EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESS

FIRST SESSION (CONVENED JANUARY 3, 1949 ADJOURNED OCTOBER 19, 1949

SECOND SESSION (CONVENED JANUARY 3, 1950 ADJOURNED JANUARY 2, 1951

CALENDARS OF THE UNITED STATES HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

AND

HISTORY OF LEGISLATION

ALL PENDING LEGISLATION FAILING FINAL ENACTMENT PRIOR TO JANUARY 3, 1951, DIES WITH THE EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESS



FINAL EDITION

PREPARED UNDER THE DIRECTION OF RALPH R. ROBERTS CLERK OF THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES HARRY W. KALICH, Tally Clerk, CURTIS A. CHRISTIANSON, WILLIAM H. HICKSON, Assistant Tally Clerks

Calendars shall be printed daily— Rule XIII, clause 5 Index to the Calendars will be printed on Monday of each week the House is in session, otherwise first day of session thereafter

60238

U. S. GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE: 1951

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Page
Unfinished business	3
Special legislative days	3
Morning hour call of committees	3
Calendar Wednesday business	4.
Committee list with dates of calls	4
Bills in conference	5
Bills through conference	7
Calendars	•
Union	25
House	37
Private	39
Consent	40
Mations to discharge committees	41
Motions to discharge committees	42
Laws and resolutions—numerical list	44
Titles of bills and resolutions which have become laws:	
House bills:	
Public laws	49
Private laws	86
House joint resolutions:	
Public laws	68
Private laws	71
Senate bills:	
Public laws	72
Private laws	101
Senate joint resolutions:	
Public laws	83
Private laws	85
Acts which failed to become law	109
Pocket vetoes	111
Acts which were vetoed but became laws	112
Acts which became laws without Presidential approval	113
House resolutions considered under rule XI (2) (c)	114
Numerical list of bills and resolutions which have passed either or both Houses, and bills and resolutions	
pending on the calendars:	
House bills	115
Joint resolutions	216
	$\frac{210}{221}$
Concurrent resolutions	$\frac{221}{223}$
Resolutions	$\frac{223}{238}$
Senate bills	
Joint resolutions	
Concurrent resolutions	
Resolutions (of interest to the House)	297
Index (subject)	299
Statisfical recapitulation and comparison	381
Comparison of work in previous Congresses	385
Calendar of the year 1949 and 1950.	389
Status of major bills	390

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

1950 H. R. 4446 Mar. 15

A bill to protect the public with respect to practitioners before administrative agencies. (Pending in the Committee of the Whole House on the State of the Union Mar. 15, 1950; Mr. Biemiller, chairman.)

SPECIAL LEGISLATIVE DAYS

Calendar Wednesday	Wednesday of each week, except during the last 2 weeks of a session
Consent Calendar	(clause 7, rule XXIV). First and third Mondays of each month (clause 3, rule XIII).
Discharge Calendar	Second and fourth Mondays of each month, except during the last 6 days of a session (clause 4, rule XXVII).
District of Columbia business	Second and fourth Mondays of each month (clause 8, rule XXIV).
Private Calendar	First and third Tuesdays of each month (clause 6, rule XXIV).
Suspension of rules	First and third Mondays of each month and during the last 6 days of a session (clause 1, rule XXVII)

RESTRICTION OF POWER TO REPORT APPROPRIATIONS

Clause 4, rule XXI:

"4. No bill or joint resolution carrying appropriations shall be reported by any committee not having jurisdiction to report appropriations, nor shall an amendment proposing an appropriation be in order during the consideration of a bill or joint resolution reported by a committee not having that jurisdiction. A question of order on an appropriation in any such bill, joint resolution, or amendment thereto may be raised at any time."

THE MORNING HOUR FOR THE CALL OF COMMITTEES

Clause 4, rule XXIV:

"4. After the unfinished business has been disposed of, the Speaker shall call each standing committee in regular order, and then select committees, and each committee when named may call up for consideration any bill reported by it on a previous day and on the House Calendar, and if the Speaker shall not complete the call of the committees before the House passes to other business, he shall resume the next call where he left off giving preference to the last bill under consideration: Provided, That whenever any committee shall have occupied the morning hour on 2 days it shall not be in order to all up any other bill until the other committees have been called in their turn."

NOTE.—See page 3 for committee list.

CALENDAR WEDNESDAY BUSINESS

Clause 7, rule XXIV.

"7. On Wednesday of each week no business shall be in order except as provided by paragraph 4 of this rule unless the House by a two-thirds vote on motion to dispense therewith shall otherwise determine. On such a motion there may be debate not to exceed 5 minutes for and against. On a call of committees under this rule, bills may be called up from either the House or the Union Calendar, excepting bills which are privileged under the rules, but bills called up from the Union Calendar shall be considered in Committee of the Whole House on the State of the Union. This rule shall not apply during the last 2 weeks of the session. It shall not be in order for the Speaker to entertain a motion for a recess on any Wednesday except during the last 2 weeks of the session.

session.

"Provided, That not more than 2 hours of general debate shall be permitted on any measure called up on Calendar Wednesday and all debate must be confined to the subject matter of the bill, the time to be equally divided between those for and against the bill: Provided further, That whenever any committee shall have occupied one Wednesday it shall not be in order, unless the House by a two-thirds vote shall otherwise determine, to consider any unfinished business previously called up by such committees, unless the previous question had been ordered thereon, upon any succeeding Wednesday until the other committees have been called in their turn under this rule: Provided, That when, during any one session of Congress all of the committees of the House are not called under the Calendar Wednesday rule, at the next session of Congress the call shall commence where it left off at the end of the preceding session."

Note.—See committee list below.

COMMITTEE LIST ACCORDING TO RULE X, WITH DATES OF THE CALLS OF COMMITTEES UNDER RULE XXIV

		Mor	se 4— ning urs	Clause 7—Calendar Wednesday		day	
		1950	1950	1949	1950	1950	1950
1. 2.	Committee on Agriculture			Aug. 17 Aug. 17			
	Committee on Armed Services Committee on Banking and Cur- rency				Jan. 25 ¹ Feb. 1 ¹		
	Committee on Post Office and Civil Service				Feb. 8 ¹		
7.	biaCommittee on Education and Labor_Committee on Expenditures in the				Feb. 15 ¹ Feb. 22 ¹		
9.	Executive DepartmentsCommittee on Foreign AffairsCommittee on House Administra-				Mar. 1 Mar. 1		
11.	tionCommittee on Interstate and Foreign Commerce				Mar. 8 Mar. 8 1		
12. 13.	Committee on the Judiciary Committee on Merchant Marine and Fisheries				Mar. 15 ¹ May 24		
15. 16.	Committee on Public Lands Committee on Public Works Committee on Rules				May 24 1 (*)		
17.	Committee on Un-American Activities Committee on Veterans' Affairs						
	Committee on Ways and Means						

¹ Answered to the call.

^{*}Call rests with Committee on Public Works.

BILLS IN CONFERENCE

Jefferson's Manual, sec. 548:

"And in all cases of conference asked after a vote of disagreement, etc., the conferees of the House asking it are to leave the papers with the conferees of the other * * * *."

The House agreeing to the conference acts on the report before the House requesting a conference.

CONFEREES MAY NOT AGREE TO CERTAIN SENATE AMENDMENTS

Clause 2, rule XX:

"2. No amendment of the Senate to a general appropriation bill which would be in violation of the provisions of clause 2 of rule XXI, if said amendment had originated in the House, nor any amendment of the Senate providing for an appropriation upon any bill other than a general appropriation bill, shall be agreed to by the managers on the part of the House unless specific authority to agree to such amendment shall be first given by the House by a separate vote on every such amendment."

Bill No.		Conf	ferees	Report filed	Report a	
Con- fer- Agreed ence to	Brief of title	House	· Senate	Report No.	House	Senate
1949 H.J. Res. 368 Oct. 13	Appropriations, temporary, extend.		Messrs. McKellar, Hayden, Thomas of Oklahoma, Bridges, and Gurney. (Senate asks.)	ment i	1950 trees to Send with an a , 1949.)	
H.J. Res. 371 Apr. 17 Apr. 19	Taxes, insurance companies, income tax.	Messrs. Lynch, Gregory, Camp, Forand, Reed of New York, Simp- son of Pennsyl- vania, and Kean. (House acts first.)	Messrs. George, Connally, Byrd, Millikin, and Taft. (Senate asks.)			
H.J. Res. 332 June 26 June 26	House of Represent- atives recording facilities.	Messrs. Norton, Stanley, and Bishop. (House asks.)	Messrs. Benton, Gillette, and Mundt. (Senate acts first.)			July 31
H. R. 4251 July 26	Radio monitoring stations.		Messrs. McFarland, Johnson of Colo- rado, Hunt, To- bey, and Cape- hart. (Senate asks.)	:		
H. R. 2234 July 31 Aug. 10	Senyobel, Gladys J.	Messrs. Byrne of New York, Den- ton, and Keating. (House asks.)	Messrs. McCarran, Eastland, and Wiley. (Senate acts first.)			
H. R. 1056 Aug. 9 Aug. 23	Watson, Robert A	Messrs. Byrne of New York, Lane, and Jennings. (House asks.)	Messrs. Magnuson, Graham, and Wiley. (Senate acts first.)	Sept. 21 3122.		Sept. 20
H. R. 8992 Aug. 28 Aug. 28	Coconut oil, taxes removed.	Messrs. Doughton, Cooper, Mills, Reed of New York, and Wood- ruff. (House asks.)	Messrs. George, Connally, Byrd, Millikin, and Taft. (Senate acts first.)			

BILLS IN CONFERENCE

Con- fer- ence Asked Agreed to			erees	Report filed	in	greed to
ende) . Vo	Brief of title	House	Senate	Report No.	House	Senate
1950 H. R. 3905	Alcohol, industrial	Messrs. Doughton.	Messrs. George.	1950	1950	
Aug. 31 Sept. 1	,	Messrs. Doughton, Cooper, Mills, Reed of New York, and Wood- ruff. (House asks.)	Messrs. George, Byrd, Johnson of Colorado, Milli- kin, and Taft. (Senate acts first.)			
1951 S. 2351 Jan. 2	Federal employees, dual employment.		Messrs. Johnson of South Carolina, Long, and Langer. (Senate asks)			
				-		
		· j			•	
				٠		
: '						
				`		

Bill No.		Conf	erees	Report filed	Report a	
Con- fer- ence Agreed to	Brief of title	House	Senate	Report No.	House	Senate
1949 H. R. 128 Feb. 9 Feb. 10	Agriculture, cotton acreage.	Messrs. Cooley Pace, Poage Hope, and Andresen. (House asks.)	Messrs. Thomas of Oklahoma, Ellen- der, Lucas, Aiken, and Young. (Senate acts first.)		1949 Mar. 21 ed Mar. 29 blic Law 20	
H. R. 2313 Mar. 21	Copper, copper- bearing ores, ex- emption from im- port tax.	Messrs. Doughton, Cooper, Mills, Reed of New York, and Wood- ruff. (House asks.)	Messrs. George, Connally, and Millikin. (Senate acts first.)		Mar. 25 ped Mar. 31 ublic Law 3	
H. R. 1731 Mar. 23 Mar. 24	Housing and Rent Act of 1947, ex- tend.	Messrs. Spence, Brown of Georgia, Patman, Monroney, Talle, Gamble, and Kunkel. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Maybank, Sparkman, Douglas, Flan- ders, and Bricker. (Senate asks.)		Mar. 29 ed Mar. 30 blic Law 3	
H. R. 2101 Mar. 18 Mar. 24	District of Columbia, Regional Agricultural Credit Corporation.	Messrs. Cooley, Granger, Pace, Hope, and An- dresen of Minne- sota. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Thomas of Oklahoma, Ellender, Anderson, Aiken, and Young. (Senate asks.)		Mar. 31 ved Apr. 6, blic Law 3	
H. R. 1757 Mar. 30	District of Columbia, Rent Act, extend.	Messrs. Harris, Teague, and O'Hara of Min- nesota. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McGrath, Frear, and Mc- Carthy. (Senate asks.)		Apr. 8 ved Apr. 19 blic Law 4	
S. 1209 Apr. 12 Apr. 12	Economic Cooperation Act of 1948, amend.	Messrs. Kee, Richards, Pfeifer, Eaton, and Vorys. (House asks.)	Messrs. Connally, George, Thomas of Utah, Vanden- berg, and Wiley. (Senate acts first.)		Apr. 14 ved Apr. 19 blic Law 4	, 1949;
H. R. 1741 Apr. 12 Apr. 13	Guided missiles	Messrs. Brooks, Rivers, Philbin, Cole of New York, and An- derson of Cali- fornia. (House asks.)	Messrs. Tydings, Byrd, Chapman, Gurney, and Sal- tonstall. (Senate acts first.)		May 4 ed May 11 blic Law 60	
S. J. Res. 42 Apr. 11 Apr. 12	Interstate com- pacts, fisheries.	Messrs. Bland, Thompson, Wick- ersham, Weichel, and Tollefson. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Johnson of Texas, O'Conor, and Brewster. (Senate asks.)		May 12 ed May 19 blic Law 6	
H. R. 2632 Apr. 13 Apr. 14	Appropriations, First Deficiency, 1949.	Messrs. Cannon, Kerr. Rabaut, Taber, and Wig- glesworth. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McKellar, Hayden, Russell, Bridges, and Gur- ney. (Senats asks.)		May 16 red May 24 blic Law 7	

Bill No.	D	Conf	erees	Report filed	Report a	
$ \begin{array}{c} \text{Date} \\ \text{Con-} \\ \text{fer-} \\ \text{ence} \end{array} \right\} \begin{array}{c} \text{Asked} \\ \text{Agreed} \\ \text{to} \end{array} $	Brief of title	House	Senate	Report No.	House	Senate
1949 H. R. 3704 May 16 May 17	District of Columbia, revenue for.	Messrs. McMillan of South Carolina, Smith of Virginia, Jones of Missouri, Bates of Massa- chusetts, and O'Hara of Min- nesota. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Hunt, Mc-Grath, Johnston of South Carolina, McCarthy, and Schoeppel. (Senate asks.)		1949 May 26 led May 27 ic Law No.	
S. 900 May 16 May 16	Commodity Credit Corporation Act, amend.	Messrs. Spence, Brown of Geor- gia, Patman, Monroney, Wol- cott, Gamble, and Kunkel. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Thomas of Oklahoma, El- lender, Anderson, Aiken, and Young. (Senate asks.)	May 19 643	May 24	Rejected May 26
May 26 June 1	do	do (House acts first.)	(Senate asks further.)	$egin{array}{ccc} { m June} & { m 2} \ { m 723} \ (Approx Public) \end{array}$	June 2 ved June 7, ic Law No.	June 2 1949; 85)
H. R. 2663 June 2 June 2	Central Intelligence Agency, National Security Act of 1947.	Messrs. Durham, Sasscer, Haven- ner, Arends, and Elston. (House asks.)	Messrs. Tydings, Russell, Byrd, Bridges, and Gur- ney. (Senate acts first.)	June 6 725 (Approv Publi	June 7 ed June 20, c Law No.	June 6 1949; 110)
S. 714 May 26 May 27	Federal public buildings opera- tion.	Messrs. Whittington, Buckley of New York, Larcade, Dondero, and Angell. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Chavez, Holland, Chap- man, Cain, and Martin. (Senate asks.)	June 2 724 (Approi Publi	June 6 ed June 16 c Law No.	June 6 , 1949; 105)
H. R. 1754 May 27 May 31	Mining claims, annual assess- ments.	Messrs. Engle of California, Murdock, Regan, Lemke, and Barrett of Wyoming. (House asks.)	Messrs. O'Mahoney, Murray, Downey, Millikin, and Cor- don. (Senate acts first.)	June 8 764 (Approv Publi	June 8 ed June 17 c Law No.	June 8, 1949; 107)
H. R. 3754 June 2 June 7	Mining claims, annual assess- ments.	Messrs. Engle of California, Mur- dock, Regan, Lemke, and Bar- rett of Wyoming. (House acts first.)	Messrs. O'Mahoney, Murray, Downey, Millikin, and Cordon. (Senate asks.)		June 8 ed June 21 c Law No.	
H. R. 2361 May 16 May 17	Reorganization Act of 1949.	Messrs. Dawson, Holifield, McCor- mack, Hoffman of Michigan, and Lovre. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McClellan, Eastland, Hoey, McCarthy; and Ives. (Senate asks)		June 16 ed June 20 c Law No.	
H. R. 5060 June 15	Appropriations, Legislative, 1950.		Messrs. Ellender, Chavez, McKel- lar, Bridges, and Saltonstall. (Senate asks.)	amendme (Approv	agrees to S nts June 16 ed June 28 c Law No.	, 1949; , 1949)
H. R. 4046 June 2 June 13	Appropriations, Second Defi- ciency, 1949.	Messrs. Cannon, Kerr, Rabaut, Taber, and Engel of Michigan. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McKellar, Hayden, Russell, Bridges, and Gurney. (Senate asks.)	June 14 791 (Approx Publi	June 15 ed June 23 c Law No.	June 20 , 1949; 119)

Bill No.		Conf	erees	Report filed	Report a	
Con- fer- ence Asked Agreed to	Brief of title	House	Senate	Report No.	House	Senate
1949 H. R. 3967 June 7 June 7	District of Columbia, nurseries.	Messrs. Abernethy, Granger, and Miller of Ne- braska. (House asks.)	Messrs. McGrath, Hunt, and Mrs. Smith of Maine. (Senate acts first.)		1949 June 21 ed June 28 c Law No.	
H. R. 4392 May 24 May 25	Switzerland, war damages.	Messrs. Kee, Richards, Gordon, Eaton, and Vorys. (House asks.)	Messrs. Pepper, Green, and Lodge. (Senate acts first).	June 22 877 (Approi	June 22 ped June 28 c Law No.	June 21 , 1949; 136)
H. R. 2989 June 10 June 13	Virgin Islands, in- corporation.	Messrs. Peterson, Redden, Bentsen, Welch of Cali- fornia, and Craw- ford. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Kerr, O'Mahoney, Miller, Butler, and Cordon. (Senate asks.)	June 22 870 (Approx Publi	June 23 ped June 30 c Law No.	June 28 , 1949; 149)
H. R. 3333 May 17 June 7	Appropriations, Labor, and Federal Security, 1950.	Messrs. Fogarty, Hedrick, Mc- Grath, Cannon, Keefe, and Scriv- ner. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Chavez, McCarran, Russell, Ferguson, and Gurney. (Senate asks.)	June 23 892 (Approx Publi	June 23 ped June 29 c Law No.	June 24 , 1949; 141)
H. R. 3997 May 19 June 7	Appropriations, Agriculture, 1950.	Messrs. Whitten, Stigler, Kruse, Cannon, Ander- sen of Minne- sota, and Horan. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Russell, Hayden, O'Mahoney, McCarran, Thomas of Oklahoma, Reed, Gurney, and Ferguson. (Senate asks.)		June 24 ped June 29 c Law No.	
H. R. 3082 June 21 June 22	Appropriations, District of Co- lumbia, 1950.	Messrs. Bates of Kentucky, Yates, Furcolo, Cannon, Church, and Stockman. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Hill, O'Mahoney, Kilgore, Hunt, Young, Reed, and Saltonstall. (Senate asks.)	June 24 900 (Approi Publi	June 24 sed June 29 c Law No.	June 24 , 1949; 145)
H. R. 4754 June 21 June 23	Federal Property and Administra- tive Services Act of 1949.	Messrs. Dawson, Holifield, Burnside, Riehlman, and Harvey. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McClellan, Eastland, Hoey, McCarthy, and Ives. (Senate asks.)		June 28 ed June 30 c Law No.	
H. R. 3083 May 11 May 18	Appropriations, Treasury, and Post Office, 1950.	Messrs. Gary, Fernandez, Passman, Cannon, Canfield, Coudert. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Maybank, Hayden, Kilgore, M c Clellan, Johnston of South Carolina, Cordon, R e e d; and Bridges. (Senate asks.)	June 14 815	June 15	June 22
June 22 June 23	do	do (House acts first.)	do (Senate asks further.)	June 29 948 (Approv Publi	June 29 ed June 30 c Law No.	June 30 , 194 9 ; 150)
S. 1070 June 30 July 1	Housing Act of 1949	Messrs. Spence, Brown of Georgia, Patman, Mon- roney, Wolcott, Gamble, and Smith of Ohio. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Maybank, Sparkman, Doug- las, Flanders, and Cain. (Senate asks.)		July 8 ed July 15, Law No. 1	

Bill No.		Conf	erees	Report filed	Report a	
Date Con-Asked fer-Agreed ence to	Brief of title	House	Senate	Report No.	House	Senate
1949 H. R. 4016 June 7 June 9	Appropriations, State, Justice, and Commerce, 1950.	Messrs. Rooney, Flood, Preston, Cannon, Stefan, and Fenton. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McCarran, McKellar, Ellender, Green, Saltonstall, Bridges, and Wherry. (Senate asks.)	1949 July 14 1068 (Approved	1949 July 14 d July 20 c Law No.	1949 July 15 0, 1949; 179)
H. R. 2021 July 14 July 15	District of Columbia, Police and Fire Departments.	Messrs. Davis of Georgia, Klein, and Beall. (House asks.)	Messrs. Hunt, Johnston of South Carolina, and Schoeppel. (Senate acts first.)	July 21 1107 (Appro Publi	July 26 ved Aug. 4, c Law No.	July 25 1949; 208)
H. R. 4963 June 27 June 28	Courts, judges, circuit and district.	Messrs. Celler, Byrne, Lane, Jennings, and Keating. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McCarran, Miller, and Fer- guson. (Senate asks.)	July 25 1124 (Appro Publi	July 26 ved Aug. 3, c Law No.	July 27 1949; 205)
S. 1184 July 20 July 21	Housing, rental	Messrs. Spence, Brown of Georgia, Patman, Monroney, Wolcott, Gamble, and Smith of Ohio. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Maybank, Sparkman, Douglas, Fland- ers, and Cain. (Senate asks.)		July 27 wed Aug. 8 ic Law No.	
H. J. Res. 329 July 28	Appropriations, temporary, 1950.		Messrs. McKellar, Hayden, Thomas of Oklahoma, Bridges, and Gurney. (Senate asks.)	ments (Appro	rees to Send , Aug. 1, 1 ved Aug. 1, c Law No.	949) , 1949;
H. R. 5632 July 21 July 25	Military Establish- ment, fiscal man- agement.	Messrs. Vinson, Brooks, Kilday, Durham, Short, Arends, and Bates of Massa- chusetts. (House asks.)	Messrs. Tydings, Russell, Byrd, Chapman, Bridges, Gurney, and Saltonstall. (Senate acts first.)		Aug. 2 ed Aug. 10 c Law No.	
H. J. Res. 327 July 28 Aug. 1	Appropriations, insect and plant disease.	Messrs. Cannon, Kerr, Rabaut, Taber and Wig- glesworth. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McKellar, Hayden, Thomas of Oklahoma, McCarran, O'- Mahoney, Gur- ney, Cordon, and Young. (Senate asks.)		Aug. 3 ved Aug. 8, c Law No.	
H. R. 3751 June 21 Aug. 3	Lower Souris Na- tional Wildlife Refuge.	Messrs. Thompson, Hare, and Wei- chel. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McFarland, Tobey, and John- son of Colorado. (Senate asks.)		Aug. 5 ped Aug. 15 c Law No.	
S. 1962 Aug. 4 Aug. 5	Agriculture, acre- age and market- ing quotas, cot- ton.	Messrs. Cooley, Pace, Poage, Hope and Andresen. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Thomas of Oklahoma, Ellender, Hoey, Anderson, Aiken, Young, and Thye. (Senate asks.)		Aug. 16 ped Aug. 29 c Law No.	

11 BILLS THROUGH CONFERENCE

Bill No.		Conf	erees	Report filed	Report a	
Con- fer- ence Asked Agreed to	Brief of title	House	Senate	Report No.	House	Senate
1949 H. R. 2859 June 24 June 28	Alaska, sale of pub- lic lands in.	Messrs. Peterson, Redden, Bentsen, Welch of Cali- fornia, and Craw- ford. (House asks.)	Messrs. O'Mahoney, McFarland, Kerr, Millikin, and Cordon. (Senate acts first.)	1949 Aug. 17 1275 (Approi	1949 Aug. 19 eed Aug. 30 c Law No.	1949 Aug. 1 , 1949; 275)
S. 1647 Aug. 9 Aug. 10	Petroleum, premi- um payments.	Messrs. Engle of California, Regan, and Barrett of Wyoming. (House asks.)	Messrs. O'Mahoney, Kerr, and Cordon. (Senate acts first.)		Aug. 19 ved Sept. 1, c Law No.	
H. R. 2877 Aug. 11 Aug. 12	Big Bend National Park.	Messrs. Peterson, Murdock, Regan, Crawford, and Lemke. (House asks.)	Messrs. O'Mahoney, Murray, Ander- son, Butler, and Millikin. (Senate acts first.)		Aug. 19 ed Aug. 30 c Law No.	
H. R. 4177 Aug. 2 Aug. 3	Appropriations, Independent Offices, 1950.	Messrs. Thomas of Texas, Gore, An- drews, Cannon, Case of South Dakota, Phillips of California. (House acts first.)	Messrs. O'Mahoney, Russell, McKel- lar, Thomas of Oklahoma, Fer- guson, Bridges, and Cordon. (Senate asks.)	Aug. 12 1262 (Approx Publi	Aug. 15 ed Aug. 24 c Law No.	Aug. 1. , 1949; 266)
S. 1250 Aug. 3 Aug. 4	Institute of Inter- American Affairs.	Messrs. Kee, Richards, Mans- field, Chiperfield, and Jackson of California. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McMahon, Green, Fulbright, Wiley, and Lodge. (Senate asks.)	Aug. 22 1303 (Appro Publi	Aug. 22 ved Sept. 3, c Law No.	Aug. 28 1949; 283)
H. R. 5007 Sept. 26	Armed services, pay and physical disability.		Messrs. Tydings, Chapman, John- son of Colorado, Gurney, and Saltonstall. (Senate asks.)	(Appro	ces to Sena Sept. 27, 1 ved Oct. 12, c Law No.	949) 1949 ;
H. R. 5895 Sept. 23 Sept. 26	Foreign Military Assistance Act of 1949.	Messrs. Kee, Gordon, Ribicoff, Eaton and Vorys. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Connally, Thomas of Utah, Pepper, Wiley, Chapman, John- son of Texas, Bridges, and Gurney. (Senate asks.)	Sept. 27 1346 (Appro Publi	Sept. 28 oved Oct. 6, c Law No.	Sept. 28 1949; 329)
H. R. 2944 Aug. 11 Aug. 12	Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1930, survivor benefits.	Messrs. Murray of Tennessee, Mor- rison, and Rees. (House asks.)	Messrs. Johnson of South Carolina, Frear, and Flanders. (Senate acts first.)		Sept. 29 ed Sept. 30 c Law No.	
H. R. 4830 Aug. 8 Aug. 9	Appropriations, Foreign Aid, 1950.	Messrs. Gary, Mc- Grath, Yates, Cannon, Taber, and Wiggles- worth (House acts first.)	Messrs. McKellar, Hayden, Thomas of Oklahoma, Russell, McCar- ran, Bridges, Gurney, Reed, and Ferguson (Senate qsks.)		Sept. 29 ved Oct. 6, c Law No.	

		1		ī		
Bill No.		Conf	erees	Report filed	Report a	
$egin{array}{c} \mathbf{Date} \\ \mathbf{Con-} \\ \mathbf{fer-} \\ \mathbf{fer-} \\ \mathbf{ence} \\ \end{bmatrix} egin{array}{c} \mathbf{Asked} \\ \mathbf{Agreed} \\ \mathbf{to} \\ \end{bmatrix}$	Brief of title	House	Senate	Report No.	House	Senate
1949 S. 1407 July 18 July 20	Indians, Navajo and Hopi.	Messrs. Morris, Murdock, White of Idaho, D'Ewart, and Lemke. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McFarland, Anderson, Kerr, Ecton, and Wat- kins. (Senate asks.)	1949 Sept. 22 1338 Vetoe	1949 Oct. 3	1949 Oct. 3
H. R. 4381 July 14 July 15	District of Columbia, Board of Education, employees.	Messra. Abernethy, Smith of Virginia, and Miller of Nebraska. (House asks.)	Mrs. Smith of Maine, Messrs. Hendrickson, and Frear. (Senate acts first.)		Oct. 6 ved Oct. 13, c Law No.	
H. R. 3191 Sept. 30	Federal Employees Compensation Act, amendments of 1949.		Messrs. Douglas, Neely, Withers, Taft, and Don- nell. (Senate asks.)	(Appro	rees to Seno ts Oct. 6, 19 ved Oct. 14, c Law No.	949) , 1949;
H. R. 5300 Aug. 25 Sept. 21	Appropriations, Third Deficiency.	Messrs. Cannon, Kerr, Rabaut, Taber, and Plum- ley. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McKellar, Hayden, Russell, Bridges, and Gurney. (Senate asks.)		Oct. 6 1 Oct. 10, 1 Law No. 3	
H. R. 3734 May 20 June 1	Appropriations, Civil Functions, 1950.	Messrs. Cannon, Kerr, Rabaut, McGrath, Taber, Wigglesworth, and Engel of Michigan. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McKellar, Hayden, Russell, Thomas of Okla- homa, Chavez, Bridges, Gurney, and Ferguson. (Senate asks.)	Oct. 4 1377 (Approved lic	Oct. 6 d Oct. 13, 18 Law No. 38	Oct. 6 949; Pub-
H. R. 3838 Aug. 25 Sept. 21	Appropriations, Interior, 1950.	Messrs. Kirwan, Norrell, Jackson of Washington, Cannon, Jensen, and Fenton. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Hayden, Thomas of Oklahoma, O'Mahoney, Wherry, and Gurney. (Senate asks.)	Oct. 5 1380 (Approved lic	Oct. 6 d Oct. 12, 1 Law No. 34	Oct. 7 949; Pub- 50)
H. R. 6008 Sept. 26 Sept. 27	Appropriations, supplemental, 1950.	Messrs. Cannon, Kerr, Rabaut, Taber, and Wigglesworth. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McKellar, Hayden, Russell, Bridges, and Gurney. (Senate asks.)	Oct. 7 1387 (Appro Publi	Oct. 11 ved Oct. 14, c LawNo. 5	Oct. 11 1949; 158)
H. R. 160 Oct. 4	Federal Food, Drug and Cosmetic Act, relabeling.	Messrs. Sadowski, Rogers of Florida, Wilson of Okla- homa, Hinshaw, and Leonard Hall of New York. (House asks.)		(Appro	recedes fi ent Oct. 12, ved Oct. 18, c Law No.	1949;
H. R. 86 Oct. 6 Oct. 6	Civil Service Retirement Act, amend.	Messrs. Murray of Tennessee, Thornberry, and Rees. (House asks.)	Messrs. Johnston of South Carolina, Humphrey, and Langer. (Senate acts first.)		oct. 13 ved Oct. 19 c Law No.	
H. R. 5268 Sept. 16 Sept. 22	Internal Revenue Code, amend.	Messrs. Doughton, Cooper, Mills, Camp, Lynch, Woodruff, Simp- son of Pennsyl- vania, Mason, and Holmes. (House acts first.)	Messrs. George, Connally, Byrd, Johnson of Colo- rado, Lucas, Mil- likin, Taft, But- ler, and Williams. (Senate asks.)		Oct. 13 ved Oct. 28 ic Law No.	

Bill No.		Conf	erees	Report filed	Report a	
$egin{array}{c} \operatorname{Date} \\ \operatorname{Con-} \\ \operatorname{fer} \\ \operatorname{ence} \end{array} \left. egin{array}{c} \operatorname{Asked} \\ \operatorname{Agreed} \\ \operatorname{to} \end{array} \right.$	Brief of title	House	Senate	Report No.	House	Senate
1949 H. R. 3826 Sept. 28 Sept. 29	Civil Service of the United States; regulate and im- prove.	Messrs. Murray of Tennessee, Miller of California, and Rees. (House asks.)	Messrs. Johnston of South Carolina, Humphrey, and Ecton. (Senate acts first.)		1949 Oct. 14 ved Oct. 28 ic Law No.	
H. R. 1689 Sept. 29 Oct. 3	Government agencies, heads and assistant heads, salary increase.	Messrs. Murray of Tennessee, Mor- rison, Miller of California, Rees, and St. George. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Johnston of South Carolina, Long, Humphrey, Langer, and Flan- ders. (Senate asks.)		Oct. 13 ved Oct. 15 c Law No.	
H. R. 2296 Aug. 15 Aug. 16	Agriculture cooperative forestry program.	Messrs. Cooley, Poage, Granger, Hope, and Andresen of Minnesota. (House asks.)	Messrs. Ellender, Holland, Gil- lette, Aiken, and Thye. (Senate acts first.)		Oct. 18 wed Oct. 26 ic Law No.	
H. R. 4146 Aug. 29 Sept. 21	Appropriations, Military Estab- lishment, 1950.	Messrs. Mahon, Sheppard, Sikes, Cannon, Engel of Michigan, and Plumley. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Thomas of Oklahoma, Hayden, Russell, O'Mahoney, Tydings, Gurney, Bridges, Wherry, and Cordon. (Senate asks.)	Oct. 7 1386	Oct. 10	Oct. 18
Oct. 12 Oct. 13	do	(House acts first.)	(Senate asks.)		Oct. 18	
S. 2115 Aug. 29 Sept. 21	Veterans' Administration, automobiles.	Messrs. Rankin, Allen of Loui- siana, Teague, Mrs. Rogers of Massachusetts, and Mr. Kearney. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Pepper, Hill, Douglas, Taft, and Morse. (Senate asks.)	Sept. 27 1340 Oct. 10 1394	ic Law No. Recommitted Oct. 10. Oct. 14	Oct. 18
H. R. 5856 Aug. 31 Sept. 22	Fair Labor Standards Act of 1949.	Messrs. Lesinski, Barden, Kelly, Powell, McCon- nell, Gwinn, and Brehm. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Thomas of Utah, Murray, Pepper, Taft, and Aiken. (Senate asks.)		Oct. 18 ved Oct. 26 ic Law No.	
H. R. 4495 Sept. 30 Oct. 3	Postal service, post- masters, and em- ployees.	Messrs. Murray of Tennessee, Davis of Georgia, Wil- liams, Rees, and Hagen. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Johnston of South Carolina, Long, Humphrey, Langer, and Thye. (Senate asks.)	Oct. 15 1448 (Appro Publ	Oct. 17 ved Oct. 28 ic Law No.	Oct. 18 3, 1949; 428)
H. R. 5931 Sept. 30 Oct. 3	Classification Revision Act of 1949.	Messrs. Murray of Tennessee, Mor- rison, Miller of California, Rees, and Sadlak. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Johnston of South Carolina, Long, Graham, Langer, and Ecton. (Senate asks.)		Oct. 17	
S. 1479 Oct. 5 Oct. 6	Postal service, village delivery service.	Messrs. Murray of Tennessee, Karst, and Rees. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Johnston of South Carolina, Humphrey, and Ecton. (Senate asks.)		Oct. 14 ved Oct. 29 ic Law No.	

14
BILLS THROUGH CONFERENCE

Bill No.	·	Conf	erees	Report filed	Report a	_
$ \begin{array}{c} \text{Date} \\ \text{Con-} \\ \text{fer-} \\ \text{ence} \end{array} \right\} \begin{array}{c} \text{Asked} \\ \text{Agreed} \\ \text{to} \end{array} $	Brief of title	House	Senate	Report No.	House	Senate
1949 H. R. 2960 Oct. 5 Oct. 10	Rural Electrifica- tion Administra- tion rural tele- phones.	Messrs. Cooley, Poage, Pace, Grant, Hope, Andresen of Min- nesota, and Mur- ray of Wisconsin. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Thomas of Oklahoma, Ellender, Lucas, Holland, Aiken, Young, and Thye. (Senate asks.)		1949 Oct. 18 ved Oct. 28 ic Law No.	
S. 1267 Oct. 12 Oct. 13	National Defense, wind tunnel, etc.	Messrs. Durham, Sasscer, Fisher, Short, and Arends. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Russell, Johnson of Texas, Hunt, Gurney, and Knowland. (Senate asks.)	Oct. 17 1451 (Appro Publ	Oct. 18 ved Oct. 27 ic Law No.	Oct. 18 , 1949; 415)
H. R. 6305 Oct. 14 Oct. 17	International Wheat Agreement.	Messrs. Spence, Brown of Georgia, Patman, Monroney, Wolcott, Gamble, and Kunkel. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Johnston of South Carolina, Holland, Gillette, Young, and Hick- enlooper. (Senate asks.)		Oct. 18 ved Oct. 27 ic Law No.	
H. J. Res. 33 July 14 July 18	Indians, Fort Berthold Reservation.	Messrs. Morris, Murdock, White of Idaho, D'Ewart, and Lemke. (House asks.)	Messrs. Kerr, Mc- Farland, Miller, Ecton, and Wat- kins. (Senate acts first.)		Oct. 19 wed Oct. 29, c Law No.	
H. R. 162 Oct. 19	Commerce, Department of, basic authority.	Messrs. Priest, Sadowski, and O'Hara of Minnesota. (House asks.)		amendm (Appro	e recedes fro ent Oct. 19, ved Oct. 26 ic Law No.	1949.) , 1949;
H. R. 3699 Oct. 18 Oct. 18	Federal Farm Loan Act, amend.	Messrs. Cooley, Pace, Poage, Hope, and Andresen of Minnesota. (House asks.)	Messrs. Holland, Ellender, and Johnston of South Carolina, Hicken- looper, and Thye, (Senate acts first.)	Oct. 19 1460 (Appro Publi	Oct. 19 ved Oct. 29 ic Law No.	Oct. 19 , <i>1949</i> ; <i>433</i>)
H. R. 5345 Oct. 12 Oct. 13	Agricultural Act of 1949	Messrs. Cooley, Pace, Poage, Grant, Hope, Andresen of Minnesota, and Murray of Wisconsin. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Thomas of Oklahoma, El- lender. Lucas, Anderson, Aiken, Young, and Thye. (Senate asks.)		Oct. 19 wed Oct. 31, c Law No.	
H. R. 6427 Oct. 18 Oct. 19	Appropriations, Second Supple- mental, 1950.	Messrs. Cannon, Kerr, Rabaut, Kirwan, Taber, and Wiggles- worth. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McKellar, Hayden, Russell, Bridges, and Gurney. (Senate asks.)		Oct. 19 ved Oct. 28 ic Law No.	
1950 H, R. 4406 Feb. 23 Feb. 23	International Claims Settle- ment Act of 1949.	Messrs. Kee, Richards, Ribicoff, Eaton, and Vorys. (House asks.)	Messrs. Green, McMahon, Ful- bright, Wiley, and Hicken- looper. Senate acts first.)		1950 Mar. 7 ed Mar. 10 c Law No.	

15
BILLS THROUGH CONFERENCE

Bill No.		Conf	erees	Report filed	Report a	
Date Con- Asked fer- Agreed ence to	Brief of title	House	Sėnate	Report No.	House	Senate
1950 H. R. 2023 Jan. 18 Feb. 2	Oleomargarine, remove taxes.	Messrs. Cooley, Pace, Poage, Hope, and Andresen of Minnesota. (House acts first.)	Messrs. George, Connally, Byrd, Millikin and Taft. (Senate asks.)	1950 Mar. 4 1731 (Approx Public	1950 Mar. 7 eed Mar. 16 c Law No.	1950 Mar. 8 , 1950; 459)
H. R. 7207 Mar. 9 Mar. 14	Appropriations, urgent deficiency 1950.	Messrs. Cannon, Kerr, Thomas, Kirwan, Whitten, Taber, Wiggles- worth, and Stefan. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McKellar, Hayden, Russell, Bridges, and Gurney. (Senate asks.)	Mar. 20 1794 (Approv Public	Mar. 20 ed Mar. 27 c Law No.	Ma r. 21 7, 1950; 468)
H.J.Res. 398 Feb. 27 Mar. 1	Agriculture, cotton, and peanut allot- ments.	Messrs. Cooley, Pace, Poage, Grant, Hope, Andresen of Minnesota, and Murray of Wisconsin. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Thomas of Oklahoma, Ellender, Lucas, Hoey, Aiken, Young, and Thye. (Senate asks.)	Mar. 15 1784	Mar. 16	Rejected Mar. 21
Mar. 21 Mar. 22	do	(House acts first.)	do (Senate asks further.)		Mar. 23 ed Mar. 31 c Law No.	
H. R. 1758 Mar. 29	Natural Gas Act, Federal Power Commission.		Messrs. Johnson of Colorado, Mc-Farland, Johnson of Texas, Tobey, and Capehart. (Senate asks.)	House amendr	t to H. agrees t nents Mar. l Apr. 15,	o Senate 31, 1950.)
S. 2246 Mar. 27 Mar. 28	Housing Act of 1950.	Messrs. Spence, Brown of Georgia, Patman, Hays of Arkansas, Wolcott, Gamble, and Talle. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Maybank, Sparkman, Doug- las, Flanders, and Bricker. (Senate asks.)	Apr. 5 1893 (Approv Public	Apr. 6 sed Apr. 20 s Law No.	, <i>1950</i> ,
H. R. 5839 Feb. 14 Feb. 23	Forest Service, simplify.	Messrs. Cooley, Pace, Granger, Hope, and Andre- sen of Minnesota. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Ellender, Hoey, Holland, Aiken, and Thye. (Senate asks.)		Apr. 3 ped Apr. 24 Law No. 4	
S. 2734 Feb 23 Mar 4	Indians, Navajo and Hopi.	Messrs. Morris, Murdock, White of Idaho, Lemke, and D'Ewart. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McFarland, Anderson, and Ecton. (Senate asks.)		Apr. 6 oed Apr. 19 c Law No.	
930 Mar. 7 Mar. 16	Rural rehabilitation trust funds.	Messrs. Cooley, Pace, Poage, Hope, and Andresen of Minnesota. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Ellender, Hoey, Anderson, Aiken, and Young. (Senate asks.)		Apr. 3 ved May 3, c Law No.	
H. R. 4080 Mar. 22 Mar. 23	Military Justice, uniform code.	Messrs. Brooks, Philbin, deGraff- enried, Shafer, and Elston. (House asks.)	Mesers. Tydings, Russell, Kefauver, Saltonstall, and Morse. (Senate acts first.)		Apr. 26 ved May 5, c Law No.	

Bill No.		Coni	erees	Report filed	Report a	
$\begin{array}{c} \textbf{Date} \\ \textbf{Con-} \\ \textbf{Asked} \\ \textbf{fer-} \\ \textbf{ence} \end{array} \begin{array}{c} \textbf{Asked} \\ \textbf{to} \end{array}$	Brief of title	House	Senate	Report No.	House	Senate
1950 S. 247 Mar. 27 Mar. 28	National Science Foundation.	Messrs. Priest, Biemiller, Wilson of Oklahoma, Hinshaw, and O'Hara of Minne- sota. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Thomas of Utah, Murray, Lehman, Taft, and Smith of New Jersey. (Senate asks.)	1950 Apr. 26 1958 (Appro Publi	1950 Apr. 27 sed May 10 c Law No.	1950 Apr. 28 , 1950; 507)
H. R. 5472 Apr. 17 Apr. 20	Public works, rivers and har- bors.	Messrs. Whittington, Larcade, Davis of Tennessee, Dondero, and Angell. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Chavez, McClellan, Hol- land, Cain, and Malone. (Senate asks.)		May 3 ed May 17 c Law No.	
H.J.Res. 476 May 23 May 24	Appropriations, temporary.	Messrs. Cannon, Thomas, Norrell, Whitten, Taber, and Wiggles- worth. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McKellar, Hayden, Russell, Bridges, and Fer- guson. (Senate asks.)	May 24 2123 (Approv Public	May 24 ed May 26 Law No.	May 24 , 1950; 529.)
H. R. 7797 May 5 May 9	Foreign economic assistance.	Messrs. Kee, Richards, Gordon, Vorys, and Bolton of Ohio. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Connally, George, Thomas of Utah, Wiley, and Smith of New Jersey. (Senate asks.)		May 23 ped June 5, Law No.	
1949 H. R. 1285 Aug. 12 Sept. 29	West, Lena Mae	Messrs. Byrne of New York, Den- ton, and Jen- nings. (House asks.)	Messrs. Graham, Magnuson, and Jenner. (Senate acts first.)		June 1 oed June 8, e Law No.	1950;
8. 1008 July 26 Aug. 16	Antitrust laws, basing point.	Messrs. Celler, Walter, Willis, Michener, and Case of New Jersey. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McCarran, O'Conor, and Wiley. (Senate asks.)	Oct. 13 1422 1950	1949 Oct. 14	Reject- ed Jan. 20
Jan. 20 Feb. 28	do	do	do	Mar. 3 1730	Mar. 14 June 16,	June 2 1950)
1949 H. R. 5332 Oct. 3	Foreign trade zones, permit, manufacture of goods.	Messrs. Doughton, Cooper, Boggs of Louisiana, Wood- ruff, and Byrnes of Wisconsin. (House asks.)	Messrs. George, Connally, Byrd, Millikin, and Williams. (Senate acts first.)		June 7 ed June 17 e Law No.	
1950 H. R. 4567 Apr. 5 Apr. 21	Displaced Persons Act of 1948.	Messrs. Celler, Walter, Feighan, Graham, and Fellows. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McCarran, Kilgore, O'Conor, Wiley, and Fer- guson. (Senate asks.)		June 6 ed June 16 Law No.	
S. 2440 May 25 May 25	Military Establish- ment installa- tions.	Messrs. Vinson, Brooks of Louisiana, Kilday, Short, and Arends. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Tydings, Russell, Byrd, Bridges, and Sal- tonstall. (Senate asks.)		June 12 ed June 17 Law No.	
H. R. 4692 Jan. 24 Jan. 26	Veterans, patents	Messrs. Bryson, Willis, and Boggs of Delaware. (House asks.)	Messrs. Eastland, O'Conor, and Wiley. (Senate acts first.)		June 20 ed June 30 Law No.	

17

				1	<u> </u>	
Bill No.	Brief of title	Conf	erees	Report filed	Report a	
Con- fer- ence Agreed to	Brief of title	House	Senate	Report No.	House	Senate
1950 H. R. 8198 June 12 June 15	Army Organization Act of 1950.	Messrs. Vinson, Brooks, Kilday, Short, and Arends. (House asks.)	Messrs. Tydings, Byrd, Chapman, Saltonstall, and Cain. (Senate acts first.)	1950 June 20 2289 (Approv Pub	1950 June 21 Jed June 28 lic Law No	1950 June 20 3, 1950; 581)
H. R. 1243 Jan. 19 Jan. 26	Hatch Act, amend. Penalty.	Mr. Harrison, Mrs. Woodhouse, and Mr. LeCompte. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Stennis, Gillette, and Schoeppel. (Senate asks.)	May 3 2004 (Vetoe	May 4 d June 30,	June 21 1950)
S. 3181 June 14 June 15	Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended.	Messrs. Spence, Brown of Geor- gia, Patman, Hays of Arkansas, Wol- cott, Gamble, and Kunkel. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Maybank, Fulbright, Spark- man, Flanders, and Bricker. (Senate asks.)	June 19 2285 (Approv Publ	June 21 ed June 23 ic Law No.	June 21 , 1950; , 574)
H. R. 4295 June 12 June 14	Civil Service Retirement Act, annuitant increase.	Messrs. Murray of Tennessee, Thornberry, and Rees. (House asks.)	Messrs. Humphrey, Frear, and Langer. (Senate acts first.)	June 22 2304 (Appro Publi	June 26 ved July 6 c Law No.	June 22 1950; 601)
H. R. 6567 June 6 June 7	Commodity Credit Corporation, bor- rowing power.	Messrs. Spence, Brown of Georgia, Patman, Hays of Arkansas, Wol- cott, Gamble, and Talle. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Ellender, Lucas, Holland, Aiken, and Thye. (Senate asks.)		June 21 ed June 28 c Law No.	
H. R. 8567 June 22 June 22	Appropriations, deficiency, 1950.	Messrs. Cannon, Mahon, Thomas, Whitten, Taber, and Wiggles- worth. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McKellar, Hayden, Russell, Bridges, and Gur- ney. (Senate asks.)	June 22 2318 (Approv Publi	June 26 ed June 29 c Law No.	June 26 , <i>1950;</i> <i>583</i>)
H. R. 6826 June 22 June 26	Selective Service Extension Act of 1950.	Messrs. Vinson, Brooks, Kilday, Short, and Arends. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Tydings, Byrd, Chapman, Gurney, and Sal- tonstall. (Senate asks.)		June 27 ed June 30 c Law No.	
S. 3776 June 26 June 26	District of Columbia Rent Control.	Messrs. McMillan of South Carolina, A bernethy, and O'Hara of Minnesota. (House asks.)	Messrs. Kefauver, Leahy, and Smith of Maine. (Senate acts first.)		June 29 ed June 30 c Law No.	
S. 3258 June 27 June 28	District of Columbia, nurseries and nursery schools.	Messrs. McMillan of South Carolina, Granger, and Miller of Ne- braska. (House asks.)	Messrs. Hunt, Kefauver, and Mrs. Smith of Maine. (Senate acts first.)		June 29 ed June 30 c Law No.	
S. 3571 June 28 June 28	Maritime Commission continues.	Messrs. Hart, Bonner, and Weichel. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Magnuson, McFarland, and Williams. (Senate asks)		June 29 ced June 30 c Law No.	

60238—81—House Business Cal——2

				·		
Bill No.		Conf	erees	Report filed	Report a	
Date Con- Asked fer- Agreed ence to	Brief of title	House	Senate	Report No.	House	Senate
1949 H. R. 1169 Apr. 14 Apr. 26	Schwartz, Mrs. Marion T.	Messrs. Byrne, Denton, and Jennings. (House asks.)	Messrs. McCarran, O'Conor, and Wiley. (Senate acts first.)	1950 June 20 2286 (Approx Privat	1950 June 30 ved July 12 e Law No.	1950 June 22 , 1950; 644.)
H. R. 1437 Oct. 3 Oct. 3	Army and Air Force, composi- tion.	Messrs. Vinson, Brooks, Kilday, Short, and Arends. (House asks.)	Messrs. Byrd, Chapman, Johnson of Texas, Gurney, and Saltonstall. (Senate acts first.)	June 26 2322 (Approx Public	June 30 ved July 10 c Law No.	June 29 , 1950; 604.)
1950 H. R. 5368 June 22 June 22	National Military Establishment Act of 1949.	Messrs. Vinson, Brooks, Kilday, Short, and Arends. (House asks.)	Messrs. Byrd, Russell, Chap- man, Bridges, and Saltonstall. (Senate acts first.)	June 27 2348 (Approx Public	June 30 ved July 11 c Law No.	June 29 , 1950; 606.)
S. 2596 May 31 June 5	Veterans, schools, regulation of.	Messrs. Rankin, Allen of Louisiana, Teague, Kearney, and Davis of Wisconsin. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Pepper, Hill, Douglas, Taft, and Morse. (Senate asks.)		June 29 ved July 13 c Law No.	
H. R. 8568 July 5 July 10	Appropriations, District of Co- lumbia.	Messrs. Bates of Kentucky, Yates, Furcolo, Cannon, Stockman, and Wilson of Indi- ana. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Hill, O'Mahoney, McClellan, Hunt, Ferguson, Wherry, and Young. (Senate asks.)		July 13 ed July 18 c Law No.	
H. R. 7477 June 13 June 15	Fort Ruckman Mil- itary Reservation.	Messrs. Dawson, Bonner, and Rich. (House asks.)	Messrs. Humphrey, Benton, and Smith of Maine. (Senate acts first.)		July 18 ved July 26 c Law No.	
H. R. 3506 July 10	Murphy, Louis P	Messrs. Byrne of New York, Lane, and Jennings. (House asks.)		amendm (Approx	 e recedes fr ent July 21 ved July 28 te Law No.	, 1950.) , 1950;
H. R. 6073 June 8 June 26	Personal finance companies.	Messrs. Doughton, Mills, Camp, Lynch, Reed of New York, Woodruff, and Jenkins.	Messrs. George, Byrd, Johnson of Colorado, Milli- kin, and Taft. (Senate asks.)		July 26 wed Aug. 9, c Law No.	
H. R. 8909 July 26	District of Columbia, Civil Defense Office	(House acts first.)	Messrs. Hunt, Frear and Hen- drickson. (Senate asks.)	ments (Appro	 grees to Send s Aug. 1, 18 ved Aug. 11 c Law No.	950.) 1, 1950;
S. 2591 July 12 July 17	Public Health Service. research.	Messrs. Priest, Biemiller, Wilson of Oklahoma, Wolverton, and Hugh D. Scott, Jr. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Murray, Pepper, Neely, Taft, and Smith of New Jersey. (Senate asks.)	July 27 2750 (Approx Public	Aug. 1 ved Aug. 15 c Law No.	Aug. 2 5, 1950; 692.)
S. 2160 July 20 July 24	Public Health Service, sick leave.	Messrs. Priest, Biemiller, Wilson of Oklahoma, Wolverton, and Hugh D. Scott, Jr. (House acts first.)	Messrs Murray, Pepper, Neeley, Taft, and Smith of New Jersey. (Senate asks.)		Aug. 1 ved Aug. 9, c Law No.	

19

Bill No.	*	Conf	erees	Report filed	Report a	
Con- fer- ence Asked Agreed to	Brief of title	House	Senate	Report No.	House	Senate
1950 S. 2128 May 25 June 7	Licenses, royalty free.	Messrs. Bryson, Willis, and Boggs of Delaware. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Wiley, O'Conor, and Eastland. (Senate asks.)		1950 July 27 ved Aug. 16 c Law No.	
H. R. 7662 July 26	District of Columbia, Boxing Commission.		Messrs. Leahy, Frear, and Smith of Maine. (Senate asks.)	amendme (Approx	e agrees to L ents, Aug. E ved Aug. 19 c Law No.	8, 1950.) , 1950;
H. J. Res. 21 June 12 June 15	Capitol, frieze, completed.	Messrs. Albert, Garmatz, and Bishop. (House asks.)	Messrs. Green, Stennis, and Lodge. (Senate acts first.)	Aug. 7 2808 (Approx Publi		, <i>1950</i> ;
S. 2655 June 8 June 20	Hryniak, Mrs. Evelyn M.	Messrs. Byrne of New York, Den- ton, and Jennings. (House asks first.)	Messrs. Kilgore, Magnuson, and Wiley. (Senate asks.)	July 27 2749 (Approx Privat	July 31 ved Aug. 11 e Law No.	Aug. 1 , 1950; 794.)
S. 3666 July 26 Aug. 8	Tin Smelting Industry, continue.	Messrs. Spence, Brown of Georgia, Patman, Monroney, Wolcott, Gamble, and Kunkel. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Johnson of Texas, Hunt. and Morse. (Senate asks.)		Aug. 14 bed Aug. 21 c Law No.	, 1950;
H. R. 627 Feb. 7 Feb. 14	Southern Fireproofing Co.	Messrs. Byrne of New York, Denton, and Keating. (House asks.)	Messrs. Kilgore, Magnuson, and Donnell. (Senate acts first.)	2807	Aug. 15	, 7
H. R. 6000 June 20 June 26	Social security, amendments of, 1949.	Messrs. Doughton, Mills, Camp, Lynch, Reed of New York, Woodruff, and Jenkins. (House acts first.)	Messrs. George, Connally, Byrd, Millikin, and Taft. (Senate asks.)	Aug. 1 2771 (Approi Publi	Aug. 16 oed Aug. 28 c Law No.	, 1950;
H. R. 4800 Aug. 23	Mineral rights on farm lands.		Messrs. Ellender, Johnston of South Carolina, Gillette, Thye, and Kem. (Senate asks.)	amendment (Appro	e agrees to S nts, Aug. 2. ved Sept. 6, c Law No.	4, 1950). 1950;
H. R. 7786 Aug. 7 Aug. 8	Appropriations, general, 1951.	Messrs. Cannon, Rabaut, Norrell, Taber, and: on Chap. I, Messrs. Bates of Kentucky, Yates, Furcolo, Stockman, and Wilson of Indiana; on Chap. II, Messrs. McGrath, Kirwan, Andrews, Canfield, and Scrivner; on Chap. III, Messrs. Rooney, Flood, Preston, Stefan, and Clevenger; on Chap. IV, Messrs.	Chap. I, Messrs. Hill. O'Mahoney, McClellan, Hunt, Ferguson, Wherry, and Young: Chap. II, Messrs. Ellender, Chavez, McKellar, Bridges, and Cordon; Chap. III, Messrs. Mc- Carran, McKellar, Ellender, Green, Saltonstall, Bridges, and Ferguson; Chap. IV, Messrs. May- bank, Hayden,	Publi	Aug. 25 ved Sept. 6, c Law No.	

Bill No.		Confe	erees	Report filed	Report a	
Date Con- Asked fer- Agreed ence to	Brief of title	House	Senate	Report No.	House	Senate
1950			· ·	1950	1950	1950
H. R. 7786 Aug. 7 Aug. 8	Appropriations, general, 1951.— (Continued)	Gary, Fernandez, Passman, Can- field, and Cou-	Kilgore, McClellan, Johnston, Cordon, Bridges,		-	·
		dert; on Chap. V, Messrs. Fogarty, Hedrick, McGrath,	and Saltonstall; Chap. V, Messrs. Chavez, McCar-			
		Scrivner, and Andersen; on Chap. VI, Messrs. Whit-	ran, Russell, Knowland, and Gurney; Chap.		ş	
		ten, Stigler, Kruse, Andersen, and Horan; on Chap.	VI, Messrs. Rus- sell, Hayden, O'Mahoney, Mc-			
		VII, Messrs. Kir- wan, Jackson of	Carran, Thomas of Oklahoma,			
		Washington, Gore, Jensen, and Fen- ton; on Chap.	Young, Gurney, and Ferguson; Chap. VII,			
		VIII, Messrs. Thomas, Gore, Andrews, Case of	Messrs. Hayden, Thomas of Okla-			
		South Dakota, and Phillips of California; on	homa, O'Ma- honey, Wherry, and Gurney; Chap. VIII,			
		Chap. IX. Messrs. Kerr, Gore, Hed-	Messrs. O'Ma- honey, Russell, McKellar,			
		rick, Wiggles- worth, and Stefan; on Chap. X,	Thomas of Okla- homa, Ferguson,			
	• •	Messrs. Mahon, Sheppard, Sikes, Plumley, and	Cordon, and Sal- tonstall; Chap. IX, Messrs. Mc-			
		Wigglesworth; on Chap. X-A,	Kellar, Ellender, Russell, Thomas of Oklahoma,	. *		
	*	Messrs. Gore, Hedrick, Pass- man, Wiggles- worth, and Stefan;	Stennis, Gurney, Ferguson, and Cordon; Chap.			
		on Chap. X-B, Messrs. Gary, Rooney, Bates of	X, Messrs. Thomas of Oklahoma, Hayden,			
		Kentucky, Wig- glesworth, and	Russell, O'Ma- honey, Tydings,			
		Stefan; on Chap. XI, Messrs. Gore, Hedrick, Passman,	Gurney, Bridges, Ferguson, and Wherry; Chap.			
		Wigglesworth, and Stefan. (Alternate: Messrs.	X-A, Messrs. McKellar, O'Ma- honey, Thomas of			
		Bates of Ken- tucky, Passman, McGrath, and	Oklahoma, Rus- sell, McCarran, Bridges, Gurney,			
		Furcolo.) (House asks.)	Ferguson, and Wherry; Chap. X-B, Messrs.			
			McKellar, Hay- den, Thomas of			
			Oklahoma, Rus- sell, McCarran, Bridges, Gurney,		·	
			Ferguson, and Wherry; Chap. XI, Messrs.			
			McKellar, Hay- den, Thomas of Oklahoma, Rus-			
			sell, McCarran, Bridges, Gurney, Ferguson, and			
			Wherry. (Senate acts first.)	• •		

Bill No.		Conf	erees	Report filed	Report a	
Con- fer- ence Asked Agreed to	Brief of title	House	Senate	Report No.	House	Senate
1950 H.J. Res. 238 June 15 June 16	Immigration, citizenship.	Messrs. Walter, Gossett, and Graham. (House asks.)	Messrs. McCarran, Eastland, and Jenner. Senate acts first.)	1950 Aug. 14 1924 (Vetoe	1950 Aug. 14 ed Sept. 9,	1950 Aug. 28
H. R. 7265 July 26 Aug. 9	Census of Govern- ment, to make periodic.	Messrs. Murray of Tennessee, Miller of California, and Rees. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Johnston of South Carolina, Humphrey, and Langer. (Senate asks.)		Aug. 28 ved Sept. 7, c Law No.	
H. R. 7941 Aug. 22 Aug. 23	Federal Aid Road Act, amend.	Messrs. Whittington, Davis of Tennessee, Trimble, Fallon, Dondero, Cunningham, and McGregor. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Chavez, McClellan, Sparkman, Kerr, Watkins, and Kem. (Senate asks.)	Aug. 28 3010 (Appro Publi	Aug. 29 ved Sept. 7, c Law No.	Aug. 29 1950; 769)
S. 3934 Aug. 22 Aug. 23	American-Mexican Treaty Act of 1950.	Messrs. Kee, Richards, Carnahan, Chiperfield, and Vorys. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Connally, Thomas of Utah, Fulbright, Smith of New Jersey, and Lodge. (Senate asks.)		Aug. 30 ed Sept. 13 c Law No.	
H. R. 7302 May 1 May 15	George Washington Carver National Monument.	Messrs. Peterson, Murdock, and Crawford. (House asks.)	Messrs. O'Mahoney, Murray, and But- ler. (Senate acts first.)		Aug. 31 ved Sept. 9, c Law No.	
1949 H. R. 1271 Apr. 13 Apr. 26	Lawson, Carl E., and Fireman's Fund Indemnity Co.	Messrs. Byrne of New York, Lane, and Jennings. (House asks.)	Messrs. Withers, O'Conor, and Wiley. (Senate acts first.)	Aug. 25 2999 (Appro Privat	Aug. 31 ved Sept. 9, te Law No.	Aug 25 1950; 955)
1950 H. R. 2233 Aug. 9 Aug. 18	Ewa Plantation Co	Messrs. Byrne of New York, Den- ton, and Jennings. (House asks.)	Messrs. Withers, Eastland, and Wiley. (Senate acts first.)	Aug. 25 3000 (Approv Privat	Aug. 31 ed Sept. 13 te Law No.	Aug. 25 , 1950; 956)
H. R. 8028 Aug. 25 Aug. 28	St. Marks, Fla., dispose of lots.	Messrs. Peterson, Murdock, and D'Ewart. (House asks.)	Messrs. O'Mahoney, Murray, and Butler. (Senate acts first.)		Aug. 31 ved Sept. 9, c Law No.	
S. 3959 Aug. 8 Aug. 9	Federal Property and Administra- tive Services Act of 1949.	Messrs. Dawson, Bolling, Holifield, Harvey, and Lovre. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McClellan, Hoey, Humphrey, Mundt, and Schoeppel. (Senate asks.)		Aug. 31 ved Sept. 5, c Law No.	
H. R. 9038 Aug. 9 Aug. 22	Budget, President determine form.	Messrs. Dawson, Holifield, Karsten, Hoffman of Michigan, and Lovre. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McClellan, Hoey, Humphrey, Schoeppel, and Mundt. (Senate asks.)		Recom- mitted Aug. 30 Agreed to Aug. 31 ed Sept. 12 c Law No.	
8. 1838 Aug. 9 Aug. 14	United States marshals, mile- age allowances.	Messrs. Hobbs, Rodino, and McCullough. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McCarran, Eastland, and Wiley. (Senate acts.)	Aug. 25 2994 (Appro	Aug. 28 ved Sept. 9 c Law No.	Aug. 31

Bill No.		Conf	erees	Report filed	Report a	
Con- fer- ence Asked Agreed to	Brief of title	House	Senate	Report No.	House	Senate
1950 S. 4071 Aug. 25 Aug. 26	Armed services, allowances for dependents.	Messrs. Vinson, Brooks, Kilday, Short, and Arends. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Tydings, Byrd, Chapman, Bridges, and Gurney. (Senate asks.)	1950 Aug. 30 3019 (Appro Publi	1950 Aug. 31 ved Sept. 8, c Law No.	1950 Aug. 31 , 1950; 771)
S. 3409 Aug. 28 Aug. 29	Jackson Hole Na- tional Park.	Messrs. Peterson, Murdock, Morris, Crawford, and D'Ewart. (House acts first.)	Messrs. O'Mahoney, Murray, McFarland, Butler, and Millikin. (Senate asks.)		Aug. 31 ed Sept. 14 c Law No.	
S. 4029 Aug. 31 Aug. 31	Selective Service Act of 1948, med- ical and dental specialists.	Messrs. Vinson, Brooks, Kilday, Short, and Arends. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Chapman, Hunt, and Gur- ney. (Senate asks.)	Aug. 31 3039 (Appro Publi	Sept. 1 ved Sept. 9, c Law No.	Sept. 1 1950; 779)
S. 192 Aug. 16 Aug. 23	Indians, civil actions.	Messrs. Peterson, Morris, and D'Ewart. (House acts first.)	Messrs. O'Mahoney, McFarland, Leh- man, Butler, and Cordon. (Senate asks.)		Sept. 1 ped Sept. 15 c Law No.	
H. R. 9176 Aug. 21 Aug. 22	Defense Production Act of 1950.	Messrs. Spence, Brown of Georgia, Patman, Mon- roney, Wolcott, Gamble, and Kunkel. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Maybank, Taylor, Fulbright, Robertson, Spark- man, Ives, Capehart, Flan- ders, and Bricker. (Senate asks.)		Sept. 1 ved Sept. 8, c Law No.	
H. R. 8594 Aug. 22 Aug. 22	Armed Services, Reserve com- ponents.	Messrs. Vinson, Brooks, Kilday, Short, and Arends. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Byrd, Hunt and Sal- tonstall. (Senate asks.)	Aug. 30 3026 (Approx Publi	Aug. 31 ped Sept. 11 c Law No.	, <i>1950</i> ;
H. R. 7881 July 26	District of Columbia, dead human bodies.	(11048e ucis ji si.)	Messrs. Leahy, Frear, and Smith of Maine. (Senate asks.)	amendme (Approx	e agrees to A nts, Sept. 1 ved Sept. 22	1, 1950) !, 1950;
S. 3921 Aug. 10 Aug. 14	Bankruptcy, referees.	Messrs. Hobbs, Wilson of Texas, and Reed of Illinois. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Graham, Kefauver, and Donnell. (Senate asks.)	Aug. 31 3037 Approve	c Law No. Sept. 11 ed Sept. 19; c Law No.	Sept. 11
8. 2822 July 21 July 24	Federal Deposit Insurance Act, insurance deposits.	Messrs. Spence, Brown of Georgia, Patman, Mon- roney, Wolcott, Gamble, and Kunkel. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Maybank, Robertson, Doug- las, Tobey, and Flanders. (Senate asks.)	Sept. 8 3049 (Approv Publi	Sept. 15 ed Sept. 21 c Law No.	Sept. 1 , 1950; 797)
S. 2317 Aug. 23 Aug. 24	Schools, construc- tion and plan- ning.	Messrs. Barden, Bailey, Burke, McConnell, and Kearns. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Humphrey, Murray, Hill, Aiken, and Morse. (Senate asks.)		Sept. 15 ed Sept. 23 c Law No.	
H. R. 4569 Sept. 14 Sept. 14	Iowa, Fort Des Moines.	Messrs. Whitting- ton, Larcade, Davis of Tennes- see, Dondero, and Cunningham. (House asks.)	Messrs. Holland, Chapman, and Cain. (Senate acts first.)		Sept. 19 led Sept. 30 c Law No.	

Bill No.		Conf	erees	Report filed	Report a	
$ \begin{array}{c} \text{Date} \\ \text{Con-} \\ \text{fer-} \\ \text{ence} \end{array} \right\} \begin{array}{c} \text{Asked} \\ \text{Agreed} \\ \text{to} \end{array} $	Brief of title	House	Senate	Report No.	House	Senate
1950 H. R. 7940 Sept. 14 Sept. 14	Education expenses, school districts.	Messrs. Barden, Wier, Steed, McConnell, and Kearns. (House asks.)	Messrs. Hill, Hum- phrey, Douglas, Taft, and Aiken. (Senate acts first.)		1950 Sept. 20 ped Sept. 30 c Law No.	
H. R. 9490 Sept. 12 Sept. 14	Communist Party, registration.	Messrs. Wood, Walter, Harrison, McSweeney, Nixon, Velde, and Kearney. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McCarran, E as t l a n d, O'Conor, Wiley, and Ferguson. (Senate asks.)		Sept. 20 Public Law pt. 23, 1950	
H R. 6319 Sept. 14 Sept. 15	Indians, Chippewa, Red Lake Band.	Messrs. Peterson, Morris, and D'Ewart. (House asks.)	Messrs. O'Ma- honey, McFar- land, and Butler. (Senate acts first.)	Sept. 19 3113 (Approx Public	Sept. 21 ped Sept. 30 Law No.	Sept. 19 , <i>1950;</i> 871)
S. 2195 Sept. 19 Sept. 20	Palisades Dams and Reservoir project.	Messrs. Peterson, Murdock, and Sanborn. (House acts first.)	Messrs. O'Ma- honey, Murray, McFarland, Cor- don, and Ecton. (Senate asks.)		Sept. 21 oed Sept. 30 c Law No.	
H. R. 9526 Sept. 14 Sept. 15	Appropriations, supplemental, 1951.	Messrs. Cannon, Norrell, Whitten, Rooney, Gary, Rabaut, Taber, Wigglesworth, and Stefan. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McKellar, Thomas of Oklahoma, Russell, McCarran, O'Mahoney, Gurney, Ferguson, Wherry, and Cordon. (Senate asks.)		Sept. 20 ed Sept. 27, c Law No.	
H R. 7824 Aug. 28 Aug. 28	Federal employees, performance-rat- ing plans.	Messrs. Murray of Tennessee, Davis of Georgia, and Rees. (House asks.)	Messrs. Frear, Long, and Dworshak. (Senate acts first.)	Sept. 21 3125 (Approx Publi	Sept. 22 sed Sept. 30 c Law No.	Sept. 20 , 1950; 873)
H. R. 5372 Sept. 13 Sept. 20	Indians, settlement contracts.	Messrs. Peterson, Morris, and D'Ewart. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McFarland, Anderson, and Butler. (Senate asks.)	Sept. 21 3132 (Approx Publi	Sept. 22 ed Sept. 30 c Law No.	Sept. 22 , 1950; 870)
H. R. 8920 Sept. 1 Sept. 14	Taxes, excise, reduce.	Messrs. Doughton, Cooper, Dingell, Mills, Reed of New York, Woodruff, and Jenkins. (House acts first.)	Messrs. George, Connally, Byrd, Millikin, and Butler. (Senate asks.)	Sept. 21 3124 (Approi Publi	Sept. 22 ped Sept. 23 c Law No.	, 1950;
S. J. Res. 207 Dec. 7 Dec. 7	Housing and Rent Act of 1947, ex- tend.	Messrs. Spence, Brown of Georgia, Patman, Monroney, Wolcott, Gamble and Kunkel. (House asks.)	Messrs. Maybank, Taylor, Fulbright, Capehart and Bricker. (Senate acts first.)		Dec. 11 ved Dec. 20 c Law No.	
S. 4234 Dec. 13 Dec. 14	Yugoslavia Emergency Assistance Act of 1950.	Messrs. Richards, Douglas, Mans- field, Eaton, and Vorys. (House asks.)	Messrs. Connally, McMahon, Ful- bright, Wiley, and Smith of New Jersey. (Senate acts first.)		Dec. 18 ved Dec. 29 c Law No.	

24
BILLS THROUGH CONFERENCE

Bill No.		Conf	erees	Report filed	Report a	
Con- Asked fer- ence to	Brief of title	House	Senate	Report No.	House	Senate
1950 S. 3357 Sept. 18 Sept. 18	Gambling devices in interstate com- merce.	Messrs. Beckworth, Priest, Rogers of Florida, Dolliver and Bennett of Michigan. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Johnson of Colorado, Mc- Farland, and Wil- liams. (Senate asks.)		1950 Dec. 20 wed Jan. 2,	
H. R. 4803 Aug. 28 Aug. 31	Elmers, Bernard F	Messrs. Byrne of New York, Den- ton, and Keating. (House asks.)	Messrs. Kilgore, Magnuson, and Wiley. (Senate acts first.)	Dec. 20 3211 (Pocket	Dec. 21 veto Jan. 6	Dec. 18
H. R. 9827 Dec. 20 Dec. 21	Taxes, excess profits_	Messrs. Doughton, Cooper, Dingell, Mills, Reed of New York, Wood- ruff, and Simp- son of Pennsyl- vania. (House acts first.)	Messrs. George, Connally, Byrd, Millikin, and Taft. (Senate asks.)	Dec. 22 3231 (Appro Publi	1951 Jan. 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1,	Dec. 22 1951; 909)
H. R. 5244 Sept. 15 Sept. 20	Trees, Lt. Col. Charles J.	Messrs. Byrne of New York, Denton, and Keating. (Senate asks.)	Messrs. Eastland, Kefauver, and Jenner. (Senate acts first.)	Dec. 18 3205 (Approx Privat	Jan. 2 ved Jan. 12 e Law No.	Dec. 15 , 1951; 1102)
H. R. 9920 Dec. 21 1951 Jan. 1	Appropriations, Second Supple- mental, 1951.	Messrs. Cannon, Mahon, Kirwan, Taber, and Wig- glesworth. (House acts first.)	Messrs. McKellar, Hayden, Thomas of Oklahoma, Russell, McCar- ran, O'Mahoney, Bridges, Gurney, Wherry, and Cordon. (Senate asks.)	1951 Jan. 1 3240 (<i>Appro</i> <i>Publi</i>	Jan. 1 oved Jan. 6, cc Law No.	1951 Jan. 2 1951; 911)
H. R. 9798 Dec. 22 Dec. 26	Federal Civil De- fense Act of 1950.	Messrs. Durham, Kilday, Price, Cole of New York, and Elston. (House acts first.)	Messrs. Kefauver, Chapman, and Saltonstall. (Senate asks.)	Jan. 1 3235 (Appro- Publi	Jan. 1 ved Jan. 12 c Law No.	Jan. 2 , 1951; 920)
Salver A						
at assa ji ed Salahini						

Clause 1, rule XIII:

"First. A calendar of the Committee of the Whole House on the State of the Union, to which shall be referred bills raising revenue, general appropriation bills, and bills of a public character directly or indirectly appropriating money or property."

1949 Jan. 5	Referred to the Committee of the Whole House on the State of the Union.	Message of the President of the United States to the Congress on the subject of the state of the Union. (Ordered printed Jan. 5, 1949.)	No.
H. R. 1945 Feb. 14	Mr. Vinson Armed Services. Report No. 112	A bill to amend the National Security Act of 1947 by providing that the Vice President shall be a member of the National Security Council. (By Mr. Wadsworth.)	24
H. R. 782 Feb. 15	Mr. Dawson Expenditures in the Executive Departments. Report No. 122	A bill to constitute the Federal Security Agency a Department of Welfare. (By Mr. Dawson.)	32
H. Rept. 169 Mar. 1	Mr. Hart Joint Committee on the Eco- nomic Report.	Report of the Joint Committee on the Economic Report.	53
H. R. 2222 Mar. 4	Mr. Walter Judiciary. Report No. 210	A bill to provide a 2-year moratorium with respect to the application of certain antitrust laws to individual, good-faith delivered price systems and freight-absorption practices. (By Mr. Walter.)	67
H. R. 1340 Mar. 7	Mr. Bland Merchant Marine and Fish- eries. Report No. 220	A bill to provide for United States flag shipping participation in Government-financed cargoes. (By Mr. Bland.)	69
H R. 3190 Mar. 16	Mr. Lesinski Education and Labor, Report No. 267	A bill to provide for the amendment of the Fair Labor Standards Act of 1938, and for other pur- poses. (By Mr. Lesinski.)	86
H. R. 1770 Mar. 23	Mr. Murdock Public Lands, Report No. 311	A bill to amend the Reclamation Project Act of 1939, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Murdock.) (Objected to May 2, 1949.) (Objected to and stricken from Consent Calendar June 20, 1949.)	108
H. R. 2988 Apr. 1	Mr. Redden Public Lands. Report No. 377	A bill to provide for a Resident Commissioner from the Virgin Islands, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Redden.) (Objected to July 18, 1949.) (Objected to and stricken from Consent Calendar Feb. 20, 1950.)	130
H. R. 2770 Apr, 14	Mr. Reed of Illinois Judiciary. Report No. 452	Abill to amend sec. 77 of the act entitled "An act to establish a uniform system of bankruptcy throughout the United States," approved July 1, 1898, and acts amendatory thereof and supplementary thereto. (By Mr. Case of New Jersey.) (Objected to May 16, 1949.) (Objected to and stricken from Consent Calendar June 6, 1949.)	175

1949 Apr. 25	Referred to the Committee of the Whole House on the State of the Union.	Message of the President of the United States to the Congress on the subject of national health insurance. (Ordered printed Apr. 25, 1949.)	No. 178
H. Rept. 515 May 5	Mr. ReesPost Office and Civil Service.	A report on a survey and study of the Postal Service pursuant to H. Res. 176 (80th Cong.).	202
H. R. 4470 May 12	Mr. Bonner Merchant Marine and Fish- eries. Report No. 578	A bill to amend the act of Feb. 19, 1941, as amended, so as to establish a Women's Reserve as a branch of the Coast Guard Reserve. (By Mr. Bonner.)	225
H. Rept. 627 May 18	Mr. Dawson Expenditures in the Execu- tive Departments.	First intermediate report on study in connection with inquiry into certain operations of Federal Prison Industries, Inc.	244
H. R. 976 May 31	Mr. Engle of California Public Lands. Report No. 709	A bill to stimulate the exploration, production, and conservation of strategic and critical ores, metals, and minerals and for the establishment within the Department of the Interior of a Mine Incentive Payments Division, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Engle of California.)	271
H. R. 2012 June 20	Mr. Morris Public Lands. Report No. 848	A bill to authorize the erection and operation of a museum at Klukwan, Alaska. (By Mr. Bartlett.) (Objected to Feb. 20, 1950.) (Objected to and stricken from Consent Calendar Mar. θ, 1950.)	341
H. R. 4446 June 24	Mr. WalterJudiciary. Report No. 905	A bill to protect the public with respect to practitioners before administrative agencies. (By Mr. Walter.) (Objected to Feb. 6, 1950.) (Objected to and stricken from Consent Calendar Feb. 20, 1950.)	358
H. R. 3282 June 29	Mr. MarshallPublic Lands. Report No. 938	A bill to repeal certain acts of Congress, known as Indian liquor laws, in certain parts of Minnesota. (By Mr. Marshall.) (Objected to July 18, 1949.) (Objected to and stricken from Consent Calendar Aug. 15, 1949.)	371
H. R. 5533 July 11	Mr. Spence Banking and Currency. Report No. 1009	A bill to amend the National Housing Act, as amended, and the Reconstruction Finance Corporation Act, as amended. (By Mr. Spence.)	409
II. Rept. 1105 July 21	Mr. DawsonExpenditures in Executive Departments.	Second Intermediate Report of the Committee on Expenditures in the Executive Departments into certain operations of Institute of Inter-American Affairs group of corporations based on General Accounting Office audit reports.	451
H. R. 4766 July 25	Mr. Vinson Armed Services. Report No. 1116	A bill to authorize certain construction at military and naval installations, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Vinson.)	453

1949 H. R. 5557 July 27	Mr. CooleyAgriculture. Report No. 1134	A bill to provide for coordination of arrangements for the employment of agricultural workers, admitted for temporary agricultural employment from foreign countries in the Western Hemisphere, to assure that the migration of such workers will be limited to the minimum numbers required to meet domestic labor shortages, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Gathings.) (Objected to Feb. 6, 1950.) (Objected to and stricken from Consent Calendar Feb. 20, 1950.)	No. 460
H. R. 5725 July 27	Mr. EnglePublic Lands. Report No. 1135	A bill to stimulate the exploration for strategic and critical ores, metals, and minerals. (By Mr. Engle of California.)	461
H. R. 3113 July 28	Mr. HobbsJudiciary. Report No. 1138	A bill to amend title 28 of the U.S. Code, "Judiciary and Judicial Procedure," and incorporate therein provisions relating to the U.S. Tax Court, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Reed of Illinois.)	462
H. R. 4315 Aug. 2	Mr. Brooks Armed Services. Report No. 1161	A bill to authorize the Secretary of the Army to proceed with construction at stations of the Alaska communication system. (By Mr. Bartlett.)	475
H. R. 5987 Aug. 16	Mr. Spence Banking and Currency. Report No. 1269	A bill to amend the National Housing Act, as amended, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Spence.)	520
H. R. 2419 Aug. 22	Mr. CooleyAgriculture. Report No. 1296	A bill relating to the disposition of moneys received from the national forests. (By Mr. Tackett.) (Objected to Feb. 6, 1950.) (Stricken from Consent Calendar Mar. 6, 1950.)	532
H. Rept. 1304 Aug. 23	Mr. Thompson Merchant Marine and Fish- eries.	Pursuant to H. Res. 44, interim report of a Special Committee to Investigate Panama Canal Tolls.	537
H. Rept. 1320 Aug. 24	Mr. DawsonExpenditures in the Executive Departments.	Third Intermediate Report on Study of the War-Housing Disposal Program of the Housing and Home Finance Agency and the Public Housing Administration.	551
H. J. Res. 349 Aug. 25	Mr. Spence Banking and Currency. Report No. 1324	To amend the National Housing Act, as amended. (By_Mr. Spence.)	553
H. R. 5265 Oct. 4	Mr. Williams Post Office and Civil Service, Report No. 1374	A bill to require certain information to appear on matter mailed by or on behalf of certain Communist, Fascist, totalitarian, subversive, and other organizations. (By Mr. Williams.)	573
H. R. 5594 Oct. 6	Mr. Spence Banking and Currency. Report No. 1384	A bill to amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945, as amended (59 Stat. 526, 666 61 Stat. 130), to vest in the Export-Import Bank of Washington the power to guarantee United States investments abroad. (By Mr. Spence.)	578

1949 H. R. 5940 Oct. 11	Mr. Priest Interstate and Foreign Com- merce. Report No. 1406	A bill to amend the Public Health Service Act and the Vocational Education Act of 1946 to provide an emergency 5-year program of grants and scholarships for education in the fields of medicine, osteopathy, dentistry, dental hygiene, public health, and nursing professions, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Biemiller.)	No. 586
H. R. 5346 Oct. 11	Mr. Bland Merchant Marine and Fish- eries. Report No. 1407	A bill to amend the Merchant Marine Act, 1936, as amended, to further promote the development and maintenance of the American merchant marine, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Bland.)	587
H. Rept. 1423 Oct. 13	Mr. DawsonExpenditures in Executive Departments.	Fourth intermediate report concerning inquiry into the operations of the Maritime Commission with particular reference to allowances for national defense features and construction-differential subsidies.	595
H. Rept. 1435 Oct. 13	Mr. Durham Joint Committee on Atomic Energy.	Report pursuant to Public Law 585, 79th Cong., on investigation into the U.S. Atomic Energy Commission.	604
H. Rept. 1440 Oct. 14	Mr. Crosser Interstate and Foreign Com- merce.	Report pursuant to sec. 136 of the Legislative Reorganization Act of 1946, Public Law 601, 79th Cong.; pertaining to the activity of the Committee on Interstate and Foreign Commerce.	607
H. Rept. 1441 Oct. 14	Mr. DawsonExpenditures in the Executive Departments.	Fifth intermediate report of the Committee on Expenditures in the Executive Departments on the General Accounting Office, a study of its functions and operations.	608
H. R. 5936 Oct. 17	Mr. MilesPublic Lands. Report No. 1449	A bill authorizing an appropriation for the construction, extension, and improvement of a county hospital at Albuquerque, N. Mex., to provide facilities for the treatment of Indians. (By Mr. Miles.)	612.
H. J. Res. 376 Oct. 18	Mr. KeeForeign Affairs. Report No. 1457	A joint resolution to settle the claims arising out of the requisitioning of Finnish vessels by the United States. (By Mr. Fulton.)	614
1950 Jan. 4	Referred to the Committee of the Whole House on the State of the Union.	Message of the President of the United States to the Congress on the subject of the state of the Union. (Ordered printed Jan. 4, 1950.)	616
H Rept. 1469 Jan. 6	Mr. WalterJudiciary.	Report of a special committee of the Committee on the Judiciary pursuant to H. Res. 238 on loss of United States citizenship by voting in Italian elections.	617
H. Rept. 1470 Jan. 12	Mr. VinsonArmed Services.	A report of the investigation of the B-36 bomber program pursuant to H. Res. 234 (81st Cong.).	618

1950 H. Rept. 1507 Jan. 20	Mr. WalterJudiciary.	Report of a special subcommittee of the Committee on the Judiciary pursuant to H. Res. 238, relating to displaced persons in Europe and their settlement in the United States.	No. 627
H. R. 378 Jan. 31	Mr. Beckworth Interstate and Foreign Com- merce. Report No. 1558	A bill to amend sec. 25 of the Interstate Commerce Act to require certain common carriers by railroad to install and maintain communication systems and to establish and observe operating rules, regulations, and practices to promote safety of employees and travelers on railroads, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Crosser.)	641
H. Rept. 1576 , Feb. 2	Mr. PatmanSelect Committee on Small Business.	A rrogress report of the Select Committee on Small Business pursuant to H. Res. 22. (81st Cong.)	646
H. R. 3247 Feb. 15	Mr. Harris District of Columbia. Report No. 1661	A bill to amend the Alcoholic Beverage Control Act of 1934 of the District of Columbia. (By Mr. Klein.)	658
H. Rept. 1675 Feb. 21	Mr. PatmanSelect Committee on Small Business,	A report on small business organizations pursuant to H. Res. 22. (81st Cong.)	662
H. Rept. 1687 Feb. 27	Mr. WalterCommittee on the Judiciary.	A supplemental report on the Displaced Persons Analytical Bibliography Pursuant to H. Res. 238. (81st Cong.)	666
H. R. 7351 Feb. 27	Mr. Murdock Public Lands. Report No. 1689	A bill to amend the Reclamation Project Act of 1939, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Peterson.)	668
H. Rept. 1728 Mar. 2	Mr. Thompson Merchant Marine and Fish- eries.	Second interim report pursuant to H. Res. 44 on investigation of Panama Canal tolls.	674
H. Rept. 1841 Mar. 24	Mr. WalterJudiciary.	Report of a special Subcommittee on the Judiciary pursuant to H. Res. 238 on Expellees and Refugees of German Ethnic Origin.	698
H. Res. 516 Mar. 28	Mr. Dawson Expenditures in the Executive Departments. Report No. 1852	A resolution rejecting Reorganization Plan No. 12 of 1950. (By Mr. Hoffman of Michigan.)	700
H. Res. 539 Apr. 25	Mr. Dawson Expenditures in the Executive Departments. Report No. 1947	Resolution rejecting Reorganization Plan No. 18 of 1950. (By Mr. Crook.)	724
H. Rept. 1950 Apr. 26	Mr. Wood Un-American Activities.	Annual report of the Committee on Un-American Activities for the year 1949.	727

1950 H. Rept. 1951 Apr. 26	Mr. Wood Un-American Activities.	A report on the American Slav Congress and associated organizations.	No. 728
H. Rept. 1952 Apr. 26	Mr. Wood Un-American Activities.	A report on Atomic Espionage	729
H. Rept. 1953 Apr. 26	Mr. Wood Un-American Activities.	A report on the Congress of American Women	730
H. Rept. 1954 Apr. 26	Mr. Wood Un-American Activities.	A report on Review of the Scientific and Cultural Conference for World Peace.	731
H. Res. 545 May 1	Mr. Dawson Expenditures in the Executive Departments. Report No. 1971	Resolution declaring that the House of Representatives does not favor the Reorganization Plan No. 7 transmitted to the Congress by the President on Mar. 13, 1950. (By Mr. Crosser.)	739
H. R. 8221 May 3	Mr. Engle of California Public Lands. Report No. 2002	A bill to encourage the conservation and development of the mineral resources of the United States, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Engle of California.)	743
H. R. 5968 May 4	Mr. Abernethy District of Columbia Report No. 2005	A bill to vest in the Commissioners of the District of Columbia control over all public swimming pools, playgrounds, and parks situated in the District of Columbia. (By Mr. McMillan of South Carolina.)	745
H. R. 8235 May 10	Mr. RankinVeterans' Affairs. Report No. 2031	A bill to amend further the National Service Life Insurance Act of 1940, as amended. (By Mr. Noland.) (Objected to July 10, 1950.) (Objected to and stricken from Consent Calendar Aug. 7, 1950.)	757
H. R. 6277 May 10	Mr. Anderson Armed Services. Report No. 2033	A bill to give discharges to the members of the Russian Railway Service Corps organized by the War Department under authority of the President of the United States for service during the war with Germany. (By Mr. Anderson of California.) (Objected to June 5, 1950.) (Objected to and stricken from Consent Calendar July 10, 1950.)	758
H. Rept. 2055 May 15	Mr. Harris Interstate and Foreign Com- merce. Report No. 2055	A progress report on Petroleum Study—Petroleum Imports. Pursuant to Public Law 601, 79th Cong., and H. Res. 107, 81st Cong.	761
H. R. 8137 May 17	Mr. Gossett Judiciary. Report No. 2078	A bill to confirm and establish the titles of the States to lands beneath navigable waters within State boundaries and to the natural resources within such lands and waters, to provide for the use and control of said lands and resources, and to provide for the use, control, exploration, development, and conservation of certain resources of the Continental Shelf lying outside of State_boundaries. (By Mr. Walter.)	768

1950 H. Rept. 2104 May 18	Mr. DawsonExpenditures in the Executive Departments.	Sixth intermediate report of the Committee on Expenditures in the Executive Departments.	No. 773
H. R. 3934 May 29	Mr. Carroll Ways and Means. Report No. 2159	A bill to permit religious or charitable societies to import musical instruments free of duty in certain cases. (By Mr. Monroney.)	786
H. R. 8606 June 21	Mr. Redden Public Lands. Report No. 2303	A bill to amend the act of Mar. 12, 1914, to authorize the construction and operation of a cement plant in the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Bartlett.)	827
H. R. 17 June 22	Mr. BrysonJudiciary. Report No. 2308	A bill to provide for trials of and judgments upon the issue of good behavior in the case of certain judges. (By Mr. Hobbs.)	831
H. R. 8711 June 26	Mr. Murray of Tennessee Post Office and Civil Service. Report No. 2337 (Placed on Consent Calendar No. 571)	A bill relating to the compensation and leave benefits of officers and employees in the custodial service of the Post Office Department transferred to the General Services Administration under Reorganization Plan No. 18 of 1950. (By Mr. Murray of Tennessee.)	847
S. 603 June 26	Mr. Beckworth Interstate and Foreign Com- merce. Report No. 2338	An act to amend the Trading With the Enemy Act. (Objected to July 17, 1950.) (Objected to and stricken from Consent Calendar July 27, 1950.)	848
H. R. 8927 June 27	Mr. Smathers Foreign Affairs. Report No. 2341 (Placed on Consent Calendar No. 685)	A bill to authorize aid to needy American nationals in connection with their repatriation from foreign countries, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Smathers.)	851
H. Rept. 2344 June 27	Mr. PatmanSelect Committee on Small Business.	A report of the Subcommittee on Oil Imports, pursuant to H. Res. 22, 81st Cong.	854
H. R. 8591 June 29	Mrs. Norton House Administration. Report No . 2433	A bill to provide for the construction of the Jefferson National Expansion Memorial at the site of old St. Louis, Mo., in general accordance with the plan approved by the U. S. Territorial Expansion Memorial Commission, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Sullivan.)	872
H. Rept. 2456 June 30	Mr. Karst Post Office and Civil Service.	A report on investigation of the Army Finance Center at St. Louis, Mo., pursuant to H. Res. 114, 81st Cong.	873

	~		
1950 H. Rept. 2457 June 30 Jan. 1, 1951	Mr. Williams Post Office and Civil Service. Preliminary Report Pts. II, III, IV, V, and VI.	A report on investigation of employee utilization in the executive departments pursuant to H.	No. 874
H. R. 7059 June 30	Mr. Engle of California Public Lands. Report No. 2458	A bill to create a National Cemetery Commission for the consolidation of national cemetery activities within one civilian commission, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Byrne of New York.) (Objected to July 10, 1950.) (Objected to and stricken from Consent Calendar July 17, 1950.)	875
H. R. 5865 July 3	Mr. Priest Interstate and Foreign Com- merce. Report No. 2480	A bill to amend the Public Health Service Act to authorize assistance to States and political subdivisions in the development and maintenance of local public health units, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Priest.)	881
H. R. 8201 July 7	Mr. WalterJudiciary. Report No. 2488	A bill to protect the public with respect to practitioners before administrative agencies. (By Mr. Walter.) (Objected to July 27, 1950.) (Objected to and stricken from Consent Calendar Aug. 7, 1950.)	883
H. Rept. 2495 July 11	Mr. KeeForeign Affairs.	A report of background information on Korea pursuant to H. Res. 206.	889
H. R. 8883 July 12	Mr. HobbsJudiciary. Report No. 2539 (Placed on Consent Calendar No. 626)	A bill to amend sec. 17 of the Contract Settlement Act of 1944 so as to authorize the payment of fair compensation to persons contracting to deliver certain strategic or critical minerals or metals in cases of failure to recover reasonable costs, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Walter).	910
S. 3105 July 14	Mr. Spence Banking and Currency. Report No. 2565	An act to amend sec. 10 of the Federal Reserve Act, and for other purposes.	921
H. R. 9158 July 18	Mr. BrysonJudiciary. Report No. 2582	A bill to revise, codify, and enact into law, title 21 of the United States Code, entitled "Foods and Drugs." (By Mr. Bryson.) (Objected to Aug. 21, 1950.) (Objected to and stricken from Consent Calendar Sept. 18, 1950.)	930
H. R. 6257 July 18	Mr. Murdock Public Lands. Report No. 2584	A bill to provide a comprehensive and adequate water resources basic-data program. (By Mr. Murdock.)	931
H. R. 6900 July 18	Mr. PetersonPublic Lands. Report No. 2587	A bill to provide an accelerated program for surveying and mapping of the United States, its Territories and possessions, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Peterson.)	934
July 19	Referred to the Committee of the Whole House on the State of the Union.	Message of the President of the United States to the Congress on the subject of the Korean situation. (Ordered printed July 19, 1950.)	935

	<u> </u>		
	Mr. Miller of California Post Office and Civil Service. Report No. 2698	A bill to provide a recruitment procedure for the competitive civil service in order to insure selection of personnel on the basis of open competition and merit, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Murray of Tennessee.)	No 942
	Mr. Dawson	Seventh intermediate report of the Committee on Expenditures in the Executive Department concerning an inquiry into the operations and cost of the National Service Life Insurance program.	983
Aug. 8	Mr. Kennedy District of Columbia. Report No. 2831	A bill to amend the license law of the District of Columbia. (By Mr. Beall.)	1000
Aug. 8	Mr. McMillan of South Carolina. District of Columbia. Report No. 2833	A bill to authorize the Commissioners of the District of Columbia to regulate the keeping and running at large of goats. (By Mr. McMillan of South Carolina.)	1002
	Mr. DawsonExpenditures in the Executive Departments.	A study of certain operations of the Rural Electrification Administration pursuant to sec. 121a of the Legislative Reorganization Act of 1946.	1010
Aug. 24	Mr. Beckworth Interstate and Foreign Commerce. Report No. 2985 (Placed on Consent Calendar No. 710)	An act to amend the Trading With the Enemy Act.	1027
I. Rept. 2986 Aug. 24	Mr. Wood Un-American Activities.	A report on Hawaii Civil Liberties Committee, pursuant to H. Res. 5, 81st Cong., 1st sess.	1028
	Mr. Thompson Merchant Marine and Fish- eries.	Third interim report relating to investigation of Panama Canal tolls pursuant to H. Res. 44 (81st Cong.).	1031
. 780 Aug. 29	Mr. PhilbinArmed Services. Report No. 3012	An act to authorize the Secretary of the Navy to review the records of commissioned naval officers who failed of advancement during the war, and for other purposes. Objected to Sept. 18, 1950. (Objected to and stricken from Consent Calendar Dec. 4, 1950.)	1042
R. 9039 Sept. 1	Mr. Mansfield Foreign Affairs. Report No. 3044	A bill to establish a Commission on Cooperative International Relations. (By Mr. Mansfield)	1051
R. 8853 Sept. 5	Mr. MorrisPublic Lands. Report No. 3048	A bill to promote the rehabilitation of the Papago Tribe of Indians and a better utilization of the resources of the Papago Tribe, and for other pur- poses. (By Mr. Patten.)	1055

			
1950 H. R. 3043 Sept. 14	Mr. CooleyAgriculture. Report No. 3065	A bill to assist in bringing about a more sound agricultural economy through diversification of its productive resources by providing for research into the basic laws and principles relative to domestically raising fur-bearing animals. (By Mr. Granger.)	No. 1062
H. Rept. 3116 Sept. 19	Mr. PetersonPublic Lands.	Report pursuant to H. Res. 66, 81st Cong., 1st sess. on a study of public lands problems.	1074
H. Rept. 3123 Sept. 21	Mr. Wood Un-American Activities.	Report on the National Lawyers Guild pursuant to H. Res. 5, 79th Cong., 1st sess.	1078
H. Rept. 3130 Sept. 21	Mr. CrosserInterstate and Foreign Commerce.	Report pursuant to sec. 136 of the Legislative Reorganization Act of 1946, Public Law No. 601, 79th Cong., pertaining to activity of the Committee on Interstate and Foreign Commerce.	1079
H. R. 9715 Sept. 21	Mr. Hart	A bill to amend sec. 1205 of title XII of the Merchant Marine Act, 1936, as amended. (By Mr. Weichel.)	1080
H. Rept. 3133 Sept. 22	Mr. PetersonPublic Lands.	A report pursuant to H. Res. 66, 1st sess., 81st Cong., on national parks and monuments, including concessions therein.	1081
H. Rept. 3135 Sept. 22	Mr. KeeForeign Affairs.	Report pursuant to H. Res. 206 on background information on the Soviet Union in international relations.	1082
S 2496 Sept. 23	Mr. Judd Foreign Affairs. Report No. 3136.	An act to authorize contributions to Cooperative for American Remittances to Europe, Inc.	1083
H. Rept. 3137 Oct. 13	Mr. Buchanan Select Committee on Lobbying Activities.	A report pursuant to H. Res. 298 pertaining to expenditures by corporations to influence legislation.	1084
H. Rept. 3138 Oct. 20	Mr. Buchanan Select Committee on Lobby- ing Activities.	A general interim report pursuant to H. Res. 298 (81st Cong.)	1085
H. Rept. 3139 Oct. 31	Mr. BuchananSelect Committee on Lobby- ing Activities.	A report on U. S. Savings and Loan League pursuant to H. Res. 298 (81st Cong.).	1086
H. R. 3858 Dec. 15	Mr. King	A bill allowing the consumer of gasoline to deduct for income-tax purposes, State taxes on gasoline imposed on the wholesaler and passed on to the consumer. (By Mr. King.)	1104

1950 H. Rept. 3197 Dec. 15	Mr. Buchanan Select Committee on Lobby-	A report pursuant to H. Res. 298 pertaining to Lobby Index, 1946–49.	No. 1107
H. R. 9932 Dec. 20	ing Activities. Mr. CellerJudiciary. Report No. 3227	A bill to amend and extend certain provisions of the First War Powers Act, 1941. (By Mr. Celler.)	1117
H. Rept. 3232 Dec. 26	Mr. BuchananSelect Committee on Lobbying Activities.	A report pursuant to H. Res. 298 pertaining to Conference of American Small Business Organizations.	1119
H. Rept. 3233 Dec. 28	Mr. Buchanan Select Committee on Lobby- ing Activities.	A report pursuant to H. Res. 298 pertaining to the American Enterprise Association.	1120
H. Rept. 3234 Dec. 29	Mr. Buchanan Select Committee on Lobbying Activities.	A report pursuant to H. Res. 298 on Lobby Index 1950.	1121
1951 H. Rept. 3236 Jan. 1	Mr. PatmanSelect Committee on Small Business.	A report pursuant to H. Res. 22 pertaining to antitrust law enforcement.	1122
H. Rept. 3237 Jan. 1	Mr. Patman Select Committee on Small Business.	Final report of the Select Committee on Small Business pursuant to H. Res. 22.	1123
H. Rept. 3238 Jan. 1	Mr. BuchananSelect Committee on Lobbying Activities.	A report pursuant to H. Res. 298 pertaining to expenditures by farm and labor organizations to influence legislation.	1124
H. Rept. 3239 Jan. 1 Jan. 3	Mr. BuchananSelect Committee on Lobby- ing Activities. Minority Views, Part II.	A report pursuant to H. Res. 298, on a report and recommendations on Federal Lobbying Act.	1125
H. Rept. 3242 Jan. 2	Mr. PetersonPublic Lands.	A report pursuant to H. Res. 66 pertaining to activities of Committee on Public Lands.	1127
H. Rept. 3243 Jan. 2	Mr. DawsonExpenditures in the Executive Departments.	Ninth intermediate report into the leave policy of the Veterans' Administration.	1128
H. Rept. 3244 Jan. 2	Mr. McMillan of South Carolina. Special Subcommittee to Investigate Crime and Law Enforcement in the Dis-	A report pursuant to H. Res. 340 pertaining to Crime in the District of Columbia.	1129
H. Rept. 3245	trict of Columbia.	A report pursuant to H. Res. 617 on a report on	1130
Jan. 2	Armed Services.	studies and investigations of the Armed Services Committee.	

			~
1951 H. Rept. 3246 Jan. 2	Mr. Hart Merchant Marine and Fish- eries.	A report pursuant to H. Res. 215 on the activities of the committee pertaining to studies and inquiries and investigations of the committee.	No. 1131
H. Rept. 3247 Jan. 2	Mr. SpenceBanking and Currency.	A report pursuant to H. Res. 331 pertaining to the housing investigation.	1132
H. Rept. 3248 Jan. 2	Mr. Wood Un-American Activities.	Report on The National Committee to Defeat the Mundt Bill.	1133
H. Rept. 3249 Jan. 2	Mr. Wood Un-American Activities.	Annual report of the Un-American Activities Committee.	1134
H. Rept. 3250 Jan. 2	Mr. Hart	A report pursuant to H. Res. 643 regarding the explosion at South Amboy.	1135
H. Rept. 3251 Jan. 2	Mr. CrosserInterstate and Foreign Commerce.	A report pursuant to H. Res. 107 on activity of the Committee on Interstate and Foreign Com- merce, 81st Cong.	1136
H. Rept. 3252 Jan. 2	Mr. MansfieldCampaign Expenditures Committee.	A report pursuant to H. Res. 635 on campaign expenditures for the House of Representatives, 1950.	1137
H. Rept. 3253 Jan. 2	Mr. Teague Select Committee To Investigate Educational Program Under GI Bill.	A report pursuant to H. Res. 474 on educational program under GI bill.	1138
H. Rept. 3254 Jan. 2	Mr. DelaneySelect Committee To Investigate the Use of Chemicals in Food Products.	A report pursuant to H. Res. 323, on the investigation of the use of chemicals in food products.	1139

2. HOUSE CALENDAR

Clause 1, rule XIII:
"Second. A House Calendar, to which shall be referred all bills of a public character not raising revenue nor directly or indirectly appropriating money or property."

1949 H. Res 163 Mar. 22	Mr. Smith of Virginia Rules. Report No. 306	A resolution providing for the consideration of H. R. 1340, a bill to provide for United States flag shipping participation in Government-financed cargoes. (By Mr. Smith of Virginia.)	No. 31
H. R. 2056 Apr. 5	Mr. Abernethy District of Columbia. Report No. 398	A bill to amend the act entitled "An act to regulate the practice of the healing art to protect the public health in the District of Columbia," approved Feb. 27, 1929. (By Mr. Miller of Nebraska.)	38
H. Res. 202 May 5	Mr. SabathRules. Report No. 516	A resolution providing for the consideration of H. R. 782, a bill to constitute the Federal Security Agency, a Department of Welfare. (By Mr. Sabath.)	51
H. J. Res. 2 July 12	Mr. Graham Judiciary. Report No. 1011	Joint resolution proposing an amendment to the Constitution of the United States providing for election of President and Vice President. (By Mr. Gossett.)	102
H. Res. 322 Aug. 10	Mr. LyleRules. Report No. 1242	A resolution providing for the consideration of H. R. 5557, a bill to provide for coordination of arrangements for the employment of agricultural workers, admitted for temporary agricultural employment from foreign countries in the Western Hemisphere, to assure that the migration of such workers will be limited to the minimum numbers required to meet domestic labor shortages, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Lyle.)	132
H. Res 335 Aug. 22	Mr. DelaneyRules. Report No. 1301	A resolution providing for the consideration of H. R. 3113, a bill to amend title 28 of the U. S. Code, "Judiciary and Judicial Procedure," and incorporate therein provisions relating to the United States Tax Court, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Delaney.)	137
H. R 175 Mar. 20	Mr. Redden Public Lands. Report No. 1790	A bill to amend the Hawaiian Organic Act so as to reduce the residence qualification in divorce proceedings from 2 years to 1 year. (By Mr. Farrington.) (Objected to Apr. 3, 1950.) (Objected to and stricken from Consent Calendar May 1, 1950.)	184
S. J. Res. 2 Mar. 29	Mr. GossettJudiciary. Report No. 1858	A joint resolution proposing an amendment to the Constitution of the United States providing for the election of President and Vice President. (Failed of passage under suspension July 17, 1950.)	186

HOUSE CALENDAR

1950 H. Res. 679 June 28	Mr. SabathRules. Report No. 2366	A resolution providing for the consideration of H. R. 8137, a bill to confirm and establish the titles of the States to lands beneath navigable waters within State boundaries and to the natural resources within such lands and waters, to provide for the use and control of said lands and resources, and to provide for the use, control, exploration, development, and conservation of certain resources of the Continental Shelf lying outside of State boundaries. (By Mr. Sabath.)	No. 222
H. Res. 673 June 29	Mr. SabathRules. Report No. 2397	A resolution rescinding the action of the House in passing H. J. Res. 494. (By Mr. Baring.)	229
H. J. Res. 506 July 24	Mr. Jones of Alabama Public Works. Report No. 2725	Joint resolution to modify the authority of the White County Bridge Commission created by the act approved Apr. 12, 1941; to authorize said Commission and its successors to purchase or construct, and to maintain and operate, bridges across the Wabash River at various locations and to purchase, maintain, and operate ferries; and for other purposes. (By Mr. Vursell.) (Stricken from Consent Calendar Aug. 7, 1950.)	252
H. Res. 811 Aug. 15	Mr ColmerRules. Report No. 2922	A resolution providing for the consideration of H. R. 9158, a bill to revise, codify, and enact into law, title 21 of the U. S. Code, entitled "Food and Drugs." (By Mr. Colmer.)	265
H. Res. 816 Aug. 17	Mr. Smith of VirginiaRules. Report No. 2954	A resolution providing for the consideration of H. R. 8201, a bill to protect the public with respect to practitioners before administrative agencies. (By Mr. Smith of Virginia.)	272
H. R. 7789 Aug. 7	Mr. McGuire Interstate and Foreign Com- merce. Report No. 2811 (Placed on Consent Calendar No. 684)	A bill to amend the Railway Labor Act and to authorize agreements providing for union membership and agreements for deductions from the wages of carriers' employees for certain purposes and under certain conditions. (By Mr. Crosser.)	294
H. Res. 887 Dec. 20	Mr. Smith of VirginiaRules. Report No. 3229	A resolution providing for the consideration of H. R. 9932, a bill to amend and extend certain provisions of the First War Powers Act, 1941. (By Mr. Smith of Virginia.)	299

3. PRIVATE CALENDAR

Clause 1, rule XVIII: "Third. A calendar of the Committee of the Whole House, to which shall be referred all bills of a private character."

clause 6, rule XXIV:

"6. On the first Tuesday of each month after disposal of such business on the Speaker's table as requires reference only, the Speaker shall direct the Clerk to call the bills and resolutions on the Private Calendar. Should objection be made by two or more Members to the consideration of any bill or resolution so called, it shall be recommitted to the committee which reported the bill or resolution and no reservation of objection shall be entertained by the Speaker. Such bills and resolutions, if considered, shall be considered in the House as in the Committee of the Whole. No other business shall be in order on this day unless the House, by two-thirds vote on motion to dispense therewith, shall otherwise determine. On such motion debate shall be limited to 5 minutes for and 5 minutes against said motion against said motion.

against said motion.

"On the third Tuesday of each month after the disposal of such business on the Speaker's table as requires reference only, the Speaker may direct the Clerk to call the bills and resolutions on the Private Calendar, preference to be given to omnibus bills containing bills or resolutions which have previously been objected to on a call of the Private Calendar. All bills and resolutions on the Private Calendar so called, if considered, shall be considered in the House as in the Committee of the Whole. Should objection be made by two or more Members to the consideration of any bill or resolution other than an omnibus bill, it shall be recommitted to the committee which reported the bill or resolution and no reservation of objection shall be entertained by the Speaker.

"Omnibus bills shall be read for amendment by paragraph, and no amendment shall be in order except to strike out or to reduce amounts of money stated or to provide limitations. Any item or matter stricken from an omnibus bill shall not thereafter during the same session of Congress be included in any omnibus bill.

"Upon passage of any such omnibus bill said bill shall be resolved into the several bills and resolutions

"Upon passage of any such omnibus bill, said bill shall be resolved into the several bills and resolutions of which it is composed and such original bills and resolutions, with any amendments adopted by the House, shall be engrossed where necessary and proceedings thereon had as if said bills and resolutions had been passed in the House severally.

"In the consideration of any complete bill the resolutions had been passed in the House severally."

"In the consideration of any omnibus bill the proceedings as set forth above shall have the same force and effect as if each Senate and House bill or resolution therein contained or referred to were considered by the House as a separate and distinct bill or resolution."

S. 1950 Dec. 7	Mr. Byrne of New York Judiciary. Report No. 3157	An act for the relief of the E. J. Albrecht Co	No. 135
	·		
8 T.)** * ***			

CONSENT CALENDAR

Clause 3, rule XIII:

"3. After a bill has been favorably reported and shall be upon either the House or Union Calendar any Member may file with the Clerk a notice that he desires such bill placed upon a special calendar to be known as the 'Consent Calendar.' On the first and third Mondays of each month immediately after the reading of the Journal, the Speaker shall direct the Clerk to call the bills in numerical order which have been for three legislative days upon the 'Consent Calendar.' Should objection be made to the consideration of any bill so called it shall be carried over on the calendar without prejudice to the next day when the 'Consent Calendar' is again called, and if objected to by three or more Members, it shall immediately be stricken from the calendar, and shall not thereafter during the same session of that Congress be placed again thereon: Provided, That no bill shall be called twice on the same legislative day."

1950 H. R. 8711 June 26	Mr. Murray of Tennessee Post Office and Civil Service. Report No. 2337 (Union Calendar No. 847)	A bill relating to the compensation and leave benefits of officers and employees in the custodial service of the Post Office Department transferred to the General Services Administration under Reorganization Plan No. 18 of 1950. (By Mr. Murray of Tennessee.) (Passed over without prejudice July 10, 1950, July 17, 1950, July 27, 1950, Aug. 7, 1950, Aug. 21, 1950, Sept. 18, 1950; Dec. 4, 1950; Dec. 18, 1950.)	No. 571
H. R. 8883 July 12	Mr. Hobbs Judiciary. Report No. 2539 (Union Calendar No. 910)	A bill to amend sec. 17 of the Contract Settlement Act of 1944 so as to authorize the payment of fair compensation to persons contracting to deliver certain strategic or critical minerals or metals in cases of failure to recover reasonable costs, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Walter). (Passed over without prejudice July 27, 1950, Aug. 7, 1950, Aug. 21, 1950, Sept. 18, 1950; Dec. 4, 1950; Dec. 18, 1950.)	626
H. R. 7789 Aug. 7	Mr. McGuire Interstate and Foreign Com- merce. Report No. 2811 (House Calendar No. 294)	A bill to amend the Railway Labor Act and to authorize agreements providing for union membership and agreements for deductions from the wages of carriers' employees for certain purposes and under certain conditions. (By Mr. Crosser.) (Passed over without prejudice Aug. 21, 1950, Sept. 18, 1950; Dec. 4, 1950; Dec. 18, 1950.)	684
H. R. 8927 Aug. 7	Mr. Smathers Foreign Affairs. Report No. 2341 (Union Calendar No. 851)	A bill to authorize aid to needy American nationals in connection with their repatriation from foreign countries, and for other purposes. (By Mr. Smathers.) (Passed over without prejudice Aug. 21, 1950; Sept. 18, 1950; Dec. 4, 1950; Dec. 18, 1950.)	685
S. 1837 Aug. 24	Mr. Beckworth Interstate and Foreign Com- merce. Report No. 2985 (Union Calendar No. 1027)	An act to amend the Trading With the Enemy Act. (Passed over without prejudice Sept. 18, 1950; Dec. 4, 1950; Dec. 18, 1950.)	710
H. R. 9715 Sept. 21	Mr. Hart Merchant Marine and Fisheries. Report No. 3131 Union Calendar No. 1080)	A bill to amend sec. 1205 of title XII of the Merchant Marine Act 1936, as amended. (By Mr. Weichel.) (Passed over without prejudice Dec. 4, 1950; Dec. 18, 1950.)	736

CALENDAR OF MOTIONS TO DISCHARGE COMMITTEES

Clause 4, rule XXVII:

"4. A Member may present to the Clerk a motion in writing to discharge a committee from the consideration of a public bill or resolution which has been referred to it 30 days prior thereto (but only one motion may be presented for each bill or resolution). Under this rule it shall also be in order for a Member to file a motion to discharge the Committee on Rules from further consideration of any resolution providing either a special order of business, or a special rule for the consideration of any public bill or resolution favorably reported by a standing committee, or a special rule for the consideration of a public bill or resolution which has remained in a standing committee 30 or more days without action: Provided, That said resolution from which it is moved to discharge the Committee on Rules has been referred to that committee at least 7 days prior to the filing of the motion to discharge. The motion shall be placed in the custody of the Clerk, who shall arrange some convenient place for the signature of Members. A signature may be withdrawn by a Member in writing at any time before the motion is entered on the Journal. When a majority of the total membership of the House shall have signed the motion, it shall be entered on the Journal, printed with the signatures thereto in the Congressional Record, and referred

Journal. When a majority of the total membership of the House shall have signed the motion, it shall be entered on the Journal, printed with the signatures thereto in the Congressional Record, and referred to the Calendar of Motions to Discharge Committees.

"On the second and fourth Mondays of each month, except during the last 6 days of any session of Congress, immediately after the approval of the Journal, any Member who has signed a motion to discharge which has been on the calendar at least 7 days prior thereto, and seeks recognition, shall be recognized for the purpose of calling up the motion, and the House shall proceed to its consideration in the manner herein provided without intervening motion except one motion to adjourn. Recognition for the motions shall be in the order in which they have been entered on the Journal.

"When any motion under this rule shall be called up, the bill or resolution shall be read by title

"When any motion under this rule shall be called up, the bill or resolution shall be read by title only. After 20 minutes' debate, one-half in favor of the proposition and one-half in opposition thereto, the House shall proceed to vote on the motion to discharge. If the motion prevails to discharge the Committee on Rules from any resolution pending before the committee, the House shall immediately vote on the adoption of said resolution, the Speaker not entertaining any dilatory or other intervening motion except one motion to adjourn, and, if said resolution is adopted, then the House shall immediately proceed to its execution. If the motion prevails to discharge one of the standing committees of the House from any public bill or resolution pending before the committee, it shall then be in order for any Member who signed the motion to move that the House proceed to the immediate consideration of such bill or resolution (such motion not being debatable), and such motion is hereby made of high privilege; and if the House, and if unfinished before adjournment of the day on which it is called up, it shall remain the unfinished business until it is fully disposed of. Should the House by vote decide against the immediate consideration of such bill or resolution, it shall be referred to its proper calendar and be entitled to the same rights and privileges that it would have had had the committee to which it was referred duly reported same to the House for its consideration: Provided, That when any perfected motion to discharge a committee from the consideration of any public bill or resolution has once been acted upon by the House it shall not be in order to entertain during the same session of Congress any other motion for the discharge from that committee of said measure, or from any other committee of any other such bill or resolution, in order that such action by the House on a motion to discharge shall be res adjudicata for the remainder of that session: Provided further, That if before any one motion to dischar

Motion No. and date entered	Title	Committee	Motion filed by—	Calenda No.
1950				
		·	-	

PUBLIC LAWS AND RESOLUTIONS

EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESS

Law No. and Bill No.	Law No. and Bill No.	Law No. and Bill No.	Law No. and BILL No.	Law No. and Bill No.
BILL No. S. J. Res. 16	64H. J. Res. 91 65H. R. 2440 66S. J. Res. 42 67S. 1185 68S. 460 69S. 461 70S. 812 71H. R. 2632 72H. R. 3762 73S. 1704 74S. J. Res. 61 75S. 326 76H. R. 3704 77H. R. 3259 78H. J. Res. 200 79H. R. 3259 78H. J. Res. 200 79H. R. 3415 83H. R. 2566 84H. R. 2566 84H. R. 3341 89H. R. 1357 88H. R. 3341 89H. R. 3341 99H. R. 3344 92H. R. 3344 93H. R. 3344 93.	BILL No. 127_S. 1135 128_S. 979 129_S. 1659 130_H. R. 263 131_H. R. 4516 132_S. 55 133_H. R. 3444 134_H. R. 3967 135_H. R. 1771 136_H. R. 4392 137_H. J. Res. 276 138_S. 257 139_S. 1089 140_H. R. 1837 141_H. R. 3333 142_H. R. 4332 143_H. R. 4471 144_S. 1794 144_S. 1794 145_H. R. 3082 146_H. R. 3997 147_H. J. Res. 235 148_S. 1433 149_H. R. 3083 151_H. R. 3084 155_H. R. 3084 155_H. R. 3085 166_H. R. 4878 157_H. J. Res. 284 155_H. R. 5044 156_H. R. 3198 159_H. R. 3549 160_H. R. 3198 159_H. R. 3549 160_H. R. 3198 159_H. R. 3549 160_H. R. 5100 161_H. R. 2282 162_H. J. Res. 228 163_H. R. 4252 164_H. R. 3151 165_H. R. 3549 160_H. R. 5100 161_H. R. 5100 161_H. R. 520 168_S. 1042 169_H. R. 3517 177_S. 1070 172_S. 1168 173_S. 1688 174_H. J. Res. 277 175_S. 70 176_S. J. Res. 114	BILL No. 190_H. J. Res. 298 191_H. R. 3901 192_S. 276 193_H. R. 4646 194_S. 266 195_S. 811 196_H. J. Res. 329 197_S. 256 198_H. R. 3512 200_H. R. 4022 201_H. R. 4705 202_S. 1742 203_H. J. Res. 170 204_H. R. 2799 205_H. R. 4963 206_H. R. 459 207_H. R. 4566 208_H. R. 2021 209_H. R. 2417 210_H. R. 5238 211_S. 1184 212_S. 1459 213_S. 1505 214_S. 2030 215_H. J. Res. 327 216_H. R. 5632 217_S. 1505 214_S. 2030 215_H. J. Res. 327 216_H. J. Res. 327 216_H. J. Res. 327 216_H. J. Res. 327 216_H. J. Res. 327 220_S. 1575 221_H. J. Res. 188 222_S. 1076 223_S. 1136 224_S. 1285 225_S. 1745 226_S. 1745 226_S. 1278 228_H. R. 2290 229_H. R. 3982 230_S. 1918 231_H. R. 91 232_H. R. 3756 233_H. R. 2661 233_H. R. 2572 234_H. R. 3551 235_H. R. 3756 238_H. R. 1750 233_H. R. 2662 234_H. R. 3575 238_H. R. 3756 238_H. R. 3756 238_H. R. 3756 238_H. R. 154 239_H. R. 5655 238_H. R. 5655	253_S. 1949 254_S. 1977 255_H. R. 2869 256_H. R. 4510 257_H. R. 1516 258_H. R. 2634 259_H. R. 3417 260_H. R. 3193 261_H. R. 5114 262_H. R. 1997 263_H. R. 3440 264_S. 855 265_S. J. Res. 3 266_H. R. 4177 267_H. R. 997 268_H. R. 3825 269_S. 974 270_S. 259 271_H. R. 5086 272_S. 1962 273_S. 2391 274_H. R. 781 275_H. R. 2859 271_H. R. 2859 276_H. R. 2877 277_H. R. 2859 276_H. R. 2877 277_H. R. 2859 276_H. R. 2877 277_H. R. 4498 278_S. 1859 278_S. 1859 279_S. 1859 279_S. 1859 279_S. 1859 279_S. 1859 279_H. R. 3071 281_S. 2298 282_H. R. 807 283_S. 1250 284_H. R. 3637 291_H. R. 5020 292_H. R. 4073 293_H. R. 4208 294_H. R. 5520 295_H. R. 5530 296_H. R. 5530 296_H. R. 5520 297_H. R. 5530 298_H. J. Res. 338 299_S. 3300_H. R. 5620 297_H. R. 5520 298_H. J. Res. 338 299_S. 3300_H. R. 5520
51H. J. Res. 160 52S. 851 53H. R. 1755 54H. R. 164 55H. R. 779 56H. R. 4152 57H. R. 1401 58S. 796 59S. 635 60H. R. 1741 61S. 270 62H. J. Res. 226 63H. R. 3932	114_S. 1557 115_H. R. 3754 116_S. 1129 117_H. R. 1337 118_H. R. 5060 119_H. R. 4046 120_S. J. Res. 55 121_H. R. 4583 122_H. R. 1338 123_S. 1023 124_S. 1127 125_S. 1131 126_S. 1132	177_H. R. 858 178_H. R. 2737 179_H. R. 4016 180_S. 1359 181_S. 863 182_S. 937 183_S. 1280 184_S. 1639 185_S. 255 186_S. 447 187_S. 1279 188_S. 2010 189_H. R. 2104	240H. R. 5831 241H. J. Res. 242 242H. R. 2214 243H. R. 5034 244H. J. Res. 208 245H. R. 1892 246H. J. Res. 339 247H. R. 242 248H. R. 2197 249H. R. 2740 250H. R. 4948 251S. J. Res. 79 252H. R. 5188	303H. R. 2170 304H. R. 3197 305H. J. Res. 348 306H. R. 3829 307H. R. 1211 308H. R. 1824 309H. J. Res. 295 310H. R. 2944 311H. R. 3851 312H. R. 5773 313H. R. 524 314H. P. 540 315H. R. 2015

43

PUBLIC LAWS AND RESOLUTIONS

Law No. and Bill No.	Law No. and Bill No.	Law No. and Bill No.	Law No. and Bill No.	Law No. and Bill Ņo.	
16H. R. 2619	389H. J. Res. 230	459H. R. 2023	532H. R. 7635	605S. J. Res. 17	
17H. R. 2678 18H. R. 4050	390H. R. 162 391H. R. 2186	460H. R. 6670 461S. 88	533H. R. 8578 534H. R. 7341	606H. R. 536 607H. R. 439	
19_H. R. 4875	392_H. R. 2296	462_S. 493	535H. R. 7797	608_S. J. Res. 18	
20H. R. 5465	393H. R. 5856	463S. 1283	536S. 3118	609S. 387	
21H. R. 5670	394H J. Res. 340	464S. 3159	537S. 1959	610S. 259	
22H. R. 5310 23H. R. 5342	395H. R. 3155 396H. R. 3793	465S. J. Res. 161	538S. 2117 539S. 2274	611S. 3583 612S. 2086	
24_H. R. 2437	397_H. R. 4966	467S. 1746	540S. 2969	613S. 222	
25H. R. 3420	398H. R. 4967	468H. R. 7207	541S. 3226	614S. 265	
26H. R. 3926	399H. R. 4968	469S. 1543	542H. R. 4892	615S. 363	
27H. R. 4830 28H. R. 4943	400H. R. 5191 401H. R. 5459	470S. 3084 471H. J. Res. 398	543H. R. 5913 544H. R. 6406	616H. R. 856 617S. 44	
29_H. R. 5895	402_H. R. 5490	472_H. R. 3946	545H. R. 6552	618 S. 204	
30S. 2085	403H. R. 5601	473S. 2559	546H. R. 6632	619S. 220	
31H. R. 554 32H. R. 4585	404S. 2360	474S. 2734 475S. 2246	547H. R. 7866	620S. 250 621S. 380	
32H. R. 4585 33H. R. 4986	405H. R. 4000 406H. R. 4090	475S. 2246 476S. J. Res. 166	548S. 1719 549S. 1739	622H. R. 586	
34H. R. 1950	407_H. R. 4686	477_H. J. Res. 454	550S. 3093	623_H. R. 747	
35H. R. 1694	408H. R. 5170	478H. R. 5839	551H. R. 4641	624S. 393	
36S. 2042 37H, R. 2538	409H. R. 5489 410H. R. 5934	479H. R. 3205 480H. R. 4229	552H. R. 5103	625H. J. Res. 51 626S. 286	
38H. R. 2876	410H. R. 5934 411H. R. 6109	481_H. R. 5503	553H. R. 5166 554H. R. 5511	627_H. J. Res. 51	
39_H.R. 5598	412_H. R. 6230	482_H. R. 5951	555H. R. 4567	628_H. R. 94	
40H. R. 4029	413H. R. 6281	483H. R. 1726	556H. R. 3480	629H. R. 439	
41H. R. 4708 42H. R. 4767	414S. 1578 415S. 1267	484H. R. 2554 485H. R. 5921	557H. R. 4509 558H. R. 4969	630H. R. 727 631H. R. 870	
43H. R. 5300	416S. 1580	486_H. R. 6475	559_H. R. 5872	632S. 231	
44_H.R. 5764	417_H. R. 212	487H. R. 33	560H. R. 7147	633S. 235	
45H. R. 2418	418H. R. 4586	488H. R. 4070	561H. R. 7700	634S. 277	
46S. 934 47S. 2372	419H. R. 5184 420H. R. 6303	489H. R. 4316 490H. R. 3150	562_H. R. 7888 563_H. R. 7984	635S. 337 636S. 365	
48_S. J. Res. 53	421H. R. 6305	491_H. R. 3482	564S. 2440	637S. J. Res. 14	
49H. R. 6022	422S. 2668	492H. R. 4285	565H. R. 829	638H. R. 15	
50H. R. 3838	423H. R. 2960	493H. R. 4289	566H. R 5332	639H. R. 275	
51H, R. 5007 52S. 2116	424S. 2382 425H. R. 3826	494H. R. 4408 495H. R. 6539	567H. R. 5556 568H. R. 2386	640H. R. 328 641H. R. 390	
53_H. R. 4381	426_H. J. Res. 302	496_H. R. 2895	569H. R. 5920	642H. R. 438	
54H. R. 5328	427_H. J. Res. 373	497_H. R. 6354	570S. 2335	643H. R. 599	
55H. R. 3734 56H. R. 165	428H. R. 4495 429H. R. 5931	498H. R. 7846 499S. 930	571H. R. 7057 572S. J. Res. 190	644H. R. 601	
56H. R. 165 57H. R. 3191	429H. R. 5931 430H. R. 6427	499S. 930 500H. R. 6553	573_H. R. 7440	645H. R. 629 646H. R. 697	
58H. R. 6008	431_S. 1479	501_H. R. 6825	574_S. 3181	647H. R. 721	
59H. R. 1689	432S. 1825	502H. R. 4393	575H. R. 7579	648H. R. 733	
60H. R. 160 61H. R. 2514	433H. R. 3699 434H. R. 4146	503S. 2853 504S. 3117	576H. R. 6743 577H. R. 8270	649H. R. 766 650H. R. 767	
62_H. R. 86	435H. R. 5305	505H. J. Res. 455	578_H. J. Res. 480	651H. R. 797	
63H. R. 195	436H. R. 6301	506_H. R. 4080	579H.R. 6567	652_H. R. 798	
64H. R. 5956	437H. J. Res. 33	507S. 247	580H. R. 7889	653H. R. 851	
65H. R. 6213 66S. 443	438S. 2404 439H. R. 5345	508S. 1069 509S. 2590	581H. R. 8198 582S. 3639	654H. R. 861 655H. R. 917	
67S. 939	440H. R. 219	510S. 2874	583H. R. 8567	656S. 365	
68S. 2226		511S. 3255	584_S. 3771	657H. R. 562	
69H. R. 1370	SECOND SESSION	512_S. J. Res. 138	585H. J. Res. 492	658H. R. 624	
70H. R. 2369 71H. R. 2517	441_H. J. Res. 184	513S. 277 514H. R. 5876	586H. R. 7058 587S. 1165	659H. R. 895 660S. J. Res. 13	
72H. R. 4059	442_H. R. 6212	515_S. J. Res. 176	588S. 3258	661S. 64	
73H. R. 4749	443H. R. 322	516H. R. 5472	589 S.	662S. 176	
74H. R. 5319	444H. R. 2585	517_H. J. Res. 466	590S. 3550	663S. 358	
75_H.R. 5674 76_H.R. 6185	445S. 1282 446H. R. 4387	518_S. 3396 519_H. R. 1151	591S. 3571 592S. 3776	664_S. 44 665_S. 299	
77H. J. Res. 353	447S. 2319	520H. R. 2783	593_H. R. 3783	666S. 383	
76H. R. 5268	448H. R. 5486	521H. R. 6171	594H. R. 4895	667S. 383	
798. 489	449S. 1990	522H. R. 4433	595H. R. 5002	668 S. 309	
81S. 614 81S. 1232	450S. 2681 451H. R. 7220	523S. 2350 524H. R. 1354	596H. R. 5943 597S. 2269	669H. R. 805 670S.	
82 8 1994	451R. R. 7220 452S. 2328	524H. R. 5097	597S. 2209 598H. R. 4692	671H. R. 219	
888. 1542	453S. 2364	526H. R. 2387	599H. R. 6826	672H. R. 507	
848 . 1829	454S. 2436	527H. R. 4732	600S. 3336	673H. R. 552	
			EDT H D 400E	671 LID 776	
85 S 2290	455H, R, 4406	528H. R. 8199	601_H.R. 4295	674H. R. 776	
86. S. 2290 86. S. 2316 87. S. J. Res. 134 88. H. R. 6259	455H, R, 4400 456S, 2541 457S, 576	528_H. R. 8199 529_H. J. Res. 476 530_S. J. Res. 183	602_S. 2348 603_S. J. Res. 170	675H. R. 813 676S. 208	

44
PUBLIC LAWS AND RESOLUTIONS

LAW No. AND	Law No. and	LAW No. AND	Law No. and	Law No. and
BILL No.	Bill No.	BILL No.	Bill No.	Bill No.
378. S. 3380 379. S. 3859 380. H. R. 6073 381. H. R. 6533 382. S. 2863 383. S. 3520 384. H. R. 7260 387. H. R. 7260 387. H. J. Res. 453 388. S. 2018 389. H. R. 4788 390. H. R. 4942 491. H. R. 6454 492. S. 2591 493. H. R. 7695 594. S. 3584 497. S. 3644 397. S. 3644 397. S. 3644 397. S. 3644 397. S. 3644 397. S. 3675 398. H. R. 6104 700. H. R. 9074 701. H. J. Res. 501 702. S. J. Res. 193 703. H. J. Res. 496 706. H. R. 1610 707. H. R. 4117 708. H. R. 4117 708. H. R. 4117 708. H. R. 4117 708. H. R. 422 709. H. R. 7431 710. H. R. 8792 711. H. R. 8454 712. H. R. 8923 713. H. R. 1922 714. H. R. 8414 715. H. R. 7043 716. H. R. 7043 717. S. 1858 718. H. R. 7043 719. H. R. 7062 721. H. R. 8923 731. H. R. 7043 715. H. R. 7043 716. H. R. 7062 721. H. R. 7869 725. H. R. 7869 725. H. R. 7869 726. H. J. Res. 434 727. H. R. 2121 729. H. R. 7869 731. H. R. 7155 730. H. R. 7209 731. H. R. 7146 744. H. R. 7489 744. H. R. 7489 744. H. R. 7489 744. H. R. 7489 744. H. R. 7489 745. S. J. Res. 518 742. H. R. 7677 743. S. J. Res. 518 742. H. R. 7677 743. S. J. Res. 518 744. H. R. 7489 745. S. J. Res. 518 747. H. R. 8417 747. H. R. 8417 748. H. R. 8417 749. H. J. Res. 518 749. H. R. 7697 741. H. R. 8417 744. H. R. 8417 745. S. J. Res. 518 747. H. R. 8417 748. H. R. 8417 749. H. J. Res. 518 749. H. R. 8417 749. H. J. Res. 518 740. S. 2423 741. H. R. 8417 744. H. R. 8417 745. S. J. Res. 518 747. H. R. 8417 748. H. R. 8417 749. H. J. Res. 518 749. H. R. 8417	751_H. R. 9134 752_H. J. Res. 537 753_S. 2901 754_S. 3959 755_H. R. 210 756_H. R. 3278 757_H. R. 6339 758_H. R. 8619 759_H. R. 7786 760_H. R. 4800 761_H. R. 4800 761_H. R. 7840 762_S. 456 763_S. 2484 764_S. 2633 765_H. R. 2887 766_H. R. 6343 767_H. R. 7265 768_H. R. 7247 769_H. R. 7941 770_S. 3659 771_S. 4059 771_S. J. Res. 163 773_H. R. 9176 775_S. 3546 774_H. R. 9176 775_S. 3546 774_H. R. 9176 775_S. 3546 776_S. 4029 781_H. R. 7302 781_H. R. 8028 782_H. J. Res. 385 783_H. R. 8594 784_H. R. 9038 785_S. 192 786_S. 3934 787_S. 3049 788_H. R. 9038 785_S. 192 786_S. 3934 787_S. 3049 788_H. R. 6217 792_H. R. 5941 791_H. R. 6217 792_H. R. 5941 793_H. R. 6986 794_H. R. 7990 795_H. J. Res. 536 796_S. 3664 800_H. R. 7990 795_H. J. Res. 536 796_S. 3664 800_H. R. 799 804_H. R. 8534 810_H. R. 8534 811_H. R. 8534 812_H. R. 8534 813_H. R. 8534	824_H. R. 4901 825_H. R. 5679 826_H. R. 5810 827_H. R. 8458 828_H. R. 9362 830_H. R. 9430 831_H. R. 9430 832_S. 3136 833_S. 3706 834_H. R. 2401 835_H. R. 5101 836_H. R. 7722 837_H. R. 7934 838_S. 3727 839_H. R. 163 840_H. R. 8677 842_H. R. 8677 842_H. R. 8677 842_H. R. 8874 843_H. R. 9526 844_S. 1507 845_S. 2801 846_S. 2875 847_S. 3123 848_S. 3517 849_S. 4088 850_S. 4136 851_H. R. 1920 852_H. R. 6480 856_H. R. 9399 863_H. R. 9455 864_S. 2195 866_S. 3960 861_H. R. 9399 863_H. R. 9455 864_S. 2699 866_S. 3000 867_S. 3504 868_H. R. 9399 863_H. R. 9455 864_S. 2699 866_H. R. 9399 866_H. R. 9399 863_H. R. 9399 864_H. R. 9399 863_H. R. 9399 863_H. R. 9399 863_H. R. 9399 863_H. R. 9399 864_H. R. 9399 865_H. R. 9399 866_H. R. 9399 866_H. R. 9399 866_H. R. 9399 866_H. R. 9399 867_S. 2513 880_S. J. Res. 207 881_H. R. 9840 875_H. R. 9840 875_S. 3263 888_S. 3654 889_S. 3654	897S. 4234 898H. R. 2733 899H. R. 2734 900H. R. 4579 901H. R. 5487 902H. R. 8821 904H. R. 9272 905H. R. 9284 906S. 3357 907H. R. 9913 908H. J. Res. 554 909H. R. 9827 910H. R. 9823 911H. R. 9920 912S. 1281 913H. R. 9832 914S. 3295 916H. R. 8349 917S. 1122 918H. R. 7303 919H. R. 9794 920H. R. 9798 921S. 4266	

EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESS

46

LAW No. A BILL No.		LAW No. BILL NO		LAW No. BILL N		LAW No. BILL No		LAW No. A	
316H. R.	605	387S.	563	461H. R.	2719	535H. R.	6462	609H. R.	7199
317H. R.	734 3499	388S. 389S.	$\frac{914}{2520}$	462H. R. 463H. R.	$\begin{array}{c} 3536 \\ 4164 \end{array}$	536H. R. 537H. R.	$\begin{array}{c} 6485 \\ 6793 \end{array}$	610H. R. 611H. R.	$\begin{array}{c} 7254 \\ 7362 \end{array}$
318H. R. 319H. R.	4777	390S.	229	464H. R.	4720	538H. R.	6942	612H. R.	7416
320H. R.	1033	391S.	321	465H. R.	6051	539H. R.	7084	613H. R.	7656
321H. R.	1447	392S.	204	466H. R.	3494	540H. R.	7173	614H. R.	7658
322_H. R.	$1794 \\ 2457$	393S. 394S.	$\frac{1394}{1447}$	467S. 468S.	$\frac{1145}{2071}$	541H. R. 542H. R.	$\begin{array}{c} 7338 \\ 7410 \end{array}$	615H. R. 616S.	$\begin{array}{c} 7682 \\ 1484 \end{array}$
323H. R. 324H. R.	3081	395S.	1413	469S.	$\frac{2071}{2258}$	543H. R.	7427	617H. R.	5682
325H. R.	3598	396S.	471	470S.	2308	544. H. R.	7485	618H. R.	6692
326H. R.	5582	397S.	1310	471S.	2427	545H. R.	1103	619S.	1637
327_H. R.	752	398S.	1552	472S. 473S.	$\frac{2431}{2443}$	546H. R. 547H. R.	$\frac{4996}{1047}$	620S. 621S.	$2510 \\ 2511$
328H. R. 329H. R.	4564 5375	399S. 400S.	$\begin{array}{c} 1737 \\ 1764 \end{array}$	474S.	$\begin{array}{c} 2443 \\ 2568 \end{array}$	548H. R.	1272	622S.	$\frac{2511}{2551}$
330. H. R.	2928	401S.	2125	475S.	3122	549H. R.	1627	623S.	2552
	1458	402S.	2429	476S.	2479	550H. R.	5199	624S.	2714
332H. R.	5539 5851	403 - S.	$\begin{array}{c} 609 \\ 212 \end{array}$	477S. 478H. R.	$\begin{array}{c} 469 \\ 6329 \end{array}$	551H. R. 552H. R.	$\begin{array}{c} 5639 \\ 6364 \end{array}$	625S.	$\frac{3029}{3128}$
333H. R. 334S.	1834	404S. 405S.	507	479H. R.	6655	553H. R.	6490	627S.	3130
335H. R.	·733	406S.	738	480H. R.	1285	554H. R.	7082	628H. R.	5979
336H. R.	1474	407S.	2084	481S.	947	555H. R.	7092	629H. R.	5355
337S. 338S.	$\begin{array}{c} 627 \\ 76 \end{array}$	408S. 409S.	$\begin{array}{c} 44 \\ 1305 \end{array}$	482S. 483S.	$\begin{array}{c} 1510 \\ 1798 \end{array}$	556H. R. 557H. R.	$7256 \\ 7279$	630S. 631S.	118 330
339H. R.	1637	410S.	46	484S.	2646	558H. R.	$7\overline{2}8\overline{3}$	632S.	1452
340H. R.	4414	411H. R.	6656	485S.	1863	559H. R.	7313	633S.	2107
341H. R.	4789	412S.	2911	486S.	$\begin{array}{c} 2385 \\ 274 \end{array}$	560H. R.	7560	634S. 635S.	$\begin{array}{c} 2265 \\ 2556 \end{array}$
342H. J. Res 343H. R.	3816	413H. R. 414H. R.	$\begin{array}{c} 4342 \\ 633 \end{array}$	487S. 488S.	1423	561H. R. 562H. R.	$\begin{array}{c} 7778 \\ 5150 \end{array}$	636S.	2629
344S.	1660	415H. R.	1699	489S.	1856	563H. R.	7194	637H. R.	2230
345H. R.	3718	416H. R.	3306	490S.	2108	564S.	1146	638H. R.	5846
346H. R.	4042 5105	417H. R.	$\frac{3309}{3315}$	491H. R. 492H. R.	$\frac{5126}{5295}$	565S. 566H. R.	$\frac{2070}{3675}$	639H. R. 640S.	$\frac{6934}{2309}$
347H. R. 348H. R.	1028	418H. R. 419H. R.	5361	493H. R.	7966	567S.	1769	641H. R.	5019
349H. R.	3300	420H. R.	3319	494S.	356	568H. R.	69 7	642S.	1672
350H. R.	5354	421H. R.	4411	495S.	404	569H. R.	2224	643H. R.	1606
351S. 352S.	509 1560	422H. R. 423H. R.	$\frac{5341}{3462}$	496S. 497S.	749 977	570H. R. 571H. R.	$4747 \\ 4781$	644H. R. 645S.	$\begin{array}{c} 1169 \\ 381 \end{array}$
353H. R.	6007	424H. R.	3769	498S.	1693	572_H. R.	6163	646S.	2575
~ ~		425H. R.	3924	499S.	1929	573_H. R.	4960	647S.	587
Second Sessi	ON	426H. R.	$\begin{array}{c} 4502 \\ 5704 \end{array}$	500S. 501S.	$2338 \\ 2156$	574H, R. 575H, R.	$\begin{array}{c} 4100 \\ 4163 \end{array}$	648S. 649S.	848 1 347
354H. R.	746	427H. R. 428H. R.	6093	502S.	2611	576H. R.	3009	650S.	1869
355H. R.	4106	429H. R.	3138	503S.	3090	577H. R.	3018	651S.	2462
356S.	1801	430H. R.	3010	504H. R. 505H. R.	589	578H. R.	5541	652S.	2662
357S. J. Res. 358S.	105 570	431H. R. 432H. R.	$\begin{array}{c} 4380 \\ 5753 \end{array}$	506H. R.	$\begin{array}{c} 1124 \\ 1482 \end{array}$	579H. R. 580H. R.	$\begin{array}{c} 6589 \\ 7096 \end{array}$	653S. 654S.	$2682 \\ 2735$
359S.	1003	433H. R.	6282	507_H. R.	1492	581H. R.	7315	655S.	3007
360S.	736	434H. R.	6283	508H. R.	1866	582H. R.	2705	656S.	1304
3618.	1702	435H. R.	6345	509H. R.	$\begin{array}{c} 3527 \\ 3672 \end{array}$	583H. R.	2803	657S. 658S.	$\begin{array}{c} 2231 \\ 2349 \end{array}$
362S. 363S.	$\frac{1924}{753}$	436H. R. 437H. R.	$\begin{array}{c} 6694 \\ 6695 \end{array}$	510H. R. 511H. R.	3996	584H. R. 585H. R.	$\begin{array}{c} 4371 \\ 6747 \end{array}$	659S.	$\begin{array}{c} 2349 \\ 2745 \end{array}$
364S.	1534	438H. R.	715	512H. R.	4015	586H. R.	7363	660S.	2795
365S.	1915	439H. R.	1487	513H. R.	6371	587H. R.	6756	661S.	557
366S.	$\frac{2100}{2114}$	440H. R. 441H. R.	$\frac{1871}{2591}$	514H. R. 515H. R.	$6385 \\ 6521$	588H. R. 589H. R.	6787 6880	662H, R. 663S.	$\frac{3532}{2079}$
367S. 368S.	2119	442_H. R.	$\frac{2551}{3771}$	516H. R.	6577	590H. R.	6894	664S.	$\begin{array}{c} 2013 \\ 2277 \end{array}$
369H. R.	587	443H. R.	4959	517H. R.	6689	591H. R.	7035	665S.	2296
370S.	1019	444H. R.	6003	518H. R.	6991	592H. R.	7047	666S.	2676
371S. 372S.	$\begin{array}{c} 1048 \\ 1054 \end{array}$	445H. R. 446H. R.	$6696 \\ 1600$	519H. R. 520H. R.	$\begin{array}{c} 7013 \\ 7094 \end{array}$	593H. R. 594H. R.	$\begin{array}{c} 7050 \\ 7292 \end{array}$	667S. 668S.	38 2 841
373S.	1088	447_H. R.	5276	521H. R.	7255	595H. R.	1609	669S.	976
374S.	1166	448H. R.	4857	522H. R.	7609	596S.	2397	670S.	$\boldsymbol{1262}$
375S.	1446	449H. R.	1861	523H. R.	7708	597H. R.	714	671_S.	$\frac{1792}{2077}$
376S. 377S.	$\begin{array}{c} 777 \\ 1096 \end{array}$	450H. R. 451H. R.	1862 5580	524H. R. 525H. R.	1110 11 7 0	598H. R. 599H. R.	$\begin{array}{c} 1038 \\ 1082 \end{array}$	672S. 673H. R	$\begin{array}{c} 2077 \\ 3506 \end{array}$
378S.	2031	452H. R.	2919	526H. R.	1275	600H. R.	2226	674S.	1049
379S.	485	453H. R.	5609	527H. R.	1602	601H. R.	3254	675S.	1779
380S.	1604	454H. R.	5610	528H. R.	4011	602H. R.	$\begin{array}{c} 4532 \\ 4903 \end{array}$	676S. 677S.	$2240 \\ 2243$
381S. 382S.	1353 1916	455H. R. 456H. R.	5611 5860	529H. R. 530H. R.	$\begin{array}{c} 5017 \\ 5581 \end{array}$	603H. R.	4903 6652	678S.	$\begin{array}{c} 2243 \\ 2442 \end{array}$
383S.	309	457H. R.	597	531H. R.	5709	605H. R.	6691	679S.	301 2
384S.	1449	458S.	621	532H. R.	6271	606H. R.	7065	680H. R.	1626
385S. 386S.	1933 48 1	459H. R. 460H. R.	$1024 \\ 2351$	533H. R. 534H. R.	$\begin{array}{c} 6344 \\ 6414 \end{array}$	607H. R. 608H. R.	7066 7073	681H. R. 682H. R.	2258 3305
JUU 3 2 7 1 1	201	100	2001	AVI	J.1.1	JUU 146	0.0		3000

47

Law No. Bill N		LAW No. 2 BILL NO		Law No. Bill No		Law No. Bill No		Law No. a Bill No	
683H. R. 684H. R. 685H. R. 685H. R. 686H. R. 687H. R. 689H. R. 690H. R. 691H. R. 692H. R. 693H. R. 694H. R. 695H. R. 696H. R. 700H. R. 701H. R. 702H. R. 702H. R. 704H. R. 705H. R. 705H. R. 705H. R. 706H. R. 707H. R. 708H. R. 709H. R. 709H. R. 701S. 711S. 711S. 712S. 713S. 714S. 715S. 714S. 715S. 716S. 717S. 718S. 719S. 721S. 722S. 723S. 724H. R. 725H. R. 725H. R. 725H. R. 726H. R. 727S. 731S. 731S. 731S. 732S. 734H. R. 735H. R. 735H. R. 736H. R. 737H. R. 737H. R. 737H. R. 738H. R. 739H. R. 739H. R. 739H. R. 731S. 731S. 731S. 732S. 734H. R. 735H. R. 736H. R. 737H. R. 737H. R. 737H. R. 738H. R. 739H. R. 739H. R. 739H. R.	4141 5252 5799 6270 6697 6699 6703 6709 67046 8287 8519 2535 3394 4041 4309 4601 6644 6994 7392 7815 8119 8604 298 1491 1942 2183 2264 2608 2866 2934 3163 2950 1419 1573 2253 2254 2464 5110 920 1059 1419 1551 1573 2723 1854 2462 5849 7072 7074 7078 7074 7078 7072 7074 7078 7072 7074 7078 7072 7074 7078 7072 7074 7078 7072 7074 7078 7070 7074 7078 7079 7074 7078 7079 7074 7078 7079 7074 7078 7079 7074 7078 7079 7074 7078 7070 7074 7078 7079 7074 7074 7078 7079 7074	BILL No 756. H. R. 757. H. R. 758. H. R. 759. H. R. 760. H. R. 761. H. R. 762. H. R. 763. H. R. 763. H. R. 764. H. R. 765. H. R. 766. H. R. 767. H. R. 777. H. R. 771. S. 772. S. 773. S. 774. R. 775. H. R. 776. H. R. 776. H. R. 778. H. R. 778. H. R. 779. H. R. 781. H. R. 782. H. R. 784. S. 785. H. R. 785. H. R. 786. H. R. 787. H. R. 787. H. R. 788. H. R. 789. H. R. 790. H. R. 791. H. R. 791. H. R. 792. H. R. 793. H. R. 794. S. 795. H. R. 795. H. R. 796. H. R. 797. H. R. 798. H. R. 799. H. R. 791. H. R. 791. H. R. 791. H. R. 792. H. R. 793. H. R. 794. S. 795. H. R. 795. H. R. 796. H. R. 797. H. R. 798. H. R. 799. H. R. 799. H. R. 801. H. R. 802. H. R. 803. H. R. 804. H. R. 805. H. R. 806. H. R. 807. H. R. 808. H. R.	8183 8289 8361 8381 8382 8451 8500 8581 8583 8600 5470 7783 503 1529 2565 2991 2851 3330 4628 5221 5947 6198 6458 6458 6458 7721 7226 73805 5566 6066 6758 7071 7228 7564 8117 2655 1991 2655 1993 2	829 - H. R. 830 - H. R. 831 - H. R. 832 - H. R. 832 - H. R. 835 - H. R. 835 - H. R. 836 - H. R. 837 - S. 838 - H. R. 840 - S. 841 - S. 842 - S. 841 - S. 842 - S. 845 - S. 845 - S. 855 - S. 855 - S. 855 - S. 856 - S. 857 - S. 857 - S. 857 - S. 867 - S. 868 - S. 867 - S. 877 - H. R. 865 - S. 877 - H. R. 877 - H. R. 885 - H. R.	7293 7294 7773 8450 2350 6850 7253 5157 3613 6958 7017 1222 3017 3097 3446 612 459 816 918 918 1420 1426 1457 1568 2173 2401 2617 2780 2897 2954 3005 3289 3325 3614 2854 4136 1866 2257 3610 3611 3709 819 1506 2614 3129 3238 2457 2204 4775 6221 6417 6449 6586 1320 4657 7641 7921 3304 49558	902. H. R. 903. H. R. 904. H. R. 905. H. R. 905. H. R. 905. H. R. 907. H. R. 909. H. R. 910. H. R. 911. H. R. 915. H. R. 916. H. R. 921. H. R. 922. H. R. 923. H. R. 924. H. R. 925. H. R. 926. H. R. 937. S. 938. S. 939. S. 940. S. 941. H. R. 945. S. 946. S. 947. S. 955. H. R. 956. H. R. 956. H. R. 957. S. 958. H. R. 956. H. R. 957. S. 958. H. R. 956. H.	7282 7297 7370 7613 7814 7919 8009 8061 8063 8134 8153 8427 8558 8423 8477 8558 8584 8684 8740 8741 8742 875 8824 8826 8956 1874 4014 4142 6223 8772 8935 986 4221 6223 8772 8935 986 4221 6223 8772 858 858 858 858 895 895 895 895 895 895	975H. R. 976H. R. 976H. R. 977H. R. 978H. R. 979H. R. 980H. R. 981H. R. 981H. R. 981H. R. 982H. R. 985H. R. 985H. R. 986H. R. 997H. R. 991H. R. 991H. R. 991H. R. 991H. R. 991H. R. 991H. R. 992H. R. 993H. R. 995H. R. 995H. R. 997H. R. 1000H. R. 1001H. J. R. 1002S. 1004S. 1005S. 1006S. 1006S. 1006S. 1007S. 1008H. R. 1011H. R. 1011H. R. 1011H. R. 1011H. R. 1011H. R. 1011H. R. 1012H. R. 1011H. R. 1012H. R. 1012H. R. 1012H. R. 1012H. R. 1012H. R. 1013H. R. 1014H. R. 1015H. R. 1017H. R. 1017H. R. 1018H. R. 1019H. R. 1021H. R. 1022H. R. 1023H. R. 1024H. R. 1025H. R. 1025H. R. 1025H. R. 1026H. R. 1027H. R. 1028H. R. 1029H. R. 1029H. R. 1021H. R. 1021H. R. 1022H. R. 1023H. R. 1024H. R. 1025H. R. 1026H. R. 1027H. R. 1028H. R. 1029H. R.	4045 4365 6106 6990 7095 7336 7733 8258 8761 8780 9334 3431 3406 5083 5381 7451 7856 9055 90556 9077 9086 es. 48401 8562 9077 3818 4600 4904 6409 7114 7390 7563 7663 7663 7663 7663 7663 7663 7663
741H. R.	7204	814H. R.	6225	887H. R.	6442	960H. R.	5972	1033S.	3321

Law No. and Bill No.	Law No. and Bill No.	LAW No. AND BILL No.	LAW No. AND BILL No.	Law No. and Bill No.
048S. 2835 049S. 3121 050S. 3306 051S. 3307 052H. R. 8641 053S. 3091 054S. 3329 055S. 3430 056S 3444 057S. 4111 058S. 995 059S. 1344				
060_S. 2420 061_S. 2799 062_S. 2803 063_S. 2961 064_S. 2968 065_S. 3066 066_S. 3066 066_S. 3406 068_S. 3446 069_S. 3519 071_S. 3965 071_S. 4072 172_S. 4074				·
073H. R. 2093 074H. R. 7735 075H. R. 9475 076S. 2179 077H. R. 8136 078H. R. 8834 079S. 297 080S. 3250 081H. R. 6228 082S. 3699 083H. J. Res. 556 084S. 2888				
085_S. 3044 086_S. 3259 087_S. 3554 088_S. 3966 089_S. 3967 090_H. R. 4653 091_H. R. 8973 092_H. R. 9145 093_S. 3241 094_H. R. 8759 095_H. R. 9236 096_S. 2460 097_S. 2981				•
097S. 2981 098S. 3125 099S. 3378 100S. 3260 101S. 3261 102H. R. 5244 103S. 1139				

HOUSE BILLS WHICH HAVE BECOME PUBLIC LAWS

EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESS

Η.	R.	20	To amend the act of Aug. 1, 1947, as amended, to authorize the creation of 10 professional and scientific positions in the headquarters and research stations of the National Admires and the search station and
тт	ъ	70	visory Committee for Aeronautics. Approved July 13, 1949. Public Law No. 167.
н.	к.	52	For the relief of Nevada County, Calif. Approved July 14, 1949. Public Law No. 169.
н.	к.	54	To retrocede to the State of New Mexico exclusive jurisdiction held by the United States
			over lands within the boundaries of the Los Alamos project of the U.S. Atomic Energy
			Commission. Approved Mar. 4, 1949. Public Law No. 14.
Η.	\mathbf{R} .	55	To include certain lands in the Carson National Forest, N. Mex., and for other purposes.
			Approved May 31, 1949. Public Law No. 79.
H.	\mathbf{R} .	86	To amend the Civil Service Retirement Act so as to make such act applicable to the officers
			and employees of the Columbia Institution for the Deaf. Approved Oct. 19, 1949.
			Public Law No. 362.
H.	R.,	91	To provide for a research and development program in the Post Office Department. Ap-
		•	proved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 231.
H.	R.,	128	To provide that acreage planted to cotton in 1949 shall not be used in computing cotton
	20.	12011111	acreage allotments for any subsequent year. Approved Mar. 29, 1949. Public Law
			No. 28.
П	Ð	160	To amend sec. 801 of the Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act, as amended. Approved
11.	It.	100	Oct. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 360.
TT	ъ	160	To provide basic authority for the performance of certain functions and activities of the
п.	ĸ.	102	
			Department of Commerce, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public
	-	101	Law No. 390.
н.	ĸ.	164	Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain lands to the Churntown Ele-
	_		mentary School District, California. Approved Apr. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 54.
. н.	R.	165	To authorize the American River Basin development, California, for irrigation and recla-
			mation, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 14, 1949. Public Law No. 356.
н.	R.	195	To assist States in collecting sales and use taxes on eigarettes. Approved Oct. 19, 1949.
			Public Law No. 363.
Η.	R.	212	To extend to the Territory of Alaska the benefits of certain acts of Congress, and for other
		_	purposes. Approved Oct. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 417.
Η.	R.	219	To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to determine the amounts due to and
			render judgment upon the claims of the employees of The Alaska Railroad for overtime
			work performed. Approved Nov. 1, 1949. Public Law No. 440.
Η.	R.	220	To amend sec. 3 of the act entitled "An act to revise the Alaska game law," approved July
			1, 1943, as amended (57 Stat. 301). Approved Apr. 20, 1949. Public Law No. 49.
H.	R.,	225	To repeal sec. 460 of the act of Mar. 3, 1899 (30 Stat. 1336), as amended, providing for
			certain license taxes in the Territory of Alaska. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law
			No. 300.
H	\mathbf{R}	242	To provide for the conferring of the degree of bachelor of science upon graduates of the
	10.		U. S. Merchant Marine Academy. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 247.
H	R	253	To amend the act of June 25, 1938, relating to the appointment of postmasters under civil
	16.	200	service. Approved Mar. 29, 1949. Public Law No. 29.
H	Ð	262	To authorize the Secretary of the Navy to grant to the county of Orange, Calif., a perpetual
11.	ıι.	200	easement for the maintenance and operation of a public highway, and to grant to the
			Irvine Co., a corporation, a perpetual easement for the maintenance, operation, and use
			of a water pipe line, in the vicinity of the naval air base, Santa Ana, Orange County,
ŢŢ	ъ	450	Calif. Approved June 25, 1949. Public Law No. 130.
п.	ĸ.	459	To authorize the payment of employees of the Bureau of Animal Industry for overtime
			duty performed at establishments which prepare virus, serum, toxin, or analogous prod-
			ucts for use in the treatment of domestic animals. Approved Aug. 4, 1949. Public Law
-	_		No. 206.
н.	R.	524	To provide for the release of all the right, title, and interest of the United States in a certain
			portion of a tract of land conditionally granted by it to the county of Los Angeles. Ap-
			proved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 313.
н.	R.	540	To provide terminal-leave pay for certain officers of the Navy and Marine Corps, and for
<u></u>			other purposes. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 314.
Η.	R.	554	To provide for the construction, extension, and improvement of school buildings in Hoopa,
			Calif. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Public Law No. 331.
H.	\mathbf{R} .	779	To amend title 28 of the U.S. Code to provide additional time for bringing suit against the
			United States in the case of certain tort claims, and for other purposes. Approved Apr.
			25, 1949. Public Law No. 55.
H.	R.	781	To amend title II of the Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938, as amended. Approved Aug. 30,
			1949. Public Law No. 274.
H.	\mathbf{R} .	807	For the relief of Chattooga County, Ga. Approved Sept. 1, 1949. Public Law No. 282.
			use Business Cal——4
		OI IIO	was as anamona see .

H. R. 888. To clarify the overtime compensation provisions of the Pair Labor Standards Act of 1938, as a smended. Approved July 20, 1949. Public Law No. 177. For the relief of the city of E1 Paso, Tex. Approved June 7, 1949. Public Law No. 86. To the relief of the city of E1 Paso, Tex. Approved June 7, 1949. Public Law No. 86. Approved June 7, 1949. Public Law No. 267. B. All 1945, to July 1, 1947, after having rendered 25 years of service but prior to attainment of age 55. Approved June 25, 1949. Public Law No. 287. To provide authorization for additional funds for the extension and improvement of post. Public Jaw No. 288. Angeles, Calif., and for other purposes. Approved June 17, 1949. H. R. 1138. To provide for the conveyance by the United States to the city of Maria, Tex., of certain lands formerly owned by that city. Approved June 13, 1949. Public Law No. 101. H. R. 1221. To extend the authority of the President under sec. 350 of the Tariff Act of 1930, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 307. H. R. 1232. To animad the Logislative Reorganization Act of 1946 with respect to the cligibility for appointment in the executive branch of the Government of former professional staff members of committees of the Senate and the House of Ropes Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 101. H. R. 1337. To authorize the sale of certain public lands in Alaska to the Alaska Council of Boy Scouts of America for recreation and other public purposes. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 117. H. R. 1358. Authorizing the transfer to the United States section, International Boundary and Water Council and C		
H. R. 967. For the relief of the city of El Paso, Tex. Approved June 7, 1949. Public Law No. 86. H. R. 907. To extend the benefits of section 1 (c) of the Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1930, as annealed, to employees who were involuntarily separated during the period from July 1, as annealed, to employees who were involuntarily separated during the period from July 1, as annealed, to employees who were involuntarily separated during the period from July 1, as annealed, to employee and the first of the section and improvement of post-office facilities at Los Angeles, Calif., and for other purposes. Approved and, 17, 1949. Public Law No. 238. H. R. 1158. To provide outbories by that city. Approved June 13, 1949. Public Law No. 101. H. R. 1211. To extend the authority of the President under see. 350 of the Tariff Act of 1930, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 307. H. R. 1252. To authorize the exchange of certain fishery facilities within the State of Washington. Approved June, 8, 1949. Public Law No. 307. H. R. 1252. To amend the Legislative cutting branch of the Government of former professional staff members of committees of the Senate and the House of Representatives. Approved Feb. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 8. H. R. 1337. To authorize the saic of certain public lands in Alaska to the Alaska Council of Boy Scouts of America, for recreation and other public purposes. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 8. H. R. 1338. Authorize the saic stee for the United States section, International Boundary and Water Commission, by the War Assets Administration of a portion of Fort Brown at Brownsville, Tex, and adjacent borrow area, writute exchange of funds or reimbursement. Approved June 23, 1949. Public Law No. 122. H. R. 1360. To extend the times for commencing and completing the construction of a free bridge errors the Rio Grands at or near Del Rio, Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 195. H. R. 1401. Relating to the disposition of certain recreational demonstr	H. R. 858	To clarify the overtime compensation provisions of the Fair Labor Standards Act of 1938,
H. R. 997. To extend the benefits of section 1 (c) of the Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1939, as amended, to employees who were involuntarily separated during the period from July 1, 1945, to July 1, 1947, after having rendered 26 years of service but prior to attainment. To provide authorization for additional funds for the extension and improvement of post-office facilities at Los Angeles, Calif., and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Public Law No. 238. H. R. 1158. To provide for the conveyance by the United States to the city of Marfa, Tex., of certain lands formerly owned by that city. Approved June 13, 1949. Public Law No. 101. H. R. 1221. To authorize the exchange of certain fishery facilities within the State of Washington. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 89. H. R. 1252. To authorize the exchange of certain fishery facilities within the State of Washington. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 89. H. R. 1337. To authorize the selective branch of the Government of former professional staff of the Control of America for recreation and other public purposes. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 117. H. R. 1338. To authorize the sale of certain public lands in Alaska to the Alaska Council of Boy Scouts of America for recreation and other public purposes. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 117. H. R. 1351. Authorizing the the War Assets Administration of a portion of For Brown at Brownseille, Control of the Control of Columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointen of a free bridge across of Manifest and Control of Columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointen of a free bridge across of the postal service to establishment of the St. Croix Island National Monument, in the State of Maine. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 57. H. R. 1360. To extend the times for commencing and completing the constra	TT TO 0.07	as amended. Approved July 20, 1949. Public Law No. 177.
as amended, to employees who were involuntarily separated during the period from July 1, 1946, to July 1, 1947, after having rendered 25 years of service but prior to attainment of age 35. Approved Aug. 25, 1849. Tubble Law Note 1849. H. R. 1154. To growing a support of the control of the	H. R. 907	To the relief of the city of El Faso, Tex. Approved Julie 1, 1949. Fublic Law No. 80.
1945, to July 1, 1947, after having rendered 25 years of service but prior to attainment of age 55. Approved Aug. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 267. To provide authorization for additional funds for the extension and improvement of post-public law No. 238. H. R. 1158. To provide for the conveyance by the United States to the city of Marfa, Tex., of certain lands formerly owned by that city. Approved June 13, 1949. Public Law No. 101. H. R. 1211. To extend the authority of the President under sec. 350 of the Tariff Act of 1930, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 107. H. R. 1222. To amend the Legislative Reorganization Act of 1946 with respect to the eligibility for appointment in the executive branch of the Government of former professional staff members of committees of the Senate and the House of Representatives. Approved Feb. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 89. H. R. 1337. To Amend the Legislative Reorganization Act of 1946 with respect to the eligibility for appointment in the executive branch of the Government of former professional staff members of committees of the Senate and the House of Representatives. Approved Feb. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 89. H. R. 1337. To America for recreation and other public purposes. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 117. H. R. 1338. Authorizing the transfer to the United States section, International Boundary and Water Commission, by the War Assets Administration of a portion of Fort Brown at Brownwith Tax, and adjacent borrow area, without exchange of funds or reimbursement. Approved Mine. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 589. H. R. 1360. To authorize the establishment of the St. Croix Island National Monument, in the State of Maine. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 369. H. R. 1370. To authorize the establishment of the St. Croix Island National Monument, in the State of Maine. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 249. H. R. 1516. To authorize the establishment of the St. Croix Island National Monument, in the State of Mi	11, 16, 991	as amended, to employees who were involuntarily separated during the period from July 1.
H. R. 1154. To provide authorization for additional funds for the extension and improvement of posts office facilities at 1.08 Angeles, Calift, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Public Law No. 228. H. R. 1158. To extend the authority of the President under sec. 350 of the Tariff Act of 1930, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 101. H. R. 1211. To extend the authority of the President under sec. 350 of the Tariff Act of 1930, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 307. H. R. 1222. To authorize the exchange of certain fishery facilities within the State of Washington. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 82. H. R. 1252. To amend the Legislative Reorganization Act of 1946 with respect to the eligibility for To amend the Legislative Reorganization Act of Government of former professional staff members of committees of the Senate and the House of Representatives. Approved Feb. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 8. H. R. 1337. To authorize the sale of certain public lands in Alaska to the Alaska Council of Boy Scouts of America for recreation and other public purposes. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 147. H. R. 1338. Authorizing the Name of Council of Earl Brown at Brownwills. Law No. 117. H. R. 1357. To authorize the establishment of the St. Croix Island National Monument, in the State of Maine. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 122. H. R. 1360. To authorize the establishment of the St. Croix Island National Monument, in the State of Maine. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 87. H. R. 1370. To extend the times for commoning and completing the construction of a free bridge across the Rio Grande at or near Del Rio, Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 369. H. R. 1401. Relating to the disposition of certain recreational demonstration project lands by the No. 369. H. R. 1516. To contend the time for commoning and completing the construction of Agreement of Maine. Approved May 6, 1941. Law No. 369. H. R. 1579. To amend t		1945, to July 1, 1947, after having rendered 25 years of service but prior to attainment
office facilities at Los Angeles, Calif., and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Public Law No. 201. H. R. 1211. Tands formerly corned by that city. Approved June 13, 1949. Public Law No. 201. H. R. 1222. To authorize the exchange of certain fishery facilities within the State of Washington. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 30, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 30, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 30, approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 89. H. R. 1232. To amend the Legislative Reorganization Act of 1946 with respect to the eligibility for appointment in the executive branch of the Government of former professional state members of committees of the Senate and the House of Representatives. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 117. H. R. 1337. To authorize the sale of certain public lands in Alaska to the Alaska Council of Boy Scotts of America for recreation and other public purposes. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 117. H. R. 1338. Authorizing the transfer to the United States section, International Boundary and Water Commission, by the War Assets Administration of a portion of Fort Brown at Brownsville, Tex., and adjacent borrow area, without exchange of funds or reimbursement. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 198. H. R. 1357. To extend the times for commencing and completing the construction of a free bridge across the Rio Grande at or near Del Rio, Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 198. H. R. 1370. To authorize the appointment of 3 additional judges of the municipal court for the District of Columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointees to the municipal court and the municipal court of appeals, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 198. H. R. 1401. Relating to the disposition of certain recreational demonstration project lands by the State of Michigan to the Mount Hope Cemetery Association of Waterloo, Mich. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law		of age 55. Approved Aug. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 267.
Public Law No. 238. H. R. 1158. To provide for the conveyance by the United States to the city of Marfa, Tex., of certain lands formerly owned by that city. Approved June 13, 1949. Public Law No. 101. H. R. 1211. To extend the authority of Aprecial Sept. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 101. H. R. 1222. To authorize the exchange of certain fishery facilities within the State of Washington. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 80. H. R. 1252. To authorize the exchange of certain fishery facilities within the State of Washington. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 80. H. R. 1370. To authorize the sale of certain public lands in Alacka to the Alaska Council of Flory Seconts of America for recreation and other public purposes. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 117. H. R. 1381. Authorize the sale of certain public lands in Alaska to the Alaska Council of Flory Seconts of America for recreation and other public purposes. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 117. H. R. 1388. Authorizing the transfer to the United States section, International Boundary and Water Commission, by the War Assets Administration of a portion of Fort Brown at Brownsville, Tox., and adjacent borrow area, without exchange of funds or reimbursement. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 87. H. R. 1360. To extend the times for commencing and completing the construction of a free bridge across the Rio Grande at or near Del Rio, Tox. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 180. H. R. 1401. Relating to the disposition of certain recreational demonstration project lands by the State of Michigan to the Mount Hope Cemetery Association of Waterlook, Mich. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 369. Additional judges of the municipal count for the District of Columbia and to presente the qualifications of appointees to the unitipal count for the District of Columbia and to presente the qualifications of appointees to the United Activation of Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 369. H. R. 1519. To amend the Art intified A nat for torte purposes	H. R. 1154	To provide authorization for additional funds for the extension and improvement of post-
H. R. 1158. To provide for the conveyance by the United States to the city of Maria, Tex, of certain lands formerly owned by that city. Approved June 13, 1949. Public Law No. 101. H. R. 1222. To extend the authority of the President under see, 350 of the Tariff Act of 1930, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Spt. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 30. H. R. 1252. To amend the Legislative Recognization Act of 1946 with respect to the eligibility for appointment in the executive branch of the Government of former professional staff members of committees of the Senate and the House of Representates. Approved Feb. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 8. H. R. 1337. To authorize the sale of certain public lands in Alaska to the Alaska Council of Boy Sconts of America for recreation and other public purposes. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 122. H. R. 1338. Authorizing the transfer to the United States section, International Boundary and Waster Commission, by the War Assets Administration of a portion of Fort Brown at Brownsville. Tex, and adjacent borrow area, without exchange of funds or reimbursement. Approved H. R. 1357. To authorize the establishment of the St. Croix Island National Monument, in the State of Maine. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 122. H. R. 1360. To authorize the appointment of 3 additional judges of the municipal court for the District of Columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointers to the fine Grande at or near Del Rio, Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 368. H. R. 1401. Relating 6 the North Maine and the municipal court of appeals, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 369. H. R. 1401. Relating 6 the Alaska of the Mount Hope Cemetery Association of Waterloo, Mich. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 369. H. R. 1579. To authorize the appointment of a activation of appointers to the printing of columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointers to the proved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1589. To increase rates of compensation of		
In R. 1211. To extend the authority of the President under see, 350 of the Tariff Act of 1909, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 26, 1949. Public Law No, 307. H. R. 1222. To authorize the exchange of certain fishery facilities within the State of Washington. H. R. 1252. To amend the Legislative Reorganization Act of 1946 with respect to the eligibility for appointment in the executive branch of the Government of former pressonal staff members of committees of the Senate and the House of Representatives. Approved Feb. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 8. H. R. 1337. To authorize the sale of certain public lands in Alaska to the Alaska Council of Boy Scouts of America for recreation and other public purposes. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 11. H. R. 1338. An adjacent borrow area, without exchange of funds or reimbursement. Approved June 23, 1949. Public Law No. 122. H. R. 1357. To authorize the establishment of the St. Croix Island National Monument, in the State of Maine. Approved June 39, 1949. Public Law No. 122. H. R. 1360. To extend the times for commencing and completing the construction of a free bridge across the Rio Grande at or near Del Rio, Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 80. H. R. 1370. To extend the times for commencing and completing the construction of a free bridge across the Rio Grande at or near Del Rio, Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 189. H. R. 1370. To extend the disposition of certain recreational demonstration project lands by the State of Michigan to the Mount Hope Cemetery Association of Waterloo, Mich. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 369. H. R. 1401. Relating to the disposition of certain recreational demonstration project lands by the State of Michigan to the Mount Hope Cemetery Association of Waterloo, Mich. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 31. H. R. 1579. To amend the act entitled "An act to recisain for provider of computing compensation, and for other purposes," approved July 6, 1945, so as to provide and projects. Approved Aug	H D 1159	To provide for the conveyance by the United States to the city of María Tey, of certain
H. R. 1212. To extend the authority of the President under sec. 350 of the Tariff Act of 1930, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 307. H. R. 1222. To authorize the exchange of certain fishery facilities within the State of Washington. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 367. H. R. 1252. To amend the Legislative deorganization Act of 1948 with respect to the eligibility for members of committees of the Senate and the Government of former professional staff members of committees of the Senate and the House of Representatives. Approved Feb. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 8. H. R. 1337. To authorize the sale of certain public lands in Alaska to the Alaska Council of Boy Scouts of America for recreation and other public purposes. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 117. H. R. 1338. Authorizing the transfer to the United States section, International Boundary and Water Commission, by the War Assets Administration of a portion of Fort Brown at Brownsville, Tex., and adjacent borrow area, without exchange of funds or reimbursement, Approved H. R. 1357. To authorize the establishment of the St. Croix Island National Monument, in the State of Maine. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 87. H. R. 1360. To extend the times for commencing and completing the construction of a free bridge across the Rio Grande at or near Del Rio, Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 198. H. R. 1370. To authorize the appointment of 3 additional judges of the municipal court and the municipal court of appeals, and for other purposes. Approved Out. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 369. H. R. 1401. Law No. 369. H. R. 1516. To amend the act entitled "An act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and employees of the postal service; to establish uniform procedures for computing compensation; and for other purposes. Approved May 19, 1945, 50 as a provide and projects. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 369. H. R. 1579. To amend the act entitled "An act to reclassify the salaries of postantsers,	11. 16. 1100	lands formerly owned by that city. Approved June 13, 1949. Public Law No. 101.
H. R. 1252. To authorize the exchange of certain fishery facilities within the State of Washington. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 89. H. R. 1252. To amend the Legislative Reorganization Act of 1946 with respect to the eligibility for appointment in the executive branch of the Government of former professional staff and the House of Representatives. Approved Law No. 8. H. R. 1337. To authorize the sale of certain public lands in Alaska to the Alaska Council of Boy Scouts of America for recreation and other public purposes. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 117. H. R. 1338. Authorizing the transfer to the United States section, International Boundary and Water Commission, by the War Assets Administration of a portion of Fort Brown at Brownsville, Tex., and adjacent borrow area, without exchange of funds or reimbursement. Approved June 23, 1949. Public Law No. 122. St. Croix Island National Monument, in the State of Masine. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 87. H. R. 1360. To extend the times for commencing and completing the construction of a free bridge across the Rio Grande at or near Del Rio, Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 198. H. R. 1370. To authorize the appointment of 3 additional judges of the municipal court and the municipal court of appeals, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 369. H. R. 1401. Relating the state of Columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointees to the municipal court and the municipal court of appeals, and for other purposes. Approved Ott. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 369. H. R. 1516. To amend the act entitled "an act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and employees of the postal service; to establish uniform procedures for computing compensation; and for other purposes, Approved Ott. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 320. H. R. 1579. To amend the act entitled "an act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and employees of the postal service; to establish uniform procedures for computing compen	H. R. 1211	To extend the authority of the President under sec. 350 of the Tariff Act of 1930, as amended,
Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 89. H. R. 1252. To amend the Legislative Reorganization Act of 1946 with respect to the eligibility for appointment in the executive branch of the Government of former professional staff members of committees of the Senate and the House of Representatives. Approved Feb. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 8. H. R. 1337. To America for the Senate and the House of Representatives. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 117. H. R. 1338. Authorizing the transfer to the United States section, International Boundary and Water Commission, by the War Assets Administration of a portion of Fort Brown at Brownsville, Tex., and adjacent borrow area, without exchange of funds or reimbursement. Approved June 23, 1949. Public Law No. 122. H. R. 1337. To authorize the establishment of the St. Croix Island National Monument, in the State of Maine. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 87. To authorize the establishment of the St. Croix Island National Monument, in the State of Maine. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 87. To authorize the appointment of 3 additional judges of the municipal court for the District of Columbia and to preserble the qualifications of appointees to the municipal court and the municipal court of appeals, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 369. H. R. 1401. Relating to the disposition of certain recreational demonstration project lands by the State of Michigan to the Mount Hope Cemetrey Association of Waterloo, Mich. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 57. H. R. 1516. To amend the act neitlied 'An act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and employees of the postal service; to establish uniform procedures for computing compensation; and for other purposes of the custodial service. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 57. H. R. 1579. To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No.		and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 307.
H. R. 1252. To amend the Legislative Reorganization Act of 1946 with respect to the eligibility for appointment in the executive branch of the Government of former professional staff members of committees of the Senate and the House of Representatives. Approved Feb. 24, 1949. Public Law No. S. H. R. 1337. To authorize the sale of certain public lands in Alaska to the Alaska Council of Boy Scouts of America for recreation and other public purposes. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law Commission, by the War Assets Administration of a portion of Fort Brown at Brownsville, Tex., and adjacent borrow area, without exchange of funds or reimbursement. Approved June 23, 1949. Public Law No. 122. H. R. 1357. To authorize the establishment of the St. Croix Island National Monument, in the State of Maine. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 184. H. R. 1360. To extend the times for commencing and completing the construction of a free bridge across the Rio Grands at or near Del Rio, Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 198. H. R. 1370. To authorize the appointment of 3 additional judges of the municipal court for the District of Columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointments of the municipal court for the District of Columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointmes to the municipal court and the municipal court of appeals, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 257. H. R. 1516. To amend the act entitled "An act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and employees of the top post agree; to establish uniform procedures for compensation; and for other purposes," approved July 6, 1945, so as to provide annual automatic within-grade promotions for bourly employees of the custodial service. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Public Law No. 257. To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 259. To provide for the return of rehabilit	H. R. 1222	To authorize the exchange of certain fishery facilities within the State of Washington.
appointment in the executive branch of the Government of former professional staff members of committees of the Senate and the House of Representatives. Approved Feb. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 8. H. R. 1337. To authorize the sale of certain public lands in Alaska to the Alaska Council of Boy Scouts of America for recreation and other public purposes. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 117. H. R. 1338. Authorizing the transfer to the United States section. International Boundary and Water Council of the Cou	H D 1959	Approved June 6, 1949. I tube Law No. 39.
members of committees of the Senate and the House of Representatives. Approved Feb. 24, 1949. Public Law No. S. H. R. 1337. To authorize the sale of certain public lands in Alaska to the Alaska Council of Boy Scouts of America for recreation and other public purposes. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 117. H. R. 1338. Authorizing the transfer to the United States section, International Boundary and Water Council of the Council of Maine. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 122. H. R. 1360. To extend the times for commencing and completing the construction of a free bridge across the Rio Grands at or near Del Rio, Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 198. H. R. 1370. To authorize the appointment of 3 additional judges of the municipal court for the District of Columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointees to the municipal court of appeals, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 309. H. R. 1401. Easting to disposition of certain recreational demonstration project lands by the Law No. 309. To authorize the postal service of Columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointees to the municipal court of appeals, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 309. To amend the act entitled "An act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and employees of the Louise of Columbia and the Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 257. H. R. 1579. To amend the act entitled "An act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and employees of the control of the Approved Apr. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 300. To provide or the printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved Apr. 1949. Public	11. 10. 1202	appointment in the executive branch of the Government of former professional staff
H. R. 1337 To authorize the sale of certain public lands in Alaska to the Alaska Council of Boy Scouts of America for recreation and other public purposes. Approved problem 21, 1949. Public Law No. 117. H. R. 1338 Authorizing the transfer to the United States section, International Boundary and Water Commission, by the War Assets Administration of a portion of Fort Brown at Brownsville, Tex., and adjacent borrow area, without exchange of funds or reimbursement. Approved June 23, 1949. Public Law No. 122. H. R. 1357 To authorize the establishment of the St. Croix Island National Monument, in the State of Maine. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 218. H. R. 1360 To extend the times for commencing and completing the construction of a free bridge across the Rio Crande at or near Der Rio. Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 198. H. R. 1370 To do the Crande at or near Der Rio. Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 198. H. R. 1401 Relating to the disposition of certain recreational demonstration project lands by the State of Michigan to the Mount Hope Cemetery Association of Waterloo, Mich. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 57. To amend the act entitled "An act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and employees of the postal service; to establish uniform procedures for computing compensation; and for other purposes of the postal service; to establish uniform procedures for computing compensation; and for other purposes of human provided annual automatic within-grade promotions for hourly employees of the custodial service. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Public Law No. 257. To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1689 To provide for the return of 1940 Aug. 2019. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1731 To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and		members of committees of the Senate and the House of Representatives. Approved
of America for recreation and other public purposes. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 117. Authorizing the transfer to the United States section, International Boundary and Water Commission, by the War Assets Administration of a portion of Fort Brown at Brownsville, Tex., and adjacent borrow area, without exchange of funds or reimbursement. Approved June 23, 1949. Public Law No. 122. H. R. 1357. To authorize the establishment of the St. Croix Island National Monument, in the State of Maine. Approved dune 8, 1949. Public Law No. 87. To extend the times for commencing and completing the construction of a free bridge across the Rio Grande at or near Del Rio. Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 198. H. R. 1370. To extend the times for commencing and completing the construction of a free bridge across the Rio Grande at or near Del Rio. Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 198. H. R. 1401. To authorize the appointment of 3 additional judges of the municipal court for the District of Columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointees to the municipal court and the municipal court of appeals, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 250. H. R. 1516. To amend the act entitled "An act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and employees of the postal service; to establish uniform procedures for computing compensation; and for other purposes," approved July 6, 1945, so as to provide annual automatic within-grade promotions for hourly employees of the custodial service. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 257. H. R. 1579. To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1689. To increase rates of compensation of the heads and assistant heads of executive departments and independent agencies. Approved Oct. 1, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1731. To extend certain provisions of the Housing and Rent Ac		Feb. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 8.
Law No. 117. Authorizing the transfer to the United States section, International Boundary and Water Commission, by the War Assets Administration of a portion of Fort Brown at Brownsville, Tex, and adjacent borrow area, without exchange of funds or reimbursement. Approved June 23, 1949. Public Law No. 122. H. R. 1357 To authorize the establishment of the St. Croix Island National Monument, in the State of Maine. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 87. To authorize the appointment of 3 additional judges of the municipal court for the District of Columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointees to the municipal court of prescribe the qualifications of appointees to the municipal court of appeals, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 369. H. R. 1401 Relating to the disposition of certain recreational demonstration project lands by the State of Michigan to the Mount Hope Cemetery Association of Waterloo, Mich. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 369. H. R. 1516 To amend the act entitled "An act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and employees of the postal service; to establish uniform procedures for computing compensation; and for other purposes," approved July 6, 1945, so as to provide annual automatic within-grade promotions for hourly employees of the custodial service. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Public Law No. 257. H. R. 1579 To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 44. H. R. 1689 To increase rates of compensation of the heads and assistant heads of executive department and independent agencies. Approved Oct. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1731 To provide for the return of rehabilitation and betterment costs of Federal reclamation projects. Approved Out. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 369. H. R. 1741 To provide for the conveyance of certain land in Missoula County. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No	H. R. 1337	To authorize the sale of certain public lands in Alaska to the Alaska Council of Boy Scouts
H. R. 1338. Authorizing the transfer to the United States section, International Boundary and Water Commission, by the War Assets Administration of a portion of Fort Brown at Brownsville, Tex., and adjacent borrow area, without exchange of funds or reimbursement. Approved June 23, 1949. Public Law No. 122. H. R. 1357. To extend the times for commencing and completing the construction of a free bridge across the Rio Grande at or near Del Rio, Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 198. H. R. 1370. To extend the times for commencing and completing the construction of a free bridge across the Rio Grande at or near Del Rio, Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 198. H. R. 1370. To authorize the appointment of 3 additional judges of the municipal court for the District of Columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointees to the municipal court and the municipal court of appeals, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 369. H. R. 1401. Relating to the Mount Hope Cemetery Association of Waterloo, Mich. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 45. H. R. 1516. To amend the acro children of the Mount Hope Cemetery Association of Waterloo, Mich. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 257. H. R. 1579. To amend the Printing Act O. January 12, 1895, as a mended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 257. To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1689. To increase rates of compensation of the heads and assistant heads of executive departments and independent agencies. Approved Oct. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1731. To extend certain provisions of the Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 359. To provide for the conveyance of certain land in Missoula County, M		
Commission, by the War Assets Administration of a portion of Fort Brown at Brownsville, Tex., and adjacent borrow area, without exchange of funds or reimbursement. Approved June 23, 1949. Public Law No. 122. H. R. 1360. To authorize the establishment of the St. Croix Island National Monument, in the State of Maine. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 87. To authorize the imes for commencing and completing the construction of a free bridge across the Rio Grande at or near Del Rio, Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 198. H. R. 1370. To authorize the appointment of 3 additional judges of the municipal court for the District of Columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointees to the municipal court and the municipal court for the District of Columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointees to the municipal court and the municipal court for the District of Columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointees to the municipal court and the municipal court for the District of Columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointees to the District and the municipal court and the state of Michigan to the Mount Hope Cemetery Association of Waterloo, Mich. Approved Myg. 1949. Public Law No. 57. H. R. 1516 To amend the act entitled "An act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and employees of the postal service, to establish uniform procedures for computing compensation; and for other purposes," approved July 6, 1945, so as to provide annual automatic withing-rade promotions for hourly employees of the custodial service. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 349. H. R. 1579 To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1791 To authorize a Appr	H R 1338	Authorizing the transfer to the United States section. International Boundary and Water
Tex., and adjacent borrow area, without exchange of funds or reimbursement. Approved June 23, 1949. Public Law No. 122. H. R. 1357. To authorize the establishment of the St. Croix Island National Monument, in the State of Maine. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 87. To extend the times for commencing and completing the construction of a free bridge across the Rio Grande at or near Del Rio, Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 198. H. R. 1370. To authorize the appointment of 3 additional judges of the municipal court for Columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointees to the municipal court and the municipal court of appeals, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 369. H. R. 1401. Relating to the disposition of certain recreational demonstration project lands by the State of Michigan to the Mount Hope Cemetery Association of Waterloo, Mich. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 57. To amend the act entitled "An act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and employees of the postal service; to establish uniform procedures for computing compensation; and for other purposes," approved July 6, 1945, so as to provide annual automatic within-grade promotions for hourly employees of the custodial service. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Public Law No. 257. H. R. 1579. To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 44. H. R. 1689. To increase rates of compensation of the heads and assistant heads of executive departments and independent agencies. Approved Oct 15, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1731. To extend certain provisions of the Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 31. To authorize a suppose of congression of annual assessment work on mining claims held by location in the United States and enlarging the liability for damages caused to stock raisin	# q	Commission, by the War Assets Administration of a portion of Fort Brown at Brownsville,
H. R. 1367. To authorize the establishment of the St. Croix Island National Monument, in the State of Maine. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 87. To extend the times for commencing and completing the construction of a free bridge across the Rio Grande at or near Del Rio, Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 198. H. R. 1370. To authorize the appointment of 3 additional judges of the municipal court for Columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointees to the municipal court and the municipal court of appeals, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 369. H. R. 1401. Relating to the disposition of certain recreational demonstration project lands by the State of Michigan to the Mount Hope Cemetery Association of Waterloo, Mich. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 57. To amend the act entitled "An act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and employees of the postal service; to establish uniform procedures for computing compensation; and for other purposes," approved July 6, 1945, so as to provide annual automatic within-grade promotions for hourly employees of the custodial service. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Public Law No. 257. H. R. 1579. To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 44. H. R. 1680. To increase rates of compensation of the heads and assistant heads of executive departments and independent agencies. Approved Oct. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1731. To extend certain provisions of the Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 31. To authorize at the establishment of a joint long-range proving ground for guided missiles, and for other purposes. Approved May 11, 1949. Public Law No. 60. H. R. 1754. To authorize a subject of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Read of Chippewa Indians from the proceeds of the sale of	•	
of Maine. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 87. H. R. 1360. To extend the times for commencing and completing the construction of a free bridge across the Rio Grande at or near Del Rio, Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 198. H. R. 1370. To authorize the appointment of 3 additional judges of the municipal court of the District of Columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointees to the municipal court and the municipal court of appeals, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 369. H. R. 1401. Relating to the disposition of certain recreational demonstration project lands by the State of Michigan to the Mount Hope Cemetery Association of Waterloo, Mich. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 57. To amend the act entitled "An act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and employees of the postal service; to establish uniform procedures for computing compensation; and for other purposes," approved July 6, 1945, so as to provide annual automatic within-grade promotions for hourly employees of the custodial service. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Public Law No. 257. H. R. 1579. To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 44. H. R. 1689. To increase rates of compensation of the heads and assistant heads of executive departments and independent agencies. Approved Oct. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1731. To extend certain provisions of the Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 331. H. R. 1741. To contend the provisions of the Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 33. H. R. 1754. To authorize the establishment of a joint long-range proving ground for guided missiles, and for other purposes. Approved May 11, 1949. Public Law No. 30. H. R. 1755. To authorize a sli00 per capita payme	TT 70 10 FF	June 23, 1949. Public Law No. 122.
H. R. 1360. To extend the times for commencing and completing the construction of a free bridge across the Rio Grande at or near Del Rio, Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1499. Public Law No. 198. H. R. 1370. To authorize the appointment of 3 additional judges of the municipal court for the District of Columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointes to the municipal court and the municipal court of appeals, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 369. H. R. 1401. Relating to the disposition of certain recreational demonstration project lands by the State of Michigan to the Mount Hope Cemetery Association of Waterloo, Mich. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 57. H. R. 1516. To amend the act entitled "An act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and employees of the postal service; to establish uniform procedures for computing compensation; and for other purposes," approved July 6, 1945, so as to provide annual automatic within-grade promotions for hourly employees of the custodial service. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Public Law No. 257. H. R. 1579. To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 44. H. R. 1689. To increase rates of compensation of the heads and assistant heads of executive departments and independent agencies. Approved Oct. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1731. To provide for the return of rehabilitation and betterment costs of Federal reclamation projects. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 31. To extend certain provisions of the Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved May 19, 1949. Public Law No. 31. To provide for the conveyance of certain land in Missoula County, Mont., to the State of Montana for the use and benefit of Montana State University. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 60. H. R. 1754. Providing for the suspension of annual assessment work on mining cla	H. R. 1357	of Maine Approved June 8 1949 Public Lew No. 87
the Rio Grande at or near Del Rio, Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 198. H. R. 1370. To authorize the appointment of 3 additional judges of the municipal court for the District of Columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointees to the municipal court and the municipal court of appeals, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 369. H. R. 1401. Relating to the disposition of certain recreational demonstration project lands by the State of Michigan to the Mount Hope Cemetery Association of Waterloo, Mich. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 57. To amend the act entitled "An act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and employees of the postal service; to establish uniform procedures for computing compensation; and for other purposes," approved July 6, 1945, so as to provide annual automatic within-grade promotions for hourly employees of the custodial service. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Public Law No. 257. H. R. 1579. To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1689. To increase rates of compensation of the heads and assistant heads of executive departments and independent agencies. Approved Oct. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1731. To provide for the return of rehabilitation and betterment costs of Federal reclamation projects. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 335. To extend certain provisions of the Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 31. To provide for the conveyance of certain land in Missoula County, Mont., to the State of Montana for the use and benefit of Montana State University. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 60. H. R. 1754. Providing for the suspension of annual assessment work on mining claims held by location in the United States and enlarging the liability for damages caused to stock raising and o	H R 1360	To extend the times for commencing and completing the construction of a free bridge across
H. R. 1370 To authorize the appointment of 3 additional judges of the municipal court for the District of Columbia and to prescribe the qualifications of appointees to the municipal court and the municipal court of appeals, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 389. H. R. 1401 Relating to the disposition of certain recreational demonstration project lands by the State of Michigan to the Mount Hope Cemetery Association of Waterloo, Mich. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 57. To amend the act entitled "An act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and employees of the postal service; to establish uniform procedures for computing compensation; and for other purposes," approved July 6, 1945, so as to provide annual automatic within-grade promotions for hourly employees of the custodial service. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Public Law No. 27. H. R. 1579 To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 43. H. R. 1689 To increase rates of compensation of the heads and assistant heads of executive departments and independent agencies. Approved Oct. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1731 To provide for the return of rehabilitation and betterment costs of Federal reclamation projects. Approved Oct 7, 1949. Public Law No. 31. To extend certain provisions of the Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 31. To provide for the conveyance of certain land in Missoula County, Mont., to the State of Montana for the use and benefit of Montana State University. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 63. H. R. 1751 To authorize the establishment of a joint long-range proving ground for guided missiles, and for other purposes. Approved May 11, 1949. Public Law No. 60. H. R. 1755 To authorize a \$100 per capita payment to members of the Red Lake Band of Chippewa Indians from the procee	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	the Rio Grande at or near Del Rio, Tex. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 198.
the municipal court of appeals, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 389. Relating to the disposition of certain recreational demonstration project lands by the State of Michigan to the Mount Hope Cemetery Association of Waterloo, Mich. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 57. To amend the act entitled "An act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and employees of the postal service; to establish uniform procedures for computing compensation; and for other purposes," approved July 6, 1945, so as to provide annual automatic within-grade promotions for hourly employees of the evidual service. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Public Law No. 257. H. R. 1579. To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 44. H. R. 1689. To increase rates of compensation of the heads and assistant heads of executive departments and independent agencies. Approved Oct. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1731. To extend certain provisions of the Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 31. H. R. 1720. To provide for the conveyance of certain land in Missoula County, Mont., to the State of Montana for the use and benefit of Montana State University. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 238. H. R. 1741. To authorize the establishment of a joint long-range proving ground for guided missiles, and for other purposes. Approved May 11, 1949. Public Law No. 60. H. R. 1755. To authorize a \$100 per capita payment to members of the Red Lake Band of Chippewa Indians from the proceeds of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Reservation. Approved Apr. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 53. H. R. 1757. To amend and extend the provisions of the District of Columbia Emergency Rent Act, approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 135. To amend and extend the provisions of the District of Columbia Emergency Rent	H. R. 1370	To authorize the appointment of 3 additional judges of the municipal court for the District
H. R. 1401 Relating to the disposition of certain recreational demonstration project lands by the State of Michigan to the Mount Hope Cemetery Association of Waterloo, Mich. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 57. H. R. 1516 To amend the act entitled "An act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and employees of the postal service; to establish uniform procedures for computing compensation; and for other purposes," approved July 6, 1945, so as to provide annual automatic within-grade promotions for hourly employees of the custodial service. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Public Law No. 257. H. R. 1579 To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 44. H. R. 1689 To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1694 To provide for the return of rehabilitation and betterment costs of Federal reclamation projects. Approved Oct 7, 1949. Public Law No. 355. H. R. 1731 To extend certain provisions of the Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 31. H. R. 1720 To provide for the conveyance of certain land in Missoula County, Mont., to the State of Montana for the use and benefit of Montana State University. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 232. H. R. 1751 To authorize the establishment of a joint long-range proving ground for guided missiles, and for other purposes. Approved May 11, 1949. Public Law No. 60. H. R. 1755 To authorize a S100 per capita payment to members of the Red Lake Band of Chippewa Indians from the proceeds of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Reservation. Approved Apr. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 135. H. R. 1771 Relating to loans by Federal agencies for the construction of certain public works. Approved Dec. 2, 1	•	
 H. R. 1401 Relating to the disposition of certain recreational demonstration project lands by the State of Michigan to the Mount Hope Cemetery Association of Waterloo, Mich. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 57. H. R. 1516 To amend the act entitled "An act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and employees of the postal service; to establish uniform procedures for computing compensation; and for other purposes," approved July 6, 1945, so as to provide annual automatic within-grade promotions for hourly employees of the custodial service. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Public Law No. 257. H. R. 1579 To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 44. H. R. 1689 To increase rates of compensation of the heads and assistant heads of executive departments and independent agencies. Approved Ct. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1694 To extend certain provisions of the Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 335. H. R. 1720 To provide for the conveyance of certain land in Missoula County, Mont., to the State of Montana for the use and benefit of Montana State University. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 260. H. R. 1754 To authorize the establishment of a joint long-range proving ground for guided missiles, and for other purposes. Approved May 11, 1949. Public Law No. 60. H. R. 1755 To athorize a \$100 per capita payment to members of the Red Lake Band of Chippewa Indians from the proceeds of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Beservation. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 53. H. R. 1767 To amend see. 433 (f) of the act of Aug. 4, 1949. Approved Sept. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 308. H. R. 1837 To amend see. 433 (f) of the act of Aug. 4, 1949. Approved Sept. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 308. <l< td=""><td></td><td></td></l<>		
State of Michigan to the Mount Hope Cemetery Association of Waterloo, Mich. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 57. To amend the act entitled "An act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and employees of the postal service; to establish uniform procedures for computing compensation; and for other purposes," approved July 6, 1945, so as to provide annual automatic within-grade promotions for hourly employees of the custodial service. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Public Law No. 237. H. R. 1579 To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 34. H. R. 1689 To increase rates of compensation of the heads and assistant heads of executive departments and independent agencies. Approved Oct. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1694 To provide for the return of rehabilitation and betterment costs of Federal reclamation projects. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 335. H. R. 1731 To extend certain provisions of the Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 31. H. R. 1720 To provide for the conveyance of certain land in Missoula County, Mont., to the State of Montana for the use and benefit of Montana State University. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 232. H. R. 1741 To authorize the establishment of a joint long-range proving ground for guided missiles, and for other purposes. Approved May 11, 1949. Public Law No. 60. H. R. 1755 To authorize a \$100 per capita payment to members of the Red Lake Band of Chippewa Indians from the proceeds of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Reservation. Approved Apr. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 53. To amend and extend the provisions of the District of Columbia Emergency Rent Act, approved Dec. 2, 1941, as amended. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 45. Relating to loans by Federal agencies for the construction of certain public works. Approved J	H R 1401	Relating to the disposition of certain recreational demonstration project lands by the
H. R. 1516. To amend the act entitled "An act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and employees of the postal service; to establish uniform procedures for computing compensation; and for other purposes," approved July 6, 1945, so as to provide annual automatic within-grade promotions for hourly employees of the custodial service. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Public Law No. 257. H. R. 1579 To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 44. H. R. 1689 To increase rates of compensation of the heads and assistant heads of executive departments and independent agencies. Approved Oct. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1694 To provide for the return of rehabilitation and betterment costs of Federal reclamation projects. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 335. H. R. 1731 To extend certain provisions of the Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 31. H. R. 1720 To provide for the conveyance of certain land in Missoula County, Mont., to the State of Montana for the use and benefit of Montana State University. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 232. H. R. 1741 To authorize the establishment of a joint long-range proving ground for guided missiles, and for other purposes. Approved May 11, 1949. Public Law No. 60. H. R. 1755 To authorize a \$100 per capita payment to members of the Red Lake Band of Chippewa Indians from the proceeds of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Reservation. Approved Apr. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 53. To amend and extend the provisions of the District of Columbia Emergency Rent Act, approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 135. To amend sec. 433 (f) of the act of Aug. 4, 1949. Approved Sept. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 308. To amend the Nationality Act of 1940. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 45. Relating to loans by Federal agencies for the constructi	11. 10. 110111111	State of Michigan to the Mount Hope Cemetery Association of Waterloo, Mich. Ap-
employees of the postal service; to establish uniform procedures for computing compensation; and for other purposes," approved July 6, 1945, so as to provide annual automatic within-grade promotions for hourly employees of the custodial service. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Public Law No. 257. To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 44. H. R. 1689. To increase rates of compensation of the heads and assistant heads of executive departments and independent agencies. Approved Oct. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1694. To provide for the return of rehabilitation and betterment costs of Federal reclamation projects. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 351. H. R. 1731. To extend certain provisions of the Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 31. H. R. 1720. To provide for the conveyance of certain land in Missoula County, Mont., to the State of Montana for the use and benefit of Montana State University. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 232. H. R. 1741. To authorize the establishment of a joint long-range proving ground for guided missiles, and for other purposes. Approved May 11, 1949. Public Law No. 60. H. R. 1754. Providing for the suspension of annual assessment work on mining claims held by location in the United States and enlarging the liability for damages caused to stock raising and other homesteads by mining activities. Approved June 17, 1949. Public Law No. 107. H. R. 1757. To authorize a \$100 per capita payment to members of the Red Lake Band of Chippewa Indians from the proceeds of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Reservation. Approved Apr. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 53. H. R. 1771. Relating to loans by Federal agencies for the construction of certain public works. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 135. H. R. 1837. To amend the Nationality Act of 1940. Appro		proved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 57.
tion; and for other purposes," approved July 6, 1945, so as to provide annual automatic within-grade promotions for hourly employees of the custodial service. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Public Law No. 257. H. R. 1579. To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 44. H. R. 1689. To increase rates of compensation of the heads and assistant heads of executive departments and independent agencies. Approved Oct. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1694. To provide for the return of rehabilitation and betterment costs of Federal reclamation projects. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 335. H. R. 1731. To extend certain provisions of the Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 31. To provide for the conveyance of certain land in Missoula County, Mont., to the State of Montana for the use and benefit of Montana State University. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 232. H. R. 1741. To authorize the establishment of a joint long-range proving ground for guided missiles, and for other purposes. Approved May 11, 1949. Public Law No. 60. H. R. 1754. To authorize the establishment of annual assessment work on mining claims held by location in the United States and enlarging the liability for damages caused to stock raising and other homesteads by mining activities. Approved June 17, 1949. Public Law No. 107. H. R. 1757. To authorize a \$100 per capita payment to members of the Red Lake Band of Chippewa Indians from the proceeds of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Reservation. Approved Apr. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 135. H. R. 1771. Relating to loans by Federal agencies for the construction of certain public works. Approved Dec. 2, 1941, as amended. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 45. H. R. 1837. To amend the Nationality Act of 1940. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 140. H. R. 1892	H. R. 1516	To amend the act entitled "An act to reclassify the salaries of postmasters, officers, and
within-grade promotions for hourly employees of the custodial service. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Public Law No. 257. To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 44. H. R. 1689 To increase rates of compensation of the heads and assistant heads of executive departments and independent agencies. Approved Oct. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1694 To extend certain provisions of the Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 31. H. R. 1720 To extend certain provisions of the Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 31. H. R. 1741 To provide for the conveyance of certain land in Missoula County, Mont., to the State of Montana for the use and benefit of Montana State University. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 232. H. R. 1741 To authorize the establishment of a joint long-range proving ground for guided missiles, and for other purposes. Approved May 11, 1949. Public Law No. 60. H. R. 1754 Providing for the suspension of annual assessment work on mining claims held by location in the United States and enlarging the liability for damages caused to stock raising and other homesteads by mining activities. Approved June 17, 1949. Public Law No. 107. To authorize a \$100 per capita payment to members of the Red Lake Band of Chippewa Indians from the proceeds of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Reservation. Approved Apr. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 53. H. R. 1757 To amend and extend the provisions of the District of Columbia Emergency Rent Act, approved Dec. 2, 1941, as amended. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 36. H. R. 1824 To amend sec. 433 (f) of the act of Aug. 4, 1949. Approved Sept. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 308. H. R. 1837 To amend the Nationality Act of 1940. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 140. H. R. 1892		
H. R. 1579. To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 44. H. R. 1689. To increase rates of compensation of the heads and assistant heads of executive departments and independent agencies. Approved Oct. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1694. To provide for the return of rehabilitation and betterment costs of Federal reclamation projects. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 335. H. R. 1731. To extend certain provisions of the Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 31. H. R. 1720. To provide for the conveyance of certain land in Missoula County, Mont., to the State of Montana for the use and benefit of Montana State University. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 232. H. R. 1741. To authorize the establishment of a joint long-range proving ground for guided missiles, and for other purposes. Approved May 11, 1949. Public Law No. 60. H. R. 1754. Providing for the suspension of annual assessment work on mining claims held by location in the United States and enlarging the liability for damages caused to stock raising and other homesteads by mining activities. Approved June 17, 1949. Public Law No. 107. To authorize a \$100 per capita payment to members of the Red Lake Band of Chippewa Indians from the proceeds of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Reservation. Approved Apr. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 53. H. R. 1771. Relating to loans by Federal agencies for the construction of certain public works. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 136. H. R. 1824. To amend and extend the provisions of the District of Columbia Emergency Rent Act, approved Dec. 2, 1941, as amended. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 308. H. R. 1837. To amend and extend the provisions of the construction of certain public works. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 134. To amend sec. 433 (f) of the act o		within-grade promotions for hourly employees of the custodial service. Approved Aug.
of extra copies of congressional hearings and other documents. Approved April 19, 1949. Public Law No. 44. H. R. 1689		22. 1949. Public Law No. 257.
H. R. 1689 To increase rates of compensation of the heads and assistant heads of executive departments and independent agencies. Approved Oct. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1694 To provide for the return of rehabilitation and betterment costs of Federal reclamation projects. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 335. H. R. 1731 To extend certain provisions of the Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 31. H. R. 1720 To provide for the conveyance of certain land in Missoula County, Mont., to the State of Montana for the use and benefit of Montana State University. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 232. H. R. 1741 To authorize the establishment of a joint long-range proving ground for guided missiles, and for other purposes. Approved May 11, 1949. Public Law No. 60. H. R. 1754 Providing for the suspension of annual assessment work on mining claims held by location in the United States and enlarging the liability for damages caused to stock raising and other homesteads by mining activities. Approved June 17, 1949. Public Law No. 107. H. R. 1755 To authorize a \$100 per capita payment to members of the Red Lake Band of Chippewa Indians from the proceeds of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Reservation. Approved Apr. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 53. H. R. 1771 Relating to loans by Federal agencies for the construction of certain public works. Approved Dec. 2, 1941, as amended. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 45. Relating to loans by Federal agencies for the construction of certain public works. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 135. To amend sec. 433 (f) of the act of Aug. 4, 1949. Approved Sept. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 308. To amend the Nationality Act of 1940. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 140. H. R. 1892 Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue to Lake County, Mont., a patent in fee to certain Indian lands. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 245. For the relief of certain consultants	H. R. 1579	To amend the Printing Act of January 12, 1895, as amended, with respect to the printing
 H. R. 1689		
and independent agencies. Approved Oct. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 359. H. R. 1694 To provide for the return of rehabilitation and betterment costs of Federal reclamation projects. Approved Oct 7, 1949. Public Law No. 335. H. R. 1731 To extend certain provisions of the Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 31. To provide for the conveyance of certain land in Missoula County, Mont., to the State of Montana for the use and benefit of Montana State University. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 232. H. R. 1741 To authorize the establishment of a joint long-range proving ground for guided missiles, and for other purposes. Approved May 11, 1949. Public Law No. 60. H. R. 1754 Providing for the suspension of annual assessment work on mining claims held by location in the United States and enlarging the liability for damages caused to stock raising and other homesteads by mining activities. Approved June 17, 1949. Public Law No. 107. To authorize a \$100 per capita payment to members of the Red Lake Band of Chippewa Indians from the proceeds of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Reservation. Approved Apr. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 53. H. R. 1757 To amend and extend the provisions of the District of Columbia Emergency Rent Act, approved Dec. 2, 1941, as amended. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 45. Relating to loans by Federal agencies for the construction of certain public works. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 135. H. R. 1824 To amend sec. 433 (f) of the act of Aug. 4, 1949. Approved Sept. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 308. H. R. 1837 To amend the Nationality Act of 1940. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 140. H. R. 1892 Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue to Lake County, Mont., a patent in fect to certain Indian lands. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 245. For the relief of certain consultants formerly employed by the Technical Industrial Intelligence Committee of the Foreign Economic Administra	H R 1689	To increase rates of compensation of the heads and assistant heads of executive departments
 H. R. 1694		and independent agencies. Approved Oct. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 359.
 H. R. 1731 To extend certain provisions of the Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 31. H. R. 1720 To provide for the conveyance of certain land in Missoula County, Mont., to the State of Montana for the use and benefit of Montana State University. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 232. H. R. 1741 To authorize the establishment of a joint long-range proving ground for guided missiles, and for other purposes. Approved May 11, 1949. Public Law No. 60. H. R. 1754 Providing for the suspension of annual assessment work on mining claims held by location in the United States and enlarging the liability for damages caused to stock raising and other homesteads by mining activities. Approved June 17, 1949. Public Law No. 107. H. R. 1755 To authorize a \$100 per capita payment to members of the Red Lake Band of Chippewa Indians from the proceeds of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Reservation. Approved Apr. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 53. H. R. 1757 To amend and extend the provisions of the District of Columbia Emergency Rent Act, approved Dec. 2, 1941, as amended. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 45. H. R. 1824 To amend sec. 433 (f) of the act of Aug. 4, 1949. Approved Sept. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 308. H. R. 1837 To amend the Nationality Act of 1940. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 140. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue to Lake County, Mont., a patent in fee to certain Indian lands. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 245. H. R. 1950 For the relief of certain consultants formerly employed by the Technical Industrial Intelligence Committee of the Foreign Economic Administration, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 334. 	H. R. 1694	To provide for the return of rehabilitation and betterment costs of Federal reclamation
other purposes. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 31. To provide for the conveyance of certain land in Missoula County, Mont., to the State of Montana for the use and benefit of Montana State University. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 232. H. R. 1741. To authorize the establishment of a joint long-range proving ground for guided missiles, and for other purposes. Approved May 11, 1949. Public Law No. 60. Providing for the suspension of annual assessment work on mining claims held by location in the United States and enlarging the liability for damages caused to stock raising and other homesteads by mining activities. Approved June 17, 1949. Public Law No. 107. H. R. 1755. To authorize a \$100 per capita payment to members of the Red Lake Band of Chippewa Indians from the proceeds of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Reservation. Approved Apr. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 53. H. R. 1757. To amend and extend the provisions of the District of Columbia Emergency Rent Act, approved Dec. 2, 1941, as amended. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 45. H. R. 1771. Relating to loans by Federal agencies for the construction of certain public works. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 135. H. R. 1824. To amend see. 433 (f) of the act of Aug. 4, 1949. Approved Sept. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 308. H. R. 1837. To amend the Nationality Act of 1940. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 140. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue to Lake County, Mont., a patent in fee to certain Indian lands. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 245. For the relief of certain consultants formerly employed by the Technical Industrial Intelligence Committee of the Foreign Economic Administration, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 334.	TT TO 1701	projects. Approved Oct 7, 1949. Public Law No. 335.
H. R. 1720	H. R. 1731	other purposes. Approved Mar 30, 1949. Public Law No. 31
Montana for the use and benefit of Montana State University. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 232. H. R. 1741 To authorize the establishment of a joint long-range proving ground for guided missiles, and for other purposes. Approved May 11, 1949. Public Law No. 60. H. R. 1754 Providing for the suspension of annual assessment work on mining claims held by location in the United States and enlarging the liability for damages caused to stock raising and other homesteads by mining activities. Approved June 17, 1949. Public Law No. 107. To authorize a \$100 per capita payment to members of the Red Lake Band of Chippewa Indians from the proceeds of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Reservation. Approved Apr. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 53. H. R. 1757 To amend and extend the provisions of the District of Columbia Emergency Rent Act, approved Dec. 2, 1941, as amended. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 45. Relating to loans by Federal agencies for the construction of certain public works. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 135. H. R. 1824 To amend sec. 433 (f) of the act of Aug. 4, 1949. Approved Sept. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 308. H. R. 1837 To amend the Nationality Act of 1940. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 140. H. R. 1892 Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue to Lake County, Mont., a patent in fee to certain Indian lands. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 245. For the relief of certain consultants formerly employed by the Technical Industrial Intelligence Committee of the Foreign Economic Administration, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 334.	H. B. 1720	To provide for the conveyance of certain land in Missoula County, Mont., to the State of
H. R. 1741 To authorize the establishment of a joint long-range proving ground for guided missiles, and for other purposes. Approved May 11, 1949. Public Law No. 60. H. R. 1754 Providing for the suspension of annual assessment work on mining claims held by location in the United States and enlarging the liability for damages caused to stock raising and other homesteads by mining activities. Approved June 17, 1949. Public Law No. 107. H. R. 1755 To authorize a \$100 per capita payment to members of the Red Lake Band of Chippewa Indians from the proceeds of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Reservation. Approved Apr. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 53. H. R. 1757 To amend and extend the provisions of the District of Columbia Emergency Rent Act, approved Dec. 2, 1941, as amended. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 45. Relating to loans by Federal agencies for the construction of certain public works. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 135. To amend sec. 433 (f) of the act of Aug. 4, 1949. Approved Sept. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 308. H. R. 1837 To amend the Nationality Act of 1940. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 140. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue to Lake County, Mont., a patent in fee to certain Indian lands. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 245. For the relief of certain consultants formerly employed by the Technical Industrial Intelligence Committee of the Foreign Economic Administration, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 334.	= 0 = = = = = =	Montana for the use and benefit of Montana State University. Approved Aug. 16, 1949.
and for other purposes. Approved May 11, 1949. Public Law No. 60. Providing for the suspension of annual assessment work on mining claims held by location in the United States and enlarging the liability for damages caused to stock raising and other homesteads by mining activities. Approved June 17, 1949. Public Law No. 107. H. R. 1755. To authorize a \$100 per capita payment to members of the Red Lake Band of Chippewa Indians from the proceeds of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Reservation. Approved Apr. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 53. H. R. 1757. To amend and extend the provisions of the District of Columbia Emergency Rent Act, approved Dec. 2, 1941, as amended. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 45. Relating to loans by Federal agencies for the construction of certain public works. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 135. To amend sec. 433 (f) of the act of Aug. 4, 1949. Approved Sept. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 308. H. R. 1837. To amend the Nationality Act of 1940. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 140. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue to Lake County, Mont., a patent in fee to certain Indian lands. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 245. For the relief of certain consultants formerly employed by the Technical Industrial Intelligence Committee of the Foreign Economic Administration, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 334.		Public Law No. 232.
H. R. 1754 Providing for the suspension of annual assessment work on mining claims held by location in the United States and enlarging the liability for damages caused to stock raising and other homesteads by mining activities. Approved June 17, 1949. Public Law No. 107. H. R. 1755 To authorize a \$100 per capita payment to members of the Red Lake Band of Chippewa Indians from the proceeds of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Reservation. Approved Apr. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 53. H. R. 1757 To amend and extend the provisions of the District of Columbia Emergency Rent Act, approved Dec. 2, 1941, as amended. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 45. Relating to loans by Federal agencies for the construction of certain public works. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 135. H. R. 1824 To amend sec. 433 (f) of the act of Aug. 4, 1949. Approved Sept. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 308. H. R. 1837 To amend the Nationality Act of 1940. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 140. H. R. 1892 Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue to Lake County, Mont., a patent in fee to certain Indian lands. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 245. For the relief of certain consultants formerly employed by the Technical Industrial Intelligence Committee of the Foreign Economic Administration, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 334.	н. к. 1741	10 authorize the establishment of a joint long-range proving ground for guided missiles,
in the United States and enlarging the liability for damages caused to stock raising and other homesteads by mining activities. Approved June 17, 1949. Public Law No. 107. To authorize a \$100 per capita payment to members of the Red Lake Band of Chippewa Indians from the proceeds of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Reservation. Approved Apr. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 53. H. R. 1757. To amend and extend the provisions of the District of Columbia Emergency Rent Act, approved Dec. 2, 1941, as amended. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 45. Relating to loans by Federal agencies for the construction of certain public works. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 135. H. R. 1824. To amend sec. 433 (f) of the act of Aug. 4, 1949. Approved Sept. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 308. H. R. 1837. To amend the Nationality Act of 1940. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 140. H. R. 1892. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue to Lake County, Mont., a patent in fee to certain Indian lands. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 245. For the relief of certain consultants formerly employed by the Technical Industrial Intelligence Committee of the Foreign Economic Administration, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 334.	H R 1754	Providing for the suspension of annual assessment work on mining claims held by location
other homesteads by mining activities. Approved June 17, 1949. Public Law No. 107. To authorize a \$100 per capita payment to members of the Red Lake Band of Chippewa Indians from the proceeds of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Reservation. Approved Apr. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 53. H. R. 1757. To amend and extend the provisions of the District of Columbia Emergency Rent Act, approved Dec. 2, 1941, as amended. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 45. H. R. 1771. Relating to loans by Federal agencies for the construction of certain public works. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 135. H. R. 1824. To amend sec. 433 (f) of the act of Aug. 4, 1949. Approved Sept. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 308. H. R. 1837. To amend the Nationality Act of 1940. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 140. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue to Lake County, Mont., a patent in fee to certain Indian lands. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 245. For the relief of certain consultants formerly employed by the Technical Industrial Intelligence Committee of the Foreign Economic Administration, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 334.	11. 10. 1.01	in the United States and enlarging the liability for damages caused to stock raising and
Indians from the proceeds of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Reservation. Approved Apr. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 53. To amend and extend the provisions of the District of Columbia Emergency Rent Act, approved Dec. 2, 1941, as amended. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 45. Relating to loans by Federal agencies for the construction of certain public works. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 135. To amend sec. 433 (f) of the act of Aug. 4, 1949. Approved Sept. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 308. H. R. 1837. To amend the Nationality Act of 1940. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 140. H. R. 1892. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue to Lake County, Mont., a patent in fee to certain Indian lands. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 245. For the relief of certain consultants formerly employed by the Technical Industrial Intelligence Committee of the Foreign Economic Administration, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 334.		other homesteads by mining activities. Approved June 17, 1949. Public Law No. 107.
Approved Apr. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 53. H. R. 1757	H, R. 1755	To authorize a \$100 per capita payment to members of the Red Lake Band of Chippewa
H. R. 1757 To amend and extend the provisions of the District of Columbia Emergency Rent Act, approved Dec. 2, 1941, as amended. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 45. H. R. 1771 Relating to loans by Federal agencies for the construction of certain public works. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 135. H. R. 1824 To amend sec. 433 (f) of the act of Aug. 4, 1949. Approved Sept. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 308. H. R. 1837 To amend the Nationality Act of 1940. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 140. H. R. 1892 Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue to Lake County, Mont., a patent in fee to certain Indian lands. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 245. H. R. 1950 For the relief of certain consultants formerly employed by the Technical Industrial Intelligence Committee of the Foreign Economic Administration, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 334.		Indians from the proceeds of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Reservation,
approved Dec. 2, 1941, as amended. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 45. Relating to loans by Federal agencies for the construction of certain public works. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 135. H. R. 1824	H R 1757	To amend and extend the provisions of the District of Columbia Emergency Rent Act.
H. R. 1771 Relating to loans by Federal agencies for the construction of certain public works. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 135. H. R. 1824 To amend sec. 433 (f) of the act of Aug. 4, 1949. Approved Sept. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 308. H. R. 1837 To amend the Nationality Act of 1940. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 140. H. R. 1892 Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue to Lake County, Mont., a patent in fee to certain Indian lands. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 245. H. R. 1950 For the relief of certain consultants formerly employed by the Technical Industrial Intelligence Committee of the Foreign Economic Administration, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 334.		approved Dec. 2, 1941, as amended. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 45,
H. R. 1824 To amend sec. 433 (f) of the act of Aug. 4, 1949. Approved Sept. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 308. H. R. 1837 To amend the Nationality Act of 1940. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 140. H. R. 1892 Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue to Lake County, Mont., a patent in fee to certain Indian lands. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 245. H. R. 1950 For the relief of certain consultants formerly employed by the Technical Industrial Intelligence Committee of the Foreign Economic Administration, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 334.	H. R. 1771	Relating to loans by Federal agencies for the construction of certain public works. Ap-
No. 308. H. R. 1837 To amend the Nationality Act of 1940. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 140. H. R. 1892 Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue to Lake County, Mont., a patent in fee to certain Indian lands. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 245. For the relief of certain consultants formerly employed by the Technical Industrial Intelligence Committee of the Foreign Economic Administration, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 334.	TT TO 1004	proved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 135.
 H. R. 1837 To amend the Nationality Act of 1940. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 140. H. R. 1892 Lake County, Mont., a patent in fee to certain Indian lands. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 245. H. R. 1950 For the relief of certain consultants formerly employed by the Technical Industrial Intelligence Committee of the Foreign Economic Administration, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 334. 	н. к. 1824	
H. R. 1892 Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue to Lake County, Mont., a patent in fee to certain Indian lands. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 245. H. R. 1950 For the relief of certain consultants formerly employed by the Technical Industrial Intelligence Committee of the Foreign Economic Administration, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 334.	H. R. 1837	To amend the Nationality Act of 1940. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 140.
to certain Indian lands. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 245. H. R. 1950 For the relief of certain consultants formerly employed by the Technical Industrial Intelligence Committee of the Foreign Economic Administration, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 334.	H. R. 1892	Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue to Lake County, Mont., a patent in fee
ligence Committee of the Foreign Economic Administration, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 334.		to certain Indian lands. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 245.
Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 334.	н. к. 1950	For the relief of certain consultants formerly employed by the Technical Industrial Intelligence Committee of the Foreign Foonomic Administration, and for other purposes
H. R. 1959 For the relief of the county of Allegheny, Pa. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 48.		Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 334.
	H. R. 1959	For the relief of the county of Allegheny, Pa. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 48.

ш	D 1007	,	To authorize the survey of a proposed Mississippi River Parkway for the purpose of deter-
11.	. R. 1997		mining the feasibility of such a national parkway, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 262.
Η.	R. 1998	'	To amend the act entitled "An act to provide for the conveyance to Pinellas County, Fla. of certain public lands herein described," approved June 17, 1948 (Public Law 666, 80th Cong.), for the purpose of correcting a land description therein. Approved Apr. 19, 1949.
Н.	R. 2015	!	Public Law No. 46. To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to convey and exchange certain lands and improvements in Grand Rapids, Minn., for lands in the State of Minnesota, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 315.
Η.	R. 2021	^r	To provide increased pensions for widows and children of deceased members and retired members of the Police Department and the Fire Department of the District of Columbia.
Η.	R. 2101	[Approved Aug. 4, 1949. Public Law No. 208. To abolish the Regional Agricultural Credit Corporation of Washington, D. C., and transfer its functions to the Secretary of Agriculture, to authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to
Н.	R. 2104]	make disaster loans, and for other purposes. Approved Apr. 6, 1949. Public Law No. 38. Relating to orders to banks doing business in the District of Columbia to stop payment on negotiable instruments payable from deposits in, or payable at, such banks. Approved
н.	R. 2170	1	July 26, 1949. Public Law No. 189. Authorizing changes in the classification of Crow Indians. Approved Sept. 8, 1949. Public Law No. 303.
Н.	R. 2186	1	Providing for a location survey for a railroad connecting the existing railroad system serving the United States and Canada and terminating at Prince George, British Columbia, Canada, with the railroad system serving Alaska and terminating at Fairbanks, Alaska. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 391.
н.	R. 2197	r	To authorize acquisition by the county of Missoula, Mont., of certain lands for public-use purposes. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 248.
Н.	R. 2214	<u>"</u>	To provide for the development, administration, and maintenance of the Suitland Parkway in the State of Maryland as an extension of the park system of the District of Columbia and its environs by the Secretary of the Interior, and for other purposes. Approved
Η.	R. 2216		Aug. 17, 1949. Public Law No. 242. To amend the National Security Act of 1947 to provide for an Under Secretary of Defense.
Η.	. R. 2282	⁷	Approved Apr. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 36. To make certain Government-owned facilities available for international broadcasting in the furtherance of authorized programs of the Department of State, and for other
Η.	R. 2285	r	purposes. Approved July 9, 1949. Public Law No. 161. To amend title 17 of the U.S. Code entitled "Copyrights," with respect to relaxation of provisions governing copyright of foreign works. Approved June 3, 1949. Public Law No. 84.
Η.	R. 2290		To provide for cooperation by the Smithsonian Institution with State, educational, and scientific organizations in the United States for continuing paleontological investigations in areas which will be flooded by the construction of Government dams. Approved Aug.
Η.	. R. 2296	?	15, 1949. Public Law No. 228. To amend and supplement the act of June 7, 1924 (43 Stat. 653), and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 392.
$_{ m H.}$	R. 2313 R. 2361	r	To suspend certain import taxes on copper. Approved Mar. 31, 1949. Public Law No. 33. To provide for the reorganization of Government agencies, and for other purposes. Ap-
Η.	R. 2369	′	proved June 20, 1949. Public Law No. 109. To authorize an appropriation to complete the International Peace Garden, N. Dak. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 370.
Η.	. R. 2402	^r	To extend the Office of the War Assets Administrator and the War Assets Administration from Feb. 28, 1949, until June 30, 1949. Approved Feb. 21, 1949. Public Law No. 7.
Η.	. R. 2417	!	To authorize the Secretary of the Air Force to operate and maintain a certain tract of land at Valparaiso, Fla., near Eglin Air Force Base, as a recreational facility. Approved Aug. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 209.
Η.	. R. 2418	^r	To promote effectual planning, development, maintenance, and coordination of wildlife, fish and game conservation and rehabilitation in the Eglin Field Reservation. Approved
\mathbf{H}	. R. 2437	!	Oct. 11, 1949. Public Law No. 345. To amend the act entitled "An act to fix and regulate the salaries of teachers, school officers, and other employees of the Board of Education of the District of Columbia, and for other
Н	. R. 2440	·	purposes," approved July 7, 1947. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Public Law No. 324. To authorize the Public Housing Commissioner to sell the suburban resettlement projects known as Greenbelt, Md.; Greendale, Wis.; and Greenhills, Ohio, without regard to provisions of law requiring competitive bidding or public advertising. Approved May 19,
	. R. 2485	'	1949. Public Law No. 65. To authorize the attendance of the U. S. Marine Band at the 83d and Final National Encampment of the Grand Army of the Republic to be held in Indianapolis, Ind., Aug. 28
H	. R. 2514		to Sept. 1, 1949. Approved Mar. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 24. To enable the Secretary of Agriculture to extend financial assistance to homestead entrymen,
H	. R. 2517		and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 361. Directing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain land to Palm Beach County, Fla.
Η.	. R. 2538		Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 371. To authorize completion of the land development and settlement of the Angostura unit of the Missouri Basin project, notwithstanding a limitation of time. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 337.
			10, 1010. I dollo Lian 110. 001.

H. R. 2546	To authorize the Secretary of the Air Force to establish land-based air warning and control installations for the national security, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 30.
H. R. 2566	Granting the consent of Congress to the States of Montana, North Dakota, and Wyoming to negotiate and enter into a compact or agreement for division of the waters of the
H. R. 2572	Yellowstone River. Approved June 2, 1949. Public Law No. 83. To extend to commissioned officers of the Coast and Geodetic Survey the provisions of the
н. п. 2619	Armed Forces Leave Act of 1946. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Public Law No. 239. To extend the benefits of the annual and sick leave laws to part-time employees on regular
	tours of duty and to validate payments heretofore made for leave on account of services of such employees. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 316.
H. R. 2632	Making appropriations to supply deficiencies in certain appropriations for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1949, and for other purposes. Approved May 24, 1949. Public Law No. 71.
H. R. 2634	To provide transportation on Canadian vessels between Skagway, Alaska, and other points in Alaska, and between Hyder, Alaska, and other points in Alaska or the continental United States, either directly or via a foreign port, or for any part of the transportation.
TI D 9669	Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Public Law No. 258.
n. n. 2002	To grant time to employees in the executive branch of the Government to participate, without loss of pay or deduction from annual leave, in funerals for deceased members of
	the armed forces returned to the United States for burial. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 233.
H. R. 2663	To provide for the administration of the Central Intelligence Agency, established pursuant to sec. 102, National Security Act of 1947, and for other purposes. Approved June 20,
TT TO 0070	1949. Public Law No. 110.
H. R. 2678	To amend sec. 5 of the act approved July 10, 1890, as amended, relating to the admission into the Union of the State of Wyoming, so as to permit the leasing of school lands within such State for mineral purposes for terms in excess of 10 years. Approved Oct. 5, 1949.
	Public Law No. 317.
H. R. 2737	To establish the Medal for Humane Action for award to persons serving in or with the armed forces of the United States participating in the current military effort to supply necessities of life to the people of Berlin, Germany. Approved July 20, 1949. Public
	Law No. 178.
H. R. 2740	To authorize the establishment of fish hatcheries in the States of Georgia and Michigan; to authorize the rehabilitation and expansion of rearing ponds and fish-cultural facilities
	in the States of New York and Colorado; to authorize the Secretary of the Interior to undertake a continuing study of shad of the Atlantic coast; and to amend the act of
	Aug. 8, 1946, relating to investigation and eradication of predatory sea lampreys of the Great Lakes, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 249.
H. R. 2785	To provide for further contributions to the International Children's Emergency Fund. Approved July 14, 1949. Public Law No. 170.
H. R. 2799	To amend the act entitled "An act regulating the retent on contracts with the District of Columbia," approved Mar. 31, 1906. Approved Aug. 3, 1949. Public Law No. 204.
H. R. 2859	To authorize the sale of public lands in Alaska. Approved Aug. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 275.
H. R. 2869	To authorize an appropriation in aid of a system of drainage and sanitation for the city of Polson, Mont. Approved Aug. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 255.
H. R. 2876	To effect an exchange of certain lands in the State of North Carolina between the United States and the Eastern Band of Cherokee Indians, and for other purposes. Approved
H. R. 2877	Oct. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 338. To authorize the addition of certain lands to the Big Bend National Park, in the State of
H. R. 2906	Texas, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 276. To provide a 1 year's extension of time for the disposition of farm labor camps to public
	or semipublic agencies or nonprofit associations of farmers. Approved May 31, 1949. Public Law No. 80.
H. R. 2944	To amend the Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1930, as amended, to provide survivorship benefits for widows or widowers of persons retiring under such act. Ap-
H. R. 2960	proved Sept. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 310. To amend the Rural Electrification Act to provide for rural telephones, and for other
· ·	purposes. Approved Oct. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 423. To incorporate the Virgin Islands Corporation, and for other purposes. Approved June 30.
	1949. Public Law No. 149. To regulate subsistence expenses and mileage allowances of civilian officers and employees
	of the Government. Approved June 9, 1949. Public Law No. 92. To authorize the Secretary of the Army to purchase certain property in Morgan County.
	Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 287. Making appropriations for the government of the District of Columbia and other activities
	chargeable in whole or in part against the revenue of such District for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1950, and for other purposes. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law
Н. R. 3083	No. 145. Making appropriations for the Treasury and Post Office Departments and funds available
	for the Export-Import Bank and the Reconstruction Finance Corporation; for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1950 and for other purposes. Approved June 30, 1949. Public
H B 3088	Law No. 150. To increase the compensation of certain employees of the municipal government of the
11. 10. 0000	District of Columbia, and for other purposes. Approved June 30, 1949. Public Law No. 151.

H. R. 3151	- To amend the Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act of June 25, 1938, as amended, by providing for the certification of batches of drugs composed wholly or partly of any kind of aureomycin, chloramphenicol, and bacitracin, or any derivative thereof. Approved
H. R. 3155	July 13, 1949. Public Law No. 164. To amend Public Law 885, 80th Cong., chap. 813, 2d sess. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 395.
H. R. 3181	- To provide for more effective conservation in the arid and semiarid areas of the United
H. R. 3191	States, and for other purposes. Approved June 10, 1949. Public Law No. 99. To amend the Act approved Sept. 7, 1916 (ch. 458, 39 Stat. 742), entitled "An Act to provide compensation for employees of the United States suffering injuries while in the performance of their duties, and for other purposes", as amended, by extending coverage to civilian officers of the United States and by making benefits more realistic in terms of present wage rates, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 14, 1949. Public Law No. 357.
H. R. 3193	- For the relief of Public Utility No. 1, of Cowlitz County, Wash. Approved Aug. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 260.
	Relating to the sale of the old Louisville Marine Hospital, Jefferson County, Ky. Approved Sept. 8, 1949. Public Law No. 304.
H. R. 3198 H. R. 3259	To amend the act of June 18, 1929. Approved July 6, 1949. Public Law No. 158. To add to the Abraham Lincoln National Historical Park, Ky., certain land acquired by
H. R. 3333	the United States for that purpose. Approved May 27, 1949. Public Law No. 77. Making appropriations for the Department of Labor, the Federal Security Agency, and related independent agencies, for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1950, and for other purposes. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 141.
H. R. 3334	Granting the consent of Congress to the Pecos River compact. Approved June 9, 1949. Public Law No. 91.
H. R. 3341	To authorize the attendance of the United States Marine Band at the 59th Annual Reunion of Confederate Veterans to be held in Little Rock, Ark., Sept. 27 through Sept 29, 1949. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 88.
H. R. 3383	To provide that extra compensation for night work paid officers and employees of the United States shall be computed on the basis of either standard or daylight saving time. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 288.
	To amend the law relating to timber operations on the Menominee Indian Reservation in Wisconsin. Approved May 31, 1949. Public Law No. 81.
H. R. 3417	To amend the act entitled "An act to provide for cooperation by the Smithsonian Institution with State, educational, and scientific organizations in the United States for continuing ethnological researches on the American Indians," approved Apr. 10, 1928, and
H. R. 3420	for other purposes. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Public Law No. 259. To authorize the exchange of wildlife refuge lands within the State of Washington. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Public Law No. 325.
	For the addition of certain lands to Rocky Mountain National Park, Colo., and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 263.
	To provide for the collection and publication of cotton statistics. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 133.
H. R. 3478	To extend the time of completing the construction of a bridge across the Mississippi River at or near a point between Delmar Blvd. and Cole St. in the city of St. Louis, Mo., and a point opposite thereto in the city of East St. Louis, Ill. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 289.
H. R. 3511	To declare the waterway (in which is located the Brewery St. Channel) from Brewery St. southeastward to a line running south 33 degrees 53 minutes 36 seconds west from the south side of Chestnut St. at New Haven, Conn., a nonnavigable stream. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 234.
H. R. 3512	To amend the Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1930, as amended, to authorize the exemption of certain employees of the Library of Congress and of the judicial branch of the Government whose employment is temporary or of uncertain duration. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 199.
H. R. 3549	Aug. 2, 1949. Tubile Caw No. 199. To permit the Comptroller General to pay claims chargeable against lapsed appropriations and to provide for the return of unexpended balances of such appropriations to the surplus fund. Approved July 6, 1949. Public Law No. 159.
Н. В. 3637	To permit the sending of Braille writers to or from the blind at the same rates as provided for their transportation for repair purposes. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 290.
H. R. 3680	To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to quitclaim 5½0 acres of land in Washington County, Miss., to the Mississippi State College. Approved July 13, 1949. Public Law No. 165.
	To amend the Federal Farm Loan Act, as amended, to authorize loans through national farm-loan associations in Puerto Rico; to modify the limitations on Federal land-bank loans to any one borrower; to repeal provisions for subscriptions to paid-in surplus of Federal land banks and cover the entire amount appropriated therefor into the surplus fund of the Treasury; to effect certain economies in reporting and recording payments on mortgages deposited with the registrars as bond collateral, and canceling the mortgage and satisfying and discharging the lien of record; and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 29, 1949. Public Law No. 433.
	To provide additional revenue for the District of Columbia. Approved May 27, 1949. Public Law No. 76.
11. R. 8/1/	To repeal the Act of July 24, 1946, relating to the Swan Island Animal Quarantine Station. Approved July 13, 1949. Public Law No. 166.

H. R. 3734	Making appropriations for civil functions administered by the Department of the Army for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1950, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 13, 1949.
TI D 9754	Public Law No. 355. Providing for the temporary deferment in certain unavoidable contingencies of annual
H. N. 5754	assessment work on mining claims held by location in the United States, and enlarging the liability for damages caused to stock raising and other homesteads by mining activities. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 115.
H. R. 3756	To amend the Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1930, to provide that the annuities
	of certain officers and employees engaged in the enforcement of the criminal laws of the United States shall be computed on the basis of their average basic salaries for any 5
II D 2769	consecutive years of allowable service. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 235. To amend title 18, entitled, Crimes and Criminal Procedure, and title 28, entitled, Judiciary
H. R. 3702	and Judicial Procedure, of the U. S. Code, and for other purposes. Approved May 24, 1949. Public Law No. 72.
H. R. 3793	To provide for the furnishing of quarters at Brunswick, Ga., for the U. S. District Court for
*	the Southern District of Georgia. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 396.
H. R. 3825	To amend the Federal Crop Insurance Act. Approved Aug. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 268.
H. R. 3826	To amend the act of Jan. 16, 1883, an act to regulate and improve the civil service of the
	United States. Approved Oct. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 425.
H. R. 3829	To provide assistance for local school agencies in providing educational opportunities for
	children on Federal reservations or in defense areas, and for other purposes. Approved
<u> </u>	Sept. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 306.
	Making appropriations for the Department of the Interior for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1950, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 12, 1949. Public Law No. 350.
H. R. 3851	To amend Public Law 289, 80th Cong., with respect to surplus airport property and to pro-
2. 2. 0 00111111	vide for the transfer of compliance functions with relation to such property. Approved
	Oct. 1, 1949. Public Law No. 311.
H. R. 3856	To provide for a Commission on Renovation of the Executive Mansion. Approved Apr. 14,
	1949. Public Law No. 40.
H. R. 3881	To provide for the use of the State course of study in schools operated by the Bureau of
	Indian Affairs on Indian reservations in South Dakota when requested by a majority vote
	of the parents of the students enrolled therein. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 301.
TF TP 2001	To increase the salaries of the judges of the Municipal Court of Appeals for the District of
11. 10. 5501	Columbia and the Municipal Court for the District of Columbia. Approved July 28,
	1949. Public Law No. 191.
H. R. 3910	To extend for a temporary period the provisions of the District of Columbia Emergency
	Rent Act. Approved Mar. 31, 1949. Public Law No. 34.
H. R. 3926	To rename a game sanctuary in the Harney National Forest as the "Norbeck Wildlife"
	Preserve," and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Public Law No. 326.
H. R. 3932	To exempt artificial limbs from duty if imported for personal use and not for sale. Approved
II D 2067	May 17, 1949. Public Law No. 63.
н. к. 3907	To continue a system of nurseries and nursery schools for the day care of school-age and under-school-age children in the District of Columbia through June 30, 1950. Approved
The second second	June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 134.
H R 3982	To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to sell certain lands to the Sisters of Saint Joseph
11. 10. 000222222	in Arizona, Inc., of Tucson, Ariz., to consolidate the Desert Laboratory Experimental
*	Area of the Southwestern Forest and Range Experiment Station, and for other purposes.
*	Approved Aug. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 229.
H. R. 3997	Making appriations for the Department of Agriculture for the fiscal year ending June 30,
TT TO 1000	1950, and for other purposes. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 146.
H. R. 4000	To amend sec. 16 of the Hawaiian Organic Act relative to disqualification of legislators.
II D 4016	Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 405. Making appropriations for the Departments of State, Justice, Commerce, and the Judiciary,
n. n. 4010	for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1950, and for other purposes. Approved July 20, 1949.
	Public Law No. 179.
H. R. 4022	To extend the time for commencing the construction of a toll bridge across the Rio Grande
11. 10. 10.	at or near Rio Grande City, Tex., to July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public
	Law No. 200.
H. R. 4026	Relating to the exchange of certain private and Federal properties within the authorized
	boundaries of Acadia National Park, in the State of Maine, and for other purposes.
	Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 291.
H. R. 4029	To authorize the Secretary of the Interior to procure for the Everglades National Park with
	available funds, including those made available by the State of Florida, the remaining
	lands and interest in lands within the boundary agreed upon between the State of Florida
	and the Secretary of the Interior, within and a part of that authorized by the Act of May
	30, 1934 (48 Stat. 816), and within which the State has already donated its lands, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 340.
H. R. 4046	Making appropriations to supply deficiencies in certain appropriations for the fiscal year
AL IV IUIU	ending June 30, 1949, and for other purposes. Approved June 23, 1949. Public Law
	No. 119.
H. R. 4050	To authorize advances of pay to personnel of the armed services upon permanent change of
	station, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 318.
н. к. 4059	To clarify exemption from taxation of certain property of the National Society of the Sons
	of the American Revolution. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 372.

H. R. 4073	To provide for the conveyance to the State of New York of certain historic property situated within Fort Niagara State Park, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 7, 1949.
Н. В. 4090	Public Law No. 292. To extend the benefits of sec. 23 of the Bankhead-Jones Act to Puerto Rico. Approved Oct.
II D 4146	26, 1949. Public Law No. 406.
n. n. 4140	Making appropriations for the National Security Council, the National Security Resources Board, and for military functions administered by the National Military Establishment for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1950, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 29, 1949.
H. R. 4151	Public Law No. 434. To grant the consent of the United States to the Arkansas River compact. Approved
H. R. 4152	May 31, 1949. Public Law No. 82. To approve repayment contracts negotiated with the Bitter Root irrigation district, the Shasta View irrigation district, the Okanogan irrigation district, the Willwood irrigation
	district, the Uncompangre Valley Water Users' Association, and the Kittitas reclamation district, to authorize their execution, and for other purposes. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 56.
H. R. 4177	Making appropriations for the Executive Office and sundry independent executive bureaus, commissions, corporations, agencies, and offices, for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1950,
H. R. 4208	and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 266. To add certain surplus land to Petersburg National Military Park, Va., to define the bound-
H. R. 4252	aries thereof, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 293. To transfer the trawlers Alaska and Oregon from the Reconstruction Finance Corporation to the Fish and Wildlife Service. Approved July 13, 1949. Public Law No. 163.
H. R. 4263	To amend sec. 102 (a) of the Department of Agriculture Organic Act of 1944 to authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to carry out operations to combat the citrus blackfly, white-
	fringed beetle, and the Hall scale. Approved June 17, 1949. Public Law No. 106.
	To amend the National Bank Act and the Bretton Woods Agreements Act, and for other purposes. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 142.
H. R. 4381	To provide cumulative sick and emergency leave with pay for teachers and attendance officers in the employ of the Board of Education of the District of Columbia, and for other
	purposes. Approved Oct. 13, 1949. Public Law No. 353.
H. R. 4392	To provide for the payment of compensation to the Swiss Government for losses and damages inflicted on Swiss territory during World War II by United States armed forces in violation of neutral rights, and authorizing appropriations therefor. Approved June 28, 1949.
	Public Law No. 136.
H. R. 4471	To regulate the hours of duty and the pay of civilian keepers of lighthouses and civilians employed on lightships and other vessels of the Coast Guard. Approved June 29, 1949.
TT D 4405	Public Law No. 143.
n. k. 4495	To provide additional benefits for certain postmasters, officers, and employees in the postal field service with respect to annual and sick leave, longevity pay, and promotion, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 428.
H. R. 4498	To amend sec. 6 of the act of Apr. 15, 1938, to expedite the carriage of mail by granting additional authority to the Postmaster General to award contracts for the transportation
	of mail by aircraft upon star routes. Approved Aug. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 277.
H. R. 4510	To provide funds for cooperation with the school board of Klamath County, Oreg., for the construction, extension, and improvement of public-school facilities in Klamath County, Oreg., to be available to all Indian and non-Indian children without discrimination.
	Approved Aug. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 256.
H. R. 4516	To amend sec. 312 of the Officer Personnel Act of 1947, as amended, so as to provide for the retention of certain officers of the Medical and Dental Corps of the Navy. Approved
TT D 4500	June 25, 1949. Public Law No. 131.
п. к. 4000	To revise, codify, and enact into law, title 14 of the U. S. Code, entitled "Coast Guard." Approved Aug. 4, 1949. Public Law No. 207.
	Relating to telephone and telegraph service and clerk hire for Members of the House of Representatives. Approved June 23, 1949. Public Law No. 121.
	To authorize the purchase of additional farming land for Leavenworth Penitentiary. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Public Law No. 332.
H. R. 4586	To authorize the government of the Virgin Islands or any municipality thereof to issue bonds and other obligations. Approved Oct. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 418.
H. R. 4646	To authorize the Secretary of the Army, the Secretary of the Navy, and the Secretary of the Air Force to lend certain property to national veterans' organizations, and for other
H. R. 4686	purposes. Approved Aug. 1, 1949. Public Law No. 193. To authorize the issuance of certain public-improvement bonds by the Territory of Hawaii. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 407.
H. R. 4688	To ratify and confirm Act 4 of the Session Laws of Hawaii, 1949, extending the time within which revenue bonds may be issued and delivered under ch. 118, Revised Laws of
H. R. 4705	Hawaii, 1945. Approved Sept. 3, 1949. Public Law No. 284. To transfer the office of the probation officer of the U. S. District Court for the District of
	Columbia, the office of the Register of Wills for the District of Columbia, and the Commission on Mental Health, from the government of the District of Columbia to the Administrative Office of The U. S. Courts, for budgetary and administrative purposes.
Н. R. 4708	Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 201. To amend the United Nations Participation Act of 1945. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Public
H. R. 4749	Law No. 341. To remove the requirement of residence in the District of Columbia for membership on the
	Commission on Mental Health. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 373.

H. R. 4754	To simplify the procurement, utilization, and disposal of Government property, to reorganize certain agencies of the Government, and for other purposes. Approved June 30, 1949. Public Law No. 152.
H. R. 4767	To clarify the active-duty status of certain officers of the Army of the United States and the Air Force of the United States, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 10, 1949.
	Public Law No. 342. Making appropriations for foreign aid for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1950. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Public Law No. 327.
	To amend title 28 of the U. S. Code relating to travel expense allowances for Government employee witnesses. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 319.
19	To authorize certain Government printing, binding, and blank-book work elsewhere than at the Government Printing Office if approved by the Joint Committee on Printing. Approved July 5, 1949. Public Law No. 156.
H. R. 4943	To amend the act providing for the admission of the State of Idaho into the Urion by increasing the period for which leases may be made of public lands granted to the State by such act for educational purposes. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Public Law No. 328.
	Relating to the policing of the building and grounds of the Supreme Court of the United States. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 250.
	To provide for the appointment of additional circuit and district judges, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1949. Public Law No. 205. To enable the Legislature of the Territory of Hawaii to authorize the city and county of
H R 4967	Honolulu, a municipal corporation, to issue sewer bonds. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 397. To enable the Legislature of the Territory of Hawaii to authorize the city and county of
	Honolulu, a municipal corporation, to issue bonds for the construction of certain public-park improvements in the city of Honolulu. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 398. To enable the Legislature of the Territory of Hawaii to authorize the city and county of
	Honolulu, a municipal corporation, to issue flood-control bonds. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 399.
H. R. 4986	To amend an act entitled "An act to provide for the adjustment of irrigation charges on the Flathead Indian irrigation project, Montana, and for other purposes", approved May 25, 1948. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Public Law No. 333.
H. R. 5007	To provide pay, allowances, and physical disability retirement for members of the Army, Navy, Air Force, Marine Corps, Coast Guard, Coast and Geodetic Survey, Public Health Service, the reserve components thereof, the National Guard, and the Air National Guard,
TT TD 509/	and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 12, 1949. Public Law No. 351. To authorize the taxation of Indian land holdings in the town of Lodge Grass, Mont., to
	assist in financing a municipal water supply and sewerage system. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Public Law No. 243.
	To continue for a temporary period certain powers, authority, and discretion in respect to tin and tin products conferred upon the President by the Second Decontrol Act of 1947, and for other purposes. Approved June 30, 1949. Public Law No. 153.
	Making appropriations for the legislative branch for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1950, and for other purposes. Approved June 22, 1949. Public Law No. 118. To accord privileges of free importation to members of the armed forces of other nations,
	to grant certain extensions of time for tax purposes, and to facilitate tax administration. Approved Aug. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 271.
	To correct inequities in the pay of certain officers and employees of the Federal Government and of the government of the District of Columbia. Approved July 6, 1949. Public Law No. 160.
H. R. 5114	To amend the Internal Revenue Code to permit the use of additional means, including stamp machines, for payment of tax on fermented malt liquors, provide for the establishment of brewery bottling house on brewery premises, and for other purposes. Approved
H. R. 5170	Aug. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 261. To further the policy enunciated in the Historic Sites Act (49 Stat. 666) and to facilitate
	public participation in the preservation of sites, buildings, and objects of national significance or interest and providing a national trust for historic preservation. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 408.
H. R. 5184	To approve contracts negotiated with the Belle Fourche irrigation district, the Deaver irrigation district, the Westland irrigation district, the Stanfield irrigation district, the Vale Oregon irrigation district, and the Prosser irrigation district, to authorize their
TT D #100	execution, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 419.
	To provide for the preparation of a plan for the celebration of the one hundredth anniversary of the building of the Soo Locks. Approved Aug. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 252.
	To provide for the furnishing of quarters at Thomasville, Ga., for the U. S. District Court for the Middle District of Georgia. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 400.
	To amend sec. 50 of the Organic Act of Puerto Rico. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 294.
1	To authorize the adjustment of the lineal positions of certain officers of the naval service, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 210.
	To continue for a temporary period certain powers, authority, and discretion for the purpose of exercising, administering, and enforcing import controls with respect to fats and
សំដើម ស្រី ប្រែ ក	oils (including butter), and rice and rice products. Approved July 1, 1949. Public Law No. 155.
Н. R. 5268	To amend certain provisions of the Internal Revenue Code. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 378.

H. R. 5287	To amend title 28, U. S. Code, sec. 90, to create a Swainsboro Division in the southern district of Georgia, with terms of court to be held at Swainsboro. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 236.
H. R. 5300	Making appropriations to supply deficiencies in certain appropriations for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1950, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Public Law
H. R. 5305	No. 343. To increase the retired pay of certain members of the former Lighthouse Service. Approved
H. R. 5310	Oct. 29, 1949. Public Law No. 435. To confer jurisdiction on the State of California over the lands and residents of the Agua Caliente Indian Reservation in said State, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 232.
H. R. 5319	1949. Public Law No. 322. Granting a renewal of patent No. 40,029, relating to the badge of the Holy Name Society.
H. R. 5328	Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 374. Authorizing the Secretary of the Army to convey certain lands to the city and county of
H. R. 5342	San Francisco. Approved Oct. 13, 1949. Public Law No. 354. To authorize the Secretary of Defense to lend certain Army, Navy, and Air Force equipment to the Boy Scouts of America for use at the Second National Jamboree of the Boy Scouts. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 323.
H. R. 5345	To stabilize prices of agricultural commodities. Approved Oct. 31, 1949. Public Law No. 439.
H. R. 5365	To provide for the transfer of the vessel Black Mallard to the State of Louisiana for the use and benefit of the department of wildlife and fisheries of such State. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 237.
H. R. 5390	To authorize the Secretary of the Interior to exchange certain Navajo tribal Indian land for certain Utah State land. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 302.
H. R. 5459	To enable the Legislature of the Territory of Hawaii to authorize the city and county of Honolulu, a municipal corporation, to issue bonds for the purposes of defraying the city and county's share of the cost of public improvements constructed pursuant to improve-
H. R. 5465	ment district proceedings. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 401. To amend sec. 4 (e) of the Civil Service retirement Act of May 29, 1930, as amended.
H. R. 5489	Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 320. To ratify and confirm Act 251 of the Session Laws of Hawaii, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 409.
H. R. 5490	To enable the Legislature of the Territory of Hawaii to authorize the county of Kauai, T. H., to issue public improvement bonds. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 402.
H. R. 5535	To amend the Philippine Rehabilitation Act of 1946. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 295.
H. R. 5598	To increase compensation for World War I presumptive service-connected cases, provide minimum ratings for service-connected arrested tuberculosis, increase certain disability and death compensation rates, liberalize requirement for dependency allowances, and redefine the terms "line of duty" and "willful misconduct." Approved Oct. 10, 1949.
H. R. 5601	Public Law No. 339. To authorize the exchange of certain lands of the United States situated in Iosco County, Mich., for lands within the national forests of Michigan, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 403.
H. R. 5620	Permitting the use, for public purposes, of certain land in Hot Springs, N. Mex. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 296.
H. R. 5632	To reorganize fiscal management in the National Military Establishment to promote economy and efficiency, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 216.
H. R. 5670	Authorizing transfer of land to the county of Bernalillo, N. Mex., for a hospital site. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 321.
H. R. 5674	To extend the time for the collection of tolls to amortize the cost, including reasonable interest and financing cost, of the construction of a bridge across the Missouri River at Brownville, Nebr. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 375.
H. R. 5764	To authorize the granting to the city of Los Angeles, Calif., of rights-of-way on, over, under, through, and across certain public lands. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 344.
H. R. 5773	To authorize the carrying out of the provisions of art. 7 of the treaty of Feb. 3, 1944, between the United States and Mexico, regarding the joint development of hydroelectric power at
U D rons	Falcon Dam, on the Rio Grande, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 312.
	To exempt certain volatile fruit-flavor concentrates from the tax on liquors. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Public Law No. 240.
	To provide for the amendment of the Fair Labor Standards Act of 1938, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 393.
	To promote the foreign policy and provide for the defense and general welfare of the United States by furnishing military assistance to foreign nations. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Public Law No. 329.
	To amend the Army and Air Force Vitalization and Retirement Equalization Act of 1948. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 297
H, R. 5931	To establish a standard schedule of rates of basic compensation for certain employees of the Federal Government; to provide an equitable system for fixing and adjusting the rates of basic compensation of individual employees; to repeal the Classification Act of 1923,
H. R. 5934	as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 429. To amend the Second Supplemental National Defense Appropriation Act, 1943, approved Oct. 26, 1942 (56 Stat. 990, 999), and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 410.

H. R. 5956	To provide a method of financing the acquisition and construction by the city of Duluth of certain bridges across the St. Louis River, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 20,
Н. В. 6008	1949. Public Law No. 364. Making supplemental appropriations for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1950, and for other
TI D 0000	purposes. Approved Oct. 14, 1949. Public Law No. 358.
H. R. 6022	To increase the rates of compensation of certain employees of the Department of Medicine and Surgery of the Veterans' Administration, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 12,
	1949. Public Law No. 349.
H. R. 6109	Granting the consent of Congress to a compact or agreement between the State of Tennessee
22. 20. 0100121222	and the State of Missouri concerning a Tennessee-Missouri Bridge Commission, and for
•	other purposes. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 411.
H. R. 6185	To amend the Federal Credit Union Act. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 376.
H. R. 6213	To authorize reimbursement to the appropriations of the Bureau of Narcotics of moneys
II D 6000	expended for the purchase of narcotics. Approved Oct. 20, 1949. Public Law No. 365.
H. R. 6230	To direct the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain land to School District No. 5, Linn County, Oreg. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 412.
H. B. 6259	To provide for the installation of a carillon in the Arlington Memorial Amphitheater,
	Arlington National Cemetery, Fort Myer, Va., in memory of World War II dead. Ap-
	proved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 388.
H. R. 6281	To provide for certain improvements relating to the Capitol power plant, its distribution
	systems, and the buildings and grounds served by the plant, including proposed additions.
T D 6901	Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 413.
11. 1v. 0901	To provide for parity in awards of disability compensation. Approved Oct. 29, 1949. Public Law No. 436.
H. R. 6303	To authorize certain construction at military and naval installations, and for other purposes.
	Approved Oct. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 420.
H. R. 6305	To give effect to the International Wheat Agreement signed by the United States and other
	countries relating to the stabilization of supplies and prices in the international wheat
U D 6497	market. Approved Oct. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 421. Making supplemental appropriations for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1950, and for other
n. k. 042/	purposes. Approved Oct. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 430.
	purposes. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Tubile Daw 110. 400.
•	SECOND SESSION
H. R. 33	To authorize Joe Graham Post No. 119, American Legion, upon certain conditions, to
± 1	lease the lands conveyed to it by the act of June 15, 1933. Approved Apr. 28, 1950.
TJ TD 122	Public Law No. 487. To amend sec. 2 of the act approved June 20, 1936, entitled "An act to extend the benefits
11. 10. 100-1-1-1	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Camper-Ketcham Act, to the Territory of
10 1 10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739.
10 1 10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739.
10 1 10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young
10 1 10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public
H. R. 157	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638.
H. R. 157	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California.
H. R. 163	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839.
H. R. 163	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler. N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other
H. R. 163 H. R. 210	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755.
H. R. 163 H. R. 210	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443.
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443. To extend the time limit within which certain suits in admiralty may be brought against
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322 H. R. 483	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443. To extend the time limit within which certain suits in admiralty may be brought against the United States. Approved Dec. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 877.
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322 H. R. 483	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443. To extend the time limit within which certain suits in admiralty may be brought against the United States. Approved Dec. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 877. To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to accept buildings and improvements constructed
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322 H. R. 483	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443. To extend the time limit within which certain suits in admiralty may be brought against the United States. Approved Dec. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 877. To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to accept buildings and improvements constructed and affected by the Buffalo Rapids Farms Association on project lands in the Buffalo Rapids water conservation and utilization project and canceling indebtedness of the
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322 H. R. 483 H. R. 829	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443. To extend the time limit within which certain suits in admiralty may be brought against the United States. Approved Dec. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 877. To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to accept buildings and improvements constructed and affected by the Buffalo Rapids Farms Association on project lands in the Buffalo Rapids water conservation and utilization project and canceling indebtedness of the association, and for other purposes. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law No. 565.
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322 H. R. 483 H. R. 829	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443. To extend the time limit within which certain suits in admiralty may be brought against the United States. Approved Dec. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 877. To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to accept buildings and improvements constructed and affected by the Buffalo Rapids Farms Association on project lands in the Buffalo Rapids water conservation and utilization project and canceling indebtedness of the association, and for other purposes. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law No. 565. To authorize construction of the Eklutna project, hydroelectric generating plant and trans-
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322 H. R. 483 H. R. 829	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443. To extend the time limit within which certain suits in admiralty may be brought against the United States. Approved Dec. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 877. To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to accept buildings and improvements constructed and affected by the Buffalo Rapids Farms Association on project lands in the Buffalo Rapids water conservation and utilization project and canceling indebtedness of the association, and for other purposes. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law No. 565. To authorize construction of the Eklutna project, hydroelectric generating plant and transmission facilities in connection therewith, and for other purposes. Approved July 31,
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322 H. R. 483 H. R. 829	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443. To extend the time limit within which certain suits in admiralty may be brought against the United States. Approved Dec. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 877. To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to accept buildings and improvements constructed and affected by the Buffalo Rapids Farms Association on project lands in the Buffalo Rapids water conservation and utilization project and canceling indebtedness of the association, and for other purposes. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law No. 565. To authorize construction of the Eklutna project, hydroelectric generating plant and transmission facilities in connection therewith, and for other purposes. Approved July 31, 1950. Public Law No. 628.
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322 H. R. 483 H. R. 829	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443. To extend the time limit within which certain suits in admiralty may be brought against the United States. Approved Dec. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 877. To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to accept buildings and improvements constructed and affected by the Buffalo Rapids Farms Association on project lands in the Buffalo Rapids water conservation and utilization project and canceling indebtedness of the association, and for other purposes. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law No. 565. To authorize construction of the Eklutna project, hydroelectric generating plant and transmission facilities in connection therewith, and for other purposes. Approved July 31, 1950. Public Law No. 628.
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322 H. R. 483 H. R. 829 H. R. 940	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443. To extend the time limit within which certain suits in admiralty may be brought against the United States. Approved Dec. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 877. To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to accept buildings and improvements constructed and affected by the Buffalo Rapids Farms Association on project lands in the Buffalo Rapids water conservation and utilization project and canceling indebtedness of the association, and for other purposes. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law No. 565. To authorize construction of the Eklutna project, hydroelectric generating plant and transmission facilities in connection therewith, and for other purposes. Approved July 31, 1950. Public Law No. 628. To amend the act establishing grades of certain retired noncommissioned officers. Approved May 22, 1950. Public Law No. 519. To provide for the conversion of national banking associations into and their merger or
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322 H. R. 483 H. R. 829 H. R. 940	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443. To extend the time limit within which certain suits in admiralty may be brought against the United States. Approved Dec. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 877. To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to accept buildings and improvements constructed and affected by the Buffalo Rapids Farms Association on project lands in the Buffalo Rapids water conservation and utilization project and canceling indebtedness of the association, and for other purposes. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law No. 565. To authorize construction of the Eklutna project, hydroelectric generating plant and transmission facilities in connection therewith, and for other purposes. Approved July 31, 1950. Public Law No. 628. To amend the act establishing grades of certain retired noncommissioned officers. Approved May 22, 1950. Public Law No. 519. To provide for the conversion of national banking associations into and their merger or consolidation with State banks, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 17, 1950.
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322 H. R. 483 H. R. 829 H. R. 940 H. R. 1151 H. R. 1161	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443. To extend the time limit within which certain suits in admiralty may be brought against the United States. Approved Dec. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 877. To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to accept buildings and improvements constructed and affected by the Buffalo Rapids Farms Association on project lands in the Buffalo Rapids water conservation and utilization project and canceling indebtedness of the association, and for other purposes. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law No. 565. To authorize construction of the Eklutna project, hydroelectric generating plant and transmission facilities in connection therewith, and for other purposes. Approved July 31, 1950. Public Law No. 628. To amend the act establishing grades of certain retired noncommissioned officers. Approved May 22, 1950. Public Law No. 519. To provide for the conversion of national banking associations into and their merger or consolidation with State banks, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 706.
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322 H. R. 483 H. R. 829 H. R. 940 H. R. 1151 H. R. 1161	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443. To extend the time limit within which certain suits in admiralty may be brought against the United States. Approved Dec. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 877. To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to accept buildings and improvements constructed and affected by the Buffalo Rapids Farms Association on project lands in the Buffalo Rapids water conservation and utilization project and canceling indebtedness of the association, and for other purposes. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law No. 565. To authorize construction of the Eklutna project, hydroelectric generating plant and transmission facilities in connection therewith, and for other purposes. Approved July 31, 1950. Public Law No. 628. To amend the act establishing grades of certain retired noncommissioned officers. Approved May 22, 1950. Public Law No. 519. To provide for the conversion of national banking associations into and their merger or consolidation with State banks, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 706.
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322 H. R. 483 H. R. 829 H. R. 1151 H. R. 1161	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443. To extend the time limit within which certain suits in admiralty may be brought against the United States. Approved Dec. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 877. To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to accept buildings and improvements constructed and affected by the Buffalo Rapids Farms Association on project lands in the Buffalo Rapids water conservation and utilization project and canceling indebtedness of the association, and for other purposes. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law No. 565. To authorize construction of the Eklutna project, hydroelectric generating plant and transmission facilities in connection therewith, and for other purposes. Approved July 31, 1950. Public Law No. 628. To amend the act establishing grades of certain retired noncommissioned officers. Approved May 22, 1950. Public Law No. 519. To provide for the conversion of national banking associations into and their merger or consolidation with State banks, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 706. To provide for a per capita payment from funds in the Treasury of the United States to the credit of the Indians of California. Approved May 24, 1950. Public
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322 H. R. 483 H. R. 829 H. R. 1151 H. R. 1161 H. R. 1354 H. R. 1437	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443. To extend the time limit within which certain suits in admiralty may be brought against the United States. Approved Dec. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 877. To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to accept buildings and improvements constructed and affected by the Buffalo Rapids Farms Association on project lands in the Buffalo Rapids water conservation and utilization project and canceling indebtedness of the association, and for other purposes. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law No. 565. To authorize construction of the Eklutna project, hydroelectric generating plant and transmission facilities in connection therewith, and for other purposes. Approved July 31, 1950. Public Law No. 628. To amend the act establishing grades of certain retired noncommissioned officers. Approved May 22, 1950. Public Law No. 519. To provide for the conversion of national banking associations into and their merger or consolidation with State banks, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 706. To provide for a per capita payment from funds in the Treasury of the United States to the credit of the Indians of California. Approved May 24, 1950. Public
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322 H. R. 483 H. R. 829 H. R. 1151 H. R. 1161 H. R. 1354 H. R. 1437	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443. To extend the time limit within which certain suits in admiralty may be brought against the United States. Approved Dec. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 877. To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to accept buildings and improvements constructed and affected by the Buffalo Rapids Farms Association on project lands in the Buffalo Rapids water conservation and utilization project and canceling indebtedness of the association, and for other purposes. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law No. 565. To authorize construction of the Eklutna project, hydroelectric generating plant and transmission facilities in connection therewith, and for other purposes. Approved July 31, 1950. Public Law No. 628. To amend the act establishing grades of certain retired noncommissioned officers. Approved May 22, 1950. Public Law No. 519. To provide for the conversion of national banking associations into and their merger or consolidation with State banks, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 706. To provide for a per capita payment from funds in the Treasury of the United States to the credit of the Indians of California. Approved May 24, 1950. Public
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322 H. R. 483 H. R. 829 H. R. 1151 H. R. 1161 H. R. 1354 H. R. 1437	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443. To extend the time limit within which certain suits in admiralty may be brought against the United States. Approved Dec. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 877. To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to accept buildings and improvements constructed and affected by the Buffalo Rapids Farms Association on project lands in the Buffalo Rapids water conservation and utilization project and canceling indebtedness of the association, and for other purposes. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law No. 565. To authorize construction of the Eklutna project, hydroelectric generating plant and transmission facilities in connection therewith, and for other purposes. Approved July 31, 1950. Public Law No. 628. To amend the act establishing grades of certain retired noncommissioned officers. Approved May 22, 1950. Public Law No. 519. To provide for the conversion of national banking associations into and their merger or consolidation with State banks, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 504. To provide for a per capita payment from funds in the Treasury of the United States to the credit of the Indians of California. Approved May 24, 1950. Public
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322 H. R. 483 H. R. 829 H. R. 1151 H. R. 1161 H. R. 1354 H. R. 1437 H. R. 1662	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443. To extend the time limit within which certain suits in admiralty may be brought against the United States. Approved Dec. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 877. To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to accept buildings and improvements constructed and affected by the Buffalo Rapids Farms Association on project lands in the Buffalo Rapids water conservation and utilization project and canceling indebtedness of the association, and for other purposes. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law No. 565. To authorize construction of the Eklutna project, hydroelectric generating plant and transmission facilities in connection therewith, and for other purposes. Approved July 31, 1950. Public Law No. 628. To amend the act establishing grades of certain retired noncommissioned officers. Approved May 22, 1950. Public Law No. 519. To provide for the conversion of national banking associations into and their merger or consolidation with State banks, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 706. To provide for a per capita payment from funds in the Treasury of the United States to the credit of the Indians of California. Approved May 24, 1950. Public
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322 H. R. 483 H. R. 829 H. R. 1151 H. R. 1161 H. R. 1354 H. R. 1437 H. R. 1662	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443. To extend the time limit within which certain suits in admiralty may be brought against the United States. Approved Dec. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 877. To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to accept buildings and improvements constructed and affected by the Buffalo Rapids Farms Association on project lands in the Buffalo Rapids water conservation and utilization project and canceling indebtedness of the association, and for other purposes. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law No. 565. To authorize construction of the Eklutna project, hydroelectric generating plant and transmission facilities in connection therewith, and for other purposes. Approved July 31, 1950. Public Law No. 628. To are establishing grades of certain retired noncommissioned officers. Approved May 22, 1950. Public Law No. 519. To provide for the conversion of national banking associations into and their merger or consolidation with State banks, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 706. To provide for a per capita payment from funds in the Treasury of the United States to the credit of the Indians of California. Approved May 24, 1950. Public Law No. 5
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322 H. R. 483 H. R. 829 H. R. 1151 H. R. 1161 H. R. 1354 H. R. 1437 H. R. 1662	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443. To extend the time limit within which certain suits in admiralty may be brought against the United States. Approved Dec. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 877. To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to accept buildings and improvements constructed and affected by the Buffalo Rapids Farms Association on project lands in the Buffalo Rapids water conservation and utilization project and canceling indebtedness of the association, and for other purposes. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law No. 565. To authorize construction of the Eklutna project, hydroelectric generating plant and transmission facilities in connection therewith, and for other purposes. Approved July 31, 1950. Public Law No. 628. To amend the act establishing grades of certain retired noncommissioned officers. Approved May 22, 1950. Public Law No. 519. To provide for the conversion of national banking associations into and their merger or consolidation with State banks, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 706. To provide for a per capita payment from funds in the Treasury of the United States to the credit of the Indians of California. Approved May 24, 1950. Public
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322 H. R. 483 H. R. 829 H. R. 1151 H. R. 1161 H. R. 1354 H. R. 1437 H. R. 1662 H. R. 1726	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443. To extend the time limit within which certain suits in admiralty may be brought against the United States. Approved Dec. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 877. To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to accept buildings and improvements constructed and affected by the Buffalo Rapids Farms Association on project lands in the Buffalo Rapids water conservation and utilization project and canceling indebtedness of the association, and for other purposes. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law No. 565. To authorize construction of the Eklutna project, hydroelectric generating plant and transmission facilities in connection therewith, and for other purposes. Approved July 31, 1950. Public Law No. 628. To amend the act establishing grades of certain retired noncommissioned officers. Approved May 22, 1950. Public Law No. 519. To provide for the conversion of national banking associations into and their merger or consolidation with State banks, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 706. To provide for a per capita payment from funds in the Treasury of the United States to the credit of the Indians of California. Approved May 24, 1950. Public
H. R. 163 H. R. 210 H. R. 322 H. R. 483 H. R. 829 H. R. 1151 H. R. 1161 H. R. 1354 H. R. 1437 H. R. 1662 H. R. 1726	of the Adams Act, the Purnell Act, and the Capper-Ketcham Act to the Territory of Alaska, and for other purposes." Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739. Authorizing the Department of Justice of the United States to recognize and to award to outstanding courageous young Americans a medal for heroism known as the Young American Medal for Bravery, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638. To authorize Sacramento Valley Irrigation Canals, Central Valley project, California. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839. To authorize the conveyance of a portion of the United States military reservation at Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to the State of New York for use as a maritime school, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755. To transfer funds to the town of Craig, Alaska. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443. To extend the time limit within which certain suits in admiralty may be brought against the United States. Approved Dec. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 877. To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to accept buildings and improvements constructed and affected by the Buffalo Rapids Farms Association on project lands in the Buffalo Rapids water conservation and utilization project and canceling indebtedness of the association, and for other purposes. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law No. 565. To authorize construction of the Eklutna project, hydroelectric generating plant and transmission facilities in connection therewith, and for other purposes. Approved July 31, 1950. Public Law No. 628. To amend the act establishing grades of certain retired noncommissioned officers. Approved May 22, 1950. Public Law No. 519. To provide for the conversion of national banking associations into and their merger or consolidation with State banks, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 706. To provide for a per capita payment from funds in the Treasury of the United States to the credit of the Indians of California. Approved May 24, 1950. Public

II D 1000	The state of the s
	To amend sec. 10 of the Reclamation Project Act of 1939. Approved Aug. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 713.
H. R. 2023	To regulate oleomargarine, to repeal certain taxes relating to oleomargarine, and for other purposes. Approved Mai. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 459.
H. R. 2121	To direct the Secretary of the Interior to convey abandoned school properties in the Territory of Alaska to local school officials. Approved Aug. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 727.
H. R. 2196	To authorize the elimination of lands from the Flathead Indian irrigation project, Montana.
Н. В. 2365	Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 671. For the relief of the city of Chester, Ill. Approved Dec. 11, 1950. Public Law No. 876.
H. R. 2386	To provide for the establishment and operation of a rare and precious metals experiment station at Reno, Nev. Approved June 21, 1950. Public Law No. 568.
H. R. 2387	Authorizing the Governor of Alaska to fix certain fees and charges with respect to elections.
H. R. 2401	Approved May 25, 1950. Public Law No. 526. To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claims of the State of California. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Public Law No.
H. R. 2554	834. To amend the District of Columbia Credit Union Act of 1932. Approved Apr. 28, 1950.
H. R. 2585	Public Law No. 484. To amend the Tariff Act of 1930 to provide for exemption from duty of certain metallic
	impurities in tin ores and concentrates when such impurities are not recovered. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 444.
H. R. 2733	To authorize the construction, operation, and maintenance by the Secretary of the Interior of the Canadian River reclamation project, Texas. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 898.
H. R. 2734	To amend an act entitled "An act to supplement existing laws against unlawful restraints
	and monopolies, and for other purposes," approved Oct. 15, 1914 (38 Stat. 730), as amended. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 899.
H. R. 2753	To amend sec. 2 of the act of Apr. 28, 1904 (33 Stat. 527; 43 U. S. C., sec. 213), relating to additional homestead entries. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 639.
H. R. 2783	To authorize the Secretary of the Interior to convey a certain parcel of land, with improve-
H. R. 2887	ments, to the city of Alpena, Mich. Approved May 22, 1950. Public Law No. 520. To amend the Architects' Registration Act for the District of Columbia in order to safe-
	guard life, health, and property, and to promote the public welfare. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 765.
H. R. 2895	To authorize the sale of select base material, at the Fort Benning Military Reservation, to Muscogee County, State of Georgia, for use on county roads. Approved May 2, 1950. Public Law No. 496.
H. R. 3150	To revise and repeal certain acts relating to rules of survey to permit departures from the
	system of rectangular survey when necessary on all public lands, and for other purposes. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 490.
	To provide an extension of the time for making application for terminal-leave pay. Ap-
H. R. 3274	To provide for the conveyance of certain historic properties to the State of Georgia, and
H. R. 3278	for other purposes. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 801. To amend sec. 22 (d) (6) (A) of the Internal Revenue Code, relating to involuntary liquida-
H. R. 3284	tion and replacement of inventory. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 756. To authorize grantees of recreational demonstration project lands to make land exchanges
	relating to such properties, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public
H. R. 3480	Law No. 640. To authorize the Commonwealth of Kentucky to use for certain educational purposes
	lands granted by the United States to such Commonwealth for State park purposes exclusively. Approved June 16, 1950. Public Law No. 556.
H. R. 3482	Granting the consent of the Congress to the negotiation of a compact relating to the waters of the Canadian River by the States of Oklahoma, Texas, and New Mexico. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 491.
H. R. 3783	Authorizing the transfer of part of Camp Joseph T. Robinson to the State of Arkansas.
H. R. 3906	Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 593. To amend the Federal Aid to Wildlife Restoration Act, as amended. Approved Aug. 3,
H. R. 3946	1950. Public Law No. 641. To promote the national defense and to contribute to more effective aeronautical research
	by authorizing professional personnel of the National Advisory Committee for Aero-
· · · ·	nautics to attend accredited graduate schools for research and study. Approved Apr. 11, 1950. Public Law No. 472.
н. к. 4070	To cancel drainage charges against certain lands within the Uintah Indian irrigation project, Utah. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 488.
H. R. 4080	To unify, consolidate, revise, and codify the Articles of War, the Articles for the Government of the Navy, and the disciplinary laws of the Coast Guard, and to enact and establish
H. R. 4117	a Uniform Code of Military Justice. Approved May 5, 1950. Public Law No. 506. To remove the present restriction relating to the granting of privileges within Kings Canyon National Park in order that privileges hereafter granted may be consistent with those granted in other areas of the National Park System, and for other purposes. Approved
H D 4990	Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 707.
	To amend sec. 17 of the District of Columbia Alcoholic Beverage Control Act. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 480.
п. к. 4285	To amend the act of July 31, 1946, in order retroactively to advance in grade, time in grade, and compensation certain employees in the postal field service who are veterans of World
H. R. 4289	War II. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 492. To require settlers on public lands in Alaska to record notice of their settlement claims in
	the land office for the district in which the lands are situated, and for other purposes. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 493.
	** ************************************

H. R 4295	To provide certain benefits for annuitants who retired under the Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1930, prior to Apr. 1, 1948. Approved July 6, 1950. Public Law No. 601.
H. R. 4316	To repeal the authority to assess certain owners of nonmilitary buildings situated within the limits of the Fort Monroe Military Reservation, and for other purposes. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 489.
H. R. 4386	To amend sec. 2 (a) and sec. 7 of the Foreign Agents Registration Act of 1938, as amended, to make failure of registration a continuing offense, and to continue the obligation of officers, directors, and persons acting as such, to comply with the act despite dissolution
	of a foreign agent. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 642. To authorize relief of authorized certifying officers of terminated war agencies in liquidation by the Treasury Department. Approved Feb. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 446.
H. R. 4390	To authorize the conveyance, for school purposes, of certain land in Acadia National Park to the town of Tremont, Maine, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 1, 1950. Public Law No. 629.
H. R. 4393	To amend the Life Insurance Act of the District of Columbia. Approved May 4, 1950. Public Law No. 502.
H. R. 4394	To amend secs. 10, 11, and 12 of ch. V of the act of June 19, 1934, as amended, entitled "An act to regulate the business of life insurance in the District of Columbia." Approved July 12, 1950. Public Law No. 607.
H. R. 4406	To provide for the settlement of certain claims of the Government of the United States on its own behalf and on behalf of American nationals against foreign governments. Ap-
H. R. 4408	proved Mar. 10, 1950. Public Law No. 455. To amend the act, approved May 27, 1924, entitled "An act to fix the salaries of officers and more of the Metrocollier, Police force, and the Fire
	and members of the Metropolitan Police force, U. S. Park Police force, and the Fire Department of the District of Columbia", so as to grant rights to members of the U. S. Park Police force commensurate with the rights granted to members of Metropolitan Police force as to time off from duty. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 494.
H. R. 4433	To make retrocession to the Commonwealth of Massachusetts over certain lands in Shirley, Mass. Approved May 23, 1950. Public Law No. 522.
	To amend the act of Feb. 25, 1920 (41 Stat. 452), and for other purposes. Approved June 16, 1950. Public Law No. 557.
	To amend the Displaced Persons Act of 1948. Approved June 16, 1950. Public Law No. 555.
	Authorizing the transfer of Fort Des Moines, Iowa, to the State of Iowa. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 868.
H. R. 4579	To amend sec. 333 of title 28 of the United States Code to provide for the attendance at judicial conferences of their respective circuits of the district judges in Puerto Rico, the Virgin Islands, the Canal Zone, Hawaii, and Alaska. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 900.
H. R. 4584	To provide for disposition of lands on the Cabazon, Augustine, and Torres-Martinez Indian Reservations in California, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Public Law No. 728.
H. R. 4641	To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to accept title to certain land owned or to be acquired by the county of Plumas, State of California, and in exchange therefor to convey to Plumas County certain land owned by the United States in said county. Approved June 15, 1950. Public Law No. 551.
H. R. 4692	To provide for the extension of the term of certain patents of persons who served in the military or naval forces of the United States during World War II. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 598.
H. R. 4732	To direct the Secretary of the Army to convey certain lands to the Two Rock Union School District, a political subdivision of the State of California, in Sonoma County, Calif., and
H. R. 4788	for other purposes. Approved May 25, 1950. Public Law No. 527. To provide for a mutual-aid plan for fire protection by and for the District of Columbia and certain adjacent communities in Maryland and Virginia, and for other purposes. Approximately 14, 1000. Public Law No. 620.
H. R. 4800	proved Aug. 14, 1950. Public Law No. 689. To direct the Secretary of Agriculture to convey certain mineral interests, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 6, 1950. Public Law No. 760.
	To provide for the admission of pay patients to the Home for the Aged and Infirm. Approved June 14, 1950. Public Law No. 542.
H. R. 4895	To permit the prospecting, development, mining, removal, and utilization of the mineral resources within the national forests in Minnesota, and for other purposes. Approved
H. R. 4901	June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 594. Authorizing the Eastern Band of Cherokee Indians, North Carolina, to lease certain lands for business purposes for a period not exceeding 25 years. Approved Sept. 23, 1950.
H. R. 4942	Public Law No. 824. To regulate the collection and disbursement of moneys realized from leases made by the Seneca Nation of Indians of New York, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 14, 1950. Public Law No. 690.
H. R. 4969	To direct the Secretary of Agriculture and the Secretary of the Army to transfer and convey certain lands and thereby facilitate administration and give proper cognizance to the highest use of United States lands. Approved June 16, 1950. Public Law No. 558.
	To incorporate the Reserve Officers Association of the United States. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 595.
H. R. 5003	To provide for the exchange between the United States and the State of New York of certain lands and interests in lands at Manhattan Beach, Kings County, N. Y. Approved Aug.
H. R. 5074	10, 1950. Public Law No. 684. To promote the national defense by authorizing specifically certain functions of the National Advisory Committee for Aeronautics necessary to the effective prosecution of aeronautical research, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 672.
	,

H. R. 5097	For the administration of Indian livestock loans, and for other purposes. Approved May 24, 1950. Public Law No. 525.
H. R. 5101	To provide for the transfer to Pierce County, Wash., of certain surplus land in the Fort Lewis Military Reservation. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Public Law No. 835.
H. R. 5103	To provide for clerical assistance at post offices, branches, or stations serving military and naval personnel, and for other purposes. Approved June 15, 1950. Public Law No. 552.
H. R. 5166	To extend the laws of the United States relating to civil acts or offenses consummated or
	committed on the high seas on board a vessel belonging to the United States, to the Midway Islands, Wake Island, Johnston Island, Sand Island, Kingman Reef, Kure Island,
	Baker Island, Howland Island, Jarvis Island, Canton Island, and Enderbury Island, and for other purposes. Approved June 15, 1950. Public Law No. 553.
	To amend par. 207 of the Tariff Act of 1930 and sec. 3424 (a) of the Internal Revenue Code. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 852.
H. R. 5282	To amend sec. 3 of the Organic Act of Puerto Rico. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 708.
H. R. 5327	To continue until the close of June 30, 1951, the suspension of duties and import taxes on metal scrap, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 869.
H. R. 5332	To amend sec. 3 of the act of June 18, 1934, relating to the establishment of foreign-trade zones. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law No. 566.
H. R. 5368	To authorize the Departments of the Army, Navy, and Air Force to participate in the transfer
II TO MOMO	of certain real property or interests therein, and for other purposes. Approved July 11, 1950. Public Law No. 606.
H. R. 5372	To authorize the negotiation and ratification of separate settlement contracts with the Sioux Indians of Cheyenne River Reservation in South Dakota and North Dakota for Indian lands and rights acquired by the United States for the Oahe Dam and Reservoir,
	Missouri River development, and for other related purposes. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 870.
H. R. 5472	Authorizing the construction, repair, and preservation of certain public works on rivers and harbors for navigation, flood control, and for other purposes. Approved May 17, 1950.
TT D 5406	Public Law No. 516.
11. 11. 0400	To amend certain provisions of the Internal Revenue Code to permit the use of additional means, including stamp machines, for payment of tax on distilled spirits, modify loss
II D #49#	allowances for distilled spirits, for the transfer and redistillation of spirits, and for other purposes. Approved Feb. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 448.
н. к. 5487	To provide for the review of orders of the Federal Communications Commission under the Communications Act of 1934, as amended, and of certain orders of the Secretary of Agri-
	culture made under the Packers and Stockyards Act, 1921, as amended, and the Perishable Agricultural Commodities Act, 1930, as amended, and of orders of the U. S. Maritime
	Commission, or the Federal Maritime Board or the Maritime Administration under the Shipping Act, 1916, as amended, and the Intercoastal Shipping Act, 1933, as amended.
Н. В. 5503	Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 901. To authorize the Secretary of the Air Force to release and quitclaim a portion of a right-of-
	way easement to Langley Air Force Base, Va. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 481.
H. R. 5511	To amend the provisions of the Perishable Agricultural Commodities Act, 1930, relating to practices in the marketing of perishable agricultural commodities. Approved June 15, 1950. Public Law No. 554.
H. R. 5526	To authorize the President to provide for the performance of certain functions of the President by other officers of the Government, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 8, 1950.
U D EEE	Public Law No. 673. To make available for Indian use certain surplus property at the Wingate Ordnance Depot,
	N. Mex. Approved June 20, 1950. Public Law No. 567.
	To direct the Secretary of the Army to convey certain land to the State of Rhode Island. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Public Law No. 657.
H. R. 5679	To authorize the transfer of certain agricultural dry land and irrigation field stations to the States in which such stations are located, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 23,
H. R. 5731	1950. Public Law No. 825. To discharge a fiduciary obligation to Iran. Approved Sept. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 861.
	Relating to the furnishing of accommodations at Klamath Falls, Oreg., for the U. S. District Court for the District of Oregon. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 826.
H. R. 5839	To facilitate and simplify the work of the Forest Service, and for other purposes. Approved
H, R. 5866	Apr. 24, 1950. Public Law No. 478. To adjust and define the boundary between Great Smoky Mountains National Park and the
TI TO WOME	Cherokee-Pisgah-Nantahala National Forests, and for other purposes. Approved July 26, 1950. Public Law No. 622.
	To extend the boundaries of the Toiyabe National Forest in the State of Nevada. Approved June 16, 1950. Public Law No. 559.
	To amend the Army-Navy Nurses Act of 1947, to provide for additional appointments, and for other purposes. Approved May 16, 1950. Public Law No. 514.
Н. R. 5902 Н. R. 5913	For the relief of the Pan American Union. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 902. To authorize the exchange of certain lands of the United States situated in Ross County,
	Ohio, for lands within Symmes Creek Purchase Unit in Lawrence County, Ohio, and for other purposes. Approved June 14, 1950. Public Law No. 543.
H. R. 5920	To provide for payment of amounts due mentally incompetent personnel of the Army
H D 7001	Navy, Air Force, Marine Corps, Coast Guard, Coast and Geodetic Survey, and Public Health Service. Approved June 21, 1950. Public Law No. 569.
	To terminate lump-sum benefits provided by law to certain Reserve officers of the Navy and Air Force. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 485.
H. R. 5941	To incorporate The Military Chaplains Association of the United States of America. Approved Sept. 20, 1950. Public Law No. 792.
	The same same and the same same same same same same same sam

H. R. 5943	To provide for the erection of a bronze and stone monument at the grave of Constantino Brumidi. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 596.
H. R. 5951	To amend sec. 3 of the Travel Expense Act of 1949. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 482.
H. R. 5967	To amend the Interstate Commerce Act, as amended, to clarify the status of freight forwarders and their relationship with motor common carriers. Approved Dec. 20, 1950. Public Law No. 881.
H. R. 5984	To approve Joint Resolution 12 enacted by the Legislature of the Territory of Hawaii in the regular session of 1949, relating to the granting of land patents in fee simple to certain
H. R. 5990	lessees under homestead leases. Approved Sept. 1, 1950. Public Law No. 746. To provide for the construction, development, administration, and maintenance of the Baltimore-Washington Parkway in the State of Maryland and its extension into the District of Columbia as a part of the park system of the District of Columbia and its environs by the Secretary of the Interior, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3,
H. R. 6000	1950. Public Law No. 643. To extend and improve the Federal Old-Age and Survivors Insurance System, to amend the public assistance and child welfare provisions of the Social Security Act, and for other
Н. R. 6013	purposes. Approved Aug. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 734. To amend an act fixing the price of copies of records furnished by the Department of the Interior. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 644.
H. R. 6073	To amend sec. 501 (b) (6) of the Internal Revenue Code. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 680.
H. R. 6104	To authorize the establishment of an educational agency for surplus property within the government of the District of Columbia, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 698.
H. R. 6171	To authorize commissioned officers of the Army, Navy, Air Force, and Marine Corps to administer certain oaths, and for other purposes. Approved May 22, 1950. Public Law No. 521.
H. R. 6209	To authorize the computation of the annual appropriation for fulfilling various treaties with the Choctaw Nation of Indians in Oklahoma, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 1, 1950. Public Law No. 747.
H. R. 6212	To amend sec. 5 of the Federal Firearms Act. Approved Feb. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 442.
H. R. 6217	To provide greater security for veterans of the Spanish-American War, including the Boxer Rebellion and the Philippine Insurrection, in the granting of out-patient treatment by
Н. R. 6247	the Veterans' Administration. Became Public Law No. 791 Sept. 19, 1950. Authorizing transfer of land and improvements thereon by the Secretary of the Interior to New Mexico State Fair. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Public Law No. 658.
H. R. 6292	To provide that payments to States under the Oil Land Leasing Act of 1920 shall be made biannually. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 645.
Н. R. 6319	To authorize a \$75 per capita payment to members of the Red Lake Band of Chippewa Indians from the proceeds of the sale of timber and lumber on the Red Lake Reservation.
Н. В. 6339	Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 871. To authorize a preliminary examination and investigation to determine the feasibility and advisability of constructing a multi-purpose tunnel through the Laguna Mountains in
Н. В. 6343	San Diego County, Calif. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 757. Relating to customs duties on articles coming into the United States from the Virgin Islands. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 766.
H. R. 6354	To authorize the Board of Commissioners of the District of Columbia to establish daylight saving time in the District. Approved May 2, 1950. Public Law No. 497.
H. R. 6355	To provide for the conveyance of certain real property to the city of Richmond, Calif. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 872.
H. R. 6406	Providing procedure for claimants of mining claims in the United States obtaining credit for assessment work performed during the year ending July 1, 1949, under the provisions of Public Law 107, 81st Cong. Approved June 14, 1950. Public Law No. 544.
H. R. 6454	To authorize the appointment of 2 additional district judges for the northern district of Illinois. Approved Aug. 14, 1950. Public Law No. 691.
H. R. 6475	To amend the Postal Rate Revision and Federal Employees Salary Act of 1948 to provide for the consideration of claims for the payment of certain postal notes filed later than 1 year from the last day of the month of issue. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Public Law
Н. В. 6480	No. 486. To amend title 18, U. S. Code, entitled "Crimes and Criminal Procedure." Approved Sept.
Н. R. 6533	28, 1950. Public Law No. 855. To provide that the United States shall aid the States in fish restoration and management
Н. В. 6537	projects, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 681. To provide funds for cooperation with the Territorial school authorities of Nome, Alaska,
	in the construction, extension, improvement, and equipment of school facilities, to be available to both native and nonnative children. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 802.
H. R. 6539	To amend Public Law 626, 80th Cong., relating to the Army Institute of Pathology Building. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 495.
H. R. 6552	To correct a clerical error in sec. 2 of the Act of Jan. 16, 1883, an act to regulate and improve the civil service of the United States, as amended by Public Law 425, 81st Cong. Ap-
H. R. 6553	proved June 14, 1950. Public Law No. 545. To provide uniform longevity promotional grades for the postal field service. Approved May 3, 1950. Public Law No. 500.
Н. В. 6567	To increase the borrowing power of Commodity Credit Corporation. Approved June 28, 1950. Public Law No. 579.
H. R. 6632	To extend the authority of the Administrator of Veterans' Affairs to establish and continue offices in the Republic of the Philippines. Approved June 14, 1950. Public Law No. 546

н.	R.	6640	To amend an act entitled "An act relating to the disposition of public lands of the United States situated in the State of Oklahoma between the Cimarron baseline and the north boundary of the State of Texas," approved Aug. 7, 1946, and for other purposes. Ap-
н	R	6670	proved Sept. 22, 1950. Public Law No. 807. To incorporate the Girl Scouts of the United States of America, and for other purposes.
			Approved Mar. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 460.
			To amend the Federal Home Loan Bank Act, as amended, and title IV of the National Housing Act, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved June 27, 1950. Public Law No. 576
Ħ.	R.	6825	To extend the time limits for the award of certain decorations, and for other purposes. Approved May 3, 1950. Public Law No. 501.
			To extend the Selective Service Act of 1948, as amended, for a period of 1 year, and for other purposes. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 599.
Η.	R.	6971	To authorize the transfer of funds allocated for expenditure in cooperation with the New Jersey State Highway Department on State Highway Route No. 100 to State Parkway Route No. 4. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 646.
Η.	R.	6986	Relating to the acquisition and addition of certain lands to Fort Frederica National Monument, in the State of Georgia, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 20, 1950. Public Law No. 793.
Н.	R.	7043	To provide for the granting of an easement for a public road or public toll road through the wildlife refuge located in Princess Anne County, Va. Approved Aug. 19, 1950. Public
н.	R.	7057	Law No. 718. To amend Veterans Regulation No. 1 (a) with respect to the computation of estimated costs of teaching personnel and supplies for instruction in the case of colleges of agriculture and the mechanic arts and other nonprofit educational institutions. Approved June 23, 1950.
Η.	R.	7058	Public Law No. 571. To amend laws relating to the U. S. Military Academy and the U. S. Naval Academy, and
н.	$\mathbf{R}.$	7146	for other purposes. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 586. To amend sec. 3 of the act entitled "An act to provide for the disposal of materials on the public lands of the United States", so as to provide that moneys received from the dis-
			public lands of the United States', so as to provide that moneys received from the disposal of material from reserved school section lands in Alaska shall be credited to the Territory. Approved Aug. 31, 1950. Public Law No. 744.
н.	R.,	7147	To change the effective date of the act of June 19, 1948, relating to the Fire Department of the District of Columbia. Approved June 16, 1950. Public Law No. 560.
Η.	R.	7155	To authorize the Secretary of Agriculture to cooperate with the States to enable them to provide technical services to private forest landowners, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Public Law No. 729.
Н.	R.	7192	To provide benefits for the widows of certain persons who were retired or are eligible for retirement under sec. 6 of the act entitled "An act to authorize aids to navigation and for other works in the Lighthouse Service, and for other purposes," approved June 20, 1918, as amended. Approved Aug. 19, 1950. Public Law No. 719.
н.	R.	7207	Making appropriations to supply urgent deficiencies in certain appropriations for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1950, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 468.
н.	R.	7209	Authorizing and directing the Secretary of the Interior to undertake continuing studies of Atlantic coast fish species for the purpose of developing and protecting fish resources. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Public Law No. 730.
Н.	R.	7219	To authorize acquisition by the Administrator of General Services of certain land and the improvements thereon in the District of Columbia. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 647.
н.	R.	7220	To expedite the rehabilitation of Federal reclamation projects in certain cases. Approved Mar. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 451.
Н.	R.	7260	To provide for the holding of court and the furnishing of quarters at Rock Island for the United States district court for the southern district, northern division, of Illinois. Ap-
н.	R.	7265	proved Aug. 10, 1950. Public Law No. 685. To provide for the conduct of a periodic census of governments. Approved Sept. 7, 1950.
н.	R.	7273	Public Law No. 767. To provide a civil government for Guam, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 1, 1950. Public Law No. 630.
н.	R.	7302	To amend the act of July 14, 1943, relating to the establishment of the George Washington Carver National Monument, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 9, 1950. Public
			Law No. 780. To amend sec. 120 of the Internal Revenue Code. Approved Jan. 11, 1951. Public Law No. 918.
н.	R.	7339	To abolish the Holy Cross National Monument, in the State of Colorado, and to provide for the administration of the lands contained therein as a part of the national forest within which such national monument is situated, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3,
Н.	R.	7341	1950. Public Law No. 648. To authorize and direct the Commissioners of the District of Columbia to construct a bridge over the Anacostia River in the vicinity of East Capitol St., and for other purposes. Approved June 2, 1950. Public Law No. 534.
Η.	R.	7431	For expenditure of funds for cooperating with the public school board at Walker, Minn., for the extension of public-school facilities to be available to all Indian children in the
H.	R.	7439	district, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 709. To protect the national security of the United States by permitting the summary suspension of employment of civilian officers and employees of various departments and agencies of the Government, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Public Law No.
			733.

Н. R. 7440	To amend Veterans Regulations to establish for persons who served in the Armed Forces during World War II a further presumption of service-connection for active pulmonary tuberculosis. Approved June 23, 1950. Public Law No. 573.
H. R. 7445	Authorizing the village of Baudette, State of Minnesota, its public successors or public assigns, to construct, maintain, and operate a toll bridge across the Rainy River at or near Baudette, Minn. Approved Dec. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 884.
H. R. 7447	To amend the Tariff Act of 1930, as amended, with respect to sound-recording materials for use in connection with moving-picture exhibits. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 768.
Н. R. 7477	Providing for the conveyance to the town of Nahant, Mass., of the Fort Ruckman Military Reservation. Approved July 26, 1950. Public Law No. 623.
H. R. 7579	To extend the Rubber Act of 1948 (Public Law 469, 80th Cong.), and for other purposes. Approved June 24, 1950. Public Law No. 575.
	To amend the Armed Forces Leave Act of 1946, as amended, to provide graduation leave upon appointment as commissioned officers in the Regular components of the Armed Forces of graduates of the U. S. Military, Naval, or Coast Guard Academy. Approved June 2, 1950. Public Law No. 532.
H. R. 7662	To amend the act entitled "An act to regulate boxing contests and exhibitions in the District of Columbia, and for other purposes," approved Dec. 20, 1944. Approved Aug. 19, 1950. Public Law No. 720.
H. R. 7667	Directing the transfer to the Department of the Interior by the General Services Administration of certain property in Boise Barracks, Boise, Idaho. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 649.
н. к. 7670	To regulate the height, exterior design, and construction of private and semipublic buildings in the Georgetown area of the National Capital. Approved Sept. 22, 1950. Public Law No. 808.
H. R. 7675	To authorize the addition of certain land to Chickamauga and Chattanooga National Military Park, in the State of Tennessee. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 650.
H. R. 7677	To provide for perfecting the title of the State of Nebraska to certain property heretofore known as the Genoa Indian School. Approved Aug. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 742.
Н. В. 7695	To provide a 5-day week for officers and members of the Metropolitan Police force, the U. S. Park Police force, and the White House Police force. Approved Aug. 15, 1950. Public Law No. 693.
H. R. 7700	To amend the rice-marketing quota provisions of the Agricultural Adjustment Act of 1938, as amended. Approved June 16, 1950. Public Law No. 561.
H. R. 7709	To provide for the acquisition, investigation, and preservation of lands to commemorate the historic Fort Carolina settlement, St. Johns Bluffs, Fla. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 803.
H. R. 7722	To provide for the acquisition and preservation, as a part of the National Capital Parks system, of the Old Stone House in the District of Columbia. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Public Law No. 836.
H. R. 7764	To authorize the construction of modern naval vessels, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 674.
	Making appropriations for the support of the Government for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1951, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 6, 1950. Public Law No. 759.
	To provide foreign economic assistance. Approved June 5, 1950. Public Law No. 535. To provide for the administration of performance-rating plans for certain officers and employees of the Federal Government, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 873.
H. R. 7840	To provide for the refund of certain estate taxes. Approved Sept. 6, 1950. Public Law No. 761.
H. R. 7846	To amend title VIII of the National Housing Act, as amended, to encourage construction of rental housing on or in areas adjacent to Army, Navy, Marine Corps, and Air Force installations, and for other purposes. Approved May 2, 1950. Public Law No. 498.
H. R. 7866	To amend the Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1930, as amended, so as to provide an order of precedence for lump-sum death payments, and for other purposes. Approved June 14, 1950. Public Law No. 547.
H. R. 7869	To provide for the furnishing of quarters at Newnan, Ga., for the U. S. District Court for the Northern District of Georgia. Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 724.
H. R. 7881	To amend secs. 675 and 676 of the act entitled "An azt to establish a Code of Law for the District of Columbia", approved Mar. 3, 1901, regulating the disposal of dead human bodies in the District of Columbia. Approved Sept. 22, 1950. Public Law No. 809.
H. R. 7887	Granting the consent and approval of Congress to an amendment to the Atlantic States Marine Fisheries Compact, and repealing the limitation on the life of such compact. Approved Aug. 19, 1950. Public Law No. 721.
H. R. 7888	To amend the Classification Act of 1949, to make it inapplicable to postal employees of the Panama Canal. Approved June 16, 1950. Public Law No. 562.
H. R. 7889	To postpone the application of the Classification Act of 1949 to certain employees of the Selective Service System. Approved June 28, 1950. Public Law No. 580.
	To amend sec. 3224 (b) of the Internal Revenue Code, relating to the transportation of narcotic drugs. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 804.
	To reduce and revise the boundaries of the Joshua Tree National Monument in the State of California, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Public Law No. 837.
	To provide financial assistance for local educational agencies in areas affected by Federal activities, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 874.
H. R. 7941	To amend and supplement the Federal-Aid Road Act, approved July 11, 1916 (39 Stat. 355) as amended and supplemented, to authorize appropriations for continuing the construct
н. к. 7977	tion of highways, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 769. To authorize the city of Buffalo, Wyo., to make additional uses of certain lands, and for
	other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 651.

H. R. 7982	To abolish the Wheeler National Monument, in the State of Colorado, and to provide for the administration of the lands contained therein as a part of the national forest within which such national monument is situated, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3,
H. R. 7984	1950. Public Law No. 652. To authorize the conveyance to the city of Miles City, State of Montana, of certain lands in Custer County, Mont., and for other purposes. Approved June 16, 1950. Public Law
H. R. 7990	No. 563. To incorporate the American Society of International Law, and for other purposes. Ap-
H. R. 8028	proved Sept. 20, 1950. Public Law No. 794. To authorize the Secretary of the Interior to aispose of the remaining Government lots in
H. R. 8055	the town site of St. Marks, Fla. Approved Sept. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 781. Relating to the collection, payment, and dishonor of demand items, and to the revocation of credit for, and payment of, such items, by banks in the District of Columbia. Ap-
H. R. 8112	proved Aug. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 669. To provide for the transfer to the States of the replicas of the State seals removed from the Chamber of the House of Representatives of the United States. Approved Aug. 25,
H. R. 8139	1950. Public Law No. 731. To authorize the attendance of the U. S. Navy Band at the annual reunion of the United Confederate Veterans to be held in Biloxi, Miss., Sept. 27 through Sept. 30, 1950. Approach April 2016.
H. R. 8144	proved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 675. To authorize the sale of a small tract of land at Great Falls, Mont. Approved Aug. 18,
H. R. 8158	1950. Public Law No. 714. To repeal certain laws as they affect the Territory of Alaska. Approved Sept. 22, 1950.
H. R. 8198	Public Law No. 810. To provide for the organization of the Army and the Department of the Army, and for
	other purposes. Approved June 28, 1950. Public Law No. 581. To amend certain provisions of the act of May 25, 1948 (Public Law 554, 80th Cong.), relating to the Flathead Indian irrigation project. Approved May 25, 1950. Public Law No. 528.
H. R. 8230	To amend the act of Mar. 11, 1948 (62 Stat. 78), relating to the establishment of the De Soto National Memorial, in the State of Florida. Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 725.
H. R. 8270	Relating to the renewal of contracts for the carrying of mail on star routes. Approved June 27, 1950. Public Law No. 577.
H. R. 8345	To amend the Columbia Basin Project Act with reference to recordable contracts. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 840.
H. R. 8349	To authorize deductions from the wages of seamen for payment into employee welfare funds. Approved Jan. 10, 1951. Public Law No. 916.
H. R. 8396	To authorize Federal assistance to States and local governments in major disasters, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 875.
H. R. 8417	To amend Part II of the Interstate Commerce Act, with respect to the regulation of motor carriers engaged in commerce to and from the Territories and possessions of the United States. Approved Sept. 1, 1950. Public Law No. 748.
H. R. 8458	Authorizing the Housing and Home Finance Administrator to release the trustees of Columbia University, in the city of New York, and the Citizens' Veterans Homes Association of Rockland County, Inc., from obligations under their contracts for operation of Veterans' temporary housing project, NY-V-30212. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 827.
H. R. 8514	To amend the Tariff Act of 1930 to provide for exemption from duty of certain sound recordings imported by the Department of State, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 653.
H. R. 8534	To authorize the acceptance of donations of land to supplement present parkway lands along the line of the Chesapeake and Ohio Canal between Great Falls and Cumberland, Md. Approved Sept. 22, 1950. Public Law No. 811.
H. R. 8546	To amend the Philippine Property Act of 1946. Approved Dec. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 885.
W	Making appropriations to supply deficiencies in certain appropriations for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1950, and for other purposes. Approved June 29, 1950. Public Law No. 583.
H. R. 8568	Making appropriations for the government of the District of Columbia and other activities chargeable in whole or in part against the revenues of such District for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1951, and for other purposes. Approved July 18, 1950. Public Law
H. R. 8578	No. 616. Authorizing loans from the U. S. Treasury for the expansion of the District of Columbia
H. R. 8594	water system. Approved June 2, 1950. Public Law No. 533. To provide for the acquisition, construction, expansion, rehabilitation, conversion, and joint utilization of facilities necessary for the administration and training of units of the Reserve components of the Armed Forces of the United States, and for other purposes. Approved
H D 0507	Sept. 11, 1950. Public Law No. 783.
II. IV. 0981	To permit national banks to give security in the form required by State law for deposits of funds by local public agencies and officers. Approved Aug. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 715.
H. R. 8617	. To amend title 14, U. S. Code, entitled "Coast Guard." Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public
H. R. 8619	Law No. 654. To amend the act entitled, "An act to establish a Department of Medicine and Surgery in the Veterans' Administration," approved Jan. 3, 1946, to provide for the appointment of dental specialists, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 758.
	To authorize and provide for the maintenance and operation of the Panama Canal by the present corporate adjunct of the Panama Canal, as renamed; to reconstitute the agency charged with the civil government of the Canal Zone, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 841.
40000 O1 TT	Journ Business Cal 5

 $60238 - 81 - House \ Business \ Cal - - - 5$

н. к. 8709	To change the designations of Health Officer and Assistant Health Officer of the District of Columbia, respectively, to Director of Public Health and Assistant Director of Public Health. Approved Aug. 1, 1950. Public Law No. 631.
	To provide for the improvement of stadium facilities at the Eastern Senior High School in the District of Columbia. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 828.
H. R. 8726	To amend the Tariff Act of 1930 to exempt from duty sound recordings for news broadcasts and in connection with moving-picture news reels. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Public
	Law No. 773. To authorize the exclusion from the mails of all obscene, lewd, lascivious, indecent, filthy, or vile articles, matters, things, devices, or substances, and for other purposes. Approved
	Aug. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 699. To amend the statute relating to certificates of trade-mark registrations. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 710.
Н. В. 8821	Authorizing payment to certain States amounts withheld from grazing fees on public lands. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 903.
Н. В. 8845	To provide for the conveyance of a tract of land in Kennebec County, Maine, to the town of Chelsea. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 711.
Н. В. 8847	To aid the development and maintenance of American-flag shipping on the Great Lakes, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 856.
H. R. 8851	To authorize the Secretary of the Treasury to transfer by quitclaim deed to the Brown's
	Point Improvement Club a portion of a small strip of land at Coast Guard light station facility, Brown's Point, Pierce County, Wash., and to transfer by quitclaim deed the remaining portion of such strip to the County of Pierce, State of Washington. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 890.
	To authorize the sale of lands to the city of Flagstaff, Ariz. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 842.
200	To authorize the District of Columbia government to establish an Office of Civil Defense, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Public Law No. 686.
H. R. 8920	To provide revenue, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 814. To provide improved procedures with respect to the financial control of the Post Office
rate of	Department, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 712. Authorizing the Ogdensburg Bridge Authority, its successors and assigns, to construct,
H. R. 8944	maintain, and operate a bridge across the St. Lawrence River at or near the city of Ogdensburg, N. Y. Approved Aug. 19, 1950. Public Law No. 722.
	Relating to the policing of the buildings and grounds of the Library of Congress. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Public Law No. 659.
	To amend the Synthetic Liquid Fuels Act, as amended. Approved Sept. 22, 1950. Public Law No. 812.
H. R. 9023	To amend the Hatch Act. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Public Law No. 732.
Н. В. 9038	To authorize the President to determine the form of the national budget and of departmental estimates, to modernize and simplify governmental accounting and auditing methods and procedures, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 12, 1950. Public Law No. 784.
н. к. 9074	To amend chap. 61 (relating to lotteries) of title 18, U. S. Code, to make clear that such chapter does not apply to nonprofit contests wherein prizes are awarded for the species,
· **	size, weight, or quality of fish caught by the contestant. Approved Aug. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 700.
	To incorporate the U. S. Olympic Association. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 805
	To amend sec. 322 (b) (3) of the Internal Revenue Code. Approved Aug. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 716.
	To amend sec. 4311 of the Revised Statutes (46 U. S. C. 251). Approved Sept. 2, 1950. Public Law No. 751.
н. к. 9176	To establish a system of priorities and allocations for materials and facilities, authorize the requisitioning thereof, provide financial assistance for expansion of productive capacity
	and supply, provide for price and wage stabilization, provide for the settlement of labor disputes, strengthen controls over credit, and by these measures facilitate the production of goods and services necessary for the national security, and for other purposes. Ap-
	proved Sept. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 774.
	To suspend restrictions on the authorized personnel strength of the Armed Forces, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 655.
H. R. 9272	To amend the act of Oct. 5, 1949 (Public Law 322, 81st Cong.), so as to extend the time of permits covering lands located on the Agua Caliente Indian Reservation. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 904.
н. к. 9284	To amend the act entitled "An act to establish a uniform system of bankruptcy throughout the United States", approved July 1, 1898, and acts amendatory thereof and supple-
	mentary thereto. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 905.
	To provide for the exchange of certain national park land situated in the District of Columbia for certain lands owned by the New Temple Committee, Inc. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 829.
	To provide a more effective method of delivering applications for absentee ballots to service- men and certain other persons. Approved Sept. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 862.
H. R. 9430	To amend the act entitled "An act to authorize certain administrative expenses in the Government service, and for other purposes", approved Aug. 2, 1946 (60 Stat. 806), to
	simplify administration in the Government service, and for other purposes. Approved
H. R. 9455	Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 830. To amend the act of Sept. 16, 1942, as amended, so as to facilitate voting by members of the Armed Forces, and certain others, absent from their places of residence. Approved
	Sept. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 863.

H. R. 9484	To authorize the Secretary of the Treasury to effect the settlement of claims for losses and damages inflicted upon the Portuguese territory of Macao by U. S. Armed Forces during World War II in violation of neutral rights. Approved Dec. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 886.
H. R. 9490	To protect the United States against certain un-American and subversive activities by requiring registration of Communist organizations, and for other purposes. Became Public Law No. 831 Sept. 23, 1950.
H. R. 9524	To supplement the District of Columbia Teachers' Leave Act of 1949. Approved Dec. 20, 1950. Public Law No. 882.
H. R. 9526	Making supplemental appropriations for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1951, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 843.
H. R. 9646	To authorize the President to appoint General of the Army George C. Marshall to the office of Secretary of Defense. Approved Sept. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 788.
H. R. 9681	To authorize the waiver of the navigation and vessel-inspection laws. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 891.
H. R. 9794	To amend sec. 22 (d) (6) of the Internal Revenue Code. Approved Jan. 11, 1951. Public Law No. 919.
H. R. 9798	To authorize a Federal civil defense program, and for other purposes. Approved Jan. 12, 1951. Public Law No. 920.
H. R. 9827	To provide revenue by imposing a corporate excess-profits tax, and for other purposes. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Public Law No. 909.
H. R. 9832	To remove marketing penalties on certain long-staple cotton. Approved Jan. 9, 1951. Public Law No. 913.
H. R. 9840	To exempt furlough travel of service personnel from the tax on transportation of persons. Approved Dec. 15, 1950. Public Law No. 878.
H. R. 9893	To authorize certain construction at military and naval installations, and for other purposes. Approved Jan. 6, 1951. Public Law No. 910.
H. R. 9913	To prevent penalties and additions to tax in case of failure to meet requirements with respect to estimated tax by reason of increases imposed by the Revenue Act of 1950. Approved
H. R. 9920	 Jan. 2, 1951. Public Law No. 907. Making supplemental appropriations for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1951, and for other purposes. Approved Jan. 6, 1951. Public Law No. 911.

HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTIONS WHICH HAVE BECOME PUBLIC LAWS

EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESS

H. J. Res. 33	To vest title to certain lands of the Three Affiliated Tribes of the Fort Berthold Reserva- tion, N. Dak., in the United States, and to provide compensation therefor. Approved Oct. 29, 1949. Public Law No. 437.
H. J. Res. 84	To provide for the acquisition and operation of the Freedom Train by the Archivist of the United States, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 13.
H. J. Res. 88	Extending the time for free entry of certain articles imported to promote international good will. Approved Feb. 3, 1949. Public Law No. 4.
H. J. Res. 89	Providing for the filling of a vacancy in the Board of Regents of the Smithsonian Institution, of the class other than Members of Congress. Approved Mar. 24, 1949. Public Law
	No. 23.
H. J. Res. 91	To authorize the cancellation and release of an agreement dated Dec. 31, 1923, entered into between the Port of Seattle and the United States of America, represented by the U. S. Shipping Board acting through the U. S. Shipping Board Emergency Fleet Corporation. Approved May 17, 1949. Public Law No. 64.
H. J. Res. 92	To continue the authority of the Maritime Commission to sell, charter, and operate vessels, and for other purposes. Approved Feb. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 12.
H. J. Res. 112	Making an additional appropriation for disaster relief, and for other purposes. Approved Jan. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 3.
H. J. Res. 136	Making a further appropriation for disaster relief, and for other purposes. Approved Feb. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 5.
H. J. Res. 160	To authorize completion of the processing of the visa cases, and admission into the United States, of certain alien fiancés, and fiancées of members, or of former members, of the
	armed forces of the United States, as was provided in the so-called GI Fiancées Act (60 Stat. 339), as amended. Approved Apr. 21, 1949. Public Law No. 51.
H. J. Res. 170	Designating June 14 of each year as Flag Day. Approved Aug. 3, 1949. Public Law No. 203.
H. J. Res. 186	To extend the time for use of construction reserve funds established under section 311 of the Merchant Marine Act, 1936, as amended. Approved Apr. 20, 1949. Public Law
H. J. Res. 188	No. 50. To provide for the coinage of a medal in recognition of the distinguished services of Vice
H. J. Res. 200	President Alben W. Barkley. Approved Aug. 12, 1949. Public Law No. 221. To authorize the National Capital Sesquicentennial Commission to proceed with plans for the celebration and commemoration of the 150th anniversary of the establishment of the
	seat of the Federal Government in the District of Columbia, and for other purposes. Approved May 31, 1949. Public Law No. 78.
H. J. Res. 203	To maintain the status quo with respect to the exemption, from the tax on transportation of persons, of foreign travel via Newfoundland. Approved Mar. 31, 1949. Public Law No. 35.
H. J. Res. 208	To amend the joint resolution creating the Niagara Falls Bridge Commission, approved June 16, 1938. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Public Law No. 244.
H. J. Res. 212	Authorizing appropriations to the Federal Security Administrator in addition to those authorized under title V, pt. 2, of the Social Security Act, as amended, to provide for meeting emergency needs of crippled children during the fiscal year ending June 30, 1949.
H. J. Res. 222	Approved Apr. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 42. Making an additional appropriation for the Veterans' Administration for the fiscal year
	ending June 30, 1949, and for other purposes. Approved Apr. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 43.
	Making temporary appropriations for the fiscal year 1949, and for other purposes. Approved May 12, 1949. Public Law No. 62.
H. J. Res. 228	Authorizing an appropriation for the work of the President's Committee on National Employ the Physically Handicapped Week. Approved July 11, 1949. Public Law No. 162.
H. J. Res. 230	Authorizing the Secretary of the Navy to construct and the President of the United States to present to the people of Saint Lawrence, Newfoundland, on behalf of the people of the United States, a hospital or dispensary for heroic services to the officers and men of the U. S. Navy. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 389.
H. J. Res. 235	To continue the authority of the Maritime Commission to sell, charter, and operate vessels, and for other purposes. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 147.
H. J. Res. 240	Authorizing the erection in the District of Columbia of a statue of Simon Bolivar. Approved July 5, 1949. Public Law No. 157.
H. J. Res. 242	Extending for 2 years the existing privilege of free importation of gifts from members of the armed forces of the United States on duty abroad. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Public Law No. 241.
	The state of the s

- H. J. Res. 276 ____ Granting certain extensions of time for tax purposes. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 137. H. J. Res. 284___ Making temporary appropriations for the fiscal year 1950, and for other purposes. Approved June 30, 1949. Public Law No. 154.

 H. J. Res. 287___ Extending sec. 1302 (a) of the Social Security Act, as amended, until June 30, 1950. Approved July 16, 1949. Public Law No. 174.
- H. J. Res. 295____ To erect a memorial to the memory of Mohandas K. Gandhi. Approved Sept. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 309.
- H. J. Res. 298____ To provide for on-the-spot audits by the General Accounting Office of the fiscal records of the Office of the Sergeant at Arms of the House of Representatives. Approved July 26, 1949. Public Law No. 190.
- H. J. Res. 302____ To amend the act of June 30, 1949, which increased the compensation of certain employees of the District of Columbia, so as to clarify the provisions relating to retired policemen and firemen. Approved Oct. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 426.
- H. J. Res. 327____ Making an additional appropriation for control of emergency outbreaks of insects and plant diseases. Approved Aug. 8, 1949. Public Law No. 215.
 H. J. Res. 329____ Amending an act making temporary appropriations for the fiscal year 1950, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 1, 1949. Public Law No. 196.
 H. J. Res. 338____ To authorize the Administrator of Civil Aeronautics to undertake a project under the
- Federal Airport Act for the development and improvement of Logan International Airport at Boston, Mass., during the fiscal year 1950. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 298.

- Law No. 298.

 H. J. Res. 339...

 H. J. Res. 340...

 H. J. Res. 340...

 To clarify the status of the Architect of the Capitol under the Federal Property and Administrative Services Act of 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 394.

 H. J. Res. 348...

 H. J. Res. 353...

 Authorizing the Commission on Renovation of the Executive Mansion to preserve or dispose of material removed from the Executive Mansion during the period of renovation. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 377.

 H. J. Res. 373...

 Relating to the sale of certain shipyard facilities at Orange, Tex. Approved Oct. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 427.
- Public Law No. 427.

SECOND SESSION

- H. J. Res. 21.... To provide for the utilization of the unfinished portion of the historical frieze in the rotunda of the Capitol to portray (1) the Civil War, (2) the Spanish-American War, and (3) the birth of aviation in the United States. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 703.

 H. J. Res. 184... Authorizing the President of the United States of America to proclaim Feb. 6, 1950, as National Children's Dental Health Day. Approved Feb. 1, 1950. Public Law No. 441.

 H. J. Res. 334... To amend certain laws providing for membership and participation by the United States in certain international organizations. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 806.

 H. J. Res. 385... To provide for the acceptance on behalf of the United States of a memorial plaque to the memory of Stephen Collins Foster, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 782.

 H. J. Res. 398... Relating to cotton and peanut acreage allotments and marketing quotas under the Agricul-
- H. J. Res. 398____ Relating to cotton and peanut acreage allotments and marketing quotas under the Agricultural Adjustment Act of 1938, as amended, and to price support for potatoes. Approved Mar. 31, 1950. Public Law No. 471.

 H. J. Res. 434____ Providing for recognition and endorsement of the California World Progress Exposition. Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 726.

 H. J. Res. 453____ Authorizing the President to invite the States of the Union and foreign countries to participate in the First United States International Trade Fair to be held at Chicago III
- ticipate in the First United States International Trade Fair, to be held at Chicago, Ill., Aug. 7 through 20, 1950. Approved Aug. 12, 1950. Public Law No. 687.
- H. J. Res. 454___ Relating to the continuance on the payrolls of certain employees in cases of death or resignation of Members of the House of Representatives, Delegates, and Resident Commissioners. Approved Apr. 24, 1950. Public Law No. 477.

 H. J. Res. 455___ Authorizing the designation of American Student Nurse Days, 1950. Approved May 5, 1950.
- H. J. Res. 466____ To permit articles imported from foreign countries for the purpose of exhibition at the First United States International Trade Fair, Inc., Chicago, Ill., to be admitted without payment of tariff, and for other purposes. Approved May 18, 1950. Public Law No.
- H. J. Res. 476____ Making temporary appropriations for the fiscal year 1950, and for other purposes. Approved May 26, 1950. Public Law No. 529.
- H. J. Res. 480____ Extending the time for the release, free of estate and gift tax, of certain powers. Approved June 27, 1950. Public Law No. 578.

- June 27, 1950. Public Law No. 578.

 H. J. Res. 489...

 To permit articles imported from foreign countries for the purpose of exhibition at the Mid-Century International Exposition, Inc., New Orleans, La., to be admitted without payment of tariff, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 704.

 H. J. Res. 492...

 Making temporary appropriations for the fiscal year 1951, and for other purposes. Approved June 29, 1950. Public Law No. 585.

 To permit articles imported from foreign countries for the purpose of exhibition at the International Food Exposition, Inc., Chicago, Ill., to be admitted without payment of tariff, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 705.

 H. J. Res. 497...

 Excluding from gross estate of a nonresident alien works of art on loan to the Trustees of the National Gallery of Art. Approved Sept. 1, 1950. Public Law No. 749.

 To authorize the procurement of an oil portrait and a marble bust of the late Chief Justice Harlan F. Stone. Approved Aug. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 701.

H. J. Res. 510	To exempt certain counsel employed by committee from certain Federal laws under Special Committee on Campaign Expenditures, 1950. Approved Aug. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 736.
H. J. Res. 511	Providing for recognition and endorsement of the Inter-American Cultural and Trade Center. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 853.
H. J. Res. 512	Making further temporary appropriations for the fiscal year 1951, and for other purposes. Approved July 31, 1950. Public Law No. 627.
H. J. Res. 513	To authorize the burial in the National Cemetery at Nashville, Tenn., the bodies of Members of the Tennessee Air National Guard killed in a plane crash near Myrtle Beach, S. C., July 23, 1950. Approved July 28, 1950. Public Law No. 625.
H. J. Res. 516	Authorizing the President, or such officer or agency as he may designate, to conclude and
	give effect to agreements for the settlement of intercustodial conflicts involving enemy property. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 857.
H. J. Res. 518	Authorizing the printing and binding of a revised edition of Cannon's Procedure in the House of Representatives and providing that the same shall be subject to copyright by the author. Approved Aug. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 741.
H. J. Res. 519	To permit the National Grange to erect a marker on Federal land in the District of Columbia. Approved Sept. 22, 1950. Public Law No. 813.
H. J. Res. 536	To provide for the reappointment of Harvey N. Davis and Arthur H. Compton as members of the Board of Regents of the Smithsonian Institution. Approved Sept. 20, 1950. Public Law No. 795.
H. J. Res. 537	
H. J. Res. 554	Amending sec. 3804 of the Internal Revenue Code. Approved Jan. 2, 1951. Public Law No. 908.

HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTIONS WHICH HAVE BECOME PRIVATE LAWS

EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESS

FIRST SESSION

H. J. Res. 281	To authorize the President to issue posthumously to the late John Sid	ney McCain, vice
	admiral, U. S. Navy, a commission as admiral, U. S. Navy, and for oth	er purposes. Ap-
	proved Sept. 3, 1949. Private Law No. 250.	
H. J. Res. 337	Extending the time for payment of the sums authorized for the relief of the	
	properties abutting Eastern Avenue in the District of Columbia.	Approved Oct. 25,
	1949. Private Law No. 342.	
		the second of the second of the second

SECOND SESSION

11. 0. 1000. 101	To commin time in ree simple in Joshua Directi to tertain lands in Jenerson County, in.
was in the second	Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 1001.
H. J. Res. 556	To authorize the President to issue posthumously to the late Walton Harris Walker, lieu-
	tenant general, Army of the United States, a commission as general, Army of the United
	States, and for other purposes. Approved Jan. 2, 1951. Private Law No. 1083.

SENATE BILLS WHICH HAVE BECOME PUBLIC LAWS

EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESS

S. 29	To authorize payment of claims based on loss of or damage to property deposited by alien
S. 30	enemies. Approved Mar. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 17. To provide for the settlement of claims of persons employed in Federal penal and correc-
0. 30	tional institutions for damage to or loss or destruction of personal property occurring
	incident to their service Approved June 10, 1949, Public Law No. 93
S. 55	To authorize completion of construction and development of the Eden project, Wyoming.
	Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 132.
S. ,70	To make effective in the District Court for the Territory of Alaska rules promulgated by the
	Supreme Court of the United States governing pleading, practice, and procedure in the
G 100	district courts of the United States. Approved July 18, 1949. Public Law No. 175.
S. 103	To increase rates of compensation of the President, Vice President, and the Speaker of the
S. 135	To authorize the Board of Commissioners of the District of Columbia to establish daylight-saving time in the District. Approved Mar. 31, 1949. Public Law No. 32.
S. 170	To authorize the transfer of certain property to the Secretary of the Interior, and for other
DATE OLLEGE	purposes. Approved Mar. 17, 1949. Public Law No. 20.
S. 198	
D. 100111111	Law No. 15.
S. 213	
	or death from injuries incurred while engaged in active-duty training for periods of less
	than 30 days or while engaged in inactive-duty training. Approved June 20, 1949.
	Public Law No. 108.
S. 255	
0.050	July 26, 1949. Public Law No. 185.
S. 256	
S. 257	Law No. 197.
D. 201	To amend the Interstate Commerce Act, as amended, so as to provide limitations on the time within which actions may be brought for the recovery of undercharges by or against
	common carriers by motor vehicles, common carriers by water, and freight forwarders.
•	Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 138.
S. 259	To discontinue divisions of the court in the district of Kansas. Approved Aug. 27, 1949.
A. =0011111111	Public Law No. 270.
S. 266	Modifying a limitation affecting the pension, compensation, or retirement pay payable on
	account of an incompetent veteran without dependents during hospitalization, institu-
	tional or domiciliary care. Approved Aug. 1, 1949. Public Law No. 194.
S. 270	To change the name of Culbertson Dam on the Republican River in the State of Nebraska to "Trenton Dam" and to name the body of water arising behind such dam "Swanson
	to "Trenton Dam" and to name the body of water arising behind such dam "Swanson
S. 271	Lake." Approved May 12, 1949. Public Law No. 61.
0. 2/1	To provide for the appointment of an additional district judge for the middle district of Georgia. Approved Mar. 29, 1949. Public Law No. 27.
S. 276	
D. 210	district in New Mexico, and for other purposes. Approved July 29, 1949. Public Law
	No. 192.
S. 278	
	of the Naval Reserve, and for other purposes. Approved Apr. 14, 1949. Public Law
	No. 41.
S. 314	
	city of Crawford, Nebr., and for other purposes. Approved June 13, 1949. Public Law
0.00	No. 100.
S. 326	
S. 353	
	area, within the Santa Fe National Forest, N. Mex. Approved June 10, 1949. Public Law No. 94.
S. 443	
N. 110	tional Bureau of Standards, Department of Commerce. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Pub-
	lie Law No. 366.
S. 447	
	packing, marking, and description of explosives and other dangerous articles. Approved
~	July 26, 1949. Public Law No. 186.
S. 460	To authorize the Administrator of Veterans' Affairs to reconvey to the Helena Chamber
	of Commerce certain described parcels of land situated in the city of Helena, Mont. Approved May 23, 1949. Public Law No. 68.
S 461	Approved May 23, 1949. Public Law No. 68.
S. 461	To clarify the provisions of sec. 602 (u) of the National Service Life Insurance Act of 1940,

_rt; * * * *.	
	To authorize the refund to the Florida Keys Aqueduct Commission of the sum advanced for certain water facilities, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 379.
S. 492	To amend the act approved June 29, 1949, entitled "An act to authorize the issuance of a stamp commemorative of the 200th anniversary of the founding of the city of Alexandria, Va." Approved Feb. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 9.
S. 547	To continue through Sept. 30, 1949, certain authority conferred on the President by sec. 2 of Public Law 395, 80th Cong., regarding voluntary agreements and plans. Approved
S. 548	Feb. 9, 1949. Public Law No. 6. To provide for continuation of authority for the regulation of exports, and for other purposes. Approved Feb. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 11.
S, 593	For the relief of certain postal employees. Approved Mar. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 18.
S. 614	To amend the Hospital Survey and Construction Act (title VI of the Public Health Service Act), to extend its duration and provide greater financial assistance in the construction of hospitals, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 380. To authorize the disposition of certain lost, abandoned, or unclaimed personal property
S. 028	coming into the possession of the Treasury Department, the Department of the Army, the Department of the Navy, or the Department of the Air Force, and for other purposes. Approved Apr. 14, 1949. Public Law No. 39.
S. 630	To amend sec. 19 of the act of Aug. 13, 1946 (60 Stat. 1057), so as to remove the upper age limit for appointment to commissioned grade in the Supply Corps of the Navy.
S. 635	Approved Mar. 12, 1949. Public Law No. 16. To increase the fees of witnesses in the United States courts and before United States commissioners, and for other purposes. Approved May 10, 1949. Public Law No. 59.
	Relating to the pay and allowances of officers of the Naval Reserve performing active duty in the grade of rear admiral, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 17, 1949. Public Law No. 21
S. 690	To authorize the furnishing of water to the Yuma auxiliary project, Arizona, through the works of the Gila project, Arizona, and for other purposes. Approved June 13, 1949.
S. 713	Public Law No. 102. To amend Public Law 533 of the 80th Cong. authorizing the construction of a building
	for the General Accounting Office on square 518 in the District of Columbia. Approved Feb. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 10.
S. 714	To provide for comprehensive planning, for site acquisition in and outside of the District of Columbia, and for the design of Federal building projects outside of the District of Columbia, and for the design of Federal building projects outside of the District of Columbia, the authorize the transfer of invitalistic projects outside between the contract of the cont
	Columbia; to authorize the transfer of jurisdiction over certain lands between certain departments and agencies of the United States; and to provide certain additional authority needed in connection with the constructions, management, and operation of Federal
S. 715	public buildings; and for other purposes. Approved June 16, 1949. Public Law No. 105. To amend the Agricultural Act of 1948. Approved June 10, 1949. Public Law No. 95
S. 755	To extend the time for commencing and completing the construction of a bridge across the Ohio River at or near Shawneetown, Ill. Approved Aug. 10, 1949. Public Law
S. 779	No. 217. Relating to the pay and allowances of officers of the Naval Establishment appointed to permanent grades. Approved June 13, 1949. Public Law No. 104.
	To grant the consent of the United States to the Upper Colorado River Basin Compact. Approved Apr 6, 1949 Public Law No. 37
	To establish the grade of General of the Air Force, and for other purposes. Approved May 7, 1949. Public Law No. 58. To provide for the conveyance of a tract of land in Prince Georges County, Md., to the
8. 803	State of Maryland for use as a site for a National Guard armory and for training the National Guard or for other military purposes. Approved Aug. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 218.
S. 811	To adjust the effective date of certain awards of pensions and compensations payable by the Veterans' Administration. Approved Aug. 1, 1949. Public Law No. 195.
	To protect scenic values along Oak Creek Canyon and certain tributaries thereof within the Coconino National Forest, Ariz. Approved May 24, 1949. Public Law No. 70.
S. 851	To promote the settlement and development of the Territory of Alaska by facilitating the construction of necessary housing therein, and for other purposes. Approved Apr. 23, 1940. Public Law No. 52
	1949. Public Law No. 52. To authorize a program of useful public works for the development of the Territory of Alaska. Approved Aug. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 264.
	Authorizing the Secretary of the Army to convey certain lands to the city and county of
	To amend the Commodity Credit Corporation Charter Act, and for other purposes.
S. 934	To provide for the detention, care, and treatment of persons of unsound mind in certain Federal reservations in Virginia and Maryland. Approved Oct. 11, 1949. Public Law No. 346.
S. 936	To provide for the care and custody of insane persons charged with or convicted of offenses against the United States, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 285.
-	To authorize the Secretary of the Treasury to effect the payment of certain claims against the United States. Approved July 25, 1949. Public Law No. 182
8. 939	To remove certain lands from the operation of Public Law 545, 77th Cong. Approved
	To exempt from taxation certain property of the National Society of the Colonial Dames of
8. 974	America in the District of Columbia. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 299. To amend the Veterans' Preference Act of 1944 with respect to certain mothers of veterans. Approved Aug. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 269.
	TEFFET THE STOP TO TO THE TANK MAIN THE MOST

•	
S. 979	To amend sec. 9 of the act of May 22, 1928, as amended, authorizing and directing a national
S. 1023	grant credit in accordance with such section for service for which, through inadvertence,
S. 1042	no deductions from salary are made. Approved June 24, 1949. Public Law No. 123. Relating to the payment of fees, expenses, and costs of jurors. Approved July 14, 1949.
	Public Law No. 168. To establish a national housing objective and the policy to be followed in the attainment
	thereof, to provide Federal aid to assist slum-clearance projects and low-rent public housing projects initiated by local agencies, to provide for financial assistance by the Secretary
	of Agriculture for farm housing, and for other purposes. Approved July 15, 1949. Public Law No. 171.
S. 1076	718b), as amended. Approved Aug. 12, 1949. Public Law No. 222.
S. 1089	
S. 1125	To amend sec. 16-415 of the Code of Laws of the District of Columbia, to provide for the
	enforcement of court orders for the payment of temporary and permanent maintenance in the same manner as directed to enforce orders for permanent alimony. Approved
Ś. 1127	June 20, 1949. Public Law No. 111. To amend secs. 130 and 131 of the act entitled "An act to establish a code of law for the
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	District of Columbia," approved Mar. 3, 1901, relating to the notice to be given upon a petition for probate of a will, and to the probate of such will. Approved June 24, 1949. Public Law No. 124.
S. 1129	To amend sec. 16-416 of the Code of Laws of the District of Columbia, to conform to the nomenclature and practice prescribed by the Federal Rules of Civil Procedure. Approved
S. 1131	June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 116. To amend secs. 260, 267, 309, 315, 348, 350, and 361 of the act entitled "An act to
	establish a code of law for the District of Columbia," approved Mar. 3, 1901, to provide that estates of decedents being administered within the probate court may be settled at
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	the election of the personal representative of the decedent in that court 6 months after
G 1100	his qualification as such personal representative. Approved June 24, 1949. Public Law No. 125.
S. 1132	To amend sec. 137 of the act entitled "An act to establish a code of law for the District of Columbia," approved Mar. 3, 1901, relating to the time within which a caveat may be filed to a will after the will has been probated. Approved June 24, 1949. Public
S. 1133	Law No. 126. To amend sec. 16-418 of the Code of Laws of the District of Columbia, to provide that an
	attorney be appointed by the court to defend all uncontested annulment cases. Approved June 20, 1949. Public Law No. 112.
S. 1134	To amend sec. 13-108 of the Code of Laws of the District of Columbia to provide for constructive service by publication in annulment actions. Approved June 20, 1949. Public Law No. 113.
S. 1135	To amend the act entitled "An act to establish a code of law for the District of Columbia," approved Mar. 3, 1901, to provide a family allowance and a simplified procedure in the settlement of small estates. Approved June 24, 1949. Public Law No. 127.
S. 1136	To amend the Canal Zone Code, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 12, 1949. Public Law No. 223.
S. 1137	To revise and codify laws of the Canal Zone regarding the administration of estates, and for
S. 1168	other purposes. Approved Aug. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 219. To amend sec. 2680 of title 28, U. S. Code. Approved July 16, 1949. Public Law No. 172.
*	To authorize the appointment of officers on the active list of the Philippine Scouts in the Regular Army, and for other purposes. Approved June 10, 1949. Public Law No. 96.
S. 1184	To encourage construction of rental housing on or in areas adjacent to Army, Navy, Marine Corps, and Air Force installations, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 8, 1949. Public Law No. 211.
S. 1185	To provide that all employees of the Veterans' Canteen Service shall be paid from funds of the service, and for other purposes. Approved May 21, 1949. Public Law No. 67.
S. 1209	To amend the Economic Cooperation Act of 1948. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 47.
S. 1219	Removing certain restrictions and conditions imposed by sec. 2 of the act of May 27, 1936, on certain of the lands conveyed by such act to the city of Charleston, S. C.; and for other
S. 1229	purposes. Approved June 10, 1949. Public Law No. 97. To enable certain former officers or employees of the United States separated from the
	service subsequent to Jan. 23, 1942, to elect to forfeit their rights to civil-service retirement annuities and to obtain in lieu thereof returns of their contributions with interest.
S. 1232	Approved June 10, 1949. Public Law No. 98. To increase the allowance for equipment maintenance of rural carriers by 1 cent per day for each scheduled mile or major fraction thereof. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law
S. 1250	No. 381. Extending the Institute of Inter-American Affairs. Approved Sept. 3, 1949. Public Law
	No. 283. To promote the national defense by authorizing a unitary plan for construction of trans-
	sonic and supersonic wind-tunnel facilities and the establishment of an Air Engineering Development Center. Approved Oct. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 415.
S. 1270	To repeal that part of sec. 3 of the act of June 24, 1929 (44 Stat. 767), as amended, and that part of section 13a of the act of June 3, 1916 (39 Stat. 166), as amended, relating to the
	percentage, in time of peace, of enlisted personnel employed in aviation tactical units of the Navy, Marine Corps, and Air Corps, and for other purposes. Approved June 13,
	1949. Public Law No. 103.

S. 1278	To fix the United States share of project costs, under the Federal Airport Act, involved in installation of high intensity lighting on CAA designated instrument landing runways. Approved Aug. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 227.
S. 1279	To amend the Federal Airport Act so as to provide that minimum rates of wages need be specified only in contracts in excess of \$2,000. Approved July 26, 1949. Public Law
S. 1280	No. 187. To amend the Federal Airport Act so as to limit to 10 percent any increase of the amount stated as a maximum obligation under a grant agreement. Approved July 25, 1949.
S. 1284 S. 1285	Public Law No. 183. To amend sec. 6 of the Federal Airport Act. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 382. To authorize progressive partial payments to sponsors under the Federal Airport Act.
S. 1323	program. Approved Aug. 12, 1949. Public Law No. 224. To declare that the United States holds certain lands in trust for the Pueblo Indians and the Canoncito Navajo group in New Mexico, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 12, 1040. Public Law No. 226.
	13, 1949. Public Law No. 226. To repeal the provisions of the Alaska Railroad Retirement Act of June 29, 1936, as amended, and secs. 91 to 107 of the Canal Zone Code and to extend the benefits of the Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1930, as amended, to officers and employees to whom such provisions are appliable. Approved July 21, 1949. Public Law No. 180
S. 1433	provisions are applicable. Approved July 21, 1949. Public Law No. 180. Amending Public Law 125, 80th Cong., approved June 28, 1947, as amended. Approved June 30, 1949. Public Law No. 148.
S. 1459	To amend sec. 6 of the Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1930, as amended. Approved Aug. 8, 1949. Public Law No. 212.
S. 1479	To discontinue the operation of village delivery service in second-class post offices, to transfer village carriers in such offices to the city delivery service, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 29, 1949. Public Law No. 431.
S. 1505	To amend the act entitled "An act to authorize the construction of experimental submarines, and for other purposes," approved May 16, 1947. Approved Aug. 8, 1949. Public Law No. 213.
	To authorize the withdrawal of public notices in the Yuma reclamation project, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 383.
	To provide for the appointment of an additional judge for the juvenile court of the District of Columbia. Approved June 20, 1949. Public Law No. 114.
S. 1577	To revive and reenact, as amended, the act entitled "An act creating the City of Clinton Bridge Commission and authorizing said commission and its successors to acquire by
	purchase or condemnation and to construct, maintain, and operate a bridge or bridges across the Mississippi River at or near Clinton, Iowa, and at or near Fulton, Ill.", approved Dec. 21, 1944. Approved Aug. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 220.
	To authorize the Secretary of the Army to proceed with construction at stations of the Alaska Communication System. Approved Oct. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 414.
*	Concerning common-trust funds and to make uniform the law with reference thereto. Approved Oct. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 416.
	To amend sec. 1452, Revised Statutes, relating to Presidential action on the proceedings and decisions of Navy retiring boards. Approved July 25, 1949. Public Law No. 184.
S. 1647	To eliminate premium payments in the purchase of Government royalty oil under existing contracts entered into pursuant to the act of July 13, 1946 (60 Stat. 533), and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 1, 1949. Public Law No. 280.
	Granting the consent and approval of Congress to an interstate forest fire protection compact. Approved June 25, 1949. Public Law No. 129.
	To provide for certain adjustments on the promotion list of the Medical Service Corps of the Regular Army. Approved July 16, 1949. Public Law No. 173.
	To strengthen and improve the organization and administration of the Department of State, and for other purposes. Approved May 26, 1949. Public Law No. 73.
S. 1742	Removing certain restrictions imposed by the act of Mar. 8, 1888, on certain lands authorized by such act to be conveyed to the trustees of Porter Academy. Approved Aug. 3, 1949. Public Law No. 202.
S. 1745	To authorize the transfer to the Attorney General of a portion of the Vigo plant, formerly the Vigo ordnance plant, near Terre Haute, Ind., to supplement the farm lands required for the United States prison system. Approved Aug. 12, 1949. Public Law No. 225.
S. 1794	To repeal certain obsolete provisions of law relating to the naval service. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 144.
S. 1825	To amend the Postal Pay Act of 1945, approved July 6, 1945, so as to provide promotions for temporary employees of the mail equipment shops. Approved Oct. 29, 1949. Public Law No. 432.
	To authorize the Secretary of the Interior to transfer to the Crow Indian Tribe of Montana the title to certain buffelo. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 384
S. 1859	To transfer from the Administrator of Veterans' Affairs to the Attorney General of the United States for the use of the Bureau of Prisons, a certain tract of land located at Chillicothe, Ohio. Approved Aug. 31, 1949. Public Law No. 279.
S. 1918	To authorize the Commissioners of the District of Columbia to appoint contracting officers to make contracts in amounts not exceeding \$3,000. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 230.
	To authorize the lease of the Federal correctional institution at Sandstone, Minn., to the State of Minnesota. Approved Aug. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 253.
	To amend the cotton and wheat marketing quota provisions of the Agricultural Adjustment Act of 1938, as amended. Approved Aug. 29, 1949. Public Law No. 272.
	To extend the time within which legislative employees may come within the purview of the Civil Service Retirement Act. Approved Aug. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 254.
S. 2010	To extend for 1 year the authority of the Administrator of Veterans' Affairs respecting leases and leased property. Approved July 26, 1949. Public Law No. 188.

S. 2030	To clarify the laws relating to the compensation of postmasters at fourth-class post offices which have been advanced because of unusual conditions. Approved Aug. 8, 1949. Public Law No. 214.
S. 2042	To authorize the Secretary of the Interior to complete construction of the irrigation facilities and to contract with the water users on the Buffalo Rapids project, Montana, increasing the reimbursable construction cost obligation, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 336.
S. 2085	To amend the Employment Act of 1946 with respect to the Joint Committee on the Eco-
S. 2116	
S. 2146	Public Law No. 352. To provide certain additional rehabilitation assistance for certain seriously disabled veterans
	in order to remove an existing inequality. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 286. Relating to the compensation of certain employees of the Panama Canal. Approved Oct.
S. 2290	25, 1949. Public Law No. 368. To authorize an appropriation for the making of necessary improvements in the cemetery plots at the Blue Grass Ordnance Depot, Richmond, Ky. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 385.
S. 2298	To authorize the Administrator of Veterans' Affairs to convey certain lands and to lease certain other land to Milwaukee County, Wis. Approved Sept. 1, 1949. Public Law No. 281.
	To authorize the construction and equipment of a guided-missile research laboratory building for the National Bureau of Standards, Department of Commerce. Approved Oct. 25,
S. 2360	1949. Public Law No. 386. To amend the Federal Airport Act so as to authorize appropriations for project in the
S. 2372	Virgin Islands. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 404.
	To amend the Atomic Energy Act of 1946. Approved Oct. 11, 1949. Public Law No. 347. To authorize the construction of a research laboratory for the Quartermaster Corps, U. S. Army, at a location to be selected by the Secretary of Defense. Approved Oct. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 424.
S. 2391	To authorize the construction, operation, and maintenance of the Weber Basin reclamation
S. 2404	project, Utah. Approved Aug. 29, 1949. Public Law No. 273. Authorizing an appropriation for the construction, extension, and improvement of a county hospital at Albuquer, u. N. Mex., to provide facilities for the treatment of Indians.
S. 2668	Approved Oct. 31, 1949. Public Láw No. 438. To amend the Independent Offices Appropriation Act for the fiscal year 1950. Approved Oct. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 422.
	SECOND SESSION
S. 4	
S. 4 S. 88	nautics Administration. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 670. To amend an act entitled "An act to establish a uniform system of bankruptcy throughout the United States," approved July 1, 1898, and acts amendatory thereof and supple-
S. 88	nautics Administration. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 670. To amend an act entitled "An act to establish a uniform system of bankruptcy throughout the United States," approved July 1, 1898, and acts amendatory thereof and supplementary thereto. Approved Mar. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 461. To confer jurisdiction on the courts of the State of New York with respect to civil actions between Indians or to which Indians are parties. Approved Sept. 13, 1950. Public
S. 88	nautics Administration. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 670. To amend an act entitled "An act to establish a uniform system of bankruptcy throughout the United States," approved July 1, 1898, and acts amendatory thereof and supplementary thereto. Approved Mar. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 461. To confer jurisdiction on the courts of the State of New York with respect to civil actions between Indians or to which Indians are parties. Approved Sept. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 785. To promote the progress of science; to advance the national health, prosperity, and welfare; to secure the national defense; and for other purposes. Approved May 10, 1950. Public
S. 88 S. 192	nautics Administration. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 670. To amend an act entitled "An act to establish a uniform system of bankruptcy throughout the United States," approved July 1, 1898, and acts amendatory thereof and supplementary thereto. Approved Mar. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 461. To confer jurisdiction on the courts of the State of New York with respect to civil actions between Indians or to which Indians are parties. Approved Sept. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 785. To promote the progress of science; to advance the national health, prosperity, and welfare; to secure the national defense; and for other purposes. Approved May 10, 1950. Public Law No. 507. To enhance further the security of the United States by preventing disclosures of information concerning the cryptographic systems and the communication intelligence activi-
S. 88 S. 192 S. 247	nautics Administration. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 670. To amend an act entitled "An act to establish a uniform system of bankruptcy throughout the United States," approved July 1, 1898, and acts amendatory thereof and supplementary thereto. Approved Mar. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 461. To confer jurisdiction on the courts of the State of New York with respect to civil actions between Indians or to which Indians are parties. Approved Sept. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 785. To promote the progress of science; to advance the national health, prosperity, and welfare; to secure the national defense; and for other purposes. Approved May 10, 1950. Public Law No. 507. To enhance further the security of the United States by preventing disclosures of information concerning the cryptographic systems and the communication intelligence activities of the United States. Approved May 13, 1950. Public Law No. 513. To redefine the units and establish the standards of electrical and photometric measurements.
S. 88 S. 192 S. 247 S. 277	nautics Administration. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 670. To amend an act entitled "An act to establish a uniform system of bankruptcy throughout the United States," approved July 1, 1898, and acts amendatory thereof and supplementary thereto. Approved Mar. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 461. To confer jurisdiction on the courts of the State of New York with respect to civil actions between Indians or to which Indians are parties. Approved Sept. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 785. To promote the progress of science; to advance the national health, prosperity, and welfare; to secure the national defense; and for other purposes. Approved May 10, 1950. Public Law No. 507. To enhance further the security of the United States by preventing disclosures of information concerning the cryptographic systems and the communication intelligence activities of the United States. Approved May 13, 1950. Public Law No. 513. To redefine the units and establish the standards of electrical and photometric measurements. Approved July 21, 1950. Public Law No. 617. To amend the Air Commerce Act of 1926 (44 Stat. 568), as amended, to provide for the
S. 88	nautics Administration. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 670. To amend an act entitled "An act to establish a uniform system of bankruptcy throughout the United States," approved July 1, 1898, and acts amendatory thereof and supplementary thereto. Approved Mar. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 461. To confer jurisdiction on the courts of the State of New York with respect to civil actions between Indians or to which Indians are parties. Approved Sept. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 785. To promote the progress of science; to advance the national health, prosperity, and welfare; to secure the national defense; and for other purposes. Approved May 10, 1950. Public Law No. 507. To enhance further the security of the United States by preventing disclosures of information concerning the cryptographic systems and the communication intelligence activities of the United States. Approved May 13, 1950. Public Law No. 513. To redefine the units and establish the standards of electrical and photometric measurements. Approved July 21, 1950. Public Law No. 617. To amend the Air Commerce Act of 1926 (44 Stat. 568), as amended, to provide for the application to civil air navigation of laws and regulations related to animal and plant
S. 88	nautics Administration. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 670. To amend an act entitled "An act to establish a uniform system of bankruptcy throughout the United States," approved July 1, 1898, and acts amendatory thereof and supplementary thereto. Approved Mar. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 461. To confer jurisdiction on the courts of the State of New York with respect to civil actions between Indians or to which Indians are parties. Approved Sept. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 785. To promote the progress of science; to advance the national health, prosperity, and welfare; to secure the national defense; and for other purposes. Approved May 10, 1950. Public Law No. 507. To enhance further the security of the United States by preventing disclosures of information concerning the cryptographic systems and the communication intelligence activities of the United States. Approved May 13, 1950. Public Law No. 513. To redefine the units and establish the standards of electrical and photometric measurements. Approved July 21, 1950. Public Law No. 617. To amend the Air Commerce Act of 1926 (44 Stat. 568), as amended, to provide for the application to civil air navigation of laws and regulations related to animal and plant quarantine, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 664. To amend the Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938, as amended, by providing for the delegation of certain authority of the Secretary of Commerce and of the Administrator of Civil
S. 88	nautics Administration. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 670. To amend an act entitled "An act to establish a uniform system of bankruptcy throughout the United States," approved July 1, 1898, and acts amendatory thereof and supplementary thereto. Approved Mar. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 461. To confer jurisdiction on the courts of the State of New York with respect to civil actions between Indians or to which Indians are parties. Approved Sept. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 785. To promote the progress of science; to advance the national health, prosperity, and welfare; to secure the national defense; and for other purposes. Approved May 10, 1950. Public Law No. 507. To enhance further the security of the United States by preventing disclosures of information concerning the cryptographic systems and the communication intelligence activities of the United States. Approved May 13, 1950. Public Law No. 513. To redefine the units and establish the standards of electrical and photometric measurements. Approved July 21, 1950. Public Law No. 617. To amend the Air Commerce Act of 1926 (44 Stat. 568), as amended, to provide for the application to civil air navigation of laws and regulations related to animal and plant quarantine, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 664. To amend the Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938, as amended, by providing for the delegation of certain authority of the Secretary of Commerce and of the Administrator of Civil Aeronautics, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 858.
S. 88	nautics Administration. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 670. To amend an act entitled "An act to establish a uniform system of bankruptcy throughout the United States," approved July 1, 1898, and acts amendatory thereof and supplementary thereto. Approved Mar. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 461. To confer jurisdiction on the courts of the State of New York with respect to civil actions between Indians or to which Indians are parties. Approved Sept. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 785. To promote the progress of science; to advance the national health, prosperity, and welfare; to secure the national defense; and for other purposes. Approved May 10, 1950. Public Law No. 507. To enhance further the security of the United States by preventing disclosures of information concerning the cryptographic systems and the communication intelligence activities of the United States. Approved May 13, 1950. Public Law No. 513. To redefine the units and establish the standards of electrical and photometric measurements. Approved July 21, 1950. Public Law No. 617. To amend the Air Commerce Act of 1926 (44 Stat. 568), as amended, to provide for the application to civil air navigation of laws and regulations related to animal and plant quarantine, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 664. To amend the Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938, as amended, by providing for the delegation of certain authority of the Secretary of Commerce and of the Administrator of Civil Aeronautics, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 858. To authorize the construction, protection, operation, and maintenance of a public airport in or in the vicinity of the District of Columbia. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Public Law in or in the vicinity of the District of Columbia. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Public Law
S. 88	nautics Administration. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 670. To amend an act entitled "An act to establish a uniform system of bankruptcy throughout the United States," approved July 1, 1898, and acts amendatory thereof and supplementary thereto. Approved Mar. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 461. To confer jurisdiction on the courts of the State of New York with respect to civil actions between Indians or to which Indians are parties. Approved Sept. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 785. To promote the progress of science; to advance the national health, prosperity, and welfare; to secure the national defense; and for other purposes. Approved May 10, 1950. Public Law No. 507. To enhance further the security of the United States by preventing disclosures of information concerning the cryptographic systems and the communication intelligence activities of the United States. Approved May 13, 1950. Public Law No. 513. To redefine the units and establish the standards of electrical and photometric measurements. Approved July 21, 1950. Public Law No. 617. To amend the Air Commerce Act of 1926 (44 Stat. 568), as amended, to provide for the application to civil air navigation of laws and regulations related to animal and plant quarantine, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 664. To amend the Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938, as amended, by providing for the delegation of certain authority of the Secretary of Commerce and of the Administrator of Civil Aeronautics, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 858. To authorize the construction, protection, operation, and maintenance of a public airport in or in the vicinity of the District of Columbia. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 762. To extend the benefits of the Vocational Education Act of 1946 to the Virgin Islands.
S. 88 S. 192 S. 247 S. 277 S. 441 S. 442 S. 450 S. 456 S. 493	nautics Administration. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 670. To amend an act entitled "An act to establish a uniform system of bankruptcy throughout the United States," approved July 1, 1898, and acts amendatory thereof and supplementary thereto. Approved Mar. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 461. To confer jurisdiction on the courts of the State of New York with respect to civil actions between Indians or to which Indians are parties. Approved Sept. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 785. To promote the progress of science; to advance the national health, prosperity, and welfare; to secure the national defense; and for other purposes. Approved May 10, 1950. Public Law No. 507. To enhance further the security of the United States by preventing disclosures of information concerning the cryptographic systems and the communication intelligence activities of the United States. Approved May 13, 1950. Public Law No. 513. To redefine the units and establish the standards of electrical and photometric measurements. Approved July 21, 1950. Public Law No. 617. To amend the Air Commerce Act of 1926 (44 Stat. 568), as amended, to provide for the application to civil air navigation of laws and regulations related to animal and plant quarantine, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 664. To amend the Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938, as amended, by providing for the delegation of certain authority of the Secretary of Commerce and of the Administrator of Civil Aeronautics, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 858. To authorize the construction, protection, operation, and maintenance of a public airport in or in the vicinity of the District of Columbia. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 762. To extend the benefits of the Vocational Education Act of 1946 to the Virgin Islands, Approved Mar. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 462. To authorize the sale of certain Indian lands situated in Duchesne and Randlett, Utah,
S. 88	nautics Administration. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 670. To amend an act entitled "An act to establish a uniform system of bankruptcy throughout the United States," approved July 1, 1898, and acts amendatory thereof and supplementary thereto. Approved Mar. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 461. To confer jurisdiction on the courts of the State of New York with respect to civil actions between Indians or to which Indians are parties. Approved Sept. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 785. To promote the progress of science; to advance the national health, prosperity, and welfare; to secure the national defense; and for other purposes. Approved May 10, 1950. Public Law No. 507. To enhance further the security of the United States by preventing disclosures of information concerning the cryptographic systems and the communication intelligence activities of the United States. Approved May 13, 1950. Public Law No. 513. To redefine the units and establish the standards of electrical and photometric measurements. Approved July 21, 1950. Public Law No. 617. To amend the Air Commerce Act of 1926 (44 Stat. 568), as amended, to provide for the application to civil air navigation of laws and regulations related to animal and plant quarantine, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 664. To amend the Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938, as amended, by providing for the delegation of certain authority of the Secretary of Commerce and of the Administrator of Civil Aeronautics, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 858. To authorize the construction, protection, operation, and maintenance of a public airport in or in the vicinity of the District of Columbia. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 762. To authorize the sale of certain Indian lands situated in Duchesne and Randlett, Utah, and in and adjacent to Myton, Utah. Approved Mar. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 457. To amend title 18. U. S. Code, sec. 705. to protect the badge, medal, emblem, and other
S. 88	nautics Administration. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 670. To amend an act entitled "An act to establish a uniform system of bankruptcy throughout the United States," approved July 1, 1898, and acts amendatory thereof and supplementary thereto. Approved Mar. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 461. To confer jurisdiction on the courts of the State of New York with respect to civil actions between Indians or to which Indians are parties. Approved Sept. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 785. To promote the progress of science; to advance the national health, prosperity, and welfare; to secure the national defense; and for other purposes. Approved May 10, 1950. Public Law No. 507. To enhance further the security of the United States by preventing disclosures of information concerning the cryptographic systems and the communication intelligence activities of the United States. Approved May 13, 1950. Public Law No. 513. To redefine the units and establish the standards of electrical and photometric measurements. Approved July 21, 1950. Public Law No. 617. To amend the Air Commerce Act of 1926 (44 Stat. 568), as amended, to provide for the application to civil air navigation of laws and regulations related to animal and plant quarantine, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 664. To amend the Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938, as amended, by providing for the delegation of certain authority of the Secretary of Commerce and of the Administrator of Civil Aeronautics, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 858. To authorize the construction, protection, operation, and maintenance of a public airport in or in the vicinity of the District of Columbia. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 462. To extend the benefits of the Vocational Education Act of 1946 to the Virgin Islands, Approved Mar. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 462. To authorize the sale of certain Indian lands situated in Duchesne and Randlett, Utah, and in and adjacent to Myton, Utah. Approved Mar. 16, 1950. Public Law No
S. 88	nautics Administration. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 670. To amend an act entitled "An act to establish a uniform system of bankruptcy throughout the United States," approved July 1, 1898, and acts amendatory thereof and supplementary thereto. Approved Mar. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 461. To confer jurisdiction on the courts of the State of New York with respect to civil actions between Indians or to which Indians are parties. Approved Sept. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 785. To promote the progress of science; to advance the national health, prosperity, and welfare; to secure the national defense; and for other purposes. Approved May 10, 1950. Public Law No. 507. To enhance further the security of the United States by preventing disclosures of information concerning the cryptographic systems and the communication intelligence activities of the United States. Approved May 13, 1950. Public Law No. 513. To redefine the units and establish the standards of electrical and photometric measurements. Approved July 21, 1950. Public Law No. 617. To amend the Air Commerce Act of 1926 (44 Stat. 568), as amended, to provide for the application to civil air navigation of laws and regulations related to animal and plant quarantine, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 664. To amend the Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938, as amended, by providing for the delegation of certain authority of the Secretary of Commerce and of the Administrator of Civil Aeronautics, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 858. To authorize the construction, protection, operation, and maintenance of a public airport in or in the vicinity of the District of Columbia. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 762. To extend the benefits of the Vocational Education Act of 1946 to the Virgin Islands. Approved Mar. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 462. To authorize the sale of certain Indian lands situated in Duchesne and Randlett, Utah, and in and adjacent to Myton, Utah. Approved Mar. 16, 1950. Public Law No
S. 88	nautics Administration. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 670. To amend an act entitled "An act to establish a uniform system of bankruptcy throughout the United States," approved July 1, 1898, and acts amendatory thereof and supplementary thereto. Approved Mar. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 461. To confer jurisdiction on the courts of the State of New York with respect to civil actions between Indians or to which Indians are parties. Approved Sept. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 785. To promote the progress of science; to advance the national health, prosperity, and welfare; to secure the national defense; and for other purposes. Approved May 10, 1950. Public Law No. 507. To enhance further the security of the United States by preventing disclosures of information concerning the cryptographic systems and the communication intelligence activities of the United States. Approved May 13, 1950. Public Law No. 513. To redefine the units and establish the standards of electrical and photometric measurements. Approved July 21, 1950. Public Law No. 617. To amend the Air Commerce Act of 1926 (44 Stat. 568), as amended, to provide for the application to civil air navigation of laws and regulations related to animal and plant quarantine, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 664. To amend the Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938, as amended, by providing for the delegation of certain authority of the Secretary of Commerce and of the Administrator of Civil Aeronautics, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 858. To authorize the construction, protection, operation, and maintenance of a public airport in or in the vicinity of the District of Columbia. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 858. To authorize the sale of certain Indian lands situated in Duchesne and Randlett, Utah, and in and adjacent to Myton, Utah. Approved Mar. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 457. To amend title 18, U. S. Code, sec. 705, to protect the badge, medal, emblem, and other insignia of auxiliaries to veterans

S. 1069	To amend sec. 3552 of the Revised Statutes relating to the covering into the Treasury of all moneys arising from charges and deductions. Approved May 10, 1950. Public Law No. 508.
S. 1122	Relating to children born out of wedlock. Approved Jan. 11, 1951. Public Law No. 917.
	To authorize credits to certain public agencies in the United States for costs of construction and operation and maintenance of flood protective levee systems along or adjacent to the lower Colorado River in Arizona, California, and lower California, Mexico. Approved Sept. 2, 1950. Public Law No. 750.
	To provide relief for the sheep-raising industry by making special quota immigration visas available to certain alien sheepherders. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 587.
	To amend the Federal Airport Act so as to make the United States share the costs for land acquisition the same as for other project costs. Approved Jan. 9, 1951. Public Law No. 912.
	To authorize grants under the Federal Airport Act for minor projects at major airports, and for other purposes. Approved Feb. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 445.
na na sangaran	To authorize the Secretary of the Interior to acquire, construct, operate, and maintain public airports in, or in close proximity to, national parks, monuments, and recreation areas, and for other purposes. Approved Mar. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 463.
	To amend sec. 32 (a) (2) of the Trading With the Enemy Act. Approved Sept. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 859.
	To amend sec. 10 of the act of Aug. 2, 1946, relating to the receipt of pay, allowances, travel, or other expenses while drawing a pension, disability allowance, disability compensation, or retired pay, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 844.
w	To authorize the disposal of withdrawn public tracts too small to be classed as a form unit under the Reclamation Act. Approved Mar. 31, 1950. Public Law No. 469.
S. 1640	To amend sec. 4 of the act of Mar. 1, 1911 (36 Stat. L. 962; 16 U. S. C. 513), relating to membership of the National Forest Reservation Commission. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 796.
	To amend sec. 3 of the act of Congress approved June 28, 1906, relating to the Osage Indians of Oklahoma. Approved June 15, 1950. Public Law No. 548.
	To amend sec. 4934 of the Revised Statutes (U. S. C., title 35, sec. 78), as amended, to permit public libraries of the United States to acquire back copies of United States letters patent, and for other purposes. Approved June 15, 1950. Public Law No. 549.
S. 1746	To authorize the transfer to the Attorney General of the United States of a portion of the Vigo plant, formerly the Vigo ordnance plant, near Terre Haute, Ind., for use in connection with the U. S. Penitentiary at Terre Haute. Approved Mar. 27, 1950. Public
S. 1760	Law No. 467. To amend sec. 101 (b) of the Department of Agriculture Organic Act of 1944 (58 Stat. 734;
	7 U. S. C. 429). Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Public Law No. 662. To amend title 28 of the U. S. Code relating to fees of United States marshals. Approved
	Sept. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 777. To permit the admission of alien spouses and minor children of citizen members of the
	United States Armed Forces. Approved Aug. 19, 1950. Public Law No. 717. To commemorate Jim White and his contribution to the early history of Carlsbad Caverns, in the State of New Mexico, and for other purposes. Approved June 14, 1950. Public Law No. 537.
S. 1990	To amend sec. 429, Revised Statutes, as amended, and the act of Aug. 5, 1882, as amended, so as to substitute for the requirement that detailed annual reports be made to the Congress concerning the proceeds of all sales of condemned naval material a requirement that
G 0010	information as to such proceeds be filed with the Committees on Armed Services in the Congress. Approved Feb. 25, 1950. Public Law No. 449.
S. 2018	To authorize advancement to and the reimbursement of certain agencies of the Treasury Department for services performed for other Government agencies, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 14, 1950. Public Law No. 688.
S. 2028	To permit the Board of Education of the District of Columbia to participate in the foreign exchange program in cooperation with the U. S. Office of Education. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 854.
S. 2046	To provide authority for certain functions and activities in the Department of Commerce, and for other purposes. Approved July 21, 1950. Public Law No. 618.
S. 2080	To authorize the regulation of whaling and to give effect to the International Convention for the Regulation of Whaling signed at Washington under date of Dec. 2, 1946, by the United State of America and certain other governments, and for other purposes. Approved Auto 0, 1050. Public Levy No. 676.
S. 2086	proved Aug. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 676. Transferring management of certain public lands from the Agriculture Department to the Fort Sill Indian School in Oklahoma for agriculture uses. Approved July 18, 1950. Public Law No. 612.
S. 2117	To provide for the designation of the reservoir to be formed by the Davis Dam on the Colo-
S. 2128	rado River as Lake Mohave. Approved June 14, 1950. Public Law No. 538. To provide for the cancellation of certain licenses granted to the Government by private holders of protection from the contract of th
S. 2160	holders of patents and rights thereunder. Approved Aug. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 694. To amend the Public Health Service Act to authorize annual and sick leave with pay for commissioned officers of the Public Health Service, to authorize the payment of accumulated and accrued annual leave in excess of 60 days, and for other purposes. Approved
S. 2195	Aug. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 677. To authorize the Palisades Dam and Reservoir project, to authorize the north side pumping
	division and related works, to provide for the disposition of reserved space in American Falls Reservoir, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 864. To amend sec. 2 of the act of Mar. 3, 1901 (31 Stat. 1449), to provide basic authority for the
	performance of certain functions and activities of the Department of Commerce, and for other purposes. Approved July 22, 1950. Public Law No. 619.

S. 2205	To authorize the Commissioners of the District of Columbia to provide for the removal of sludge. Approved Mar. 24, 1950. Public Law No. 465.
S. 2227	To amend the act approved July 18, 1940 (54 Stat. 766; 24 U. S. C., 1946 edition, sec. 196b), entitled "An act relating to the admission to St. Elizabeths Hospital of persons resident or domiciled in the Virgin Islands of the United States," by enlarging the classes of per-
	sons admissible into St. Elizabeths Hospital and in other respects. Approved July 18, 1950. Public Law No. 613.
S. 2246	To amend the National Housing Act, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Apr. 20, 1950. Public Law No. 475.
S. 2269	To provide for the enlistments of aliens in the Regular Army. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 597.
	To provide for the addition of certain lands to El Morro National Monument, in the State of New Mexico, and for other purposes. Approved June 14, 1950. Public Law No. 539.
S. 2314	To provide for holding a term of the United States District Court for the District of Oregon at Eugene. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 632.
S. 2317	Relating to the construction of school facilities in areas affected by Federal activities, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 815.
S. 2319	To provide economic assistance to certain areas of the Far East. Approved Feb. 14, 1950. Public Law No. 447.
S. 2328	To amend sec. 482 of the Revised Statutes relating to the Board of Appeals in the U. S. Patent Office. Approved Mar. 4, 1950. Public Law No. 452.
S. 2335	To make certain revisions in titles I and III of the Officer Personnel Act of 1947, as amended. Approved June 23, 1950. Public Law No. 570.
S. 2348	To increase the annual authorization for the appropriation of funds for collecting, editing, and publishing of official papers relating to the Territories of the United States. Ap-
S. 2350	proved July 7, 1950. Public Law No. 602. To amend the act of Aug. 8, 1946, relating to the payment of annual leave to certain officers.
·	and employees. Approved May 23, 1950. Public Law No. 523. To amend the act of May 26, 1936, authorizing the withholding of compensation due Gov-
	ernment personnel. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 633. To provide for the utilization as a national cemetery of surplus Army Department-owned
D. 20012-22-	military real property at Fort Logan, Colo. Approved Mar. 10, 1950. Public Law No. 453.
	To amend sec. 7 of the Act of Feb. 27, 1925 (43 Stat. 1008), relating to the Osage Indians of Oklahoma. Approved Sept. 1, 1950. Public Law No. 745.
S. 2436	To amend the act entitled "An act to authorize the construction, protection, operation, and maintenance of public airports in the Territory of Alaska. Approved Mar. 10, 1950. Public Law No. 454.
S. 2440	To authorize certain construction at military and naval installations, and for other purposes. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law No. 564.
S. 2441	To amend sec. 81 of the National Defense Act, as amended, to provide for additional officers of the National Guard of the United States and the Air National Guard of the United States on active duty in the National Guard Bureau. Approved Mar. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 458.
S. 2477	To amend title 14, U. S. Code, so as to equalize pay and retirement benefits of a certain class of commissioned officers of the Coast Guard. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 816.
S. 2484	To authorize the Secretary of Commerce to provide war risk and certain marine and liability insurance. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 763.
S. 2491	Providing for the conveying of land and buildings at Fort Phillip Kearney Military Reservation to the State of Rhode Island. Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 737.
S. 2507	To authorize the Secretary of Commerce to grant to the East Bay Municipal Utility District, an agency of the State of California, an easement for the construction and operation of
	an interceptor sewer pipeline in and under certain Government-owned lands comprising a part of the Maritime Alameda Shipyard, Alameda, Calif. Approved July 22, 1950. Public Law No. 620.
S. 2513	To give a short title to the act of July 1, 1898, commonly known as the Bankruptcy Act. Approved Dec. 20, 1950. Public Law No. 879.
S. 2541	To amend the act entitled "An act to establish a Department of Medicine and Surgery in the Veterans' Administration," approved Jan. 3, 1946, as amended, to extend the period for which employees may be detailed for training and research, and for other purposes.
S 2550	Approved Mar. 10, 1950. Public Law No. 456. To authorize the extension of officers' retirement benefits to certain persons who while
D. 2008	serving as enlisted men in the Army of the United States during World War II were given battlefield promotions to officer grade and were incapacitated for active service as a result of enemy action. Approved Apr. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 473.
S. 2590	To amend sec. 3526 of the Revised Statutes relating to coinage of subsidiary silver coins. Approved May 10, 1950. Public Law No. 509.
S. 2591	To amend the Public Health Service Act to support research and training in matters relating to arthritis and rheumatism, multiple sclerosis, cerebral palsy, epilepsy, poliomyelitis,
S. 2596	Relating to education or training of veterans under title II of the Servicemen's Readjustment Act (Public Law 346, 78th Cong., June 22, 1944). Approved July 13, 1950. Public Law
S. 2609	No. 610. To provide a system for the treatment and rehabilitation of youth offenders, to improve the administration of criminal justice, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 865.
	2 and 2an 110, 000.

ຕ ດຂາງ	To give effect to the Convention for the Establishment of an International Commission for
8. 2033	the Scientific Investigation of Tuna, signed at Mexico City Jan. 25, 1949, by the United States of America and the United Mexican States, and the Convention for the Establishment of an Inter-American Tropical Tuna Commission, signed at Washington, May 31,
•	1949, by the United States of America and the Republic of Costa Rica, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 764.
S. 2636	To amend the Soil Conservation and Domestic Allotment Act, as amended. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 817.
S. 2658	To establish rearing ponds and a fish hatchery in the State of Kentucky. Approved July 18, 1950. Public Law No. 614.
S. 2681	To authorize the attendance of the U. S. Marine Band at a celebration commemorating the 175th anniversary of the Battle of Lexington and Concord, to be held at Lexington and Concord, Mass., Apr. 16 through 19, inclusive, 1950. §Became Public Law No. 450, Feb. 26, 1950.
S. 2724	To amend the Armed Forces Leave Act of 1946, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 818.
S. 2734	To promote the rehabilitation of the Navajo and Hopi Tribes of Indians and a better utilization of the resources of the Navajo and Hopi Indian Reservations, and for other purposes. Approved Apr. 19, 1950. Public Law No. 474.
S. 2774	To amend sec. 2113 of title 18 of the U.S. Code in order to include certain savings and loan
S. 2801	associations within its provisions. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 634. To give effect to the International Convention for the Northwest Atlantic Fisheries, signed at Washington under date of Feb. 8, 1949, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 845.
	To amend sec. 1462 of title 18 of the U. S. Code, with respect to the importation or trans-
S. 2822	To amend the Federal Deposit Insurance Act (U. S. C., title 12, sec. 264). Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 797.
	To authorize the acceptance of foreign decorations for participation in the Berlin airlift. Approved May 5, 1950. Public Law No. 503.
S. 2863	To provide for the expansion and disposition of certain national cemeteries. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Public Law No. 682.
	To authorize certain administrative expenses for the Department of Justice, and for other purposes. Approved July 28, 1950. Public Law No. 626.
	To incorporate the Future Farmers of America, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 740.
S. 2874	To amend titles 18 and 28, U. S. Code, with respect to the time of reporting to Congress rules of procedure adopted by the Supreme Court for criminal, civil, and admiralty cases and the time of their taking effect. Approved May 10, 1950. Public Law No. 510.
S. 2875	To extend for a period of 5 years the time for appropriating and expending funds to carry out the Federal Airport Act. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 846.
1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	To repeal the prohibition against the filling of a vacancy in the office of district judge for the district of Delaware. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 753.
	To authorize relief of authorized certifying officers of terminated war agencies in liquidation by the Department of Commerce. Approved June 14, 1950. Public Law No. 540.
S. 2996	To authorize loans to make available in any area or region credit formerly made available in such area or region by the Regional Agricultural Credit Corporation. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 665.
S. 3000	To amend the War Claims Act of 1948, as amended. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 866.
S. 3084	Authorizing the erection of a monument to the memory of Henry Milton Brainard at Cape Arago Light Station in Coos County, Oreg. Approved Mar. 31, 1950. Public Law No. 470.
S. 3093	To amend sec. 82 of the Hawaiian Organic Act relating to the Supreme Court of the Territory of Hawaii and temporary vacancies therein. Approved June 15, 1950. Public Law No. 550.
S. 3098	
S. 3099	To repeal the prohibition against the filling of the vacancy in the office of district judge for the western district of Pennsylvania. Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 738.
S. 3117	To amend the act entitled "An act to authorize the Postmaster General to impose demurrage charges on undelivered collect-on-delivery parcels", approved May 23, 1930, as amended (39 U. S. C. 246c). Approved May 5, 1950. Public Law No. 504.
S. 3118	Relating to the forwarding and return of second-, third-, and fourth-class mail, the collection of postage due at the time of delivery, and for other purposes. Approved June 8, 1950. Public Law No. 536.
S. 3123	To amend sec. 5 of the act of Feb. 26, 1944, entitled "An act to give effect to the Provisional Fur Seal Agreement of 1942 between the United States of America and Canada; to protect the fur seals of the Pribilof Islands; and for other purposes." Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 847.
S. 3136	To authorize the Secretary of the Interior to transfer to the town of Mills, Wyo., a sewerage system located in such town. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Public Law No. 832.
S. 3159	Granting the consent and approval of Congress to a compact entered into by the States of Idaho and Wyoming relating to the waters of the Snake River. Approved Mar. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 464.
S. 3181	To extend the Housing and Rent Act of 1947, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved June 23, 1950. Public Law No. 574.
#00000 '	

Q 0000		
		To authorize relief of authorized certifying officers of terminated war agencies in liquidation by the Department of the Interior. Approved June 14, 1950. Public Law No. 541. To amend sec. 415 of the Career Compensation Act of 1949, to extend the effective date of
and the second s		that section to Dec. 31, 1950, and for other purposes. Approved May 10, 1950. Public Law No. 511.
S. 3258		To continue a system of nurseries and nursery schools for the day care of school-age and under-school-age children in the District of Columbia. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 588.
S. 3263		To amend Veterans' Preference Act of 1944 with respect to certain mothers of veterans. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 887.
S. 3295		ship and agreements for reductions from the wages of carriers' employees for certain purposes and under certain conditions. Approved Jan. 10, 1951. Public Law No. 914.
		To provide for the organization of a constitutional government by the people of Puerto Rico. Approved July 3, 1950. Public Law No. 600.
2		To prohibit transportation of gambling devices in interstate and foreign commerce. Approved Jan. 2, 1951. Public Law No. 906.
		To amend the Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938, as amended. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 635.
*		To amend the act of Aug. 9, 1939, to redefine the term "contraband article" with respect to narcotic drugs, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 678.
S. 3396		Authorizing the Secretary of the Army to convey to the State of Kentucky title to certain lands situated in Hardin and Jefferson Counties, Ky. Approved May 19, 1950. Public Law No. 518.
S. 3398		Park and for other nurnesses Approved Sept 22 1050 Public Law No. 210
		To establish a new Grand Teton National Park in the State of Wyoming, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 14, 1950. Public Law No. 787.
		To amend the Atomic Energy Act of 1946. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 820.
S. 3504 S. 3517		To promote the development of improved transport aircraft by providing for the operation, testing, and modification thereof. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 867. To authorize the construction, operation, and maintenance of the Vermejo reclamation
		project, New Mexico. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 848. To strengthen the common defense by providing for the continuation and expansion of
		Western Hemisphere production of abacá by the United States. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Public Law No. 683.
		To amend sec. 14 (b) of the Federal Reserve Act, as amended. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 589.
servative of the		To extend the act of June 6, 1933 (48 Stat. 113), as amended, to Puerto Rico and the Virgin Islands, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 775.
8. 3550		To continue for a temporary period certain powers, authority, and discretion for the purpose of exercising, administering, and enforcing import controls with respect to fats and oils (including butter), and rice and rice products. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 590.
		Defining and regulating the practice of the profession of engineering and creating a Board of Registration for Professional Engineers in the District of Columbia. Approved Sept. 19, 1950. Public Law No. 789.
S. 3571	•	To continue the authority of the Secretary of Commerce under the Merchant Ship Sales Act of 1946, and for other purposes. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 591.
S. 3582		To authorize revision of the procedures employed in the administration of certain trust funds administered by the Veterans' Administration. Approved July 15, 1950. Public Law No. 611.
S. 3584		To amend the act of June 9, 1906 (34 Stat. 227), entitled "An act granting land to the city of Albuquerque for public purposes." Approved Aug. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 695. For the relief of Dodge County, Wis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Public Law No. 663.
S. 3585 S. 3635		For the relief of Dodge County, Wis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Public Law No. 663. To enable the governments of Alaska, of Hawaii, of Puerto Rico, and the Virgin Islands to authorize public bodies or agencies to undertake slum clearance, urban redevelopment,
	and A Angles S	and low-rent housing activities including the issuance of bonds and other obligations, to amend the low-rent housing enabling statutes for Alaska and Hawaii, and for other
S. 3639		purposes. Approved July 18, 1950. Public Law No. 615. Providing for an extension of the time during which annual assessment work on mining claims held by location in the United States, including Alaska, may be made, and for other
S. 3644	, . 	purposes. Approved June 29, 1950. Public Law No. 582. To amend the War Claims Act of 1948, as amended. Approved Aug. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 696.
S. 3652	4-644-	To facilitate the settlement of the accounts of certain deceased civilian officers and employees of the Government. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 636.
S. 3653		To provide for financing the operations of the Bureau of Engraving and Printing, Treasury Department, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Public Law No. 656.
		To amend sec. 3 of the Postal Salary Act of July 6, 1945. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 888.
S. 3659	 	To amend title IV of the District of Columbia Revenue Act of 1937, as amended, so as to provide for the issuance of dealers' identification tags for use on trailers, to provide for
ingt vagt.	5a, * *)	the revocation and suspension of dealers' registration and identification tags, to change the fee for dealers' identification tags, to provide for the issuance of special use identification tags, approved Sort 8, 1950. Public Law No. 770.
S. 3666		tion tags, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 770. To extend for 5 years the authority to provide for the maintenance of a domestic tin-smelting industry. Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 723.

S. 3672	act of temporary employees of the Senate and House of Representatives inapplicable to such employees with 1 or more years of service. Approved Dec. 28, 1950. Public
S. 3698	Law No. 892. To enable the Secretary of Agriculture to furnish, upon a reimbursable basis, certain inspection services involving overtime work. Approved Aug. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 735.
S. 3706	To amend the act of May 28, 1926 (44 Stat. 670), entitled "An act granting public lands to the county of Kern, Calif., for public park purposes." Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Public
S. 3727	Law No. 833. To authorize certain construction at Griffis Air Force Base, and for other purposes. Ap-
S. 3728	proved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 838. To implement Reorganization Plan No. 20 of 1950 by amending title 1 of the U. S. Code,
	as regards publication of the U. S. Statutes at Large, to provide for the publication of treaties and other international agreements between the United States of America and other countries in a separate compilation, to be known as U. S. Treaties and Other International Agreements, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 821.
S. 3768	To authorize payments by the Administrator of Veterans' Affairs on the purchase of automobiles or other conveyances by certain disabled veterans, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 798.
S. 3771	To provide transportation on Canadian vessels between Skagway, Alaska, and other points in Alaska, between Haines, Alaska, and other points in Alaska, and between Hyder, Alaska, and other points in Alaska or the continental United States, either directly or via a foreign port, or for any part of the transportation. Approved June 29, 1950. Public Law No. 584.
S. 3776	
S. 3796	To amend sec. 4474 of the Revised Statutes, as amended, relating to the use of petroleum as fuel aboard steam vessels. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 822.
	To amend the Mutual Defense Assistance Act of 1949. Approved July 26, 1950. Public Law No. 621.
S. 3832	To approve a contract negotiated with the Ogden River Water Users' Association, to authorize its execution, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 666.
S. 3833	To approve a contract negotiated with the South Cache Water Users' Association, to authorize its execution, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 667.
S. 3859	To authorize the President to control the anchorage and movement of foreign-flag vessels in waters of the United States when the national security of the United States is endangered, and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 679.
S. 3875	To amend sec. 9 of the Central Intelligence Agency Act of 1949. Approved Aug. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 697.
S. 3876	To provide free postage for members of the Armed Forces of the United States in specified areas. Approved July 12, 1950. Public Law No. 609.
S. 3889	To increase the amount of Federal aid to State or Territorial homes for the support of disabled soldiers and sailors of the United States. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 823.
	Relating to the assignment of surplus clerks in the postal transportation service. Approved Dec. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 893.
	To provide for the temporary assignment of referees in bankruptcy, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 19, 1950. Public Law No. 790.
S. 3934	To facilitate compliance with the treaty between the United States of America and the United Mexican States signed Feb. 3, 1944. Approved Sept. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 786.
	To authorize the President to extend enlistments in the Armed Forces of the United States. Approved July 27, 1950. Public Law No. 624.
S. 3945	To amend secs. 3052 and 3107 of title 18, U. S. Code, relating to the powers of the Federal Bureau of Investigation. Approved Jan. 10, 1951. Public Law No. 915.
	To amend the Federal Property and Administrative Services Act of 1949, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 754.
	To amend subsec. (b) of sec. 10 of the act of June 26, 1884, as amended (U. S. C., title 46 sec. 599 (b)). Approved Sept. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 860.
S. 3995	To amend the Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938, as amended, to authorize the Civil Aeronautics Board and the Secretary of Commerce to undertake security measures relative to the regulation and control of air commerce, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 9, 1950.
S. 4029	Public Law No. 778. To amend the Selective Service Act of 1948, as amended, so as to provide for special registration, classification, and induction of certain medical, dental, and allied specialist appropriate and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 9, 1050. Public Law No. 770.
	categories, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 779. To provide allowances for dependents of enlisted members of the uniformed services, to suspend certain provisions of the Career Compensation Act of 1949, and for other purposes. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 771.
S. 4088.	To amend sec. 61 of the National Defense Act to permit the States to organize military forces, other than as parts of their National Guard units, to serve while the National Guard is in active Federal service. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 849.
S. 4102	Relating to contracts for the transmission of mail by pneumatic tubes or other mechanical
S. 4118	devices. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 889. To increase the appropriation authorization for the Air Engineering Development Center. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 799.
60238—81—Ho	ouse Business Cal——6

S.	4136	To include the Coast Guard within the provisions of the Selective Service Act of 1948 and
		to authorize the President to extend enlistments in the Coast Guard. Approved Sept 27, 1950. Public Law No. 850.
Q	4229	To extend to certain persons who served in the military, naval, or air service on or after
ю.	4229	June 27, 1950, the benefits of Public Law No. 16, 78th Cong., as amended. Approved
	. *	Dec. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 894.
S.	4234	To promote the foreign policy and provide for the defense and general welfare of the United States by furnishing emergency relief assistance to Yugoslavia. Approved Dec. 29, 1950
		Public Law No. 897.
S.	4240	To amend the act incorporating the American Leglon so as to redefine eligibility for mem-
a	1051	bership therein. Approved Dec. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 895.
ъ.	4254	To redefine eligibility for membership in AMVETS (American Veterans of World War II)
		Approved Dec. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 896.
S.	4266	To amend and extend title II of the First War Powers Act, 1941. Approved Jan. 12, 1951
		Public Law No. 021

SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS WHICH HAVE BECOME PUBLIC LAWS

EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESS

FIRST SESSION

	To provide that any future payments by the Republic of Finland on the principal or interest of its debt of the First World War to the United States shall be used to provide educational and technical instruction and training in the United States for citizens of Finland and American books and technical equipment for institutions of higher education in Finland, and to provide opportunities for American citizens to carry out academic and scientific enterprises in Finland. Approved Aug. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 265.
S. J. Res. 12	Authorizing the President to proclaim the week in which June 6, 1949, occurs as Patrick Henry Week in commemoration of the sesquicentennial anniversary of the death of Patrick Henry. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 90.
	Making Jan. 20 and 21, 1949, holidays for Federal employees and employees of the District of Columbia in the metropolitan area of the District of Columbia. Approved Jan. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 1.
	To authorize the issuance of a special series of stamps commemorative of the 300th anniversary of Annapolis, Md. Approved Mar. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 19.
	For the authorization of a special contribution by the United States for the relief of Palestine refugees. Approved Mar. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 25.
	Granting the consent and approval of Congress to an interstate compact relating to the better utilization of the fisheries (marine, shell, and anadromous) of the Gulf coast and creating the Gulf States Marine Fisheries Commission. Approved May 19, 1949. Public Law No. 66.
S. J. Res. 52	To authorize vessels of Canadian registry to transport iron ore between United States ports on the Great Lakes during the period from Mar. 15 to Dec. 15, 1949, inclusive. Approved Mar. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 26.
S. J. Res. 53	To provide for the reforestation and revegetation of the forest and range lands of the national forests, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 11, 1949. Public Law No. 348.
S. J. Res. 55	To print the monthly publication entitled "Economic Indicators." Approved June 23, 1949. Public Law No. 120.
S. J. Res. 56	Extending an invitation to the International Olympic Committee to hold the 1956 Olympic Games at Detroit, Mich. Approved Mar. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 22.
S. J. Res. 61	Requesting the President to issue a proclamation designating Memorial Day, 1949, as a day for a Nation-wide prayer for peace. Approved May 26, 1949. Public Law No. 74.
S. J. Res. 79	Authorizing Federal participation in the International Exposition for the Bicentennial of the Founding of Port-au-Prince, Republic of Haiti, 1949. Approved Aug. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 251.
S. J. Res. 109	To amend the National Housing Act, as amended. Approved Aug. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 278.
S. J. Res. 114	To provide an increase in the authorization for the Federal National Mortgage Association. Approved July 19, 1949. Public Law No. 176.
S. J. Res. 134	To amend the National Housing Act, as amended, and for other purposes. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 387.
	Second Session
	Authorizing the return to Mexico of the flags, standards, colors, and emblems that were captured by the United States in the Mexican War. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Public

S. J. Res. 133	Authorizing the return to Mexico of the flags, standards, colors, and emblems that were captured by the United States in the Mexican War. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Public Law No. 660.
S. J. Res. 138	Requesting the President to issue a proclamation designating May 30, Memorial Day, as a day for a Nation-wide prayer for peace. Approved May 11, 1950. Public Law No. 512.
S. J. Res. 147	Giving the consent of Congress to an agreement between the State of Missouri and the State of Kansas establishing a boundary between said States. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 637.
S. J. Res. 161	To suspend the application of certain Federal laws with respect to attorneys employed by the Senate Committee on Foreign Relations in connection with the investigation ordered by S. Res. 231, 81st Cong. Approved Mar. 24, 1950. Public Law No. 466.
S. J. Res. 163	To designate the reservoir above Baldhill Dam in North Dakota as Lake Ashtabula. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 772.
S. J. Res. 166	To authorize the award posthumously of an appropriate decoration to members of the crew of the U. S. Navy Privateer who lost their lives in or over the Baltic Sea on Apr. 8, 1950, while in the performance of duty. Approved Apr. 24, 1950. Public Law No. 476.
S. J. Res. 170	To provide for the transfer of the paintings The Grand Canyon of the Yellowstone and The Chasm of the Colorado from the U. S. Capitol to the Department of the Interior. Approved July 10, 1950. Public Law No. 603.

S. J. Res. 171	Transferring the plaster cast of the statue of George Washington from the U. S. Capitol to
S. J. Res. 174	the Smithsonian Institution. Approved July 11, 1950. Public Law No. 605. Granting the consent of Congress to the entry, by the State of Missouri and by the State of Illinois, into a compact or agreement between the State of Missouri and the State of
	Illinois creating the Bi-State Development Agency and the Bi-State Metropolitan District. Approved Aug. 31, 1950. Public Law No. 743.
S. J. Res. 176	
2. 0	the special Senate committee in connection with the investigation ordered by S. Res. 202, 81st Cong. Approved May 17, 1950. Public Law No. 515.
S. J. Res. 180	To suspend until Dec. 31, 1950, the application of certain Federal laws with respect to
	attorneys employed by the Subcommittee on Labor-Management Relations of the Senate Committee on Labor and Public Welfare in connection with the study and investigation
	ordered by S. Res. 140, 81st Cong. Approved July 12, 1950. Public Law No. 608.
S. J. Res. 183	To suspend the application of certain Federal laws with respect to attorneys and assistants
	employed by the Subcommittee on Reconstruction Finance Corporation of the Banking
	and Currency Committee of the Senate in connection with the study ordered by S. Res. 219,
G T D == 100	81st Cong., 2d sess. Approved May 26, 1950. Public Law No. 530.
S. J. Res. 190	Extending the period of effectiveness of the Selective Service Act of 1948 for 15 days. Approved June 23, 1950. Public Law No. 572.
S. J. Res. 193	To amend sec. 14 of the Merchant Ship Sales Act of 1946, as amended, for the purpose of
N. 0. 1000. 1001	correcting an error in Public Law 591, 81st Cong. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public
	Law No. 702.
S. J. Res. 207	To continue for a temporary period certain provisions of the Housing and Rent Act of 1947,
	as amended. Approved Dec. 20, 1950. Public Law No. 880.
S. J. Res. 209	To amend and extend the provisions of the District of Columbia Emergency Rent Act, as amended. Approved Dec. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 883.

SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS WHICH HAVE BECOME PRIVATE LAWS

EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESS

FIRST SESSION

S. J. Res. 18.____ For the relief of the First-Citizens Bank and Trust Co., administrator of the estate of C. A. Ragland, Sr. Approved May 24, 1949. Private Law No. 69.

SECOND SESSION

S. J. Res. 105____ To provide unrestricted entry privileges for Sister Elizabeth Kenny. Approved Feb. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 357.

HOUSE BILLS WHICH HAVE BECOME PRIVATE LAWS

EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESS

FIRST SESSION

II D EEE	Conferming junisdiction upon the District Court of the United States for the Northern
H. K. 999	Conferring jurisdiction upon the District Court of the United States for the Northern District of California, Northern Division, to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claims of all persons for reimbursement for damages and losses sustained as a result
	of a flood which occurred in December 1937 in levee district No. 10, Yuba County,
H. R. 576	Calif. Approved Apr. 21, 1949. Private Law No. 35. For the relief of Arthur G. Robinson. Approved Apr. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 17.
H. R. 578	For the relief of Carlton C. Grant and others. Approved July 20, 1949. Private Law
	To permit the motor vessel $FLB-5005$ to engage in the fisheries. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Private Law No. 209.
H. R. 580	For the relief of the Bank of Kodiak, Alaska. Approved June 2, 1949. Private Law No. 86.
H. R. 584	For the relief of Mike Clipper. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private Law No. 283.
H. R. 585 H. R. 588	For the relief of Jacob A. Johnson. Approved Aug. 3, 1949. Private Law No. 183. For the relief of Col. David R. Wolverton, U. S. Army, retired. Approved Oct. 5, 1949.
H D 501	Private Law No. 284. For the relief of Mrs. Lucille Davidson. Approved Apr. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 18.
	For the relief of James W. Keith. Approved Apr. 20, 1949. Private Law No. 33.
H. R. 593	For the relief of Hampton Institute. Approved June 29, 1949. Private Law No. 135.
H. R. 595	To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon a certain claim of Harry W. Sharpley, his heirs, administrators, or assigns, against
	the United States. Approved Apr. 22, 1949. Private Law No. 37.
H. R. 596	To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment
e e e	upon a certain claim of John E. Parker, his heirs, administrators, or assigns, against the
H. R. 599	United States. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 164. For the relief of Victor R. Browning & Co., Inc. Approved July 15, 1949. Private Law
	No. 168.
H. R. 603	For the relief of Jeptha R. Macfarlane. Approved May 31, 1949. Private Law No. 74. For the relief of the estate of James B. Stirling. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Private Law No.
	316.
	For the relief of Harvey M. Lifset, formerly a major in the Army of the United States. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 228.
H. R. 618	For the relief of Eugene J. Bearman. Approved Apr. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 19.
H. R. 631	For the relief of Sadako Takagi. Approved July 18, 1949. Private Law No. 169. For the relief of Mrs. Dorothy Vicencio. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 230.
H. R. 632	For the relief of John E. Burns. Approved Sept. 8, 1949. Private Law No. 274.
H. R. 636	For the relief of B. G. Jones. Approved May 27, 1949. Private Law No. 72.
H. R. 037	For the relief of Mrs. Harriett Patterson Rogers. Approved Aug. 19, 1949. Private Law No. 233.
H. R. 639	For the relief of Mark B. Craig and others. Approved June 7, 1949. Private Law No. 91
H. R. 650	For the relief of George A. Kirchberger. Approved June 29, 1949. Private Law No. 136. For the relief of Laura Spinnichia. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Private Law No. 31.
H. R. 659	For the relief of Mrs. Elizabeth B. Murphy. Approved Apr. 21, 1949. Private Law No.
	36. For the relief of the legal guardian of George Generazzo. Approved June 1, 1949. Private
	Law No. 79.
	For the relief of Alex Bail. Approved May 17, 1949. Private Law No. 61. To authorize the admission of Mrs. Julia Balint to the United States. Approved May 19,
11. 10. 0.0	1949. Private Law No. 63.
H. R. 682	For the relief of the legal guardian of Elliott Hewitt. Approved July 14, 1949. Private Law No. 167.
H. R. 688	For the relief of John P. Reilly. Approved May 31, 1949. Private Law No. 75.
H. R. 691	For the relief of Lawrence Fontenot. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 216.
H. R. 692	For the relief of Joseph Thompson. Approved June 1, 1949. Private Law No. 80. For the relief of Mrs. Mary A. Bailey. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Private Law No. 295.
	For the relief of the General Engineering & Dry Dock Corp. Approved July 13, 1949.
	Private Law No. 146. For the relief of Mrs. Margaret Gregg Dilnot. Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law
	No. 43.
H. R. 716	For the relief of Mark H. Potter. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 124.
п. к. /1/ Н В 729	For the relief of Groover O'Connell. Approved June 25, 1949. Private Law No. 118. For the relief of John J. O'Neil. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Private Law No. 29.
H. R. 733	To confer jurisdiction upon the U.S. District Court for the Central Division of the Southern
	District of California to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of Frank
2.0	Haegle. Approved Oct. 14, 1949. Private Law No. 335.

```
H. R. 734______ For the relief of Curtis R. Enos. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 317.
H. R. 735_____ For the relief of Phil H. Hubbard. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 132.
H. R. 738_____ For the relief of the estate of Mrs. Minerva C. Davis. Approved June 7, 1949. Private
 Law No. 89.
                                                                                  Law No. 84.
Law No. 84.

H. R. 1009 For the relief of the Central Bank, a California corporation, as assignee of John C. Williams, an individual operating under the fictitious name and trade style of Central Machine Works, of Oakland, Calif. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 147.

H. R. 1010 For the relief of Mrs. May K. Y. Mok, Frederick W. S. Mok, and Vincent W. C. Mok. Approved May 16, 1949. Private Law No. 56.

H. R. 1017 For the relief of John Aaron Whitt. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 214.

For the relief of the legal guardian of Moody L. Smitherman, Jr., a minor, and Moody L. Smitherman. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 299.

H. R. 1023 For the relief of Lois E. Lillie. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 231.

To legalize the admission into the United States of Edmea Pacho. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Private Law No. 348.
                                                                                  Private Law No. 348.
  H. R. 1029 Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to Howard C. Heckenlively.

Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 44.

H. R. 1030 Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to Francis Howe. Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 45.

H. R. 1033 For the relief of Mrs. Ethel Barrington MacDonald. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Private
  Law No. 320.

H. R. 1035 — For the relief of Mrs. Ada M. Ryan. Approved May 16, 1949. Private Law No. 57.

H. R. 1036 — For the relief of R. C. Owen, R. C. Owen, Jr., and Roy Owen. Became Private Law No. 277, Sept. 15, 1949.
  H. R. 1037 For the relief of Samuel Ensler and Louis Puccinelli. Approved May 31, 1949. Private
  Law No. 76.

H. R. 1041_____ For the relief of Jeannette and Jesus Esteva and their 4 children. Approved May 14, 1949.
Law No. 76.
H. R. 1041 For the relief of Jeannette and Jesus Esteva and their 4 children. Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 46.
H. R. 1042 For the relief of Hoy C. Wong. Approved July 14, 1949. Private Law No. 166.
H. R. 1043 For the relief of Mrs. Wesley Berk (formerly Mrs. Ruth Cameron). Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Private Law No. 30.
H. R. 1052 For the relief of Lawrence G. McCarthy. Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 47.
H. R. 1053 For the relief of Frank O. Ward. Approved June 13, 1949. Private Law No. 217.
H. R. 1055 For the relief of Agnese R. Mundy. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 217.
H. R. 1057 For the relief of John Keith. Approved June 7, 1949. Private Law No. 90.
H. R. 1058 For the relief of Fredrick W. Lass. Approved June 17, 1949. Private Law No. 90.
H. R. 1061 For the relief of Bernice Green. Approved June 17, 1949. Private Law No. 21.
H. R. 1062 For the relief of Lorrayne E. Graus. Approved June 9, 1949. Private Law No. 94.
H. R. 1065 For the relief of the estate of James Lander Thomas. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 251.
H. R. 1066 For the relief of James Leon Keaton. Approved Apr. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 22.
H. R. 1075 For the relief of Harry C. Metts. Approved Aug. 19, 1949. Private Law No. 234.
H. R. 1076 For the relief of Jennie Olsen Anderson. Approved June 3, 1949. Private Law No. 200.
H. R. 1079 For the relief of Maria Veltri Magnone. Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 28.
H. R. 1094 For the relief of Maria Veltri Magnone. Approved June 3, 1949. Private Law No. 28.
H. R. 1096 For the relief of Maria Veltri Magnone. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 285.
H. R. 1096 For the relief of Maria Veltri Magnone. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 285.
H. R. 1096 For the relief of Maria Veltri Magnone. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 285.
H. R. 1096 For the relief of Maria Veltri Magnone. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 285.
H. R. 1096 For the relief of Maria Veltri Magnone. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 285.
H. R. 1097 For the reli
 H. R. 1097 For the relief of Edgar Barbre. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private Law No. 285.
H. R. 1098 For the relief of the legal guardian of Andrew Ferdinand DeWitt III, a minor. Approved June 2, 1949. Private Law No. 85.
H. R. 1101 Approved May 17, 1949. Private Law
                                                                                No. 58.
  H. R. 1106_____ For the relief of King V. Clark. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 300.
 H. R. 1109 Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to Phena M. Anderson.

Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 49.

H. R. 1113 For the relief of James A. Stapleton, Ruth Burk, and Mildred Ovren, copartners, doing business under the name and style of Stapleton Lumber and Piling Co. Approved Apr.
  18, 1949. Private Law No. 24.

H. R. 1116 _____ For the relief of Mexican Fibre & Twine Co, Inc. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law
                                                                                No. 148.
  H. R. 1123 For the relief of Mrs. Florence Mayfield. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 126. H. R. 1125 For the relief of Ellis C. Wagner and Barbara P. Wagner. Approved June 28, 1949. Pri-
 H. R. 1125 Por the relief of Ellis C. Wagner and Barbara P. Wagner. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 127.

H. R. 1127 For the relief of Sirkka Siiri Saarelainen. Approved Aug. 4, 1949. Private Law No. 187.

H. R. 1132 For the relief of Mabel H. Slocum. Approved Sept. 9, 1949. Private Law No. 275.

H. R. 1136 For the relief of June C. Dollar. Approved June 30, 1949. Private Law No. 137.

H. R. 1137 For the relief of J. W. Greenwood, Jr. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 232.

H. R. 1164 For the relief of the estate of H. M. McCorvey. Approved Apr. 18, 1949. Private Law
                                                                                No. 25.
```

H. R. 1173	For the relief of Florence Bryant Peters and E. B. Peters. Approved July 13, 1949.
*	Private Law No. 149.
H. R. 1176	For the relief of Mr. and Mrs. Leroy Hann. Approved Apr. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 26.
П. П. 12/9 И В 1980	For the relief of George Hampton. Approved Aug. 31, 1949. Private Law No. 249. For the relief of Mrs. Judge E. Estes. Approved Apr. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 27.
H R 1281	Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to Leslie Paul Schroeder.
	Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 50.
H. R. 1286	For the relief of Elizabeth Rowland. Approved Apr. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 28.
H. R. 1288	For the relief of certain officers and members of the crew of the steamship Taiyuan.
TT TO 100F	Approved Aug. 4, 1949. Private Law No. 188.
H. R. 1297	For the relief of Alvin G. Patton. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 150. For the relief of Frank J. Patzke and others. Approved June 7, 1949. Private Law No. 92.
H R 1300	For the relief of Mrs. Hope Irene Buley. Approved June 1, 1949. Private Law No. 81.
H. R. 1303	For the relief of Dr. Elias Stavropoulos, his wife, and daughter. Approved Aug. 4, 1949.
*	Private Law No. 189.
H. R. 1446	For the relief of Conrad L. Wirth. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 252.
H R 1458	For the relief of Ethel Roth. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 321. For the relief of Joseph R. Gregory. Approved Oct 12, 1949. Private Law No. 331.
H R. 1459	For the relief of E. Neill Raymond. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Private Law No. 210.
H. R. 1460	For the relief of Mrs. Silvia Mapelli. Approved May 17, 1949. Private Law No. 59.
H. R. 1466	For the relief of Mrs. Silvia Mapelli. Approved May 17, 1949. Private Law No. 59. For the relief of Daniel Kim. Approved Aug. 8, 1949. Private Law No. 193.
H. R. 1467	For the relief of Thomas O. Troth. Approved May 13, 1949. Private Law No. 41.
H. R. 1408	For the relief of Mrs. Anna Smolowitz and Mrs. Sylvia D'Arpe. Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 51.
H. R. 1470	For the relief of the estate of James F. Delahanty, deceased. Approved July 13, 1949.
	Private Law No. 151.
H. R. 1472	For the relief of the Olympic Hotel. Approved Aug. 9, 1949. Private Law No. 196.
H. R. 1474	To confer jurisdiction upon the U.S. District Court for the Southern District of New York
	to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of Miguel A. Viera for damages sustained as the result of an accident involving a U. S. Army truck at Leghorn, Italy,
	on Jan. 11, 1946. Approved Oct. 14, 1949. Private Law No. 336.
H. R. 1484	For the relief of Mrs. Mary Capodanno, and the legal guardian of Vincent Capodanno.
	Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 301.
H. R. 1489	For the relief of James I. Matthews. Approved May 17, 1949. Private Law No. 62.
п. к. 1490	For the relief of Mrs. Thelma Lee Rynaard. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 152.
H. R. 1497	For the relief of Ralph A Wood. Approved June 10, 1949. Private Law No: 95.
H. R. 1501	For the relief of the legal guardian of Rose Mary Ammirato, a minor. Approved Apr. 16,
TI D 1505	1949. Private Law No. 16. For the relief of Harry Warren. Approved Aug. 26, 1949. Private Law No. 246.
H. R. 1508	For the relief of Peter Drozd. Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 52.
H. R. 1591	For the relief of Bram B. Tellekamp. Approved May 17, 1949. Private Law No. 60.
H. R. 1597	For the relief of Hal W. Cline. Approved June 7, 1949. Private Law No. 93.
H. R. 1604	Conferring jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear and determine the claim of Breinig
H. R. 1619	Bros., Inc. Approved Aug. 24, 1949. Private Law No. 244. For the relief of St. Elizabeth Hospital, Yakima, Wash., and others. Approved Aug. 17,
	1949. Private Law No. 218.
H. R. 1620	For the relief of Robert E. Bridge and Leslie E. Ensign. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private
H D 1695	Law No. 286. For the relief of Christine Kono. Approved Aug. 3, 1949. Private Law No. 184.
H. R. 1629	For the relief of Kira and Nina Grigorieff. Approved May 19, 1949. Private Law No. 65.
H. R. 1631	For the relief of John J. O'Mara. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 253.
H. R. 1637	For the relief of Mrs. Dora Fruman. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Private Law No. 339.
H. R. 1666	For the relief of Maurice J. Symms. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 302.
H. R. 1072 H. R. 1676	For the relief of Jack Phillips. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 303. For the relief of Thomas M. Bates. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 153.
	For the relief of Mrs. Skio Takayama Hull. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No.
	223.
н. к. 1701	For the relief of Mrs. Vesta Meinn and Mrs. Edna Williams. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 254.
H. R. 1790	To restore certain land in Alaska to the public domain and to authorize its sale to Ford J.
	Dale: of Fairbanks, Alaska. Approved Sept. 8, 1949. Private Law No. 272.
H. R. 1792	For the relief of Charles E. Ader. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 255.
H. R. 1794	For the relief of Cohen, Goldman & Co., Inc. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 322.
H. R. 1800	For the relief of Howard E. Giroux. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private Law No. 287.
H. R. 1857	For the relief of the estate of Josephine Pereira. Approved Aug. 15, 1949. Public Law
	No. 201.
н. к. 1858	For the relief of the legal guardian of John Waipa Wilson. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 133.
H. R. 1864	For the relief of the legal guardian of Mitsuo Higa, a minor, and Hilo Sugar Co. Ap-
	proved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 304.
H. R. 1870	For the relief of Doris Marie Richard. Approved Mar. 26, 1949. Private Law No. 10.
н. к. 1876	For the relief of Ralph Martin Elzingre, also known as Ralph Seawall. Approved May 14,
H. R. 1878	1949. Private Law No. 53. For the relief of Ben Luke Pond, Shao Hung Pond, and David Yat Wei Pond. Approved
	June 10. 1949. Private Law No. 96.
н. к. 1976	To authorize the sale of certain allotted inherited land on the Flathead Indian Reservation,
H. R. 1979	Mont. Approved Oct. 1, 1949. Private Law No. 279. For the relief of Soo Hoo Yet Tuck. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 266.

```
H. R. 1981 For the relief of V. O. McMillan and the legal guardian of Carolyn McMillan. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 128.

H. R. 1983 For the relief of Edward L. Barreras. Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 54.

H. R. 1993 For the relief of Samuel Fedem. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 224.

H. R. 2075 For the relief of Frank G. Moore. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private Law No. 288.

H. R. 2078 For the relief of Winston A. Brownie. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 129.

H. R. 2084 For the relief of Teiko Horikawa and Yoshiko Horikawa. Approved Aug. 8, 1949. Private Law No. 194.

H. R. 2089 For the relief of William Price. Approved June 1, 1949. Private Law No. 77.

H. R. 2091 For the relief of Jack McCollum. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 256.

H. R. 2095 For the relief of the estate of Kenneth N. Peel. Approved Aug. 15, 1949. Private Law No. 202.
                                                                                No. 202.
No. 202.

H. R. 2231 — For the relief of Marie E. Wright. Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 55.

H. R. 2239 — For the relief of the estate of W. M. West. Approved Aug. 15, 1949. Private Law No. 203.

H. R. 2249 — For the relief of Al. W. Hosinski. Approved June 17, 1949. Private Law No. 117.

H. R. 2253 — For the relief of the legal guardian of Arthur Earl Troiel, Jr., a minor. Approved Aug. 15, 1949. Private Law No. 204.

H. R. 2261 — For the relief of Eva C. Netzley Ridley, William G. Stuff, Lois Stuff, and Harry E. Ridley; and the estates of Clyde C. Netzley and Sarah C. Stuff. Approved June 1, 1949. Private Law No. 82
 vate Law No. 82.

H. R. 2268 For the relief of Forest L. Weatherly. Approved June 1, 1949. Private Law No. 78.

H. R. 2344 For the relief of Charles W. Miles. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 225.

H. R. 2349 For the relief of Col. Wlodzimierz Onacewsicz. Approved July 18, 1949. Private Law
                                                                                 No. 170.
  H. R. 2353_____ For the relief of Joel W. Atkinson. Approved June 25, 1949. Private Law No. 119.
H. R. 2360_____ For the relief of Theodore Papachristopoulos. Approved May 19, 1949. Private Law
                                                                                No. 64.
 No. 64.

H. R. 2456 — For the relief of Charlies Hales. Approved Aug. 15, 1949. Private Law No. 205.

H. R. 2457 — For the relief of Helen Morren. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 323.

H. R. 2471 — For the relief of Walt W. Rostow. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 257.

H. R. 2474 — For the relief of Frank E. Blanchard. Approved Aug. 4, 1949. Private Law No. 190.

H. R. 2475 — To authorize and direct the Secretary of the Interior to sell to Albert M. Lewis, Jr., certain land in the State of Florida. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 258.

H. R. 2594 — For the relief of Grace L. Elser. Approved Sept. 9, 1949. Private Law No. 276.

H. R. 2602 — For the relief of John B. Boyle. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 226.

H. R. 2605 — For the relief of John C. Nunes. Approved May 13, 1949. Private Law No. 42.

H. R. 2608 — For the relief of C. H. Dutton Co. of Kalamazoo, Mich. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Private Law No. 211.
                                                                                 Law No. 211.
 Law No. 211.

H. R. 2628 For the relief of Auldon Albert Aiken. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 259.

H. R. 2702 To authorize the Secretary of the Army to convey by quitclaim deed certain mineral rights in certain lands situated in the State of Oklahoma to Alfred A. Drummond and Addie G. Drummond. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 267.

H. R. 2704 For the relief of Freda Wahler. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Private Law No. 237.

H. R. 2706 Authorizing the issuance of a patent in fee to Susie Larvie Dillon. Approved Sept. 7, 1949.

Private Law No. 268.

H. R. 2708 For the relief of the legal guardian of Joseph De Souza Jr. Approved Apr. 20, 1949.
  H. R. 2708..... For the relief of the legal guardian of Joseph De Souza, Jr. Approved Apr. 20, 1949.
                                                                                 Private Law No. 32.
 H. R. 2709 For the relief of Sadae Aoki. Approved July 2, 1949. Private Law No. 139.
H. R. 2710 For the relief of Emaa Armstrong. Approved May 19, 1949. Private Law No. 66.
H. R. 2806 For the relief of Paul C. Juneau. Approved Aug. 15, 1949. Private Law No. 206.
H. R. 2807 For the relief of Loretta B. Powell. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 229.
H. R. 2812 To direct the Secretary of the Interior to sell certain land at South Kaknek to the Russian
                                                                                 Orthodox Greek Catholic Church of North America. Approved May 27, 1949. Private
                                                                                 Law No. 73.
 H. R. 2848 For the relief of Leon Nikolaivich Volkov. Approved July 19, 1949. Private Law No. 173.
H. R. 2850 For the relief of Denise Simeon Boutant. Approved Aug. 8, 1949. Private Law No. 195.
H. R. 2853 To authorize the Secretary of the Interior to issue duplicates of William Gerard's script certificates No. 2, subdivisions 11 and 12, to Blanche H. Weedon and Amos L. Harris, as trustees. Approved Aug. 3, 1949. Private Law No. 185.
H. R. 2920 Approved Law No. 280
  H. R. 2921 Private Law No. 269.

H. R. 2921 For the relief of Nicholas C. Kalcoutsakis. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 305.

H. R. 2925 For the relief of Ida Hoheisel, executrix of the estate of John Hoheisel. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 215.
 H. R. 2928 For the relief of Dr. Leon L. Konchegul. Approved Oct. 12, 1949. Private Law No. 330.
H. R. 2931 To provide for the conveyance by the United States to Frank C. Wilson of certain lands formerly owned by him. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Private Law No. 212.
H. R. 2935 For the relief of Mrs. Benjamin Betts. Approved May 12, 1949. Private Law No. 39.
H. R. 3017 For the relief of Ramon G. Hunter and Arthur Nancett. Approved July 18, 1949. Private
                                                                                 Law No. 171.
  H. R. 3077 For the relief of Mrs. Rebecca Levy. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 154. H. R. 3081 For the relief of the estate of Maurice G. Evans. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Private Law
                                                                                 No. 324.
  H. R. 3127 To authorize the admission into the United States of Jacob Gross, a minor. Approved July 19, 1949. Private Law No. 175.

H. R. 3139 For the relief of James B. DeHart. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 219.

H. R. 3300 For the relief of Carmen Morales, Aida Morales, and Lydia Cortes. Approved June 28, 1040. Private Law No. 349.
                                                                                 1949. Private Law No. 130.
     H. R. 3313_____ For the relief of the estate of the late Manuel Graulau Velez. Approved July 13, 1949.
                                                                                 Private Law No. 155.
```

	For the relief of Ignacio Colon Cruz. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 156. For the relief of Gloria Esther Diaz, Lydia Velez, and Gladys Prieto. Approved July 13,
H. R. 3323	1949. Private Law No. 157. For the relief of the estate of Rafael Rebollo. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law
H. R. 3324	No. 158. For the relief of the estate of the late Anastacio Acosta, and the estate of Domingo Acosta Arizmendi. Approved June 25, 1949. Private Law No. 120.
H. R. 3405	For the relief of Vivian Newell Price. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private Law No. 289. For the relief of Opal and D. A. Hayes. Approved Ag. 15, 1949. Private Law No. 207.
H. R. 3413	For the relief of Alfred Baumgarts. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Private Law No. 296.
H. R. 3458 H. R. 3461	For the relief of Alfred Baumgarts. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Private Law No. 296. For the relief of Celeste Iris Maeda. Approved July 2, 1949. Private Law No. 140. For the relief of Lester B. McAllister and others. Approved Aug. 23, 1949. Private Law
H D 2/67	No. 238. For the relief of Franz Eugene Laub. Approved Aug. 4, 1949. Private Law No. 191.
H. R. 3499	To confer jurisdiction upon the U. S. District Court for the Central Division of the Southern District of California to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of Mabel Colliver. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 318.
H. R. 3501 H. R. 3534	For the relief of Nelson Bell. Approved Aug. 19, 1949. Private Law No. 235. For the relief of Eleanor P. Simmonds, as administratrix of the estate of Norman B. Sim-
н. к. 3598	monds, deceased. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private Law No. 290. For the relief of Mrs. Katherine Gehringer. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Private Law No.
H. R. 3603 H. R. 3616	325. For the relief of Michael Palazotta. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 134. Authorizing the issuance of a patent in fee to Lulu Two Spears Iron Bird. Approved Oct.
	1, 1949. Private Law No. 280. For the relief of the legal guardian of Marcia Moss Carroll, a minor, and Charles P. Carroll.
	Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 306.
H. R. 3665	For the relief of Lawrence Reves. Approved June 1, 1949. Private Law No. 83. For the relief of Mrs. Josephine Wagnon Walker. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 260.
	Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to Lenora Farwell Fritzler. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 270.
H. R. 3718	For the relief of George Seeman Jensen. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Private Law No. 345
H. R. 3720 H. R. 3751	For the relief of Erwin F. Earl. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 159. To transfer a tower located on the Lower Souris National Wildlife Refuge to the Inter-
	 national Peace Garden, Inc., N. Dak. Approved Aug. 15, 1949. Private Law No. 208. For the relief of Mrs. Justa G. Vda. de Guido, Belen de Guido, Mulia de Guido, and Oscar de Guido. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 271.
H. R. 3803	For the relief of Mrs. Mary L. W. Dawson. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 261.
H. R. 3810	For the relief of Cecil E. Gordon. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private Law No. 291.
	For the relief of Myrtle Ruth Osborne, Marion Walts, and Jessie A. Walts. Approved July 19, 1949. Private Law No. 174. For the relief of Alexis Leger. Approved Oct 25, 1949. Private Law No. 343.
H. R. 3837	For the relief of Annie Balaz. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 262.
H. R. 3863	For the relief of Carl C. Ballard. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 307.
H. R. 3864	To convey certain lands taken from W. W. Stewart by the United States. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private Law No. 292.
H. R. 3886	Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to Jeanette Pearl Burns. Approved Oct. 1, 1949. Private Law No. 281.
H. R. 3992	For the relief of J. L. Hitt. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 131.
H. R. 4040 H. R. 4042	For the relief of Agnes Tarjani. Approved Sept. 19, 1949. Private Law No. 278. For the relief of Konstantinos Yannopoulos. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Private Law
H. R. 4097	No. 346. For the relief of George M. Beesley, Edward D. Sexton, and Herman J. Williams. Approved
H R 4138	Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 227. For the relief of Herbert L. Hunter. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Private Law No. 213.
H. R. 4165	For the relief of Katherine H. Clagett. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 308.
H. R. 4186	For the relief of Jan Liga. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 309.
H. R. 4254	Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to Sidney Blackhair. Approved Sept. 8, 1949. Private Law No. 273.
H. R. 4261	Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue to L. J. Hand a patent in fee to certain lands in the State of Mississippi. Approved Aug. 3, 1949. Private Law No. 186.
H. R. 4306 H. R. 4307	For the relief of Zora B. Vulich. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 310. For the relief of Ever Ready Supply Co. and Harold A. Dahlborg. Approved Aug. 17, 1949.
Н. R. 4373	Private Law No. 220. For the relief of Ray G. Schneyer and Dorothy J. Schneyer. Approved July 13, 1949 Drivate Law No. 160.
H. R. 4414 H. R. 4556	Private Law No. 160. For the relief of Dora M. Barton. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Private Law No. 340. For the relief of the estate of Elmo Sodergren. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private Law
	No. 293. For the relief of Louis Brown. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 161.
H. R. 4564	To confer jurisdiction upon the U.S. District Court for the Central Division of the Southern District of California to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of Eunice Hayes, Kathryn Hayes, and Florence Hayes Gaines. Approved Oct. 11, 1949. Private
TT TO AMM	Law No. 328.
H. R. 4777 H. R. 4789	For the relief of J. D. Lecky. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 319. To provide for the issuance of a license to practice chiropractic in the District of Columbia to Abraham J. Ehrlich. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Private Law No. 341.
H. R. 4792	For the relief of Harry Fuchs. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 311.
H. R. 4804	To record the lawful admission to the United States for permanent residence of Karl Frederick Kucker. Approved Aug. 4, 1949. Private Law No. 192.

```
H. R. 4807 —— For the relief of Robert A. Atlas. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 165.
H. R. 4829 —— To authorize the President to appoint Paul A. Smith as representative of the United States to the Council of the International Civil Aviation Organization without affecting his status and perquisites as a commissioned officer of the Coast and Geodetic Survey. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Private Law No. 297.
H. R. 4854 —— For the relief of Mrs. Miriam G. Wornum. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 221.
H. R. 4889 —— For the relief of Mrs. Jack J. O'Connell. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 312.
H. R. 5105 —— To authorize the sale of certain allotted inherited land on the Pine Ridge Reservation, S. Dak. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Private Law No. 347.
To confer jurisdiction upon the District Court for the Territory of Alaska to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim or claims, of Hilda Links and E. J. Ohman, partners, and Fred L. Kroesing, all of Anchorage, Alaska. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Private Law
                                                                                   and Fred L. Kroesing, all of Anchorage, Alaska. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Private Law
                                                                                   No. 298.
   H. R. 5155_____ For the relief of Francesca Lucareni, a minor. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 263.
   H. R. 5160_____ For the relief of Mrs. Giustina Schiano Lomoriello. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 264.
    H. R. 5205_____ To quitclaim certain property in Enid, Okla., to H. B. Bass. Approved Sept. 7, 1949.
                                                                                  Private Law No. 265
    H. R. 5299_____ For the relief of Mrs. Giovanna Follo Discepolo. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law
                                                                                   No. 313.
  No. 313.

H. R. 5353 ——For the relief of Max Schlederer. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 314.
H. R. 5354 ——For the relief of Itzchak Shafer. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Private Law No. 350.
H. R. 5356 ——To provide for the conveyance of land to the Norfolk County Trust Co. in Stoughton, Mass. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private Law No. 294.
H. R. 5375 ——For the relief of Mrs. Hilda De Silva. Approved Oct. 11, 1949. Private Law No. 329.
H. R. 5539 ——For the relief of Mrs. Claudia Weitlanner. Approved Oct. 12, 1949. Private Law No. 332.
H. R. 5582 ——For the relief of the Belle Isle Cab Co., Inc. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 326
                                                                                  326.
   H. R. 5777 For the relief of Joe D. Dutton. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 315.
H. R. 5851 For the relief of Mrs. Toshiko Keyser. Approved Oct. 12, 1949. Private Law No. 333.
H. R. 6006 For the relief of Anthony Charles Bartley. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private Law No. 282.
H. R. 6007 For the relief of Herminia Ricart. Approved Oct. 27, 1949. Private Law No. 353.
                                                                                                                                                                    SECOND SESSION
H. R. 577...... To correct possible inequity in the case of a certain application for letters patent of William R. Blair. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1008.

H. R. 587..... For the relief of the estate of Dick Walook, Alfred L. Woods, and Edward Kimoktoak. Approved Feb. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 369.

H. R. 589... For the relief of C. M. Smart. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 504.

H. R. 597... To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon a certain claim of J. T. Melson against the United States. Approved May 6, 1950. Private Law No. 457.

H. R. 612... For the relief of Col. W. M. Chubb. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 844.

H. R. 633... For the relief of Mrs. Victor V. Greg. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 414.

H. R. 697... For the relief of Samuel W. Poorvu. Approved June 23, 1950. Private Law No. 568.

H. R. 702... For the relief of Mrs. Ethel N. Plunkett. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 724.

H. R. 714... For the relief of Pieter Cornelis ten Wolde and family. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 597.
H. R. 714 Law No. 597.

H. R. 715 For the relief of Manuel Uribe. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 438.

H. R. 746 For the relief of the legal guardian of August Michela, a minor. Approved Feb. 9, 1950.

Private Law No. 354.

H. R. 1024 For the relief of Jacob Brown. Approved May 10, 1950. Private Law No. 459.

H. R. 1025 For the relief of Waymon H. Massey. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1036.

H. R. 1038 For the relief of William Richard Geoffrey Malpas. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 598.

H. R. 1047 For the relief of the Aero-Bocker Knitting Mills Inc. Approved June 20, 1950. Private
  H. R. 1047...... For the relief of the Aero-Bocker Knitting Mills, Inc. Approved June 20, 1950. Private
Law No. 547.

H. R. 1082 Conferring jurisdiction upon the U. S. District Court for the Southern District of New York to hear, determine, and render judgment upon a claim of the Bunker Hill Development Corp. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 599.

H. R. 1103 For the relief of Miriam Barkle. Approved June 19, 1950. Private Law No. 545.

H. R. 1110 For the relief of Ann Irene Feikema. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 524.

H. R. 1124 For the relief of Lee Freddie Lambert. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 505.

H. R. 1133 For the relief of Mrs. Merle Letherbury Pyle and Patricia M. Pyle. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 974.

H. R. 1169 For the relief of Mrs. Marion T. Schwartz. Approved July 12, 1950. Private Law No. 644.

H. R. 1170 For the relief of Mrs. John Kaudy (formerly Stella Cappler). Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 525.

For the relief of Carl E. Lawson and Fireman's Fund Indemnity Co. Approved Sept. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 955.
                                                                                  Law No. 547.
  H. R. 1271 For the relief of Carl E. Lawson and Fireman's Fund Indemnity Co. Approved Sept. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 955.

H. R. 1272 For the relief of Edward A. Seeley. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 548.

H. R. 1275 For the relief of Anna Helman. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 526.

H. R. 1285 For the relief of the legal guardian of Lena Mae West, a minor. Approved June 8, 1950.

Private Law No. 480.
  H. R. 1293_____ For the relief of the Franco-Italian Packing Co. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 808.
   H. R. 1482_____ For the relief of Frances L. Marshall. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 506.
```

H. R. 1492	For the relief of Lt. (\$G) Giacomo Falco. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 439. For the relief of Harold L. Lindquist. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 507. For the relief of Mrs. Barbara Guanapoulos. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1037.
H. R. 1503 H. R. 1585	For the relief of George Washington. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1038. For the relief of Leilah begum Alaoui Mullin. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 890.
H. R. 1600	For the relief of Harold E. Trautwein. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 941. For the relief of Gustav Schilbred. Approved May 1, 1950. Private Law No. 446. For the relief of Ben Grunstein. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 527.
H. R. 1606	Conferring jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear and determine the claim of Auf der Heide-Aragona, Inc., and certain of its subcontractors against the United States. Approved July 6, 1950. Private Law No. 643.
H. R. 1611 H. R. 1616	For the relief of Arne Gordon Westly. Approved June 27, 1950. Private Law No. 595. For the relief of Walter E. Miller. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 891. For the relief of S. L. Ayres and Co., Inc. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 892.
H. R. 1626 H. R. 1627	For the relief of Kenneth J. MacKenzie. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 817. For the relief of Mrs. A. H. Hill. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 680. For the relief of Filip Nicola Lazarevich. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 549.
H. R. 1699	For the relief of Mildred Smith Butler. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 785. For the relief of the estate of William Kraus. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 415.
H. R. 1860	For the relief of Kenneth Everard Hadfield. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 734. For the relief of Kenji Takumi. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 964. For the relief of Elizabeth and Lawrence Wong. Approved May 4, 1950. Private Law No. 449.
H. R. 1862	For the relief of Mrs. Walter K. Miyamoto (formerly Miyoko Takahashi). Approved May
	4, 1950. Private Law No. 450. For the relief of Honorio Canciller and Nancy Ting Evangelista. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 508.
H. R. 1874	For the relief of Hilde Flint. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 440. For the relief of John W. Mahoney, Charles Sorenson, Charles A. Stewart, and Stanley Thiffault. Approved Sept. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 931.
H. R. 1991	For the relief of Leslie A. Fry. Approved Aug. 16, 1950. Private Law No. 816. For the relief of Alexander Stewart. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 795. Authorizing the Secretary of Agriculture to execute a quitclaim deed to property owned by
	Jacob F. Riedel. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1073. For the relief of the Winona Machine & Foundry Co., a corporation of Winona, Minn. Approved June 23, 1950. Pr vate Law No. 569.
H. R. 2226	For the relief of William B. Bond. Approved Aug. 12, 1950. Private Law No. 810. For the relief of Victor C. Kaminski (also known as Victor Kaminski). Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 600.
	For the relief of Arthur S. Horner, Leah B. Horner, and Maude Brewer, doing business as the A. S. Horner Construction Co. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 637.
	Conferring jurisdiction upon the U. S. District Court for the Territory of Hawaii to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of Ewa Plantation, a Hawaiian corporation. Approved Sept. 13, 1950. Private Law No. 956.
H. R. 2350	For the relief of C. H. Bolling. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 796. For the relief of Mrs. Marion M. Martin Jones. Approved Aug. 18, 1950. Private Law No. 833.
H. R. 2462 H. R. 2535	For the relief of Aileen L. Sherwood. Approved May 10, 1950. Private Law No. 460. For the relief of Miju Isei Tsuda. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 735. For the relief of Samuel J. D. Marshall. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 696.
	To confirm title in V. LeBlanc and C. Riccard to certain lands in West Baton Rouge Parish, La. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 681.
H. R. 2591	For the relief of Giovanna Parisi, Michelina Valletta, Yolanda Altieri, Generosa Tamburi, Carolina Picciano, and Giovanna Turtur. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 441.
H. R. 2631	1950. Private Law No. 1009.
H. R. 2719	For the relief of Martin Kenneth Ikeda. Approved June 26, 1950. Private Law No. 582. For the relief of the legal guardian of I. D. Cosson, a minor. Approved May 10, 1950. Private Law No. 461.
H. R. 2803	For the relief of the Fisher Brewing Co. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 965. For the relief of Albert J. Peterson. Approved June 26, 1950. Private Law No. 583. For the relief of John F. Oettl. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 818.
H. R. 2808 H. R. 2851	For the relief of Grace G. Walker. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 797. For the relief of Carl L. Sexauer. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 775. For the relief of the estate of Wade H. Noland. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law
	No. 862. Authorizing the issuance of a patent in fee to Paul High Horse and Anna High Horse.
H. R. 3009	Approved May 5, 1950. Private Law No. 452. For the relief of Dr. Ali Reza Bassir. Approved June 26, 1950. Private Law No. 576.
H. R. 3010 H. R. 3018	For the relief of Walter E. Parks. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 430. For the relief of Camilla Fabris. Approved June 26, 1950. Private Law No. 577.
H. R. 3132	For the relief of Sergio and Mara Lamberti. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 893. For the relief of Arthur Holbert; the estate of Ernest L. Gass, deceased; and the estate of James L. Thomas, deceased. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 429.
A Committee of the	

```
H. R. 3169______ Granting permanent residence to certain Spanish physicians residing in Puerto Rico. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 767.
H. R. 3254______ For the relief of Iva Gavin. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 601.
H. R. 3304______ For the relief of Jose Cotto Sanciago. Approved Sept. 2, 1950. Private Law No. 885.
H. R. 3305_____ For the relief of the estate of José Salgado Santos. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law

                                                                                                                                                   No. 682.
    H. R. 3306_____ For the relief of Antonio Rojas Velez. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 416. H. R. 3309____ For the relief of the estate of Ovidio Vazquez. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Private Law No.
                                                                                                                                                  417.
 H. R. 3314 For the relief of the estate of the late Eulogio Reyes Suarez. Approved Sept. 20, 1950.

Private Law No. 958.

H. R. 3315 For the relief of Alejo Padilla. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 418.

H. R. 3316 For the relief of the estate of the late Franciso J. Córdova. Approved Aug. 4, 1950.

Private Law No. 697.

H. R. 3319 For the relief of Juana Pagan. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 420.

H. R. 3330 For the relief of Therese Hohman. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 776.

H. R. 3406 For the relief of Ellen Fullard-Leo, widow of Leslie Fullard-Leo, Leslie Vincent Fullard-Leo, Dudley Leinanie Fullard-Leo, and Ainsely Allen Kahealani Fullard-Leo, and the estate of Leslie Fullard-Leo, deceased, as their interests may appear. Approved Sept.
    estate of Leslie Fullard-Leo, deceased, as their interests may appear. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 988.

H. R. 3462_____ For the relief of Walter J. O'Toole. Approved Apr. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 423.
25, 1950. Private Law No. 988.

H. R. 3462. For the relief of Walter J. O'Toole. Approved Apr. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 423.

H. R. 3494. To authorize the Secretary of the Interior to transfer a building in Juneau, Alaska, to the Alaska Native Brotherhood and/or Sisterhood, Juneau (Alaska) Camp. Approved May 24, 1950. Private Law No. 466.

H. R. 3506. For the relief of Louis P. Murphy, United States immigrant inspector, El Paso, Tex. Approved July 28, 1950. Private Law No. 673.

H. R. 3527. For the relief of Gifford E. Moak. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 509.

H. R. 3532. For the relief of Mrs. Sirvart Arsenian. Approved July 22, 1950. Private Law No. 662.

H. R. 3536. For the relief of William A. Cross. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 698.

H. R. 3605. To provide for the documentation of the Canadian-built vessel North Wind owned by a citizen of the United States. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 819.

H. R. 3672. For the relief of Mrs. Vera C. A. Freund. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 510.

H. R. 3675. For the relief of Erik H. Lindman. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 566.

H. R. 3771. For the relief of Doris M. Faulkner. Approved Apr. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 424.

H. R. 3895. For the relief of Mrs. Marie Gulbenkian. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 442.

H. R. 3919. For the relief of John S. Steber. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 425.

H. R. 3921. For the relief of Nicholas C. Hadjipateras, Pipitsa N. Hadjipateras, and Costas N. Hadjipateras. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 699.

H. R. 3994. For the relief of Dr. T. F. Harrison. Approved Apr. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 699.

H. R. 3995. For the relief of Annetta Bachis, Anna Bellani, Angelina Colombo, Maria Grazia Impari, Franca Porricino, and Antonia Tirabassi. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 699.

For the relief of Dr. J. Carlyle Nagle. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1010.
  H. R. 3996. For the relief of Dr. J. Carlyle Nagle. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 511.
H. R. 4011. For the relief of Stavros Matheos (also known as Steve Matheos or Matheou). Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 528.
H. R. 4014. For the relief of Maria Hoffman. Approved Sept. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 932.
H. R. 4015. For the relief of Kate Laursen. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 512.
H. R. 4041. For the relief of Parish Brothers. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 700.
H. R. 4045. For the relief of Katherine L. Anderson, a civil-service employee, permanently injured through negligent treatment at the Army Advisory Group Station Hospital, in Nanking, China. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 975.
H. R. 4065. To provide for the relinquishment of mineral reservations in the land patent of Thomas Stephens. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 820.
H. R. 4100. For the relief of Calvin E. Cranford. Approved June 23, 1950. Private Law No. 574.
H. R. 4106. For the relief of certain officers and employees of the Foreign Service of the United States who, while in the course of their respective duties, suffered losses of personal property by reason of war conditions. Approved Feb. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 355.
H. R. 4136. For the relief of Edwin F. Shockley. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 683.
H. R. 4163. For the relief of Mr. and Mrs. C. S. Walker. Approved June 23, 1950. Private Law No. 575.
     H. R. 4142_____ For the relief of Ralph D. Kinney. Approved Sept. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 933.
H. R. 4164____ For the relief of Elmer Pippin and Mrs. Pansy Pippin and the legal guardian of Norman
Otis Pippin, a minor. Approved May 10, 1950. Private Law No. 463.
H. R. 4188____ For the relief of Dr. Ferdinando Schiappa. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No.
                                                                                                                                                    798.
     H. R. 4221 For the relief of Patricia Joyce Dunn. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 942.
H. R. 4309 For the relief of Mrs. Nellie K. Marlowe. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 701.
H. R. 4342 For the relief of J. R. Holden, R. C. Biggadike, and John Hoffman. Approved Apr. 24,
    H. R. 4342 For the relief of J. R. Holden, R. C. Biggadike, and John Hollman. Approved Apr. 24, 1950. Private Law No. 413.

H. R. 4343 For the relief of J. P. Acker. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 799.

H. R. 4364 For the relief of Mrs. Ruth B. Moore; John Robert Lusk III; John R. Lusk, Sr.; Mrs. Minnie P. Pruitt; and Mrs. Billie John Bickle. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 725.

H. R. 4365 For the relief of Fe'R. Dumaguing. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 976.

H. R. 4371 For the relief of Shiro Takemura. Approved June 26, 1950. Private Law No. 584.

H. R. 4380 For the relief of Mrs. Agnes Emma Hay. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 431.

For the relief of Mrs. Elizabeth Mary C. Mangle. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 421.
                                                                                                                                                     No. 421.
```

TT TO 4500	The state of the Assessment St
H. R. 4502	To authorize the Secretary of the Army to dispose of a certain easement near Fort Belvoir, Va., in exchange for another easement elsewhere on the same property. Approved Apr. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 426.
H. R. 4528	Conferring jurisdiction on the U.S. District Court for the Southern District of New York to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of Louis J. Marx. Approved Aug. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 813.
H. R. 4600	For the relief of Dr. Ta Fu Wu. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 602. For the relief of the legal guardian of Janet Judith Koeninger, a minor. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1011
H. R. 4601	For the relief of Jeannette Passayanni-Capodistria. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 702.
H. R. 4604	To authorize the admission into the United States of certain aliens possessing special skills, namely, Teodor Egle, Karlis Fogelis, Vasily Kils, and Aleksanders Zelmenis. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 821.
H. R. 4653	For the relief of John G. Essenberg. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No 777. For the relief of the New York Quinine and Chemical Works, Inc.; Merck & Co., Inc.; and Mallinckrodt Chemical Works. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1090.
H. R. 4657	For the relief of J. R. Fleming & Co. Approved Sept. 1, 1950. Private Law No. 882. For the relief of Stella Avner. Approved May 11, 1950. Private Law No. 464.
H. R. 4747	For the relief of Louise Ahting. Approved June 23, 1950. Private Law No. 570.
H. R. 4775	For the relief of Harold L. Corzett, commander, U. S. Naval Reserve. Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 876.
H. R. 4781	For the relief of Veronica Jolly. Approved June 23, 1950. Private Law No. 571.
H. R. 4857	For the relief of Xylda L. Driver. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1012. For the relief of Mrs. Katsuko Nakahara Huntley. Approved May 3, 1950. Private Law
H. R. 4891	No. 448. For the relief of Albert E. Scheflen. Approved Sept. 20, 1950. Private Law No. 959.
H. R. 4903 H. R. 4904	For the relief of Krikor G. Guiragossian. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 603. For the relief of the estate of Conrad L. Steele, deceased. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1013.
H. R. 4954	For the relief of Jacob F. Hutt and Anderson E. Humphrey. Approved Sept. 2, 1950. Private Law No. 886.
H. R. 4959 H. R. 4960	To reimburse the Fisher Contracting Co. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 443. For the relief of Mrs. Elizabeth H. Whitney. Approved June 23, 1950. Private Law No.
	573. To provide for the payment of just compensation to John Ii Estate Limited, a Hawaiian
11. 10. 4000	corporation, for the taking by the United States of private fishery rights in Pearl Harbor, Island of Oahu, T. H. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 822.
H. R. 4996 H. R. 5017	For the relief of Lonnie M. Abernathy. Approved June 19, 1950. Private Law No. 546 For the relief of Ng Soo Lip and Ng Yut Chee. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 529.
H. R. 5019 H. R. 5083	For the relief of Fella H. Holbrook. Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 641. For the relief of Sister Maria Emelia (Anna Bohn). Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private
H. R. 5110	Law No. 989. For the relief of Janos (John) Treber and Mrs. Katalin (Katherine) Treber. Approved
H. R. 5126	Aug. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 726. For the relief of Mrs. Nathalie E. Cobb. Approved June 14, 1950. Private Law No. 491.
H. R. 5150	For the relief of Ira D. Doyal and Clyde Doyal. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 562.
	For the relief of the legal guardian of Anthony Albanese, a minor. Approved Aug. 19, 1950. Private Law No. 836.
H. R. 5199	For the relief of Mr. and Mrs. Thurman L. Bomar. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 550.
H. R. 5221	For the relief of Mrs. Maria Grazia Riccio DiPietro. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 778.
H. R. 5244	For the relief of Charles J. Trees. Approved Jan. 12, 1951. Private Law No. 1102.
H. R. 5252 H. R. 5276	For the relief of W. M. Tindal. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 684. For the relief of Mrs. Julia (Iole) M. Stefani Lencioni. Approved May 3, 1950. Private
	Law No. 447.
H. R. 5295 H R 5341	For the relief of C. R. Springman. Approved June 14, 1950. Private Law No. 492. For the relief of Joseph W. Greer. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 422.
H. R. 5355	For the relief of Mindel Malek. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 629.
H. R. 5361	For the relief of Charles G. McCormack, captain, Medical Corps, U. S. Navy. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 419.
H. R. 5381	For the relief of Billy Ray Ridenour and L. L. Ridenour. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 990.
H. R. 5470	For the relief of Joseph A. Haddad. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 768.
H. R. 5523	For the relief of Fred. I. Massengill. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 895.
H. R. 5566 H. R. 5580	For the relief of William Lawrence Tan. Approved June 26, 1950. Private Law No. 578. For the relief of Dr. Agostino De Lisi. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 787. For the relief of Mrs. Tsuneko Shimokawa Guenther. Approved May 4, 1950. Private
	Law No. 451.
	For the relief of Deborah Elizabeth Ebel. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 530. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to B. M. (Bud) Phelps.
* *	Approved May 5, 1950. Private Law No. 453. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to Emma Phelps Glenn.
	Approved May 5, 1950. Private Law No. 454.
н. к. 5611	Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to Charles M. Phelps. Approved May 5, 1950. Private Law No. 455.

```
H. R. 5639 For the relief of Ivan E. Townsend. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 551.
H. R. 5682 For the relief of William T. Orton. Approved June 29, 1950. Private Law No. 617.
H. R. 5704 For the relief of Janis Shimada. Approved Apr. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 427.
H. R. 5709 For the relief of Patrick Cronin. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 531.
H. R. 5753 For the relief of Jean Clark. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 432.
H. R. 5799 For the relief of the Acme Finance Co. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 685.
H. R. 5846 For the relief of Mrs. Lillian Coolidge. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 638.
H. R. 5849 For the relief of Samuel M. Kornegay. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 736.
H. R. 5947 Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to sell the land of Frank Phelps under existing regulations. Approved May 5, 1950. Private Law No. 456.
H. R. 5947 For the relief of Alfio Batelli. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 779.
H. R. 5979 For the relief of Ivar G. Johnson. Approved Sept. 20, 1950. Private Law No. 960.
H. R. 5979 For the relief of Beulah L. White, widow of John E. White. Approved Apr. 29, 1950.
Private Law No. 628.
H. R. 6003 For the relief of Beulah L. White, widow of John E. White. Approved Apr. 29, 1950.
 H. R. 6003 For the relief of Beulah L. White, widow of John E. White. Approved Apr. 29, 1950.

Private Law No. 444.

H. R. 6018 For the relief Lubomir Mikulik and Viliam Krajcirovic. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 800.

H. R. 6020 For the relief of Richard H. Sears. Approved Sept. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 970.

H. R. 6051 For the relief of Maud E. Raymond. Approved May 11, 1950. Private Law No. 465.

H. R. 6052 For the relief of John M. Vick. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 896.

H. R. 6093 For the relief of Masami Hiroya and Aiko Hiroya. Approved Apr. 27, 1950. Private Law 428.
                                                                     Law 428.
 H. R. 6106 For the relief of Daniel Kokal. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 977.
H. R. 6163 For the relief of Dr. Wei Tcheng Liang. Approved June 23, 1950. Private Law No. 572.
H. R. 6173 For the relief of Sun Yip Chin and Chung Lum (Lum Chung). Approved Aug. 11, 1950.
Private Law No. 801.
H. R. 6198 For the relief of the First National Bank in Richmond, Calif. Approved Aug. 9, 1950.
                                                                     Private Law No. 780.
 H. R. 6221 To authorize the sale of certain public lands in Alaska to the This-Side-of-Heaven Children's Home for use as a children's home. Approved Aug. 30, 1950. Private Law No. 877.
H. R. 6223 To record the lawful admission to the United States for permanent reisdence of James Ermini. Approved Sept. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 934.
H. R. 6225 For the relief of Mrs. Aimee Hoyningen-Huene. Approved Aug. 14, 1950. Private Law
                                                                     No. 814.
  H. R. 6228_____ For the relief of Dr. Chao-Jen Chen, Dr. Janet Wang Chen, and Eleanor Chen. Approved
                                                                     Dec. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 1081.
  H. R. 6270 _____ To authorize the sale of certain allotted inherited land on the Winnebago Indian Reser-
  vation, Nebr. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 686.
H. R. 6271. For the relief of Mrs. Harry Schneider. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 532.
H. R. 6282. For the relief of Mrs. Elinor Anne-Britt Jedlund. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Private Law
                                                                     No. 433.
 H. R. 6283_____ For the relief of Johny Nielsen. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 434. H. R. 6312_____ To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment
 upon a certain claim of Josephy Lundberg and others against the United States. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 897.

H. R. 6329 For the relief of Betsy Sullivan. Approved May 31, 1950. Private Law No. 478.

H. R. 6344 Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No.
                                                                     533.
  H. R. 6345_____ For the relief of Mrs. Ramyond Schaffer, Jr. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Private Law No.
                                                                     435.
  H. R. 6363_____ Conferring jurisdiction on the U. S. District Court for the Middle District of North Carolina
H. R. 6363______ Conferring jurisdiction on the U. S. District Court for the Middle District of North Carolina to hear, determine, and render judgment upon certain claims of the Patuxent Development Co., Inc. Approved Aug. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 815.

H. R. 6364______ For the relief of Yoshiko Matsumura. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 552.

H. R. 6385_____ For the relief of J. O. Evans. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 513.

H. R. 6386_____ For the relief of Louise M. Koch. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 514.

H. R. 6386_____ For the relief of Amos Chen, a native of Jamaica, British West Indies. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 898.

H. R. 6409____ For the relief of Mrs. Grace A. Olson. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1014.

H. R. 6414____ For the relief of Mrs. Chikako Mary Ohori Hori. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 534
                                                                     No. 534.
  H. R. 6417_____ For the relief of Mrs. Frieda Gray (formerly Frieda Putman). Approved Aug. 30, 1950.
 Private Law No. 878.

H. R. 6442_____ For the relief of Mrs. Martha Reid. Approved Sept. 2, 1950. Private Law No. 887.

H. R. 6449_____ For the relief of Mrs. L. M. Cox and Mrs. M. R. Nickle. Approved Aug. 30, 1950. Private
                                                                     Law No. 879.
  H. R. 6458______ For the relief of Maj. Roy E. Bevel. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 781.
H. R. 6461_____ For the relief of Jirina Zizkovsky. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 802.
H. R. 6462_____ For the relief of Mrs. Sachiko Iwai Higaki. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No.
  H. R. 6463_____ For the relief of Mrs. Shikaju Nakashima. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 899. H. R. 6482____ For the relief of Antonio Artolozaga Euscola. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No.

H. R. 6485 — For the relief of Jodeene Lehrman. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 536.
H. R. 6490 — For the relief of Marggrita Funakura. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 553.
H. R. 6505 — To legalize the entry of Mrs. David Munson Osborne (nee Janet Mary Tole), a native of New Zealand. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 803.
```

```
H. R. 6521_____ To authorize the sale of certain land on the Pine Ridge Indian Reservation, S. Dak., allotted to Lucy Arapahoe Iron Bear. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 515.

H. R. 6528_____ For the relief of the Western Chemical & Manufacturing Co. Approved Sept. 22, 1950.

Private Law No. 971.
     H. R. 6577 For the relief of Haruko Teramoto. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 516.
H. R. 6578 For the relief of Mrs. Gunnborg Janzon Hamilton. Approved Sept. 2, 1950. Private Law
   H. R. 6578 For the relief of Mrs. Gunnborg Janzon Hamilton. Approved Sept. 2, 1950. Private Law No. 888.

H. R. 6586 For the relief of Stamatic Amersonis. Approved Aug. 31, 1950. Private Law No. 880.

H. R. 6589 For the relief of Mitsue Miyamoto. Approved June 26, 1950. Private Law No. 579.

H. R. 6644 For the relief of Edwin F. Rounds. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 703.

H. R. 6652 For the relief of Mrs. Fujiko Chichie Imbert, wife, and Robert Imbert, Jr., son of an American soldier. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 604.

H. R. 6655 For the relief of Taeko Suzuki. Approved June 7, 1950. Private Law No. 479.

H. R. 6657 For the relief of Georges Jules Louis Sauvage. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 823.

H. R. 6689 For the relief of Mitsuko Hemura. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 517
    H. R. 6689 For the relief of Mitsuko Uemura. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 517.
H. R. 6691 For the relief of Paul D. Banning, chief disbursing officer, Treasury Department, and for other purposes. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 605.
H. R. 6692 For the relief of Sgt. Blaine W. Hughes. Approved June 29, 1950. Private Law No.
                                                                                                                            618.
      H. R. 6694_____ For the relief of Ervin Haas and Leno Vescovi. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Private Law
   H. R. 6694_____ For the relief of Ervin Haas and Leno vescovi. Approved Apr. 26, 1866. In No. 436.

H. R. 6695_____ For the relief of Edgar F. Russell; Lillian V. Russell, his wife; and Bessie R. Ward. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 437.

H. R. 6696_____ For the relief of Lawrence B. Williams and his wife, Viva Craig Williams. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 445.

H. R. 6697_____ Authorizing the issuance of a patent in fee to Howard H. Moran. Approved Aug. 3, 1950.
   Private Law No. 687.

H. R. 6699 To authorize the sale of certain land on the Rosebud Indian Reservation, S. Dak., allotted to Susan Eagel Dog. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 688.

H. R. 6703 To authorize the sale of certain allotted inherited land on the Rosebud Indian Reservation, S. Dak., Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 689.

H. R. 6707 For the relief of Sirius Proestopoulos. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 900.

H. R. 6709 For the relief of Ed Howard Russell. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 690.

H. R. 6747 For the relief of Helga Holleb. Approved June 26, 1950. Private Law No. 585.

H. R. 6750 For the relief of Arhluus Maroulis. Approved Sept. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 972.

H. R. 6756 For the relief of Arhluus Maroulis. Approved June 27, 1950. Private Law No. 587.

H. R. 6758 For the relief of Ruby Thaw and Hla Sein. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 789.

For the relief of Mrs. Kyoko Nakamura Kornhauser. Approved June 27, 1950. Private Law No. 588.
                                                                                                                             Private Law No. 687.
H. R. 6758. For the relief of Ruby Thaw and Hla Sein. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 789. H. R. 6787. For the relief of Mrs. Kyoko Nakamura Kornhauser. Approved June 27, 1950. Private Law No. 588. H. R. 6793. For the relief of Fujiko Fukuda. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 537. H. R. 6804. For the relief of Choko Nishida. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 943. H. R. 6832. For the relief of Choko Nishida. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 943. H. R. 6850. For the relief of It. Col. F. A. Ferguson. Approved Aug. 18, 1950. Private Law No. 834. H. R. 6880. For the relief of Mrs. Kioy Narumi Murakami and Keiko Narumi. Approved June 27, 1950. Private Law No. 589. H. R. 6934. For the relief of Mrs. Nobuko Eto Heard. Approved June 27, 1950. Private Law No. 590. H. R. 6942. For the relief of E. H. Corrigan. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 538. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to Francis Lee Edwards. Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 838. H. R. 6959. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to William Watt. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 825. H. R. 6960. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to James Wilbur Watt. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 826. H. R. 6961. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to Mary E. White Watt. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 826. H. R. 6964. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to Guy L. Heckenlively. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 827. H. R. 6969. For the relief of Ralph E. Brown. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 691. H. R. 6990. For the relief of Ralph E. Brown. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 691. H. R. 6991. For the relief of Karen R. McAndrews. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 704. For the relief of Anna Ellero and Clara Ellero. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 901. H. R. 7012. For the relief of Mrs. Yae Bennett. Approved June 16, 1950. Priva
    H. R. 7013 For the relief of Mrs. Yae Bennett. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 519.
H. R. 7016 For the relief of Mrs. Margaret O'Donnell and Mrs. Arlene R. Shannon. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 692.
H. R. 7017 Authorizing the Secretary of Interior to issue a patent in fee to Edgar S. Bigman. Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 839.
H. R. 7035 For the relief of Hisako Sakata Ikezawa. Approved June 27, 1950. Private Law No. 591.
H. R. 7046 For the relief of C. W. Jacobs. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 693.
H. R. 7047 For the relief of Mrs. Tomo Nonque Rosevear. Approved June 27, 1950. Private Law No. 592
      H. R. 7050_____ For the relief of Louis Gam Yean. Approved June 27, 1950. Private Law No. 593.
```

```
H. R. 7065 For the relief of Kazuko Miyama Akana and Chang King Akana. Approved June 28, 1950.

H. R. 7066 For the relief of Setsuko Amano. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 607.

H. R. 7071 For the relief of Mrs. Masa Iyoki. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 790.

H. R. 7072 For the relief of Mrs. Young Ja Kim. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 737.

H. R. 7073 For the relief of Koto Kogami Kitsu and Jeannette Akemi Kitsu. Approved June 28, 1950.

Private Law No. 608.

H. R. 7074 For the relief of Hiroko Fujiwara Matsuoka and Mimiyo Matsuoka. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 738.

H. R. 7078 For the relief of Mrs. Eiko Yamada Nagatoshi, Edward Takeo Nagatoshi, and Frances Yoko Nagatoshi. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 739.

H. R. 7079 For the relief of Mrs. Gin Shibasaki Okafuji. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 740.
     H. R. 7065 _____ For the relief of Kazuko Miyama Akana and Chang King Akana. Approved June 28, 1950.
                                                                   740.
   H. R. 7082 For the relief of Mrs. Isamu Tarasawa. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 554. H. R. 7084 For the relief of Yoshiko Ishii Teves. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 539. H. R. 7092 For the relief of Mrs. Karry Wakefield. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 555. H. R. 7094 For the relief of Kazuyo Dohi. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 520. H. R. 7095 For the relief of Rosette Selina Romano, a minor. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 979.
    H. R. 7096_____ For the relief of Mrs. Maria Salome Holland. Approved June 26, 1950. Private Law No.
                                                                  580.
  H. R. 7254 For the relief of Mrs. Bernard Smith. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 610.
H. R. 7255 To provide for the conveyance of certain real property in Hopkins County, Ky., to the estate of James D. Meadors. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 521.
H. R. 7256 For the relief of Mieko Nishitsuru. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 556.
H. R. 7279 For the relief of Umeko Stevenson. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 557.
H. R. 7282 For the relief of Cornelius VerSluis. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 902.
H. R. 7283 For the relief of Mrs. Jack B. Meyer. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 558.
H. R. 7292 For the relief of Erio Louis Tomita and Fumiko Tomita. Approved June 27, 1950. Private Law No. 594.
H. R. 7293 Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to Charlotte Goisdorff.
 Private Law No. 594.

H. R. 7293...... Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to Charlotte Geisdorff Kibby. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 829.

H. R. 7294..... Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to Rebecca Collins Ross. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 830.

H. R. 7297..... For the relief of Ignas Malcius. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 903.

H. R. 7313..... For the relief of Lucy Teresa Morris. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 559.

H. R. 7314.... For the relief of Yukie Nishimura Okubo. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 742.

H. R. 7336.... For the relief of Daijiro Yoshida. Approved June 26, 1950. Private Law No. 581.

For the relief of Mrs. Fumie Ishibashi Akimoto. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 980.
                                                                No. 980.
  H. R. 7338 For the relief of Asano Teramoto. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 541.
H. R. 7362 For the relief of Mrs. Willard Thulin (formerly Jutta Kono). Approved June 28, 1950.

Private Law No. 611.
  H. R. 7363_____ For the relief of Suzuko Yagi and Anne Yagi. Approved June 26, 1950. Private Law No.
                                                               586.
  H. R. 7370_____ For the relief of Kiyoko S. Barr and Harue Barr. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law
                                                               No. 904.
  H. R. 7390_____ For the relief of Erika Kuebart and her minor son. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law
                                                               No. 1016.
 H. R. 7392 For the relief of Columbus Finley. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 705.
H. R. 7393 For the relief of Francisco Blanco and Mrs. Celine Smith. Approved Sept. 27, 1950.

Private Law No. 1017.
 H. R. 7410 ..... For the relief of Mrs. Kiyoko Tanaka Perez. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law
                                                               No. 542.
  H. R. 7414_____ For the relief of Teresa Gentile and Galliano Gentile. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private
H. R. 7414______ For the relief of Teresa Gentile and Galliano Gentile. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 743.

H. R. 7416______ For the relief of Suzuko Takanashi. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 612.

H. R. 7427_____ For the relief of Mrs. June Noda Loman. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 543.

H. R. 7428_____ To admit Mrs. Erna Tvedt to the United States for permanent residence. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 706.

H. R. 7451____ For the relief of Sumiko Fujita. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 991.

H. R. 7454____ For the relief of Robert C. Watters, Mrs. Martha L. Watters, C. E. Nivens, E. O. Nivens, and the estate of J. W. Gillum, deceased. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 953.

H. R. 7485____ For the relief of Mrs. Maria Margarite Noe. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 544.
                                                              544.
H. R. 7560_____ For the relief of Mary Frances Yoshinaga. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 560.
H. R. 7563 For the relief of Dr. Nicola Di Palma. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1018.
H. R. 7564 For the relief of Maria Margareta Ries and Konrad Horst Wilhelm Ries. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 792.
```

H. R. 7608 H. R. 7609	For the relief of Mitsuko Morita. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 744. To grant a renewal of patent No. 59,560 relating to the emblem of the Disabled American
Н. R. 7613	Veterans of the World War. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 522. For the relief of Mrs. Miyako Horikoshi Spaulding and Mabel Miya Spaulding. Approved
Н. П. 7629	Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 905. For the relief of Fumiko Arakawa and her child Rie. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private
H. R. 7631	Law No. 745 For the relief of Ottavia De Gaspare and Sandra De Gaspare. Approved Sept. 27, 1950.
H. R. 7641	Private Law No. 1019. To direct the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain land in the District of Columbia to the New York Avenue Presbyterian Church. Approved Sept. 1, 1950. Private Law
H B 7656	No. 883. For the relief of David George Callaway. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 613.
H. R. 7658	For the relief of Mitsuko Ito. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 614. For the relief of Mrs. Akiko Osada Gustafson. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 615.
H. R. 7706	For the relief of Ayako Kurihara. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 746. To authorize the Secretary of the Navy to grant to the Monmouth Consolidated Water
n. n. 1108	Co. certain easements and rights-of-way within the U.S. Naval Ammunition Depot,
H. R. 7733	Earle, N. J. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 523. For the relief of Sisters Rita Pinto de Carvalho, Maria Leite da Silva, Carmelinda Lopes
*	de Aguiar, Maria Adozinda da Fonseca Melo, Joaquine de Jesus, and Maria Luisa Pinto Carvalho. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 981.
н. к. 7735	To authorize the Secretary of the Army to grant to the Southern California Edison Co. an easement and right-of-way for electric transmission line purposes in the Santa Fe Flood Control Basin and the San Gabriel River Improvement, California. Approved Dec. 27,
H. R. 7773	1950. Private Law No. 1074. To authorize the sale of certain allotted land on the Pine Ridge Indian Reservation, S. Dak.
H R 7778	Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 831. For the relief of Miyoko Oishi. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 561.
H. R. 7779	For the relief of Mrs. Stamatia Lymberopoulos and Leonidas Stavrou Limperopoulos. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 747.
H. R. 7783	For the relief of Mrs. Donald Rafter. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 769.
H. R. 7810	For the relief of M. S. Davis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 707.
H. R. 7812	For the relief of Martha Aporta Strickland. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 804.
H. R. 7814	For the relief of Stella Matutina Kazuko Yamazaki. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 906.
H. R. 7815 H. R. 7820	For the relief of John Yee Horn. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 708. For the relief of Keiko Uchida Doane and her minor child. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Pri-
H. R. 7856	vate Law No. 748. For the relief of Mrs. Teruko Tominaga Ikeuchi. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law
Н. В. 7899	No. 992. For the relief of Mrs. Michiko Nogami Cotter and Katsumi Cotter. Approved Aug. 8,
H. R. 7916	1950. Private Law No. 770. To authorize and direct the Secretary of the Interior to execute an oil and gas lease on a
H. R. 7919	certain tract of land in Park County, Wyo. Became Private Law No. 809 Aug. 12, 1950. For the relief of Mrs. Yukiko Yoshii French and her son. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 907.
H. R. 7921	For the relief of Eva T. Ross. Approved Sept. 1, 1950. Private Law No. 884.
	For the relief of Mr. and Mrs. Albert Chandler. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 783.
H. R. 7964	For the relief of Chiyoko Yano. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 749. For the relief of the estate of Francis A. Waldron. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1020.
H. R. 7966	To amend the act entitled "An act to incorporate the trustees of the Presbyterian congregation of Georgetown," and approved Mar. 28, 1806. Approved June 14, 1950. Private Law No. 493.
H. R. 7970	For the relief of Mrs. Regina Anderson and her minor child. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 750.
H. R. 8009 H. R. 8061	For the relief of Enrica Gianoli. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 908. For the relief of Mrs. Yuki Sugimoto Murphy and David Murphy. Approved Sept. 5, 1950.
H. R. 8062	Private Law No. 909. For the relief of the legal guardian of Charles Spiller and Glenn T. Spiller, minors. Ap-
	proved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 993. For the relief of Mrs. Yup Boon (Joan) Kim Skanes. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private
H. R. 8069	Law No. 751. For the relief of Mrs. Michiko Kohga Brooks. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law
	No. 910. For the relief of Kimiko Iso and her minor daughter, Midori. Approved Sept. 5, 1950.
	Private Law No. 911. For the relief of Regolo Gagliacco and his wife, Gina. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private
was a second of the second of	Law No. 1021. For the relief of Teruko Ishikawa. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 752.
H. R. 8117	For the relief of Yoshiko Emory. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 792. For the relief of the estate of the late Ismael Miranda. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Private
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	Law No. 966.
н. к. 8119	For the relief of Midori Ohta (also known as Mary Stephen). Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 709.

```
H. R. 8125_____ For the relief of Mrs. Hisae Kawauchi Kelly. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 753.
   H. R. 8134_____ For the relief of Elona Schwietza and her son. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No.
  H. R. 8136_____ For the relief of Giuseppe Umberto Mantalban-Troy. Approved Dec. 28, 1950. Private
                                                                                    Law No. 1077.
  Law No. 1077.

H. R. 8153 —— For the relief of Chiyoko Akashi. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 913.

H. R. 8155 —— For the relief of Chiyo Furumura Yoshida. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 754.

H. R. 8180 —— For the relief of Parue K. Tsugami. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 755.

H. R. 8183 —— For the relief of Michiyo Takada and her minor daughter, Michiko. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 766.
  H. R. 8184 Por the relief of Michiyo Takada and her minor daughter, Michiko. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 994.

H. R. 8219 For the relief of Tadeusz Herka. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 944.

H. R. 8245 For the relief of Dr. Alessandro Rizzo. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 805.

H. R. 8258 For the relief of Il Nai Che. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 982.

H. R. 8287 To authorize the Secretary of the Interior to issue duplicate of William Gerard's script certificate No. 2, subdivision 13, to Lucy P. Crowell. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private
H. R. 8289 For the relief of Yee Balche Yee. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 757.
H. R. 8315 Ror the relief of Josephy F. Gallagher. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 914.
H. R. 8337 For the relief of William A. Hogan. Approved Sept. 20, 1950. Private Law No. 961.
H. R. 8361 For the relief of Toshiko Murai. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 961.
H. R. 8362 For the relief of Bernard Croft. Approved Sept. 20, 1950. Private Law No. 962.
H. R. 8381 For the relief of Mrs. Joseph G. Grant. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 759.
H. R. 8382 For the relief of Mrs. Misao Hatanaka Deskins. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 759.
H. R. 8401 For the relief of Mrs. Maurice N. Goss. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 995.
H. R. 8423 For the relief of Yuriko Mizumoto. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 915.
H. R. 8440 For the relief of Naoe Kawashima. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 806.
H. R. 8450 For the relief of Raief Neahem, Iffef Neahem, and Ihsen Neahem. Approved Aug. 17, 1950.
Private Law No. 832.
H. R. 8451 For the relief of Rozawa. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 761.
H. R. 8473 For the relief of Romald Mow and Angeline Cecilia Mow. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1039.
H. R. 8473 For the relief of Kimiko Tomita. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 916.
H. R. 8477 For the relief of Hatsuko Torikai. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 917.
H. R. 8500 For the relief of Hatsuko Torikai. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 917.
H. R. 8500 For the relief of Hatsuko Torikai. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 917.
H. R. 8519 For the relief of Hatsuko Torikai. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 762.
For the relief of Hatsuko Torikai. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 917.
H. R. 8519 For the relief of Hatsuko Torikai. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 762.
For the relief of the estate of Archer C. Gunter. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 695.
                                                                                    Law No. 694.
                                                                                    No. 695.
H. R. 8523 For the relief of Marianna Gantschnigg and Merle Richard Gantschnigg. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1022.

H. R. 8533 For the relief of Emiko Nishimura. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1023.

H. R. 8558 For the relief of Kimiko Yamaguchi. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 918.

H. R. 8563 For the relief of Yukie Yabe and her son. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 996.

H. R. 8581 For the relief of Alonzo P. Brown. Approved Sept. 20, 1950. Private Law No. 963.

H. R. 8581 For the relief of Yasuko Higuchi Thomson. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 963.
                                                                                    No. 763.
No. 763.

H. R. 8583 For the relief of Hisako Shimizu. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 764.

H. R. 8584 For the relief of Mrs. Tokie Sato Keating, Terry Yoichi Keating, and Betty Jean Keating. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 919.

H. R. 8600 For the relief of Yuriko Aoyama. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 765.

H. R. 8604 To provide for the conveyance of the Percy Jones General Hospital Gull Lake Annex, Gull Lake, Mich., to the W. K. Kellogg Foundation, Battle Creek, Mich. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 710.

H. R. 8641 For the relief of Clyde L. Watson, Jr., and Layerne F. Andrews. Approved Sept. 30, 1950.

    H. R. 8641 For the relief of Clyde L. Watson, Jr., and Laverne F. Andrews. Approved Sept. 30, 1950.
    Private Law No. 1052.
    H. R. 8655 For the relief of Toshiko Kikyo and Francis Kikyo. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private

                                                                                    Law No. 807.
Law No. 807.

H. R. 8684 For the relief of Mrs. Yumiko Kawai Misanin and her daughter, Maria Mari Misanin.

Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 920.

H. R. 8687 For the relief of Angelo Messina. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 967.

H. R. 8718 For the relief of Fred Hess. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1024.

H. R. 8722 For the relief of Jun Hin Lum. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 766.

H. R. 8740 For the relief of Erika Kuhn. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 921.

H. R. 8741 For the relief of Mrs. Nobuko Yonashiro Martin and Gerald Philip Martin. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 922.

H. R. 8742 For the relief of Mrs. Tokiko Amano Roloson. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 923.
                                                                                   No. 923.
 H. R. 8751_____ For the relief of Mrs. Yoshiko Ogiso Peterson. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law
                                                                                   No. 924.
 H. R. 8759_____ For the relief of Rev. Andrew Chai Kyung Whang. Approved Jan. 4, 1951. Private Law
                                                                                   No. 1094.
 H. R. 8761_____ For the relief of Susan E. Scott. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 983. H. R. 8769____ For the relief of Annmarie Stritter and her minor daughter. Approved Sept. 27, 1950.
H. R. 8709 Private Law No. 1025.

H. R. 8772 For the relief of Ab-Kim-Wong. Approved Sept. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 935.

H. R. 8780 For the relief of Leila M. Dodd. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 984.

H. R. 8794 For the relief of Mrs. Eiko Yoshizawa Lendrum and Charles Robert Lendrum, Jr. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 926.
 H. R. 8795_____ For the relief of Benjamin Paglinaman. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 926.
```

$10\hat{0}$

H. R. 8824 H. R. 8826	To exempt property of the Young Men's Christian Association of the City of Washington (incorporated under the act of Congress of June 28, 1864, 13 Stat. L. 411) from taxation. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1026. For the relief of Tokuko Murayama. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 927. For the relief of Yaeko Nakajima. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 927. For the relief of Sixters Pasculaing Roys Roses Pollanda. Emilia Dei Rossi Speranza Zoiz
H. R. 8834 H. R. 8918	For the relief of Sisters Pasqualina Bova, Rosa Pellanda, Emilia Dei Rossi, Speranza Zoiz, and Domenica Lapadula. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 968. For the relief of Yamaguchi Michiko. Approved Dec. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1078. For the relief of Mary Rynik Baran. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 929. For the relief of Mrs. Jaye Kurusu Maddox. Approved Sept. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 936.
H. R. 8956	For the relief of Mrs. Claude Morita and Rodney Morita. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 930.
H. R. 8971 H. R. 8973	For the relief of Gertrude Hell. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1040. For the relief of Archibald Walter Campbell Seymour. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1091.
H. R. 9055	For the relief of Setsuko Kato. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 985. For the relief of Cynthia Anne Kane. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 997. For the relief of Hideko Kasahara and her minor child. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 998.
H. R. 9062 H. R. 9082	For the relief of Kimie Jurio. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 999. For the relief of Mrs. Willie G. Heath. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1027. For the relief of Mrs. Chang-Sei Kim, David Kim, and Arthur Kim. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1028.
	For the relief of Hifumi Kato and her minor son, Kazuyuki Kato. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1041.
H. R. 9087	For the relief of Maria Luisa Mercado. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 1000. For the relief of H. Dale Madison. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 969. For the relief of Mrs. Olga Kowalik and Czeslawa Kowalik. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1042.
H. R. 9166	For the relief of Tomoko Yamaya. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1092. For the relief of Louis J. T. Hendrickx. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1029. For the relief of H. Halpern and Brother, Inc., of Boston, Mass. Approved Jan. 4, 1951. Private Law No. 1095.
H. R. 9334	For the relief of Mrs. Else Samstag Yurchak. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 986.
H. R. 9434 H. R. 9475	For the relief of Christina Shalfeieff. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1030. For the relief of Mrs. Enid Louise Noble Romick, Jr. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1075.

SENATE BILLS WHICH HAVE BECOME PRIVATE LAWS

EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESS

FIRST SESSION

•	
S. 26	For the relief of Jose Babac. Approved Apr. 14, 1949. Private Law No. 12.
S 27	For the relief of certain Basque aliens. Approved Apr. 14, 1949. Private Law No. 13.
0. 42	For the relief of Ellen Hudson, as administratrix of the estate of Walter R. Hudson.
~	Approved June 15, 1949. Private Law No. 110.
S. 76	To authorize the Secretary of the Interior to convey a certain tract of land in the State of
	Arizona to Lillian I Anderson Approved Oct 25 1949 Private Law No. 338
S 00	To provide for permanent residence status of Richard Kim. Approved Mar. 29, 1949.
D. 90	To provide for permanent residence status of Richard Min. Approved Mar. 29, 1949.
	Private Law No. 11.
S. 111	For the relief of Mrs. Pearl Shizuko Okada Pape. Approved Aug. 10, 1949. Private Law
•	No. 197.
S 113	For the relief of Helen Louise Oles. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 142.
S 147	For the relief of H. Lawrence Hull. Approved June 15, 1949. Private Law No. 113.
8. 100	For the relief of William F. Thomas. Approved June 16, 1949. Private Law No. 114.
S. 189	Conferring jurisdiction upon the U. S. District Court for the District of Nebraska to hear,
	determine, and render judgment upon the claim of Mrs. Florence Benolken. Approved
	June 17, 1949. Private Law No. 115.
S 101	For the relief of the legal guardian of Louis J. Waline. Approved June 15, 1949. Private
D. 191	To the refer of the legal guardian of Louis 3. Wanne. Approved June 13, 1943. The legal guardian of Louis 3.
a	Law No. 111.
S. 208	For the relief of Ella L. Browning. Approved Apr. 14, 1949. Private Law No. 14.
S. 227	For the relief of Stone & Cooper Coal Co., Inc. Approved May 13, 1949. Private Law
	No. 40.
g 220	For the relief of Mrs. Sonia Kaye Johnston. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No.
D. 200	Tor the rener of Mrs. Soma Kaye Johnston. Approved July 15, 1949. The Raw No.
	_ 143.
S. 279	To authorize the advance on the retired list of Lt. John T. McDermott, U. S. Navy (retired)
	to the grade of lieutenant commander. Approved Mar. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 1.
S 307	For the relief of Engebert Axer. Approved Mar. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 2.
Q 915	For the relief of Dr. Chang Rays Inc. Approved Men. 10, 1010. Drivets Lew No. 2.
0. 017	For the relief of Dr. Chung Kwai Lui. Approved Mar. 19, 1949. Private Law No. 3.
8. 317	For the relief of Margita Kofler. Approved Aug. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 198.
S. 322	For the relief of Mrs. Gertrude H. Westaway, legal guardian of Bobby Niles, a minor.
	Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 162.
S 331	For the relief of Ghetek Pollak Kahan, Magdelena Linda Kahan (wife), and Susanna Kahan
o. 00111111111	(daughter, 12 years old). Approved Aug. 31, 1949. Private Law No. 247.
C SOF	(daughter, 12 years old). Approved Aug. 31, 1949. 11040c Law No. 241.
5. 333	For the relief of Claris U. Yeadon. Approved Mar. 21, 1949. Private Law No. 4.
S. 392	Authorizing the issuance of a patent in fee to Thomas A. Pickett. Approved May 24, 1949.
	Private Law No. 68.
S. 408	For the relief of the estate of William E. O'Brien. Approved June 15, 1949. Private Law
×. 10011111111111	No. 112.
8 500	The series of th
B. 509	To provide for the advancement of commissioned Warrant Officer Chester A. Davis, U. S.
	Marine Corps (retired) to the rank of lieutenant colonel on the retired list. Approved
	Oct. 27, 1949. Private Law No. 351.
S. 520	To authorize and direct the Secretary of the Interior to issue to Leo Farwell Glenn, a Crow
	allottee, a patent in fee to certain lands. Approved Aug. 24, 1949. Private Law No. 241.
C KKK	The the relief of File Nelsonness Approved Aug. 24, 1949. I invate Law 10, 241.
0.000	For the relief of Eiko Nakamura. Approved Aug. 24, 1949. Private Law No. 239. For the relief of Rudolf A. V. Raff. Approved Aug. 1, 1949. Private Law No. 180.
8. 584	For the relief of Rudolf A. V. Raff. Approved Aug. 1, 1949. Private Law No. 180.
S. 592	For the relief of Edwin B. Anderson. Approved Mar. 25, 1949. Private Law No. 9.
S. 594	For the relief of John I. Malarin, former Army mail clerk at APO 932, a branch of the San
	Francisco, Calif., post office, relative to a shortage in his fixed credit account. Approved
	Man 29 1040 Daivota Law No K
ପ ୫୨୨	Mar. 22, 1949. Private Law No. 5.
0. 022	For the relief of Isaiah Johnson. Approved Aug. 24, 1949. Private Law No. 242.
S. 623	For the relief of George Krinopolis. Approved July 19, 1949. Private Law No. 172.
S. 627	For the relief of Leon Moore. Approved Oct. 19, 1949. Private Law No. 337.
S. 632	To authorize certain personnel and former personnel of the Naval Establishment to accept
~- ~~	contain eiths and a foreign decoration tendered by foreign accomments. A several
and the second s	certain gifts and a foreign decoration tendered by foreign governments. Approved
G. 600	Mar. 24, 1949. Private Law No. 8.
S. 633	For the relief of Rachel D. Gattegno. Approved Mar. 22, 1949. Private Law No. 6.
S. 634	To authorize payment of certain claims for damage to or loss or destruction of property and
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	personal injury arising from activities of the Army. Approved Mar. 23, 1949. Private
**	Law No. 7.
CI CAC	
D. 040	Granting a renewal of patent No. 54,296 relating to the badge of the American Legion.
	Approved June 27, 1949. Private Law No. 121.
S. 647	Granting a renewal of patent No. 55,398 relating to the badge of the American Legion
	Auxiliary. Approved June 27, 1949. Private Law No. 122.
S 676	Granting a renewal of patent No. 92,187 relating to the badge of the Sons of the American
N. U. U	Training a renewal or patent to. 32,107 relating to the bauge of the Bons of the American
G 400	Legion. Approved June 27, 1949. Private Law No. 123. To relieve certain employees of the Veterans' Administration from financial liability for
5. 083	To relieve certain employees of the Veterans' Administration from financial liability for
	certain overpayments. Approved May 24, 1949. Private Law No. 67.

**	
	Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to sell the land of George Peters under existing regulations. Approved May 25, 1949. Private Law No. 70. For the relief of Charles L. Bishop. Approved Apr. 14, 1949. Private Law No. 15.
S 782	For the relief of William S. Meany Approved June 13, 1949 Private Law No. 97
S. 787	For the relief of Charles L. Bishop. Approved Apr. 14, 1949. Private Law No. 15. For the relief of William S. Meany. Approved June 13, 1949. Private Law No. 97. For the relief of William (Vasilios) Kotsakis. Approved Aug. 24, 1949. Private Law No.
way now have the second	240.
S. 835	240. Authorizing the issuance of a patent in fee to James Madison Burton. Approved June 14,
	1949. Private Law No. 100.
S. 836	Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to Clarence M. Scott.
	Approved June 14, 1949. Private Law No. 101.
S. 837	Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to Irene Scott Bassett.
	Approved June 14, 1949. Private Law No. 102.
S. 850	Conferring United States citizenship posthumously upon Vaso B. Benderach. Approved
2 22	May 10, 1949. Private Law No. 38.
S. 897	For the relief of William Henry Tickner. Approved July 27, 1949. Private Law No. 177.
S. 905	For the relief of John Sewen. Approved Aug. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 199.
0. 948	For the relief of Mickey Baine. Approved June 13, 1949. Private Law No. 98.
p. aga	To transfer the Pomona station of the Agriculture Remount Service, Department of Agri-
g 000	culture, at Pomona, Calif. Approved June 4, 1949. Private Law No. 88.
S 1026	For the relief of Toshie Okutomi. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 163. For the relief of Roman Szymanski and Anastosia Szymanski. Approved Aug. 26, 1949.
• ******	D-14- T N- 045
S. 1036	Authorizing the issuance of a patent in fee to Lavantia Pearson. Approved June 14, 1949.
A	Private Law No. 103.
S. 1037	Private Law No. 103. Authorizing the issuance of a patent in fee to Virginia Pearson. Approved June 14, 1949.
	Private Law No. 104
5. 1038	Authorizing the issuance of a patent in fee to Ethel M. Pearson George. Approved June 14,
	1949. Private Law No. 105. Authorizing the issuance of a patent in fee to Leah L. Louk. Approved June 14, 1949.
N. 1010	Private Law No. 106.
S. 1057	Private Law No. 106. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to Kathleen Doyle Harris.
AND STATE OF THE	Approved June 14, 1949. Private Law No. 107.
S. 1058	Approved June 14, 1949. Private Law No. 107. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to June Scott Skoog.
	Approved June 14, 1949. Private Law No. 108.
S. 1080	For the relief of James A. Gordon. Approved Aug. 1, 1949. Private Law No. 182.
5. 1138	- For the relief of John W. Crumbacker, commander, U. S. Navy. Approved July 12, 1949.
d 11/10	Private Law No. 141. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to Mrs. Pearl Scott Loukes.
0. 1142	Approved June 14 1949 Private Law No. 109
S. 1152	Approved June 14, 1949. Private Law No. 109. For the relief of certain officers and employees of the Office of United States High Com-
AND AND THE STORY	missioner to the Philippine Islands who suffered losses of personal property by reason of
a si i	war conditions. Approved May 27, 1949. Private Law No. 71.
S. 1167	
a inae	144.
S. 1296	For the relief of Murphy and Wischmeyer. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 145. To authorize the sale of certain allotted inherited land on the Winnebago Reservation, Nebr.
The state of the s	Approved Aug 1 1040 Private Law No 181
S. 1361	To authorize and direct the Secretary of the Interior to issue to John Graveagle a patent in
AND NOT THE STATE OF	fee to certain land. Approved Aug. 24, 1949. Private Law No. 243.
S. 1405	To provide for the admission to and the permanent residence in the United States of Poon
141 'W. A. A.	Lim. Approved July 27, 1949. Private Law No. 178. For the relief of Lacey C. Zapf. Approved July 28, 1949. Private Law No. 179.
S. 1429	For the relief of Lacey C. Zapf. Approved July 28, 1949. Private Law No. 179.
	To authorize the appointment of Col. Kenneth D. Nichols, O-17498, professor of the U.S.
to be supplied to the following terms of the	Military Academy, in the permanent grade of colonel, Regular Army, and for other
	purposes. Approved Oct. 27, 1949. Private Law No. 352. For the relief of Dr. Ludovit Ruhmann. Approved Aug. 31, 1949. Private Law No. 248.
S. 1660	Providing for the conveyance to the Franciscan Fathers of California of approximately 40
	acres of land located on the Hunter-Liggett Military Reservation, Monterey County,
	Calif Approved Oct 26 1040 Private Law No. 244
S. 1834	For the relief of the widow of Robert V. Holland. Approved Oct. 13, 1949. Private Law
	No. 334. For the relief of W. P. Bartel. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Private Law No. 236.
S. 2170	For the relief of W. P. Bartel. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Private Law No. 236.
89-5 A	9 ————————————————————————————————————
	SECOND SESSION
Q 11	For the relief of Arthur O. Fisher. Approved Apr. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 408.
S. 44	. For the rener of Arthur O. Fisher. Approved Apr. 17, 1990. I fivate Law No. 400.
S 118	For the relief of Primitive Urceley Ruiz Approved Apr. 10, 1050 Private Law No. 410
g 204	For the relief of Primitivo Urcelay-Ruiz. Approved Apr. 19, 1950. Private Law No. 410.
N. 4U4	For the relief of Primitivo Urcelay-Ruiz. Approved Apr. 19, 1950. Private Law No. 410. For the relief of Clemente Sabin Dopico. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 630.
27 K e c 774 c	For the relief of Primitivo Urcelay-Ruiz. Approved Apr. 19, 1950. Private Law No. 410. For the relief of Clemente Sabin Dopico. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 630. For the relief of Eugenio Maisterrena Barreneche. Approved Mar. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 392.
S. 212	For the relief of Primitivo Urcelay-Ruiz. Approved Apr. 19, 1950. Private Law No. 410. For the relief of Clemente Sabin Dopico. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 630. For the relief of Eugenio Maisterrena Barreneche. Approved Mar. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 392. For the relief of John Joseph McKay. Approved Apr. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 404.
S. 212	For the relief of Primitivo Urcelay-Ruiz. Approved Apr. 19, 1950. Private Law No. 410. For the relief of Clemente Sabin Dopico. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 630. For the relief of Eugenio Maisterrena Barreneche. Approved Mar. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 392. For the relief of John Joseph McKay. Approved Apr. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 404. For the relief of E. W. Faton Coal Co. Approved Mar. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 390
S. 212	For the relief of Primitivo Urcelay-Ruiz. Approved Apr. 19, 1950. Private Law No. 410. For the relief of Clemente Sabin Dopico. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 630. For the relief of Eugenio Maisterrena Barreneche. Approved Mar. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 392. For the relief of John Joseph McKay. Approved Apr. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 404. For the relief of E. W. Faton Coal Co. Approved Mar. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 390
S. 212	For the relief of Primitivo Urcelay-Ruiz. Approved Apr. 19, 1950. Private Law No. 410. For the relief of Clemente Sabin Dopico. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 630. For the relief of Eugenio Maisterrena Barreneche. Approved Mar. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 392. For the relief of John Joseph McKay. Approved Apr. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 404. For the relief of E. W. Faton Coal Co. Approved Mar. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 390
S. 212	For the relief of Primitivo Urcelay-Ruiz. Approved Apr. 19, 1950. Private Law No. 410. For the relief of Clemente Sabin Dopico. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 630. For the relief of Eugenio Maisterrena Barreneche. Approved Mar. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 392. For the relief of John Joseph McKay. Approved Apr. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 404. For the relief of E. W. Faton Coal Co. Approved Mar. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 390
S. 212 S. 229 S. 274 S. 297 S. 298 S. 309	For the relief of Primitivo Urcelay-Ruiz. Approved Apr. 19, 1950. Private Law No. 410. For the relief of Clemente Sabin Dopico. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 630. For the relief of Eugenio Maisterrena Barreneche. Approved Mar. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 392. For the relief of John Joseph McKay. Approved Apr. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 404. For the relief of E. W. Eaton Coal Co. Approved Mar. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 390. For the relief of Constantin E. Aramescu. Approved June 14, 1950. Private Law No. 487. For the relief of Ruggiero Di Costanzo. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 1079. For the relief of John Rowland. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 711. For the relief of Gabe Budwee. Approved Mar. 1, 1950. Private Law No. 383.
S. 212 S. 229 S. 274 S. 297 S. 298 S. 309	For the relief of Primitivo Urcelay-Ruiz. Approved Apr. 19, 1950. Private Law No. 410. For the relief of Clemente Sabin Dopico. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 630. For the relief of Eugenio Maisterrena Barreneche. Approved Mar. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 392. For the relief of John Joseph McKay. Approved Apr. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 404. For the relief of E. W. Eaton Coal Co. Approved Mar. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 390. For the relief of Constantin E. Aramescu. Approved June 14, 1950. Private Law No. 487. For the relief of Ruggiero Di Costanzo. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 1079. For the relief of John Rowland. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 711. For the relief of Gabe Budwee. Approved Mar. 1, 1950. Private Law No. 383.
S. 212 S. 229 S. 274 S. 297 S. 298 S. 309 S. 321 S. 330	For the relief of Primitivo Urcelay-Ruiz. Approved Apr. 19, 1950. Private Law No. 410. For the relief of Clemente Sabin Dopico. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 630. For the relief of Eugenio Maisterrena Barreneche. Approved Mar. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 392. For the relief of John Joseph McKay. Approved Apr. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 404. For the relief of E. W. Eaton Coal Co. Approved Mar. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 390. For the relief of Constantin E. Aramescu. Approved June 14, 1950. Private Law No. 487. For the relief of Ruggiero Di Costanzo. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 1079. For the relief of John Rowland. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 711. For the relief of Gabe Budwee. Approved Mar. 1, 1950. Private Law No. 383. For the relief of George Gabriel Herrman, Greta (Marketa) Herrman (wife), and Alice Herrman of Courch Law No. 1000.
S. 212 S. 229 S. 274 S. 297 S. 298 S. 309	For the relief of Primitivo Urcelay-Ruiz. Approved Apr. 19, 1950. Private Law No. 410. For the relief of Clemente Sabin Dopico. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 630. For the relief of Eugenio Maisterrena Barreneche. Approved Mar. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 392. For the relief of John Joseph McKay. Approved Apr. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 404. For the relief of E. W. Eaton Coal Co. Approved Mar. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 390. For the relief of Constantin E. Arameseu. Approved June 14, 1950. Private Law No. 487. For the relief of Ruggiero Di Costanzo. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 1079. For the relief of John Rowland. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 711. For the relief of Gabe Budwee. Approved Mar. 1, 1950. Private Law No. 383. For the relief of George Gabriel Herrman, Greta (Marketa) Herrman (wife), and Alice Herrman (daughter), known also as George Gabriel Herman, Greta Herman, and Alice Herman. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 631.
S. 212 S. 229 S. 274 S. 297 S. 298 S. 309 S. 321 S. 330	For the relief of Primitivo Urcelay-Ruiz. Approved Apr. 19, 1950. Private Law No. 410. For the relief of Clemente Sabin Dopico. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 630. For the relief of Eugenio Maisterrena Barreneche. Approved Mar. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 392. For the relief of John Joseph McKay. Approved Apr. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 404. For the relief of E. W. Eaton Coal Co. Approved Mar. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 390. For the relief of Constantin E. Aramescu. Approved June 14, 1950. Private Law No. 487. For the relief of Ruggiero Di Costanzo. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 1079. For the relief of John Rowland. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 711. For the relief of Gabe Budwee. Approved Mar. 1, 1950. Private Law No. 383. For the relief of George Gabriel Herrman, Greta (Marketa) Herrman (wife), and Alice Herrman of Courch Law No. 1000.

S. 356	For the relief of Hugo Geiger. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 494.
S 382	For the relief of Low Way Hong. Approved July 18, 1950. Private Law No. 645. For the relief of Wong Suey Wing. Approved July 27, 1950. Private Law No. 667.
S. 404	For the relief of Emma L. Jackson. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 495.
S. 459	For the relief of Cornelis Ruhtenberg, also known as Cornelius Ruhtenberg Helmsing.
Q 460	Approved Aug. 24, 1950. Private Law No. 845. For the relief of Cathryn A. Glesener. Approved May 29, 1950. Private Law No. 477.
S. 409 S. 471	For the relief of Lloyd Gordon Findley and Malcolm Hearne Findley, a minor. Approved
	Mar 16 1050 Private Law No. 206
S. 481	For the relief of the legal guardian of Clarence Herbert Hartman, a minor. Approved
S 485	Mar. 2, 1950. Private Law No. 386. For the relief of Joyce Violet Angel. Approved Feb. 18, 1950. Private Law No. 379.
S. 503	For the relief of Solly Manasse. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 771.
S. 507	For the relief of Mrs. Lorraine Malone. Approved Apr. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 405.
S. 557	For the relief of the McCormick Engineering Co. and John E. Price, an individual doing
	business as the Okeechobee Construction Co. Approved July 22, 1950. Private Law No. 661.
S. 563	For the relief of the P. S. Cook Co. Approved Mar. 2, 1950. Private Law No. 387.
S. 570	For the relief of Donald Francis Wierda. Approved Feb. 13, 1950. Private Law No. 358.
S. 587	For the relief of Stefania Cuprys. Approved July 19, 1950. Private Law No. 647. For the relief of Mrs. Bertie Grace Chan Leong. Approved Mar. 31, 1950. Private Law
5. 009	No. 403.
S. 621	For the relief of Horace J. Fenton. Approved May 10, 1950. Private Law No. 458.
S. 665	For the relief of Margaret D. Scott. Approved Sept. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 954.
S. 736	For the reimbursement of Puget Sound Bridge and Dredging Co. Approved Feb. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 360.
S. 738	For the relief of Earl B. Hochwalt. Approved Apr. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 406.
S. 749	For the relief of Ferd H. Gibler. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 496.
S. 753	For the relief of Sisters Antoinette Cometti, Mary Gibin, Angela Pelosin, Emma Ghisleni,
	Elisabetta De Caterin, and Onorina Franzina. Approved Feb. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 363.
S. 777	No. 363. For the relief of Calvin D. Lynch and Son; W. Thomas Lockerman; Sudlersville Supply
	Co.; George C. Moore and H. A. Moore; J. McKenny Willis and Son, Inc.; Hobbs and
	Jarman; C. S. Thomas; and Royse R. Spring. Approved Feb. 15, 1950. Private Law No. 376.
S. 816	To authorize the sale of inherited interests in certain allotted land under the jurisdiction
	of the Pine Ridge Indian Reservation, S. Dak. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law
Q 010	No. 846.
S. 841	For the relief of Herman L. Weiner. Approved Aug. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 869. For the relief of Michele Bartolomeo Marchisio. Approved July 27, 1950. Private Law
	No. 668.
S. 848	For the relief of Lorenzo Buira Sarrate. Approved July 19, 1950. Private Law No. 648.
S 914	For the relief of Mrs. Sanford Pruitt. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 945. For the relief of Gladys Inez Greenwood. Approved Mar. 2, 1950. Private Law No. 388.
S. 918	For the relief of Clara Sogor. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 847.
S. 920	For the relief of Ellen Rodriguez Moreno. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 727.
S. 947	For the relief of the Baggett Transportation Co., Inc. Approved June 12, 1950. Private
S. 976	Law No. 481. For the relief of Vartan Chamsarian. Approved July 27, 1950. Private Law No. 669.
S. 977	For the relief of Jacques Yedid, Henriette Yedid, and Ethel Danielle Yedid. Approved
	June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 497. For the relief of Carlos Riggenbach. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 937.
S. 980 S 995	For the relief of Carlos Riggenbach. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 937. For the relief of Irene George Livanos. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1058.
S. 1003	For the relief of Emory T. Wales. Approved Feb. 13, 1950. Private Law No. 359.
S. 1019	Conferring jurisdiction upon the United States District Court for the Western District of
	Washington to hear, determine, and render judgment upon any claim arising out of
	personal injuries sustained by Carl J. Freund and Pauline H. Freund, his wife, of Seattle, Wash. Approved Feb. 15, 1950. Private Law No. 370.
S. 1048	For the relief of Saul Phillips. Approved Feb. 15, 1950. Private Law No. 371.
S. 1049	For the relief of Amy Alexandrovna Taylor and Myrna Taylor. Approved July 28, 1950.
S. 1054	Private Law No. 674. For the relief of Northwest Missouri Fair Association, of Bethany, Harrison County, Mo.
	Approved Feb. 15, 1950. Private Law No. 372.
S. 1059	For the relief of John W. Wagner. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 728.
S. 1088 S. 1006	For the relief of Milton Buechler. Approved Feb. 15, 1950. Private Law No. 373.
	For the relief of Abe Lincoln and Elena B. Lincoln. Approved Feb. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 377.
S. 1139	For the relief of Mrs. Robert P. Horrell. Approved Jan. 12, 1951. Private Law No. 1103.
0. 1140	ror the relief of Persephone Politios - Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 407.
S. 1140 S. 1166	For the relief of Francis W. Dodge. Approved June 21, 1950. Private Law No. 564. For the relief of Toriko Tateuchi. Approved Feb. 15, 1950. Private Law No. 374.
S. 1192	For the relief of Basque aliens. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1031.
S. 1208	For the relief of Pasch Bros. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Private Law No. 1044.
8. 1222	To authorize the sale of inherited interests in certain allotted land under the jurisdiction of the Pine Ridge Indian Agency S. Dak. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 840.
S. 1262	of the Pine Ridge Indian Agency, S. Dak. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 840. For the relief of Juliana Mendiola Alastra. Approved July 27, 1950. Private Law No. 670.
S. 1304	For the relief of Nicolae G. Caranfil and his family. Approved July 20, 1950. Private
Q 1905	Law No. 656.
D. 1000	For the relief of Theodore Constantin Trancu and his wife. Approved Apr. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 409.
	110, 100

S. 1320	For the relief of Pierre E. Lefevre. Approved Mar. 16, 1950. Private Law No. 397. For the relief of Mrs. Barbarita Romero. Approved Sept. 1, 1950. Private Law No. 881. For the relief of Gerda Moller Uldall and her son, Mikkel Moller. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1059.
S. 1347 S. 1353	For the relief of Jose Da Silva. Approved July 19, 1950. Private Law No. 649. For the relief of G. H. Lazarus, Jr., and Jesse F. Bewley. Approved Feb. 20, 1950. Private Law No. 381.
S. 1357	For the relief of Gregory Pirro and Nellie Pirro. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Private Law
S. 1394	No. 1045. For the relief of Monroe Kelly, rear admiral, U. S. Navy, retired. Approved Mar. 10, 1950.
S. 1413 S. 1419	Private Law No. 393. For the relief of Maria Margarete Otto. Approved Mar. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 395. For the relief of Wilhemus Johannes Marie Van Der Kooy. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 729.
S. 1423	For the relief of Antonio Garcia Jiminez. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 848. For the relief of Alex Morningstar. Approved June 14, 1950. Private Law No. 488. To authorize the sele of lands allotted to James Brown on the Crow Reservation, Mont.
S. 1446	Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 849. For the relief of James Hung Loo. Approved Feb. 15, 1950. Private Law No. 375.
S. 1447	For the relief of John M. Hart. Approved Mar. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 394.
S. 1449 S. 1452	For the relief of Robert B. Workman. Approved Mar. 1, 1950. Private Law No. 384. For the relief of Dr. Juan A. Queralt Balleste. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 632.
S. 1457	To authorize the sale of lands allotted to George C. Estes on the Lower Brule Indian Reservation, S. Dak. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 850.
S. 1484 S. 1491	For the relief of Augustino Marlia. Approved June 29, 1950. Private Law No. 616. For the relief of Rudolf Meinhard and Irene Hallinger. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private
S. 1501	Law No. 712. For the relief of Mr. and Mrs. Ray S. Berrum. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Private Law No. 1046.
S. 1506	For the relief of Andre Lan. Approved Aug. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 870.
S. 1510	For the relief of James I. Bartley. Approved June 12, 1950. Private Law No. 482.
S. 1529	For the relief of Amy L. Hefington. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 772.
8. 1534	For the relief of Harry Comber. Approved Feb. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 364.
0. 1001 Q 1559	For the relief of Jose Augusto Pereira. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 730.
9. 1562 9. 1569	For the relief of Ernest E. Heintz. Approved Mar. 16, 1950. Private Law No. 398. For the relief of Anna Rajmann. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 851.
S 1573	For the relief of Anastacia Roshani. Approved Aug. 2, 1950. Private Law No. 731.
S. 1604	Conferring jurisdiction upon the U. S. District Court for the District of New Mexico to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of F. DuWayne Blankley. Approved Feb. 18, 1950. Private Law No. 380.
S. 1637	For the relief of Marie Henriette de Bruyn. Approved June 29, 1950. Private Law No. 619.
S. 1654 S. 1672	For the relief of Kyra Kite Riddle. Approved Aug. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 811. For the relief of Efrosini Abad. Approved July 6, 1950. Private Law No. 642.
S. 1693	For the relief of Karin Margareta Hellen and Olof Christer Hellen. Approved June 15,
S 1702	1950. Private Law No. 498. For the relief of Riyoko Sato. Approved Feb. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 361.
S 1737	For the relief of George M. Vaughan. Approved Mar. 16, 1950. Private Law No. 399.
S. 1764	For the relief of George K. Haviland. Approved Mar. 16, 1950. Private Law No. 400.
S. 1769	To reimburse the Stebbins Construction Co. Approved June 21, 1950. Private Law No.
	For the relief of Phil Meyers, also known as Gil Meyers. Approved July 28, 1950. Private
S. 1792	For the relief of Thomas Nicholas Epiphaniades and Wanda Julia Epiphaniades. Approved July 28, 1950. Private Law No. 671.
S. 1798	
	For the relief of Mrs. Effie S. Campbell. Approved Feb. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 356.
S. 1856	For the relief of Sisters Maria Rita Rossi, Maria Domenica Paone, Rachele Orlando, Assunta Roselli, Rosa Innocenti, and Maria Mancinelli. Approved June 14, 1950. Private Law No. 489.
S. 1863 S. 1866	
S. 1869	
S. 1913	For the relief of Adelaide Giovanna Summa. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 946.
S. 1915 S. 1916	
S. 1924	For the relief of the estate of William Walter See. Approved Feb. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 362.
S. 1929 S. 1933	For the relief of Anna Samudovsky. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 499. For the relief of C. L. Leffingwell and others. Approved Mar. 1, 1950. Private Law No. 385.
S. 1942	For the relief of Isabel Alba Casas, Concepcion Garcia Perez, Maria del Carmen Fernandez Matesaenz, Maria Santos Zuniga, Felipa Casado del Blanco, Mercedes Rodriquez Villa-
	nueva, Selina Milan Gonzalez Teresa Duque Saenz, Martina Equiza Garces, and Teresa Baztan Elizalde. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 713.

S. 1963	For the relief of Augusto Segre. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 721.
	For the relief of Mr. and Mrs. Charles R. Proctor. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Private Law
C 0021	No. 784.
S. 2031 S. 2047	For the relief of Willow River Power Co. Approved Feb. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 378. For the relief of Marie C. Araujo, also known as Marie Conceipaco de Brito. Approved
	Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 947
S. 2053	For the relief of Vivienne Joy Wilson and minor daughter, Mary Ann Vaughn. Approved
	Aug. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 722.
S. 2070	For the relief of the Clark Funeral Home. Approved June 21, 1950. Private Law No. 565.
	For the relief of Mrs. Alice Willmarth. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 468.
	For the relief of Francisco Gonzalez Perez. Approved July 28, 1950. Private Law No. 672. For the relief of Mrs. Lydia L. Smith. Approved July 24, 1950. Private Law No. 663.
	For the relief of Jackson Riley Holland. Approved Apr. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 407.
	For the relief of Penelope Corolyn Cox. Approved Feb. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 366.
S. 2107	For the relief of Georges Gregory Alpiar. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 633.
	For the relief of Italo Vespa de Chellis. Approved June 14, 1950. Private Law No. 490.
8. 2114	For the relief of Mitsue Shigeno. Approved Feb. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 367.
D. 2119 G 9195	For the relief of the Alamo Irrigation Co. Approved Feb. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 368. Conferring jurisdiction upon the U.S. District Court for the District of Oregon to hear,
0. 2120	determine, and render judgment upon the claims of J. N. Jones and others. Approved
	Mar. 16, 1950. Private Law No. 401.
S. 2156	For the relief of Sister Edeltrudis Clara Weskamp. Approved June 16, 1950. Private
	Law No. 501
S. 2173	For the relief of Giuseppe Moschetti and his wife, Dina Bartoli Moschetti. Approved
C 0170	Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 852.
5. 2179	For the relief of Stephen A. Patkay and his wife, Madeleine. Approved Dec. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1076.
S 2183	For the relief of Nicholas J. Chicouras. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 714.
S. 2204	For the relief of Rudolph Farcher. Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 875.
S. 2231	For the relief of Marco Murolo and his wife, Romana Pellis Murolo. Approved July 20,
	1050 Duirrote Laws No. 657
S. 2240	To authorize certain personnel and former personnel of the U. S. Coast Guard and the
•	U. S. Public Health Service to accept certain gifts tendered by foreign governments.
S 2242	Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 676. For the relief of John E. Dwyer. Approved Aug. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 812.
S. 2243	For the relief of Tevfik Kamil Kutay. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 677.
S. 2253	For the relief of Dr. In Sung Kwak. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 732.
S. 2257	For the relief of Hyman Winterman. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 865.
S. 2258	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law
	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469.
S. 2264	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715.
S. 2264 S. 2265	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634
S. 2264 S. 2265	 For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26.
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277	 For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664.
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665.
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470.
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308	 For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenvi, Marianna Nemenvi (wife), and Thomas John
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309	 For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640.
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338	 For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of J. M. Arthur. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 500.
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2338	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of J. M. Arthur. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 500. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved July 20, 1950. Private Law No. 658.
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2349 S. 2385	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of J. M. Arthur. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 500. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved July 20, 1950. Private Law No. 658. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486.
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2349 S. 2385	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of J. M. Arthur. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 500. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved July 20, 1950. Private Law No. 658. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain lands in the State of Minnesota.
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2349 S. 2385	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of J. M. Arthur. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 500. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved July 20, 1950. Private Law No. 658. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486.
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2349 S. 2385 S. 2397	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of J. M. Arthur. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 500. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved July 20, 1950. Private Law No. 658. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain lands in the State of Minnesota to Signa M. Lodoen and Nels R. Lodoen. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 596. For the relief of Elizabeth Martha Haug. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 853.
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2349 S. 2385 S. 2397	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 500. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain lands in the State of Minnesota to Signa M. Lodoen and Nels R. Lodoen. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 596. For the relief of Elizabeth Martha Haug. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 853. For the relief of Shaoul Minashi, Emily Shami, Joseph Clement Shami, and Charles Henry
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2349 S. 2385 S. 2397 S. 2401 S. 2420	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of J. M. Arthur. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 658. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain lands in the State of Minnesota to Signa M. Lodoen and Nels R. Lodoen. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 596. For the relief of Elizabeth Martha Haug. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 853. For the relief of Shaoul Minashi, Emily Shami, Joseph Clement Shami, and Charles Henry Shami. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1060.
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2349 S. 2349 S. 2385 S. 2397 S. 2420 S. 2420	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of J. M. Arthur. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 500. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 658. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain lands in the State of Minnesota to Signa M. Lodoen and Nels R. Lodoen. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 596. For the relief of Elizabeth Martha Haug. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 853. For the relief of Shaoul Minashi, Emily Shami, Joseph Clement Shami, and Charles Henry Shami. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 471.
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2349 S. 2349 S. 2385 S. 2397 S. 2401 S. 2420 S. 2427 S. 2429	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of J. M. Arthur. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 500. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 658. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain lands in the State of Minnesota to Signa M. Lodoen and Nels R. Lodoen. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 596. For the relief of Elizabeth Martha Haug. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 853. For the relief of Shaoul Minashi, Emily Shami, Joseph Clement Shami, and Charles Henry Shami. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1060. For the relief of Masae Marumoto. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 471. For the relief of Henrique Santos. Approved Mar. 16, 1950. Private Law No. 402.
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 23349 S. 23349 S. 2385 S. 2397 S. 2401 S. 2420 S. 2420 S. 2427 S. 2429 S. 2431	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 500. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 658. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain lands in the State of Minnesota to Signa M. Lodoen and Nels R. Lodoen. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 596. For the relief of Elizabeth Martha Haug. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 853. For the relief of Shaoul Minashi, Emily Shami, Joseph Clement Shami, and Charles Henry Shami. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1060. For the relief of Masae Marumoto. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 471. For the relief of Henrique Santos. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 472.
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2349 S. 2385 S. 2397 S. 2420 S. 2420 S. 2427 S. 2429 S. 2441 S. 2442 S. 2442 S. 2443	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of J. M. Arthur. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 500. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 658. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain lands in the State of Minnesota to Signa M. Lodoen and Nels R. Lodoen. Approved June 23, 1950. Private Law No. 596. For the relief of Elizabeth Martha Haug. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 853. For the relief of Shaoul Minashi, Emily Shami, Joseph Clement Shami, and Charles Henry Shami. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1060. For the relief of Masae Marumoto. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 471. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 472. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 472. For the relief of Yone T. Park. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 678. For the relief of Mrs. Georgette Ponsard. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 678.
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2349 S. 2385 S. 2397 S. 2420 S. 2420 S. 2427 S. 2429 S. 2441 S. 2442 S. 2442 S. 2443	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of J. M. Arthur. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 500. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 658. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain lands in the State of Minnesota to Signa M. Lodoen and Nels R. Lodoen. Approved June 23, 1950. Private Law No. 596. For the relief of Elizabeth Martha Haug. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 853. For the relief of Shaoul Minashi, Emily Shami, Joseph Clement Shami, and Charles Henry Shami. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1060. For the relief of Masae Marumoto. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 471. For the relief of Henrique Santos. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 472. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 472. For the relief of Osmiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 473. To confer jurisdiction on the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2349 S. 2349 S. 2385 S. 2397 S. 2401 S. 2420 S. 2427 S. 2429 S. 2431 S. 2442 S. 2443 S. 24457	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 500. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved July 20, 1950. Private Law No. 658. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain lands in the State of Minnesota to Signa M. Lodoen and Nels R. Lodoen. Approved June 23, 1950. Private Law No. 596. For the relief of Elizabeth Martha Haug. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 853. For the relief of Masae Marumoto. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 471. For the relief of Henrique Santos. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 471. For the relief of Henrique Santos. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 472. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 472. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 473. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 473. For the relief of Mrs. Georgette Ponsard. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 473. To confer jurisdiction on the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of A. K. Chahroudi. Approved Aug. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 874.
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2349 S. 2349 S. 2385 S. 2397 S. 2401 S. 2420 S. 2427 S. 2429 S. 2431 S. 2442 S. 2443 S. 24457	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of J. M. Arthur. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 500. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 658. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain lands in the State of Minnesota to Signa M. Lodoen and Nels R. Lodoen. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 596. For the relief of Elizabeth Martha Haug. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 853. For the relief of Shaoul Minashi, Emily Shami, Joseph Clement Shami, and Charles Henry Shami. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 471. For the relief of Masae Marumoto. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 471. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 472. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 678. For the relief of Mrs. Georgette Ponsard. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 678. For the relief of George O. Drucker, Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 874. For the relief of George O. Drucker, Livia Drucker, and their minor daughter, Gloria
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2339 S. 2349 S. 2385 S. 2397 S. 2420 S. 2420 S. 2420 S. 2429 S. 2421 S. 2429 S. 2443 S. 2442 S. 2443 S. 2457 S. 2460	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of J. M. Arthur. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 500. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 658. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain lands in the State of Minnesota to Signa M. Lodoen and Nels R. Lodoen. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 596. For the relief of Elizabeth Martha Haug. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 853. For the relief of Shaoul Minashi, Emily Shami, Joseph Clement Shami, and Charles Henry Shami. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1060. For the relief of Masae Marumoto. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 471. For the relief of Henrique Santos. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 472. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 678. For the relief of Mrs. Georgette Ponsard. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 678. For the relief of Mrs. Georgette Ponsard. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 678. For the relief of George O. Drucker, Livia Drucker, and their minor daughter, Gloria Elizabeth Drucker. Approved Jan. 9, 1951. Private Law No. 1096.
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2349 S. 2385 S. 2397 S. 2420 S. 2427 S. 2429 S. 2431 S. 2443 S. 2443 S. 2445 S. 2460 S. 2460	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solís. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of J. M. Arthur. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 500. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 658. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain lands in the State of Minnesota to Signa M. Lodoen and Nels R. Lodoen. Approved June 23, 1950. Private Law No. 596. For the relief of Elizabeth Martha Haug. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 853. For the relief of Shaoul Minashi, Emily Shami, Joseph Clement Shami, and Charles Henry Shami. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1060. For the relief of Henrique Santos. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 471. For the relief of Henrique Santos. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 472. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 678. For the relief of Mrs. Georgette Ponsard. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 678. For the relief of George O. Drucker, Livia Drucker, and their minor daughter, Gloria Elizabeth Drucker. Approved Jun. 9, 1951. Private Law No. 1096. For the relief of Ruzina Skalova. Approved July 19, 1950. Private Law No. 651.
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2349 S. 2385 S. 2397 S. 2420 S. 2427 S. 2429 S. 2431 S. 2443 S. 2443 S. 2445 S. 2460 S. 2460	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of J. M. Arthur. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 500. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 658. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain lands in the State of Minnesota to Signa M. Lodoen and Nels R. Lodoen. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 596. For the relief of Elizabeth Martha Haug. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 853. For the relief of Shaoul Minashi, Emily Shami, Joseph Clement Shami, and Charles Henry Shami. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1060. For the relief of Masae Marumoto. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 471. For the relief of Henrique Santos. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 472. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 678. For the relief of Mrs. Georgette Ponsard. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 678. For the relief of Mrs. Georgette Ponsard. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 678. For the relief of George O. Drucker, Livia Drucker, and their minor daughter, Gloria Elizabeth Drucker. Approved Jan. 9, 1951. Private Law No. 1096.
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2349 S. 2385 S. 2397 S. 2420 S. 2420 S. 2427 S. 2429 S. 2431 S. 2442 S. 2443 S. 2445 S. 2447 S. 2460 S. 2460 S. 2462 S. 2479	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of J. M. Arthur. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 500. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 658. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain lands in the State of Minnesota to Signa M. Lodoen and Nels R. Lodoen. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 596. For the relief of Elizabeth Martha Haug. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 853. For the relief of Shaoul Minashi, Emily Shami, Joseph Clement Shami, and Charles Henry Shami. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1060. For the relief of Henrique Santos. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 472. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 472. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 473. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 478. For the relief of George O. Drucker, Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 678. For the relief of George O. Drucker, Livia Drucker, and their minor daughter, Gloria Elizabeth Drucker. Approved Jul. 9, 1951. Private Law No. 651. For the relief of Ruzina Skalova. Approved Jul. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 651. For the relief o
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2349 S. 2385 S. 2397 S. 2420 S. 2420 S. 2427 S. 2429 S. 2431 S. 2442 S. 2443 S. 2445 S. 2447 S. 2460 S. 2460 S. 2462 S. 2479	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 500. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved July 20, 1950. Private Law No. 658. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain lands in the State of Minnesota to Signa M. Lodoen and Nels R. Lodoen. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 596. For the relief of Elizabeth Martha Haug. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 853. For the relief of Shaoul Minashi, Emily Shami, Joseph Clement Shami, and Charles Henry Shami. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1060. For the relief of Masae Marumoto. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 471. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 472. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 473. To confer jurisdiction on the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of A. K. Chahroudi. Approved Aug. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 678. For the relief of George O. Drucker, Livia Drucker, and their minor daughter, Gloria Elizabeth Drucker. Approved Jun. 9, 1951. Private Law No. 1096. For the relief of Ruzina Skalova. Approved May 26, 1950. Private Law No. 651. For the
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2349 S. 2385 S. 2397 S. 2420 S. 2427 S. 2429 S. 2431 S. 2442 S. 2443 S. 24457 S. 2460 S. 2462 S. 2479 S. 2510	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved July 20, 1950. Private Law No. 658. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 658. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain lands in the State of Minnesota to Signa M. Lodoen and Nels R. Lodoen. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 596. For the relief of Elizabeth Martha Haug. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 853. For the relief of Masae Marumoto. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 471. For the relief of Henrique Santos. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 472. For the relief of Henrique Santos. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 472. For the relief of Mrs. Georgette Ponsard. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 678. For the relief of George O. Drucker, Livia Drucker, and their minor daughter, Gloria Elizabeth Drucker. Approved July 19, 1950. Private Law No. 678. For the relief of George O. Drucker, Livia Drucker, and their minor daughter, Gloria Elizabeth Drucker. Approved July 19, 1950. Private Law No. 651. For the relief of Ruzina Skalova. Approved July 19, 1950. Private Law No. 651. For the relief of A. D. Strenger and his wife Claire Strenger. Ap
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2349 S. 2385 S. 2397 S. 2401 S. 2420 S. 2427 S. 2429 S. 2431 S. 2442 S. 2443 S. 2457 S. 2460 S. 2462 S. 2479 S. 2510	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Scar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of J. M. Arthur. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 500. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved July 20, 1950. Private Law No. 658. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain lands in the State of Minnesota to Signa M. Lodoen and Nels R. Lodoen. Approved June 23, 1950. Private Law No. 853. For the relief of Shaoul Minashi, Emily Shami, Joseph Clement Shami, and Charles Henry Shami. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1060. For the relief of Masae Marumoto. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 471. For the relief of Henrique Santos. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 472. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 478. For the relief of George O. Drucker, Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 478. For the relief of George O. Drucker, Livia Drucker, and their minor daughter, Gloria Elizabeth Drucker. Approved June 29, 1950. Private Law No. 651. For the relief of George O. Drucker, Livia Drucker, and their minor daughter, Gloria Elizabeth Drucker. Approved June 19, 1950. Private Law No. 651. For the relief of A. D. Strenger and his wife Claire Strenger. Approved May 26, 1950. Private Law No. 651.
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2349 S. 2385 S. 2397 S. 2420 S. 2427 S. 2429 S. 2431 S. 2442 S. 2443 S. 24457 S. 2460 S. 2462 S. 2479 S. 2510	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 663. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oszkar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 658. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 688. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain lands in the State of Minnesota to Signa M. Lodoen and Nels R. Lodoen. Approved June 23, 1950. Private Law No. 596. For the relief of Elizabeth Martha Haug. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 853. For the relief of Shaoul Minashi, Emily Shami, Joseph Clement Shami, and Charles Henry Shami. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1060. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 471. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 472. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 678. For the relief of Osmiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 678. For the relief of Osmiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 678. For the relief of George O. Drucker, Livia Drucker, and their minor daughter, Gloria Elizabeth Drucker. Approved Jun. 9, 1951. Private Law No. 671. To confer jurisdiction on the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2349 S. 2385 S. 2397 S. 2420 S. 2420 S. 2427 S. 2429 S. 2431 S. 2442 S. 2443 S. 2457 S. 2460 S. 2462 S. 2479 S. 2510	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. A69. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solís. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oscar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (sin). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of For Aria Balsam. Approved July 20, 1950. Private Law No. 500. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 658. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain lands in the State of Minnesota to Signa M. Lodoen and Nels R. Lodoen. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 596. For the relief of Shaoul Minashi, Emily Shami, Joseph Clement Shami, and Charles Henry Shami. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1060. For the relief of Masae Marumoto. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 471. For the relief of Henrique Santos. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 472. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 472. For the relief of Mrs. Georgette Ponsard. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 473. To confer jurisdiction on the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of A. K. Chahroudi. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 474. For the relief of George O. Drucker, Livia Drucker, and their minor daughter, Gloria Elizabeth Drucker. Approved Jan. 9, 1951. Private Law No. 1096. For the relief of George O. Drucker, Livia Drucker, and their minor daughter, Gloria Elizabeth Drucker. Approved Jan
S. 2264 S. 2265 S. 2277 S. 2296 S. 2308 S. 2309 S. 2324 S. 2338 S. 2349 S. 2385 S. 2397 S. 2401 S. 2420 S. 2427 S. 2429 S. 2431 S. 2442 S. 2443 S. 2457 S. 2460 S. 2462 S. 2479 S. 2510 S. 2520	For the relief of Dr. Apostolos A. Kartsonis. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469. For the relief of Juliana Sosa de Solis. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715. For the relief of Marina George Papadopoulos. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634. For the relief of George A. Voregarethsos (George Spiro Chatmos). Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664. For the relief of Maria Cicerelli. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665. For the relief of William Alfred Bevan. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470. For the relief of Oscar (Oscar) Nemenyi, Marianna Nemenyi (wife), and Thomas John Nemenyi (son). Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640. For the relief of Maria Balsam. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032. For the relief of Ho Paak-Sui. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 500. For the relief of Edward C. Ritche. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 658. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain lands in the State of Minnesota to Signa M. Lodoen and Nels R. Lodoen. Approved June 23, 1950. Private Law No. 596. For the relief of Elizabeth Martha Haug. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 533. For the relief of Shaoul Minashi, Emily Shami, Joseph Clement Shami, and Charles Henry Shami. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1060. For the relief of Masae Marumoto. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 471. For the relief of Masae Marumoto. Approved May 16, 1950. Private Law No. 472. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 472. For the relief of Mrs. Georgette Ponsard. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 678. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 678. For the relief of Mrs. Georgette Ponsard. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 678. For the relief of Sumiko Kato. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 678. For the relief of Oscar Construction of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of A. K. Chahroudi. Approved May 25, 1950. Private

\mathbf{s}	. 2552	To authorize the sale of certain allotted land on the Pine Ridge Reservation, S. Dak. Approved June 29, 1950. Private Law No. 623.
\mathbf{s}	. 2556	For the relief of Mrs. Billy J. Knight and Dorothea Knight. Approved June 30, 1950.
\mathbf{s}	. 2565	Private Law No. 635. For the relief of Edward E. Duff. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 773.
\mathbf{s}	. 2568	For the relief of Carmen E. Lyon. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 474.
S	. 2575	For the relief of Yayoko Kobayashi and June Kobayashi, and for other purposes. Approved July 18, 1950. Private Law No. 646.
S	. 2599	For the relief of Arturo Bennetti. Approved Sept. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 1043.
- 8	. 2608 2611	For the relief of Dr. Kun Ken Hu. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 716. For the relief of Roland Roger Alfred Boccia, also known as Roland Barbera. Approved
		June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 502.
S	. 2614 2617	For the relief of O. O. Haugen. Approved Aug. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 871. For the relief of Ermalinda Mary Pizzuto. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 854.
$-\mathbf{s}$. 2629	For the relief of Marianne Bruchner. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 636.
S	. 2646	For the relief of the Articaire Refrigeration Co. Approved June 12, 1950. Private Law No. 484.
S	. 2648	For the relief of Carlo Fava. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Private Law No. 1047.
		For the relief of Mrs. Evelyn M. Hryniak. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 794. For the relief of Evzen Syrovatka and his wife. Approved July 19, 1950. Private Law
		No. 652.
S	. 2676	For the relief of Kimie Yamada Ina and her daughter, Ritsuko Ina. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 666.
\mathbf{s}	. 2682	For the relief of Naum Ionescu and his wife. Approved July 19, 1950. Private Law No.
\mathbf{S}	. 2714	653. For the relief of Thomas Pfeiffer. Approved June 29, 1950. Private Law No. 624.
\mathbf{S}	. 2723	For the relief of Maria del Carmen Moreno-Elorza, Maria Luisa Asin Luri, Rafaela Garcia
		Casini, Giovanni Importa, and Teresa Campagnoni. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 733.
\mathbf{S}	. 2735	For the relief of Mrs. Vernon B. Rasmussen. Approved July 19, 1950. Private Law No. 654.
\mathbf{S}	2745	For the relief of Marie De Champourcin. Approved July 20, 1950. Private Law No. 659.
		For the relief of Jaime Riel. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 855. For the relief of Fortunato Giulio Torre. Approved July 20, 1950. Private Law No. 660.
$\tilde{\mathbf{S}}$	2799	For the relief of Johan Wilhelm Adriaans. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No.
S	2803	1061. For the relief of Angela Maria Pisano. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1062.
S	. 2835	For the relief of Boris Paul von Stuckenberg and wife, Maria Alexander von Stuckenberg. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Private Law No. 1048.
S.	2866	For the relief of Egbert G. Gesell. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 717. For the relief of Frances Ethel Beddington. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1984.
S.	2897	For the relief of Hyman D. Langer and Alta Jourard Langer. Approved Aug. 25, 1950.
S	2911	Private Law No. 856. To authorize the President to appoint Lt. Col. Charles H. Bonesteel as Executive Director
		of the European Coordinating Committee under the Mutual Defense Assistance Act of 1949, without affecting his military status and perquisites. Approved Apr. 19, 1950.
		Private Law No. 412.
S.	2922	For the relief of Chieko Murata. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1003. For the relief of Julius Elzas. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 718.
$\tilde{\mathbf{s}}$	2948	To authorize the sale of certain land allotted to Clara Whitesell, Standing Rock allottee No.
S	2954	915. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 948. For the relief of Agnes Biro and Anna Biro. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No.
		857.
		For the relief of Magdalena L. Jardeleza, Jr. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1063.
S.	2968	For the relief of Chen Hua Huang. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1064. For the relief of Giuseppe Merlinet Forgnone. Approved Jan. 9, 1951. Private Law No.
		1097.
S.	2990	For the relief of Amy Louisa Shier. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 723. For the relief of the Chicago, Rock Island & Pacific Railroad Co. Approved Aug. 9, 1950.
		Private Law No. 774.
		For the relief of Olga Haddad. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 858. For the relief of Stefanie Pfister and Hildegarde Weber. Approved July 19, 1950. Private
		Law No. 655.
B.	3012 3015	For the relief of Mrs. Osa J. Petty. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 679. For the relief of Walter Tyson. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1004.
$\tilde{\mathbf{s}}$.	3017	For the relief of Sgt. James C. Hollon and Bessie L. Hollon. Approved Aug. 22, 1950.
S.	3018	Private Law No. 841. For the relief of W. F. Steiner. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1005.
S.	3029	Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to Wilbur J. Scott. Ap-
s.	3044	proved June 29, 1950. Private Law No. 625. For the relief of Berniece Josephine Lazaga. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No.
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1085.
s.	3066	For the relief of John H. Sebenick. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 889. For the relief of Dionisio Aguirre Irastorza. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No.
		1065. For the relief of Andres Aguirre Irastorza. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No.
٠.		1066.

g 2000	
D. 5090	For the relief of Lt. (jg) Charles W. Ireland, Supply Corps, U. S. Navy, and for other purposes. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 503.
S. 3091	For the relief of Master Stanley (Zachne) Hiller. Approved Dec. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 1053.
S. 3094	For the relief of Miriam Rosenblum. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 938.
S. 3097	Conferring jurisdiction on the U. S. District Court for the Southern District of Mississippi to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of O. S. Rees. Approved Aug.
S. 3107.	22, 1950. Private Law No. 842. For the relief of Boleslaw H. Drobinski, his wife, Marjorie, and his daughter, Janina. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 939.
8. 3121	For the relief of Mario Juan Blas Besso-Pianetto. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Private Law
S. 3122	To authorize the Secretary of the Navy to convey to the Goodyear Aircraft Corp., Akron,
	Ohio, an easement for sewer purposes in, over, and across certain Government-owned
a 0.04	lands situated in Maricopa County, Ariz. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 475.
S. 3125	For the relief of Dr. Lutfu Lahut Usman. Approved Jan. 9, 1951. Private Law No. 1098.
	To authorize the sale of certain allotted inherited land on the Winnebago Reservation, Nebr. Approved June 29, 1950. Private Law No. 626.
D. 3129	To authorize the sale of inherited interests in certain allotted land under the jurisdiction of the Rosebud Indian Agency, S. Dak. Approved Aug. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 872.
S. 3130	To authorize the sale of certain allotted inherited land on the Winnebago Reservation, Nebr. Approved June 29, 1950. Private Law No. 627.
S. 3163	For the relief of Mrs. Honora Redman. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 719.
S. 3238	For the relief of Dr. Frederick Daniel McDade. Approved Aug. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 873
S. 3241	For the relief of George Brander Paloheimo and Eva Leonora Paloheimo. Approved Jan.
S 3250	4, 1951. Private Law No. 1093. For the relief of Marne Post No. 28, American Legion, New Martinsville, W. Va. Ap-
	proved Dec 20 1050 Private Law No 1080
S. 3253	For the relief of Lyon F. Hibberd and the estate of George T. Erb. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 720.
S. 3259	For the relief of Ethelyn Isobel Chenalloy. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1086.
S. 3260	For the relief of Richard H. Bush. Approved Jan. 10, 1951. Private Law No. 1100.
S. 3261	For the relief of Willard Sidmer Ruttan. Approved Jan. 10, 1951. Private Law No. 1101.
S. 3289 S. 3306	For the relief of Hisako Okanoto. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 859. For the relief of Dr. George Peter Petropoulos. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Private Law No. 1050.
S. 3307	For the relief of Colvin Bernard Meik. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Private Law No. 1051.
S. 3321	For the relief of Dr. Zena (Zenobia) Symeonides. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law
	No. 1033.
S. 3325	For the relief of Isolde Bezner. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 860.
S. 3329	For the relief of Kiyomi Kitamura. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1054.
S. 3367	For the relief of the law firm of Hunt, Hill, & Betts. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private
S 2279	Law No. 949. For the relief of Armando Santini. Approved Jan. 9, 1951. Private Law No. 1099.
0.0010	For the rener of Armando Santini. Approved Jan. 9, 1951. I fivate Law No. 1099.
	Hor the relief of Lee Vee Ven Approved Dec 97 1050 Private Law No. 1067
S. 3406 S. 3426	For the relief of Lee Yee Yen. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1067.
S. 3426	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill.
S. 3426 S. 3430	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055.
S. 3426 S. 3430 S. 3431	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055. For the relief of Tatiana Moravec. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 987.
S. 3426 S. 3430 S. 3431 S. 3434	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055. For the relief of Tatiana Moravec. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 987. For the relief of Mikiko Anzai. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1034.
S. 3430 S. 3431 S. 3434 S. 3444	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055. For the relief of Tatiana Moravec. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 987. For the relief of Mikiko Anzai. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Victor Francis Oberschall. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1056.
S. 3430 S. 3431 S. 3434 S. 3444	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055. For the relief of Tatiana Moravec. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 987. For the relief of Mikiko Anzai. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Victor Francis Oberschall. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1056. To authorize the restoration of Edwin M. Rosenberg, lieutenant commander, retired, to
S. 3426	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055. For the relief of Tatiana Moravec. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 987. For the relief of Mikiko Anzai. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Victor Francis Oberschall. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1056. To authorize the restoration of Edwin M. Rosenberg, lieutenant commander, retired, to the active list of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 843.
S. 3426	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055. For the relief of Tatiana Moravec. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 987. For the relief of Mikiko Anzai. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Victor Francis Oberschall. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1056. To authorize the restoration of Edwin M. Rosenberg, lieutenant commander, retired, to the active list of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 843. For the relief of Barbara Sugihara. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1068. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to James Chester Stevens.
S. 3426	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055. For the relief of Tatiana Moravec. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Mikiko Anzai. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Victor Francis Oberschall. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1056. To authorize the restoration of Edwin M. Rosenberg, lieutenant commander, retired, to the active list of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 843. For the relief of Barbara Sugihara. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1068. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to James Chester Stevens. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1069.
S. 3426	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055. For the relief of Tatiana Moravec. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Wikiko Anzai. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Victor Francis Oberschall. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1056. To authorize the restoration of Edwin M. Rosenberg, lieutenant commander, retired, to the active list of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 843. For the relief of Barbara Sugihara. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1068. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to James Chester Stevens. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1069. For the relief of Jose Manzano Somera. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1087.
S. 3426	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055. For the relief of Tatiana Moravec. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 987. For the relief of Mikiko Anzai. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Victor Francis Oberschall. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1056. To authorize the restoration of Edwin M. Rosenberg, lieutenant commander, retired, to the active list of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 843. For the relief of Barbara Sugihara. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1068. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to James Chester Stevens. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1069. For the relief of Jose Manzano Somera. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1087. For the relief of Midshipman Willis Howard Dukelow, U. S. Navy. Approved Sept. 27,
S. 3426	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055. For the relief of Tatiana Moravec. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Mikiko Anzai. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Victor Francis Oberschall. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1056. To authorize the restoration of Edwin M. Rosenberg, lieutenant commander, retired, to the active list of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 843. For the relief of Barbara Sugihara. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1068. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to James Chester Stevens. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1069. For the relief of Jose Manzano Somera. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1087. For the relief of Midshipman Willis Howard Dukelow, U. S. Navy. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1006. For the relief of R. W. Harris, authorized certifying officer, Bureau of Federal Supply.
S. 3426	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055. For the relief of Tatiana Moravec. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Mikiko Anzai. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Victor Francis Oberschall. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1056. To authorize the restoration of Edwin M. Rosenberg, lieutenant commander, retired, to the active list of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 843. For the relief of Barbara Sugihara. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1068. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to James Chester Stevens. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1069. For the relief of Jose Manzano Somera. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1087. For the relief of Midshipman Willis Howard Dukelow, U. S. Navy. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1006. For the relief of R. W. Harris, authorized certifying officer, Bureau of Federal Supply, Treasury Department. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 866. For the relief of Dorrance Ulvin, former certifying officer, and for the relief of Guy F. Allen.
S. 3426	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055. For the relief of Tatiana Moravec. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 987. For the relief of Mikiko Anzai. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Victor Francis Oberschall. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1056. To authorize the restoration of Edwin M. Rosenberg, lieutenant commander, retired, to the active list of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 843. For the relief of Barbara Sugihara. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1068. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to James Chester Stevens. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1069. For the relief of Jose Manzano Somera. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1087. For the relief of Midshipman Willis Howard Dukelow, U. S. Navy. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1006. For the relief of R. W. Harris, authorized certifying officer, Bureau of Federal Supply, Treasury Department. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 866. For the relief of Dorrance Ulvin, former certifying officer, and for the relief of Guy F. Allen, former chief disbursing officer. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 867. For the relief of certain Chinese stewards of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 21, 1950.
S. 3426	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055. For the relief of Tatiana Moravec. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Mikiko Anzai. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Victor Francis Oberschall. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1056. To authorize the restoration of Edwin M. Rosenberg, lieutenant commander, retired, to the active list of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 843. For the relief of Barbara Sugihara. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1068. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to James Chester Stevens. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1069. For the relief of Jose Manzano Somera. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1087. For the relief of Midshipman Willis Howard Dukelow, U. S. Navy. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1006. For the relief of R. W. Harris, authorized certifying officer, Bureau of Federal Supply, Treasury Department. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 866. For the relief of Dorrance Ulvin, former certifying officer, and for the relief of Guy F. Allen, former chief disbursing officer. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 867. For the relief of certain Chinese stewards of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 837.
S. 3426	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055. For the relief of Tatiana Moravec. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Wikiko Anzai. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Victor Francis Oberschall. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1056. To authorize the restoration of Edwin M. Rosenberg, lieutenant commander, retired, to the active list of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 843. For the relief of Barbara Sugihara. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1068. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to James Chester Stevens. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1069. For the relief of Jose Manzano Somera. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1087. For the relief of Midshipman Willis Howard Dukelow, U. S. Navy. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1006. For the relief of R. W. Harris, authorized certifying officer, Bureau of Federal Supply, Treasury Department. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 866. For the relief of Dorrance Ulvin, former certifying officer, and for the relief of Guy F. Allen, former chief disbursing officer. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 867. For the relief of certain Chinese stewards of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 837. For the relief of John B. Underwood, Jr., TMC, U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 25, 1950 Private Law No. 861.
S. 3426	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055. For the relief of Tatiana Moravec. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Mikiko Anzai. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Victor Francis Oberschall. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1056. To authorize the restoration of Edwin M. Rosenberg, lieutenant commander, retired, to the active list of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1068. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to James Chester Stevens. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1068. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to James Chester Stevens. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1069. For the relief of Jose Manzano Somera. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1087. For the relief of Midshipman Willis Howard Dukelow, U. S. Navy. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1006. For the relief of R. W. Harris, authorized certifying officer, Bureau of Federal Supply, Treasury Department. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 866. For the relief of Dorrance Ulvin, former certifying officer, and for the relief of Guy F. Allen, former chief disbursing officer. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 867. For the relief of certain Chinese stewards of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 837. For the relief of John B. Underwood, Jr., TMC, U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 25, 1950 Private Law No. 861.
S. 3426	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055. For the relief of Tatiana Moravec. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Mikiko Anzai. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Victor Francis Oberschall. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1056. To authorize the restoration of Edwin M. Rosenberg, lieutenant commander, retired, to the active list of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 843. For the relief of Barbara Sugihara. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1068. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to James Chester Stevens. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1069. For the relief of Jose Manzano Somera. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1087. For the relief of Midshipman Willis Howard Dukelow, U. S. Navy. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1006. For the relief of R. W. Harris, authorized certifying officer, Bureau of Federal Supply, Treasury Department. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 866. For the relief of Dorrance Ulvin, former certifying officer, and for the relief of Guy F. Allen, former chief disbursing officer. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 867. For the relief of certain Chinese stewards of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 837. For the relief of John B. Underwood, Jr., TMC, U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 25, 1950 Private Law No. 861. For the relief of Linda Leo. Approved Jan. 2, 1951. Private Law No. 1082. For the relief of certain disbursing officers and former disbursing officers of the naval service
S. 3426	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055. For the relief of Tatiana Moravec. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 987. For the relief of Mikiko Anzai. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Victor Francis Oberschall. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1056. To authorize the restoration of Edwin M. Rosenberg, lieutenant commander, retired, to the active list of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 843. For the relief of Barbara Sugihara. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1068. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to James Chester Stevens. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1069. For the relief of Jose Manzano Somera. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1087. For the relief of Midshipman Willis Howard Dukelow, U. S. Navy. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1006. For the relief of R. W. Harris, authorized certifying officer, Bureau of Federal Supply, Treasury Department. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 866. For the relief of Dorrance Ulvin, former certifying officer, and for the relief of Guy F. Allen, former chief disbursing officer. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 867. For the relief of certain Chinese stewards of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 887. For the relief of John B. Underwood, Jr., TMC, U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 25, 1950 Private Law No. 861. For the relief of Linda Leo. Approved Jan. 2, 1951. Private Law No. 1082. For the relief of certain disbursing officers and former disbursing officers of the naval service and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 868.
S. 3426	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055. For the relief of Tatiana Moravec. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 1987. For the relief of Mikiko Anzai. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Victor Francis Oberschall. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1056. To authorize the restoration of Edwin M. Rosenberg, lieutenant commander, retired, to the active list of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 843. For the relief of Barbara Sugihara. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1068. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to James Chester Stevens. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1069. For the relief of Jose Manzano Somera. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1087. For the relief of Midshipman Willis Howard Dukelow, U. S. Navy. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1006. For the relief of R. W. Harris, authorized certifying officer, Bureau of Federal Supply, Treasury Department. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 866. For the relief of Certain Chinese stewards of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 887. For the relief of John B. Underwood, Jr., TMC, U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 25, 1950 Private Law No. 881. For the relief of Certain Chinese stewards of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 25, 1950 Private Law No. 861. For the relief of Certain disbursing officers and former disbursing officers of the naval service and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 868. For the relief of Maria Sulikowska Forbes. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 868.
S. 3426	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055. For the relief of Tatiana Moravec. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Mikiko Anzai. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Victor Francis Oberschall. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1056. To authorize the restoration of Edwin M. Rosenberg, lieutenant commander, retired, to the active list of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1068. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to James Chester Stevens. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1069. For the relief of Jose Manzano Somera. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1087. For the relief of Midshipman Willis Howard Dukelow, U. S. Navy. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1006. For the relief of R. W. Harris, authorized certifying officer, Bureau of Federal Supply, Treasury Department. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 866. For the relief of Dorrance Ulvin, former certifying officer, and for the relief of Guy F. Allen, former chief disbursing officer. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 867. For the relief of John B. Underwood, Jr., TMC, U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 837. For the relief of Inda Leo. Approved Jan. 2, 1951. Private Law No. 1082. For the relief of Inda Leo. Approved Jan. 2, 1951. Private Law No. 1082. For the relief of Guria disbursing officers and former disbursing officers of the naval service and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 868. For the relief of Maria Sulikowska Forbes. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 940 To authorize the President to appoint Col. Henry A. Byroade as Director of the Bureau of German Affairs, Department of State, without affecting his military status and per
S. 3426	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055. For the relief of Tatiana Moravec. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 1987. For the relief of Mikiko Anzai. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Victor Francis Oberschall. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1056. To authorize the restoration of Edwin M. Rosenberg, lieutenant commander, retired, to the active list of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1068. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to James Chester Stevens. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1069. For the relief of Jose Manzano Somera. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1087. For the relief of Midshipman Willis Howard Dukelow, U. S. Navy. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1006. For the relief of R. W. Harris, authorized certifying officer, Bureau of Federal Supply, Treasury Department. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 866. For the relief of Dorrance Ulvin, former certifying officer, and for the relief of Guy F. Allen, former chief disbursing officer. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 867. For the relief of certain Chinese stewards of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 861. For the relief of Linda Leo. Approved Jan. 2, 1951. Private Law No. 1082. For the relief of certain disbursing officers and former disbursing officers of the naval service and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 868. For the relief of Maria Sulikowska Forbes. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 940 To authorize the President to appoint Col. Henry A. Byroade as Director of the Bureau of German Affairs, Department of State, without affecting his military status and perquisites. Approved Sept. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 773.
S. 3426	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055. For the relief of Tatiana Moravec. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 987. For the relief of Mikiko Anzai. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Victor Francis Oberschall. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1056. To authorize the restoration of Edwin M. Rosenberg, lieutenant commander, retired, to the active list of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1068. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to James Chester Stevens. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1068. For the relief of Jose Manzano Somera. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1087. For the relief of Midshipman Willis Howard Dukelow, U. S. Navy. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1006. For the relief of R. W. Harris, authorized certifying officer, Bureau of Federal Supply, Treasury Department. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 866. For the relief of Dorrance Ulvin, former certifying officer, and for the relief of Guy F. Allen, former chief disbursing officer. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 867. For the relief of certain Chinese stewards of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 881. For the relief of Linda Leo. Approved Jan. 2, 1951. Private Law No. 1082. For the relief of Certain Chinese stewards of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 25, 1950 Private Law No. 868. For the relief of Amria Sulikowska Forbes. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 940. To authorize the President to appoint Col. Henry A. Byroade as Director of the Bureau of German Affairs, Department of State, without affecting his military status and perquisites. Approved Sept. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 973. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue patents in fee to
S. 3426	To authorize the admission into the United States of an alien possessing special skill, namely, Gerhard Zahn, and his wife. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 1950. For the relief of Martina Arnaiz Zarandona (Sister Blanca Eugenia). Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055. For the relief of Tatiana Moravec. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 1987. For the relief of Mikiko Anzai. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1034. For the relief of Victor Francis Oberschall. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1056. To authorize the restoration of Edwin M. Rosenberg, lieutenant commander, retired, to the active list of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1068. Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior to issue a patent in fee to James Chester Stevens. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1069. For the relief of Jose Manzano Somera. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1087. For the relief of Midshipman Willis Howard Dukelow, U. S. Navy. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1006. For the relief of R. W. Harris, authorized certifying officer, Bureau of Federal Supply, Treasury Department. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 866. For the relief of Dorrance Ulvin, former certifying officer, and for the relief of Guy F. Allen, former chief disbursing officer. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 867. For the relief of certain Chinese stewards of the U. S. Navy. Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 861. For the relief of Linda Leo. Approved Jan. 2, 1951. Private Law No. 1082. For the relief of certain disbursing officers and former disbursing officers of the naval service and for other purposes. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 868. For the relief of Maria Sulikowska Forbes. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 940 To authorize the President to appoint Col. Henry A. Byroade as Director of the Bureau of German Affairs, Department of State, without affecting his military status and perquisites. Approved Sept. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 773.

108

S.	3824	For the relief of Kenneth Bruce Kohei Kozai. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law
		No. 1035.
S.	3917	For the relief of Basilio Gorgone. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1007.
s.	3965	To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment
		upon the claim of the Lamm Lumber Co. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law
		No. 1070.
S.	3966	To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment
		upon the claim of the Forest Lumber Co. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1088.
S.	3967	To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment
		upon the claim of the Algoma Lumber Co. and its successors in interest, George R.
		Birkelund and Charles E. Siddall, of Chicago, Ill., and Kenyon T. Fay, of Los Angeles,
		Calif., trustees of the Algoma Lumber Liquidation Trust. Approved Jan. 3, 1951.
		Private Law No. 1089.
S.	4072	For the relief of Ella Stufka and her son. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1071.
S.	4074	For the relief of Pamela Bentley. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1072.
S.	4111	For the relief of Southern Fireproofing Co. of Cincinnati Ohio. Approved Dec. 22, 1950.
		Private Law No. 1057.
S.	4135	To authorize the President to appoint Gen. Omar N. Bradlev to the permanent grade of
		General of the Army. Approved Sept. 18, 1950. Private Law No. 957.

ACTS WHICH FAILED TO BECOME LAWS

EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESS

FIRST SESSION

HOUSE BILLS

H. R. 142	Excepting certain persons from the requirement of paying fees for certain census data. Vetoed Aug. 9, 1949.
Н. В. 559	To confer jurisdiction upon the U. S. District Court for the Central Division of the Southern District of California to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claims of the city
H. R. 572	of Needles, Calif., and the California-Pacific Utilities Co. Vetoed Aug. 26, 1949. For the relief of Sylvia M. Misetich. Vetoed Apr. 19, 1949. To confer jurisdiction upon the District Court for the Territory of Alaska, to hear, deter-
	mine, and render judgment upon the claim, or claims, of Hilda Links and E. J. Ohman, partners, and Fred L. Kroesing, all of Anchorage, Alaska. Vetoed Apr. 25, 1949.
H. R. 683	For the relief of Mamie L. Hurley. Vetoed Apr. 25, 1949. For the relief of Louise Peters Lewis. Vetoed Oct. 12, 1949.
H. R. 703	Conferring jurisdiction upon the U. S. District Court for the Eastern District of South Carolina to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of Mrs. Oteein Foxworth. Vetoed July 19, 1949.
	To amend the Contract Settlement Act of 1944 so as to authorize the payment of fair compensation to persons contracting to deliver certain strategic or critical minerals or metals in cases of failure to recover reasonable costs, and for other purposes. Vetoed July 11, 1949.
H. R. 1019	For the relief of George M. Ford. Vetoed Oct. 11, 1949.
H. R. 1034	For the relief of the Jansson Gage Co. Vetoed Aug. 23, 1949.
H. R. 1131	For the relief of James Fred Girdley and Percy Bridgewater. Vetoed July 19, 1949.
H. R. 1282	For the relief of Mrs. T. A. Robertson. Vetoed Aug. 23, 1949.
H. R. 1471	For the relief of E. La Ree Smoot. Vetoed June 7, 1949.
H. R. 1746	To provide that the United States shall aid the States in fish restoration and management
H. R. 3252	projects, and for other purposes. Vetoed Oct. 12, 1949. To confer jurisdiction upon the U. S. Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of Mrs. Zelma Inez Cheek. Vetoed Oct. 12, 1949. To convey to the city of Miles City, Mont., certain lands in Custer County, Mont., for use
	as an industrial site. Vetoed Sept. 9, 1949.
	To authorize the Secretary of the Interior to construct, operate, and maintain the Vermejo reclamation project, New Mexico. Vetoed Aug. 23, 1949.
H. R. 4094	For the relief of Bunge North-American Grain Corp., the Corporacion Argentine de Productores de Carnes, Herman M. Gidden, and the Overseas Metal & Ore Corp. Vetoed
• 1	Oct. 14, 1949.
H. R. 4366	For the relief of Pearson Remedy Co. Vetoed Aug. 23, 1949.
H. R. 4563	For the relief of Mrs. Sarah E. Thompson. Vetoed Oct. 12, 1949.
H. R. 5134	To promote development in cooperation with the State of Colorado of the fish, wildlife, and
	recreational aspects of the Colorado-Big Thompson Federal reclamation project. Vétoed Oct. 14, 1949.
H. R. 5508	To amend the Army and Air Force Vitalization and Retirement Equalization Act of 1948. Vetoed Aug. 9, 1949.
4	SENATE BILLS
S 40	An act for the relief of William D. Norris. Vetoed Aug. 5, 1949.
S 41	For the relief of the city of Reno, Nev. Vetoed July 6, 1949.
S. 146	Conferring jurisdiction upon the U. S. Court for the District of Oregon to hear, determine.
Q 075	and render judgment upon the claims of J. N. Jones, and others. Vetoed June 21, 1949,
5. 275	For the relief of Arthur C. Jones. Vetoed Aug. 5, 1949.
0. 011	For the relief of Ernest J. Jenkins. Vetoed Oct. 18, 1949.
S. 1407	For the relief of Hayward O. Brandon. Vetoed Aug. 5, 1949. To promote the rehabilitation of the Navajo and Hopi Tribes of Indians and the better utilization of the resources of the Navajo and Hopi Indian Reservations, and for other purposes. Vetoed Oct. 17, 1949.
	SECOND SESSION
	HOUSE BILLS

H. R. 87	Relating to the promotion of veterans of World War II in the field service of the Post
	Office Department. Vetoed June 23, 1950. Passed House over veto June 26, 1950.
	Failed of passage in Senate over veto Aug. 31, 1950.
H. R. 602	For the relief of Fritz Busche. Vetoed Aug. 25, 1950.

110

H. R. 1022	For the relief of Southern Fireproofing Co. of Cincinnati, Ohio. Vetoed Aug. 29, 1950. Conferring jurisdiction upon the U. S. District Court for the District of Delaware to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of Alvin Smith, of New Castle, Del., arising out of the damage sustained by him as a result of the construction and maintenance of the New Castle U. S. Army Air Base, New Castle, Del. Vetoed Aug. 11, 1950.
H. R. 1095 H. R. 1243 H. R. 1481 H. R. 1758	For the relief of the estate of Susie Lee Spencer. Vetoed May 15, 1950. For the relief of Pittsburgh DuBois Co. Vetoed Aug. 11, 1950. To amend the Hatch Act. Vetoed June 30, 1950. For the relief of the estate of Julius Zaffareni. Vetoed May 3, 1950. To amend the Natural Gas Act approved June 21, 1938, as amended. Vetoed Apr. 15, 1950. To amend the War Contractors Relief Act, as amended. Vetoed June 30, 1950. To record the lawful admission for permanent residence of alien John Michael Ancker Rasmussen. Vetoed Aug. 14, 1950.
H. R. 4806 H. R. 4832 H. R. 5016	For the relief of the Gluckin Corp. Vetoed July 3, 1950. For the relief of Dr. Francesco Drago. Vetoed Aug. 14, 1950. For the relief of Graphic Arts Corp. of Ohio. Vetoed Aug. 25, 1950. For the relief of Mrs. Virginia Dalla Rosa Prati and her minor son, Rolando Dalla Rosa Prati. Vetoed Aug. 14, 1950.
H. R. 7540	For the relief of Universal Corp., James Stewart Corp., and James Stewart & Co., Inc. Vetoed Sept. 9, 1950. For the relief of Louise Peters Lewis. Vetoed Aug. 23, 1950. For the relief of Carmencita von Plettenberg. Vetoed June 23, 1950.
	HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTIONS
H. J. Res. 238	To amend the Nationality Act of 1940, as amended. Vetoed Sept. 9, 1950. Passed House over veto Sept. 14, 1950.
H. J. Res. 461	To provide that South Parkersburg, W. Va., shall for the purposes of the seventeenth decennial census be treated as a part of Parkersburg, W. Va. Vetoed Aug. 11, 1950.
	SENATE BILLS
S. 305 S. 764	For the relief of Julio Laffite. Vetoed Aug. 29, 1950. To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of the Forest Lumber Co. Vetoed June 21, 1950.
	To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of the Algoma Lumber Co. and its successors in interest, George R. Birkelund and Charles E. Siddall, of Chicago, Ill., and Kenyon T. Fay, of Los Angeles, Calif.,
S. 766	To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of the Algoma Lumber Co. and its successors in interest, George R. Birkelund and Charles E. Siddall, of Chicago, Ill., and Kenyon T. Fay, of Los Angeles, Calif., trustees of the Algoma Lumber Liquidation Trust. Vetoed June 21, 1950. To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of the Lamm Lumber Co. Vetoed June 21, 1950.
S. 766 S. 794	To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of the Algoma Lumber Co. and its successors in interest, George R. Birkelund and Charles E. Siddall, of Chicago, Ill., and Kenyon T. Fay, of Los Angeles, Calif., trustees of the Algoma Lumber Liquidation Trust. Vetoed June 21, 1950. To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of the Lamm Lumber Co. Vetoed June 21, 1950. For the relief of certain contractors employed in connection with the construction of the U. S. Appraisers Building. San Francisco. Calif. Vetoed June 16, 1950.
S. 766 S. 794 S. 815	To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of the Algoma Lumber Co. and its successors in interest, George R. Birkelund and Charles E. Siddall, of Chicago, Ill., and Kenyon T. Fay, of Los Angeles, Calif., trustees of the Algoma Lumber Liquidation Trust. Vetoed June 21, 1950. To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of the Lamm Lumber Co. Vetoed June 21, 1950. For the relief of certain concractors employed in connection with the construction of the U. S. Appraisers Building, San Francisco, Calif. Vetoed June 16, 1950. To authorize the sale of inherited interests in certain allotted land under the jurisdiction of
S. 766 S. 794 S. 815 S. 1008	To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of the Algoma Lumber Co. and its successors in interest, George R. Birkelund and Charles E. Siddall, of Chicago, Ill., and Kenyon T. Fay, of Los Angeles, Calif., trustees of the Algoma Lumber Liquidation Trust. Vetoed June 21, 1950. To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of the Lamm Lumber Co. Vetoed June 21, 1950. For the relief of certain contractors employed in connection with the construction of the U. S. Appraisers Building, San Francisco, Calif. Vetoed June 16, 1950. To authorize the sale of inherited interests in certain allotted land under the jurisdiction of the Crow Creek Indian Agency, S. Dak. Vetoed Sept. 1, 1950. To define the application of the Federal Trade Commission Act and the Clayton Act to certain pricing practices. Vetoed June 16, 1950.
S. 766 S. 794 S. 815 S. 1008 S. 1027	To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of the Algoma Lumber Co. and its successors in interest, George R. Birkelund and Charles E. Siddall, of Chicago, Ill., and Kenyon T. Fay, of Los Angeles, Calif., trustees of the Algoma Lumber Liquidation Trust. Vetoed June 21, 1950. To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of the Lamm Lumber Co. Vetoed June 21, 1950. For the relief of certain contractors employed in connection with the construction of the U. S. Appraisers Building, San Francisco, Calif. Vetoed June 16, 1950. To authorize the sale of inherited interests in certain allotted land under the jurisdiction of the Crow Creek Indian Agency, S. Dak. Vetoed Sept. 1, 1950. To define the application of the Federal Trade Commission Act and the Clayton Act to certain pricing practices. Vetoed June 16, 1950. For the relief of the Merit Co. Vetoed Aug. 8, 1950. To authorize the sale of land allotted to Mrs. Iris Huebner Marak on the Pine Ridge Reser-
S. 766 S. 794 S. 815 S. 1008 S. 1027 S. 1064 S. 1086	To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of the Algoma Lumber Co. and its successors in interest, George R. Birkelund and Charles E. Siddall, of Chicago, Ill., and Kenyon T. Fay, of Los Angeles, Calif., trustees of the Algoma Lumber Liquidation Trust. Vetoed June 21, 1950. To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of the Lamm Lumber Co. Vetoed June 21, 1950. For the relief of certain contractors employed in connection with the construction of the U. S. Appraisers Building, San Francisco, Calif. Vetoed June 16, 1950. To authorize the sale of inherited interests in certain allotted land under the jurisdiction of the Crow Creek Indian Agency, S. Dak. Vetoed Sept. 1, 1950. To define the application of the Federal Trade Commission Act and the Clayton Act to certain pricing practices. Vetoed June 16, 1950. For the relief of the Merit Co. Vetoed Aug. 8, 1950. To authorize the sale of land allotted to Mrs. Iris Huebner Marak on the Pine Ridge Reservation, S. Dak. Vetoed Sept. 1, 1950. For the relief of the Dixie Margarine Co., a Tennessee corporation, of Memphis, Tenn.
S. 766	To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of the Algoma Lumber Co. and its successors in interest, George R. Birkelund and Charles E. Siddall, of Chicago, Ill., and Kenyon T. Fay, of Los Angeles, Calif., trustees of the Algoma Lumber Liquidation Trust. Vetoed June 21, 1950. To confer jurisdiction upon the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment upon the claim of the Lamm Lumber Co. Vetoed June 21, 1950. For the relief of certain concractors employed in connection with the construction of the U. S. Appraisers Building, San Francisco, Calif. Vetoed June 16, 1950. To authorize the sale of inherited interests in certain allotted land under the jurisdiction of the Crow Creek Indian Agency, S. Dak. Vetoed Sept. 1, 1950. To define the application of the Federal Trade Commission Act and the Clayton Act to certain pricing practices. Vetoed June 16, 1950. For the relief of the Merit Co. Vetoed Aug. 8, 1950. To authorize the sale of land allotted to Mrs. Iris Huebner Marak on the Pine Ridge Reservation. S. Dak. Vetoed Sept. 1, 1950.

POCKET VETO

EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESS

	~	
L'TDOM	SESSIO	2.7
LIRST	ORSSIL	IN

HOUSE BILLS

None.

SENATE BILLS

S. 1385	Providing that excess-land provisions of the Federal reclamation laws shall not apply to
	certain lands that will receive a supplemental water supply from the San Luis project,
	Colorado. Pocket veto Oct. 29, 1949.
S. 2115	Authorizing payments by the Administrator of Veterans' Affairs on the purchase of auto-
	mobiles or other conveyances by certain disabled veterans, and for other purposes,
	Pocket veto Oct. 31, 1949.

SECOND SESSION

HOUSE BILLS

TT TO 1001	The the milit of the Te Terrette Drawner Inc. De designed Co. J. 20, 1070
	For the relief of the La Fayette Brewery, Inc. Pocket veto Sept. 30, 1950.
H. R. 1799	For the relief of Dr. Jacob Ornstein. Pocket veto Sept. 28, 1950.
H. R. 3012	For the relief of the Wyoming National Bank of Wilkes-Barre. Pocket veto Sept. 30, 1950.
H. R. 3419	To amend the Merchant Ship Sales Act of 1946. Pocket veto Sept. 28, 1950.
H. R. 4803	For the relief of Bernard F. Elmers. Pocket veto Jan. 6, 1951.
H. R. 6489	For the relief of United Transformer Co. (formerly United Transformer Corp.). Pocket
	veto Sept. 28, 1950.
H. R. 7854	To confer jurisdiction on the Court of Claims to hear, determine, and render judgment
	upon a certain claim of the Board of County Commissioners of Sedgwick County, Kans.
	Pocket veto Sept. 28, 1950.

SENATE BILLS

None.

ACTS WHICH WERE VETOED BUT BECAME LAWS

EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESS

FIRST SESSION

HOUSE BILLS

H. R. 1036_____ A bill for the relief of R. C. Owen. Vetoed Apr. 19, 1949. Passed House over veto May 18, 1949. Passed Senate over veto Sept. 15, 1949. Became Private Law No. 277 Sept. 15, 1949.

SENATE BILLS

None.

SECOND SESSION

HOUSE BILLS

SENATE BILLS

None.

ACTS WHICH BECAME LAWS WITHOUT THE APPROVAL OF THE PRESIDENT

EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESS
HOUSE BILLS

None.

SENATE BILLS

None.

SECOND SESSION

HOUSE BILLS

H. R. 7916_____ A bill to authorize and direct the Secretary of the Interior to execute an oil and gas lease on a certain tract of land in Park County, Wyo. Became Private Law No. 809, Aug. 12, 1950.

SENATE BILLS

S. 2681______ An act to authorize the attendance of the United States Marine Band at a celebration commemorating the 175th anniversary of the Battle of Lexington, to be held at Lexington, Mass., Apr. 16 through 19, inclusive, 1950. Became Public Law No. 450, Feb. 26, 1950

HOUSE RESOLUTIONS CONSIDERED AND PASSED UNDER RULE XI (2) (c) (21-DAY RULE).

EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESS

FIRST SESSION

	A resolution providing for the consideration of H. R. 3199, a bill making unlawful the requirement for the payment of a poll tax as a prerequisite to voting in a primary or other election for national officers, and for other purposes. Passed House July 25, 1949. A resolution providing for the consideration of H. R. 5472, a bill authorizing the construction, repairs and preservation of certain public works on rivers and harbors, flood control and for other purposes. Passed House Aug. 29, 1949.
	SECOND SESSION
H. Res. 217	A resolution providing for the consideration of H. R. 331, a bill to provide for the admission of Alaska into the Union. Passed House Jan. 23, 1950.
H. Res. 218	A resolution providing for the consideration of H. R. 49, a bill to enable the people of Hawaii to form a constitution and State government and to be admitted into the Union on an
H. Res. 321	equal footing with the original States. Passed House Jan. 23, 1950. A resolution providing for the consideration of H. R. 4846, a bill to promote the progress of science; to advance the national health, prosperity, and welfare; to secure the national defense; and for other purposes. Passed House Feb. 27, 1950.
H. Res. 348	A resolution providing for the consideration of H. R. 5965, a bill to provide for the construction of certain Veterans' Administration hospitals, and for other purposes. Passed House Apr. 24, 1950.
H. Res. 350	A resolution providing for the consideration of the joint resolution (H. J. Res. 334) to amend certain laws providing for membership and participation by the United States in certain international organizations. Passed House June 12, 1950.
H. Res. 419	A resolution providing for the consideration of S. 2105, a bill to stimulate exploration for and conservation of strategic and critical ores, metals, and minerals, and for other purposes. Passed House, Mar. 13 1950.

NUMERICAL ORDER OF BILLS AND RESOLUTIONS WHICH HAVE PASSED EITHER OR BOTH HOUSES, AND BILLS NOW PENDING ON THE CALENDAR

Complete history of all actions on each bill follows the number in chronological order. For subject of bill see index, using index key following bill number in this section

Note.—Similar or identical bills, and bills having reference to each other, are indicated by number in parentheses

No

Index Key and History of Bill

No.

Index Key and History of Bill

HOUSE BILLS

- H. R. 10.—Aliens, deportation of. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 4, 1949; Report No. 1192. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House July 17, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2239.
- H. R. 17.—Courts, judges, trial of. Reported from Judiciary June 22, 1950; Report No. 2308. Union Calendar _____Union 831
- H. R. 20.—National Advisory Committee for Aeronautics, positions. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Feb. 17, 1949; Report No. 147. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1949. Reported in Senate May 4, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 330. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Public Law No. 167.
- H. R. 29 (H. Res. 289).—Agriculture, tung nuts, parity for. Reported from Agriculture July 12, 1949;
 Report No. 1027. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949.
- H. R. 33.—American Legion, Joe Graham Post No. 119. Reported from Armed Services Jan. 12, 1950; Report No. 1471. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 6, 1950. Reported in Senate Mar. 9, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1331. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 487.
- H. R. 49 (H. Res. 218).—Hawaii, statehood for Reported from Public Lands Mar. 10, 1949; Report No. 254. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate June 29, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1928.
- H. R. 52.—California, Nevada. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 278. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 577. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 14, 1949. Public Law No. 169.
- H. R. 54 (S. 152).—Los Alamos project of the U. S. Atomic Energy Commission, jurisdiction. Reported from Public Lands Feb. 8, 1949; Report No. 31. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 17, 1949. In Senate read twice and placed on Calendar Feb. 21, 1949. Passed Senate Feb. 25, 1949. Approved Mar. 4, 1949. Public Law No. 14.

- H. R. 55.—Carson National Forest, New Mexico lands. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 22, 1949; Report No. 305. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate May 17, 1949. Interior and Insular Affairs. Report No. 397. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved May 31, 1949. Public Law No. 79.
- H. R. 75.—Merchant Marine Act, 1920, coal in foreign vessels.
 Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Apr. 27, 1949;
 Report No. 483. Union Calendar.
 Passed House May 2, 1949.
- H. R. 86.—Civil Service Retirement Act, Columbia Institution for the Deaf. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service May 9, 1949; Report No. 537. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 31, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 970. In Senate Recommitted Sept. 8, 1949. Re-reported in Senate Sept. 15, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1076. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949. House asks for a conference Oct. 6, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference Oct. 6, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 10, 1949; Report No. 1389. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 11, 1949. House agrees to conference report Oct. 13, 1949. Approved Oct. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 362.
- H. R. 87 (S. 689) (H. Res. 448).—Postal Service, military service. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service July 12, 1949; Report No. 1010. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 8, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 18, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1503. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Vetoed June 23, 1950. Passed House over veto June 26, 1950. In Senate failed of passage over veto Aug. 31, 1950.
- H. R. 91.—Post Office Department, research and development program. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Apr. 11, 1949; Report No. 421. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate July 29, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 811. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 231

No.

- H. R. 128 (H. Res. 74).—Agriculture, cotton acreage. Reported from Agriculture Jan. 31, 1949; Report No. 11. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Feb. 7, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 38. Passed Senate, amended, Feb. 8, 1949. House asks for a conference Feb. 9, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference Feb. 10, 1949. Conference report filed Mar. 21, 1949. Report No. 269. House agrees to conference report Mar. 21, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Mar. 17, 1949. Approved Mar. 29, 1949. Public Law No. 28.
- H. R. 133.—Alaska, agricultural experiment station, increased funds. Reported from Agriculture June 2, 1949; Report No. 719. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 9, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 979. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 21, 1950. Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 739.
- H. R. 142.—Census Bureau, paying fees for data.
 Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Apr. 8.
 1949; Report No. 413. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 670, Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Vetoed Aug. 9, 1949.
 Bill and message referred to Committee on Post Office and Civil Service Aug. 9, 1949.
- H. R. 157.—Young Americans Medal. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 28, 1949; Report No. 166. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1949. Reported in Senate June 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1912. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 638.
- H. R. 160.—Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act, relabeling. Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce June 13, 1949; Report No. 784. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 11, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 890. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 27, 1949. House asks for a conference Oct. 4, 1949. Senate recedes from its amendment Oct. 11, 1949. Approved Oct. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 360.
- H. R. 162.—Commerce, Department of, basic authority. Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce Apr. 12, 1949; Report No. 427. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 678. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1949. House asks for a conference Oct. 19, 1949. Senate recedes from its amendment Oct. 19, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 390.
- H. R. 163.—Canals, construction of in Sacramento Valley. Reported from Public Lands June 8, 1949; Report No. 765. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 28, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2447. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 14, 1950. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 839.

- H. R. 164.—California, Churntown Elementary School District. Reported from Public Lands Feb. 8, 1949; Report No. 32. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 25, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 159. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 11, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Apr. 14, 1949. Approved Apr. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 54.
- H. R. 165 (H. Res. 166).—California, American River Basin. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 9, 1949;
 Report No. 241. Union Calendar. Passed House May 4, 1949. Reported in Senate July 1, 1949.
 Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 606. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 29, 1949. Approved Oct. 14, 1949. Public Law No. 356.
- H. R. 173.—Hawaiian Organic Act, citizenship. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 4, 1949; Report No. 385. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949.
- H. R. 176.—Hawaii, juries. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 20, 1950; Report No. 1791. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 3, 1950.
- H. R. 179.—Hawaii, Adjutant General. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 20, 1950; Report No. 1792. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 3, 1950.
- H. R. 195 (H. Res. 190).—Cigarettes, sales and use tax.
 Reported from Ways and Means Apr. 8, 1949;
 Report No. 416. Union Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949.
 Reported in Senate July 11, 1949;
 Finance; Report No. 644. Passed Senate Oct. 6, 1949. Approved Oct. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 363.
- H. R. 199.—Immigration, quota and racial restrictions.
 Reported from Judiciary Feb. 10, 1949; Report No.
 65. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949.
- H. R. 210.—Fort Schuyler, N. Y., conveyance to State of New York. Reported from Armed Services Aug. 2, 1949; Report No. 1160. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1959. Reported in Senate July 28, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 2180. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 24, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 755.
- H. R. 212.—Alaska, agricultural extension service, Federal appropriation. Reported from Agriculture June 2, 1949; Report No. 720. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 9, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 980. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 417.

- H. R. 219.—Alaska Railroad. Reported from Judiciary July 21, 1949; Report No. 1102. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1188. Passed Senate Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Nov. 1, 1949. Public Law No. 440.
- H. R. 220.—Alaska, game laws, residence and citizenship requirement. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 170. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 7, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 236. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 20, 1949. Public Law No. 49.
- H. R. 225.—Alaska, taxes on business and trade, repeal.
 Reported from Public Lands Apr. 1, 1949; Report No. 371. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 9, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 883. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 300
- H. R. 242.—U. S. Merchant Marine Academy. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries June 29, 1949; Report No. 949. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate July 28, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 797. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 247.
- H. R. 253 (S. 1174).—Postal service, postmasters, appointments. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Feb. 21, 1949; Report No. 151. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar 7, 1949. Passed Senate Mar. 21, 1949. Approved Mar. 29, 1949. Public Law No. 29.
- H. R. 263.—California, Orange County. Reported from Armed Services May 18, 1949; Report No. 621.
 Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Reported in Senate June 10, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 484. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 25, 1949. Public Law No. 130.
- H. R. 322.—Craig, Alaska. Reported from Judiciary July 25, 1949; Report No. 1110. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Jan. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1225. Passed Senate Feb. 1, 1950. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 443.
- H. R. 331 (H. Res. 217).—Alaska, statehood for. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 10, 1949; Report No. 255. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 3, 1950. Reported in Senate June 29, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1929.
- H. R. 378.—Interstate Commerce Act, railroad safety. Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce Jan. 31, 1950; Report No. 1558. Union Calendar Union 641.
- H. R. 388.—Mineral resources, public lands. Reported from Public Lands June 24, 1949; Report No. 909. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949.

- H. R. 459.—Agriculture, Bureau of Animal Industry. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service June 7, 1949; Report No. 748. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate July 13, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 658. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Approved Aug. 4, 1949. Public Law No. 206.
- H. R. 483.—Admiralty Act, extending time limit for certain suits. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 22, 1949; Report No. 1292. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 23, 1949. Reported in Senate June 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1782. Reported in Senate Sept. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2535. Passed Senate Dec. 5, 1950. Approved Dec. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 877.
- H. R. 524.—Los Angeles, Calif., release of land. Reported from Armed Services July 1, 1949; Report No. 964.
 Union Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 15, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 1078. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 313.
- H. R. 540.—Navy and Marine officers, terminal leave Reported from Armed Services July 12, 1949; Report No. 1013. Union Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 15, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 1079. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 314.
- H. R. 544.—Courts, district court, Florida, West Palm Beach, and Fort Myers. Reported from Judiciary July 17, 1950; Report No. 2568. Union Calenda Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 554.—California, Hoopa, school buildings. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 2, 1949; Report No. 197. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 20, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1090. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Public Law No. 331.
- H. R. 555.—California, District Court for Northern District, jurisdiction. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 41. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 170. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 21, 1949. Private Law No. 35.
- H. R. 559.—Needles, Calif. Reported from Judiciary May 18, 1949; Report No. 606. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 723. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 12, 1949. Vetoed Aug. 26, 1949. Bill and message referred to Committee on Judiciary Sept. 21, 1949.
- H. R. 562.—Federal Food, Drug and Cosmetic Act, exportation of products. Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce June 14, 1949; Report No. 801. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949.

Index Key and History of Bill

No.

No.

Index Key and History of Bill

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 571.—Bankers and Shippers Insurance Co. Reported from Judiciary June 9, 1949; Report No. 771, Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949.
- H. R. 572.—Misetich, Sylvia M. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 67. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 171. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Vetoed Apr. 19, 1949. Bill and message referred to the Committee on the Judiciary Apr. 25, 1949.
- H. R. 574.—Weber, Fred E. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 42. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949.
- H. R. 575.—Hacket, James Patrick and Charles Stover.
 Reported from Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 43.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949.
- H. R. 576.—Robinson, Arthur G. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 45. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 172. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 17.
- H. R. 577.—Blair, William R. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949: Report No. 44. Private Calendar Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1665. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 18, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1008.
- Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 46. Private Calendar Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Judiciary: Report No. 572. Passed Senate, amended, July 6, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments July 11, 1949. Approved July 20, 1949. Private Law No. 176.
- R. 579.—Fisheries motor vessel FLB-5005. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries May 26, 1949; Report No. 683. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 680. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949, Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Private Law No. 209.
- H. R. 580.—Alaska, Bank of Kodiak. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 187. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 344. Passed Senate May 23, 1949 Approved June 2, 1949 Private Law No. 86
- H. R. 581.—Links, Hilda, et al. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 47. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 173, Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Vetoed Apr. 25, 1949. Bill and message referred to the Committee on the Judiciary Apr. 25, 1949.

- H. R. 583.—Alaska, Juneau Gold Mining Co. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 9. 1949; Report No. 48. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949.
- H. R. 584.—Clipper, Mike. Reported from Judiciary July 21, 1949; Report No. 1087. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 981. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private Law No. 283.
- H. R. 585.—Johnson, Jacob A. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 175. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 345. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Approved Aug. 3, 1949. Private Law No. 183.
- H. R. 587.—Walook, Dick, et al. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1225. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Jan. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1226. Passed Senate, amended, Feb. 1, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Feb. 7, 1950. Approved Feb. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 369.
- H. R. 588.—Wolverton, Col. David R. Reported from Judiciary June 27, 1949; Report No. 913.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 982. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private Law No. 284.
- H. R. 589.—Smart, C. M. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 279. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1616. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950 Private Law No. 504.
- H. R. 591.—Davidson, Mrs Lucille. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 49. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 174. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 18.
- H. R. 592.—Keith James W. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 50. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 175. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 20, 1949. Private Law No. 33.
- H. R. 593.—Hampton Institute. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 9, 1949; Report No. 230. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate June 13, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 491. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 29, 1949. Private Law No. 135.

- H. R. 594.—Hurley, Mamie L. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 51. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 7, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 227. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 11, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendment Apr. 13, 1949. Vetoed Apr. 25, 1949. Bill and message referred to the Committee on the Judiciary Apr. 25, 1949.
- H. R. 595.—Sharpley, Harry W. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 52. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 7, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 234. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 11, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Apr. 13, 1949. Approved Apr. 22, 1949. Private Law No. 37.
- 11. R. 596.—Parker, John E., heirs. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 53. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 573. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 164.
- H. R 597.—Melson, J. T. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 25, 1950; Report No. 1524. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1411. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 2, 1950. Approved May 6, 1950. Private Law No. 457.
- H. R. 599.—Browning, Victor R., Co., Inc. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 9, 1949; Report No. 231. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 591. Passed Senate, amended, July 6, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments July 11, 1949. Approved July 15, 1949. Private Law No. 168.
- H. R. 601.—Rucker, Kenelm E. Reported from Judiciary May 24, 1949; Report No. 659. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949.
- H. R. 602.—Busche, Fritz. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 7, 1949; Report No. 226. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 2, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2234. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 10, 1950. Vetoed Aug. 25, 1950. Bill and message referred to Committee on the Judiciary Aug. 25, 1950.
- H. R. 603.—Macfarlane, Jeptha R. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 22, 1949; Report No. 301. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 379. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved May 31, 1949. Private Law No. 74.
- H. R. 605.—Stirling, James B., deceased. Reported from Judiciary May 18, 1949; Report No. 607.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949.
 Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 724. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949.
 House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 29, 1949.
 Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 316.

- H. R. 607.—Lifset, Harvey M. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 7, 1949. Report No. 225. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 701. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 228.
- H. R. 609.—Cowley, Mathew C., estate. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 54. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949.
- H. R. 610.—Froman, Lorenzo H. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 55. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949.
- H. R. 611.—Kentucky, Fort Knox, property owners' claim. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 56. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949.
- H. R. 612.—Chubb, Col. W. M. Reported from Judiciary May 29, 1950; Report No. 2152. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2193. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 22, 1950 Private Law No. 844.
- H. R. 618.—Bearman, Eugene J. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 68. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 176. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 19.
- H. R. 623.—Sadako, Takagi. Reported from Judiciary May 10, 1949; Report No. 548. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 544. Passed Senate, amended, July 6, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments July 8, 1949. Approved July 18, 1949. Private Law No. 169.
- H. R. 627.—Southern Fireproofing Co. Reported from Judiciary July 7, 1949; Report No. 978. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 13, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1168. Passed Senate, amended, Oct. 17, 1949. House asks for a conference Feb. 7. 1950. Senate agrees to a conference Feb. 14, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2807. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 4, 1950. House agrees to conference report Aug. 15, 1950. Vetoed Aug. 29, 1950. Bill and message referred to Committee on the Judiciary Aug. 29, 1950.
- H. R. 631.—Vicencio, Mrs. Dorothy, Reported from Judiciary Mar. 29, 1949; Report No. 336. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949, Judiciary; Report No. 778. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 12, 1949. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 230.
- H. R. 632.—Burns, John E. Reported from Judiciary June 9, 1949; Report No. 772. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 856. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1919. Approved Sept. 8, 1949. Private Law No. 274,

No.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 633.—Greg, Mrs. Victor V. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1641. Private Calendar Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1457. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 414.
- H. R. 636.—Jones, B. G. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 29, 1949; Report No. 337. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 380. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved May 27, 1949; Private Law No. 72.
- H. R. 637.—Rogers, Mrs. Harriett Patterson. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 69.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 1, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 821. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 19, 1949. Private Law No. 233.
- H. R. 639.—Post Office Department, certain employees. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 29, 1949; Report No. 338. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 381. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved June 7, 1949. Private Law No. 91.
- H. R. 649.—Kozma, Mrs. Alice N. Reported from Judiciary June 30, 1950; Report No. 2460. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
- H. R. 650.—Kirchberger, George A. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 176. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 346. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 29, 1949. Private Law No. 136.
- H. R. 651.—Queneau, Lt. Col. Paul E. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2675. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 652.—Spinnichia, Laura. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 16, 1949; Report No. 123. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 189. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 11, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Apr. 13, 1949. Approved April 19, 1949. Private Law No. 31.
- H. R. 656.—Peerless Oil Co., Brooklyn, N. Y. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 280. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949.
- H. R. 659.—Murphy, Mrs. Elizabeth B. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 70. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 177. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 21, 1949. Private Law No. 36.

- H. R. 660.—Busch, Julia. Reported from Judiciary June 28, 1949; Report No. 922. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949.
- H. R. 661.—Trulove, Thomas A., and Nolen J. Salyards.
 Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2378.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
- H. R. 668.—Bail, Alex. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 17, 1949; Report No. 134. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 244. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 17, 1949. Private Law No. 61.
- H. R. 669.—Leinwand, Mrs. Shirley. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 7, 1949; Report No. 26. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949.
- H. R. 677.—Pontrelli, Nicolella. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 7, 1950; Report No. 1577. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950.
- H. R. 679.—Blaint, Mrs. Julia. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 7, 1949; Report No. 216. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 258. Passed Senate, amended, May 6, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments May 12, 1949 Approved May 19, 1949. Private Law No. 63.
- H. R. 681.—Generazzo, Mario. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 177. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 347. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved June 1, 1949. Private Law No. 79.
- H. R. 682.—Hewitt, Mrs. Harry E. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 7, 1949; Report No. 224. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 527. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 14, 1949. Private Law No. 167.
- H. R. 683.—Lewis, Louise Peters. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 71. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 983. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 28, 1949. Vetoed Oct. 12, 1949. Bill and message referred to Committee on the Judiciary Oct. 13, 1949.
- H. R. 684.—Gordon, Benjamin. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 72. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949.

No.

- H. R. 688.—Reilly, John P. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 281. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 382. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved May 31, 1949. Private Law No. 75.
- H. R. 691.—Fontenot, Lawrence. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 5, 1949; Report No. 390. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 702. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 216.
- H. R. 692.—Thompson, Joseph. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 282. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 348. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved June 1, 1949. Private Law No. 80.
- H. R. 695.—Railey, Mrs. Mary A. Reported from Judiciary July 25, 1949; Report No. 1111. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 984. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Private Law No. 295.
- H. R. 697.—Poorvu, Samuel W. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 57. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate June 1, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1773. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 23, 1950. Private Law No. 568.
- H. R. 701.—Calcutt, Dolan. Reported from Judiciary May 18, 1949; Report No. 608. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949.
- H. R. 702.—Plunkett, Mrs. Ethel N. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950; Report No. 1917. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2123. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 724.
- H. R. 703.—Foxworth, Mrs. Oteein. Reported from Judiciary May 5, 1949; Report No. 522. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 578. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Vetoed July 19, 1949. Bill and message referred to Committee on the Judiciary July 19, 1949.
- H. R. 709.—General Engineering & Dry Dock Corp.
 Reported from Judiciary Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 178. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 528. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 146.

- H. R. 711.—Dilnot, Mrs. Margaret Gregg. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 17, 1949; Report No. 135.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Apr. 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 245. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 43.
- H. R. 714.—Ten Wolde, Pieter Cornelis. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 13, 1950; Report No. 1623. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1617. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 597.
- H. R. 715.—Uribe, Manuel. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1220. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1458. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 439.
- H. R. 716.—Potter, Mark H. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 25, 1949; Report No. 461. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate June 13, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 492. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 124.
- H. R. 717.—O'Connell, Groover. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 25, 1949; Report No. 462. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate June 6, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 453. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 25, 1949. Private Law No. 118
- H. R. 718.—Yerxa, Gertrude O., et al. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 29, 1949; Report No. 339. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949.
- H. R. 729.—O'Neil, John J. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 21, 1949; Report No. 152. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949. Judiciary; Report No. 178. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Private Law No. 29.
- H. R. 731.—Flynn, James. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 7, 1949; Report No. 223. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949.
- H. R. 733.—Haegele, Frank. Reported from Judiciary July 25, 1949; Report No. 1112. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 985. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 29, 1949. Approved Oct. 14, 1949. Private Law No. 335.

Index Key and History of Bill

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 734.—Enos, Curtis R. Reported from Judiciary June 28, 1949; Report No. 923. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 867. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 317.
- H. R. 735.—Hubbard Phil H. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 9, 1949, Report No. 232. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate June 6, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 454. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 132.
- H. R. 737.—Patterson, Sam. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 283. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949.
- H. R. 738.—Davis, Mrs. Minerva C. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 179. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 383. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved June 7, 1949. Private Law No. 89.
- H. R. 739.—Harris, Mary Jane. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 73. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 179. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 20.
- H. R. 747.—Hanson, B. John. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No 74. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 180. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 20, 1949. Private Law No. 34.
- H. R. 746.—Michela, August. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 25, 1949; Report No. 463. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Jan. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1227. Passed Senate Feb. 1, 1950. Approved Feb. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 351.
- H. R. 748.—Esposito, Louis. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 26, 1949; Report No. 473. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 763. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 222.
- H. R. 750.—Bertuccioli, Lee F. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 31, 1949; Report No. 357. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949; Reported in Senate June 6, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 468. Passed Senate, amended, June 21, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments June 23, 1949. Approved July 2, 1949. Private Law No. 138.

- H. R. 752.—Gray, Edward, et al. Reported from Judiciary July 7, 1949; Report No. 979. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 986. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 29, 1949. Approved Oct. 11, 1949. Private Law No. 327.
- H. R. 761.—Tremayme, Catherine S. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 299. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 349. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved June 2, 1949. Private Law No. 84.
- H. R. 766.—Galvin, John F. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 9, 1949; Report No. 233. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949.
- H. R. 767.—Spitzer, Eugene. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 75. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949.
- H. R. 773 (S. 307).—Axer, Engelbert. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 7, 1949; Report No. 27. Private Calendar. Laid on table Mar. 1, 1949. S. 307 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 779 (S. 1030).—Federal Tort Claims Act, claims in United States district courts. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 276. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949. In Senate read twice and placed on calendar Apr. 5, 1949. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 11, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Apr. 13, 1949. Approved Apr. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 55.
- H. R. 781.—Alaska, supplies and materials, facilitate.
 Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce Apr. 12, 1949; Report No. 429. Union Calendar.
 Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate June 16, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce, Report No. 512. Passed Senate, amended, June 21; 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 19, 1949. Approved Aug. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 274.
- H. R. 799 (S. 2391).—Weber Basin reclamation project,
 Utah. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 4, 1949;
 Report No. 1186. Union Calendar. Laid on table
 Aug. 15, 1949. S. 2391 passed in lieu.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 807.—Georgia, Chattooga County. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 284; Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 881. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 1, 1949. Public Law No. 282.
- H. R. 829.—Buffalo Rapids irrigation project. Reported from Agriculture Aug. 4, 1949; Report No. 1187. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 19, 1950; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1511. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law 565.
- H. R. 834 (S. 528) (H. Res. 220).—Contract Settlement Act of 1944, fair compensation. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 2, 1949; Report No. 202. Union Calendar. Passed House May 31, 1949. In Senate ordered placed on calendar June 1, 1949. Passed Senate, amended June 21, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments June 29, 1949. Vetoed July 11, 1949. Bill and message referred to Committee on Judiciary July 11, 1949.
- H. R. 848.—Banks for cooperatives, retirement of Government capital. Reported from Agriculture Apr. 14, 1949; Report No. 459. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949.
- H. R. 858 (H. Res. 111) (H. Res. 264).—Fair Labor Standards Act of 1938. Reported from Education and Labor Feb. 15, 1949; Report No. 121. Union Calendar, Rules suspended. Passed House Feb. 21, 1949. Reported in Senate May 18, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 402. Passed Senate, amended, May 23, 1949. Pursuant to H. Res. 264 House agrees to Senate amendments July 14, 1949. Approved July 20, 1949. Public Law No. 177.
- H. R. 874 (S. 130) (H. Res. 481).—Library, public, demonstrations. Reported from Education and Labor Feb. 2, 1950; Report No. 1574. Union Calendar. Failed of passage Mar. 9, 1950.
- H. R. 892.—Recreation, Federal Interagency Committee on. Reported from Public Lands May 16, 1949;
 Report No. 588. Union Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1949.
- H. R. 940 (H. Res. 279).—Alaska, public improvements. Reported from Public Lands June 20, 1949; Report No. 856. Union Calendar. Passed House July 13, 1949. Reported in Senate May 31, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1754. Passed Senate. amended, July 5, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 17, 1950. Approved July 31, 1950. Public Law No. 628.
- H. R. 942.—Alaska mining claims. Reported from Public Lands Feb. 24, 1949; Report No. 161. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1949.

- H. R. 961.—Fisheries, hatchery and rearing ponds, Michigan. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries May 26, 1949; Report No. 690. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949.
- H. R. 967.—El Paso, Tex. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 113. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1949. Reported in Senate May 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 384. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved June 7, 1949. Public Law No. 86.
- H. R. 969 (S. J. Res. 22).—Stamps, commemorative issue, Annapolis. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Mar. 3, 1949; Report No. 208. Union Calendar. Laid on table Mar. 21, 1949.
- H. R. 994.—Indians, Navajo Tribe, funds. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 2, 1949; Report No. 198. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1949.
- H. R. 997 (S. 988).—Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1930, benefits. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 272. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. In Senate. Ordered placed on calendar May 3, 1949. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 19, 1949. Approved Aug. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 267.
- H. R. 1009.—Central Bank of California, et al. Reported from Judiciary May 10, 1949; Report No. 553.
 Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949.
 Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 579.
 Passed Senate July 6, 1949.
 Approved July 13, 1949.
 Private Law No. 147.
- H. R. 1010.—Mok, Mrs. May K., et al. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 7, 1949; Report No. 217. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 246. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 16, 1949. Private Law No. 56.
- H. R. 1011.—Pearl Assurance Co., Ltd., et al. Reported from Judiciary Mar 29, 1949; Report No. 340.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949.
- H. R. 1017.—Whitt, John Aaron. Reported from Judiciary June 14, 1949; Report No. 806. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 764. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 214.

- H. R. 1019.—Ford, George M. Reported from Judiciary June 15, 1949; Report No. 816. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 987. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Vetoed Oct. 11, 1949. Bill and message referred to Committee on the Judiciary Oct. 11, 1949.
- H. R. 1020.—Smitherman, Moody L., et al. Reported from Judiciary July 21, 1949; Report No. 1088. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 988. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct 7, 1949. Private Law No. 299.
- H. R. 1022.—Smith, Alvin. Reported from Judiciary May 17, 1950; Report No. 2069. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1893. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Vetoed Aug. 11, 1950. Bill and message referred to Committee on the Judiciary, Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. R. 1023.—Lillie, Lois E. Reported from Judiciary May 25, 1949; Report No. 671. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 703. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 231.
- H. R. 1024.—Brown, Jacob. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1226. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1318. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 2, 1950. Approved May 10, 1950. Private Law No. 459.
- H. R. 1025 (H. Con. Res. 286).—Massey, Waymon H. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 5, 1949; Report No. 391. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950. Report No. 1308. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Pursuant to H. Con. Res. 286 returned by President Sept. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1036.
- H R. 1026.—Spencer, Susie Lee. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 25, 1950; Report No. 1525. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1412. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 2, 1950. Vetoed May 15, 1950. Bill and message referred to Committee on the Judiciary May 15, 1950.
- H. R. 1028.—Pacho, Edmea. Reported from Judiciary June 22, 1949; Report No. 871. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1181. Passed Senate Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Private Law No. 348.
- H. R. 1029.—Heckenlively, Howard C. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 1, 1949; Report No. 382. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 4, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 326. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 44.

- H. R. 1030.—Howe, Francis. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 1, 1949; Report No. 381. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 4, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs. Report No. 327. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 45.
- H. R. 1033.—MacDonald, Mrs. Ethel Barrington. Reported from Judiciary July 13, 1949; Report No. 1033.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949; Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 989. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 320.
- H. R. 1034.—Jansson Gage Co. Reported from Judiciary June 9, 1949; Report No. 773. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 765.
 Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Vetoed Aug. 23, 1949. Bill and message referred to Committee on the Judiciary Aug. 23, 1949.
- H. R. 1035.—Ryan, Mrs. Ada M. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 17, 1949; Report No. 136. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 247. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 16, 1949. Private Law No. 57.
- H. R. 1036.—Owen, R. C. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 76. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 181. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Vetoed Apr. 21, 1949. Bill and message referred to the Committee on Judiciary Apr. 25, 1949. Report filed on consideration over veto message May 18, 1949. Report No. 611. Passed House over Presidential veto May 18, 1949. Became Private Law No. 277 Sept. 15, 1949.
- H. R. 1037.—Ensler, Samuel and Louis Puccinelli. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 285.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 385.
 Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved May 31, 1949.
 Private Law No. 76.
- H. R. 1038.—Malpas, William Richard Geoffrey. Reported from Judiciary June 22, 1949; Report No. 872. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1618. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 598.
- H. R. 1041.—Esteva, Jeannette and Jesus. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 17, 1949; Report No. 137.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Apr. 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 248. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 46.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 1042.—Wong, Hoy C. Reported from Judiciary May 10, 1949; Report No. 549. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 529. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 14, 1949. Private Law No. 166.
- H. R. 1043.—Cameron, Mrs. Ruth. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 77. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 182. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Private Law No. 30.
- H. R. 1047.—Aero-Bocker Knitting Mills. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1595. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1695. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 547.
- H. R. 1052.—McCarthy, Lawrence G. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 7, 1949; Report No. 28. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 249. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 47.
- H. R. 1053.—Ward, Frank O. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 29, 1949; Report No. 341. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 23, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 413. Passed Senate June 2, 1949. Approved June 13, 1949. Private Law No. 99.
- H. R. 1054.—Riegel Textile Corp. Reported from Judiciary May 19, 1949; Report No. 640. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949.
- H. R. 1055.—Mundy, Agnese R. Reported from Judiciary June 15, 1949; Report No. 817. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 766, Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 217.
- H. R. 1056.—Watson, Robert A. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 286. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Feb. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1259. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 8, 1950. House asks for a conference Aug. 9, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference Aug. 23, 1950. Conference report filed Sept. 21, 1950; Report No. 3122. Senate agrees to conference report Sept. 20, 1950.
- H. R. 1057.—Keith, John, Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 78. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate May 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 386. Passed Senate May 26, 1949. Approved June 7, 1949. Private Law No. 90.

- H. R. 1058.—Lass, Frederick W. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 29, 1949; Report No. 343. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 23, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 414. Passed Senate June 2, 1949. Approved July 17, 1949. Private Law No. 116.
- H. R. 1061.—Green, Bernice. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report Nc. 79. Private Calendar, Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 183. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 21.
- H. R. 1062.—Graus, Lorrayne E. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 29, 1949; Report No. 342. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 23, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 415. Passed Senate June 2, 1949. Approved June 9, 1949. Private Law No. 94.
- H. R. 1065.—Lander, Thomas James. Reported from Judiciary May 24, 1949; Report No. 660. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949 Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 857. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 251.
- H. R. 1066.—Keaton, James Leon. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 80. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 184. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 22.
- H. R. 1069.—Burns, Albert. Reported from Judiciary May 25, 1949; Report No. 672. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 704. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 19, 1949. Private Law No. 234.
- H. R. 1075.—Metts, Harry C. Reported from Judiciary May 25, 1949; Report No. 673. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 705. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 15, 1949. Private Law No. 200.
- H. R. 1076.—Anderson, Jennie Olsen. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 81. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate May 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 387. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved June 3, 1949. Private Law No. 87.
- H. R. 1079.—Magnone, Maria Veltri. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 17, 1949; Report No. 138. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 250. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 48.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

No.

- H. R. 1082.—Bunker Hill Development Corporation.
 Reported from Judiciary Feb. 21 1950; Report No.
 1673. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7,
 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary;
 Report No. 1619. Passed Senate, amended, June 8,
 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 20, 1950. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No.
- H. R. 1093.—Powers, D. Lane, et al. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 82. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949.
- H. R. 1094.—Clark, Nellie M. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 83. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 7, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 222. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 23.
- H. R. 1095.—Pittsburgh Dubois Co. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 84. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate June 1, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1772. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Vetoed Aug. 11, 1950. Bill and message referred to Committee on the Judiciary Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. R. 1096.—Linzay, Mr. and Mrs. James. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 25, 1949; Report No. 464.
 Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate June 6, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 455. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 125.
- H. R. 1097.—Barbre, Edgar. Reported from Judiciary July 25, 1949; Report No. 1113. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 990. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private Law No. 285.
- H. R. 1098.—DeWitt, Andrew Ferdinand, Jr., a minor. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 85. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 350. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved June 2, 1949. Private Law No. 85.
- H. R. 1101.—Malone, Anna, et al. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 9, 1949; Report No. 239. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 251. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 17, 1949. Private Law No. 58.
- H. R. 1103.—Barkle, Meriam. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 8^c. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate June 1, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1756. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 19, 1950. Private Law No. 545.
- H. R. 1105.—Giles, Hazel L. Reported from Judiciary June 28, 1949; Report No. 924. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949.

- H. R. 1106.—Clark, King V. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1227. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 991. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 29, 1949. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 300.
- R. 1109.—Anderson, Phena M. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 1, 1949; Report No. 380. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 4, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 328. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 49.
- H. R. 1110.—Feikema, Ann Irene. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 15, 1950; Report No. 1776. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1696. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 524.
- H. R. 1113 (S. 195).—Stapleton, James A., Ruth Burk, and Mildred Ovren. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 287. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. In Senate read twice and placed on calendar Apr. 6, 1949. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 24.
- H. R. 1116.—Mexican Fibre & Twine Co., Inc. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 180. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 530. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 148.
- H. R. 1121.—Holman, Adolphus M. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 181. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949.
- H. R. 1123.—Mayfield, Mrs. Florence. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 25, 1949; Report No. 465. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate June 2, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 445. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 126.
- H. R. 1124.—Lambert, Lee Freddie. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1701. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1697. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 505.
- H. R. 1125.—Wagner, Ellis C. and Barbara P. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 25, 1949; Report No. 466.
 Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate June 6, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 456. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 127.
- H. R. 1127.—Saarelainen, Sirkka Siiri. Reported from Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported from Senate July 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 630. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Approved Aug. 4, 1949. Private Law No. 187.

No.

- H. R. 1130.—Mussbach, Hanna. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2379. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
- H. R. 1131.—Girdley, James Fred. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 29, 1949; Report No. 344. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 531. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Vetoed July 19, 1949. Bill and message referred to Committee on the Judiciary July 19, 1949.
- H. R. 1132.—Slocum, Mabel H. Reported from Judiciary May 18, 1949; Report No. 609. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 906. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 9, 1949. Private Law No. 275.
- d. R. 1133.—Pyle, Mrs. Merle Leatherbury and Patricia M. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1642. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 1, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 2499. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments, Sept. 15, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 974.
- H. R. 1136.—Dollar, June C., Reported from Judiciary Apr. 25, 1949; Report No. 467. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate June 13, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 493. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 30, 1949. Private Law No. 137.
- H. R. 1137.—Greenwood, J. W., Jr. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 87. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 725. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 12, 1949. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 232.
- H. R. 1140.—Alaska, salmon fisheries. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Mar. 28, 1949; Report No. 330. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949.
- H. R. 1151.—Army, noncommissioned officers. Reported from Armed Services Jan. 31, 1950; Report No. 1570. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 6, 1950. Reported in Senate Feb. 23, 1950; Report No. 1279. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 15, 1950. Approved May 22, 1950. Public Law No. 519.
- H. R. 1154.—Postal Service, Los Angeles. Reported from Public Works June 6, 1949; Report No. 727.
 Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 750. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Public Law No. 238.
- 11. R. 1158.—Marfa, Tex., lands. Reported from Expenditures in the Executive Departments Apr. 7, 1949; Report No. 407. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate May 27, 1949: Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 429. Passed Senate June 2, 1949. Approved June 13, 1949. Public Law No. 101.

- H. R. 1161 (H. Res. 305).—National banks, consolidation. Reported from Banking and Currency July 20, 1949; Report No. 1083. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 3, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 23, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 1104. Passed Senate Aug. 8, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 706.
- H. R. 1164.—McCorvey, H. M. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 88. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 7, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 223. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 25.
- H. R. 1169.—Schwartz, Mrs. Marion T. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 89. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 7, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 228. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 11, 1949. House asks for a conference Apr. 14, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference Apr. 25, 1949. Conference report filed June 20, 1950; Report No. 2286. Senate agrees to conference report June 22, 1950. House agrees to conference report June 30, 1950. Approved July 12, 1950. Private Law No. 644.
- H. R. 1170.—Kandy, Mrs. John. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 13, 1950; Report No. 1624. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1620. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 525.
- H. R. 1173.—Peters, Florence Bryant and E. B. Reported from Judiciary May 5, 1949; Report No. 523.
 Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949.
 Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 532. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 149.
- H. R. 1175.—Arena, Mrs. Corrina. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1828. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950.
- H. R. 1176.—Hann, Mr. and Mrs. Leroy. Reported from Judiciary; Report No. 90. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 7, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 224. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 26.
- H. R. 1185.—National Safety Council. Reported from Judiciary Sept. 29, 1949; Report No. 1357. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 3, 1949.
- H. R. 1188 (S. 3555).—District of Columbia, Board of Registration for Professional Engineers. Reported from District of Columbia Aug. 26, 1950; Report No. 3006. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 28, 1950.
- H. R. 1211.—Trade Agreements Extension Act of 1949.
 Reported from Ways and Means Feb. 4, 1949; Report No. 19. Minority report, pt. II. Union Calendar.
 Passed House Feb. 9, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 11, 1949. Finance; Report No. 107. Passed Senate Sept. 15, 1949. Approved Sept. 26, 1949.
 Public Law No. 307.
- H. R. 1222.—Fisheries, Washington, exchange of facilities. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Mar. 25, 1949; Report No. 320. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate May 26, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 419. Passed Senate June 2, 1949. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 89.

No.

- H. R. 1242 (S. 314).—Robinson Remount Station.
 Reported from Agriculture May 19, 1949; Report No. 632. Union Calendar. Laid on table June 6, 1949.
 S. 314 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 1243.—Hatch Act, amend, penalty. Reported from House Administration Feb. 7, 1949; Report No. 21. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 9, 1949. Reported in Senate June 2, 1949; Rules and Administration; Report No. 436. Passed Senate, amended, Jan. 19, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Jan. 19, 1950. House agrees to a conference Jan. 26, 1950. Conference report filed May 3, 1950; Report No. 2004. House agrees to conference report May 4, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report June 21, 1950. Vetoed June 30, 1950. Bill and message referred to Committee on House Administration June 30, 1950.
- H. R. 1252.—Legislative Reorganization Act of 1946, professional staffs. Reported from House Administration Jan. 25, 1949; Report No. 5. Passed House Jan. 25, 1949. Reported in Senate Feb. 10, 1949; Rules and Administration; Report No. 54. Passed Senate Feb. 21, 1949. Approved Feb. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 8.
- H. R. 1271.—Lawson, Carl E., and Fireman's Fund Indemnity Co. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 91. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 7, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 235. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 11, 1949. House asks for a conference Apr. 13, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference Apr. 25, 1949. Conference report filed Aug. 25, 1950. Report No. 2999. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 25, 1950. House agrees to conference report Aug. 31, 1950. Approved Sept. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 955.
- H. R. 1272.—Seeley, Edward A. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 7, 1950; Report No. 1736. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1621. Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 548.
- II. R. 1275.—Helman, Anna. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 18, 1950; Report No. 1489. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1622. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 526.
- H. R. 1276.—Londinsky, Ida. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 182. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949.
- H. R. 1277.—Sherman, Mary Jane. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 7, 1950; Report No. 1737. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950.
- H. R. 1279.—Hampton, George. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 92. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 1, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 824. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 18, 1949. Approved Aug. 31, 1949. Private Law No. 249.

- H. R. 1280.—Estes, Mrs. Judge E. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 93. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 7, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 225. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 27.
- H. R. 1281.—Schroeder, Leslie Paul. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 1, 1949; Report No. 379. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 4, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 329. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 50.
- H. R. 1282.—Robertson, Mrs. T. A. Reported from Judiciary May 25, 1949; Report No. 674. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 767. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Vetoed Aug. 23, 1949. Bill and message referred to Committee on the Judiciary Aug. 23, 1949.
- H. R. 1285.—West, Lena Mae A., minor. Reported from Judiciary May 25, 1949; Report No. 675. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 779. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1949. House asks for a conference Aug. 12, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference Sept. 29, 1949. Conference Report filed May 19, 1950; Report No. 2111. Senate agrees to conference report May 25, 1950. House agrees to conference report June 1, 1950. Approved June 8, 1950. Private Law No. 480.
- H. R. 1286.—Rowland, Elizabeth. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 94. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 7, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 226. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 28.
- H. R. 1288.—Taiyuan, officers and crew of. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 288. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 359. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments July 28, 1949. Approved Aug. 4, 1949. Private Law No. 188.
- H. R. 1289.—Bean, Romulus Oscar, Jr. Reported from Judiciary May 24, 1949; Report No. 661. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949.
- H. R. 1290.—Wulf, Charles W. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1596. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950.
- H. R. 1293.—Franco-Italian Packing Co. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 19, 1950; Report No. 1501. Private Calendar Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate June 1, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1757. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 1, 1950. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 808.
- H. R. 1295.—Cusimano, Mrs. Rosaria. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 25, 1949; Report No. 468. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 1297.—Patton, Alven G. Reported from Judiciary May 10, 1949; Report No. 554. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 533. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 150.
- H. R. 1299.—Patzke, Frank J., et al. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 95. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 360. Passed Senate, amended, May 23, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments May 24, 1949. Approved June 7, 1949. Private Law No. 92.
- H. R. 1300.—Buley, Mrs. Hope Irene. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 96. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 351. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved June 1, 1949. Private Law No. 81.
- H. R. 1303.—Stavropoulos, Dr. Elias, wife and daughter. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 26, 1949; Report No. 474. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate June 6, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 457. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Approved Aug. 4, 1949. Private Law No. 189.
- H. R. 1337.—Alaska, sale of lands to Boy Scouts. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 171. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1949. Reported in Senate May 17, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 401. Passed Senate, amended, May 23, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments June 13, 1949. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 117.
- H. R. 1338.—Fort Brown, Brownsville, Tex. Reported from Expenditures in the Executive Departments Apr. 7, 1949; Report No. 408. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate May 27, 1949; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 430. Passed Senate, amended, June 2, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments June 16, 1949. Approved June 23, 1949. Public Law No. 122.
- H. R. 1354.—Indians, California, payment. Reported from Public Lands June 20, 1949; Report No. 857.
 Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 14, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1341. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 15, 1950. Approved May 24, 1950. Public Law No. 524.
- H. R. 1357 (S. 292).—St. Croix Island, National Monument. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 14, 1949. Report No. 262. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 21, 1949. Passed Senate May 31, 1949. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 87.

60238-81-House Business Cal-9

- H. R. 1360.—Bridge, Rio Grande. Reported from Foreign Affairs Apr. 27, 1949; Report No. 485.
 House Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate July 13, 1949; Foreign Relations; Report No. 660. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 198.
- H. R. 1370 (S. 333).—District of Columbia, Municipal Court judges. Reported from District of Columbia, July 14, 1949; Report No. 1065. Aug. 3, 1949, Supplemental Report Part II. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 13, 1949. In Senate read twice and placed on calendar Oct. 14, 1949. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 369.
- H. R. 1401.—Michigan, Mount Hope Cemetery Association. Reported from Public Lands Feb. 8, 1949; Report No. 33. Union Calendar: Passed House Feb. 21, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 25, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 160. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 11, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendment May 2, 1949. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 57.
- H. R. 1407.—Indians, Bad River Band of Lake Superior Chippewa. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 1, 1949; Report No. 372. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949.
- H. R. 1408.—Indians, Lac Courte Areilles Band.
 Reported from Public Lands Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 273. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949.
- H. R. 1432 (S. 492).—Stamps, commemorative, Alexandria, Va. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Feb. 7, 1949; Report No. 22. Union Calendar. Laid on table Feb. 21, 1949. S. 492 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 1437 (H. Res. 148).—Army and Air Force composition. Reported from Armed Services Feb. 10, 1949: Report No. 64. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 18, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 933. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 27, 1949. House asks for a conference Oct. 3, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference Oct. 3, 1949. Conference report filed June 26, 1950; Report No. 2322. Senate agrees to conference report June 29, 1950. House agrees to conference report June 30, 1950. Approved July 10, 1950. Public Law No. 604.
- H. R. 1446.—Wirth, Conrad L Reported from Judiciary May 31, 1949; Report No. 695. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 907. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 252.
- H. R. 1447.—Roth, Ethel. Reported from Judiciary June 22, 1949; Report No. 873. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 992. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Private Law 321.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 1452.—Crozat, A. J., Jr. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 97. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949.
- H. R. 1458.—Gregory, Joseph R. Reported from Judiciary June 15, 1949; Report No. 831. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 993. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 29, 1949. Approved Oct. 12, 1949. Private Law No. 331.
- H. R. 1459.—Raymond, E. Neill Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 98. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 768. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Private Law No. 210.
- H. R. 1460.—Mapelli, Mrs. Silvia. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 17, 1949; Report No. 139. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 252. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 17, 1949. Private Law No. 59.
- H. R. 1461.—Houze, Convex Glass Co., L. J. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 99. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949.
- H. R. 1464.—Terry, W. B. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1598. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950.
- H. R. 1466.—Kim, Daniel. Reported from Judiciary May 31, 1949; Report No. 703. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported in Senate July 8, 1949; Judiciary. Report No. 631. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1949; House agrees to Senate amendments July 28, 1949. Approved Aug. 8, 1949. Private Law No. 193.
- H. R. 1467.—Troth, Thomas O. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 289. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 292. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 13, 1949. Private Law No. 41.
- H. R. 1468.—Smolowitz, Mrs. Anna. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 290. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 292. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 51.
- H. R. 1470.—Delahanty, James F. Reported from Judiciary May 5, 1949; Report No. 524. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 534. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 151.
- H. R. 1471.—Smoot, E. La Ree. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 100. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate May 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 388. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Vetoed June 7, 1949. Bill and message referred to Committee on the Judiciary June 7, 1949.

- H. R. 1472.—Olympic Hotel. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 5, 1949; Report No. 392. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate June 2, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 446. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments July 28, 1949. Approved Aug. 9, 1949. Private Law No. 196.
- H. R. 1474.—Viera, Miguel. Reported from Judiciary July 7, 1949; Report No. 980. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 994. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 29, 1949. Approved Oct. 14, 1949. Private Law No. 336.
- H. R. 1479.—Driscoll, Michael A. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 25, 1950; Report No. 1526. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950.
- H. R. 1481.—Zaffareni, Julius. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 25, 1950; Report No. 1527. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1459. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Vetoed May 3, 1950. Bill and message referred to Committee on the Judiciary May 3, 1950.
- H. R. 1482.—Marshall, Frances L. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1829. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate June 1, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1758. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 506.
- H. R. 1484.—Capodanno, Mrs. Mary, et al. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 3, 1949; Report No. 1172.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 995. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 301.
- H. R. 1485.—Lisitano, Josephine. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 8, 1949; Report No. 1206. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949.
- H. R. 1487.—Falco, Lt. (SG) Giacomo. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 31, 1950; Report No. 1555.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1413. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 439.
- H. R. 1489.—Matthews, James I. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 101. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 294. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 17, 1949. Private Law No. 62.
- H. R. 1490.—Saladino, Arthur F. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 102. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949.
- H. R. 1492.—Lindquist, Harold L. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 8, 1950; Report No. 1746. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1698. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 507.
- H. R. 1493.—Howell, Cecil I.. Reported from Judiciary June 15, 1949; Report No. 818. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949.

No.

- H. R. 1496.—Ryuaard, Mrs. Thelma Lee. Reported from Judiciary May 5, 1949; Report No. 525. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 535. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 152.
- H. R. 1497.—Wood, Ralph A. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 29, 1949; Report No. 345. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 23, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 416. Passed Senate June 2, 1949. Approved June 10, 1949. Private Law No. 95.
- H. R. 1499.—Jackson, John K. Reported from Judiciary May 18, 1949; Report No. 594. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949.
- H. R. 1500.—Guanapoulas, Mrs. Barbara. Reported from Judiciary June 21, 1950; Report No. 2290. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2432. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 15, 1950. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1037.
- H. R. 1501.—Ammirato, Rose Mary, a minor. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 103. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 190. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 11, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Apr. 13, 1949. Approved Apr. 16, 1949. Private Law No. 16.
- H. R. 1503.—Washington, George. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2400. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2536. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1038.
- H. R. 1505.—Warren, Harry. Reported from Judiciary May 31, 1949; Report No. 696. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 780. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 12, 1949. Approved Aug. 26, 1949. Private Law No. 246.
- H. R. 1508.—Drozd, Peter. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 17, 1949; Report No. 140. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 253. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 52.
- H. R. 1509 (S. 198).—San Francisco, Calif. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 114.
 Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1949.
- H. R. 1516.—Postal service, custodial service. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service June 24, 1949; Report No. 904. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 2, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 829. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Public Law No. 257.
- H. R. 1579.—House of Representatives, printing, hearings and other documents, limitation. Reported from House Administration Mar. 14, 1949; Report No. 259. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 14, 1949. Passed Senate Apr. 14, 1949. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 44.
- H. R. 1585.—Mullin, Leilah begum Alaoui. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2401. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2288. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 890.

- H. R. 1586.—Trautwein, Harold E. Reported from Judiciary June 21, 1950; Report No. 2291. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2348. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 23, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 25, 1950. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 941.
- H. R. 1591.—Tellekamp, Bram B. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 7, 1949; Report No. 218. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 254. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 17, 1949. Private Law No. 60.
- H. R. 1592.—Amundsen, Howard R. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 25, 1949; Report No. 469. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949.
- H. R. 1597.—Cline, Hal W. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 104. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 352. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved June 7, 1949. Private Law No. 93
- H. R. 1598.—Sullivan, D. A., & Sons, Inc. Reported from Judiciary May 25, 1949; Report No. 676. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949.
- H. R. 1599.—Preece, Mary T. Maloney. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Feb. 21, 1949; Report No. 154. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949.
- H. R. 1600.—Schilbred, Gustav. Reported from Judiciary July 21, 1949; Report No. 1089. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1460. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved May 1, 1950. Private Law No. 446.
- H. R. 1601.—La Fayette Brewery, Inc. Reported from Judiciary June 14, 1949; Report No. 805. Pr vare Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2465. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 15, 1950. Pocket veto Sept. 30, 1950.
- H. R. 1602.—Grunstein, Ben. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 105. Privat-Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1623. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 527.
- H. R. 1603 (S. Res. 317).—Gardner, Walker P. Reported from Judiciary May 19, 1949; Report No. 641. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949.
- H. R. 1604.—Breining Bros., Inc. Reported from Judiciary May 19, 1949; Report No. 642. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 781. Passed Senate amended, Aug. 9, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 12, 1949. Approved Aug. 24 1949. Private Law No. 244.
- H. R. 1606.—Auf der Heide-Aragona, Inc. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1643.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950.
 Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1804. Passed Senate, amended, June 16, 1950.
 House agrees to Senate amendments June 22, 1950.
 Approved July 6, 1950. Private Law No. 643.

Index Key and History of Bill

- H. R. 1609.—Westly, Arne Gordon. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 1, 1950; Report No. 1725. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1699. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950. Approved June 27, 1950. Private Law No. 595.
- H. R. 1611.—Miller, Walter E. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2380. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2289. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 891.
- H. R. 1616.—Ayres, S. L., Co., Inc. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2381. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2290. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 892.
- H. R. 1618.—MacKenzie, Kenneth J. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2382. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2194. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 817.
- H. R. 1619.—St. Elizabeth Hospital, Yakima, Wash.
 Reported from Judiciary May 5, 1949; Report No.
 526. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 706. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 218.
- H. R. 1620.—Bridge, Robert E., and Leslie E. Ensign.
 Reported from Judiciary May 5, 1949; Report No. 527. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 870. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct 5, 1949. Private Law No. 286.
- H. R. 1624.—Bakken, Harris A. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 7, 1950; Report No. 1738. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950.
- H. R. 1625.—Kono, Christine. Reported from Judiciary May 31, 1949; Report No. 704. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported in Senate July 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 632. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments July 28, 1949. Approved Aug. 3, 1949. Private Law No. 184.
- H. R. 1626.—Hiel, Mrs. A. H. Reported from Judiciary Mar 23, 1950; Report No. 1830. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1973. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 680.
- H. R. 1627.—Lazareevich, Filip Nicola. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1817.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1700. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 549.
- H. R. 1629.—Grigorieff, Kira and Nina. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 17, 1949; Report No. 141.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Apr. 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 255. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 19, 1949. Private Law No. 65.

- H. R. 1631.—O'Mara, John J. Reported from Judiciary July 7, 1949; Report No. 981. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 858. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 253.
- H. R. 1637.—Fruman, Mrs. Dora. Reported from Judiciary May 24, 1949; Report No. 662. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 996. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Oct. 13, 1949. Approved Oct. 25 1949. Private Law No. 339.
- H. R. 1638.—Hoover, Warren P. Reported from Judiciary June 30, 1950; Report No. 2461. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
- H. R. 1660 (S. 547) (H. Res. 73) Prices, stabilization of, amend. Reported from Banking and Currency Jan. 2, 1949; Report No. 8. Union Calendar. Laid on table Feb. 2, 1949. S. 547 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 1661 (S. 548) (H. Res. 97).—Export Control Act of 1949. Reported from Banking and Currency Feb. 4, 1949; Report No. 18. Union Calendar. Laid on table Feb. 17, 1949. S. 548 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 1662.—Rainier National Park Co. Reported from Public Lands July 24, 1950; Report No. 2721.
 Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 28, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2448. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 800.
- H. R. 1666.—Symms, Maurice J. Reported from Judiciary July 7, 1949; Report No. 982. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 997. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 302.
- H. R. 1672.—Phillips, Jack. Reported from Judiciary May 24, 1949; Report No. 663. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 707. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 303.
- H. R. 1676.—Bates, Thomas M. Reported from Judiciary May 5, 1949; Report No. 528. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 536. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 153.
- H. R. 1679.—Hull, Mrs. Skio Takayama. Reported from Judiciary June 22, 1949; Report No. 874.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 1, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 822. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 223.
- H. R. 1689 (S. 498) (H. Res. 274).—Government agencies, heads and assistant heads, salary increase. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service May 9, 1949; Report No. 535. Union Calendar. Passed House July 8, 1949. In Senate, ordered placed on calendar July 11, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 9, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 882. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 29, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Sept. 29, 1949. House agrees to a conference Oct. 3, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 11, 1949; Report No. 1411. House agrees to conference report Oct. 13, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 14, 1949 Approved Oct. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 359.

No.

- H. R. 1694.—Federal reclamation projects. Reported from Public Lands May 16, 1949; Report No. 589.
 Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Reported in Senate June 14, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 501. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 335.
- H. R. 1697.—Butler, Mildred. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1644. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1805. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 785.
- H. R. 1699.—Kraus, William. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1599. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1461. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 415.
- H. R. 1700.—Eddy, Ezra Butler, et al. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 7, 1949; Report No. 29. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949.
- H. R. 1701.—Meinn, Mrs. Vesta, and Mrs. Edna Williams. Reported from Judiciary May 31, 1949; Report No. 697. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 859. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7 1949. Private Law No. 254.
- H. R. 1720 (S. 1891).—Montana, conveyance of land.
 Reported from Public Lands May 10, 1949; Report No. 558. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949. Reported in Senate July 20, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 736. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 16. 1949. Public Law No. 232.
- H. R. 1726.—City of Hot Springs, National Park, Ark. Reported from Public Lands June 20, 1949; Report No. 858. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 17, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1500. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 483.
- H. R. 1731 (H. Res. 138).—Housing and Rent Act of 1947, extend. Reported from Banking and Currency Mar. 5, 1949; Report No. 215; Mar. 9, 1949. Minority views, pt. II. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 17, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 127. Passed Senate, amended, Mar. 23, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Mar. 24, 1949. House agrees to a conference Mar. 24, 1949. Conference report filed Mar. 28, 1949. Report No. 332. Senate agrees to conference report Mar. 29, 1949. House agrees to conference report Mar. 29, 1949. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 31.

- H. R. 1741 (H. Res. 128).—Guided missiles. Reported from Armed Services Feb. 24, 1949; Report No. 158. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 9, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 6, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 216. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 11, 1949. House asks for a conference Apr. 12, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference Apr. 13, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report May 2, 1949. Conference report filed May 3, 1949. Report No. 494. House agrees to conference report May 4, 1949. Approved May 11, 1949. Public Law No. 60.
- H. R. 1746.—Fisheries, restoration and management projects. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries June 29, 1949; Report No. 947. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 11, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 891. Passed Senate, amended. Aug. 27, 1949. Senate requests return Sept. 22, 1949. Returned to Senate Sept. 26, 1949. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 26, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 27, 1949. Vetoed Oct. 12, 1949. Bill and message referred to Committee on Merchant Marine and Fisheries Oct. 13, 1949.
- H. R. 1749.—Maine, Mount Desert. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2695. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 1753 (S. 576).—Indians, lands, sale. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 5, 1949; Report No. 388. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949.
- H. R. 1754.—Mining claims, suspension of annual assessment. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 14, 1949. Report No. 446. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate May 19, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 404. Passed Senate, amended, May 23, 1949. House asks for a conference May 27, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference May 31, 1949. Conference report filed June 8, 1949; Report No. 764. Senate agrees to conference report June 8, 1949. House agrees to conference report June 8, 1949. Approved June 17, 1949. Public Law No. 107.
- H. R. 1755.—Indians, Chippewa Red Lake Band, payment. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 2, 1949; Report No. 199. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 22, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 136. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 53.
- H. R. 1757.—District of Columbia, Rent Act, extend.
 Reported from District of Columbia Mar. 9, 1949;
 Report No. 237. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 21, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Mar. 22, 1949;
 District of Columbia; Report No. 139. Passed Senate, amended, Mar. 29, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Mar. 29, 1949. House agrees to a conference Mar. 30, 1949. Conference report filed Apr. 8, 1949.
 Report No. 415. House agrees to conference report Apr. 8, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Apr. 13, 1949. Approved Apr. 19, 1949.
 Public Law No. 45.

Ī

Index Key and History of Bill

HOUSE BILLS—Continued

- H. R. 1758 (S. 1498) (H. Res. 310).—Natural Gas Act, Federal Power Commission. Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce July 28, 1949; Report No. 1140. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 5, 1949. In Senate, ordered placed on calendar Aug. 8, 1949. Passed Senate, amended, Mar 29, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Mar. 29, 1950. Pursuant to H. Res. 531. House agrees to Senate amendments Mar. 31, 1950. Vetoed Apr. 15, 1950. Bill and message referred to Committee on Interstate and Foreign Commerce Apr. 18, 1950.
- H. R. 1771 (S. 525).—Public Works, loans for. Reported from Public Works June 6, 1949; Report No. 728. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 135.
- H. R. 1782.—Grissinger, Elwood. Reported from Judiciary June 14, 1949; Report No. 807 Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949.
- H. R. 1789.—Shelby Shoe Co. of Salem, Mass. Reported from Judiciary May 22, 1950; Report No. 2119.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Dec. 15, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2637.
- H. R. 1790.—Alaska, Dale, Ford J. Reported from Public Lands May 12, 1949; Report No. 579. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 9, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 884. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 8, 1949. Private Law No. 272.
- H. R. 1791.—Diamond, Raleigh B. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 7, 1949; Report No. 222. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949.
- H. R. 1792.—Ader, Charles E. Reported from Judiciary June 15, 1949; Report No. 819. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 860. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 255.
- H. R. 1794.—Cohen, Goldman & Co., Inc. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 106.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 998. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 322.
- H. R. 1795.—Lewyt Corp. Reported from Judiciary June 14, 1949; Report No. 808. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949.
- H. R. 1799.—Ornstein, Dr. Jacob. Reported from Judiciary July 7, 1949; Report No. 983. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Report No. 2393. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Pocket veto Sept. 28, 1950.
- H. R. 1800.—Giroux, Howard E. Reported from Judiciary July 26, 1949; Report No. 1130. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 999. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private Law No. 287.

- H. R. 1813.—Woolf, Edward. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 58. Private Calendar Passed House Mar. 1, 1949.
- H. R. 1814.—Newmark, Caroline M. and Melville Moritz. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 24, 1950; Report No. 1842. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950.
- H. R. 1817.—Mongrain, Mrs. Rose A. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1702. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1624. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950.
- H. R. 1823.—Coast Guard, Women's Reserve. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Mar. 3, 1949; Report No. 203. Union Calendar. Recommitted Apr. 4, 1949.
- H. R. 1824.—Coast Guard, civilian employees, service credit. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Mar. 3, 1949; Report No. 204. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 21, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 24, 1948; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; merce; Report No. 954. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 21, 1949. Approved Sept. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 308.
- H. R. 1837.—Nationality Act of 1940, typographica error, correct. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 12 1949; Report No. 432. House Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate June 13, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 494. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 140.
- H. R. 1854.—Hadfield, Kenneth Everard. Reported from Judiciary May 25, 1950; Report No. 2126.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1974. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 734.
- H. R. 1855.—Nadasdi, Louis. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 24, 1950; Report No. 1843. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950.
- H. R. 1857.—Pereira, Josephine. Reported from Judiciary June 14, 1949; Report No. 809. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 769. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 15, 1949. Private Law No. 201.
- H. R. 1858.—Wilson, John Waipa. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 5, 1949; Report No. 393. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate June 13, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 495. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 133.

Index Key and History of Bill

No.

Index Key and History of Bill

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 1860.—Takumi, Kenji. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2676. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2394. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 964.
- H. R. 1861.—Wong, Elizabeth and Lawrence. Reported from Judiciary June 22, 1949; Report No. 875.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1462.
 Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Apr. 25, 1950. Approved May 4, 1950.
 Private Law No. 449.
- H. R. 1862.—Miyamoto, Mrs. Walter K. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 17, 1950; Report No. 1483.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1414. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950.
 House agrees to Senate amendments Apr. 25, 1950.
 Approved May 4, 1950. Private Law No. 450.
- H. R. 1863.—Cowell, Frederick C. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 24, 1950; Report No. 1844. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950.
- H. R. 1864.—Higa, Mitsuo, a minor. Reported from Judiciary June 28, 1949; Report No. 925. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1000. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 29, 1949. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 304.
- H. R. 1866.—Evangelista, Honorio Canciller. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 7, 1950; Report No. 1578.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950.
 Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1625. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 508.
- H. R. 1870.—Richard, Doris Marie. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 59. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 120. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Approved Mar. 26, 1949. Private Law No. 10.
- H. R. 1871.—Flint, Hilde. Reported from Judiciary July 21, 1949; Report No. 1097. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1463. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 440.
- H. R. 1874.—Mahoney, John W., Charles Sorenson, et al. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 291. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2354. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 23, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 25, 1950. Approved Sept. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 931.
- H. R. 1875.—Kolesnikoff, Peter E. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 292. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949.
- H. R. 1876.—Elzingre, Ralph Martin. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 7, 1949; Report No. 219. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 256. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 53.

- H. R. 1878.—Pond, Ben Luke, et al. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 21, 1949; Report No. 153. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 257. Passed Senate June 2, 1949. Approved June 10, 1949. Private Law No. 96.
- H. R. 1892.—Montana, Lake County, patent in fee to certain lands. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 1, 1949; Report No. 373. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 666. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 11, 1949. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 245.
- H. R. 1920.—Columbia Basin Project Act, State lands. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 14, 1949. Report No. 449. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 30, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2498. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 14, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 851.
- H. R. 1922.—Reclamation Project Act of 1939, easements and rights-of-way. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 14, 1949; Report No. 450. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949. Reported in Senate July 10, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1942. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 713.
- H. R. 1941.—National Service Life Insurance, parent definition. Reported from Veterans' Affairs Jan. 24, 1950; Report No. 1510. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 6, 1950.
- H. R. 1950.—Foreign Economic Administration, Consultants of Technical Industrial Intelligence Committee. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 173. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1949. Reported in Senate July 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 633. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 29, 1949. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 334.
- H. R. 1953 (S. 635).—Witnesses in U. S. courts and before United States Commissioner. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 13, 1949; Report No. 437. Union Calendar. Laid on table. S. 635 passed in lieu May 2 1949.
- H. R. 1959.—Allegheny, Pa. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 115. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 185. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 48,

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 1975 (S. 584).—Raff, Rudolf A. V. Reported from Judiciary May 31, 1949; Report No. 705.
 Private Calendar. Laid on table June 7, 1949. S. 584 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 1976.—Flathead Indian Reservation, Mont., sale of land. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 1, 1949; Report No. 378. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 22, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 945. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 22, 1949. Approved Oct. 1, 1949. Private Law No. 279.
- H. R. 1979.—Tuck, Soo Hoo Yet. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1949; Report No. 943. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 861. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 266.
- H. R. 1981.—McMillan, Carolyn. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 25, 1949; Report No. 470. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate June 13, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 496. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 128.
- H. R. 1983.—Barreras, Edward L. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 107. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 295. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 54.
- H. R. 1988.—Fry, Leslie A. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2383. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2195. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 16, 1950. Private Law No. 816.
- H. R. 1991.—Stewart, Alexander. Reported from Judiciary May 2, 1950; Report No. 1974. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2025. Passed Senate. amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 795.
- H. R. 1993.—Fadem, Samuel. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 7, 1949; Report No. 30. Private Calendar.
 Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 708. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 224.
- H. R. 1997.—Mississippi River Parkway, survey. Reported from Public Lands Feb. 8, 1949; Report No. 35.
 Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate July 20, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 735. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 11, 1949. Approved Aug. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 262.
- H. R. 1998 (S. 166).—Florida, Pinellas County, land description corrected. Reported from Public Lands Feb. 8, 1949. Report No. 34. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 7, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 237. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 46.

- H. R. 2001 (S. 979).—Forest resources, national survey.
 Reported from Agriculture Apr. 14, 1949; Report No. 451. Union Calendar. Laid on table June 20, 1949.
 S. 979 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 2015.—Grand Rapids, Minn., land exchange. Reported from Agriculture Aug. 3, 1949; Report No. 1178. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 8, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 973. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 315.
- H. R. 2020 (S. 1229).—Civil service, retirement annuities. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service May 23, 1949; Report No. 654. Union Calendar. Laid on table June 6, 1949. S. 1229 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 2021.—District of Columbia, Police and Fire Departments. Reported from District of Columbia June 7, 1949; Report No. 753. Union Calendar. Passed House June 13, 1949. Reported in Senate June 22, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 558. Passed Senate, amended, July 6, 1949. House asks for a conference July 14, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference July 15, 1949. Conference report filed July 21, 1949; Report No. 1107. Senate agrees to conference report July 25, 1949. House agrees to conference report July 26, 1949. Approved Aug. 4, 1949. Public Law No. 208.
- H. R. 2023 (H. Res. 168) (H. Res. 457).—Oleomargarine, to remove taxes on. Reported from Agriculture Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 277. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 28, 1949; Finance; Report No. 309. Passed Senate, amended, Jan. 18, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Jan. 18, 1950. Pursuant to H. Res. 457. House agrees to a conference Feb. 2, 1950. Conference report filed Mar. 4, 1950. Report No. 1731. House agrees to conference report Mar. 7, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Mar. 8, 1950. Approved Mar. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 459.
- H. R. 2032 (S. 249) (H. Res. 191).—Labor-Management Relations Act 1947. Reported from Education and Labor Mar. 24, 1949; Report No. 317. Union Calendar. Recommitted May 4, 1949.
- H. R. 2049 (S. 593).—Post Office, employees, relief of certain. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949;
 Report No. 116. Union Calendar. Laid on table Mar. 7, 1949. S. 593 passed in lieu.

Index Key and History of Bill

No. Index Key and History of Bill

HOUSE BILLS—Continued

- H. R. 2056.—District of Columbia, health, healing art, to protect. Reported from District of Columbia Apr. 5, 1949; Report No. 398. House Calendar_House 38
- H. R. 2069.—Bramer, Alton. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 29, 1949; Report No. 346. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949.
- H. R. 2075.—Moore, Frank G. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1228. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1001. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private Law No. 288.
- H. R. 2078.—Brownie, Winston A. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 29, 1949; Report No. 347. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate June 6, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 458. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 129.
- H. R. 2084.—Horikawa, Teiko and Yoshiko. Reported from Judiciary May 31, 1949; Report No. 706.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported in Senate July 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 634. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments July 28, 1949. Approved Aug. 8, 1949. Private Law No. 194.
- H. R. 2087.—Sypho, Joseph T. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 17, 1949; Report No. 1272. Private Calendar. Passed House Oct. 4, 1949.
- H. R. 2089.—Price, William. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 108. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 353. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved June 1, 1949. Private Law No. 77.
- H. R. 2090.—Wooten, Sem, et al. Reported from Judiciary May 24, 1949; Report No. 664. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949.
- H. R. 2091.—McCollum, Jack. Reported from Judiciary June 28, 1949; Report No. 926. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 908. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 256.
- H. R. 2093.—Riedel, Jacob F. Reported from Agriculture Aug. 10, 1950; Report No. 2851. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Reported in Senate Nov. 29, 1950; Agriculture; Report No. 2582. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1073.

- H. R. 2095.—Peel, Kenneth N. Reported from Judiciary June 15, 1949; Report No. 820. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 770. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 908. Approved Aug. 15, 1949. Private Law No. 202.
- H. R. 2101 (H. Res. 110).—District of Columbia, Regional Agricultural Credit Corporation. Reported from Agriculture Feb. 17, 1949; Report No. 142. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 1, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 89. Passed Senate, amended, Mar. 18, 1949. Senate asks for conference Mar. 18, 1949. House agrees to a conference Mar. 24, 1949. Conference report filed Mar. 29, 1949. Report No. 333. House agrees to conference report Mar. 31, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Mar. 31, 1949. Approved Apr. 6, 1949. Public Law No. 38.
- H. R. 2104.—District of Columbia, banks, negotiable instruments. Reported from District of Columbia Apr. 5, 1949; Report No. 399. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate June 22, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 557. Passed Senate, amended, July 6, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments July 14, 1949. Approved July 26, 1949. Public Law No. 189.
- H. R. 2108.—Veterans, husbands defined as dependents in service-connected disabilities. Reported from Veterans' Affairs May 5, 1949; Report No. 511. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949.
- H. R. 2121.—Alaska, school properties. Reported from Public Lands May 26, 1949; Report No. 681.
 Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 2, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2236. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 14, 1950. Approved Aug. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 727.
- H. R. 2166 (S. 48).—Courts, judges, subsistence. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949; Report No. 1244. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949.
 In Senate. Ordered placed on calendar Aug. 16, 1949.
- H. R. 2170.—Indians, Crow Tribe, children, competent members. Reported from Public Lands May 11, 1949; Report No. 567. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 22, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 944. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 8, 1949. Public Law No. 303.
- H. R. 2186.—Railroads, location survey with Canadian and Alaska railroads. Reported from Foreign Affairs Aug. 24, 1949; Report No. 1318. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 24, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 6, 1949; Foreign Relations; Report No. 1131. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 391

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 2196.—Indians, Flathead Indian project. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 24, 1949; Report No. 1313. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 3, 1949. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2152. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 671.
- H. R. 2197 (S. 1890).—Montana, lands for public use purposes. Reported from Public Lands May 10, 1949; Report No. 560. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949. Reported in Senate July 20, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 737. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 11, 1949. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 248.
- H. R. 2203 (H. Res. 189).—Housing, provide for a decennial census of. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Apr. 8, 1949; Report No. 414. Union Calendar. Passed House May 9, 1949.
- H. R. 2214 (H. Res. 247).—Suitland Parkway, Md. Reported from Public Works June 8, 1949; Report No. 767. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House June 20, 1949. Reported in Senate July 22, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 747. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Public Law No. 242.
- H. R. 2216 (H. Res. 131).—National Security Act of 1947, Under Secretary of Defense. Reported from Armed Services Feb. 17, 1949; Report No. 143.
 Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 10, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 104. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Approved Apr. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 36.
- H. R. 2224.—Winona Machine & Foundry Co. Reported from Judiciary May 24, 1949; Report No. 665.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1626. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 23, 1950. Private Law No. 569.
- H. R. 2225.—Buol, William B. Reported from Judiciary May 3, 1950; Report No. 1991. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2014. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 12, 1950. Private Law No. 810.
- H. R. 2226.—Kaminski, Victor C. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 8, 1950; Report No. 1747. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1701. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 600.
- H. R. 2229.—Hayes, John P., et al. Reported from Judiciary May 3, 1950; Report No. 1978. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950.

- H. R. 2230.—Horner, Arthur S., et al. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 25, 1950; Report No. 1528. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1627. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 20, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 637.
- H. R. 2231.—Wright, Marie E. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 3, 1949; Report No. 205. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 296. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 14, 1949. Private Law No. 55.
- H. R. 2232.—Normanson, Mrs. Solveig. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 13, 1950; Report No. 1625. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950.
- H. R. 2233.—Ewa Plantation Co. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 3, 1949; Report No. 206. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1894. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1950. House asks for a conference Aug. 9, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference Aug. 18, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 25, 1950. Report No. 3000. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 25, 1950. House agrees to conference report Aug. 31, 1950. Approved Sept. 13, 1950. Private Law No. 956.
- H. R. 2234.—Senyohl, Gladys J. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 24, 1950; Report No. 1845. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2089. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House asks for a conference July 31, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference Aug. 10, 1950.
- H. R. 2239.—West, W. M. Reported from Judiciary June 28, 1949; Report No. 927. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949, Judiciary; Report No. 771. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 15, 1949. Private Law No. 203.
- H. R. 2249.—Hosinski, Al W. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 183. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 23, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 417. Passed Senate June 2, 1949. Approved June 17, 1949. Private Law No. 117.
- H. R. 2252 (S. 980).—Okutomi, Miss Toshie and Lucht, Orren J. Reported from Judiciary May 11, 1949; Report No. 565. Private Calendar. Objected to and recommitted May 17, 1949.
- H. R. 2253.—Troiel, Arthur. Reported from Judiciary June 14, 1949; Report No. 810. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 772. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 15, 1949. Private Law No. 204.
- H. R. 2256.—Marsiglia, Angelina. Reported from Judiciary July 25, 1949; Report No. 1114. Private Calendar. Objected to and recommitted Aug. 2, 1949. Included in H. R. 7468. Passed House June 6, 1950.

- H. R. 2261.—Ridley, Eva C. Netzley. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 109. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 354. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved June 1, 1949. Private Law No. 82.
- H. R. 2264.—Bolling, C. H. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1831. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1975. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law 796.
- H. R. 2266.—Tutnauer. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1229. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949.
- H. R. 2268.—Weatherly, Forest L. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 21, 1949; Report No. 155. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 355. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved June 1, 1949. Private Law No. 78.
- H. R. 2282.—State Department, Voice of America. Reported from Foreign Affairs Apr. 27, 1949; Report No. 486. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate June 6, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 450. Passed Senate, amended, June 21, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments July 1, 1949. Approved July 9, 1949. Public Law No. 161.
- H. R. 2285.—Copyright, foreign works, relaxation of provisions. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 9, 1949;
 Report No. 238. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate May 16, 1949;
 Judiciary; Report No. 375. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved June 3, 1949. Public Law No. 84.
- H. R. 2290.—Investigations, flooded areas. Reported from House Administration June 22, 1949; Report No. 896. Union Calendar. Passed House June 23, 1949. Reported in Senate July 7, 1949; Rules and Administration; Report No. 617. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 4, 1949. Approved Aug. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 228.
- H. R. 2296.—Agriculture, cooperative forestry programs. Reported from Agriculture May 9, 1949; Report No. 536. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House May 16, 1949. Reported in Senate July 5, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 611. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1949. House asks for a conference Aug. 15, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference Aug. 16, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 13, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 14, 1949; Report No. 1446. House agrees to conference report Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 392.

- H. R. 2313.—Copper, copper-bearing ores, exemption from import tax. Reported from Ways and Means Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 117. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 3, 1949; Finance; Report No. 91. Passed Senate, amended, Mar. 18, 1949. House asks for a conference Mar. 21, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference Mar. 21, 1949. Conference report filed Mar. 24, 1949. Report No. 312. Senate agrees to conference report Mar. 24, 1949. House agrees to conference report Mar. 24, 1949. Approved Mar. 31, 1949. Public Law No. 33.
- H. R. 2325 (S. 790).—Colorado River Basin. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 270. Union Calendar. Laid on table. S. 790 passed in lieu Mar. 23, 1949.
- H. R. 2344.—Miles, Charles W. Reported from Judiciary June 23, 1949; Report No. 880. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 709. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 225.
- H. R. 2349.—Onacewicz, Col. Wlodzimierz. Reported from Judiciary May 10, 1949; Report No. 550. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 537. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 18, 1949. Private Law No. 170.
- H. R. 2350.—Martin, Mrs. Marion M. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2384. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2196. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 18, 1950. Private Law No. 833.
- H. R. 2351.—Sherwood, Alleen L. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 25, 1950; Report No. 1529. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1415. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 2, 1950. Approved May 10, 1950. Private Law No. 460.
- H. R. 2352.—Durbin, Roy. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 110. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949.
- H. R. 2353.—Atkinson, Joel W. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 184. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate June 2, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 447. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 25, 1949. Private Law No. 119.

No.

- H. R. 2360.—Papachristopoulos, Theodore. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 31, 1949; Report No. 358.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 2, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 322. Passed Senate, amended, May 6, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments May 12, 1949. Approved May 19, 1949. Private Law No. 64.
- H. R. 2361 (S. 526).—Reorganization Act of 1949. Reported from Expenditures in the Executive Departments Feb. 7, 1949; Report No. 23. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1949. Passed Senate, amended, May 16, 1949. Senate asks for a conference May 16, 1949; House agrees to a conference May 17, 1949. Conference report filed June 16, 1949; Report No. 843. House agrees to conference report June 16, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report June 16, 1949. Approved June 20, 1949. Public Law No. 109.
- H. R. 2363 (S. J. Res. 42) (H. Res. 124).—Interstate compacts, fisheries. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Feb. 17, 1949; Report No. 148. Union Calendar. Laid on table Mar. 3, 1949. S. J. Res. 42 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 2365.—Chester, Ill. Reported from Judiciary July 22, 1949; Report No. 1108. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1806. Passed Senate Dec. 5, 1950. Approved Dec. 11, 1950. Public Law No. 876.
- H. R. 2369.—International Peace Garden, N. Dak., appropriation. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 31, 1948; Report No. 359. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 27, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1109. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 370.
- H. R. 2373.—Hot Springs National Park. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 9, 1949; Report No. 242. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 21, 1949.
- H. R. 2386.—Experiment station, Reno, Nev. Reported from Public Lands June 14, 1949; Report No. 799. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 17, 1949. Reported in Senate May 15, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1558. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 21, 1950. Public Law No. 568.
- H. R. 2387.—Alaska, Governor to fix certain fees and charges. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 1, 1949;
 Report No. 374. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 21, 1950;
 Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1357.
 Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 15, 1950. Approved May 25, 1950. Public Law No. 526.
- H. R. 2392 (S. 930) (H. Res. 382).—Rural Rehabilitation trust funds. Reported from Agriculture July 8, 1949; Report No. 1003. Union Calendar. Laid on table Mar. 2, 1950. S. 930 passed in lieu.

- H. R. 2401.—California, claim against United States.
 Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2696.
 Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2446.
 Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950.
 Approved Sept. 25, 1950.
 Public Law No. 834.
- H. R. 2402 (S. 829) (H. Res. 96).—War Assets Administration, continue. Reported from Expenditures in the Executive Departments Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 40. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 14, 1949. Passed Senate Feb. 17, 1949. Approved Feb. 21, 1949. Public Law No. 7.
- H. R. 2417.—Eglin Field. Reported from Armed Services May 19, 1949; Report No. 633. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Reported in Senate June 10, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 485. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Approved Aug. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 209.
- H. R. 2418.—Eglin Field Reservation. Reported from Armed Services May 18, 1949; Report No. 622.
 Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949.
 Reported in Senate July 11, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 651. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 28, 1949. Approved Oct. 11, 1949. Public Law No. 345.
- H. R. 2432.—Colville Indian Reservation, Washington.
 Reported from Public Lands May 9, 1949; Report No. 540. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 1, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs. Report No. 826.
- H. R. 2437.—District of Columbia, teachers' salaries.
 Reported from District of Columbia June 7, 1949;
 Report No. 747. Union Calendar. Passed House
 June 13, 1949. Reported in Senate July 7, 1949;
 District of Columbia;
 Report No. 620. Passed Senate
 Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Public
 Law No. 324.
- H. R. 2440.—Public Housing Commissioner, sell suburban projects. Reported from Banking and Currency; Apr. 6, 1949; Report No. 402. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 13, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 29, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 312. Passed Senate, amended, May 6, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments May 10, 1949. Approved May 19, 1949. Public Law No. 65.
- H. R. 2456.—Hales, Charlie. Reported from Judiciary June 9, 1949; Report No. 774. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 773. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 15, 1949. Private Law No. 205

No.

- H. R. 2457.—Morren, Helen. Reported from Judiciary July 21, 1949; Report No. 1103. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1002. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 323.
- H. R. 2462.—Tsuda, Miju Iseri. Reported from Judiciary June 1, 1950; Report No. 2175. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2124. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 735.
- H. R. 2463.—Byvank, Mrs. Florence. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 16, 1949; Report No. 124. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949.
- H. R. 2464.—Correll, Charlie Sylvester. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950; Report No. 1918. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950.
- H. R. 2466.—Pakula, Zygmunt. Reported from Judiciary Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3151. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950.
- H. R. 2471.—Rostow, Walt W. Reported from Judiciary May 31, 1949; Report No. 698. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 909. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 257.
- H. R. 2474.—Blanchard, Frank E. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 16, 1949; Report No. 125. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 356. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Approved Aug. 4, 1949. Private Law No. 190.
- H. R. 2475.—Lewis, Albert M. Reported from Public Lands June 27, 1949; Report No. 915. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 19, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 942. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 258.
- H. R. 2485.—Marine Band, Grand Army of the Republic. Reported from Armed Services Feb. 16, 1949; Report No. 131. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 10, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 105. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Approved Mar. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 24.
- H. R. 2501.—Fisheries, shad, and alosa sapidissima. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries May 26, 1949; Report No. 688. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949.
- H. R. 2513.—Bankruptcy Act, subsections d and e. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 16, 1949; Report No. 133. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 21 1949. Reported in Senate Dec. 21, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2697.

- H. R. 2514.—Homestead entrymen, aid for. Reported from Agriculture Apr. 26, 1949; Report No. 478.
 Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 8, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 975. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Oct. 6, 1949. Approved Oct. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 361.
- H. R. 2517.—Palm Beach County, Fla. Reported from Public Lands June 20, 1949; Report No. 849.
 Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 17, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 930. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949.
 Public Law No. 371.
- H. R. 2530.—Frazer, James R. Reported from Judiciary June 14, 1949; Report No. 811. Priva'e Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949.
- H. R. 2535.—Marshall, Samuel J. D. Reported from Judiciary May 3, 1950; Report No. 1979. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1895. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 696.
- H. R. 2538.—Missouri Basin project, Angostura unit. Reported from Agriculture July 22, 1949; Report No. 1109. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 8, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 977. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 337.
- H. R. 2546 (H. Res. 129).—Air Force, establish air warning and control installations. Reported from Armed Services Feb. 24, 1949; Report No. 159. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 9, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 17, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 126. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Approved Mar. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 30.
- H. R. 2554.—District of Columbia, credit unions, unsecured loans. Reported from District of Columbia Mar. 6, 1950; Report No. 1733. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 13, 1950. Reported in Senate Mar. 16, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 1342. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 484.
- H. R. 2566.—Interstate compacts, Montana, North Dakota, and Wyoming. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 27, 1949; Report No. 488. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate May 17, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 391. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved June 2, 1949. Public Law No. 83.

No.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 2572.—Coast and Geodetic Survey. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries June 29, 1949; Report No. 950. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 677. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Public Law No. 239.
- H. R. 2585.—Tin ores and concentrates. Reported from Ways and Means Oct. 13, 1949; Report No. 1427. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 18, 1949. Reported in Senate Jan. 6, 1950; Finance; Report No. 1205. Passed Senate Feb. 1, 1950. Approved Feb. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 444.
- H. R. 2588.—LeBlanc and C. Riccard. Reported from Public Lands May 9, 1949; Report No. 538. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2142. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 681.
- H. R. 2591.—Parisi, Giovanna, et al. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 15, 1950; Report No. 1777. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1416. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 441.
- H. R. 2592.—White Bear, John. Reported from Public Lands June 14, 1949; Report No. 794. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949.
- H. R. 2594.—Elser, Grace L. Reported from Judiciary July 7. 1949; Report No. 984. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949.—Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 910. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 9, 1949. Private Law No. 276.
- H. R. 2600.—Dunsmore, Ralph. Reported from Judiciary May 25, 1950; Report No. 2136. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950.
- H. R. 2602.—Boyle, John B. Reported from Judiciary June 22, 1949; Report No. 876. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949.—Reported in Senate Aug. 1, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 823. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 226.
- H. R. 2605.—Nunes, John C. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 16, 1949; Report No. 126. Private Calendar Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate May 2, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 319. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 13, 1949. Private Law No. 42.
- H. R. 2608.—Dutton, C. H., Co. Reported from Judiciary June 23, 1949; Report No. 881. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 729. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Private Law No. 211.

- H. R. 2610.—Indians, Sioux. Reported from Public Lands May 31, 1949; Report No. 710. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949.
- H. R. 2619 (H. Res. 259). Federal employees, leave, annual and sick. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service May 23, 1949; Report No. 655. Union Calendar. Passed House June 30, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 31, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 971. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 316.
- H. R. 2626 (S. 713).—District of Columbia, General Accounting Office Building. Reported from Public Works Feb. 15, 1949; Report No. 120. Union Cal-endar. Laid on table Feb. 21, 1949. S. 713 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 2628.—Aiken, Auldon Albert. Reported from Judiciary July 7, 1949; Report No. 985. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 862. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 259.
- H. R. 2631.—Grimaldi, Frank. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 14, 1950; Report No. 1764. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2395. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1009.
- H. R. 2632 (H. Res. 99).—Appropriations, First Deficiency, 1949. Reported from Appropriations Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 111. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 22, House Feb. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 22, 1949; Appropriations; Report No. 138. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 13, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Apr. 13, 1949. House agrees to a conference Apr. 14, 1949. Conference report filed May 16, 1949. Report No. 584. House agrees to conference report May 16, 1949. House recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 1, 2, 5, 6, 12, 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 21, 27, 36, 47, and 66, May 16, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report May 16, 1949. Approved May 24, 1949. Public Law No. 71.
- H. R. 2634.—Alaska, Canadian vessels. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries May 31, 1949; Report No. 713. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 681. Passed Senate amended, Aug. 9, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 12, 1949. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Public Law No. 258.
- H. R. 2660.—Postal service, parking of vehicles. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Feb. 17, 1949; Report No. 144. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 1, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 204.

index Key and History of Bill

No.

Index Key and History of Bill

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

No.

- H. R. 2662.—Federal employees, veterans, time off to attend funerals. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Apr. 8, 1949; Report No. 411. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 5, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 844. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 233.
- H. R. 2663 (H. Res. 130).—Central Intelligence Agency, National Security Act of 1947. Reported from Armed Services Feb. 24, 1949; Report No. 160. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 10, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 106. Passed Senate, amended, May 27, 1949. House asks for a conference June 2, 1949. Senate agrees to conference June 2, 1949. Conference report filed June 6, 1949; Report No. 725. Senate agrees to conference report June 6, 1949. House agrees to conference report June 7, 1949. Approved June 20, 1949. Public Law No. 110.
- H. R. 2672.—War Department personnel and civilian employees, personal property. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 7, 1949; Report No. 227. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 21, 1949.
- H. R. 2678 (S. 805).—Wyoming, mineral leases. Reported from Public Lands June 20, 1949; Report No. 850. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 674. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 317.
- H. R. 2681.—Veterans, pension. Reported from Veterans' Affairs Feb. 16, 1949; Report No. 132. Union Calendar. Recommitted Mar. 24, 1949.
- H. R. 2682 (S. 900) (H. Res. 208).—Commodity Credit Corporation Act, amend. Reported from Banking and Currency Apr. 9, 1949; Report No. 418. Union Calendar. Laid on table May 11, 1949. S. 900 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 2702.—Drummond, Alfred A., et al., mineral rights in State of Oklahoma. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 13, 1949; Report No. 433. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 9, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 885. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 267.

- H. R. 2704.—Wahler, Freda. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 21, 1949; Report No. 156. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 710. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Private Law No. 237.
- H. R. 2705.—Ikeda, Martin Kenneth. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 7, 1950; Report No. 1579. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1628. Passed Senate, amended. June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950. Approved June 26, 1950. Private Law No. 582.
- H. R. 2706.—Dillon, Susie Larvie. Reported from Public Lands June 20, 1949; Report No. 861. Pri-Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 26, 1949; Interior and Insular Insular Affairs, Report No. 960. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 268.
- H. R. 2708.—DeSouza, Joseph, Jr. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 21, 1949; Report No. 157. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 186. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 20, 1949. Private Law No. 32.
- H. R. 2709 (S. 652).—Aoki, Sadae. Reported from Judiciary May 31, 1949; Report No. 707. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. In Senate. Ordered placed on the Calendar June 8, 1949. Passed Senate, amended, June 21, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments June 23, 1949. Approved July 2, 1949. Private Law No. 139.
- H. R. 2710.—Armstrong, Emma. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 29, 1949; Report No. 348. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 297. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 19, 1949. Private Law No. 66.
- H. R. 2719.—Cosson, I. D. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1601. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1478. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 2; 1950. Approved May 10, 1950. Private Law No. 461.
- H. R. 2724.—Indians, competency. Reported from Public Lands June 27, 1949; Report No. 916. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949.

No.

- H. R. 2733.—Canadian River reclamation project.
 Reported from Public Lands July 21, 1949; Report No. 1096. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate July 20, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2110. Passed Senate, amended, Dec. 15, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Dec. 15, 1950. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 898.
- H. R. 2734.—Monopolies and unlawful restraints.
 Reported from Judiciary Aug. 4, 1949; Report No. 1191. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate June 2, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1775. Passed Senate, amended, Dec. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 899.
- H. R. 2736.—Indians, Wisconsin laws. Reported from Public Lands Oct. 3, 1949; Report No. 1362. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 17, 1949.
- H. R. 2737.—Armed services, medal for humane action.
 Passed House May 16, 1949. Reported in Senate May 26, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 425.
 Passed Senate, amended, June 2, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments July 11, 1949. Approved July 20, 1949. Public Law No. 178.
- H. R. 2740.—Fisheries, hatchery, and rearing ponds, Millen, Ga. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries May 26, 1949; Report No. 686. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 679. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 11, 1949. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 249.
- H. R. 2753.—Interior, Department of, homestead loan as to cultivation. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 13, 1949; Report No. 434. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate July 18, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2092. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 639.
- H. R. 2758.—Fisher Brewing Co. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1237. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2490. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 965.
- H. R. 2759 (S. 1152).—Philippine Islands, United States
 High Commissioner. Reported from Judiciary May
 5, 1949; Report No. 529. Private Calendar. Laid on table May 17, 1949.
 S. 1152 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 2765.—Stitely, Reno E. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1602. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950.
- H. R. 2766.—Mulders, Maria Geertriude. Reported from Judiciary Map 3, 1950; Report No. 1992. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950.
- H. R. 2770.—Bankruptcy Act, amend sec. 77, regarding railroads. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 14, 1949; Report_No. 452. Union Calendar__Union 175

- H. R. 2783.—Alpena, Mich., convey land. Reported from Public Lands May 31, 1949; Report No. 711.
 Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 21, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1353. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 15, 1950. Approved May 22, 1950. Public Law No. 520.
- H. R. 2785 (H. Res. 239).—United Nations, international children's emergency fund. Reported from Foreign Affairs May 11, 1949; Report No. 569. Minority views, pt. II. Union Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported in Senate June 28, 1949; Foreign Relations; Report No. 595. Passed Senate, amended, June 30, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments July 6, 1949. Approved July 14, 1949. Public Law No. 170.
- H. R. 2799.—District of Columbia, contract regulating the retent of. Reported from District of Columbia Mar. 8, 1949; Report No. 229. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate July 6, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 614. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Approved Aug. 3, 1949. Public Law No. 204.
- H. R. 2803.—Peterson, Albert J. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 7, 1950; Report No. 1739. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1629. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 20, 1950. Approved June 26, 1950. Private Law No. 583.
- H. R. 2805.—Oettl, John F. Reported from Judiciary June 21, 1950; Report No. 2292. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2197. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 818.
- H. R. 2806.—Juneau, Paul C. Reported from Judiciary June 9, 1949; Report No. 775. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 774. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 15, 1949. Private Law No. 206.
- H. R. 2807.—Powell, Loretta B. Reported from Judiciary June 14, 1949; Report No. 812. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 775. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Private Law No. 229.
- H. R. 2808.—Walker, Grace C. Reported from Judiciary May 17, 1950; Report No. 2070. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 4, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2125. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 797.
- H. R. 2812.—Russian Orthodox Greek Catholic Church of North America. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 11, 1949; Report No. 256. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate May 17, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 398. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved May 27, 1949. Private Law No. 73.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 2820.—Small Tract Act of June 1, 1938, extend.
 Reported from Public Lands Mar. 25, 1949; Report No. 318. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949.
- H. R. 2821.—Recreation Act, liberalize scope of. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 271. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949.
- H. R. 2848 (S. 1087).—Volkov, Leon Nikolaivich.
 Reported from Judiciary June 13, 1949; Report No.
 782. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. In Senate, ordered placed on Calendar June 22, 1949. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 19, 1949. Private Law No. 173.
- H. R. 2850.—Boutant, Denise Simeon. Reported from Judiciary May 10, 1949; Report No. 551.
 Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949.
 Reported in Senate July 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 635. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1949.
 House agrees to Senate amendments July 28, 1949.
 Approved Aug. 8, 1949. Private Law No. 195.
- H. R. 2851.—Sexauer, Carl L. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1703. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2053. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 775.
- H. R. 2853.—Gerard, William, script certificates, Reported from Public Lands Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 186. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 663. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Approved Aug. 3, 1949. Private Law No. 185.
- H. R. 2854 (H. Con. Res. 250).—Noland, Wade H. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 8, 1949; Report No. 1207. Private Calendar. Passed House Oct. 4, 1949 Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1417. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 9, 1950. Pursuant to H. Con. Res. 250 returned by President Aug. 23, 1950. Reenrolled Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 862.
- H. R. 2859.—Alaska, sale of public land in. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 23, 1949; Report No. 308. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate June 7, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 474. Passed Senate, amended, June 21, 1949. House asks for a conference June 24, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference June 28, 1949, Conference report filed Aug. 17, 1949; Report No. 1275. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 17, 1949. House agrees to conference report Aug. 19, 1949. Approved Aug. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 275.

60238—81—House Business Cal——10

- H. R. 2869.—Polson, Mont., drainage system. Reported from Public Lands June 28, 1949; Report No. 932. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 2, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 828. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 255.
- H. R. 2872 (S. 812).—Coconino National Forest, Oak Creek Canyon. Reported from Public Lands May 9, 1949; Report No. 539. Union Calendar. Laid on table May 16, 1949. S. 812 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 2876.—Indians, Eastern Band of Cherokee exchange of lands. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 1, 1949; Report No. 375. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 917. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 338.
- H. R. 2877.—Big Bend National Park. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 3, 1949; Report No. 207. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 21, 1949. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949. Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 667. Passed Senate, amended Aug. 9, 1949. House asks for a conference Aug. 11, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference Aug. 12, 1949. Conference report filed Aug. 17, 1949; Report No. 1276. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 17, 1949. House agrees to conference report Aug. 17, 1949. Approved Aug. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 276.
- H. R. 2886.—District of Columbia, starlings. Reported from District of Columbia Apr. 5, 1949; Report No. 387. House Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate July 29, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 807.
- H. R. 2887.—District of Columbia Architects Registration Act, amend to promote public welfare. Reported from District of Columbia June 19, 1950; Report No. 2277. Union Calendar. Passed House June 26, 1950. Reported in Senate June 29, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 1927. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 28, 1950. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 765.
- H. R. 2895.—Fort Benning Military Reservation.
 Reported from Armed Services Oct. 4, 1949; Report No. 1373. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 14, 1949. Reported in Senate Feb. 3, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1248. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Apr. 26, 1950. Approved May 2, 1950. Public Law No. 496.

No.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 2906.—Farm labor camps, disposition. Reported from Agriculture Apr. 26, 1949; Report No. 481. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate May 17, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 395. Passed Senate May 20. 1949. Approved May 31, 1949. Public Law No. 80.
- H. R 2914.—Taylor Grazing Act, amend. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 1, 1949; Report No. 376. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949.
- H. R. 2919.—High Horse, Paul. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 24, 1949; Report No. 1311. Private Calendar. Passed House Oct. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 14, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1336. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 1, 1950. Approved May 5, 1950. Private Law No. 452.
- H. R. 2920.—Swift Horse, George. Reported from Public Lands June 20, 1949; Report No. 860, Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 26, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 961. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 269.
- H. R. 2921.—Kalcontsakis, Nicholas C. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1949; Report No. 1079.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1007.
 Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949 Approved Oct. 7, 1949.
 Private Law No. 305.
- H. R. 2922.—State Compensation Insurance Fund of California. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 185. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949.
- H. R. 2925.—Hoheisel, Ida. Reported from Judiciary June 15, 1949; Report No. 821. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 711. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 215.
- H. R. 2928.—Konchegul, Dr. Leon L. Reported from Judiciary July 13, 1949: Report No. 1034. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1003. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 12, 1949. Private Law No. 330.
- H. R. 2929.—Manious, Mrs. Dorothy. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1603 Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950.

- H. R. 2931.—Wilson, Frank C. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 5, 1949; Report No. 394. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate May 17, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 399. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Private Law No. 212.
- H. R. 2935.—Betts, Mrs. Benjamin. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 29, 1949; Report No. 349. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949 Reported in Senate Apr. 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 298. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 12, 1949. Private Law No. 39.
- H. R. 2944.—Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1930, survivor benefits. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 274. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate July 15, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 686. Reported in Senate Aug. 2, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 830. Passed Senate, amended Aug. 9, 1949. House asks for a conference Aug. 11, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference Aug. 12, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Sept. 23, 1949. Conference report filed Sept. 26, 1949; Report No. 1339. House agrees to conference report Sept. 29, 1949. Approved Sept. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 310.
- H. R. 2945.—Postal service, rates increased. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Oct. 17, 1949; Report No. 1452. Jan. 31, 1950. Minority views, Pt. II. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 9, 1950.
- H. R. 2960 (H. Res. 267).—Rural Electrification Administration, loans for rural telephone service. Reported from Agriculture Mar. 9, 1949; Report No. 246. Union Calendar. Passed House July 13, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 14, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1071. Passed Senate amended, Oct. 5, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Oct. 5, 1949. House agrees to a conference Oct. 10, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 17, 1949; Report No. 1450. House agrees to conference report Oct. 18, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 423.
- H. R. 2984.—Parker Dam project and Davis Dam project. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 14, 1949;
 Report No. 447 Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1950;
 Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2252.

Index Key and History of Bill

No.

Index Key and History of Bill

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

No.

- H. R. 2989 (H. Res. 185).—Virgin Islands, incorporation. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 22, 1949: Report No. 304. Union Calendar. Passed House May 5, 1949. Reported in Senate June 8, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 477. Passed Senate, amended, June 10, 1949. Senate asks for a conference June 10, 1949. House agrees to a conference June 13, 1949. Conference report filed June 22, 1949; Report No. 870. House agrees to conference report June 23, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report June 23, 1949. Approved June 30, 1949. Public Law No. 149.
- H. R. 3001 (H. Res. 438).—Aliens, admission of ones with certain skills. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 22, 1949; Report No. 1294. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 2, 1950.
- H. R. 3003 (S. 969).—Pomona station, Agriculture Remount Service. Reported from Agriculture May 20, 1949; Report No. 644. Union Calendar. Laid on table May 26, 1949. S. 969 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 3005 (H. Res. 205).—Federal Government, employees, subsistence and mileage. Reported from Expenditures in the Executive Departments Apr. 5, 1949; Report No. 389. Union Calendar. Passed House May 10, 1949. Reported in Senate May 27, 1949; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 428. Passed Senate, amended, June 2, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments June 6, 1949. Approved June 9, 1949. Public Law No. 92.
- H. R. 3007.—Goakes, Harry C. Reported from Judiciary May 3, 1950; Report No. 1980. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1896. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950.
- H. R. 3009.—Basser, Dr. Ali Reza. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 8, 1950; Report No. 1748. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1630. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950. Approved June 26, 1950. Private Law No. 576.
- H. R. 3010.—Parks, Walter E. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1704. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1418. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 430.
- H. R. 3012.—Finklestein, Max L. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2677. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2526. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments, Sept. 15, 1950. Pocket veto Sept. 30, 1950.

- H. R. 3017.—Hunter, Ramon G. and Arthur Nancett. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 25, 1949; Report No. 471.
 Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949.
 Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 580.
 Passed Senate July 6, 1949.
 Approved July 18, 1949.
 Private Law No. 171.
- H. R. 3018.—Fabris, Camilla. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 7, 1950; Report No. 1580. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1702. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950. Approved June 26, 1950. Private Law No. 577.
- H. R. 3043.—Fur research. Reported from Agriculture Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3065. Union Calendar.____Union 1062
- H. R. 3046.—Fisheries, Cape Vincent cultural station. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries May 26, 1949; Report No. 687. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949.
- H. R. 3071.—Morgan County, Ohio. Reported from Public Works July 8, 1949; Report No. 1000. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 19, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 936. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 287.
- H. R. 3077.—Levy, Mrs. Rebecca. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 9, 1949; Report No. 234. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 538. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 154.
- H. R. 3080.—Doss, Earl L. Reported from Judiciary
 Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1645. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950.
- H. R. 3081.—Evans, Mrs. Dorothy M. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 8, 1949; Report No. 1208. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1004. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 29, 1949. Arproved Oct. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 324.
- H. R. 3082.—Appropriations, District of Columbia, 1950. Reported from Appropriations Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 167. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate June 17, 1949; Appropriations; Report No. 517. Passed Senate, amended, June 21, 1949; Senate asks for a conference June 21, 1949. House agrees to a conference June 22, 1949. Conference report filed June 24, 1949; Report No. 900. House agrees to conference report June 24, 1949. House recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 28, 38, and 40; recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 44 and 45, each with an amendment June 24, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report June 24, 1949. Senate agrees to the House amendments to Senate amendments Nos. 44 and 45, June 24, 1949. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 145.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 3083.—Appropriations, Treasury and Post Office, 1950. Reported from Appropriations Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 168. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 3, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 29, 1949; Appropriations; Report No. 310. Passed Senate, amended, May 11, 1949. Senate asks for a conference May 18, 1949. House agrees to a conference May 18, 1949. Conference report filed June 14, 1949; Report No. 815. House agrees to conference report June 15, 1949. House recedes and concurs in Senate amendment No. 49; insists on its disagreement to Senate agrees to conference report June 22, 1949; further insists or its disagreement to Senate amendments Nos. 5, 6, and 7, June 15, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report June 22, 1949; further insists or its disagreement to Senate amendments Nos. 5, 6, and 7 and agrees to a further conference June 23, 1949. Conference report filed June 29, 1949; Report No. 948. House agrees to conference report June 29, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report June 29, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report June 30, 1949. Approved June 30, 1949. Public Law No. 150.
- H. R. 3088.—District of Columbia, employees. Reported from District of Columbia Mar. 31, 1949.
 Report No. 360. Union Calendar. Passed House June 13, 1949.
 Reported in Senate June 21, 1949.
 District of Columbia; Report No. 551. Passed Senate, amended, June 29, 1949. House agreed to Senate amendments June 29, 1949. Approved June 30, 1949. Public Law No. 151.
- H. R. 3105 (S. 493) (H. Res. 479).—Virgin Islands, vocational education. Reported from Education and Labor Feb. 2, 1950; Report No. 1575. Union Calendar. Laid on table Mar. 9, 1950. S. 493 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 3111.—Bankruptcy Act, inaccuracies and ambiguities corrected. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 11, 1949; Report No. 424. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949.
- H. R. 3113 (H. Res. 335).—United States Code, U. S. Tax Court. Reported from Judiciary July 28, 1949; Report No. 1138. Union Calendar......Union 462
- H. R. 3125.—Indians, Chippewa, fees. Reported from Public Lands May 18, 1950; Report No. 2081. Union Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950.

- H. R. 3127.—Gross, Jacob. Reported from Judiciary May 11, 1949; Report No. 566. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 539. Passed Senate, amended, July 6, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments July 8, 1949. Approved July 19, 1949. Private Law No. 175.
- H. R. 3132.—Lamberti, Sergio and Mara. Reported from Judiciary July 3, 1950; Report No. 2470.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2291. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 893.
- H. R. 3138.—Holbert, Arthur, et al. Reported from Judiciary May 10, 1949; Report No. 555.
 Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950.
 Report No. 1309.
 Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950.
 Approved Apr. 28, 1950.
 Private Law No. 429.
- H. R. 3139.—DeHart, James B. Reported from Judiciary June 15, 1949; Report No. 822. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 712. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 219.
- H. R. 3150.—Survey, permit departures from system of the Federal surveying laws. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 15, 1949; Report No. 264. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate Feb. 14, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1271. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 490.
- H. R. 3151.—Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act, amend sees. 502 and 507, drug certification. Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce May 3, 1949. Report No. 499. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949. Reported in Senate June 30, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 600. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Public Law No. 164.
- H. R. 3155.—Florida, Santa Rosa County. Reported from Armed Services May 18, 1949; Report No. 623.
 Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 13, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 1173. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 395.
- H. R. 3169.—Martinez, Agustin Cortes, et al. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 19, 1950; Report No. 1910.
 Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1976.
 Passed Senate July 26, 1950.
 Approved Aug. 8, 1950.
 Private Law No. 767.
- H. R. 3181.—Water facility, loans. Reported from Agriculture Apr. 26, 1949; Report No. 479. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate May 17, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs. Report No. 392. Passed Senate June 2, 1949. Approved June 10, 1949. Public Law No. 99.

No. Index Key and History of Bill

No.

Index Key and History of Bill

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 3191 (H. Res. 265).—Federal Employees Compensation Act, amendments of 1949. Reported from Education and Labor June 6, 1949; Report No. 729. Union Calendar. Passed House June 30, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 4, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 836. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 30, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Sept. 30, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Oct. 6, 1949. Approved Oct. 14, 1949. Public Law No. 357
- H. R. 3193.—Public Utility District 1 of Cowlitz County. Reported from Judiciary July 7, 1949.
 Report No. 986. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 260.
- H. R. 3196.—Alaska, highways and roads, appropriation. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 11, 1949.
 Report No. 423. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949.
- H. R. 3197.—Louisville Marine Hospital. Reported from Public Works July 8, 1949; Report No. 1001.
 Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 19, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 938. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 8, 1949. Public Law No. 304.
- H. R. 3198.—Census Bureau, Federal employees for field work. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Apr. 12, 1949; Report No. 430. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate June 2, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 441. Passed Senate, amended, June 21, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments June 27, 1949. Approved July 6, 1949. Public Law No. 158.
- H. R. 3199 (H. Res. 276).—Poll tax, payment of. Reported from House Administration June 24, 1949; Report No. 912. House Calendar. Passed House July 26, 1949.
- H. R. 3205.—Armed Services, terminal leave pay. Reported from Armed Services Jan. 17, 1950; Report No. 1487. Union Calendar. Passed House Jan. 25, 1950. Reported in Senate Mar. 16, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1348. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 479.
- H. R. 3229.—Federal Alcohol Administration Act, strengthen. Reported from Ways and Means Dec. 18, 1950; Report No. 3206. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 18, 1950.
- H. R. 3234.—Lott, Jesse A. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 9, 1949; Report No. 235. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949.

- H. R. 3247.—District of Columbia, alcoholic beverages.
 Reported from District of Columbia Feb. 15, 1950;
 Report No. 1661. Union Calendar....... Union 658
- H. R. 3252.—Cheek, Mrs. Zelma Inez. Reported from Judiciary July 21, 1949; Report No. 1104. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1005. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Vetoed Oct. 12, 1949. Bill and message referred to Committee on the Judiciary Oct. 13, 1949.
- H. R. 3254.—Gavin, Iva. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 9, 1949; Report No. 236. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1631. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 20, 1950. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 601.
- H. R. 3259.—Abraham Lincoln National Historical Park, Ky., add certain land to. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 23, 1949; Report No. 309. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate May 17, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 393. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved May 27, 1949. Public Law No. 77.
- H. R. 3274.—Georgia, historical properties. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 275, Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 11, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2550. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 801.
- H. R. 3275.—Submarginal lands, sale of certain. Reported from Public Lands June 24, 1949; Report No. 911. Union Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1949.
- H. R. 3278.—Internal Revenue Code, inventories Reported from Ways and Means July 27, 1950; Report No. 2756. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 16, 1950; Finance; Report No. 2366. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 756
- H. R. 3284.—Recreational demonstration projects, to acquire private lands. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 25, 1949. Report No. 319. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate July 5, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1934. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 640.
- H. R. 3285.—Bridge, Franklin Canal of the Rio Grande. Reported from Public Lands June 28, 1949; Report No. 933. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949.

No. Index Key and History of Bill

Index Key and History of Bill

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 3297.—Virginia, Manassas National Battlefield Park, addition of certain lands. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 24, 1949; Report No. 313. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949.
- H. R. 3300.—Schiek, Mary Thomas. Reported from Judiciary July 7, 1949; Report No. 987. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1067, Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Private Law No. 349.
- H. R. 3304.—Santiago, José Cotto. Reported from Judiciary June 21, 1950: Report No. 2293. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2292. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 2, 1950. Private Law No. 885.
- H. R. 3305.—Santos, Jose Salgado. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950; Report No. 1919. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1977. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 682.
- H. R. 3306.—Velez, Antonio Rojas. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 25, 1950; Report No. 1530. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1464. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 416.
- H. R. 3309.—Vazquez, Ovidio. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 25, 1950; Report No. 1531. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1465. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 417.
- H. R. 3311.—Morales, Carmen. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 293. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate June 6, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 459. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 130.
- H. R. 3313.—Velez, Manuel Granlon. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 294. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 581. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 155.
- H. R. 3314 Suarez, Eulogio Reyes. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2678. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2396. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 20, 1950. Private Law No. 958.

- H. R. 3315.—Padilla, Alejo. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 25, 1950; Report No. 1532. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1466. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 418.
- H. R. 3316.—Cordova, Francisco. Reported from Judiciary May 29, 1950; Report No. 2153. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2126. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 697.
- H. R. 3319.—Pagán, Juano. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 25, 1950; Report No. 1533. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1467. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 420.
- H. R. 3320.—Cruz, Ignacio Colon. Reported from Judiciary May 5, 1949; Report No. 530. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 582. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 156.
- H. R. 3321.—Diaz, Gloria Esther. Reported from Judiciary May 5, 1949; Report No. 531. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 583. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 157.
- H. R. 3323.—Rebollo, Rafael. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 295. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 584. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 158.
- H. R. 3324 Acosta, Anastacio. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 296. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate June 13, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 497. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 25, 1949. Private Law No. 120.
- H. R. 3328.—Payne, Daniel Lindsey. Reported from Judiciary May 29, 1950; Report No. 2154. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950.
- H. R. 3330.—Hohman, Therese. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 13, 1950; Report No. 1626. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2054. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 776.

Index Key and History of Bill

No.

Index Key and History of Bill

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

No.

- H. R. 3333.—Appropriations, Labor and Federal Security. Reported from Appropriations Mar. 8, 1949; Report No. 228. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 9, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 14, 1949; Appropriations; Report No. 265. Passed Senate, amended, May 17, 1949. Senate asks for a conference June 7, 1949. Conference report filed June 23, 1949; Report No. 892. House agrees to a conference report June 23, 1949. Recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 25 and 39, each with an amendment June 23, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report June 24, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments to Senate amendments Nos. 25 and 39 June 24, 1949. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 141.
- H. R. 3334 (S. 1309).—Interstate compact, Pecos River project. Reported from Public Lands May 9, 1949;
 Report No. 541. Union Calendar. Passed House May 18, 1949. Reported in Senate May 20, 1949;
 Interior and Insular Affairs. Passed Senate, amended, May 23, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments May 27, 1949. Approved June 9, 1949. Public Law No. 91.
- H. R. 3338 (S. 1023).—Civil Service Retirement Act. deductions from salary. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service May 20, 1949; Report No. 646. Union Calendar. Laid on table June 20, 1949. S. 1023 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 3341.—Marine Band, Confederate Veterans' reunion. Reported from Armed Services Apr. 27 1949; Report No. 487. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate May 26, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 246. Passed Senate June 2, 1949. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 88.
- H. R. 3343.—District of Columbia, District of Columbia Business Corporation Act. Reported from District of Columbia July 14, 1949; Report No. 1066 Union Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1949.
- H. R. 3347.—District of Columbia, sales tax. Reported from District of Columbia Mar. 11, 1949; Report No. 257. Union Calendar. Failed of passage Mar. 14, 1949.
- H. R. 3351.—Franklin, John J., et al. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 19, 1950; Report No. 1502. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950.
- H. R. 3368 (S. 1130).—District of Columbia, funeral expenses. Reported from District of Columbia;
 June 7, 1949. Report No. 745. House Calendar.
 Passed House June 13, 1949. Reported in Senate July 7, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No 621.
- H. R. 3383.—Postal Service, night differential. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service June 23, 1949; Report No. 883. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 873. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 288.

- H. R. 3396.—Menominee Indian Reservation, Wis., timber operations. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 24, 1949; Report No. 314. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate May 17, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 400. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved May 31, 1949. Public Law No. 81.
- H. R. 3405.—Price, Vivian Newell. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1236. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1006. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949, Private Law No. 289.
- H. R. 3406.—Leo, Ellen Fullard. Reported from Judiciary June 15, 1950; Report No. 2260. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2482. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 15, 1950. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 988.
- H. R. 3408.—Hayes, Opal and D. A. Reported from Judiciary June 14, 1949; Report No. 813. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 715. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 15, 1949. Private Law No. 207.
- H. R. 3412.—Kelley, N. H., et al. Reported from Judiciary June 21, 1950; Report No. 2294. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
- H. R. 3413.—Baumgarts, Alfred. Reported from Judiciary July 13, 1949; Report No. 1035. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1008. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Private Law No. 296.
- H. R. 3417.—Smithsonian Institution, statutory authorization. Reported from House Administration July 14, 1949; Report No. 1055. Union Calendar, Passed House July 14, 1949. Passed Senate Aug. 15, 1949. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Public Law No. 259.
- H. R. 3419.—Merchant Ship Sales Act of 1946. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Sept. 27, 1949; Report No. 1342. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 3, 1949. Reported in Senate June 27, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1915. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Pocket veto Sept. 28, 1950.
- H. R. 3420.—Wildlife refuge, Washington, exchange of lands. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Mar. 25, 1949; Report No. 321. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 14, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1072. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Public Law No. 325.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 3436.—Lucas Act, amend, World War II contractors. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 11, 1949; Report No. 422. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1632. Passed Senate, amended June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments, June 15, 1950. Vetoed June 30, 1950. Bill and message referred to Committee on Judiciary June 30, 1950.
- H. R. 3440.—Colorado, Rocky Mountain National Park, addition of certain lands. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 30, 1949; Report No. 353. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs Report No. 786. Passed Senate, amended Aug. 9, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 16, 1949. Approved Aug. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 263
- H. R. 3444.—Agriculture, cotton statistics. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service May 10, 1949; Report No. 559. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949. Reported in Senate June 2, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 442. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 133.
- H. R. 3445 (S. 1359).—Alaska Railroad Retirement Act of 1936, amend. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service June 8, 1949; Report No. 762. Union Calendar. Laid on table July 6, 1949. S. 1359 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 3458.—Maeda, Celeste Iris. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 26, 1949; Report No. 475. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate June 6, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 469. Passed Senate, amended, June 21, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments June 23, 1949. Approved July 2, 1949. Private Law No. 140.
- H. R. 3461.—McAllister, Lester B., et al. Reported from Judiciary May 24, 1949; Report No. 666, Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949, Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 776. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 23, 1949. Private Law No. 238.
- H. R. 3462.—O'Toole, Walter J. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 26, 1950; Report No. 1548. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1419. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 27. 1950. Private Law No. 423.
- H. R. 3463.—Fletcher, Mr. and Mrs. Fred A. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2947. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950.
- H. R. 3464.—Rasmussen, John Michael Ancker. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1818. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2015. Passed Senate, amended July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Vetoed Aug. 14, 1950. Bill and message referred to Committee on the Judiciary Aug. 14, 1950.

- H. R. 3467.—Laub, Franz Eugene. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 26, 1949; Report No. 476. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate July 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 636. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Approved Aug. 4, 1949. Private Law No. 191.
- H. R. 3471.—Miller, Mrs. Sarah J. Reported from Judiciary May 5, 1949; Report No. 532. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949.
- H. R. 3478.—Bridge, Delmar Boulevard and Cole St.,
 St. Louis, Mo. Reported from Public Works July 18,
 1949; Report No. 1071. House Calendar. Passed
 House Aug. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 19,
 1949; Public Works; Report No. 937. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public
 Law No. 289.
- H. R. 3480.—Kentucky, educational lands. Reported from Public Lands July 27, 1949; Report No. 1133.
 Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 12, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1159. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Public Law No. 556.
- H. R. 3482.—Interstate compact, Canadian River. Reported from Public Lands May 9, 1949; Report No. 542. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1319. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Apr. 24, 1950. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 491.
- H. R. 3494.—Alaska, National Brotherhood. Reported from Public Lands July 7, 1949; Report No. 988. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 17, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1499. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 15, 1950. Approved May 24, 1950. Private Law No. 466.
- H. R. 3497 (S. 850).—Benderach, Vaso B., citizenship posthumously. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 26, 1949; Report No. 477. Private Calendar. Laid on table. S. 850 passed in lieu May 2, 1949.
- H. R. 3498.—Gluckin Corporation. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 3, 1949; Report No. 1173. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1807. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Vetoed July 3, 1950. Bill and message referred to the Judiciary Committee July 3, 1950.
- H. R. 3499.—Colliver, Mabel. Reported from Judiciary July 26, 1949; Report No. 1125. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1009. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 318.

No.

- H. R. 3501.—Bell, Nelson. Reported from Judiciary June 15, 1949; Report No. 823. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 777. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 19, 1949. Private Law No. 235.
- H. R. 3506.—Murphy, Louis P. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1646. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1808. Passed Senate, amended, June 16, 1950. House asks for a conference July 10, 1950. Senate recedes from its amendment July 21, 1950. Approved July 28, 1950. Private Law No. 673.
- H. R. 3511.—Brewery Street Channel. Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce June 6, 1949; Report No. 730. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 682. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 234.
- H. R. 3512.—Civil Service Retirement Act, employees. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service May 10, 1949; Report No. 561. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 671. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 199.
- H. R. 3527.—Moak, Gifford E. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1832. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1703. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 509.
- H. R. 3532.—Arsenian, Mrs. Sirvart. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21. 1949; Report No. 297. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Jan. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1228. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 10, 1950. Approved July 22, 1950. Private Law No. 662.
- H. R. 3534.—Simmonds, Eleanor P. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 21, 1949; Report No. 298. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1010. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private Law No. 290.
- H. R. 3535.—Cross, William A. Reported from Judiciary May 3, 1950; Report No. 1981. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1978 Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug 4, 1950. Private Law No. 698.
- H. R. 3536.—Johnson, Mrs. Nora. Reported from Judiciary July 21, 1949; Report No. 1090. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Feb. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1260. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 2, 1950. Approved May 10, 1950. Private Law No. 462

- H. R. 3549.—Comptroller General, pay claims chargeable. Reported from Expenditures in the Executive Departments Mar. 22, 1949; Report No. 300. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949. Reported In Senate June 27, 1949; Expenditures in Executive Departments; Report No. 569. Passed Senate, amended, June 29, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments June 30, 1949. Approved July 6, 1949. Public Law No. 159.
- H. R. 3559 (S. 1704) (H. Res. 203).—State, Department of, organization and administration. Reported from Foreign Affairs May 3, 1949; Report No. 500. Union Calendar. Laid on table May 12, 1949. S. 1704 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 3571 (S. 1580).—District of Columbia, commontrust funds. Reported from District of Columbia Aug. 3, 1949; Report No. 1169. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 13, 1949.
- H. R. 3576.—Interior, Department of, statutes, obsolete, repealed. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 13, 1949; Report No. 435. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949.
- H. R. 3589.—Miles City, Mont., industrial site. Reported from Public Lands June 27, 1949; Report No. 917. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 9, 1949; Interstate and Insular Affairs; Report No. 879. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Vetoed Sept. 9, 1949. Bill and message referred to Committee on Public Lands Sept. 21, 1949.
- H. R. 3598.—Gehringer, Mrs. Katherine. Reported from Judiciary June 27, 1949; Report No. 914.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1011. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 29, 1949. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 325.
- H. R. 3601.—Logan, Patrick J. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 7, 1950; Report No. 1740. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950.
- H. R. 3603.—Palazotta, Michael. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 22, 1949; Report No. 302. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate June 6, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 460. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 28, 1949. Private Law No. 134.
- H. R. 3605.—"North Wind," documentation. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Sept. 27, 1949;
 Report No. 1341. Private Calendar. Passed House Oct. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 2, 1950;
 Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 2235.
 Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 819.
- H. R. 3611.—Armed services, list of all persons who have died. Reported from Armed Services June 26, 1950; Report No. 2325. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.

- H. R. 3615 (S. 851).—Alaska, housing of, construction.
 Reported from Banking and Currency Apr. 5, 1949;
 Report No. 396. Union Calendar. Laid on table Apr. 12, 1949.
 S. 851 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 3616.—Iron Bird, Lulu Two Spears. Reported from Public Lands May 4, 1949; Report No. 509.
 Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 26, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 962. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 22, 1949. Approved Oct. 1, 1949.
 Private Law No. 280.
- H. R. 3618.—Carroll, Mrs. Francis M., et al. Reported from Judiciary June 23, 1949; Report No. 882.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 868. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 306.
- H. R. 3620.—Harber, Leslie A. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 22, 1949; Report No. 303. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949.
- H. R. 3637 (S. 1695).—Blind, Braille writers. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service July 18, 1949;
 Report No. 1073. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 290.
- H. R. 3662 (H. Res. 222) (S. 714).—Public Buildings Act of 1949. Reported from Public Works Mar. 23, 1949; Report No. 310. Union Calendar. Laid on table May 23, 1949.
 S. 714 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 3663.—Reves, Lawrence. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 29, 1949; Report No. 350. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 389. Passed Senate May 24, 1949. Approved June 1, 1949. Private Law No. 83.
- H. R. 3664.—Stern, Bruce M. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2385. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
- H. R. 3665.—Walker, Mrs. Josephine Wagnon. Reported from Judiciary May 25, 1949; Report No. 677.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 911. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 260.
- H. R. 3666.—Lillington Roller Mills, Inc. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2948. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950.
- H. R. 3667.—Fritzler, Lenora Farwell. Reported from Public Lands June 20, 1949; Report No. 859. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 26, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 963. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 270.

- H. R. 3672.—Freund, Mrs. Vera C. A. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 8, 1950; Report No. 1749. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1704. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 510.
- H. R. 3675 (S. 1677).—Lindman, Erik H. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950; Report No. 1920; Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. In Senate, ordered placed on calendar May 3, 1950. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 21, 1950. Private Law No. 566.
- H. R. 3680.—Delta Branch Experiment Station. Reported from Agriculture June 1, 1949; Report No. 717. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. Reported in Senate July 1, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 607. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Public Law No. 165.
- H. R. 3699 (H. Res. 266).—Federal Farm Loan Act, amend. Reported from Agriculture May 27, 1949, Report No. 694. Union Calendar. Passed House July 11, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 11, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1144. Passed Senate, amended, Oct. 17, 1949. House asks for a conference Oct. 18, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference Oct. 18, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 19, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 19, 1949; Report No. 1460. House agrees to conference report Oct. 19, 1949. Approved Oct. 29, 1949. Public Law No. 433.
- H. R. 3704.—District of Columbia, revenue for. Reported from District of Columbia Mar. 24, 1949; Report No. 315. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 29, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 12, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 260. Passed Senate, amended, May 16, 1949. Senate asks for a conference May 16, 1949. House agrees to a conference May 17, 1949. Conference report filed May 23, 1949; Report No. 658. House agrees to conference report May 26, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report May 26, 1949. Approved May 27, 1949. Public Law No. 76.
- H. R. 3717.—Swan Island, Quarantine Station. Reported from Agriculture Apr. 26, 1949; Report No. 480. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 570. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Public Law No. 166.
- H. R. 3718.—Jensen, George Seeman. Reported from Judiciary June 30, 1949; Report No. 953. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1012. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Private Law No. 345.

No. Index Key and History of Bill

Index Key and History of Bill

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 3720.—Earl, Erwin F. Reported from Judiciary May 5, 1949; Report No. 533. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 585. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 159.
- H. R. 3725.—Gardner, Mrs. Elizabeth. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1604. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950.
- H. R. 3726.—Knickerbocker Insurance Co., et al.
 Reported from Judiciary July 7, 1949; Report No.
 989. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949.
- H. R. 3727.—Marden Construction Co., Inc. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 29, 1949; Report No. 351.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949.
- H. R. 3734.—Appropriations, civil functions, 1950. Reported from Appropriations Mar. 23, 1949; Report No. 307. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 29, 1949. Reported in Senate May 10, 1949; Appropriations; Report No. 361. Passed Senate, amended, May 20, 1949. Senate asks for a conference May 20, 1949. House agrees to a conference June 1, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 4, 1949; Report No. 1377 House agrees to conference report Oct. 6 1949 House recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 5 and 11; recede and concur in Senate amendment Nos. 16, with an amendment; insist on its disagreement to Senate amendments Nos 12 and 13 Oct. 6, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendment to Senate amendment No. 16; recedes from its disagreement to Senate amendment Nos. 12 and 13 Oct. 6, 1949. Approved Oct. 13, 1949. Public Law No. 355.
- H. R. 3748 (S. 1209) (H. Res. 169).—Economic Cooperation Act of 1948. Reported from Foreign Affairs Mar. 25, 1949; Report No. 323. Minority Views, pt. II, Mar. 30, 1949. Union Calendar. Laid on table Apr. 12, 1949. S. 1209 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 3751 (S. 1384).—Lower Souris National Wildlife Refuge, towers in. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries May 26, 1949; Report No. 684. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. In Senate. In Senate ordered placed on the calendar June 8, 1949. Passed Senate, amended, June 21, 1949. Senate asks for a conference June 21, 1949. House agrees to a conference Aug. 3, 1949. Conference report filed Aug. 4, 1949; Report No. 1193, House agrees to conference report Aug. 5, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 8, 1949. Approved Aug. 15, 1949. Private Law No. 208.

- H. R. 3754.—Mining claims, deferment of annual assessment work. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 27, 1949; Report No. 489. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate May 19, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 405. Passed Senate, amended, June 2, 1949. Senate asks for a conference June 2, 1949. House agrees to a conference June 7, 1949. Conference report filed June 8, 1949; Report No. 769. House agrees to conference report June 8, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report June 10, 1949. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 115.
- H. R. 3756.—Civil Service Retirement Act, employees, criminal laws. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service May 20, 1949; Report No. 651. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Reported in Senate July 15, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 687. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 235.
- H. R. 3762.—U. S. Code, title 18 and title 28, clarification and correction. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 30, 1949; Report No. 352. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 26, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 303. Passed Senate, amended, May 6, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendment May 16, 1949. Approved May 24, 1949. Public Law No. 72.
- H. R. 3765.—Indians, Sisseton-Wahpeton Sioux Tribe. Reported from Public Lands June 14, 1949; Report No. 802. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House July 18, 1949.
- H. R. 3768.—de Guido, Mrs. Justa G. Vda. et al. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1949; Report No. 944.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 863. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 271.
- H. R. 3769.—Faulkner, Doris M. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1230. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Feb. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1261. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 424.
- H. R. 3771 (S. 1214).—Gulbenkian, Mrs. Marie. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1819. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. In Senate ordered placed on Calendar Apr. 5, 1950. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 442.
- H. R. 3775 (H. Res. 705).—Alaska, district court, judge.
 Reported from Judiciary July 12, 1950; Report No. 2532. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug 24, 1950.

No.

- H. R. 3783.—Joseph T. Robinson Camp, transfer to Arkansas. Reported from Armed Services Mar. 16, 1950; Report No. 1787. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 3, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1436. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 22, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 593.
- H. R. 3788 (S. 1382).—Vermejo reclamation project.
 Reported from Public Lands June 1, 1949; Report No. 715. Union Calendar. Rules suspended.
 Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Vetoed Aug. 23, 1949. Bill and message referred to Committee on Public Lands Aug. 23, 1949.
- H. R. 3793.—Courts, United States, District Court for the Southern District of Georgia. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 18, 1949; Report No. 1278. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 3, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1182. Passed Senate Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 396.
- H. R. 3803.—Dawson, Mrs. Mary L. W. Reported from Judiciary July 7, 1949; Report No. 990. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 864. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 261.
- H. R. 3804.—Niswonger, Fred B. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1235. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949.
- H. R. 3805.—Won, Yuk Onn. Reported from Judiciary May 3, 1950; Report No. 1993. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2016. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 786.
- H. R. 3810.—Gordon, Cecil E. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1231. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1013. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private Law No. 291.
- H. R. 3812.—Osborne, Myrtle Ruth et al. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 5, 1949; Report No. 395. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 540. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 19, 1949. Private Law No. 174.
- H. R. 3816.—Leger, Alexis. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1949; Report No. 945. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1014. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Private Law No. 343.

- H. R. 3825 (H. Res. 212).—Federal Crop Insurance Act, expansion of crop insurance. Reported from Agriculture Apr. 9, 1949; Report No. 420. Union Calendar. Passed House May 18, 1949. Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 592. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 15, 1949. Approved Aug. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 268.
- H R. 3826.—Civil Service of United States, regulate and improve. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service May 24, 1949; Report No. 669. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 874. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 27, 1949. House asks for a conference Sept. 28, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference Sept. 29, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 13, 1949; Report No. 1421. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 13, 1949. House agrees to conference report Oct. 14, 1949. Approved Oct. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 425.
- H. R. 3829 (H. Res. 292).—Schools, war-incurred enrollments. Reported from Education and Labor July 20, 1949; Report No. 1085. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 17, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 929. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 306.
- H. R. 3830.—China Aid Act of 1938, amend. Reported from Foreign Affairs Mar. 28, 1949; Report No. 329. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949.
- H. R. 3837.—Balaz, Annie. Reported from Judiciary July 13, 1949; Report No. 1036. Private Calendar, Passed House July 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 865. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 262.
- H. R. 3838 (H. Res. 170).—Appropriations, Interior, 1950. Reported from Appropriations Mar. 28, 1949; Report No. 324. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 30, 1949. Reported in Senate July 13, 1949; appropriations; Report No. 661. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 25, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 25, 1949. House agrees to a conference Sept. 21, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 5, 1949; Report No. 1380. House agrees to conference report Oct. 6, 1949. House recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 6, 17, 20, 38, 46, 47, 50, 63, 66, 83, 108, 109, 125, 128, 130, 131, 132, 133, 134, 144, 148, 156, 162, 164, 166, 172, 174, and 189; recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 11, 64, 67, 80, 115, 119, 135, and 167, each with an amendment Oct. 6, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 7, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments to Senate amendments Nos. 11, 64, 67, 80, 115, 119, 135, and 167 Oct. 7, 1949. Approved Oct. 12, 1949. Public Law No. 350.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 3843.—Stockbridge-Munsole Community, Inc. Reported from Public Lands Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1654. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 6, 1950.
- H. R. 3851.—Airport property, surplus. Reported from Expenditures in the Executive Departments Apr. 7, 1949; Report No. 409. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949. Reported in Senate July 15, 1949; Expenditures in Executive Departments; Report No. 690. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 21, 1949. Approved Oct. 1, 1949. Public Law No. 311.
- H. R. 3856 (S. 1432).—White House, renovation of Executive Mansion. Reported from Public Works Mar. 31, 1949; Report No. 361. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949. In Senate read twice and placed on calendar Apr. 5, 1949. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 14, 1949. Public Law No. 40.
- H. R. 3863.—Ballard, Carl C. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 8, 1949. Report No. 1209. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1015. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 307.
- H. R. 3864.—Stewart, W. W. Reported from Armed Services Aug. 4, 1949: Report No. 1190. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 15, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 1080. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private Law No. 292.
- H. R. 3875.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 31, 1949; Report No. 362. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949.
- H. R. 3881.—Indian Affairs, Bureau of, State course of study in schools. Reported from Public Lands May 4, 1949; Report No. 505. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 918. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 301.
- H. R. 3886.—Burns, Jeanette Pearl, Secretary of Interior, issue patent. Reported from Public Lands May 4, 1949; Report No. 510. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 26, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 964. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 22, 1949. Approved Oct. 1, 1949. Private Law No. 281.
- H. R. 3895.—Indians, Chippewa Tribe. Reported from Public Lands June 1, 1949; Report No. 714. Union Calendar. Passed House June 29, 1949.

- H. R. 3901.—District of Columbia Municipal Court judges. Reported from District of Columbia June 9, 1949; Report No. 778. Union Calendar. Passed House June 13, 1949. Reported in Senate June 21, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 552. Passed Senate, amended, July 6, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments July 18, 1949. Approved July 28, 1949. Public Law No. 191.
- H. R. 3905.—Alcohol, industrial. Reported from Ways and Means June 15, 1949; Report No. 832.
 Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. Reported in Senate July 11, 1949; Finance: Report No. 646. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 8, 1950. House asks for a conference Aug. 31, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference Sept. 1, 1950.
- H. R. 3906.—Alaska, wildlife restoration, increase in funds. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries June 26, 1950; Report No. 2324. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 2028. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 641.
- H. R. 3910.—District of Columbia, rent control, extended. Passed House Mar. 30, 1949. Passed Senate Mar. 30, 1949. Approved Mar. 31, 1949. Public Law No. 34.
- H. R. 3919.—Steber, John S. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2386. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2293. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 23, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 25, 1950. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 952.
- H. R. 3921.—Hadjipateras, Nicholas G., Pipitsa N. and Costos N. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2402. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2294. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 894.
- H. R. 3924.—Harrison, Dr. T. F. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 19, 1950; Report No. 1504. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1420. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 425.
- H. R. 3926.—Harney National Forest, renamed. Reported from Agriculture July 26, 1949; Report No. 1128. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949, Reported in Senate Sept. 8, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 978. Passed Senate Sept. 72. 1949. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Public Law No. 326.
- H. R. 3932.—Limbs, artificial, import duty exempted, Reported from Ways and Means Apr. 9, 194;9 Report No. 419. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 11, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 19, 1949; Finance; Report No. 270. Passed Senate, amended, May 6, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments May 9, 1949. Approved May 17, 1949. Public Law No. 63.

No.

- H. R. 3934.—Musical instruments, free from import duty. Reported from Ways and Means May 29, 1950; Report No. 2159. Union Calendar __ Union 786.
- H. R. 3940 (S. 447).—Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938, explosives.
 Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce July 6, 1949; Report No. 972. Union Calendar. Laid on table July 18, 1949.
 S. 447 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 3943 (S. 2591).—Public Health Service, research on rheumatism, arthritis, etc. Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce June 27, 1950; Report No. 2352. Union Calendar. Laid on table July 10, 1950. S. 2591 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 3946 (S. 1393).—National Advisory Committee for Aeronautics. Reported from Armed Services June 7, 1949; Report No. 754. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. In Senate ordered placed on calendar June 21, 1949. Passed Senate, amended, Feb. 1, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Apr. 4, 1950. Approved Apr. 11, 1950. Public Law No. 472.
- H. R. 3966.—Yellow Cab Transit Co. of Oklahoma City. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 7, 1949; Report No. 404. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949.
- H. R. 3967.—District of Columbia, nurseries and nursery schools, day care for children. Reported from District of Columbia Apr. 5, 1949; Report No. 397. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate May 11, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 364. Passed Senate, amended, May 23, 1949. House asks for a conference June 7, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference June 7, 1949. Conference report filed June 20, 1949; Report No. 847. Senate agrees to conference report June 20, 1949. House agrees to conference report June 21, 1949. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 134.
- H. R. 3974.—Indians, Standing Rocks, Sioux Tribe. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 8, 1949; Report No. 412. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949.
- H. R. 3982.—Desert laboratory experiment station. Reported from Agriculture June 2, 1949; Report No. 718. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported in Senate July 1, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 608. Passed Senate, amended, July 6, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 4, 1949. Approved Aug. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 229.
- H. R. 3992.—Hitt, J. L. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 7, 1949.
 Report No. 405.
 Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949.
 Reported in Senate June 6, 1949;
 Judiciary;
 Report No. 461.
 Passed Senate June 21, 1949.
 Approved June 28, 1949.
 Private Law No. 131.

- H. R. 3994.—Lange, John D. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950; Report No. 1928. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2127. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 699.
- H. R. 3995.—Bachis, Annetta, et al. Reported from Judiciary May 18, 1950; Report No. 2087. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2433. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1010.
- H. R. 3996.—Nagle, Dr. J. Carlyle. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1705. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1633. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 511.
- H. R. 3997.—Appropriations, Agriculture, 1950. Reported from Appropriations Apr. 4, 1949; Report No. 384. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 10, 1949; Appropriations; Report No. 362. Passed Senate, amended, May 19, 1949. Senate asks for a conference May 19, 1949. House agrees to a conference June 7, 1949. Conference report filed June 23, 1949; Report No. 899. House agrees to conference report June 24, 1949. House recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 22, 23, and 24, each with an amendment, June 24, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report June 24, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments to Senate amendments Nos. 22, 23, and 24, June 24, 1949. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 146.
- H. R. 4000.—Hawaii, delegates to State Constitutional Convention. Reported from Public Lands May 26, 1949; Report No. 680. House Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1194. Passed Senate Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 405.
- H. R. 4007 (S. 1505) (H. Res. 300).—Submarines, experimental. Reported from Armed Services May 18, 1949; Report No. 624. Union Calendar. Passed House July 28, 1949.
- H. R. 4009 (S. 1070) (H. Res. 257).—Housing Act of 1949. Reported from Banking and Currency May 16, 1949; Report No. 590. Union Calendar. Laid on table June 29, 1949. S. 1070 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 4011.—Matheos, Stavros. Reported from the Judiciary Apr. 6, 1950; Report No. 1896. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate June 1, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1759. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 528.
- H. R. 4014.—Hoffman, Maria. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2403. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2295. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 932.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 4015.—Laursen, Kate. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 7, 1950; Report No. 1581. Private Calendar Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1634. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 512.
- H. R. 4016 (H. Res. 180).—Appropriations, State. Justice, and Commerce, 1950. Reported from Appropriations Apr. 5, 1949; Report No. 386. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 7, 1949. Reported in Senate June 1, 1949; Appropriations; Report No. 435. Passed Senate, amended, June 7, 1949. Senate asks for a conference June 7, 1949. House agrees to a conference June 9, 1949. Conference report filed July 14, 1949; Report No. 1068. House agrees to conference report July 14, 1949. House recedes and concurs in Senate amendment No. 5, recedes and concurs in Senate amendment No. 10, with an amendment, July 14, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report July 15, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendment to Senate amendment No. 10 July 15, 1949. Approved July 20, 1949. Public Law No. 179.
- H. R. 4022 (S. 2198).—Rio Grande, bridge construction, time extended. Reported from Foreign Affairs July 12, 1949; Report No. 1023. House Calendar Passed House July 18, 1949. In Senate ordered placed on Calendar July 20, 1949. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 200.
- H. R. 4025.—Indians, tribal funds. Reported from Public Lands July 12, 1949; Report No. 1026. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949.
- H. R. 4026.—Arcadia National Park, exchange of lands.
 Reported from Public Lands Apr. 27, 1949; Report No. 490. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 9, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 886. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 291.
- H. R. 4029.—Everglades National Park, lands for. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 12, 1949; Report No. 428. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 13, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 31, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 968. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 29, 1949. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 340.
- H. R. 4040.—Tarjani, Agnes. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1949; Report No. 1080. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1016. Passed Senate Sept. 16, 1949. Approved Sept. 19, 1949. Private Law No. 278.
- H. R. 4041.—Parish Bros. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 21, 1950; Report No. 1674. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1897. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 700.

- H. R. 4042.—Yannopoulos, Konstantinos. Reported from Judiciary July 21, 1949; Report No. 1098. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949; Judiciarv: Report No. 1183. Passed Senate Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Private Law No. 346.
- H. R. 4045.—Anderson, Katherine L. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2387. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2397. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 975.
- H. R. 4046 (H. Res. 182).—Appropriations, second deficiency, 1949. Reported from Appropriations Apr. 6, 1949; Report No. 401. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 8, 1949. Reported in Senate June 1, 1949; Appropriations; Report No. 432. Passed Senate, amended, June 2, 1949. Senate asks for a conference June 13, 1949. House agrees to a conference June 13, 1949. Conference report filed June 14, 1949; Report No. 791. House agrees to conference report June 15, 1949. House recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 8, 67, 68, 69, and 79; recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 3, 9, and 26, each with an amendment; insists on its disagreement to Senate agrees to conference report June 20, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Nos. 2 and 26; agrees to House amendment Nos. 9 with an amendment; recedes from its amendments Nos. 4, 10, and 12 June 20, 1947; House agrees to Senate amendment to House amendment to Senate amendment No. 9 June 20, 1949. Approved June 23, 1949. Public Law No. 119.
- H. R. 4050 (S. 1536).—Armed services, pay advanced. Reported from Armed Services July 12, 1949; Report No. 1014. Union Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1949. In Senate ordered placed on Calendar July 20, 1949. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 318.
- H. R. 4059.—District of Columbia, Sons of the American Revolution. Reported from District of Columbia Aug. 3, 1949; Report No. 1170. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 7, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 1139. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 372.
- H. R. 4065.—Stephens, Thomas. Reported from Public Lands June 13, 1950; Report No. 2235. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 2, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2219. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950 Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 820.
- H. R. 4069.—Indians, Summit Lake Reservation. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 5, 1949; Report No. 1196. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949.

Index Key and History of Bill

No.

Index Key and History of Bill

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 4070.—Uintah Indian irrigation project. Reported from Public Lands June 1, 1949; Report No. 716. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 22, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1363. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 488.
- H. R. 4073.—Fort Niagara, State park, historic property. Reported from Public Lands June 20, 1949; Report No. 851. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 17, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 931. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 292.
- H. R. 4080 (H. Res. 201).—Military justice, uniform code. Reported from Armed Services Apr. 28, 1949; Report No. 491. Union Calendar. Passed House May 5, 1949. Reported in Senate June 10, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 486. Passed Senate, amended, Feb. 3, 1950. House asks for a conference Mar. 22, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference Mar. 23, 1950. Conference report filed Apr. 24, 1950; Report No. 1946. Senate agrees to conference report Apr. 25, 1950. House agrees to conference report Apr. 26, 1950. Approved May 5, 1950. Public Law No. 506.
- H. R. 4081.—Peanuts, delivery of excess. Reported from Agriculture Apr. 26, 1949; Report No. 482. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949.
- H. R. 4082.—Civil Aeronautics Act of 1948, administration. Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce May 10, 1949; Report No. 562. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949.
- H. R. 4090.—Puerto Rico, Bankhead-Jones Act. Reported from Agriculture Aug. 3, 1949; Report No. 1179.
 Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Sept. 8, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 976.
 Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949.
 Approved Oct. 26, 1949.
 Public Law No. 406
- H. R. 4094.—Bunge North American Grain Corp. Reported from Judiciary May 18, 1949; Report No. 605.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1017.
 Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949.
 House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 29, 1949.
 Vetoed Oct. 14, 1949.
 Bill and message referred to Committee on the Judiciary Oct. 14, 1949.
- H. R. 4095 (S. 2170).—Bartel, W. P. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 8, 1949; Report No. 1210. Private Calendar. Laid on table. S. 2170 passed in lieu Aug. 16, 1949.

- H. R. 4097.—Beesley, George M., et al. Reported from Judiciary May 31, 1949; Report No. 699. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 714. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 227.
- H. R. 4100.—Cranford, Calvin E. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 19, 1950; Report No. 1503. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1809. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Approved June 23, 1950. Private Law No. 574.
- H. R. 4106.—Hawley, Charles Franklin, et al. Reported from Foreign Affairs May 2, 1949; Report No. 493. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17 1949. Reported in Senate Jan. 30, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1245. Passed Senate, amended, Feb. 1, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Feb. 6, 1950. Approved Feb. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 355.
- H. R. 4117.—Kings Canyon National Park. Reported from Public Lands July 7, 1949; Report No. 999.
 Union Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 2, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2220. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 707
- H. R. 4136.—Booth, Helen M. Reported from Judiciary June 21, 1950; Report No. 2295. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2213. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 10, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 863.
- H. R. 4138.—Hunter, Herbert L. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 25, 1949; Report No. 472. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 715. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Private Law No. 213.
- H. R. 4140.—Great American Indemnity Co. Reported from Judiciary May 3, 1950; Report No. 1982. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950.
- H. R. 4141.—Shockley, Edwin F. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 24, 1950; Report No. 1846. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1898. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 683.
- H. R. 4142.—Kinney, Ralph D. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2388. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2296. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 933.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 4146.—Appropriations, Military Establishment. Reported from Appropriations Apr. 9, 1949; Report No. 417. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 13, 1949. Reported in Senate July 22, 1949; Appropriations; Report No. 745. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 29, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 29, 1949. House agrees to a conference Sept. 21, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 7, 1949; Report No. 1386. House agrees to conference report Oct. 10, 1949. House recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 3, 12, 17, 18, 25, 27, 51, 55, 62, 71, 76, and 84; recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 7, 13, 87, 91, 93, 94, 95, 96, 97, and 100, each with an amendment; insists on its disagreement to Senate amendments Nos. 73, 74, 77, 81, and 99, Oct. 10, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 12, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments to Senate amendments Nos. 7, 13, 87, 91, 93, 94, 95, 96. and 97; disagrees to House amendment to Senate amendment No. 100; further insists upon its amendments Nos. 73, 74, 77, 81, 99, and 100 and asks a further conference Oct. 11, 1949. House insists upon its amendments Nos. 73, 74, 77, 81, and 99 and agrees to a further conference Oct. 13, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 18, 1949; Report No. 1454. House agrees to Senate amendment No. 99, with an amendment, Oct. 18, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 18, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendment No. 99, with an amendment to Senate amendment No. 99, senate agrees to conference report Oct. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 434.
- H. R. 4151 (S. 1448).—Interstate compacts, Arkansas River. Reported from Public Lands May 9, 1949; Report No. 543. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949. In Senate ordered placed on the Calendar May 17, 1949. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved May 31, 1949. Public Law No. 82.
- H. R. 4152.—Irrigation districts, repayment contracts.
 Reported from Public Lands Apr. 14, 1949; Report No. 448. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 28, 1949. Passed Senate Apr. 29, 1949. Approved May 6, 1949. Public Law No. 56.
- H. R. 4163.—Walker, Mr. and Mrs. C. S. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950; Report No. 1927. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1810. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Approved June 23, 1950. Private Law No. 575.
- H. R. 4164.—Pippin, Norman Otis. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1706. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1479. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 2, 1950. Approved May 10, 1950. Private Law No. 463.
- H. R. 4165.—Clagett, Katherine H. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1234. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1018. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 308.

60238—81—House Business Cal——11

- H. R. 4177.—Appropriations, independent offices, 1950. Reported from Appropriations Apr. 11, 1949; Report No. 425. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 14, 1949. Reported in Senate July 8, 1949; Appropriation; Report No. 639. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 2, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 2, 1949. House agrees to a conference Aug. 3, 1949. Conference report filed Aug. 12, 1949; Report No. 1262. House agrees to conference report Aug. 15, 1949, House recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 7, 7½, 32, 52, 56, and 76; recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 11, 13, 46, 54, 63, 74, 77, and 85, each with an amendment Aug. 15, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments to Senate amendments Nos. 11, 13, 54, 63, 77, and 85, Aug. 15, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendment to Senate amendment No. 74 with an amendment Aug. 19, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendment Aug. 19, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendment No. 46 with an amendment Aug. 22, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendment to House amendment to Senate amendment to Senate amendment to Senate amendment to Senate amendment No. 46 with an amendment to House amendment to Senate amendment senate se
- H. R. 4186.—Liga, Jan. Reported from Judiciary May 10, 1949; Report No. 552. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1019. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 309.
- H. R. 4188.—Schiappa, Dr. Ferdinando. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 6, 1950; Report No. 1897.
 Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2017. Passed Senate. amended July 26, 1950.
 House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950.
 Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 798.
- H. R. 4192.—U. S. Code, loans and gifts. Reported from Judiciary June 22, 1950; Report No. 2310.
 House Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 4208.—Petersburg National Military Park, Va.
 Reported from Public Lands June 15, 1949; Report No. 825. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 17, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 932. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7 1949. Public Law No. 293.
- H. R. 4221.—Dunn, Patricia Joyce. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2389. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2355. Passed Senate, amended. Aug. 23, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 25, 1950. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 942.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 4229.—District of Columbia, Alcoholic Beverage Control Act. Reported from District of Columbia Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1662. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 13, 1950. Reported in Senate Mar. 16, 1950; District of Columbia: Report No. 1343. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 480.
- H. R. 4231.—Indians, Goshute Indian Reservation. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 5, 1949; Report No. 1198. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949.
- H. R. 4237.—District of Columbia, optometry. Reported from District of Columbia June 7, 1949; Report No. 746. Union Calendar. Passed House June 13, 1949. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 1876.
- H. R. 4239 (S. 1284).—Federal Airport Act, apportionment of funds. Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce July 21, 1949; Report No. 1101. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 17, 1949.
- H. R. 4251.—Radio monitoring stations. Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce May 9, 1949; Report No. 547. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 2119. Passed Senate, amended July 26, 1950. Senate asks for a conference July 26, 1950.
- H. R. 4252.—Fish and Wildlife Service, Alaska and Oregon. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries May 27, 1949; Report No. 692. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Reported in Senate June 24, 1949; Interior and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 566. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Public Law No. 163.
- H. R. 4254.—Blackhair, Sidney. Reported from Public Lands June 20, 1949; Report No. 862. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 26, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 965. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 8, 1949. Private Law No. 273.
- H. R. 4256.—Martindale, James A. G. Reported from Judiciary July 25, 1950; Report No. 2729. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2659.
- H. R. 4261.—Hand, L. J., patent in fee. Reported from Public Lands May 16, 1949; Report No. 587. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 664. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Approved Aug. 3, 1949. Private Law No. 186.

- H. R. 4263 (S. 1749).—Agriculture, insect operations.
 Reported from Agriculture May 20, 1949; Report No. 645. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949 Passed Senate June 10, 1949. Approved June 17, 1949. Public Law No. 106.
- H. R. 4281 District of Columbia, taxicabs, limit. Reported from District of Columbia Aug. 8, 1950; Report No. 2831. Union Calendar Union 1000
- H. R. 4285.—Postal service, veterans, increase in pay for certain. Reported from Post Office and Civi Service Oct. 14, 1949; Report No. 1445. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 17, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 13, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1483. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 492.
- H. R. 4289.—Alaska, settlement claims. Reported from Public Lands May 9, 1949; Report No. 545.
 Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Mar. 21, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1354. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 493.
- H. R. 4295 (S. 878).—Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1930, annuitants, increase. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service June 6, 1949; Report No. 731. Union Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950. In Senate, ordered placed on Calendar June 6, 1950. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House asks for a conference June 12, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference June 14, 1950. Conference report filed June 22, 1950; Report No. 2304. Senate agrees to conference report June 22, 1950. House agrees to conference report June 26, 1950. Approved July 6, 1950. Public Law No. 601.
- H. R. 4301.—Hu, Y. S. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1605. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950.
- H. R. 4306.—Vulich, Zora B. Reported from Judiciary June 30, 1949; Report No. 954. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 869. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 310.
- H. R. 4307.—Ever Ready Supply Co. and Harold A. Dahlborg. Reported from Judiciary May 5, 1949;
 Report No. 534. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949;
 Judiciary; Report No. 716. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 220
- H. R. 4309.—Marlowe, Mrs. Nellie K. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1833. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1979. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 701

No.

- H. R. 4316.—Fort Monroe Military Reservation. Reported from Armed Services Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1616. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 20, 1950. Reported in Senate Mar. 16, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1345. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 489.
- H. R. 4330.—Parker Dam projects. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 11, 1949; Report No. 1255 Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 19, 1949.
- H. R. 4332 (S. 1664) (H. Res. 256) (H. Con. Res. 96).—
 National Bank Act, national banks. Reported from Banking and Currency May 31, 1949; Report No. 708. Union Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949.
 Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 142.
- H. R. 4342.—Holden, J. R., et al. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1606. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1421. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 24, 1950. Private Law No. 413.
- H. R. 4343.—Acker, J. P. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 14, 1950; Report No. 1768. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1980. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 799.
- H. R. 4353.—Indians, tax refund. Reported from Public Lands June 24, 1949; Report No. 910. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949.
- H. R. 4364.—Moore, Mrs. Clarence F., et al. Reported from Judiciary May 3, 1950; Report No. 1983.
 Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950.
 Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1899. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug 5, 1950. Private Law No. 725.
- H. R. 4365.—Dumaguing, Fe R. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 21, 1950; Report No. 2971. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2518. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 976.
- H. R. 4366.—Pearson Remedy Co. Reported from Judiciary May 3, 1949; Report No. 497. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949; Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 717. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Vetoed Aug. 23, 1949.
 Bill and message referred to Committee on Judiciary Aug. 23, 1949.
- H. R. 4370.—Hosken, May. Reported from Judiciary May 11, 1950; Report No. 2052. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950.
- H. R. 4371.—Takemura, Shiro. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950; Report No. 1926. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate June 1, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1760. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 20, 1950 Approved June 26, 1950. Private Law No. 584.

- H. R. 4373.—Schneyer, Ray G. and Dorothy J. Reported from Judiciary May 3, 1949; Report No. 498.
 Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949.
 Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 586.
 Passed Senate July 6, 1949.
 Approved July 13, 1949.
 Private Law No. 160.
- H. R. 4380.—Hay, Mrs. Agnes. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1647. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1468. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 431.
- H. R. 4381.—District of Columbia, Board of Education employees. Reported from District of Columbia June 7, 1949; Report No. 755. Union Calendar. Passed House June 13, 1949. Reported in Senate June 22, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 555. Passed Senate, amended, July 6, 1949. House asks for a conference July 14, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference July 15, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 3, 1949; Report No. 1360. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 4, 1949. House agrees to conference report Oct. 6, 1949. Approved Oct. 13, 1949. Public Law No. 353.
- H. R. 4384.—Army, doctors, female and specialists. Reported from Armed Services May 18, 1949; Report No. 625. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 24, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 2379. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 6, 1950.
- H. R. 4386.—Foreign Agents Registration Act of 1938, Reported from Judiciary Mar. 15, 1950; Report No. 1775. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 3, 1950. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1900. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 642
- H. R. 4387.—Treasury Department, war agencies. Reported from Judiciary May 25, 1949; Report No. 678. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Jan. 30, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1246. Passed Senate Feb. 1, 1950. Approved Feb. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 446.
- H. R. 4390.—Acadia National Park. Reported from Public Lands Oct. 3, 1949; Report No. 1363 Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 10, 1949. Reported in Senate June 15, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1840. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 1, 1950. Public Law No. 629.
- H. R. 4392 (S. 612) (H. Res. 204).—Switzerland, payment for war damages. Reported from Foreign Affairs May 3, 1949; Report No. 502. Union Calendar. Passed House May 10, 1949. In Senate read twice and placed on the Calendar May 11, 1949. Passed Senate, amended, May 23, 1949. House asks for a conference May 24, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference may 25, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report June 21, 1949. Conference report filed June 22, 1949; Report No. 877. House agrees to conference report June 22, 1949. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 136.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 4393.—District of Columbia, Life Insurance Act.
 Reported from District of Columbia Aug. 3, 1949;
 Report No. 1177. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate Feb. 24, 1950;
 District of Columbia; Report No. 1283. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved May 4, 1950.
 Public Law No. 502.
- H. R. 4394.—District of Columbia, group life insurance.
 Reported from District of Columbia Aug. 3, 1949;
 Report No. 1167. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate Feb. 24, 1950;
 Report No. 1284. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Message sent to House July 7, 1950. Approved July 12, 1950. Public Law No. 607.
- H. R. 4403.—Recreational facilities. Reported from Public Lands June 27, 1949; Report No. 918. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949
- H. R. 4406 (H. Res. 258).—International Claims Settlement Act of 1949. Reported from Foreign Affairs June 9, 1949; Report No. 770, June 30, 1949. Minority Views, Part II. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate July 28, 1949; Foreign Relations; Report No. 800. Passed Senate, amended, Feb. 14, 1950. House asks for a conference Feb. 23, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference Feb. 23, 1950. Conference report filed Feb. 27, 1950; Report No. 1693. Senate agrees to conference report Feb. 27, 1950. House agrees to conference report Mar. 7, 1950. Approved Mar. 10, 1950. Public Law No. 455.
- H. R. 4408.—District of Columbia, Park Police.
 Reported from District of Columbia June 7, 1949;
 Report No. 756. Union Calendar. Passed House
 June 13, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 1, 1950;
 District of Columbia; Report No. 1320. Passed
 Senate Apr. 1950. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Public
 Law No. 494.
- H. R. 4410.—Lasagna, Joseph. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1834. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950.
- H. R. 4411.—Mangle, Mrs. Elizabeth Mary C. Reported from Judiciary July 25, 1949; Report No. 1115.
 Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Feb. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1262. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 26, 1950 Private Law No. 421.
- H. R. 4414.—Barton, Dora M. Reported from Judiciary July 21, 1949; Report No. 1091. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1020. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Oct. 13, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Private Law No. 340.
- H. R. 4419.—George H. Whike Construction Co. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 29, 1949 Report No. 492.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949.
- H. R. 4424.—Alaska, settlement by war veterans, Reported from Public Lands June 6, 1949; Report No. 734. Union Calendar. Passed House May 24, 1950.

- H. R. 4433.—Massachusetts, land jurisdiction. Reported from Armed Services Mar. 16, 1950; Report No. 1788. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 3, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1433. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19. 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 16, 1950. Approved May 23, 1950. Public Law No. 522.
- H. R. 4442 (S. 1745).—Vigo plant, transferred for form purposes. Reported from Expenditures in the Executive Departments July 6, 1949; Report No. 978. Union Calendar. Laid on table Aug. 1, 1949. S. 1745 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 4449 (S. 1688).—Army, Medical Services Corps.
 Reported from Armed Services June 7, 1949; Report
 No. 757. Union Calendar. Laid on table July 6, 1949.
 S. 1688 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 4453 (S. 1728).—Federal, Fair Employment Practice Act. Reported from Education and Labor Aug. 2, 1949; Report No. 1165. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 23, 1950. In Senate ordered placed on calendar Feb. 23, 1950.
- H. R. 4466 (S. 1742).—Porter Academy. Reported from Armed Services June 7, 1949; Report No. 752.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1940.
- H. R. 4470.—Coast Guard, Women's Reserve. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries May 12, 1949; Report No. 578. Union Calendar_Union 225
- H. R. 4471 (S. 1772).—Coast Guard, lighthouse keepers and employees. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries May 3, 1949; Report No. 501. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949. Reported in Senate June 10, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 487. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 143.
- H. R. 4495 (H. Res. 319) (S. 1772).—Postal service, postmasters and employees in field service. Entered in Discharge Calendar July 21, 1949; Discharge Calendar No. 1. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Aug. 5, 1949; Report No. 1201. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 27, 1949. In Senate ordered placed on Calendar Sept. 28, 1949. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 30, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Sept. 30, 1949. House agrees to a conference Oct. 3, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 15, 1949; Report No. 1448. House agrees to conference report Oct. 17, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 428.

Index Key and History of Bill

No.

Index Key and History of Bill

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 4498.—Postal service, transportation of mail. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service May 11, 1949; Report No. 563. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 683. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 19, 1949. Approved Aug. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 277.
- H. R. 4499.—Guam, civil government. Reported from Public Lands Oct. 3, 1949; Report No. 1365. Union Calendar. Laid on table June 5, 1950.
- H. R. 4502.—Fort Belvoir, Va., easement. Reported from Armed Services Jan 17, 1950; Report No. 1486.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Feb. 23, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1280. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950.
 Approved Apr. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 426.
- H. R. 4509.—Indians, Flathead Indian Reservation.
 Reported from Public Lands Aug. 5, 1949; Report No. 1199. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1668. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Public Law No. 557.
- H. R. 4510.—Klamath County, Oreg., schools. Reported from Public Lands June 20, 1949; Report No. 852. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate July 14; 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 673. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 11, 1949. Approved Aug. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 256.
- H. R. 4516.—Navy, Medical Dental Corps. Reported from Armed Services June 7, 1949; Report No. 758.
 Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949.
 Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 25, 1949. Public Law No. 131.
- H. R. 4528.—Marx, Louis J. Reported from Judiciary May 17, 1950; Report No. 2071. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950, Judiciary; Report No. 2137. Passed Senate, amended July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 813.
- H. R. 4530.—De Angelis, Mrs. Anna L. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2679. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 4532. Wu, Dr. Ta Fu. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 7, 1950: Report No. 1582. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1635. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 602.

- H. R. 4542.—Alaska, public lands, classification. Reported from Public Lands June 15, 1950; Report No. 2251. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
- H: R. 4535 (S. 1659).—Interstate compacts, forest fire protection. Reported from Agriculture June 2, 1949;
 Report No. 721. Union Calendar. Laid on table June 20, 1949. S. 1659 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 4548 (S. 2364).—Fort Logan, Colo., national cemetery. Reported from Public Lands June 29, 1949; Report No. 939. Union Calendar. Laid on table Mar. 6, 1950. S. 2364 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 4556.—Sodergren, Elmo. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1232. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1021. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private Law No. 293.
- H. R. 4559.—Brown, Louis. Reported from Judiciary May 10, 1949; Report No. 556. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 587. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 161.
- H. R. 4563.—Thompson, Mrs. Sarah E. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 3, 1949; Report No. 1174.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1022. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Vetoed Oct. 12, 1949. Bill and message referred to Committee on the Judiciary Oct. 13, 1949.
- H. R. 4564.—Hayes, Eunice, Kathryn, and Florence. Reported from Judiciary July 26, 1949; Report No. 1126. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2. 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1023. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 11, 1949. Private Law No. 328.
- H. R. 4566.—Coast Guard, codify title 14 of U. S. Code. Reported from Judiciary May 10, 1949; Report No. 557. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949. Reported in Senate July 13, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 656. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments July 27, 1949. Approved Aug. 4, 1949. Public Law No. 207.
- H. R. 4567 (H. Res. 226).—Displaced Persons Act of 1948. Reported from Judiciary May 16, 1949; Report No. 581. Union Calendar. Passed House June 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1163. In Senate recommitted Oct. 15 1949. Reported in Senate Jan. 25, 1950. Judiciary; Report No. 1237. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 5, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Apr. 5, 1950. House agrees to a conference Apr. 21, 1950. Conference report filed June 1, 1950; Report No. 2187. House agrees to conference report June 6, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report June 7, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Public Law No. 555.

- H. R. 4569.—Iowa, Fort Des Moines. Reported from Public Works July 21, 1949; Report No. 1095. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 1191. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House asks for a conference Sept. 14, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference Sept. 14, 1950. Conference report filed Sept. 18, 1950; Report No. 3097. Senate agrees to conference report Sept. 18, 1950. House agrees to confer nce report Sept. 18, 1950. House agrees to confer nce report Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 868.
- H. R. 4573 (S. 1794).—Navy, obsolete laws. Reported from Armed Services June 7, 1949; Report No. 759.
 Union Calendar. Laid on table June 20, 1949.
 S. 1794 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 4579.—Hawaii, judicial conferences. Reported from Judiciary July 18, 1950; Report No. 2576.
 Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2599. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 900.
- H. R. 4583 (H. Res. 240).—House of Representatives, clerk hire and telephone and telegraph service. Reported from House Administration May 12, 1949; Report No. 577. Union Calendar. Passed House May 12, 1949. Passed Senate, amended, May 31, 1949. Pursuant to H. Res. 240. House agrees to Senate amendments June 9, 1949. Approved June 23, 1949. Public Law No. 121.
- H. R. 4584.—Indians, Cabazon, Augustine, and Torres, Martinez. Reported from Public Lands June 14, 1949; Report No. 800. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949: Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 915. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 14, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Public Law No. 728.
- H. R. 4585 (S. 1730).—Leavenworth Penitentiary, farm lands. Reported from Judiciary June 15, 1949;
 Report No. 829. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. In Senate ordered placed on calendar June 21, 1949. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 6, 1949 Public Law No. 332.
- H. R. 4586.—Virgin Islands, bond issues. Reported from Public Lands May 26, 1949; Report No. 682. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 11, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1152. Passed Senate, amended, Oct. 17, 1949 House agrees to Senate amendments Oct. 18. 1949. Approved Oct. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 418.
- H. R. 4591 (H. Res. 223).—Career Compensation Act of 1949. Reported from Armed Services May 16, 1949; Report No. 583. Union Calendar. Recommitted May 24, 1949.
- H. R. 4600.—Koeninger, Janet Judith. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2680. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2398. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1011.
- H. R. 4601.—Passayanni-Capodistria, Jeannette. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2404.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2045.
 Passed Senate July 26, 1950.
 Approved Aug. 4, 1950.
 Private Law No. 702.

- H. R. 4604.—Egle, Teodor, et al. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 13, 1950; Report No. 1627. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1636. Passed Senate Aug. 8, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 821.
- H. R. 4608.—Drinkwine, William J. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1648. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950.
- H. R. 4617.—Veterans, pensions, widows and children.
 Reported from Veterans' Affairs May 12, 1949; Report
 No. 580. Union Calendar. Passed House June 1, 1949.
- H. R. 4628.—Essenberg, John G. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950; Report No. 1925. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2083. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 777.
- H. R. 4629.—Sonoma County Farmers' Mutual Fire Insurance Co. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2681. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 4641.—California, Plumas, land. Reported from Agriculture July 19, 1949; Report No. 1074. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 19, 1950; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1512. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 15, 1950. Public Law No. 551.
- H. R. 4646.—Veterans organizations, military property.
 Reported from Armed Services June 7, 1949; Report No. 760. Union Catendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. Reported in Senate July 11, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 652. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Approved Aug. 1, 1949. Public Law No. 103
- H. R. 4653.—New York Quinine & Chemical Works, Inc., et al. Reported from Judiciary July 7, 1949; Report No. 992. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1637. Passed Senate Dec. 21, 1950. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1090.
- H. R. 4657.—Fleming, J. R., Co. Reported from Judiciary June 21, 1950; Report No. 2296. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2297. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 1, 1950. Private Law No. 882.
- H. R. 4684.—Aliens, suspension of deportation. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 27, 1950; Report No. 1549. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 6, 1950.

HOUSE BILLS—Continued

- H. R. 4686.—Hawaii, public improvement bonds.
 Reported from Public Lands July 25, 1949; Report No. 1117. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 11, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1148. Passed Senate, amended, Oct. 17, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 407.
- H. R. 4688.—Hawaii, revenue bonds. Reported from Public Lands July 7, 1949; Report No. 991. House Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 9, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 887. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 3, 1949. Public Law No. 284.
- H. R. 4692.—Veterans' patents. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 8, 1949; Report No. 1214. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1190. Passed Senate, amended, Oct. 18, 1949. House asks for a conference Jan. 24, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference Jan. 26, 1950. Conference report filed Apr. 5, 1950; Report No. 1880. Senate agrees to conference report June 19, 1950. House agrees to conference report June 20, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950; Public Law No. 598.
- H. R. 4703 (S. 595) (S. 4037).—United States, internal security. Reported from Judiciary May 20, 1949;
 Report No. 647. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1950. In Senate ordered placed on calendar Mar. 16, 1950.
- H. R. 4705.—District of Columbia, probation officer, Register of Wills, Commissioner on Mental Health. Reported from District of Columbia June 24, 1949
 Report No. 906. Unnon Calendar. Passed House June 27, 1949. Reported in Senate July 7, 1949, District of Columbia; Report No. 622. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 201.
- H. R. 4708 (S. 2093) (H. Res. 280).—United Nations Participation Act, deputy representative. Reported from Foreign Affairs May 17, 1949; Report No. 591 Union Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1949. In Senate, ordered placed on calendar July 20, 1949 Passed Senate Oct. 6, 1949. Approved Oct. 10, 1949 Public Law No. 341.
- H. R. 4709.—Merrimack River, jurisdiction. Reported from Judiciary June 21, 1950; Report No. 2301 Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
- H. R. 4720.—Avner, Stella. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1649. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1422. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 2, 1950. Approved May 11, 1950. Private Law No. 464.

- H. R. 4732.—California, Two Rock Union School District. Reported from Armed Services Mar. 16, 1950; Report No. 1789. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 3, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1435. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 16, 1950. Approved May 25, 1950. Public Law No. 527.
- H. R. 4747.—Ahting, Louise. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 31, 1950; Report No. 1556. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1638. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 23, 1950. Private Law No. 570.
- H. R. 4749.—District of Columbia, Commission on Mental Health, residence. Reported from District of Columbia July 14, 1949; Report No. 1060. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 6, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 1133. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 373.
- H. R. 4754 (S. 1809) (S. 2020) (H. Res. 230).—Federal Property and Administrative Services Act of 1949. Reported from Expenditures in Executive Departments May 24, 1949; Report No. 670. May 25, 1949, minority views, pt. II. Union Calendar. Passed House June 8, 1949. In Senate, read twice and placed on calendar June 9, 1949. Passed Senate, amended, June 21, 1949. Senate asks for a conference June 21, 1949. House agrees to a conference June 23, 1949. Conference report filed June 28, 1949: Report No. 935. House agrees to conference report June 28, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report June 29, 1949. Approved June 30, 1949. Public Law No. 152.
- H. R. 4755.—Indians, advisory committee. Reported from Public Lands June 22, 1949; Report No. 878. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949.
- H. R. 4762.—Indians, forfeiture, penalty. Reported from Public Lands July 12, 1949; Report No. 1052. Union Calendar. Passed July 18, 1949.
- 1. R. 4766 (S. 2440).—Military Establishment, installations. Reported from Armed Services July 25, 1949; Report No. 1116. Union Calendar_Union 453
- H. R. 4767.—Armed Services, officers recalled to active duty. Reported from Armed Services June 7, 1949; Report No. 761. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 15, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 1081. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 342.

No.

- H. R. 4775.—Corzett, Harold L. Reported from Judiciary June 21, 1950; Report No. 2297. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2298. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 876.
- H. R. 4777.—Lecky, J. D. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 8, 1949; Report No. 1211. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1024. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Private Law No.319
- H. R. 4781.—Jolly, Veronica. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 13, 1950; Report No. 1628. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1639 Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 23, 1950. Private Law No. 571.
- H. R. 4788.—District of Columbia, fire protection Reported from District of Columbia Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1663. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 13, 1950. Reported in Senate June 21, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 1850. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 8, 1950. Approved Aug. 14, 1950. Public Law No. 689.
- H. R. 4789.—Ehrlich, Abraham J., license. Reported from District of Columbia July 14, 1949; Report No. 1062. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 6, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 1134. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Private Law No. 341.
- H. R. 4792.—Fuchs, Harry. Reported from Judiciary May 31, 1949; Report No. 700. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1025. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 311.
- H. R. 4800.—Mineral rights on farm lands. Reported from Agriculture June 14, 1949; Report No. 803. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar 8, 1950. Report No. 1327. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 23, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 23, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 24, 1950. Approved Sept. 6, 1950. Public Law No. 760.
- H. R. 4803.—Elmers, Bernard F. Reported from Judiciary May 3, 1950; Report No. 1984. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2356. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 23, 1950. House asks for a conference Aug. 28, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference Aug. 31, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Dec. 18, 1950. Conference report filed Dec. 20, 1950; Report No. 3211. House agrees to conference report Dec. 21, 1950. Pocket Veto Jan. 6, 1951.
- H. R. 4804.—Kucker, Karl Frederick. Reported from Judiciary June 13, 1949; Report No. 783. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Reported in Senate July 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 637. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Approved Aug. 4, 1949. Private Law No. 192.

- H. R. 4806.—Drago, Dr. Francesco. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 6, 1950; Report No. 1898. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2132. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Vetoed Aug. 14, 1950. Bill and message referred to Committee on the Judiciary Aug. 14, 1950.
- H. R. 4807.—Atlas, Robert A. Reported from Judiciary May 31, 1949; Report No. 701. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 588. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 165.
- H. R. 4815.—Indians, hospitals, non-Indian. Reported from Public Lands June 14, 1949; Report No. 797. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 20, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1095.
- H. R. 4829.—Smith, Paul A. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries June 28, 1949; Report No. 951.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949.
 Reported in Senate July 28, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 798. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Private Law No. 297.
- H. R. 4830 (H. Res. 228) (H. Res. 320).—Appropriations, foreign aid, 1950. Reported from Appropriations May 23, 1949; Report No. 657. Union Calendar. Passed House May 26, 1949. Reported in Senate July 12, 1949; Appropriations; Report No. 655. Recommitted July 27, 1949. Rereported in Senate July 30, 1949; Appropriations; Report No. 812. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 8, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 8, 1949. Pursuant to H. Res. 320, House agrees to a conference Aug. 9, 1949. Conference report filed Sept. 28, 1949; Report No. 1354. House agrees to conference report Sept. 29, 1949. House recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 7 and 14; recedes and concurs in Senate Amendments 1, 8, 10, and 16 each with an amendment Sept. 29, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Sept. 30, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments to Senate amendments Nos. 1, 8, 10, and 16 Sept. 29, 1949. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Public Law No. 327.
- H. R. 4832.—Graphic Arts Corporation of Ohio.
 Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2390.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 2, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2232.
 Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1950.
 House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 11, 1950.
 Vetoed Aug. 25, 1950.
 Bill and message referred to Committee on the Judiciary Aug. 25, 1950.
- H. R. 4836.—Driver, Xylda L. Reported from Judiciary June 15, 1950; Report No. 2261. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2198. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1012.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 4846 (S. 247) (H. Res. 321).—National Science Foundation Act of 1949. Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce June 14, 1949; Report No. 796. Union Calendar. Laid on table Mar. 1, 1950. S. 247 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 4854.—Wornum, Mrs. Miriam. Reported from Judiciary June 30, 1949; Report No. 955. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 718. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Private Law No. 221.
- H. R. 4857.—Huntley, Mrs. Katsuko Nakaharu. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 18, 1950; Report No. 1490. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1469. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Apr. 25, 1950. Approved May 3, 1950. Private Law No. 448.
- H. R. 4875.—Federal employees, expense allowances.
 Reported from Judiciary June 30, 1949; Report No. 961. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949.
 Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 697. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 319.
- H. R. 4878.—Government printing. Reported from House Administration June 15, 1949; Report No. 841. Union Calendar. Passed House June 15, 1949. Passed Senate June 22, 1949. Approved July 5, 1949. Public Law No. 156.
- H. R. 4889.—O'Connell, Mrs. Jack J. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 8, 1949; Report No. 1212. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1026. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 312.
- H. R. 4891.—Scheflen, Albert E. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2682. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2399. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 20, 1950. Private Law No. 959.
- H. R. 4892.—District of Columbia, Home for the Aged and Infirm, admission. Reported from District of Columbia July 14, 1949; Report No. 1061. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate May 1, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 1528. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 14, 1950. Public Law No. 542.
- H. R. 4895.—Superior National Forest, Minn. Reported from Public Lands June 14, 1949; Report No. 795. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. Reported in Senate June 6, 1950 Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1778. Passed Senate, amended June 16, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 21, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 594.
- H. R. 4901.—Indians, Cherokee, lease of lands. Reported from Public Lands July 7, 1949; Report No. 997. Union Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2486. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 15, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 824.

- H. R. 4903.—Guiragossian, Krikor G. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 15, 1950; Report No. 1778. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1705, Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 603.
- H. R. 4904.—Steele, Conrad L., deceased. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 7, 1950; Report No. 1741. Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2400. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1013.
- H. R. 4915.—Well sites for use of the Geological Survey. Reported from Public Lands July 12, 1950;
 Report No. 2523. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 4942.—Indians, Seneca Nation. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1238. Union Calendar. Rules suspended and passed House May 1, 1950. Reported in Senate July 19, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2105. Passed Senate, amended July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 14, 1950. Public Law No. 690.
- H. R. 4943.—Idaho, leases of public lands. Reported from Public Lands June 15, 1949; Report No. 828.
 Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 875. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Public Law No. 328.
- H. R. 4948.—Supreme Court Building and Grounds.
 Reported from Judiciary June 14, 1949; Report No. 814. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949.
 Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 719. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 250.
- H. R. 4954.—Hutt, Jacob F. Reported from Judiciary June 21, 1950; Report No. 2298. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2299. Passed Senate Aug. 28, 1950. Approved Sept. 2, 1950. Private Law No. 886.
- H. R. 4959 (S. 1950).—Fisher Contracting Co. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1835.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950.
 In Senate ordered placed on calendar Apr. 5, 1950.
 Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950.
 Approved Apr. 29, 1950.
 Private Law No. 443.
- H. R. 4960.—Whitney, Mrs. Elizabeth H. Reported from Judiciary May 3, 1950; Report No. 1985. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1811. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Approved June 23, 1950. Private Law No. 573.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

Index Key and History of Bill

- H. R. 4963 (H. Res. 248).—Courts, judges, circuit and district. Reported from Judiciary June 10, 1949;
 Report No. 780. Union Calendar. Passed House June 16, 1949. Passed Senate, amended, June 27, 1949. Senate asks for a conference June 27, 1949. House agrees to a conference June 28, 1949. Conference report filed July 25, 1949; Report No. 1124. House agrees to conference report July 26, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report July 27, 1949. Approved Aug. 3, 1949. Public Law No. 205.
- H. R. 4966.—Hawaii, sewer bonds. Reported from Public Lands July 25, 1949; Report No. 1118. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 5, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1125. Passed Senate, amended, Oct. 17, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 397.
- H. R. 4967.—Hawaii, Honolulu, public-park improvement. Reported from Public Lands July 25, 1949; Report No. 1120. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 5, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1126. Passed Senate, amended, Oct. 17, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 398.
- H. R. 4968.—Hawaii, T. H., flood-control bonds. Reported from Public Lands July 25, 1949; Report No. 1121. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 11, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1149. Passed Senate, amended, Oct. 17, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 399.
- H. R. 4969.—Arkansas, exchange of forest lands in. Reported from Agriculture Apr. 19. 1950; Report No. 1915.
 Union Calendar. Passed House May 1, 1950.
 Reported in Senate May 18, 1950; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1671.
 Passed Senate June 8, 1950.
 Approved June 16, 1950.
 Public Law No. 558.
- H. R. 4986.—Flathead Indian irrigation project Reported from Public Lands July 12, 1949; Report No. 1024. Union Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 20, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1094. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Public Law No. 333.
- H. R. 4989.—John Ii Estate, Ltd. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2391. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate July 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2159. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 10, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 822.
- H. R. 4996.—Abernathy, Lonnie M. Reported from Judiciary; Report No. 1847. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1640. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 19, 1950. Private Law No. 546.

- H. R. 5002.—Reserve Officers Association of the United States. Reported from Judiciary Sept. 29, 1949; Report No. 1358. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 3, 1949. Passed Senate, amended, June 27, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 29, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 595.
- H. R. 5003.—War Assets Administration, reimburse State of New York. Reported from Judiciary June 21, 1950; Report No. 2302. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Expenditures in Executive Departments; Report No. 2139. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Public Law No. 684.
- H. R. 5007 (H. Res. 249).—Armed Services, pay and physical disability. Reported from Armed Services June 10, 1949; Report No. 779. Union Calendar. Passed House June 15, 1949. Reported in Senate July 20, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 733. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 26, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Sept. 26, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 12, 1949. Public Law No. 351.
- H. R. 5016.—Prati, Mrs. Virginia Dalla Rosa and son. Reported from Judiciary May 25, 1950; Report No. 2127.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2133.
 Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950.
 House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950.
 Vetoed Aug. 14, 1950.
 Bill and message referred to Committee on the Judiciary Aug. 14, 1950.
- H. R. 5017.—Lip Ng, Soo and Ng, Gut Chee. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 8, 1950; Report No. 1750.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950.
 Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1706. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 529.
- H. R. 5018.—New Amsterdam Casualty Co. Reported from Judiciary June 9, 1949; Report No. 776.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949.
- H. R. 5019.—Holbrook, Fella H. Reported from Judiciary July 21, 1949; Report No. 1092. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1641. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950 House agrees to Senate amendments June 20, 1950. Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 641.
- H. R. 5022.—Hoffman, Henry Leonard. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 21, 1950; Report No. 2972. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950.
- H. R. 5034.—Indians, land holdings in Lodge Grass,
 Mont. Reported from Public Lands June 28, 1949;
 Report No. 934. Union Calendar. Passed House
 July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949;
 Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 665. Passed
 Senate, Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 17, 1949.
 Public Law No. 243.
- H. R. 5044.—Second Decontrol Act of 1947, extended. Reported from Banking and Currency June 14, 1949; Report No. 804. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House June 20, 1949. Reported in Senate June 21, 1949; Banking and Currer cy. Passed Senate June 29, 1949. Approved June 30, 1949. Public Law No. 153.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 5048 (S. 1577).—City of Clinton, Bridge Commission. Reported from Public Works July 18, 1949; Report No. 1072. House Calendar. Laid on table Aug. 1, 1949. S. 1577 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 5051 (S. Res. 377).—Rivera, Mrs. Juan Antonio, et al. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 4, 1950; Report No. 1867. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1707. Passed Senate, amended, Dec. 15, 1950. Senate requests return Dec. 20, 1950. Returned to Senate Dec. 20, 1950. Returned to House Dec. 26, 1950.
- H. R. 5060.—Appropriations, legislative, 1950. Reported from Appropriations June 8, 1949; Report No. 763. Union Calendar. Passed House June 9, 1949. Reported in Senate June 14, 1949; Appropriations; Report No. 502. Passed Senate, amended, June 15, 1949. Senate asks for a conference June 15, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments June 16, 1949. Approved June 22, 1949. Public Law No. 118.
- H. R. 5074 (H. Res. 572).—National Advisory Committee for Aeronautics. Reported from Armed Services Feb. 22, 1950; Report No. 1685. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Reported in Senate July 6, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1939. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 1, 1950. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 672.
- H. R. 5083.—Emelia, Sister Maria (Anna Bohn). Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2624. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2434. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 989.
- H. R. 5086.—Armed Services, gifts importation. Reported from Ways and Means June 15, 1949; Report No. 833. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. Reported in Senate July 15, 1949; Finance; Report No. 685. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 16, 1949. Approved Aug. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 271.
- H. R. 5097.—Indians, livestock loans. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 12, 1949; Report No. 1261.
 Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 14, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1489. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 15, 1950. Approved May 24, 1950. Public Law No. 525.
- H. R. 5098.—Indians, leasing of lands. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 5, 1949; Report No. 1200 Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate July 25, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2153.
- H. R. 5100.—Federal Government, officers and employees. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service June 17, 1949; Report No. 845. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House June 20, 1949. Passed Senate June 30, 1949. Approved July 6, 1949. Public Law No. 160.

- H. R. 5101.—Washington, Pierce County. Reported from Armed Services Jan. 12, 1950; Report No. 1472. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 6, 1950. Reported in Senate Mar. 9, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1332. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 18, 1950. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Public Law No. 835
- H. R. 5103.—Postal Service, military posts, per diem Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Apr. 21, 1950; Report No. 1933. Union Calendar. Passed House May 1, 1950. Reported in Senate May 10, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1542. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 15, 1950. Public Law No. 552.
- H. R. 5105.—Horse, Jessie American. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 24, 1949. Report No. 1312.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Oct. 4, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Oct. 11, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1147. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Private Law No. 347.
- H. R. 5109.—Smith, Thomas Clayton. Reported from Judiciary May 17, 1950; Report No. 2072; Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950.
- H. R. 5110.—Treber, Janos and Mrs. Katalin. Reported from Judiciary June 12, 1950; Report No. 2220.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2055.
 Passed Senate July 26, 1950.
 Approved Aug. 5, 1950.
 Private Law No. 726.
- H. R. 5113 (S. 2042).—Buffalo Rapids project. Reported from Public Lands July 13, 1949; Report No. 1043. Union Calendar. Laid on table Sept. 29, 1949.
 S. 2042 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 5114.—Taxes, malt liquors. Reported from Ways and Means June 15, 1949; Report No. 826.
 Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949.
 Reported in Senate July 11, 1949; Finance; Report No. 645. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 261.
- H. R. 5122.—Land, scrip, and rights. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 6, 1950; Report No. 1732. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 20, 1950.
- H. R. 5126.—Cobb, Mrs. Nathalie E. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1836. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1642. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 14, 1950. Private Law No. 491.
- H. R. 5133.—Kentuck drainage district. Reported from Public Works Sept. 29, 1949; Report No. 1355. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 11, 1949

- H. R. 5134.—Colorado, Big Thompson reclamation project. Reported from Public Lands June 20, 1949; Report No. 853. Union Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 919. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 29, 1949. Vetoed Oct. 14, 1949. Bill and message referred to Committee on Public Lands Oct. 14, 1949.
- H. R. 5137 (H. Res. 706).—Courts, district court, Texas, for eastern district of. Reported from Judiciary July 12, 1950; Report No. 2533. Union Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1950.
- H. R. 5148.—Links, Hilda, et al. Reported from Judiciary July 21, 1949; Report No. 1093. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1027. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 29, 1949. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Private Law No. 298.
- H. R. 5149.—Aboitiz, Fernando. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1221. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949.
- H. R. 5150.—Doyal, Ira D. and Clyde. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950; Report No. 1924.
 Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950.
 Reported in Senate June 1, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1761. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 562.
- H. R. 5151.—Livermore, Lourdine, estate of. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 4, 1950; Report No. 1868 Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950.
- H. R. 5155.—Lucareni, Francesca. Reported from Judiciary July 13, 1949; Report No. 1037. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 912. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 263.
- H. R. 5157.—Albanese, Anthony, a minor. Reported from Judiciary May 17, 1950; Report No. 2073.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2199. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 19, 1950. Private Law No. 836.
- H. R. 5160.—Lomoriello, Mrs. Giustina Schiano.
 Reported from Judiciary July 13, 1949; Report No. 1038. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 866. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 264.

- H. R. 5166.—Pacific islands, United States laws extended to certain. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 18, 1949; Report No. 1280. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 3, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1493. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendment June 6, 1950. Approved June 15, 1950. Public Law No. 553.
- H. R. 5168 (S. 2030).—Postal Service, postmasters fourth class. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service July 13, 1949; Report No. 1029. Union Calendar. Laid on table Aug. 1, 1949. S. 2030 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 5170.—Historic sites, preservation. Reported from Public Lands June 20, 1949; Report No. 855. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 28, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1110. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 408.
- H. R. 5184.—Irrigation districts, contracts. Reported from Public Lands July 6, 1949; Report No. 974.
 Union Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Sept. 28, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1111. Passed Senate, amended, Oct. 17, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 27, 1949.
 Public Law No. 419.
- H. R. 5187 (H. Res. 278).—Furs and fur products. Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce June 27, 1949; Report No. 919. Union Calendar. Passed House July 14, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 23, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 2378.
- H. R. 5188 (S. 2083).—Soo Locks, anniversary. Reported from House Administration July 14, 1949;
 Report No. 1056. Union Calendar. Passed House July 14, 1949. In Senate ordered placed on calendar July 15, 1949. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 252.
- H. R. 5191.—Courts, U. S. District Court for the Middle District of Georgia. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 18, 1949; Report No. 1279. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 3, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1184. Passed Senate Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 400.
- H. R. 5199.—Bomar, Mr. and Mrs. Thurman L. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 14, 1950; Report No. 1769.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950.
 Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1643.
 Passed Senate June 8, 1950.
 Approved June 20, 1950.
 Private Law No. 550.
- H. R. 5205.—Bass, H. B. Reported from Public Lands June 24, 1949; Report No. 908. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 23, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 949. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 265

Index Key and History of Bill

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 5207.—Puerto Rico, salaries of chief justice and associate. Reported from Public Lands July 13, 1949; Report No. 1044. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 8,1949; Interior and Insular Affairs: Report No. 876. Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 876. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 294.
- H. R. 5208 (S. 1407) (S. 2734) (H. Res. 282).—Indians, Navajo and Hopi Tribe. Reported from Public Lands July 1, 1949; Report No. 963. Union Calendar. Laid on table July 14, 1949. S. 1407 passed
- H. R. 5221.—Di Pietro, Mrs. Maria Grazia Riccio. Reported from Judiciary May 3, 1950; Report No. 1994. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2056. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 778.
- H. R. 5226.—Tariff Act of 1930, amend par. 207.
 Reported from Ways and Means Mar. 7, 1950;
 Report No. 1745. Union Calendar. Passed House
 Mar. 14, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 7, 1950;
 Finance; Report No. 2511. Passed Senate, amended,
 Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments
 Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 852.
- H. R. 5232.—Indians, highways on reservations. Reported from Public Lands July 13, 1949; Report No. 1046. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949.
- H. R. 5238 (S. 2192).—Navy, lineal position adjusted. Reported from Armed Services July 12, 1949; Report No. 1015. Union Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1949. Reported in Senate July 22, 1949; Armed Services. Passed Senate Aug. 1, 1949. Approved Aug. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 210.
- H. R. 5240.—Fats and oils, import controls. Reported from Banking and Currency June 21, 1949; Report No. 868. Union Calendar. Passed House June 23, 1949. Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 593. Passed Senate June 30, 1949. Approved July 1, 1949. Public Law No. 155.
- H. R. 5244.—Trus, Lt. Col. Charles J. Reported from Judiciary July 25, 1950; Report No. 2732. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2483. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House asks for a conference Sept. 15, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference Sept. 20, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Dec. 15, 1950. Conference report Aled Dec. 15, 1950. Part No. 2005 port filed Dec. 18, 1950; Report No. 3205. House agrees to conference report Jan. 2, 1951. Approved Jan. 12, 1951. Private Law No. 1102.
- H. R. 5250.—Smelcer, J. L. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 4, 1950; Report No. 1869. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2300.
- Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1981. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 684.

- H. R. 5265.—Un-American activities, mail. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Oct. 4, 1949; Report No. 1374. Union Calendar Union 573
- H. R. 5268.—Internal Revenue Code, amend. Reported from Ways and Means June 27, 1949; Report No. 920. July 6, 1949. Supplemental report pt. II. Union Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 3, 1949; Finance; Report No. 221. Report Senate Aug. 3, 1949; Finance; Report No. 221. Report Senate Aug. 3, 1949; Finance; Report Re No. 831. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 16, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Sept. 16, 1949. House agrees to a conference Sept. 22, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 11, 1949; Report No. 1412. House agrees to conference report Oct. 13, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 13, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 378.
- H. R. 5274.—Gunn, Francis A. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1650. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950.
- H. R. 5276.—Lencioni, Mrs. Julia (Ioli) M. Stefani.
 Reported from Judiciary July 21, 1949; Report No. 1099. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1470. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950 Approved May 3, 1950. Private Law No. 447.
- H. R. 5282.—Puerto Rico, debt limitation increased. Reported from Public Lands Jan. 24, 1950; Report No. 1515. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 6, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 2, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2221. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 708.
- H. R. 5287.—Swainsboro, Ga., southern district. Reported from Judiciary July 1, 1949; Report No. 967.
 Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 720. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law 236.
- H. R. 5289 (S. 863).—San Francisco, lands conveyed. Reported from Armed Services July 1, 1949; Report No. 965. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6,
- J. R. 5295.—Springman, C. R. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1837. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate June 1, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1762. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 14, 1950. Private Law No. 492.
- H. R. 5252.—Tindal, W. M. Reported from Judiciary May 3, 1950; Report No. 1986. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1981. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Calendar. Passed Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1028. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 313.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 5300.—Appropriations, third deficiency. Reported from Appropriations June 23, 1949; Report No. 879. Union Calendar. Passed House June 24, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 5, 1949; Appropriations; Report No. 846. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 25, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 25, 1949. House agrees to a conference Sept. 21, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 5, 1949; Report No. 1381. House agrees to conference report Oct. 6, 1949. House recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 7, 11, 12, 15, 16, 18, 22, 24, and 27; recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 9 and 19, each with an amendment Oct. 6, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 6, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments to Senate amendments Nos. 9 and 19, Oct. 6, 1949. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 343.
- H. R. 5305.—Lighthouse, employees, retired pay. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Aug. 30, 1949; Report No. 1334. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 3, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 12, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1165. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 1040. Public Levy No. 425. 29, 1949. Public Law No. 435.
- H. R. 5310. Indians, Agua Caliente Indian Reserva-tion. Reported from Public Lands June 30, 1949;
 Report No. 956. Union Calendar. Passed House Report No. 956. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 669. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 22, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 322.
- H. R. 5319.—Holy Name Society. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1240. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1154. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 374.
- H. R. 5327.—Scrap iron and steel. Reported from Ways and Means July 7, 1949; Report No. 996. Union Calendar. Passed House July 19, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Finance; Report No. 898. In Senate recommitted May 24, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 9, 1950; Finance; Report No. 2259. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 22, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 22, 1950. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 869.
- H. R. 5328 (S. 862).—San Francisco, Fort Funston Military Reservation. Reported from Armed Services July 1, 1949; Report No. 966. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. In Senate. Read twice and placed on Calendar July 7, 1949. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Oct. 3, 1949. Approved Oct. 13, 1949. Public Law No. 354. 13, 1949. Public Law No. 354.
- H. R. 5330 (S. 2319) (H. Res. 368).—Korea, Republic of, aid. Reported from Foreign Affairs July 1, 1949: Report No. 962. July 26, 1949, minority views pt. II. Union Calendar. Failed of passage Jan. 19,

- H. R. 5332.—Foreign trade zones, permit manufacture of goods. Reported from Ways and Means June 30, 1949; Report No. 957. Union Calendar. Passed House July 19, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 26, 1949; Finance; Report No. 1107. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949. House asks for a conference Oct. 3, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference Oct. 3, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 13. econterence Oct. 3, 1949. Senate agrees to a conterence Oct. 3, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 13, 1949; Report No. 1437. Senate agrees to conference report June 5, 1950. House agrees to conference report June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law No. 566.
- Judiciary Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1707. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1423. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 422.
- H. R. 5342.—Boy Scout jamboree, military equipment. Reported from Armed Services Aug. 2, 1949; Report No. 1162. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 12, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 15, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 1082 Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 323.
- H. R. 5345 (H. Res. 283) (S. 2522).—Agricultural Act of 1949. Reported from Agriculture July 7, 1949; Report No. 998. Union Calendar. Passed House July 21, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 5, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1130. Passed Senate, amended, Oct. 12, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Oct. 12, 1949. House agrees to a conference Oct. 13, 1949. Conference Report filed Oct. 19, 1949; Report No. 1459. House agrees to conference report Oct. 19, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 19, 1949. ference report Oct. 19, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 19, 1949. Approved Oct. 31, 1949. Public Law No. 439.
- H. R. 5346.—Merchant Marine Act, 1936, amend. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Oct. 11, 1949; Report No. 1407. Union Calendar_
- H. R. 5353.—Schlederer, Max. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1233. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1029. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 314.
- H. R. 5354.—Shafer, Itzchak. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 19, 1949; Report No. 1285. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 24, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1185. Passed Senate Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Private Law No. 350.
- H. R. 5355.—Maek, Szalom. Reported from Judiciry Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1709. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1708. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 620. proved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 629.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 5356.—Norfolk County Trust Co. Reported from Public Works July 8, 1949; Report No. 1002.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 19, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 939. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 26, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private Law No. 294.
- H: R: 5361.—McCormack, Capt. Charles G. Reported from Armed Services Oct. 13, 1949; Report No. 1433. Private Calendar. Passed House Oct. 18, 1949. Reported in Senate Feb. 3, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1249. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 419.
- H. R. 5365.—Black Mallard. Reported from Public Lands July 13, 1949; Report No. 1045. Union Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1949. Reported in Senate July 28, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 799. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 237.
- H. R. 5368.—National Military Establishment Act of 1949. Reported from Armed Services Aug. 2, 1949; Report No. 1163. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 3, 1949. Reported in Senate May 19, 1950; Armed Services: Report No. 1687. Passed Senate amended, June 8, 1950. House asks for a conference June 22, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference June 22, 1950. Conference report filed June 27, 1950. Report No. 2348. Senate agrees to conference report June 29, 1950. House agrees to conference report June 30, 1950. Approved July 11, 1950. Public Law No. 606.
- H. R. 5372.—Indians, settlement contracts. Reported from Public Lands July 13, 1949; Report No. 1047. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate May 23, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1737. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to a conference Sept. 20, 1950. Conference report filed Sept. 21, 1950; Report No. 3132. House agrees to conference report Sept. 22, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Sept. 22, 1950. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 870.
- H. R. 5375.—De Silva, Mrs. Hilda. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1222. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1030. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 11, 1949. Private Law No. 329.
- H. R. 5380.—Smith, Thomas J. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1708. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950.
- H. R. 5381.—Ridenour, Billy Ray and L. L. Ridenour.
 Reported from Judiciary May 31, 1950; Report No. 2171. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2401. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 990.
- H. R. 5390 (S. 2140).—Indians, Navajo tribal land.
 Reported from Public Lands Aug. 5, 1949; Report No. 1197. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949. In Senate ordered placed on calendar Aug. 18, 1949. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 302.

- H. R. 5459.—Hawaii, Honolulu, public-improvement bonds. Reported from Public Lands July 25, 1949-Report No. 1122. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 11, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1150. Passed Senate, amended, Oct. 17, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 401.
- H. R. 5465.—Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1930, annuities. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service July 18, 1949; Report No. 1069. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 16, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 926. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 320.
- H. R. 5470.—Haddad, Joseph A. Reported from Judiciary May 25, 1950; Report No. 2128. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1982. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 768.
- H. R. 5472 (H. Res. 302).—Public works, rivers and harbors. Reported from Public Works July 6, 1949; Report No. 969. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 22, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 7, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 1143. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 17, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Apr. 17, 1950. House agrees to a conference Apr. 20, 1950. Conference report filed Apr. 28, 1950. Report No. 1968. House agrees to conference report May 3, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report May 4, 1950. Approved May 17, 1950. Public Law No. 516.
- H. R. 5473.—Indians, Gros Ventre and Assiniboine. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 1, 1949; Report No. 1151. Union Calendar. Passed House May 24, 1950.
- H. R. 5486.—Spirits, distilled. Reported from Ways and Means Oct. 13, 1949; Report No. 1438. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 14, 1949. Reported in Senate Jan. 6, 1950; Finance; Report No. 1206. Passed Senate Feb. 10, 1950. Approved Feb. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 448.
- H. R. 5487.—Federal Communications Commission, et al., review of orders. Reported from Judiciary May 23, 1950; Report No. 2122. Union Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2618. Passed Senate, amended, Dec. 15, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Dec. 18, 1950. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 901.
- H. R. 5489.—Hawaii legislation enacted, to ratify.
 Reported from Public Lands Aug. 1, 1949; Report No. 1153. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15. 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 5, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1127. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 409.

No.

- H. R. 5490.—Hawaii, Kauai, public-improvement bonds. Reported from Public Lands July 25, 1949; Report No. 1119. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 11, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1151. Passed Senate, amended, Oct. 17, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 402.
- H. R. 5503.—Langley Air Force Base, Virginia. Reported from Armed Services Jan. 12, 1950; Report No. 1473. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 6, 1950. Reported in Senate Feb. 23, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1281. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 481.
- H. R. 5506 (S. 2195) (H. Res. 844).—Palisades Dam and Reservoir project. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 22, 1949; Report No. 1297. Supplemental report filed Aug. 26, 1950. Union Calendar. Laid on table Sept. 18, 1950. S. 2195 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 5507.—Alaska, Bald Eagle, protection. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries June 26, 1950; Report No. 2326. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
- H. R. 5508 (S. 1939).—Armed Services, retirement benefits. Reported from Armed Services July 12, 1949; Report No. 1021. Union Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1949. In Senate ordered placed on calendar July 20, 1949. Passed Senate July 26, 1949.
 Vetoed Aug. 9, 1949. Bill and message referred to Committee on Armed Services Aug. 9, 1949.
- H. R. 5511 (S. 2034).—Agriculture, Perishable Agriculture Commodities Act. Reported from Agriculture Aug. 5, 1949; Report No. 1194. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 3, 1950. In Senate ordered placed on Calendar Apr. 4, 1950. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 15, 1950. Public Law No. 554.
- H. R. 5512.—Federal Farm Loan Labor Act. Reported from Agriculture July 19, 1949; Report No. 1075. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949.
- H. R. 5523.—Massengill, Fred I. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1651. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2301. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 895.
- H. R. 5525.—Deane, Mr. and Mrs. Richard E. Reported from Judiciary July 21, 1949; Report No. 1094.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949.
- H. R. 5526 (H. Res. 311).—President of the United States, work load lightened. Reported from Expenditures in Executive Departments July 28, 1949;
 Report No. 1139. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 12, 1949. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950;
 Expenditures in Executive Departments; Report No. 1867. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 673.

- H. R. 5535 (S. 2374).—Philippine Rehabilitation Act of 1946, extend. Reported from Foreign Affairs July 13, 1949; Report No. 1028. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 295.
- H. R. 5539.—Weitlanner, Mrs. Claudia. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1223
 Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1031. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 12, 1949. Private Law No. 332.
- H. R. 5541.—Tan, William Lawrence. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 13, 1950; Report No. 1629. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1709. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950. Approved June 26, 1950. Private Law No. 578.
- H. R. 5546.—Tansey, Harry. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1607. Private Calendar. Objected to and recommitted Feb. 21, 1950. Included in H. R. 7468. Stricken from H. R. 7468 June 6, 1950.
- H. R. 5556.—Indians, surplus property. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 4, 1949; Report No. 1188.
 Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 18, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1507. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 20, 1950. Public Law No. 567.
- H. R. 5557 (H. Res. 322).—Agriculture, workers from foreign countries. Reported from Agriculture July 27, 1949; Report No. 1134. Union Calendar______Union 460
- H. R. 5564.—Wilcox Electric Co., Inc. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1838. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950.
- H. R. 5566.—De Lisi, Dr. Agostino. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 7, 1950; Report No. 1583. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1901. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 787.

No.

- H. R. 5570.—Indians, Chippewa Cree Tribe. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 1, 1949; Report No. 1152. Union Calendar. Passed House May 24, 1950.
- H. R. 5580.—Guenther, Mrs. Tsuneko Shimokawa.
 Reported from Judiciary Jan. 18, 1950; Report No. 1491.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1471.
 Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950.
 House agrees to Senate amendments Apr. 25, 1950.
 Approved May 4, 1950.
 Private Law No. 451.
- H. R. 5581.—Ebel, Deborah Elizabeth. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 28, 1950; Report No. 1710. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1710. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 530.
- H. R. 5582.—Belle Isle Cab Co., Inc. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 8, 1949; Report No. 1213. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1032. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 326.
- H. R. 5592.—Agriculture, emergency feed and seed loans. Reported from Agriculture July 26, 1949;
 Report No. 1129. Union Calendar Passed House Aug. 1, 1949.
- H. R. 5594 (S. 2197).—Export-Import Bank, foreign investments. Reported from Banking and Currency Oct. 6, 1949; Report No. 1384. Union Calendar______Union 578
- H. R. 5598.—Veterans, service-connected disability cases, pension increased. Reported from Veterans' Affairs July 14, 1949; Report No. 1063. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 23, 1949; Finance; Report No. 1103. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 339.
- H. R. 5601.—Michigan, Iosco County. Reported from Agriculture Aug. 3, 1949; Report No. 1180.
 Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 8, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 974. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Oct. 19, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 403.
- H. R. 5602.—Chinese students, relief. Reported from Foreign Affairs July 13, 1949; Report No. 1039.
 Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949.

60238—81—House Business Cal——12

- H. R. 5609.—Phelps, B. M. Reported from Public Lands Jan. 24, 1950; Report No. 1517. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Mar. 14, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs. Report No. 1337. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 1, 1950. Approved May 5, 1950. Private Law No. 453.
- H. R. 5610.—Glenn, Emma Phelps. Reported from Public Lands Jan. 24, 1950; Report No. 1518 Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950 Reported in Senate Mar. 14, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1338. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 1, 1950. Approved May 5, 1950. Private Law No. 454.
- H. R. 5611.—Phelps, Charles W. Reported from Public Lands Jan. 24, 1950; Report No. 1520. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Mar. 14, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1339. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 1, 1950. Approved May 5, 1950. Private Law No. 455.
- H. R. 5620 (S. 2275).—New Mexico, block 95 in the townsite of Hot Springs. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 8, 1949; Report No. 1215. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949. In Senate, ordered placed on calendar Aug. 16, 1949. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 296.
- H. R. 5628.—Rhode Island, land conveyed. Reported from Public Works Apr. 24, 1950; Report No. 1943.
 Union Calendar. Passed House May 1, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Public Works; Report No. 1953. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Public Law No. 657.
- H. R. 5632.—Military Establishment, fiscal management. Reported from Armed Services July 14, 1949; Report No. 1064. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House July 18, 1949. Passed Senate, amended July 20, 1949. House asks for a conference July 21, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference July 25, 1949. Conference report filed July 29, 1949; Report No. 1142. Senate agrees to conference report July 28, 1949. House agrees to conference report Aug. 2, 1949. Approved Aug. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 216.
- H. R. 5639.—Townsend, Ivan E. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950; Report No. 1923. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate June 1. 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1763. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 551.

- H. R. 5647 (S. 1681).—Courts, picketing. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 18, 1949; Report No. 1281.
 House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1949. In Senate ordered placed on calendar Aug. 26, 1949.
- H. R. 5670 (S. 2286).—New Mexico, land transferred.
 Reported from Public Lands Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1239. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949. In Senate, ordered placed on calendar Aug. 16, 1949. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 22, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 321.
- H. R. 5674.—Bridge, Missouri River, bonds. Reported from Public Works Sept. 29, 1949; Report No. 1356.
 House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 3, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 12, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 1164. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 375.
- H. R. 5679.—Irrigation field stations. Reported from Agriculture Aug 3, 1949; Report No. 1181. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate June 20, 1950; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1847. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 825.
- H. R. 5682.—Cowan, R. E. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 25, 1950; Report No. 1534. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1644. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 20, 1950. Approved June 29, 1950. Private Law No. 617.
- H. R. 5704.—Shimada, Janis. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 18, 1950; Report No. 1492. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1424. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 427.
- H. R. 5709.—Cronin, Patrick. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 8, 1950; Report No. 1751. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1711. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 531.
- H. R. 5725 (S. 2105) (S. 240).—Strategic and critical materials. Reported from Public Lands July 27, 1949; Report No. 1135. Union Calendar_Union 461
- H. R. 5730 (S. 1250).—Institute of Inter-American Affairs. Reported from Foreign Affairs July 25, 1949; Report No. 1123. Union Calendar. Laid on table Aug. 1, 1949. S. 1250 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 5731.—Iran, fiduciary obligation. Reported from Foreign Affairs Aug. 1, 1949; Report No. 1155.
 Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Oct 11, 1949. Foreign Relations; Report No. 1145. Passed Senate Sept. 19, 1950.
 Approved Sept. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 861.

- H. R. 5738 (H. Res. 304) (S. 1962).—Agriculture, cotton acreage and marketing quotas. Reported from Agriculture Aug. 1, 1949; Report No. 1148. Union Calendar. Laid on table Aug. 3, 1949. S. 1962 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 5739 (S. 2116).—Public works, planning. Reported from Public Works July 26, 1949; Report No. 1131. Union Calendar. Laid on table Oct. 3, 1949. S. 2116 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 5753.—Clark, Jean. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1652. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 10. 1950: Judiciary; Report No. 1472. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 432.
- H. R. 5764.—Los Angeles, Calif., rights-of-way. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 12, 1949; Report No. 1260. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 966. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 27, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 29, 1949. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 344.
- H. R. 5773.—Falcon Dam, joint development. Reported from Foreign Affairs Aug. 22, 1949; Report No. 1299. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 23, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 31, 1949; Foreign Relations; Report No. 967. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Public Law No. 312.
- H. R. 5777.—Dutton, Joe D. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 3, 1949; Report No. 1175. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1033. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 7, 1949. Private Law No. 315.
- H. R. 5782.—Raupe, Mrs. Vera. Reported from Judiciary June 12, 1950; Report No. 2221. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2660.
- H. R. 5799.—Acme Finance Co. Reported from Judiciary May 3, 1950; Report No. 1987. Private Calendar.
 Passed House May 16, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1983. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 685.
- H. R. 5810.—Courts, district court, Oregon, Klamath Falls, accommodations. Reported from Judiciary July 17, 1950; Report No. 2569. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2528. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 826.

No.

- H. R. 5831.—Liquors, fruit-flavor concentrates. Reported from Ways and Means Aug. 2, 1949; Report No. 1159. Union Calendar Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 5, 1949; Finance; Report No. 841. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Public Law No. 240.
- H. R. 5833.—Veterans, industrial and institutional trade training. Reported from Veterans' Affairs Aug. 24, 1949; Report No. 1314. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1949.
- H. R. 5839.—Forest Service, simplify. Reported from Agriculture Aug. 4, 1949; Report No. 1189. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 13, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1069. Passed Senate, amended, Feb. 14, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Feb. 14, 1950. House agrees to a conference Feb. 23, 1950. Conference report filed Mar. 29, 1950; Report No. 1859. House agrees to conference report Apr. 3, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Apr. 13, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Apr. 13, 1950. Approved Apr. 24, 1950. Public Law No. 478.
- H. R. 5846.—Coolidge, Mrs. Lillian. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 14, 1950; Report No. 1770. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1645. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 20, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 638.
- H. R. 5849.—Kornegay, Samuel. Reported from Judiciary May 25, 1950; Report No. 2137. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1902. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 736.
- H. R. 5851.—Keyser, Mrs. Tashiko. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1224. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1034. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 12, 1949. Private Law No. 333.
- H. R. 5856 (S. 653) (H. Res. 183).—Fair Labor Standards Act of 1949. Pursuant to H. Res. 183 (as amended by striking out H. R. 3190) debated Aug. 8, 1949. Passed House Aug. 11. 1949. In Senate ordered placed on calendar Aug. 11, 1949. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 31. 1949. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 31, 1949. House agrees to a conference Sept. 22, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 17, 1949; Report No. 1453. House agrees to conference report Oct. 18, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 393.
- H. R. 5860.—Phelps, Frank. Reported from Public Lands Jan. 24, 1950; Report No. 1521. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Mar. 14, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1340. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 1, 1950. Approved May 5, 1950. Private Law No. 456.

- H. R. 5863.—International Refugee Organization.
 Reported from Judiciary Apr. 4, 1950; Report No. 1870. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House July 17, 1950.
- H. R. 5866.—Great Smoky Mountains National Park and the Cherokee-Pisgah-Nantahala National Forests. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 11, 1949; Report No. 1256. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 3, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 26, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1521. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 17, 1950. Approved July 26, 1950. Public Law No. 622.
- H. R. 5872.—Toiyabe National Forest. Reported from Public Lands Sept. 27, 1949; Report No. 1343. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 3, 1949. Reported in Senate May 24, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1741. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Public Law No. 559.
- H. R. 5876.—Army-Navy Nurses' Act of 1947. Reported from Armed Services Oct. 4, 1949; Report No. 1375. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 10, 1949. Reported in Senate Feb. 9, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1267. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 5, 1950. Approved May 16, 1950. Public Law No. 514.
- H. R. 5884 (S. 2372).—Atomic Energy Act of 1946, amend. Reported from Joint Committee on Atomic Energy Aug. 18, 1949; Report No. 1282. Union Calendar. Laid on table Sept. 29, 1949 S. 2372 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 5895 (H. Res. 327).—Foreign Military Assistance Act of 1949. Reported from Foreign Affairs Aug. 15, 1949; Report No. 1265. Aug. 16, 1949; supplemental report No. 1265, pt. II. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 18, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 13, 1949; Foreign Relations; Report No. 1068. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 22, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Sept. 23, 1949. House agrees to a conference Sept. 26, 1949. Conference report filed Sept. 27, 1949; Report No. 1346. House agrees to conference report Sept. 28, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Sept. 28, 1949. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Public Law No. 329.
- H. R. 5902.—Pan American Union. Reported from Foreign Affairs Aug. 22, 1949; Report No. 1298.
 Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 7, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Sept. 13, 1950; Foreign Relations; Report No. 2565. Passed Senate, amended, Dec. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Dec. 15, 1950. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 902.

Index Key and History of Bill

No.

Index Key and History of Bill

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 5903 (S. 614).—Hospital survey and construction, amendments of 1949. Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce Aug. 25, 1949; Report No. 1325, Union Calendar. Laid on table Oct. 3, 1949, S. 614 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 5912.—District of Columbia, alcoholic licenses. Reported from District of Columbia Aug. 22, 1949. Report No. 1290. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 13, 1949.
- H. R. 5913.—Ohio, exchange of land in Ross County.
 Reported from Agriculture Apr. 19, 1950; Report
 No. 1916. Union Calendar. Passed House May 1,
 1950. Reported in Senate May 18, 1950; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1672. Passed Senate
 June 8, 1950. Approved June 14, 1950. Public
 Law No. 543.
- H. R. 5920 (S. 2395).—Veterans, mental cases. Reported from Armed Services Apr. 4, 1950; Report No. 1877.
 Union Calendar. Passed House May 15, 1950.
 In Senate ordered placed in calendar May 16, 1950. Passed Senate, amended June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 13, 1950. Approved June 21, 1950. Public Law No. 569.
- H. R 5921.—Armed services, Navy and Air Force officers. Reported from Armed Services Jan. 17, 1950;
 Report No. 1488. Union Calendar Passed House Feb. 6, 1950. Reported in Senate Feb. 23, 1950;
 Armed Services; Report No. 1282. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 485.
- H. R. 5923.—Jones, Mrs. Cora B., et al. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 7, 1950; Report No. 1742. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950.
- H. R. 5929.—Armed services, retirement benefits Reported from Armed Services Aug. 11, 1949; Report No. 1258. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 11, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 922. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 297.
- H. R. 5931 (S. 2379) (H. Res. 346).—Classification Revision Act of 1949. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Aug. 15, 1949; Report No. 1264. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 28, 1949. In Senate ordered placed on calendar Sept. 29, 1949. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 30, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Sept. 30, 1949. House agreeto a conference Oct. 3, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 15, 1949; Report No. 1447. House agrees to conference report Oct. 17, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 429.
- H. R. 5934.—Bureau of Public Buildings. Reported from Public Works Oct. 3, 1949; Report No. 1366.
 Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 11, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 1196. Passed Senate Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 410.

- H. R. 5936 (S. 2404).—Indians, hospital at Albuquerque, N. Mex., for. Reported from Public Lands Oct. 17, 1949; Report No. 1449. Union Calendar.

 Union 612
- H. R. 5941.—Military Chaplains Association of the United States of America. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 15, 1950; Report No. 2924. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2519. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 20, 1950. Public Law No. 792.
- H. R. 5943.—Brumidi, Constantino, monument. Reported from House Administration Apr. 5, 1950; Report No. 1884. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1950. Reported in Senate June 7, 1950; Rules and Administration; Report No. 1781. Passed Senate, amended, June 7, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Jun 22, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 596.
- H. R. 5947.—Batelli, Alfio. Reported from Judiciary May 3, 1950; Report No. 1995. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1984. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 779.
- H. R. 5951.—Federal employees, Travel Expense Act of 1949. Reported from Expenditures in the Executive Departments Aug. 25, 1949; Report No. 1332. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 3, 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 22, 1950; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 1364. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 482.
- H. R. 5953 (S. 2496).—Cooperative for American Remittances to Europe (CARE). Reported from Foreign Affairs Aug. 24, 1949; Report No. 1305. Union Calendar. Enacting clause stricken Mar. 1, 1050
- H. R. 5956 (S. 2002).—Bridge, Duluth, Minn. Reported from Public Works Oct. 3, 1949; Report No. 1367. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 11, 1949. Passed Senate Oct. 12, 1949. Approved Oct. 20, 1949. Public Law No. 364.
- H. R. 5960.—Krogue, Lt. Comdr. Eval L. Reported from Judiciary May 25, 1950; Report No. 2138. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950.
- H. R. 5965 (H. Res. 348).—Veterans' Administration hospitals. Reported from Veterans' Affairs Aug. 24, 1949; Report No. 1315. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 24, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 4, 1950; Labor and Public Welfare.

- H. R. 5967 (S. 2113) (H. Res. 715).—Interstate Commerce Act, clarify status of freight forwarders. Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce July 10, 1950; Report No. 2489. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 9, 1950. In Senate, placed on calendar Aug. 10, 1950. Passed Senate Dec. 6, 1950. Approved Dec. 20, 1950. Public Law No. 881.
- H. R. 5972.—Johnson, Ivar G. Reported from the Judiciary; Report No. 1871. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2402. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 20, 1950. Private Law No. 960.
- H. R. 5979.—Tweit, John. Reported from Judiciary May 18, 1950; Report No. 2088. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1812. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Approved June 29, 1950. Private Law No. 628.
- H. R. 5981.—Wagley, Clayborne V. Reported from Judiciary June 30, 1950; Report No. 2462. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
- H. R. 5984.—Hawaii, land patents. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 20, 1950; Report No. 1793. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 3, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2253. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 1, 1950. Public Law No. 746.
- H. R. 5990 (H. Res. 567).—Baltimore-Washington Parkway. Reported from Public Works Mar. 16, 1950; Report No. 1785. Union Calendar. Passed House May 25, 1950. Reported in Senate July 13, 1950; Public Works; Report No. 2040. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 643.
- H. R. 6000 (H. Res. 372).—Social security amendments of 1949. Reported from Ways and Means Aug. 22, 1949; Report No. 1300. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Finance; Report No. 1669. Passed Senate, amended, June 20, 1950. Senate asks for a conference June 20, 1950. House agrees to a conference June 26, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 1, 1950; Report No. 2771. House agrees to conference report Aug. 16, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 17, 1950. Approved Aug. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 734.

- H. R. 6003.—White, John E. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 19, 1950; Report No. 1505. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1425. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 444.
- H. R. 6006.—Bartley, Anthony Charles. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 19, 1949; Report No. 1286.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 24, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Sept. 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1089. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 5, 1949. Private Law No. 282.
- H. R. 6007.—Ricart, Herminia. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 19, 1949; Report No. 1287. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 24, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1186. Passed Senate Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 27, 1949. Private Law No. 353.
- H. R. 6008.—Appropriations, supplemental, 1950. Reported from Appropriations Aug. 16, 1949; Report No. 1266. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 19, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 20, 1949; Appropriations; Report No. 1092. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 26, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Sept. 26, 1949. House agrees to a conference Sept. 27, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 7, 1949; Report No. 1387. House agrees to conference report Oct. 11, 1949. House recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 2, 3, 5, 11, 21, 25, and 27; recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 9 and 26, each with an amendment, Oct. 11, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 11, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments to Senate amendments Nos. 9 and 26 Oct. 11, 1949. Approved Oct. 14, 1949. Public Law No. 358.
- H. R. 6013.—Interior, Department of, records. Reported from Public Lands June 12, 1950; Report No. 2215. Union Calendar. Passed House June 19, 1950. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2143. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 644.
- H. R. 6018.—Mikulik and Viliam Krajcirovic Lubomir. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 8, 1950; Report No. 1752. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2128. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 800.
- H. R. 6020.—Sears, Richard H. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2392. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 11, 1950; Judiciary Report No. 2546. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 970.
- H. R. 6022.—Veterans' Administration Medical Department employees. Reported from Veterans' Affairs Aug. 24, 1949; Report No. 1316. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 22, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 1098. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Approved Oct. 12, 1949. Public Law No. 349.

- H. R. 6034.—Veterans, hospital for Negroes at Booker
 T. Washington's birthplace. Reported from Veterans' Affairs Aug. 24, 1949; Report No. 1317. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 26, 1949.
- H. R. 6038.—Gann, Charles A. Reported from Public Lands June 22, 1950; Report No. 2311. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
- H. R. 6051.—Raymond, Alcide. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1608. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1473, Passed Senate, amended. Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 2, 1950. Approved May 11, 1950. Private Law No. 465.
- H. R. 6052.—Vick, John M. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2393. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2302. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 896.
- H. R. 6053.—Continental Insurance Co., et al. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950; Report No. 1922. Private Calendar, Passed House May 2, 1950.
- H. R. 6061 (S. 2484).—War risk and marine and liability insurance. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Aug. 10, 1950; Report No. 2846. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950. Proceedings vacated and laid on table Aug. 22, 1950. S. 2484 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 6063.—Sponges, research. Reported from Public Lands May 22, 1950; Report No. 2120. Union Calendar. Passed House May 24, 1950.
- H. R. 6066.—Yuen, Cheng Sick. Reported from Judiciary May 3, 1950; Report No. 1996. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2018. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 788.
- H. R. 6070 (H. Res. 336).—Housing amendments of 1949. Reported from Banking and Currency Aug. 22, 1949; Report No. 1295. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1949. In Senate. Ordered placed on calendar, Aug. 25, 1949.
 - H R. 6073.—Personal finance companies. Reported from Ways and Means Oct. 13, 1949; Report No. 1434. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 14, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 15, 1949; Finance; Report No. 1175. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. Senate asks for a conference June 8, 1950. House agrees to a conference June 26, 1950. Conference report filed July 20, 1950; Report No. 2701. House agrees to conference report July 26, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 680.

- H. R. 6077.—Naval Reserve, office or trust under a foreign state. Reported from Armed Services Jan. 31, 1950; Report No. 1569. House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 6, 1950.
- H. R. 6093.—Hiroya, Masami and Aiko. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 17, 1950; Report No. 1484.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1426. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 428.
- H. R. 6095.—Universal Corp., James Stewart Corp. and Co. Reported from Judiciary June 30, 1950; Report No. 2463. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2349. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 23, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 25, 1950. Vetoed Sept. 9, 1950. Bill and message referred to the Committee on the Judiciary Sept. 11, 1950.
- H. R. 6104.—District of Columbia, surplus property.
 Reported from District of Columbia Mar. 6, 1950;
 Report No. 1734. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 13, 1950. Reported in Senate May 1, 1950;
 District of Columbia; Report No. 1529. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 8, 1950. Approved Aug. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 698.
- H. R. 6106.—Kokal, Daniel. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 21, 1950; Report No. 2973. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2466. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 977.
- H: R: 6109.—Interstate compacts, Tennessee-Missouri Bridge Commission. Reported from Public Works Oct. 13, 1949; Report No. 1429. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 14, 1949; Reported in Senate Oct. 18, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 1198. Passed Senate Oct. 19, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 411.
- H. R. 6114.—Indians, Cheyenne-Arapaho. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 25, 1949; Report No. 1323.
 Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 4, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2246.
- H. R. 6152.—Indians, Devils Lake, Sioux Tribe. Reported from Public Lands May 9, 1950; Report No. 2027. Union Calendar. Passed House May 24, 1950.
- H. R. 6163.—Liang, Dr. Wei Tcheng. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 28. 1950; Report No. 1711. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1712. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 23. 1950. Private Law No. 572,

No.

- H. R. 6169.—Yabe, Mary Mitsuye Nishihama. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 19, 1950; Report No. 1911. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950.
- H. R. 6171.—Armed services, oaths. Reported from Armed Services Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1657.
 House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 6, 1950. Reported in Senate Mar. 16, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1346. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 16, 1950. Approved May 22, 1950. Public Law No. 521.
- H. R. 6173.—Chin, Sun Yip and Chung Lum. Reported from Judiciary; Report No. 2089. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2084. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950 House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 801.
- H. R. 6185 (S. 2560).—Federal Credit Union, loans liberalized. Reported from Banking and Currency. Oct. 10, 1949; Report No. 1397. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 13, 1949. In Senate read twice and placed on calendar Oct. 14, 1949. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 376.
- H. R. 6195.—de Luca, Carlo. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2683. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 6198.—First National Bank, Richmond, Calif. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 4, 1950; Report No. 1872. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2057. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 780.
- H. R. 6209.—Indians, Choctaw. Reported from Public Lands May 15, 1950; Report No. 2056 Union Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2361. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 23, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 24, 1950. Approved Sept. 1, 1950. Public Law No. 747.
- H. R. 6212.—Federal Firearms Act, disposition of firearms. Reported from Ways and Means Oct. 13, 1949; Report No. 1428. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 14, 1949. Reported in Senate Jan. 6, 1950; Finance; Report No. 1207. Passed Senate Feb. 1, 1950. Approved Feb. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 442.
- H. R. 6213 (S. 2598).—Narcotics, purchase. Reported from Ways and Means Oct. 13, 1949; Report No. 1430. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 14, 1949. In Senate read twice and placed on calendar Oct. 15, 1949. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 20, 1949. Public Law No. 365.

- H R. 6217.—Veterans, Spanish-American. Reported from Veterans' Affairs May 10, 1950; Report No. 2029. Union Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 2274. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Vetoed Sept. 6, 1950. Passed House over Presidential veto Sept. 14, 1950. Passed Senate over Presidential veto Sept. 19, 1950. Became Public Law No. 791 Sept. 19, 1950.
- H. R. 6221.—This-Side-of-Heaven, children's home.
 Reported from Public Lands June 15, 1950; Report No. 2265. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2254. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Aug. 30, 1950. Private Law No. 877.
- H. R. 6223.—Ermini, James. Reported from Judiciary July 12, 1950; Report No. 2506. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2303. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 6, 1950. Private Law No 934.
- H. R. 6225.—Hoyningen-Huene, Mrs. Aimee. Reported from Judiciary June 1, 1950; Report No. 2176.
 Private Calendar, Passed House June 6, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary: Report No. 1985. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950.
 House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950.
 Approved Aug. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 814.
- H. R. 6228.—Cohen, Dr. Chao-Jen, and others. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2625.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2600.
 Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950.
 Approved Dec. 29, 1950.
 Private Law No. 1081.
- H. R. 6230.—Oregon, Linn County, convey land. Reported from Public Lands Oct. 3, 1949; Report No. 1368. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 10, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 12, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1162. Passed Senate, amended, Oct. 17, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Oct. 19, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 412.
- H. R. 6240 (H. Res. 703).—Courts, judges, Indiana, northern and southern districts. Reported from Judiciary July 12, 1950; Report No. 2516. Union Calendar. Passed House July 24, 1950.
- H. R. 6242.—Giant African snails, prohibit entry. Reported from Agriculture June 28, 1950; Report No. 2363. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Nov. 29, 1950; Agriculture; Report No. 2583. Passed Senate, amended, Dec. 15, 1950.
- H. R. 6247.—New Mexico, State fair. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 18, 1950. Report No. 1908. Union Calendar. Passed House May 1, 1950. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2149. Passed Senate, July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Public Law No. 658.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 6257.—National Water Resources Basic-Data Act of 1950. Reported from Public Lands July 18, 1950; Report No. 2584. Union Calendar_Union 931
- H. R. 6259.—Arlington Memorial Amphitheater, carillon. Reported from Public Lands Oct. 3, 1949; Report No. 1369. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 10, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 12, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1160. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 388.
- H. R. 6270.—Indians, Winnebago Reservation, Nebraska. Reported from Public Lands May 24, 1950; Report No. 2124. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate June 23, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1862. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 686.
- H. R. 6271.—Amano, Hamako. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 7, 1950; Report No. 1584. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1646. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 532.
- H. R. 6277 (H. Res. 716).—Russian Railway Service Corps. Reported from Armed Services May 10, 1950; Report No. 2033. Union Calendar_Union 758
- H. R. 6278 (S. 2605).—District of Columbia, cancer malignant diseases. Reported from District of Columbia Apr. 5, 1950; Report No. 1889. Union Calendar. Passed House May 25, 1950. In Senate ordered placed on calendar May 26, 1950. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950.
- H. R. 6281 (H. Res. 395).—Capitol, power plant. Reported from Public Works Oct. 11, 1949; Report No. 1402. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 14, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 1192. Passed Senate Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 413
- H. R. 6282.—Jedlund, Mrs. Eivor Anne-Britt. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 18, 1950; Report No. 1493.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1427.
 Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950.
 Approved Apr. 28, 1950.
 Private Law No. 433.
- H. R. 6283.—Nielsen, Johny. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 17, 1950; Report No. 1485. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1428. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 434.
- H. R. 6287.—Chronakis, Dr. George A. Reported from Judiciary June 12, 1950; Report No. 2222. Private Calendar. Passed House June 30, 1950.

- H. R. 6292.—Oil Land Leasing Act of 1920, amend. Reported from Public Lands Mar. 7, 1950; Report No. 1744. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2144. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 645.
- H. R. 6298.—Arkansas, Monroe County lands. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 1, 1950: Report No. 2766. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 7, 1950.
- H. R. 6301.—Veterans, disability, compensation parity. Reported from Veterans Affairs Oct. 14, 1949; Report No. 1442. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 17, 1949. Passed Senate Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 29, 1949. Public Law No. 436.
- H. R. 6303 (H. Res. 388).—Military Establishment, installations. Reported from Armed Services Oct. 5, 1949; Report No. 1378. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 11, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 14, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 1174. Passed Senate, amended, Oct. 17, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 420.
- H. R. 6304 (S. 3934).—American-Mexican Treaty Act of 1950. Reported from Foreign Affairs July 25, 1950; Report No. 2741. Union Calendar. Laid on table Aug. 7, 1950. S. 3934 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 6305 (S. 2383) (H. Res. 391).—International Wheat Agreement. Reported from Banking and Currency Oct. 10, 1949; Report No. 1395. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 13, 1949. Passed Senate, amended, Oct. 14, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Oct. 14, 1949. House agrees to a conference Oct. 17, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 18, 1949; Report No. 1455. House agrees to conference report Oct. 18, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 421.
- H. R. 6312.—Lundborg, Joseph. Reported from Judiciary June 21, 1950; Report No. 2299. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2304. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 897.
- H. R. 6316.—Federal Savings and Loan Association, insurance premium. Reported from Banking and Currency Oct. 6, 1949; Report No. 1385. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 13, 1949.
- H. R. 6319.—Indians, Chippewa, Red Lake Band. Reported from Public Lands May 15, 1950; Report No. 2057. Union Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2362. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House asks for a conference Sept. 14, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference Sept. 15, 1950. Conference report filed Sept. 19, 1950; Report No. 3113. Senate agrees to conference report Sept. 19, 1950. House agrees to conference report Sept. 21, 1950 Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 871.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 6323.—White, Raymond B. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 25, 1950; Report No. 1535. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950.
- H. R. 6329.—Sullivan, Betsy. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 24, 1950; Report No. 1850. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1647 Passed Senate May 23, 1950. Approved May 31, 1950. Private Law No. 478.
- H. R. 6339.—Laguna Mountains, San Diego, Calif. Reported from Public Works May 23, 1950; Report No. 2121. Union Calendar. Passed House June 19, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 21, 1950; Public Works; Report No. 2374. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 23, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 26, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 757.
- H. R. 6343.—Virgin Islands, free entry of articles. Reported from Ways and Means July 25, 1950; Report No. 2737. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 16, 1950; Finance; Report No. 2368. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 23, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 28, 1950. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 766.
- H. R. 6344.—Imanaka, Mrs. William Y. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 7, 1950; Report No. 1585.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950.
 Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1648. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 533.
- H. R. 6345.—Schaffer, Mrs. Raymond, Jr., and Barbara Ann. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 31, 1950; Report No. 1557. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1429. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 435.
- H. R. 6354 (S. 3176).—District of Columbia, daylight saving. Reported from District of Columbia Apr. 20, 1950; Report No. 1932. House Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House May 1, 1950. Passed Senate May 2, 1950. Approved May 2, 1950. Public Law No. 497.
- H. R. 6355.—Richmond, California, conveyance of property. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Aug. 9, 1950; Report No. 2841. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 13, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 2560. Passed Senate Sept. 22, 1950. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 872.
- H. R. 6363.—Patuxent Development Co., Înc. Reported from Judiciary June 15, 1950; Report No. 2262.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2134. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 815.

- H. R. 6364.—Matsumura, Yoshiko. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1820. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate June 1, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1764. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 552.
- H. R. 6371.—Evans, J. O. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 14, 1950; Report No. 1771. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1649. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 513.
- H. R. 6374.—Veterans, Spanish-American. Reported from Veterans' Affairs Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1719. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 6, 1950.
- H. R. 6385.—Koch, Louise M. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1839. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1650. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 514.
- H. R. 6386.—Chen, Amos. Reported from Judiciary July 12, 1950; Report No. 2507. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950: Judiciary; Report No. 2305. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 898.
- H. R. 6390 (S. 2874).—U. S. Code, Rules of Procedure.
 Reported from Judiciary Apr. 6, 1950; Report No. 1894. House Calendar. Laid on table May 1, 1950.
 S. 2874 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 6406.—Mining claims, suspension of annual assessment. Reported from Public Lands Jan. 16, 1950; Report No. 1475. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 6, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 17, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1498. Passed Senate May 31, 1950. Approved June 14, 1950. Public Law No. 544.
- H. R. 6409.—Olson, Mrs. Grace A. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2684. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2403. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1014.
- H. R. 6414.—Hori, Mrs. Chikako Mary Ohori. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 7, 1950; Report No. 1586.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950.
 Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1651. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 534.
- H. R. 6416.—Rocke, Paul E. Reported from Judiciary May 3, 1950; Report No. 1988. Private Calendar, Passed House May 16, 1950.

No.

- H. R. 6417.—Gray, Mrs. Frieda. Reported from Judiciary June 21, 1950; Report No. 2300. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2306. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Aug. 30, 1950. Private Law No. 878.
- H. R. 6427.—Appropriations, Second Supplemental, 1950. Reported from Appropriations Oct. 14, 1949; Report No. 1439. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 14, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949; Appropriations; Report No. 1195. Passed Senate, amended, Oct. 18, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Oct. 18, 1949. House agrees to a conference Oct. 19, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 19, 1949; report No. 1467. House agrees to conference report Oct. 19, 1949. House recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 1, 4, 5, 8, 15, 21, and 25; recedes and concurs in Senate amendment No. 6 with an amendment Oct. 19, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 19, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendment to Senate amendment No. 6, Oct. 19, 1949. Approved Oct. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 430.
- H. R. 6442.—Reid, Mrs. Martha. Reported from Judiciary July 3, 1950; Report No. 2471. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2307. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 2, 1950. Private Law No. 887.
- H. R. 6449.—Cox, Mrs. L. M., and Mrs. M. R. Nickle.
 Reported from Judiciary April 4, 1950; Report No. 1873. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2308. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Aug. 30, 1950. Private Law No. 879.
- H. R. 6454 (S. 2707) (H. Res. 702).—Courts, judges, northern district of Illinois. Reported from Judiciary July 11, 1950; Report No. 2493. Union Calendar. Passed House July 24, 1950. Reported in Senate July 25, 1950. In Senate ordered placed on Calendar. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 4, 1950. Approved Aug. 14, 1950. Public Law No. 691.
- H. R. 6458.—Bevel, Maj. Roy E. Reported from Judiciary May 17, 1950; Report No. 2074. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2085. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 781.
- H. R. 6461.—Zizkovsky, Jirina. Reported from Judiciary May 18, 1950; Report No. 2090. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2026. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 802.

- H. R. 6462.—Iwai, Sachiko. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 27, 1950; Report No. 1690. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1713. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 535.
- H. R. 6463.—Nakashima, Mrs. Shikaju. Reported from Judiciary June 30, 1950; Report No. 2454. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2309. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 899.
- H. R. 6475.—Postal service, postal notes. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1655. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 6, 1950. Reported in Senate Mar. 21, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1360. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 486.
- H. R. 6480.—U. S. Code, crimes and criminal procedure. Feb. 22, 1950: Report No. 1676. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 6, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1652. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 20, 1950. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 855.
- H. R. 6482.—Euscola, Antonio Artolozaga. Reported from Judiciary May 5, 1950; Report No. 2015.
 Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950.
 Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary: Report No. 1903. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 782.
- H. R. 6485.—Lehrman, Jodeene. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1821. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate June 1, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1765. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 536.
- H. R. 6489.—United Transformer Corp. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950; Report No. 1921. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1904. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Pocket veto Sept. 28, 1950.
- H. R. 6490.—Funakura, Margarita. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 27, 1950: Report No. 1691. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1714. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 553.
- H. R. 6500.—Pucci, Mario. Reported from Judiciary Dec. 7, 1950: Report No. 3152. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950.
- H. R. 6505.—Osborne, Mrs. David Munson. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 6, 1950; Report No. 1899.
 Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary: Report No. 1905. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950.
 House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950.
 Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 803.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 6521.—Bear, Lucy Arapahoe, Reported from Public Lands Feb. 15 1950; Report No. 1659.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950.
 Reported in Senate May 19, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1682. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 515.
- H. R. 6522.—Chadbourne, Louis R. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2685. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 6528.—Western Chemical Mfg. Co. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2949.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Sept. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2520. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 971.
- H. R. 6533.—Fisheries, fish restoration, United States aid for. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries June 26, 1950; Report No. 2327. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 2029. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 681.
- H. R. 6536 (S. 3771).—Alaska, Canadian vessels. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries June 22, 1950; Report No. 2313. House Calendar. Laid on table. S. 3771 passed in lieu June 22, 1950.
- H. R. 6537.—Alaska, school construction. Reported from Public Lands July 24, 1950; Report No. 2706.
 Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Sept. 11, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2551. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 802.
- H. R. 6539.—Armed Services, Institute of Pathology.
 Reported from Armed Services Feb. 13, 1950; Report No. 1620. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 20, 1950. Reported in Senate Mar. 10, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1333. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 495
- H. R. 6552.—Civil service of United States, regulate and improve, correct clerical error. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Jan. 24, 1950; Report No. 1516. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 6, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 18, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1504. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 14, 1950. Public Law No. 545.
- H. R. 6553.—Postal service, rural carriers, longevity. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Jan. 30, 1950; Report No. 1550. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 6, 1950. Reported in Senate Mar. 10, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1334. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Apr. 21, 1950. Approved May 3, 1950. Public Law No. 500.

- H. R. 6559.—Veterans, tuberculosis. Reported from Veterans' Affairs Jan. 25, 1950; Report No. 1536. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 6, 1950.
- H. R. 6560.—National service life insurance, disability payments. Reported from Veterans' Affairs May 9, 1950; Report No. 2022. Union Calendar. Passed House July 17, 1950.
- H. R. 6561.—Veterans, dependent husbands and widowers. Reported from Veterans' Affairs Jan. 25, 1950; Report No. 1537. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 3, 1950.
- H. R. 6562.—Veterans, creative organ. Reported from Veterans' Affairs Jan. 25, 1950; Report No. 1538. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 20, 1950.
- H. R. 6567 (S. 2826) (H. Res. 513).—Commodity Credit Corporation, borrowing power. Reported from Banking and Currency Mar. 10, 1950; Report No. 1757. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 23, 1950. Reported in Senate Mar. 30, 1950; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1375. Passed Senate, amended, June 6, 1950. Senate asks for a conference June 6, 1950. House agrees to a conference June 7, 1950. Conference report filed June 15, 1950; Report No. 2269. House agrees to conference report June 21, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report June 26, 1950. Approved June 28, 1950. Public Law No. 579.
- H. R. 6577.—Teramoto, Hamko. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 13, 1950; Report No. 1630. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1653. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 516.
- H. R. 6578.—Hamilton, Mrs. Gunnborg Janzon. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2405.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2310.
 Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950.
 Approved Sept. 2, 1950.
 Private Law No. 888.
- H. R. 6586.—Amersonis, Stamatie. Reported from Judiciary July 3, 1950; Report No. 2472. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2311. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Aug. 31, 1950. Private Law No. 880.
- H. R. 6589.—Miyamoto, Mitsue. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 7, 1950; Report No. 1587. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1715. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950. Approved June 26, 1950. Private Law No. 579.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 6603.—Postal service, custodial employees.
 Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Jan. 30, 1950; Report No. 1551. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 6, 1950.
- H. R. 6606.—Courts, district judge, Pennsylvania.
 Reported from Judiciary June 30, 1950; Report No. 2466.
 Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1986.
- H. R. 6616 (H. Res. 437).—Italy, loss of United States citizenship due to voting. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 19, 1950; Report No. 1506. Union Calendar Passed House Feb. 2, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2019.
- H. R. 6632.—Veterans' Administration, Phil.ppines. Reported from Veterans' Affairs Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1718. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 6, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 25, 1950; Finance; Report No. 1517. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 14, 1950. Public Law No. 546.
- H. R. 6640.—Oklahoma, public lands, color-of-title claims. Reported from Public Lands July 19, 1950; Report No. 2600. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 11, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2552. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 22, 1950. Public Law No. 807.
- H. R. 6644.—Rounds, Edwin F. Reported from Judiciary May 3, 1950; Report No. 1989. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1906. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 703.
- H. R. 6652.—Imbert. Mrs. Fujiko Chichie, et al. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 19, 1950; Report No. 1912. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1813. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 604.
- H. R. 6655.—Suzuki, Taeko. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 22, 1950; Report No. 1678. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1716. Passed Senate May 31, 1950. Approved June 7, 1950 Private Law No. 479.
- H. R. 6656.—El-Hini, Peter Michael. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1712. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1430. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1950. Approved Apr. 19, 1950. Private Law No. 411.
- H. R. 6657.—Sauvage, Georges Jules Louis. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2406.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2200. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 823.

- H. R. 6669 (S. 3776).—District of Columbia, rent control. Reported from District of Columbia June 15, 1950; Report No. 2247. Union Calendar. Laid on table June 26, 1950. S. 3776 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 6670.—Girl Scouts of the United States of America. Reported from District of Columbia Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1615. House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 15, 1950. Reported in Senate Mar. 4, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1321. Passed Senate Mar. 13, 1950. Approved Mar. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 460.
- H. R. 6673.—Veterans, homes, treble damages. Reported from Veterans' Affairs Jan. 25, 1950; Report No. 1539. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 6, 1950.
- H. R. 6689.—Hemura, Mitsuko. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 7, 1950; Report No. 1588. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1654. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 517.
- H. R. 6691.—Banning, Paul D. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1609. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1814. Passed Senate, amended, June 16, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 20, 1950. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 605.
- H. R. 6692 (S. 2807).—Hughes, Sgt. Blaine W. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1610.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950.
 Passed Senate June 22, 1950.
 Approved June 29, 1950.
 Private Law No. 618.
- H. R. 6694.—Haas, Ervin et al. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1611. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1310. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 28, Private Law No. 436.
- H. R. 6695.—Russell, Edgar F. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1612. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1377. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 437.
- H. R. 6696.—Williams, Lawrence B. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1613. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1378. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 445.

No.

- H. R. 6697.—Moran, Howard H. Reported from Public Lands July 13, 1950; Report No. 2559.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2150. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 687.
- H. R. 6698.—Elk, Lowell Harris Spotted and Benjamin Spotted. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 31, 1950; Report No. 3034. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950.
- H. R. 6699.—Dog, Susan Eagle. Reported from Public Lands May 18, 1950; Report No. 2082. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2151. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 688.
- H. R. 6701.—Horse, Charles Red. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 31, 1950; Report No. 3035. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950.
- H. R. 6703.—Indians, Rosebud Indian Reservation.
 Reported from Public Lands May 18, 1950; Report No. 2083. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6. 1950. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 689.
- H. R. 6707.—Proestoponlos, Sirius. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2407. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2312. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 900.
- H. R. 6709.—Russell, Ed Howard. Reported from Judiciary June 15, 1950; Report No. 2263. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2129. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 690.
- H. R. 6710 (S. 1929).—Samudovsky, Anna. Reported from Judiciary June 1, 1950; Report No. 2177.
 Private Calendar. Laid on table, S. 1929 passed in lieu June 6, 1950.
- H. R. 6743.—Federal Home Loan Bank Act, amend. Reported from Banking and Currency Jan. 26, 1950; Report No. 1540. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 1, 1950. Reported in Senate May 5, 1950; Banking and Currency; Report No. 1536. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 13, 1950. Approved June 27, 1950. Public Law No. 576.
- H. R. 6746.—Chinn, Helena Jange. Reported from Judiciary July 12, 1950; Report No. 2508. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950.

- H. R. 6747.—Holleb, Helga. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1713. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1717. Passed Senate. amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950. Approved June 26, 1950. Private Law No. 585.
- H. R. 6750.—Maroulis, Achileus. Reported from Judiciary July 3, 1950; Report No. 2473. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2467. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 972.
- H. R. 6756.—Jee, Arthur Chen Shu. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 7, 1950; Report No. 1589. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1718. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950. Approved June 27, 1950. Private Law No. 587.
- H. R. 6758.—Thaw, Ruby and Hla Sein. Reported from Judiciary May 29, 1950; Report No. 2170. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2135. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 789.
- H. R. 6760 (S. 2253).—Kwak, Dr. In Sung. Reported from Judiciary July 25, 1950; Report No. 2730. Private Calendar. Laid on table. S. 2253 passed in lieu July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 6787.—Kornhauser, Mrs. Kyoko Nakamura Reported from Judiciary Feb. 7, 1950: Report No. 1590. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950: Judiciary; Report No. 1719. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950. Approved June 27, 1950. Private Law No. 588.
- H. R. 6793.—Fukuda, Fujiko. Reported from Judiciary
 Feb. 22, 1950; Report No. 1683. Private Calendar.
 Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate
 May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1720. Passed
 Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950.
 Private Law No. 537.
- H. R. 6804.—Italian, aliens. Reported from Judiciary July 3, 1950; Report No. 2474. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2357. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 23, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 28, 1950. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 943.
- H. R. 6807 (S. 2863).—National cemeteries, expansion.
 Reported from Public Lands July 17, 1950; Report No. 2572. Union Calendar. Laid on table. S. 2863 passed in lieu July 27, 1950.

Index Key and History of Bill

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 6820 (S. 2853).—Decorations, Berlin air lift.
 Reported from Armed Services Apr. 4, 1950; Report No. 1878. House Calendar. Laid on table May 1, 1950. S. 2853 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 6825 (S. 2855).—Armed Services, decorations, award of. Reported from Armed Services Mar. 20, 1950; Report No. 1795. Union Calendar. Fassed House Apr. 3, 1950. In Senate ordered placed on Calendar Apr. 4, 1950. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved May 3, 1950. Public Law No. 501.
- H. R. 6826 (H. Res. 597) (S. J. Res. 190).—Selective Service Extension Act of 1950. Reported from Armed Services May 5, 1950; Report No. 2018. Union Calendar. Passed House May 24, 1950. Reported in Senate June 9, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1784. Passed Senate, amended, June 22, 1950. Senate asks for a conference June 22, 1950. House agrees to a conference June 26, 1950. Conference report filed June 27, 1950; Report No. 2345. House agrees to conference report June 27, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report June 27, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 599.
- H. R. 6832.—Nishida Choko. Reported from Judiciary July 13, 1950; Report No. 2547. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2350. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 23, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 28, 1950. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 951.
- H. R. 6836 (H. Res. 704) (S. 2901).—Courts, District court of Delaware. Reported from Judiciary July 12, 1950; Report No. 2524. Union Calendar. Laid on table Aug. 23, 1950.
 S. 2901 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 6850.—Ferguson, Lt. Col. F. A. Reported from Judiciary June 15, 1950; Report No. 2264.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2201. Passed Senate Aug. 10, 1950. Approved Aug. 18, 1950. Private Law No. 834.
- H. R. 6861.—Timber and stone, repeal certain laws. Reported from Public Lands June 15, 1950; Report No. 2250. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
- H. R. 6862.—Indians, Confederated Tribes of the Colville Reservation. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 30, 1950; Report No. 3029. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 18, 1950.
- H. R. 6869 (S. 3099) (H. Res. 709).—Courts, district judge for western district of Pennsylvania. Reported from Judiciary July 12, 1950; Report No. 2517 Union Calendar. Laid on table Aug. 17, 1950. S 3099 passed in lieu.

- H. R. 6875.—Knock, Alice Bear Shield. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 31, 1950; Report No. 3036. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950.
- H. R. 6880.—Murakami, George S. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 8, 1950; Report No. 1753. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1721. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950. Approved June 27, 1950. Private Law No. 589.
- H. R. 6885.—Mynatt, E. Elmer. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2394. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
- H. R. 6894.—Heard, Mrs. Nobuko Eto. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 7, 1950; Report No. 1591.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950.
 Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1722. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950.
 House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950.
 Approved June 27, 1950. Private Law No. 590.
- H. R. 6900.—Survey and mapping of the United States and Territories. Reported from Public Lands July 18, 1950; Report No 2587. Union Calendar_____Union 934
- H. R. 6909.—Dotson, Floyd E. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2699. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 6929.—Big Bend National Park. Reported from Public Lands July 18, 1950; Report No. 2585. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 6934.—Corrigan, E. H. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 24, 1950; Report No. 1848. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1655. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 20, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 639.
- H. R. 6942.—Nakane, Hisako. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 22, 1950; Report No. 1682. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1723. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 538.
- H. R. 6958.—Edwards, Francis Lee. Reported from Public Lands July 12, 1950; Report No. 2521. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Reported in Senate July 15, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2160. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 14, 1950. Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 838.

HOUSE BILLS—Continued

- H. R. 6959.—Watt, William. Reported from Public Lands July 18, 1950; Report No. 2577. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 2, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2225. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 824.
- H. R. 6960.—Watt, James Wilbur. Reported from Public Lands July 18, 1950; Report No. 2578.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 2, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2226. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 825
- H. R. 6961.—Watt, Mary E. *Reported from Public Lands July 18, 1950; Report No. 2579. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 2, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2227. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 826.
- H. R. 6962.—Kopac, Minnie M. Watt. Reported from Public Lands July 18, 1950; Report No. 2580. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 6963.—Hickenlively, Guy C. Reported from Public Lands May 18, 1950; Report No. 2084. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 25, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2154. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 827.
- H. R. 6964.—Goering, Josephine Stevens. Reported from Public Lands June 15, 1950; Report No. 2266.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 25, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2155. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 828.
- H. R. 6969.—Brown, Ralph E. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 4, 1950; Report No. 1874. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1987. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 691.
- H. R. 6971.—New Jersey, Highway Department.
 Reported from Public Works Apr. 24, 1950; Report No. 1944. Union Calendar. Passed House May 1, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Public Works; Report No. 2032. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 646.
- H. R. 6986.—Fort Frederica National Monument.
 Reported from Public Lands May 18, 1950; Report No. 2085. Union Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 11, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2553. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 20, 1950. Public Law No. 793.

- H. R. 6990.—Demas, Christina Kard Antonia. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 21, 1950; Report No. 2974. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 7. 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2521. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 978.
- H. R. 6991.—Morris, E. G. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 24, 1950; Report No. 1849. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 950; Judiciary; Report No. 1656. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 518.
- H. R. 6992.—Haladjian, Kirocor, and others. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2626. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 6994.—McAndrews, Karen R. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1840. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate June 21, 1950: Judiciary; Report No. 1855. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 704.
- H. R. 7009 (H. Res. 708).—Courts, district court for eastern and western district of Missouri. Reported from Judiciary July 12, 1950; Report No. 2525. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 9, 1950.
- H. R. 7012.—Ellero, Anna and Clara. Reported from Judiciary July 3, 1950; Report No. 2475. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2313. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 901.
- H. R. 7013.—Bennett, Mrs. Yae. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 22, 1950; Report No. 1681. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary, Report No. 1724. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 519.
- H. R. 7016.—O'Donnell, Peter and Margaret. Reported from Judiciary May 29, 1950; Report No. 2155.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1988.
 Passed Senate July 26, 1950.
 Approved Aug. 3, 1950.
 Private Law No. 692.
- H. R. 7017.—Bigman, Edgar S. Reported from Public Lands July 12, 1950; Report No. 2522. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Reported in Senate July 25, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2161. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 14, 1950. Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 839.
- H. R. 7019.—Blank, Aenny. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2627. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 21, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2696.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 7035.—Ikezawa, Hisako Sakata. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 7, 1950; Report No. 1592.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950
 Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1725. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950.
 House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950.
 Approved June 27, 1950. Private Law No. 591.
- H. R. 7043.—Virginia, Princess Anne County, easement. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries June 28, 1950; Report No. 2361. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate July 26, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 2167. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 19, 1950. Public Law No. 718.
- H. R. 7046.—Jacobs, C. W. Reported from Judiciary May 17, 1950; Report No. 2075. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1989. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 693.
- H. R. 7047.—Roseveor III, Mrs. Tomo Nonque. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 22, 1950; Report No. 1680
 Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950.
 Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1726. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950.
 House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950.
 Approved June 27, 1950. Private Law No. 592.
- H. R. 7050.—Yeon, Louie Gam. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 6, 1950; Report No. 1904. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1815. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Approved June 27, 1950. Private Law No. 593.
- H. R. 7054.—Malloy, Mieko Miyazaki. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 22, 1950. Report No. 1679. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950.
- H. R. 7057.—Veterans' Administration, costs of teaching personnel and supplies. Reported from Veterans' Affairs Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1720. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House Mar. 20, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 27, 1950; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 1524. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 23, 1950. Public Law No. 571.
- H. R. 7058 (H. Res. 497).—U. S. Military Academy and U. S. Naval Academy. Reported from Armed Services Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1656. Union Calendar. Passed House May 15, 1950. Reported in Senate June 22, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1859. Passed Senate, amended, June 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 27, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 586.

- H. R. 7065.—Akana, Kazuko Miyama, et al. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 19, 1950; Report No. 1913.
 Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950.
 Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1816. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 606.
- H. R. 7066.—Amano, Setsuko. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 19, 1950; Report No. 1914. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1817. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 607.
- H. R. 7071.—Iyoki, Mrs. Masa. Reported from Judiciary June 15, 1950; Report No. 2241. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2086. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 790.
- H. R. 7072.—Kim, Mrs. Young Ja. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1822. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate June 26. 1950. Judiciary: Report No. 1907. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 737.
- H. R. 7073.—Kitsu, Koto Kogami and Jeannette, Reported from Judiciary Apr. 24, 1950; Report No. 1935. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1818. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 608.
- H. R. 7074.—Matsuoka, Hiroko, Fujiwara, and Mimiyo. Reported from Judiciary May 18, 1950; Report No. 2091. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1990. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 738.
- H. R. 7078.—Nagatoshi, Mrs. Eiko Yamado. Reported from Judiciary May 18, 1950; Report No. 2092. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1991. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 739.
- H. R. 7079.—Okafuji, Mrs. Gin Shibasaki. Reported from Judiciary June 8, 1950; Report No. 2204.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2058. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 740.
- H. R. 7082.—Tarasawa, Mrs. Isa Mu. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1823. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate June 1, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1766. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 554.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 7084.—Teves, Yoshiko Ishu. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 14, 1950; Report No. 1765. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1727. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 539.
- H. R. 7092.—Wakefield, Mrs. Karry. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1824. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1657. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 555.
- H. R. 7094.—Dohi, Kazuyo. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 22, 1950; Report No. 1684. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1658. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 520.
- H. R. 7095.—Romano, Rosette Selina. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 21, 1950; Report No. 2975. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2522. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 979.
- H. R. 7096.—Holland, Mrs. Maria Salome. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1825.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950.
 Reported in Senate June 1, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1767. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950.
 House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950.
 Approved June 26, 1950. Private Law No. 580.
- H. R. 7114.—Griffin, John Joseph. Reported from Judiciary May 18, 1950; Report No. 2093. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2537. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1015.
- H. R. 7146.—Alaska, school lands. Reported from Public Lands June 19, 1950; Report No. 2278. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2255. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Aug. 31, 1950. Public Law No. 744.
- H. R. 7147.—District of Columbia, Fire Department, effective date. Reported from District of Columbia Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1664. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 13, 1950. Reported in Senate May 4, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 1535. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Public Law No. 560.
- H. R. 7155.—Forests, owners, assistance. Reported from Agriculture May 3, 1950; Report No. 2003. Union Calendar. Passed House May 15, 1950. Reported in Senate June 20, 1950; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1846. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 16, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Public Law No. 729.

60238—81—House Business Cal——13

- H. R. 7173.—Ono, Tashiko. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1826. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1659. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 540.
- H. R. 7175.—Kingman, Mitsuko Yano and William Leo, Jr. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 23, 1950: Report No. 1827. Private Calendar Passed House Apr. 4, 1950.
- H. R. 7185 (S. 3050).—Veterans, competitive examinations. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Mar. 13, 1950; Report No. 1758. Union Calendar. Passed House May 1, 1950. In Senate ordered placed on calendar May 2, 1950.
- H. R. 7192.—Lighthouse Service, pension for widows. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries June 26, 1950; Report No. 2328. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 1, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 2218. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 19, 1950. Public Law No. 719.
- H. R. 7194.—Munns, Mrs. Rei Yamada. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 14, 1950: Report No. 1766.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950.
 Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1728. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 563.
- H. R. 7199.—Maeda, Nobubo. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 24, 1950; Report No. 1936. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1819. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 609.
- H. R. 7202.—Newman, Alexander. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2395. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
- H. R. 7204.—D'Angelo, Maria Cristina. Reported from Judiciary June 12. 1950; Report No. 2223.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2059. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 741.
- H. R. 7207.—Appropriations, urgent deficiency, 1950. Reported from Appropriations Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1614. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 9, 1950. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950. Report No. 1287. Passed Senate amended Mar. 9, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Mar. 9, 1950. House agrees to a conference Mar. 14, 1950. Conference report filed Mar. 20, 1950; Report No. 1794. House agrees to conference report Mar. 20, 1950. House recedes and concurs in Senate amendment No. 4; recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 12, 13, and 16, each with an amendment, Mar. 20, 1950, Senate agrees to conference report Mar. 21, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments to Senate amendments Nos. 12, 13, and 16, Mar. 21, 1950. Approved Mar. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 468.

- H. R. 7209.—Fisheries, shad, herring, study of. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries June 26, 1950; Report No. 2329. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate July 26, 1950, Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 2168. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 16, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Public Law No. 730.
- H. R. 7219.—General Services, land. Reported from Public Works Mar. 31, 1950; Report No. 1864.
 Union Calendar. Passed House May 1, 1950. Reported in Senate June 30, 1950; Public Works; Report No. 1931. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 647.
- H. R. 7220 (S. 3001).—Reclamation projects, rehabilitation. Reported from Public Lands Feb. 14, 1950; Report No. 1631. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 20, 1950. In Senate ordered placed on Calendar Feb. 21, 1950. Passed Senate Feb. 22, 1950. Approved Mar. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 451.
- H. R. 7228.—Kamada, Kazuko. Reported from Judiciary June 12, 1950; Report No. 2224. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2020. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 791.
- H. R. 7240.—District of Columbia, barbers, amend act relating to. Reported from District of Columbia Aug. 8, 1950; Report No. 2832. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 14, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 28, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 2453.
- H. R. 7253.—Roland, Mirtie L. and Charles Wilson.
 Reported from Judiciary May 25, 1950; Report No. 2139. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2202. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 18, 1950. Private Law No. 835.
- H. R. 7254.—Smith, Mrs. Bernard. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 6, 1950; Report No. 1900. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1820. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 610.
- H. R. 7255.—Meadors, James D. Reported from Veterans' Affairs May 9, 1950; Report No. 2025.
 Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950.
 Reported in Senate May 25, 1950; Finance; Report No. 1744. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 521.
- H. R. 7256.—Nishitsuru, Mieko. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1714. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar 7, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1729. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 556.

- H. R. 7257.—Forests, forest fire-control headquarters.
 Reported from Agriculture June 28, 1950; Report No. 2364. Union Calendar. Passed House July 17, 1950.
- H. R. 7260 (S. 3189).—Courts, district courts of Illinois, southern district, northern division. Reported from Judiciary July 11, 1950; Report No. 2494. Union Calendar. Passed House July 17, 1950. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Public Law No. 685.
- H. R. 7262.—Indians, Turtle Mountain Band. Reported from Public Lands May 9, 1950; Report No. 2028. Union Calendar. Passed House May 24, 1950.
- H. R. 7265.—Census of governments, to make periodic. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service May 29, 1950; Report No. 2160. Union Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950. Reported in Senate June 15, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1838. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. Senate asks for a conference July 26, 1950. House agrees to a conference Aug. 9, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 21, 1950; Report No. 2969. House agrees to conference report Aug. 28, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 28, 1950. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 767.
- H. R. 7268.—Bankhead-Jones Farm Tenant Act, mortgage loans. Reported from Agriculture June 12 1950; Report No. 2218. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
- H. R. 7273 (H. Res. 504).—Guam, civil government. Reported from Public Lands Feb. 22, 1950; Report No. 1677. Union Calendar. Passed House May 23, 1950. Reported in Senate July 20, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2109. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 1, 1950. Public Law No. 630.
- H. R. 7278.—Fortner, Mrs. Clara M. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 4, 1950; Report No. 1875. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950.
- H. R. 7279.—Stevenson, Umeko. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 14, 1950; Report No. 1767. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1730. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 557.
- H. R. 7282.—Ver-Sluis, Cornelius. Reported from Judiciary July 3, 1950; Report No. 2476. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2314. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 902.

No.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 7283.—Meyer, Mrs. Jack B. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 6, 1950; Report No. 1901. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate June 1, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1768. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 558.
- H. R. 7292.—Tomita, Erio Louis and Fumiko. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 24, 1950; Report No. 1937. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate June 1, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1769. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950. Approved June 27, 1950. Private Law No. 594.
- H. R. 7293.—Kibby, Charlotte Geisdorff. Reported from Public Lands May 18, 1950; Report No. 2086. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 25, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2156. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 829.
- H. R. 7294.—Ross, Rebecca Collins. Reported from Public Lands May 24, 1950; Report No. 2125. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 25, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2157. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 830
- H. R. 7297.—Malcius, Ignas. Reported from Judiciary July 3, 1950; Report No. 2477. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2315. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 903.
- H. R. 7302.—George Washington Carver National Monument. Reported from Public Lands Feb. 27, 1950; Report No. 1688. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 6, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 17, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1497. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House asks for a conference May 1, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference May 15, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 30, 1950; Report No. 3021. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 30, 1950. House agrees to conference report Aug. 31, 1950. Approved Sept. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 780.
- H. R. 7303.—Internal Revenue Code, amend sec. 120.
 Reported from Ways and Means July 17, 1950; Report No. 2575. Union Calendar. Passed House July 19, 1950. Reported in Senate July 28, 1950; Finance; Report No. 2181. Passed Senate Jan. 2, 1951. Approve Jan. 11, 1951. Public Law No. 918.
- H. R. 7313.—Morris, Lucy Teresa. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1715. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1731' Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 20. 1950. Private Law No. 559.

- H. R. 7314.—Okubo, Yukie Nishimura. Reported from Judiciary June 1, 1950; Report No. 2178.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2060. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 742.
- H. R. 7315 (S. 2499).—Yoshida, Daijiro. Reported from Judiciary May 3, 1950; Report No. 1997. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950. Approved June 26, 1950. Private Law No. 581.
- H. R. 7332.—Wisconsin, Bowler, schools be available to both Indian and non-Indians. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 28, 1950; Report No. 3009. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 14, 1950.
- H. R. 7336.—Akimoto, Mrs. Fumie Ishifashi. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2628. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2404. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 980.
- H. R. 7338.—Teramoto, Asano. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 15, 1950; Report No. 1779. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1732. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 541.
- H. R. 7339.—Holy Cross National Monument, abolish. Reported from Public Lands May 8, 1950; Report No. 2019. Union Calendar. Passed House May 15, 1950. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2145. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 648.
- H. R. 7340.—Revised statutes, sec. 5192, amend. Reported from Banking and Currency Aug. 15, 1950; Report No. 2916. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950.
- H. R. 7341.—District of Columbia, bridge across Anacostia River. Reported from District of Columbia Apr. 4, 1950; Report No. 1879. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 6, 1950. Reported in Senate May 16, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 1565. Passed Senate, amended, May 23, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 25, 1950. Approved June 2, 1950. Public Law No. 534.
- H. R. 7342.—Badlands National Monument. Reported from Public Lands July 24, 1950; Report No. 2712. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.

No.

- H. R. 7362.—Thulin, Mrs. Willard (Jutta Mainke).
 Reported from Judiciary Apr. 24, 1950; Report No. 1938. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1821. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 611.
- H. R. 7363.—Yagi, Suzuko, et al. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 26, 1950; Report No. 1955. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate June 1, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1770. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950. Approved June 26, 1950. Private Law No. 586.
- H. R. 7364.—Benson, Jenny Irene. Reported from Judiciary July 3, 1950; Report No. 2478. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
- H. R. 7370.—Barr, Kiyoko S. and Harue. Reported from Judiciary July 13, 1950; Report No. 2548. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2316. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 904.
- H. R. 7371.—Fleckstein, John. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2686. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 7390.—Kuebart, Erika and son. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2629. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2435. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1016.
- H. R. 7392.—Finley, Columbus. Reported from Judiciary May 29, 1950; Report No. 2156. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1908 Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 705
- H. R. 7393.—Blanco, Francisco. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2687. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2405. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1017.
- H. R. 7399 (S. 3098).—Courts, District Court, Mississippi, Northern District. Reported from Judiciary July 12, 1950; Report No. 2537. Union Calendar. Laid on table. S. 3098 passed in lieu July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 7402 (H. Res. 505) (S. 2246).—Housing, moderate-income families. Reported from Banking and Currency Feb. 23, 1950; Report No. 1686. Union Calendar. Laid on table Mar. 22, 1950. S. 2246 passed in lieu.

- H. R. 7410.—Perez, Mrs. Kryoko Tanaka. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 15, 1950; Report No. 1780. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1733. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 542.
- H. R. 7414.—Gentile, Teresa and Galliano. Reported from Judiciary June 12, 1950; Report No. 2225.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2061. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 743.
- H. R. 7416.—Takanashi, Suzuko. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 24, 1950; Report No. 1939. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1822. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 612.
- H. R. 7427.—Loman, Mrs. June Noda. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 15, 1950; Report No. 1781. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1734. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 543.
- H. R. 7428.—Tvedt, Mrs. Erna. Reported from Judiciary May 18, 1950; Report No. 2094. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1992. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 4. 1950. Private Law No. 706.
- H. R. 7431.—Indians, Walker, Minn. Reported from Public Lands June 12, 1950; Report No. 2216. Union Calendar. Passed House June 19, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 2, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2222. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No.
- H. R. 7439 (H. Res. 683).—Federal employees, termination of service. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service June 26, 1950; Report No. 2330. Union Calendar. Passed House July 12, 1950. Reported in Senate July 25, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 2158. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 733.
- H. R. 7440.—Veterans, tuberculosis. Reported from Veterans' Affairs Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1721.
 Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 6, 1950. Reported in Senate May 25, 1950; Finance; Report No. 1745. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 23, 1950. Public Law No. 573.
- H. R. 7445.—Bridge, Rainy River, Baudette, Minn.
 Reported from Foreign Affairs Aug. 29, 1950;
 Report No. 3016. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 31, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 13, 1950;
 Foreign Relations; Report No. 2566. Passed Senate Dec. 13, 1950. Approved Dec. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 884.

No.

- H. R. 7447.—Sound-recording materials, duty free if for news reels. Reported from Ways and Means July 25, 1950; Report No. 2738. Union Calendar. Passed House July 26, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 10, 1950; Finance; Report No. 2267. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 23, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 28, 1950. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 768.
- H. R. 7451.—Fujita, Sumiko. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2630. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2406. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 991.
- H. R. 7454.—Watters, Robert Preston, estate. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2688. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2358. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 23, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 25, 1950. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 953.
- H. R. 7468.—Omnibus bill, first. Reported from Judiciary Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1716. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950.
- H. R. 7477.—Fort Ruckman Military Reservation. Passed House Mar. 1, 1950. Reported in Senate Mar. 24, 1950; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 1370. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House asks for a conference June 13, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference June 15, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report July 14, 1950. Conference report filed July 17, 1950; Report No. 2567. House agrees to conference report July 19, 1950. Approved July 26, 1950. Public Law No. 623.
- H. R. 7485.—Noe, Mrs. Maria Margarite. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 6, 1950; Report No. 1902.
 Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950.
 Reported in Senate June 1, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1771. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Private Law No. 544.
- H. R. 7524.—Florida Keys, Fla., wildlife. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Aug. 3, 1950;
 Report No. 2783. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 13, 1950;
 Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 2561.
- H. R. 7534.—Veterans, psychosis. Reported from Veterans' Affairs May 10, 1950; Report No. 2030. Union Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950.
- H. R. 7539.—Floyd, Mary Alice. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 8, 1950; Report No. 2828. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950.

- H. R. 7540.—Lewis, Louise Peters. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 14, 1950; Report No. 1772. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2203. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Vetoed Aug. 23, 1950. Bill and message referred to Committee on the Judiciary Aug. 23, 1950.
- H. R. 7560.—Yoshinaga, Mary Frances. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 30, 1950; Report No. 1861.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950.
 Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1660. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 560.
- H. R. 7563.—Di Palma, Dr. Nicola. Reported from Judiciary July 13, 1950; Report No. 2558. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2491. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1018.
- H. R. 7564.—Ries, Maria Margareta and Konrad Horst. Reported from Judiciary May 3, 1950; Report No. 1998. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1993. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 10 1950. Private Law No. 792.
- H. R. 7570 (H. Res. 707).—Courts, District Court,
 Ohio Northern District, additional judge. Reported
 from Judiciary July 12, 1950; Report No. 2534.
 Union Calendar. Failed of passage Aug. 17, 1950.
- H. R. 7579 (H. Res. 568).—Rubber Act of 1948, extend. Reported from Armed Services Mar. 14, 1950; Report No., 1773. Union Calendar. Passed House May 19, 1950. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1786. Passed Senate, amended June 16, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 19, 1950. Approved June 24, 1950. Public Law No. 575.
- H. R. 7608.—Morita, Mitsuko. Reported from Judiciary May 18, 1950; Report No. 2095. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1994. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 744.
- H. R. 7609.—Disabled American Veterans of the World War. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 15, 1950;
 Report No. 1782. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950,
 Judiciary; Report No. 1666. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 522.
- H. R. 7613.—Horikoshi, Miyako. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2408. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2317. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 905.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

No.

- H. R. 7614.—Knauff, Mrs. Ellen. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 24, 1950; Report No. 1940. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950.
- H. R. 7623.—District of Columbia, Boxing Commission. Reported from District of Columbia Apr. 5, 1950; Report No. 1890. Union Calendar. Passed House May 25, 1950.
- H. R. 7629.—Arakawa, Fumiko. Reported from Judiciary June 1, 1950; Report No. 2179. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1995. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 745.
- H. R. 7630.—Hong, Mrs. Wha Sook Lee. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2631. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 7631.—De Gaspare, Ottavia and Sandra. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2632. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2436. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1019.
- H. R. 7635.—Armed Forces Leave Act of 1946, amend.
 Reported from Armed Services May 1, 1950; Report No. 1969. Union Calendar. Passed House May 1, 1950.
 Reported in Senate May 11, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1554. Passed Senate May 24, 1950. Approved June 2, 1950. Public Law No. 532.
- H. R. 7641.—New York Ave. Presbyterian Church. Reported from Public Works July 20, 1950; Report No. 2608. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2256. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 1, 1950. Private Law No. 833.
- H. R. 7656.—Callaway, David George. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 6, 1950; Report No. 1903. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1823. Passed Senate June 16, 1970. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 613.
- H R. 7658.—Ito, Mitsuko. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 24, 1950; Report No. 1942. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1824. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Approved June 23, 1950. Private Law No. 614.

- H. R. 7662.—District of Columbia Boxing Commission.
 Reported from District of Columbia Apr. 20, 1950;
 Report No. 1931. Union Calendar. Passed House May 25, 1950. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950;
 District of Columbia; Report No. 1877. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. Senate asks for a conference July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 8, 1950. Approved Aug. 19, 1950.
 Public Law No. 720.
- H. R. 7667 (S. 3256).—Interior, Department of, property transferred. Reported from Expenditures in the Executive Departments June 28, 1950; Report No. 2357. Union Calendar. Passed House July 17, 1950. In Senate ordered placed on Calendar July 18, 1950. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 649.
- H. R. 7670.—District of Columbia, Georgetown area.
 Reported from District of Columbia June 30, 1950;
 Report No. 2468. Union Calendar. Passed House July 13, 1950. Reported in Senate July 21, 1950;
 District of Columbia; Report No. 2115. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 22, 1950.
 Public Law No. 808.
- H. R. 7675.—Chickamauga and Chattanooga National Military Park. Reported from Public Lands June 19, 1950; Report No. 2279. Union Calendar 19, 1950; Report No. 2279. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2146. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 650.
- H. R. 7677 (S. 3229).—Genoa Indian School, perfecting title. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 9, 1950;
 Report No. 2840. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950. In Senate, read twice and placed on calendar Aug. 22, 1950. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Aug. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 742.
- H. R. 7682.—Gustafson, Mrs. Akiko Osada. Reported from Judiciary Apr 24, 1950; Report No. 1941; Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1825. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 615.
- H. R. 7689 Coast and Geodetic Survey, director.
 Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries June 29, 1950; Report No. 2399. Union Calendar.
 Passed House July 10, 1950.
- H. R. 7695.—District of Columbia, policemen, 5-day week. Reported from District of Columbia May 3, 1950; Report No. 2001. Union Calendar. Passed House May 25, 1950. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 1871. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 1, 1950. Approved Aug. 15, 1950. Public Law No. 693.

No.

- H. R. 7700.—Agriculture, rice acreage. Reported from Agriculture Apr. 24, 1950; Report No. 1945.
 Union Calendar. Passed House May 1, 1950. Reported in Senate May 18, 1950; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1673. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Public Law No. 561.
- H. R. 7706.—Kurihara, Ayako. Reported from Judiciary May 18, 1950; Report No. 2096. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950, Judiciary: Report No. 1996. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 746.
- H. R. 7708.—Monmouth Consolidated Water Co. Reported from Armed Services Apr. 28, 1950; Report No. 1962. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Reported in Senate May 11, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1555. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 523.
- H. R. 7709.—Fort Caroline settlement. Reported from Public Lands June 19, 1950; Report No. 2280.
 Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 11, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2547. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 14, 1950. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 803.
- H. R. 7722.—Old stone house, District of Columbia. Reported from Public Lands May 11. 1950; Report No. 2050. Union Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950. Reported in Senate July 14, 1950; Public Works; Report No. 2043. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 15, 1950. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Public Law No. 836.
- H. R. 7733.—Sisters Rita de Carvalho, et al. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2633.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2407. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 981.
- H. R. 7735 (S. 4138).—Southern California Edison Co. Reported from Armed Services Aug. 30, 1950; Report No. 3022. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. In Senate ordered placed on Calendar Sept. 20, 1950. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1074.
- H. R. 7739.—Veterans' Administration, U. S. Military,
 Naval, and Coast Guard Academy. Reported from
 Veterans' Affairs May 9, 1950; Report No. 2023.
 Union Calendar. Passed House May 15, 1950.
- H. R. 7753.—Tanana Valley Sportsmen's Association.
 Reported from Public Lands June 15, 1950; Report No. 2267. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950.

- H. R. 7764 (H. Res. 600).—Navy, vessels, construction. Reported from Armed Services May 2, 1950; Report No. 1975. Union Calendar. Passed House May 23, 1950. Reported in Senate June 22, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1860. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 674.
- H. R. 7773.—Nancy Takes Enemy Under Baggage.
 Reported from Public Lands July 18, 1950; Report No. 2583.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 2, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2223.
 Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950.
 Approved Aug. 17, 1950.
 Private Law No. 831.
- H. R. 7778.—Oishi, Miyako. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 29, 1950; Report No. 1857. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1661. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 20, 1950. Private Law No. 561.
- H. R. 7779.—Lymberopoulos, Mrs. Stamatia, et al. Reported from Judiciary June 1, 1950; Report No. 2180. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2062. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 747.
- H. R. 7783.—Rafter, Mrs. Donald. Reported from Judiciary June 15, 1950; Report No. 2242. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2063. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 769.
- H. R. 7786 (H. Res. 566) (H. Res. 593).—Appropriations, general. 1951. Reported from Appropriations Mar. 21, 1950; Report No. 1797. Union Calendar. Passed House May 10, 1950. Reported in Senate July 8, 1950; Appropriations; Report No. 1941. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 4, 1950. House asks for a conference Aug. 7, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference Aug. 8, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 24, 1950; Report No. 2991. House agrees to conference report Aug. 25, 1950. House recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 11, 15, 16, 17, 18, 20, 23, 26, 28, 39, 46, 47, 48, 49, 51, 94, 107, 142, 148, 151, 157, 166, 201, 223, 224, 232, 234, 254, 275, 277, 278, 279, 285, 295, 300, 302, 306, 342, 353, 398, 417, 418, 451, 456, 474, 478, 480, 481, 482, 483, 485, 486, and 488; recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 35, 68, 72, 92, 175, 189, 192, 198, 200, 209, 215, 238, 284, 288, 289, 319, 337, 338, 345, 354, 361, 363, 373, 388, 399, 467, 471, 472, 473, 475, 476, and 477, each with an amendment Aug. 25, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 28, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments to Senate amendments Nos. 68, 72, 92, 175, 189, 192, 198, 200, 209, 215, 238, 284, 288, 289, 319, 337, 338, 345, 354, 361, 363, 373, 388, 399, 467, 471, 472, 473, 475, 476, and 477; agrees to House amendment to Senate amendment No. 35, with an amendment Aug. 28, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendment to House amendment to Senate amendment to

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 7789 (S. 3295).—Railway Labor Act, deduction from wages. Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce Aug. 7, 1950; Report No. 2811. Union Calendar. Re-referred from Union Calendar No. 996 to House Calendar No. 294 Dec. 7, 1950.
- H. R. 7797 (H. Res. 518) (S. 3304).—Foreign economic assistance. Reported from Foreign Affairs Mar. 22, 1950; Report No. 1802. Mar. 23, 1950, supplemental report II, pts. III and IV Mar. 29, 1950, pt. V. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 31, 1950. In Senate, ordered placed on calendar Apr. 3, 1950. Passed Senate, amended, May 5, 1950. Senate asks for a conference May 5, 1950. House agrees to a conference May 9, 1950. Conference report filed May 19, 1950; Report No. 2117. House agrees to conference report May 23, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report May 25, 1950. Approved June 5, 1950. Public Law No. 535.
- H. R. 7802 (S. 3644).—War Claims Act of 1948, witnesses. Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce July 24, 1950; Report No. 2705. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Proceedings vacated and laid on table July 31, 1950. S. 3644 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 7810.—Davis, M. S. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2396. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2064. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 707.
- H. R. 7812.—Strickland, Martha Aporta. Reported from Judiciary May 25, 1950; Report No. 2129.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2021. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950.
 House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950.
 Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 804.
- H. R. 7814.—Yamazaki, Stella M. K. Reported from Judiciary July 3, 1950; Report No. 2479. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2318. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 906.
- H. R. 7815.—Horn, John Yee. Reported from Judiciary June 15, 1950; Report No. 2243. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2065. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 708.
- H.R. 7820.—Uchida, Keiko. Reported from Judiciary June 8, 1950; Report No. 2205. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2066. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 748.

- H. R. 7824.—Federal employees, performance-rating plans. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service May 29, 1950; Report No. 2162. Union Calendar. Passed House June 19, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 10, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 2265. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 23, 1950. House asks for a conference Aug. 28, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference Aug. 28, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Sept. 20, 1950. Conference report filed Sept. 21, 1950; Report No. 3125. House agrees to conference report Sept. 22, 1950. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 873.
- H. R. 7827.—Antitrust laws, increase penalty. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 6, 1950; Report No. 1906. House Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House June 5, 1950.
- H. R. 7840.—Taxes, estate, refund. Reported from Ways and Means July 19, 1950; Report No. 2596.
 Union Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 16, 1950; Finance; Report No. 2367. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 6, 1950. Public Law No. 761.
- H. R. 7846.—National Housing Act, amend title VIII. Reported from Banking and Currency Mar. 29, 1950; Report No. 1860. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 13, 1950; Banking and Currency; Report No. 1484. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 19, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Apr. 21, 1950. Approved May 2, 1950. Public Law No. 498.
- H. R. 7854 (S. 4205).—Kansas, Sedgwick County Commissioners. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1950; Report No. 2843. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2468. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Pocket veto Sept. 28, 1950.
- H. R. 7856.—Ikènchi, Mrs. Teruko Tominaga. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2634. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2408. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 992.
- H. R. 7866 (S. 3330).—Civil Service Retirement Act, lump-sum payments. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service May 29, 1950; Report No. 2163. Union Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950. In Senate ordered placed on calendar June 6, 1950. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 14, 1950. Public Law No. 547.
- H. R. 7869.—Courts, District Court, Georgia Newnan.
 Reported from Judiciary July 17, 1950; Report No.
 2570. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27,
 1950. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary;
 Report No. 2204. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950.
 Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 724.
- H. R. 7873 (H. Res. 651).—Bureau of Old-Age and Survivors Insurance, construction of buildings. Reported from Public Works June 12, 1950; Report No. 2219. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950.

No.

- H. R. 7881 (S. 3658).—District of Columbia, dead human bodies. Reported from District of Columbia Apr. 5, 1950; Report No. 1891. Union Calendar. Passed House June 26, 1950. In Senate ordered placed on calendar June 27, 1950. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. Senate asks for a conference July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 11, 1950. Approved Sept. 22, 1950. Public Law No. 809.
- H. R. 7887.—Compacts, Atlantic States, Marine Fisheries. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries June 26, 1950; Report No. 2331. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate July 26, 1950: Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 2169. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 19, 1950. Public Law No. 721.
- H. R. 7888 (S. 3413).—Panama Canal Classification Act. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Apr. 20, 1950; Report No. 1929. Union Calendar. Passed House May 1, 1950. In Senate ordered placed on calendar May 2, 1950. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Public Law No. 562.
- H. R. 7889.—Selective Service System Classification Act. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Apr. 20, 1950; Report No. 1930. Union Calendar. Passed House May 1, 1950. Reported in Senate May 9, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1540. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments June 15, 1950. Approved June 28, 1950. Public Law No. 580.
- H. R. 7891.—Narcotics, transportation to other States.
 Reported from Ways and Means July 27, 1950;
 Report No. 2752. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 7, 1950;
 Finance; Report No. 2510. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 804.
- H. R. 7899.—Cotter, Mrs. Michiko Nogami. Reported from Judiciary June 1, 1950; Report No. 2181. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12. 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1997. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 770.
- H. R. 7916 (S. 3315).—Wyoming, oil and gas leases.
 Reported from Public Lands June 19, 1950; Report No. 2274. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Became private law without Presidential approval Aug. 12, 1950. Private Law No. 809.
- H. R. 7919.—French, Mrs. Yukiko Yoshii. Reported from Judiciary July 13, 1950; Report No. 2549.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2319. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 907.

- H. R. 7921.—Ross, Eva T. Reported from Judiciary June 30, 1950; Report No. 2464. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2320. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 1, 1950. Private Law No. 884.
- H. R. 7932.—Vodka, transferred by pipeline, amend Internal Revenue Code. Reported from Ways and Means Aug. 16, 1950; Report No. 2933. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 18, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 14, 1950; Finance; Report No. 2634.
- H. R. 7934.—Joshua Tree National Monument, Calif. Reported from Public Lands June 13, 1950; Report No. 2236.
 Union Calendar. Passed House June 19, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 25, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2166.
 Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950.
 House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 14, 1950.
 Approved Sept. 25, 1950.
 Public Law No. 837.
- H. R. 7940 (H. Res. 685).—Education, expenses of school districts. Reported from Education and Labor June 20, 1950; Report No. 2287. Union Calendar. Passed House July 13, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Labor and Public Works; Report No. 2458. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House asks for a conference Sept. 14, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference Sept. 14, 1950. Conference report filed Sept. 18, 1950; Report No. 3109. Senate agrees to conference report Sept. 18, 1950. House agrees to conference report Sept. 20, 1950. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 874.
- H. R. 7941 (H. Res. 565; H. Con. Res. 274).—Federal-aid Road Act, amend. Reported from Public Works Apr. 5, 1950; Report No. 1888. Union Calendar. Passed House May 19, 1950. Reported in Senate July 14, 1950; Public Works; Report No. 2044. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 22, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 23, 1950. House agrees to a conference Aug. 23, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 28, 1950; Report No. 3010. House agrees to conference report Aug. 29, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 29, 1950. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 769
- H. R. 7944.—Chandler, Mr. and Mrs. Albert. Reported from Judiciary May 25, 1950; Report No. 2140. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1998. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 783.
- H. R. 7954.—Ore carrying vessels, construct. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries June 30, 1950; Report No. 2459. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
- H. R. 7961.—Yano, Chiyoko. Reported from Judiciary May 18, 1950; Report No. 2097. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1999, Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7. 1950. Private Law No. 749.
- H. R. 7964.—Waldron, Francis A. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2689. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2409. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1020.

- H. R. 7966 (S. 3282).—District of Columbia, Presbyterian Congregation of Georgetown. Reported from District of Columbia May 3, 1950; Report No. 2000. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. In Senate ordered placed on calendar May 17, 1950. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 14, 1950. Private Law No. 493.
- H. R. 7970.—Watanabe, Regina. Reported from Judiciary June 8, 1950; Report No. 2206. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2067. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 750.
- H. R. 7977.—Wyoming, Buffalo, city of, authorized to make use of certain lands. Reported from Public Lands June 19, 1950; Report No. 2281. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2147. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 651.
- H. R. 7982.—Wheeler National Monument, abolish. Reported from Public Lands June 6, 1950; Report No. 2192. Union Calendar. Passed House June 19, 1950. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2148. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 652
- H. R. 7984.—Montana, Miles City. Reported from Public Lands Apr. 18, 1950; Report No. 1909. Union Calendar. Passed House May 1, 1950. Reported in Senate May 15, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1557. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Public Law No. 563
- H. R. 7990.—American Society of International Law, incorporate. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 15, 1950; Report No. 2925. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2529. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 20, 1950. Public Law No. 794.
- H. R. 7991.—D. C. Hall Motor Transportation. Reported from Judiciary May 3, 1950; Report No. 1990. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950.
- H. R. 8009.—Gianoli, Enrria. Reported from Judiciary July 5, 1950; Report No. 2487. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2321. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 908.
- H. R. 8028.—Saint Marks, Fla., dispose of lots. Reported frem Public Lands June 27, 1951; Report No. 2347. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2257. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 23, 1950. House asks for a conference Aug. 25, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference Aug. 28, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 30, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 30, 1950; Report No. 3020. House agrees to conference report Aug. 31, 1950. Approved Sept. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 781.

- H. R. 8055.—District of Columbia, banks, demand items. Reported from District of Columbia June 5, 1950; Report No. 2191. House Calendar. Passed House June 26, 1950. Reported in Senate July 18, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 2096. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 669.
- H. R. 8061.—Sugimoto, Yuki. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2409. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2322. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 909.
- H. R. 8062.—Spiller, Charles and Glenn. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2700. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2437. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 15, 1950. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 993.
- H. R. 8067.—Skanes, Mrs. Yup Boon Kim. Reported from Judiciary May 18, 1950; Report No. 2098.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2068. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 751.
- H. R. 8069.—Kobga, Nuchiko. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2410. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2323. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 910.
- H. R. 8073.—Iso, Kimiko and daughter. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2411.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2324. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 911.
- H. R. 8083 (S. 2197) (H. Res. 650).—Export-Import Bank, foreign investments. Reported from Banking and Currency Apr. 27, 1950; Report No. 1960. Union Calendar. Passed House July 12, 1950. In Senate ordered placed on calendar July 12, 1950.
- H. R. 8093.—Gagliacco, Regolo and wife. Reported from Judiciary July 12, 1950; Report No. 2509.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2410. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1021.
- H. R. 8098.—Ishikawa, Teruko. Reported from Judiciary June 1, 1950; Report No. 2182. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2069, Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 752.
- H. R. 8112.—House of Representatives, State seals. Reported from House Administration June 29, 1950; Report No. 2429. Union Calendar. Passed House June 29, 1950. Reported in Senate July 26, 1950; Rules and Administration. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 21, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Public Law No. 731.

No.

- H. R. 8117.—Emory, Yoshiko. Reported from Judiciary May 18, 1950; Report No. 2099. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2022. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 793.
- H. R. 8118.—Miranda, Ismael. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2690. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2411. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 966.
- H. R. 8119.—Ohta, Midori (Mary Stephen). Reported from Judiciary May 18, 1950; Report No. 2100.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2000. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 709.
- H. R. 8125.—Kelly, Mrs. Hisae Kawauchi. Reported from Judiciary May 18, 1950; Report No. 2101.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2001. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 753.
- H. R. 8134.—Schwietza, Elona. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2412. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2325. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 912.
- H. R. 8136 (S. 3401).—Montalban-Troy, Joseph Umberto. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 21, 1950.
 Report No. 2976. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950. In Senate ordered placed on Calendar Aug. 28, 1950. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1077.
- H. R. 8139.—Marine Band, United States Confederate Veterans. Reported from Armed Services Apr. 25, 1950; Report No. 1949. Union Calendar. Passed House May 1, 1950. Reported in Senate July 20, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 2112. Passed Senate. amended. July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 675.
- H. R. 8144.—Montana, Great Falls, sale of land. Reported from Public Lands July 18, 1950; Report No. 2581. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 2, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2228. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 714.
- H. R. 8152.—Thomas, Warren, and others. Reported from Judiciarv Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2950.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Dec. 21, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2693.
- H. R. 8153.—Akashi, Chiyoko. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2413. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2326. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 913.

- H. R. 8155.—Yoshida, Chiyo Furumura. Reported from Judiciary May 18, 1950; Report No. 2102.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2070. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 754.
- H. R. 8158.—Alaska, obsolete laws. Reported from Public Lands July 24, 1950; Report No. 2713. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 6, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2505. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 22, 1950. Public Law No. 810.
- H. R. 8180.—Tsugami, Parue K. Reported from Judiciary May 18, 1950; Report No. 2103. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2002. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 755.
- H. R. 8183.—Tsuchida, Asako. Reported from Judiciary June 12, 1950; Report No. 2226. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2071. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 756.
- H. R. 8184.—Takada, Michiyo and daughter. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2635.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2412.
 Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950.
 Approved Sept. 25, 1950.
 Private Law No. 994.
- H. R. 8195 (S. 3560) (H. Res. 667).—Postal Service, rescind order curtailing postal service. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service June 19, 1950; Report No. 2282. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1950. In Senate, read twice and placed on calendar Aug. 17, 1950.
- H. R. 8198 (S. 3691) (H. Res. 619.—Army Organization Act of 1950. Reported from Armed Services May 18, 1950; Report No. 2110. Union Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1950. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House asks for a conference June 12, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference June 14, 1950. Conference report filed June 20, 1950; Report No. 2289. Senate agrees to conference report June 20, 1950. House agrees to conference report June 21, 1950. Approved June 28, 1950. Public Law No. 581.
- H. R. 8199.—Indians, Flathead Indian, irrigation project. Reported from Public Lands May 15, 1950;
 Report No. 2058. Union Calendar. Passed House May 19, 1950. Passed Senate May 22, 1950. Approved May 25, 1950. Public Law No. 528.
- H. R. 8219.—Herka, Tadeusz. Reported from Judiciary July 5, 1950; Report No. 2482. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2351. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 23, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 28, 1950. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 944.
- H. R. 8221.—Resources Conservation and Development Act. Reported from Public Lands May 3, 1950; Report No. 2002. Union Calendar._Union 743

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 8230.—De Soto National Memorial. Reported from public Lands May 22, 1950; Report No. 2118.
 Union Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950. Reported in Senate July 5, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1935. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 14, 1950. Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 725.
- H. R. 8235.—National Service Life Insurance, amend. Reported from Veterans' Affairs May 10, 1950; Report No. 2031. Union Calendar...........Union 757
- H. R. 8236.—National service life insurance, dividends.
 Reported from Veterans' Affairs May 9, 1950; Report No. 2024. Union Calendar. Passed House July 17, 1950
- H. R. 8245.—Rizzo, Dr. Alessandro. Reported from Judiciary June 1, 1950; Report No. 2183. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2087. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 805.
- H. R. 8258.—Che, Il Nai. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2636. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2413. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 982.
- H. R. 8270.—Postal Service, star routes. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service May 29, 1950; Report No. 2161. Union Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950. Reported in Senate June 15, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1839. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Approved June 27, 1950. Public Law No. 577.
- H. R. 8276 (S. 3181) (H. Res. 639).—Housing and Rent Act of 1950. Reported from Banking and Currency May 19, 1950; Report No. 2116. Union Calendar. Laid on table June 13, 1950. S. 3181 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 8284 (S. 1304).—Caranfil, Nicolae G. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2414.
 Private Calendar. Laid on table July 10, 1950.
 S. 1304 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 8287.—Crowell, Lucy P., duplicate of script certificate. Reported from Public Lands May 11, 1950; Report No. 2051. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Reported in Senate June 23, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1863. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 694.
- H. R. 8289.—Yee, Yee Balche. Reported from Judiciary June 15, 1950; Report No. 2244. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2072. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 757.
- H. R. 8290.—Spruiel, Jeffrey Brocken. Reported from Judiciary May 11, 1950; Report No. 2053. Private Calendar Passed House May 27, 1950.

- H. R. 8309 (S. 3517).—Vermejo reclamation project,
 New Mexico. Reported from Public Lands Sept. 1,
 1950; Report No. 3043. Union Calendar. Laid on table Sept. 14, 1950. S. 3517 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 8315.—Gallagher, Joseph F. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2691. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2327. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 914.
- H. R. 8337.—Hogan, William A. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2951. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2538. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 20, 1950. Private Law No. 961.
- H. R. 8344.—Tariff Act of 1930, amend. Reported from Ways and Means Dec. 15, 1950; Report No. 3202. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 15, 1950.
- H. R. 8345.—Columbia Basin Project Act, amend. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 1, 1950; Report No. 2767. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2444. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 840.
- H. R. 8349.—Merchant Marine Acts, seaman wages; deductions for welfare fund. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Sept. 18, 1950; Report No. 3108. House Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 13, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 2628. Passed Senate Jan. 2, 1951. Approved Jan. 10, 1951. Public Law No. 916.
- H. R. 8361.—Murai, Toshiko. Reported from Judiciary June 12, 1950; Report No. 2227. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2073. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 758.
- H. R. 8362.—Croft, Bernard. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2952. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2539. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 20, 1950. Private Law No. 962.
- H. R. 8366.—Castillo de Son Marcos National Monument. Reported from Public Lands June 19, 1950;
 Report No. 2283. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
- H. R. 8381.—Grant, Mrs. Joseph C. Reported from Judiciary June 12, 1950; Report No. 2228. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2074. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 759.
- H. R. 8382.—Deskins, Mrs. Misao Hatanaka. Reported from Judiciary June 1, 1950; Report No. 2184. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2075. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 760.

No.

- H. R. 8383.—Goodwin, Mrs. Gerald. Reported from Judiciary July 13, 1950; Report No. 2550. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950.
- H. R. 8384.—Hori, Setsuko. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2637. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 8385.—Endo, Fukuko. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2800. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950.
- H. R. 8394 (S. 3585).—Wisconsin, Dodge County. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2697. Union Calendar. Laid on table. S. 3585 passed in lieu July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 8396 (H. Res. 742).—Disasters, aid to States. Reported from Public Works July 25, 1950; Report No. 2727. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 14, 1950; Public Works; Report No. 2571. Passed Senate Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 875.
- H. R. 8401.—Goss, Mrs. Maurice N. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2638. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2414. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 995.
- H. R. 8417.—Interstate Commerce Act, motor carriers.
 Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce July 3, 1950; Report No. 2481. Union Calendar.
 Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 9, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 2258. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950.
 Approved Sept. 1, 1950. Public Law No. 748.
- H. R. 8422.—Plettenberg, Carmencita von. Reported from Judiciary May 29, 1950; Report No. 2157. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. In Senate, ordered placed on calendar June 7, 1950. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Vetoed June 23, 1950. Bill and message referred to Committee on the Judiciary June 26, 1950.
- H. R. 8423.—Mizumoto, Yuriko. Reported from Judiciary June 30, 1950; Report No. 2455. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2328. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 915.
- H. R. 8440.—Kawashima, Noae. Reported from Judiciary June 8, 1950; Report No. 2207. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2090. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 806.
- H. R. 8450.—Neahem, Raief, et al. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2415. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2205. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 832.

- H. R. 8451.—Nozawa, Yoshie. Reported from Judiciary June 8, 1950; Report No. 2208. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2076. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 761.
- H. R. 8452.—Mon, Ronald and Angeline. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2639.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2480. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950.
 House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 19, 1950.
 Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1039.
- H. R. 8458.—Shanks Village, veterans' temporary housing project. Reported from Banking and Currency Aug. 15, 1950; Report No. 2917. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1950; Banking and Currency; Report No. 2557. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 827.
- H. R. 8463.—Indians, sale of certain lands. Reported from Public Lands July 24, 1950; Report No. 2714. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 8473.—Tomita, Kimiko. Reported from Judiciary July 13, 1950; Report No. 2551. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2329. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 916.
- H. R. 8477.—de Romanett, Marcel Rene. Reported from Judiciary July 5, 1950; Report No. 2483. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2330. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 917.
- H. R. 8478.—Spielmann, Bernard. Reported from Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3083. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2661.
- H. R. 8500.—Torikai, Hatsuko. Reported from Judiciary June 12, 1950; Report No. 2229. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2077. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 762.
- H. R. 8514.—Sound recording, imported by State Department. Reported from Ways and Means July 25, 1950; Report No. 2739. Union Calendar. Passed House July 26, 1950. Passed Senate July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 653.
- H. R. 8519.—Gunter, Archer C. Reported from Judiciary May 25, 1950; Report No. 2141. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2003. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 695.

- H. R. 8523.—Gantschnigg, Marianna and Merle. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2640.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2415. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1022.
- H. R. 8533.—Nishimura, Erniko. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2641. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2416. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1023.
- H. R. 8534 (S. 4016).—Chesapeake and Ohio Canal.
 Reported from Public Lands Aug. 8, 1950; Report Nc. 2834. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 22, 1950. Public Law No. 811.
- H. R. 8546.—Philippines, Alien Property Custodian.
 Reported from Foreign Affairs Aug. 26, 1950; Report No. 3008. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 30, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 20, 1950; Foreign Relations; Report No. 2576. Passed Senate Dec. 13, 1950. Approved Dec. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 885.
- H. R. 8558.—Yamaguchi, Kimiko. Reported from Judiciary July 13, 1950; Report No. 2552. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2331. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 918.
- H. R. 8561.—Johnston, Harriet T. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2692. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 8562.—Yabe, Yukie and Gabriel E. Yackanich. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2642. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2417. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 996.
- H. R. 8563.—Brown, Alonzo P. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1950; Report No. 2842. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2469. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 20, 1950. Private Law No. 963.
- H. R. 8567.—Appropriations, deficiency, 1950. Reported from Appropriations May 19, 1950; Report No. 2113. Union Calendar. Passed House May 22, 1950. Reported in Senate June 21, 1950; Appropriations; Report No. 1851. Passed Senate, amended, June 22, 1950. Senate asks for a conference June 22, 1950. House agrees to conference June 22, 1950. Conference report filed June 22, 1950. Report No. 2318. House agrees to conference report June 26, 1950. House recedes and concurs in Senate amendment No. 27; recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 11, 12, and 24, each with an amendment June 26, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report June 26, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments to Senate amendments Nos. 11, 12, and 24, June 26, 1950. Approved June 29, 1950. Public Law No.

- H. R. 8568.—Appropriations, District of Columbia, 1951. Reported from Appropriations May 19, 1950; Report No. 2114. Union Calendar. Passed House May 23, 1950. Reported in Senate June 27, 1950; Appropriations; Report No. 1917. Passed Senate, amended, July 5, 1950. Senate asks for a conference July 5, 1950. House agrees to a conference July 10, 1950. Conference report filed July 13, 1950; Report No. 2540. House agrees to conference report July 13, 1950. House recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 17, 65, and 66; recedes and concurs in Senate amendment No. 28, with an amendment July 13, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report July 13, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendment to Senate amendment No. 28, July 13, 1950. Approved July 18, 1950. Public Law No. 616.
- H. R. 8569 (S. 3666) (H. Res. 714).—Texas City, tin smelter. Reported from Banking and Currency June 16, 1950; Report No. 2270. Union Calendar. Laid on table July 25, 1950. S. 3666 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 8575.—Agriculture, certain allotments. Reported from Agriculture June 5, 1950; Report No. 2190. Union Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950.
- H. R. 8576.—Philippines, veterans, burial benefits. Reported from Veterans' Affairs July 11, 1950; Report No. 2490. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 8578 (S. 3632).—District of Columbia water system. Reported from District of Columbia May 25, 1950; Report No. 2133. Union Calendar. Passed House May 25, 1950. Passed Senate May 26, 1950. Approved June 2, 1950. Public Law No. 533.
- H. R. 8581.—Higuchi, Yasuko. Reported from Judiciary June 12, 1950; Report No. 2230. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2078. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7. 1950. Private Law No. 763.
- H. R. 8583.—Shimizu, Hisako. Reported from Judiciary June 12, 1950; Report No. 2231. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2079. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 764.
- H. R. 8584.—Keating, Mrs. Tokie Sato, et al. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2416.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2332.
 Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950.
 Approved Sept. 5, 1950.
 Private Law No. 919.
- H. R. 8585.—Onasses, Athena Mary. Reported from Judiciary June 1, 1950; Report No. 2185. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 21, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2694.
- H. R. 8591.—Jefferson National Expansion Memorial.
 Reported from House Administration June 29, 1950;
 Report No. 2433. Union Calendar......Union 872

Index Key and History of Bill

HOUSE BILLS—Continued

No.

- H. R. 8594 (H. Res. 682) (S. 960).—Armed services, Reserve components, facilities for. Reported from Armed Services June 1, 1950; Report No. 2174. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Passed Senate, amended Aug. 21, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 21, 1950. House agrees to a conference Aug. 22, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 30, 1950; Report No. 3026. House agrees to conference report Aug. 31, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Sept. 1, 1950. Approved Sept. 11, 1950. Public Law No. 783.
- H. R. 8597.—National banks, security. Reported from Banking and Currency June 16, 1950; Report No. 2271. House Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 4, 1950; Banking and Currency; Report No. 2247. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 715.
- H. R. 8598.—Sheldahl, Chisako Shimizn. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2643. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 8600.—Aoyama, Yuriko. Reported from Judiciary June 12, 1950; Report No. 2232. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2130. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 765.
- H. R. 8604.—Percy Jones General Hospital, Gull Lake Annex Reported from Armed Services June 1, 1950; Report No. 2173. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate June 22, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1861. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 710.
- H. R. 8610.—Bureau of Land Management, liberalization of sec. 452. Reported from Public Lands June 12, 1950; Report No. 2217. Union Calendar. Passed House June 19, 1950.
- H. R. 8613 (S. 2996).—Regional Agricultural Credit
 Corp., loans. Reported from Agriculture July 24,
 1950; Report No. 2715. Union Calendar. Laid on
 table. S. 2996 passed in lieu July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 8617. -Coast Guard, conforming amendments of title 14. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries June 26, 1950; Report No. 2334. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate July 13, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 2037. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 654.
- H. R. 8619.—Veterans' Administration dental specialists. Reported from Veterans' Affairs June 22, 1950.
 Report No. 2306. Union Calendar. Passed House July 17, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 2275.
 Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950.
 Public Law No. 758.

- H. R. 8621 (S. 3652).—Federal employees, accounts of deceased employees. Reported from Expenditures in the Executive Departments July 13, 1950; Report No. 2543. Union Calendar. Laid on table. S. 3652 passed in lieu July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 8641.—Watson, Clyde L. and Loverne F. Andrews. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2693. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2438. Passed Senate, amended. Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 15, 1950. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Private Law No. 1052.
- H. R. 8655.—Kikyo, Toshiko and Francis. Reported from Judiciary June 12, 1950; Report No. 2233
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2088. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 807.
- H. R. 8662 (S. 3653).—Bureau of Engraving and Printing, financing the operations of. Reported from Expenditures in the Executive Departments July 13, 1950; Report No. 2544. Union Calendar. Laid on table. S. 3653 passed in lieu July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 8677 (H. Res. 820).—Panama Canal, maintenance and operation. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Aug. 16, 1950; Report No. 2935.
 Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 24, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Sept. 8, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 2531. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 15, 1950. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 841.
- H. R. 8678 (S. 3584).—Albuquerque, N. Mex., sale of land. Reported from Public Lands June 15, 1950;
 Report No. 2249. Union Calendar. Laid on table Aug. 7, 1950.
 S. 3584 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 8684.—Misanin, Mrs. Yumiko Kawai. Reported from Judiciary July 13, 1950; Report No. 2553.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2333. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 920.
- H. R. 8686 (S. Res. 338).—Overseas Navigation Corp. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2694. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 8687.—Messina, Angelo. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2953. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2540. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 967.
- H. R. 8706.—Federal employees, bonds. Reported from Expenditures in the Executive Departments June 13, 1950; Report No. 2237. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House July 17, 1950.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 8709 (S. 3678).—District of Columbia, health officer and assistant. Reported from District of Columbia June 15, 1950; Report No. 2252. House Calendar. Passed House June 26, 1950. In Senate, ordered placed on calendar June 27, 1950. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 1, 1950. Public Law No. 631.
- H. R. 8710.—District of Columbia, Eastern High School stadium. Reported from District of Columbia June 19, 1950; Report No. 2284. Union Calendar. Passed House July 13, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 28, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 2454. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 15, 1950 Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 828.
- H. R. 8711 (S. 3812).—Postal service custodial service. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service June 26, 1950; Report No. 2337. Union Calendar_Union 847
- H. R. 8718.—Hess, Fred. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2644. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2439. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1024.
- H. R. 8722.—Lum, Jun Hin. Reported from Judiciary June 12, 1950; Report No. 2234 Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2080. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 766.
- H. R. 8726 (S. 3545).—Sound recording, exemption from import duty. Reported from Ways and Means July 25, 1950; Report No. 2728. Union Calendar. Passed House July 26, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 10, 1950; Finance; Report No. 2268. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 23, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 28, 1950. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 773.
- H. R. 8737 (S. 3550).—Fats and oils. Reported from Banking and Currency June 16, 1950; Report No. 2272. Union Calendar. Laid on table June 29, 1950. S. 3550 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 8740.—Kuhn, Erika. Reported from Judiciary July 12, 1950: Report No. 2510. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2334. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 921.
- H. R. 8741.—Martin, Mrs. Nobuko Yonashiro, et al. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2418. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2335. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 922.
- H. R. 8742.—Roloson, Mrs. Tokiko Amano. Reported from Judiciary July 13, 1950; Report No. 2554.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2336. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 923.

- H. R. 8751.—Peterson, Mrs. Yoshiko Ogiso. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2419.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2337. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950.
 Private Law No. 924.
- H. R. 8759.—Whang, Rev. Andrew Chai Kyung. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2417. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2609. Passed Senate, amended, Dec. 15, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Dec. 21, 1950. Approved Jan. 4, 1951. Private Law No. 1094.
- H. R. 8761.—Scott, Susan E. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2801. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2470. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 983.
- H. R. 8763.—Antitrust laws, triple damages. Reported from Judiciary June 30, 1950; Report No. 2467.
 Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House July 17, 1950.
- H. R. 8766 (S. 2658).—Fisheries, hatchery and rearing ponds in Kentucky. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries June 28, 1950; Report No. 2360. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Proceeding vacated and laid on table July 12, 1950.
- H. R. 8767.—Postal service, obscene matter. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service June 26, 1950; Report No. 2335. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate July 27, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 2179. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 699.
- H. R. 8769.—Stritter, Annmarie. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2645. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2440. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1025.
- H. R. 8772.—Wong, Ah-Kim. Reported from Judiciary July 5, 1950; Report No. 2484. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2338. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 935.
- H. R. 8780.—Dodd, Leila M. Reported from Judiciary July 12, 1950; Report No. 2511. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2541. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 984.
- H. R. 8782.—District of Columbia, nurseries and nursery schools. Reported from District of Columbia June 15, 1950; Report No. 2253. Union Calendar. Passed House June 26, 1950. Reported in Senate June 27, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 1918.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 8792.—Trade-mark, cancellation of useless requirement. Reported from Judiciary June 20, 1950; Report No. 2288. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 2, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2233. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 710.
- H. R. 8794.—Lendrum, Mrs. Eiko Yoshizawa, and son. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2420. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2339. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 925.
- H. R. 8795.—Paglinaman, Benjamin. Reported from Judiciary July 5, 1950; Report No. 2485. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1940. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2340. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 926.
- H. R. 8797.—District of Columbia, Young Men's Christian Association. Reported from District of Columbia Aug. 14, 1950; Report No. 2912. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 14, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 28, 1950; District of Col mbis; Report No. 2451. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 15, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1026.
- H. R. 8802.—Ying, Lum. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2802. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950.
- H. R. 8813 (S. 3796).—Petroleum, fuel for steam vessels. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Sept. 18, 1950; Report No. 3106. Union Calendar. Laid on table Sept. 19, 1950.
 S. 3796 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 8816.—Gulfport, hospital supplies, conveyed to. Reported from Armed Services June 26 1950; Report No. 2336. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
- H. R. 8821.—Grazing fees on public lands. Reported from Public Lands Sept. 11, 1950; Report No. 3050. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 18, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 14, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2632. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 903.
- H. R. 8824.—Murayama, Tokuko. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2421. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2341. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 927.
- H. R. 8826.—Nakajima, Yaeko. Reported from Judiciary July 13, 1950; Report No. 2555. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2342. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 928.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 8829.—Bova, Sister Pasqualina, et al. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2646.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2418. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 968.
- H. R. 8834.—Michiko, Yamaguchi. Reported from Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3084. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2601. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Approved Dec. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1078.
- H. R. 8845.—Chelsea, Maine, transfer of land to. Reported from Veterans' Affairs June 22, 1950; Report No. 2307. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate July 27, 1950; Finance; Report No. 2170. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 711.
- H. R. 8847 (S. 3109) (H. Res. 817).—Merchant Marine, American flag shipping on the Great Lakes. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries July 26, 1950; Report No. 2758. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950. In Senate, read twice and placed on calendar Aug. 22, 1950. Passed Senate Sept. 18, 1950. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 856.
- H. R. 8848.—World War II, prisoners of war. Reported from Veterans' Affairs Dec. 14, 1950; Report No. 3188. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House Dec. 18, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 22, 1950; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 2699.
- H. R. 8850 (H. Res. 819).—Agriculture, Assistant Secretaries for. Reported from Agriculture July 24, 1950;
 Report No. 2716. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 23, 1950.
- H. R. 8851.—Browns Point Improvement Club. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Sept. 20, 1950; Report No. 3118. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 13, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 2629. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 890.
- H. R. 8863.—Mitoma, Sachiko. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2647. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 8868.—Dendramis, Mary Valsamis and Vassili
 G. Reported from Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950; Report
 No. 3085. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2678.
- H. R. 8869.—Valsamis, Lena and Lucy Balosa. Reported from Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3087.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2662.

60238-81-House Business Cal-14

Index Key and History of Bill

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 8874.—Arizona, Flagstaff, sale of lands to. Reported from Public Lands July 12, 1950; Report No. 2526. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2487. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 842.
- H. R. 8877 (S. 3814).—Indians, Blackfeet Indian Reservation. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 30, 1950; Report No. 3027. Private Calendar. Laid on table Sept. 19, 1950. S. 3814 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 8881.—Textile machines, exempt from duty. Reported from Ways and Means Dec. 15, 1950; Report No. 3203. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 19, 1950.
- H. R. 8883.—Contract Settlement Act of 1944, fair compensation. Reported from Judiciary July 12, 1950; Report No. 2539. Union Calendar_Union 910
- H. R. 8887.—Indians, Seminole Tribe, United States to hold certain lands. Reported from Public Lands July 12, 1950; Report No. 2527. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 8901.—Heaney, Mrs. Asako Ikeda. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2648. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 8902.—Hoglund, Satoko Matsushima. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2649. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 8906.—Indians, Navajo Reservation, Gallup-Durango Highway. Reported from Public Lands July 12, 1950; Report No. 2528. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 8909.—District of Columbia, Civil Defense, Office. Reported from District of Columbia June 30, 1950; Report No. 2469. Union Calendar. Passed House July 13, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 2047. Passed Senate, amended, July 26, 1950. Senate asks for a conference July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 1, 1950. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Public Law No. 686.
- H. R. 8918.—Baran, Mary Rynik. Reported from Judiciary July 12, 1950; Report No. 2512. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2343. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 929.

- H. R. 8920 (H. Res. 666) (H. Res. 842).—Taxes, excise, reduce. Reported from Ways and Means June 22, 1950; Report No. 2319. Union Calendar. Passed House June 29, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 22, 1950; Finance; Report No. 2375. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 1, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Sept. 1, 1950. Pursuant to H. Res. 842 House agrees to a conference; agrees to Senate amendment No. 191 with an amendment; and insist upon its amendment to Senate amendment No. 191. Sept. 14, 1950. Senate disagrees to House amendment to Senate amendment No. 191, and further insist upon its amendment and agrees to a conference Sept. 14, 1950. Conference report filed Sept. 21, 1950; Report No. 3124. House agrees to conference report Sept. 22, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Sept. 22, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 814.
- H. R. 8923.—Postal Service, Post Office Department, Financial Control Act of 1950. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service June 26, 1950; Report No. 2339. Union Calendar. Passed House June 30, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 1, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 2217. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 712.

- H. R. 8929.—Leslie, Vincent F. Reported from Judiciary June 30, 1950; Report No. 2465. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950
- H. R. 8934.—American Barrel Co., Inc. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 8, 1950; Report No. 2829. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950.
- H. R. 8935.—Maddox, Mrs. Jaye Kurusu. Reported from Judiciary July 5, 1950; Report No. 2486.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2344. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 936.
- H. R. 8944 (S. 3862).—Bridges, Ogdensburg, N. Y. Reported from Foreign Affairs, July 17, 1950;
 Report No. 2591. House Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 19. 1950. Public Law No. 722.
- H. R. 8945 (S. 2633).—Convention for the Establishment of an International Commission for Scientific Investigation of Tuna. Reported from Foreign Affairs July 26, 1950; Report No. 2757. Union Calendar. Laid on table Aug. 23, 1950. S. 2633 passed in lieu.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 8956.—Morita, Mrs. Claude. Reported from Judiciary June 29, 1950; Report No. 2422. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2345. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 930.
- H. R. 8958.—Library of Congress, policing of buildings.
 Reported from House Administration June 29, 1950;
 Report No. 2431. Union Calendar. Passed House June 29, 1950.
 Reported in Senate July 13, 1950;
 Rules and Administration; Report No. 2038. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950.
 Public Law No. 659.
- H. R. 8961 (S. 3833).—South Cache Water Users' Association. Reported from Public Lands July 12, 1950: Report No. 2529. Union Calendar. Laid on table, S. 3833 passed in lieu July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 8962 (S. 3832).—Ogden River Water Users, Association. Reported from Public Lands July 12, 1950; Report No. 2530. Union Calendar. Laid on table, S. 3832 passed in lieu July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 8971.—Hell, Gertrude. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2650. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2419. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1040.
- H. R. 8973.—Seymour, A. W. C. Reported from Judiciary July 12, 1950; Report No. 2513. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Reported In Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2610. Passed Senate, amended, Dec. 15, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Dec. 21, 1950. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1091.
- H. R. 8975.—Synthetic Liquid Fuels Act, amend. Reported from Public Lands July 13, 1950; Report No. 2557.
 Union Calendar. Passed House July 19, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 22, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2376.
 Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950.
 Approved Sept. 22, 1950.
 Public Law No. 812.
- H. R. 8979.—Florida, quit claim of title. Reported from Public Lands July 24, 1950; Report No. 2722.
 Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 8987 Kato, Setsuko. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2651. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2420. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 985.
- H. R. 8992.—Coconut oil, taxes removed. Reported from Ways and Means July 27, 1950; Report No. 2753. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 9, 1950; Finance; Report No. 2260. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 23, 1950. House asks for a conference Aug. 28, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference Aug. 28, 1950.
- H. R. 9002.—Foreign Service, annuities increased.
 Reported from Foreign Affairs July 12, 1950; Report No. 2535. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950

- H. R. 9023 (S. 3873).—Hatch Act, amend, penalty. Reported from House Administration July 24, 1950; Report No. 2717. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. In Senate read twice and placed on calendar July 28, 1950. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 10, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Public Law No. 732.
- H. R. 9038 (S. 3850) (H. Res. 729).—Budget, President to determine form of. Reported from Expenditures in the Executive Departments July 13, 1950; Report No. 2556. Union Calendar. Passed House July 26, 1950. In Senate, ordered placed on calendar July 27, 1950. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 9, 1950. House agrees to a conference Aug. 22, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 25, 1950; Report No. 3002. Conference report recommitted Aug. 30, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 30, 1950; Report No. 3030. House agrees to conference report Aug. 31, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 31, 1950. Approved Sept. 12, 1950. Public Law No. 784.
- H. R. 9044.—Jensen, Mrs. Kayoko Suzuki. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2652. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 9047.—District of Columbia, goats, regulate in. Reported from District of Columbia Aug. 8, 1950; Report No. 2833. Union Calendar.....Union 1002
- H. R. 9055.—Kane, Cynthia Anne. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2653. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2421. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 997.
- H. R. 9056.—Kasahara, Hideko. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2803. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2471. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 998.
- H. R. 9062.—Heath, Willie G. Reported from Judiciary July 24, 1950; Report No. 2726. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2422. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1027.
- H. R. 9074.—Lotteries, penalties do not apply to fishing contests. Reported from Judiciary June 12, 1950; Report No. 2536. House Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2242. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 700.
- H. R. 9077.—Kurio, Kimie. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2804. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2472. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 999.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 9082.—Kim, Mrs. Chang-Sei and David. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2805.
 Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2423.
 Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950.
 Private Law No. 1028.
- H. R. 9084.—Kato, Hifumi and son. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2806. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2481. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1041.
- H. R. 9086.—Mercado, Maria Luisa. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2654. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2424. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 1000.
- H. R. 9087.—Madison, H. Dale. Reported from Judiciary July 25, 1950; Report No. 2733. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2425. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 21 1950. Private Law No. 969.
- H. R. 9109 (H. Res. 728).—Agriculture, cotton acreage allotments and marketing quotas. Reported from Agriculture July 15, 1950; Report No. 2566. Union Calendar. Passed House July 31, 1950.
- H. R. 9111.—United States Olympic Association, incorporate. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 15, 1950;
 Report No. 2926. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 7, 1950;
 Judiciary; Report No. 2523. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 805.
- H. R. 9120.—Taxes, income, statute of limitations. Reported from Ways and Means July 19, 1950; Report No. 2601. Union Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 27, 1950; Finance; Report No. 2171. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 716.
- H. R. 9121 (S. 3906).—War Contractors Relief Act, settlement of claims. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2704. Union Calendar. Laid on table Aug. 7, 1950.
 S. 3906 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 9129 (S. 3959) (H. Res. 741).—Federal Property and Administrative Services Act of 1949. Reported from Expenditures in the Executive Departments July 26, 1950; Report No. 2747. Union Calendar Laid on table Aug. 7, 1950. S. 3959 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 9134 (S. 3957). United States Code, sec. 251 clarify. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Aug. 16, 1950. Report No. 2934. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950. In Senate read twice and placed on Calendar Aug. 22, 1950 Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 23, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 26, 1950. Approved Sept. 2, 1950. Public Law No. 751.

- H. R. 9141 (H. Res. 809).—Agriculture, Marketing Facilities Improvement Act. Reported from Agriculture Aug. 7, 1950; Report No. 2812. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 22, 1950.
- H. R. 9143.—Nagano, Humi. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2655. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 9144.—Kowalik, Mrs. Olga and Czeslawa. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 21, 1950; Report No. 2977. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2542. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1042.
- H. R. 9145.—Yamaya, Tomoko. Reported from Judiciary July 20, 1950; Report No. 2656. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2611. Passed Senate, amended, Dec. 15, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Dec. 21, 1950. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1092.
- H. R. 9158 (H. Res. 811).—United States Code, title
 21, amend. Reported from Judiciary July 18, 1950;
 Report No. 2582. Union Calendar____Union 930
- H. R. 9166.—Hendrickx, Louis J. T. Reported from Judiciary July 25, 1950; Report No. 2731. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2426. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1029.
- H. R. 9171 (S. 3921).—Bankruptcy, referees. Reported from Judiciary July 26, 1950; Report No. 2746. Union Calendar. Laid on table; S. 3921 passed in Lieu July 27, 1950.
- H. R. 9176 (S. 3936) (H. Res. 740).—Defense Production Act of 1950. Reported from Banking and Currency July 29, 1950; Report No. 2759. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 10, 1950. In Senate ordered placed on calendar Aug. 11, 1950. Passed Senate, amended Aug. 21, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 21, 1950. House agrees to a conference Aug. 22, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 31, 1950; Report No. 3042. House agrees to conference report Sept. 1, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Sept. 1, 1950. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 774.
- H. R. 9177 (S. 3937).—Armed services, enlistments extended. Reported from Armed Services July 24, 1950; Report No. 2718. Union Calendar. Laid on table July 25, 1950.
- H. R. 9178 (S. 3939).—Armed services, personnel ceilings removed. Reported from Armed Services July 24, 1950; Report No. 2719. Union Calendar. Passed House July 25, 1950. Passed Senate, amended July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 655.

No.

- H. R. 9184 (H. Res. 854).—Air mail, subsidy separation. Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce Aug. 31, 1950; Report No. 3041. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 11, 1950.
- H. R. 9215 (S. 3859).—Vessels, foreign-flag, President to control. Reported from Judiciary July 25, 1950;
 Report No. 2740. Union Calendar. Laid on table July 27, 1950;
 S. 3859 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 9219 (H. Res. 843).—Indians, Five Civilized Tribes, rehabilitation. Reported from Public Lands July 31, 1950; Report No. 2762. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 21, 1950.
- H. R. 9229.—Coast Guard, waiving of bonds. Reported from Judiciary July 27, 1950; Report No. 2754. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 7, 1950.
- H. R. 9236.—Halpern, H. & Bro., Inc. Reported from Judiciary July 31, 1950; Report No. 2760. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2612. Passed Senate, amended, Dec. 15, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Dec. 21, 1950. Approved Jan. 4, 1951. Private Law No. 1095.
- H. R. 9266 (S. 3960).—Merchant marine, seamen, allotments. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Sept. 18, 1950; Report No. 3107. Uuion Calendar. Laid on table Sept. 19, 1950. S. 3960 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 9272.—Indians, Agua Caliente Indian Reservation. Reported from Public Lands Aug. 16, 1950; Report No. 2932. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 13, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2563. Passed Senate, amended, Dec. 15, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Dec. 20, 1950. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 904.
- H. R. 9284.—Bankruptcy Act, "wage earner" defined.
 Reported from Judiciary Aug. 10, 1950; Report No. 2854. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2602. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 905.
- H. R. 9286.—Manfrini, Maria. Reported from Judiciary Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3153. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2663.
- H. R. 9291.—Girl Scouts of America, print annual reports of. Reported from House Administration Aug. 21, 1950; Report No. 2965. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950.
- H. R. 9313 (H. Res. 810).—Agriculture, Agricultural Act of 1949, amend. Reported from Agriculture Aug. 7, 1950; Report No. 2813. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 22, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 15, 1950; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 2573.
- H. R. 9320 (S. 3995) (H. Res. 833).—Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938, amend. Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce Aug. 22, 1950; Report No. 2981. Union Calendar. Laid on table Aug. 31, 1950. S. 3995 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 9322.—Navigation on navigable waters of the United States. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Sept. 20, 1950; Report No. 3119. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 21, 1950.

- H. R. 9334.—Yurchak, Mrs. Else. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1950; Report No. 2838. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2473. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Private Law No. 986.
- H. R. 9362 (S. 4036).—District of Columbia. New Temple Committee, Inc., national park lands. Reported from District of Columbia Aug. 25, 1950; Report No. 2997. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 28, 1950. Passed Senate Sept. 15, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 829.
- H. R. 9399.—Armed services, absentee ballots. Reported from House Administration Sept. 1, 1950;
 Report No. 3045. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 18, 1950. Passed Senate Sept. 20, 1950. Approved Sept. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 862.
- H. R. 9430.—United States, administrative expenses. Reported from Expenditures in the Executive Departments Aug. 23, 1950; Report No. 2984. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 23, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 30, 1950; Expenditures in Executive Departments Report No. 2495. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 15, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 830.
- H. R. 9434 (S. 4045).—Shalfeieff, Christina. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 21, 1950; Report No. 2978. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950. In Senate ordered placed on calendar Aug. 28, 1950. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1030.
- H. R. 9455.—Armed Services, voting. Reported from House Administration Sept. 1, 1950; Report No. 3046. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 18, 1950. Passed Senate Sept. 20, 1950. Approved Sept. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 863.
- H. R. 9475.—Romick, Mrs. Enid Louise Noble. Reported from Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3088. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2603. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1075.
- H. R. 9477 (S. 4071).—Armed services, allowances for dependents. Reported from Armed Services Aug. 22, 1950; Report No. 2982. Union Calendar. Laid on table Aug. 24, 1950. S. 4071 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 9484.—Portuguese Government, claims. Reported from Foreign Affairs Aug. 26, 1950; Report No. 3007. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 30, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 20, 1950; Foreign Relations; Report No. 2577. Passed Senate Dec. 13, 1950. Approved Dec. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 886

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 9490 (S. 4037) (H. Res. 826) (H. Res. 847).—
 Communist Party, registration. Reported from UnAmerican Activities, Aug. 22, 1950; Report No. 2980.
 Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 29, 1950. In
 Senate, ordered placed on Calendar Aug. 30, 1950.
 Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 12, 1950. Senate
 asks for a conference Sept. 12, 1950. Pursuant to
 H. Res. 847 House agrees to a conference Sept. 14,
 1950. Conference report filed Sept. 19, 1950; Report No. 3112. House agrees to conference report
 Sept. 20, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report
 Sept. 20, 1950. Vetoed Sept. 22, 1950. Passed
 House, over Presidential veto, Sept. 22, 1950.
 Passed Senate, over Presidential veto, Sept. 22, 1950.
 Became Public Law No. 831 Sept. 23, 1950.
- H. R. 9524.—District of Columbia Teachers' Leave Act of 1949. Reported from District of Columbia Aug. 25, 1950; Report No. 2998. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 28, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 22, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 2579. Passed Senate Dec. 13, 1950. Approved Dec. 20, 1950. Public Law No. 882.
- H. R. 9526 (H. Res. 825).—Appropriation, Supplemental, 1951. Reported from Appropriations Aug. 24, 1950; Report No. 2987. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 26, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 13, 1950; Appropriations; Report No. 2567. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 14, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Sept. 14, 1950. House agrees to a conference Sept. 18, 1950. House agrees to a conference report Sept. 20, 1950. House agrees to conference report Sept. 20, 1950. House agrees to conference report Sept. 20, 1950. House recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 14, 15, 16, 27, 40, 41, 45, 48, 51, 52, 56, 69, 74, 75, 82, 83, 88, 97, 99, 102, and 103; recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 9, 25, 38, 39, 44, 54, 55, and 57, each with an amendment; insists upon its disagreement to Senate amendments Nos. 24, 26, 36, 49, 50, 53, and 58, Sept. 20, 1950. House recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 62 and 109; recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 62 and 109; recedes and concurs in Senate agrees to conference report Sept. 21, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Sept. 22, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Sept. 22, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments to Senate amendments Nos. 9, 25, 38, 39, 44, 54, 55, 57, 71, 78, 100, 104, 119, and 120; Senate recedes from its amendments Nos. 24, 26, 36, 49, 50, 53, and 58 Sept. 22, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 843.
- H. R. 9538.—Vessels, seamen employment records.
 Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries
 Sept. 20, 1950; Report No. 3117. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 21, 1950.
- H. R. 9554 (S. 4029).—Selective Service Act of 1948, medical, dental specialists. Reported from Armed Services Aug. 29, 1950; Report No. 3015. Union Calendar. Laid on table Aug. 30, 1950. S. 4029 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 9612 (S. 4118).—Air Engineering Development Center, increase appropriation. Reported from Armed Services Sept. 13, 1950; Report No. 3053. Union Calendar. Laid on table Sept. 14, 1950. S. 4118 passed in lieu.

- H. R. 9626.—Vessels. Mariposa and Monterey. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Sept. 13, 1950; Report No. 3062. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 13, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 20, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 2578.
- H. R. 9646 (H. Res. 853).—Marshall, Gen. George C.
 Reported from Armed Services Sept. 15, 1950;
 Report No. 3094. Union Calendar. Passed House
 Sept. 15, 1950. Passed Senate Sept. 15, 1950.
 Approved Sept. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 788.
- H. R. 9681.—Navigation and vessel-inspection laws, waiver. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Sept. 20, 1950: Report No. 3120. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 13, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce. Report No. 2630. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Public Law 891.
- H. R. 9763 (S. J. Res. 207).—Housing and Rent Act of 1947, extend. Reported from Banking and Currency Dec. 5, 1950; Report No. 3143. Union Calendar. Laid on table Dec. 7, 1950. S. J. Res. 207 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 9780 (H. Res. 874).—Aliens, citizenship. Reported from Judiciary Nov. 30, 1950; Report No. 3140. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2636.
- H. R. 9794.—Internal Revenue Code, amend sec. (D) (6). Passed House Dec. 15, 1950. Passed Senate, amended, Dec. 21, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Jan. 1, 1951. Approved Jan. 11, 1951. Public Law No. 919.
- H. R. 9798 (S. 4268).—Federal Civil Defense Act of 1950. Reported from Armed Services Dec. 19, 1950; Report No. 3209. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 20, 1950. In Senate, ordered placed on Calendar Dec. 21, 1950. Passed Senate, amended, Dec. 22, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Dec. 22, 1950. House agrees to a conference Dec. 26, 1950. Conference report filed Jan. 1, 1951; Report No. 3235. House agrees to conference report Jan. 1, 1951. Senate agrees to conference report Jan. 2, 1951. Approved Jan. 12, 1951. Public Law No. 920.
- H. R. 9802.—War Damage Corporation, grant succession to. Reported from Banking and Currency Dec. 13, 1950; Report No. 3186. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 18, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 21, 1950; Banking and Currency; Report No. 2698.
- H. R. 9827 (H. Res. 872).—Taxation, excess profits. Reported from Ways and Means Dec. 2, 1950; Report No. 3142. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 5, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Committee on Finance; Report No. 2679. Passed Senate, amended, Dec. 20, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Dec. 20, 1950. House agrees to a conference Dec. 21, 1950. Conference report filed Dec. 22, 1950; Report No. 3231. Senate agrees to conference report Dec. 22, 1950. House agrees to conference report Jan. 1, 1951. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Public Law No. 909.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

- H. R. 9828.—Labor, Department of, relief of certifying officers. Reported from Judiciary Dec. 11, 1950;
 Report No. 3183. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 18, 1950.
- H. R. 9832.—Cotton, marketing penalties, removing. Reported from Agriculture Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3177. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 12, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 21, 1950; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 2688. Passed Senate Dec. 22, 1950. Approved Jan. 9, 1951. Public Law No. 913.
- H. R. 9840.—Armed Services, tax on transportation, removed for. Reported from Ways and Means Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3178. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 8, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 12, 1950; Finance; Report No. 2620. Passed Senate, amended, Dec. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 15, 1950. Public Law No. 878.
- H. R. 9845.—Garces, Capt. Marciano O. Reported from Judiciary Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3154. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950.
- H. R. 9853 (S. 4234) (H. Res. 878).—Yugoslavia Emergency Relief Assistance Act of 1950. Reported from Foreign Affairs Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3179. Union Calendar. Laid on table Dec. 13, 1950. S. 4234 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 9893.—Military Establishment, installations for Army and Navy. Reported from Armed Services Dec. 19, 1950; Report No. 3210. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 20, 1950. Passed Senate Dec. 21, 1950. Approved Jan. 6, 1951. Public Law No. 910.
- H. R. 9900 (S. 4229).—Armed Services, vocational rehabilitation, extended. Reported from Veterans Affairs Dec. 14, 1950; Report No. 3189. Union Calendar. Laid on table Dec. 18, 1950. S. 4229 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 9910 (S. 4240).—American Legion, eligibility.
 Reported from Judiciary Dec. 15, 1950; Report No. 3198. House Calendar. Laid on table Dec. 18, 1950. S. 4240 passed in lieu.
- H. R. 9911.—Servicemen's Indemnity Act of 1950.
 Reported from Veterans' Affairs Dec. 14, 1950; Report No. 3190. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 18, 1950
- H. R. 9913.—Taxes, penalties. Reported from Ways and Means Dec. 15, 1950; Report No. 3201. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 15, 1950. Passed Senate Dec. 19, 1950. Approved Jan. 2, 1951. Public Law No. 907.
- H. R. 9920.—Appropriations, Second Supplemental, 1951. Reported from Apropriations Dec. 15, 1950; Report No. 3193. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 15, 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 20, 1950; Appropriations; Report No. 2684. Passed Senate, amended, Dec. 21, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Dec. 21, 1950. House agrees to a conference Jan. 1, 1951. Conference report filed Jan. 1 1951; Report No. 3240. House agrees to conference report Jan. 1 1951. House recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 4, 6, 12, and 15; recedes and concurs in Senate amendments Nos. 1, 5, 22, and 23, each with an amendment, insists on its disagreement to Senate amendments Nos. 8 and 17 Jan. 1, 1951. Senate agrees to conference report Jan. 2, 1951. Senate agrees to House amendments to Senate amendments Nos. 1, 5, 22, and 23; recedes from its amendments Nos. 8 and 17 Jan. 2, 1951. Approved Jan. 6, 1951. Public Law No. 911.

HOUSE BILLS-Continued

H. R. 9932 (H. Res. 887) (S. 4266).—First War Powers Act 1941, extend. Reported from Judiciary Dec. 20, 1950; Report No. 3227. Union Calendar...._Union 1117

HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTIONS

- H. J. Res. 2 (S. J. Res. 2).—President and Vice President, election. Reported from Judiciary July 12, 1949; Report No. 1011. House Calendar...House 102
- H. J. Res. 21.—Capitol, frieze completed. Reported from House Administration May 12, 1949; Report No. 575. Passed House May 12, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 26, 1950; Rules and Administration; Report No. 1523. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House asks for a conference June 12, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference June 15, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 7, 1950. Report No. 2808. House agrees to conference report Aug. 10, 1950 Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 11, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 703.
- H. J. Res. 23.—Lincoln's Gettysburg Address. Reported from Judiciary Sept. 21, 1949; Report No. 1336. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 3, 1949.
- H. J. Res. 33.—Indians, three affiliated tribes of Fort Berthold Reservation. Reported from Public Lands May 9, 1949; Report No. 544. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Reported in Senate July 1, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 605. Passed Senate, amended, July 6, 1949. House asks for a conference July 14, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference July 18, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 18, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 19, 1949; Report No. 1458. House agrees to conference report Oct. 19, 1949. Approved Oct. 29, 1949. Public Law No. 437.
 H. J. Res. 84 (S. J. Res. 31) (H. Res. 95).—Freedom
- H. J. Res. 84 (S. J. Res. 31) (H. Res. 95).—Freedom Train, acquisition. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service Feb. 7, 1949; Report No. 20. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 14, 1949. In Senate, read twice and placed on the calendar Feb. 17, 1949. Passed Senate, amended, Feb. 21, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Feb. 21, 1949. Approved Mar. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 13.
- H. J. Res. 85.—Inauguration tax, admission tickets.
 Reported from Ways and Means Jan. 14, 1949; Report No. 1. Union Calendar. Rules suspended.
 Passed House Jan. 17, 1949.
- H. J. Res. 87 (S. J. Res. 3).—Finland, payments of. Reported from Foreign Affairs Aug. 5, 1949; Report No. 1195. Union Calendar. Laid on table Aug. 15, 1949.
 S. J. Res. 3 passed in lieu.
- H. J. Res. 88.—Railroad equipment, free entry, amend.
 Reported from Ways and Means Jan. 27, 1949;
 Report No. 6. Union Calendar. Passed House Jan. 27, 1949. Passed Senate Jan. 31, 1949. Approved Feb. 3, 1949. Public Law No. 4.
- H. J. Res. 89.—Smithsonian Institution, Board of Regents, Hunsaker. Reported from House Administration Mar. 10, 1949; Report No. 249. Passed House Mar. 10, 1949. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Approved Mar. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 23.
- H. J. Res. 91 (S. J. Res. 32).—Port of Seattle and the United States, cancellation of an agreement. Reported from Judiciary Apr. 7, 1939; Report No. 406. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Approved May 17, 1949. Public Law No. 64.
- H. J. Res. 92 (S. J. Res. 51) (H. Res. 102).—Maritime Commission, authority to sell, charter, and operate ships. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 60. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 17, 1949. Passed Senate Feb. 25, 1949. Approved Feb. 28, 1949. Public Law 12.
- H. J. Res. 112.—Appropriations, disaster relief. Reported from Appropriations Jan. 27, 1949; Report No. 7. Union Calendar. Passed House Jan. 27, 1949. Passed Senate Jan. 27, 1949. Approved Jan. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 3.

HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- H. J. Res. 136.—Appropriations, disaster relief. Reported from Appropriations Feb. 3, 1949; Report No. 14. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House Feb. 3, 1949. Passed Senate Feb. 3, 1949. Approved Feb. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 5.
- H. J. Res. 143 (S. J. Res. 52).—Iron ore, Canadian vessels. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Mar. 4, 1949; Report No. 209. House Calendar. Laid on table Mar. 21, 1949. S. J. Res. 52 passed in lieu.
- H. J. Res. 160.—Alien fiancées, complete processing.
 Reported from Judiciary Feb. 21, 1949; Report No. 150. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1949.
 Reported in Senate Apr. 4, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 210. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 11, 1949.
 House agrees to Senate amendments Apr. 13, 1949.
 Approved Apr. 21, 1949. Public Law No. 51.
- H. J. Res. 170 (S. J. Res. 103).—Flag Day designated.
 Passed House June 2, 1949. Reported in Senate
 July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 694. Passed
 Senate July 26, 1949. Approved Aug. 3, 1949.
 Public Law No. 203.
- H. J. Res. 178 (S. J. Res. 56).—Olympic games Reported from Foreign Affairs Mar. 9, 1949; Report No. 240. Union Calendar. Laid on table Mar. 16, 1949. S. J. Res. 56 passed in lieu.
- H. J. Res. 184.—National Children's Dental Health Day. Reported from Judiciary September 21, 1949; Report No. 1337. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 3, 1949. Reported in Senate Jan. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1229. Passed Senate, amended, Jan. 25, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Jan. 27, 1950. Approved Feb. 1, 1950. Public Law No. 441.
- H. J. Res. 186.—Merchant Marine Act 1936, construction reserve funds. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Mar. 30, 1949; Report No. 354. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 6, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 215. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 20, 1949. Public Law No. 50.
- H. J. Res. 188.—Barkley, Alben W., Vice President medal. Reported from Banking and Currency June 14, 1949: Report No. 793. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Reported in Senate July 22, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 742. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 12, 1949. Public Law No. 221.
- H. J. Res. 196 (H. Con. Res. 62).—Lobbying, joint committee. Reported from Rules May 16, 1949; Report No. 586. House Calendar. Laid on table May 19, 1949.
- H. J. Res. 200.—District of Columbia, commemoration of anniversary. Reported from House Administration Apr. 14, 1949; Report No. 445. House Calendar. Passed House Apr. 14, 1949. Reported in Senate May 12, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 369. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Approved May 31, 1949. Public Law No. 78.
- H. J. Res. 202.—Fisheries, sea lampreys, investigation. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries May 26, 1949; Report No. 689. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949.
- H. J. Res. 203.—Taxation on transportation via Newfoundland. Reported from Ways and Means Mar. 25, 1949; Report No. 322. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 28, 1949. Passed Senate Mar. 30, 1949. Approved Mar. 31, 1949. Public Law No. 35.

HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTIONS-Continued

- H. J. Res. 208.—Niagara Falls Bridge Commission, bonds. Reported from Foreign Affairs May 17, 1949; Report No. 592. House Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Reported in Senate July 26; Foreign Relations; Report No. 788 Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 10, 1949. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Public Law No. 244.
- H. J. Res. 212.—Social Security, crippled children, appropriation for. Reported from Ways and Means Apr. 1, 1949; Report No. 383. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 7, 1949; Finance; Report No. 233. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Approved Apr. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 42.
- H. J. Res. 222.—Veterans' Administration, Readjustment benefits. Reported from Appropriations Apr. 12, 1949; Report No. 431. Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 13, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 13 1949; Appropriations; Report No. 261. Passed Senate Apr. 14, 1949. Approved Apr. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 43.
- H. J. Res. 226.—Appropriations, temporary. Reported from Appropriations Apr. 14, 1949; Report No. 453.
 Union Calendar. Passed House Apr. 14, 1949.
 Passed Senate May 5, 1949. Approved May 12, 1949. Public Law No. 62.
- H. J. Res. 228 (H. Res. 250).—National Employ the Physically Handicapped Week. Reported from Education and Labor June 6, 1949; Report No. 732. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. Reported in Senate June 30, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 601. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Approved July 11, 1949. Public Law No. 162.
- H. J. Res. 230.—Newfoundland, hospital for. Reported from Armed Services Aug. 2, 1949; Report No. 1164. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949. Reported in Senate Sept. 15, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 1083. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 389.
- H. J. Res. 235.—Maritime Commission, charter termination. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries May 11, 1949; Report No. 564. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949. Reported in Senate June 9, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 483. Passed Senate, amended, June 24, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments June 28, 1949. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 147.
- H. J. Res. 238.—Immigration, citizenship. Reported from Judiciary May 19, 1949; Report No. 634. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 13, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1167. Passed Senate, amended, June 8, 1950. House asks for a conference June 15, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference June 16, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 14, 1950; Report No. 2914. House agrees to conference report Aug. 14, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 28, 1950. Vetoed Sept. 9, 1950. Passed House over Presidential veto Sept. 14, 1950.
- H. J. Res. 240.—Bolivar, Simon, statue to be erected. Reported from House Administration June 23, 1949; Report No. 897. Union Calendar. Passed House June 23, 1949. Passed Senate June 28, 1949. Approved July 5, 1949. Public Law No. 157.
- H. J. Res. 241.—General Pulaski's Memorial Day. Reported from Judiciary May 24, 1949; Report No. 668. House Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949.

- H. J. Res. 242.—Armed services, gifts, importation. Reported from Ways and Means June 13, 1949; Report No. 781. Union Calendar. Passed House June 14, 1949. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949; Finance; Report No. 672. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Approved Aug. 17, 1949. Public Law No. 241.
- H. J. Res. 272.—Temporary appropriations, 1949. Reported from Appropriations June 8, 1949; Report No. 768. Union Calendar. Passed House June 8, 1949.
- H. J. Res. 276.—Tax granting certain extensions of time. Reported from Ways and Means June 20, 1949; Report No. 846. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 137.
- H. J. Res. 281.—McCain, Vice Adm. John Sidney.
 Reported from Armed Services Aug. 3, 1949; Report No. 1176. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 19, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 941. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 3, 1949. Private Law No. 250.
- H. J. Res. 284.—Appropriations, temporary, 1950.
 Reported from Appropriations June 29, 1949; Report No. 940. Union Calendar. Passed House June 29, 1949. Passed Senate June 30, 1949. Approved June 30, 1949. Public Law No. 154.
- H. J. Res. 287.—Social Security Act, reconversion and unemployment benefits. Reported from Ways and Means June 30, 1949; Report No. 958. Union Calendar. Passed House July 1, 1949. Passed Senate July 11, 1949. Approved July 16, 1949. Public Law No. 174.
- H. J. Res. 295.—Gandhi, Mohandas K., memorial. Reported from House Administration July 14, 1949;
 Report No. 1054. Union Calendar. Passed House July 14, 1949. Passed Senate Sept. 14, 1949.
 Approved Sept. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 309.
- H. J. Res. 297 (S. J. Res. 79) (H. Res. 312).—Haiti, tounding of Port-au-Prince. Reported from Foreign Affairs July 14, 1949; Report No. 1067. Union Calendar. Laid on table Aug. 12, 1949. S. J. Res. 79 passed in lieu.
- H. J. Res. 298.—House of Representatives, Sergeant at Arms, audit. Reported from House Administration July 14, 1949; Report No. 1052. Union Calendar. Passed House July 14, 1949. Passed Senate July 20, 1949. Approved July 26, 1949. Public Law No. 190
- H. J. Res. 299 (S. J. Res. 105).—Kenny, Sister Elizabeth. Reported from Judiciary Jan. 18, 1950; Report No. 1494. Private Calendar. Laid on table Feb. 7, 1950.
 S. J. Res. 105 passed in lieu.
- H. J. Res. 302.—District of Columbia policemen and firemen. Reported from District of Columbia July 20, 1949; Report No. 1081. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 4, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 7, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 1140, Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 426.
- H. J. Res. 327.—Appropriations, insects and plant diseases. Reported from Appropriations July 27, 1949; Report No. 1132. Passed House July 27, 1949. Reported in Senate July 28, 1949; Appropriations; Report No. 794. Passed Senate, amended, July 28, 1949. Senate asks for a conference July 28. 1949. House agrees to a conference Aug. 1, 1949, Conference report filed Aug. 3, 1949; Report No. 1166. House agrees to conference report Aug. 3, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 3, 1949. Approved Aug. 8, 1949. Public Law No. 215.

HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTIONS-Continued

No.

- H. J. Res. 329.—Appropriations, temporary 1950.
 Reported from Appropriations July 28, 1949; Report No. 1141. Union Calendar. Passed House July 28, 1949.
 Reported in Senate July 28, 1949; Appropriations; Report No. 804. Passed Senate, amended, July 28, 1949. Senate asks for a conference July 28, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 1, 1949. Approved Aug. 1, 1949. Public Law No. 196
- H. J. Res. 332.—House of Representatives, recording facilities. Reported from House Administration Aug. 11, 1949; Report No. 1249. Passed House Aug. 11, 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 14, 1950; Rules and Administration; Report No. 1490. Passed Senate, amended, June 6, 1950. House asks for a conference June 26, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference June 26, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report July 31, 1950.
- H. J. Res. 334 (H. Res. 350).—United States international organizations. Reported from Foreign Affairs Aug. 11, 1949; Report No. 1257. Union Calendar. Passed House June 22, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 28, 1950; Foreign Relations; Report No. 2450. Passed Senate, amended, Sept. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Sept. 14, 1950. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 806.
- H. J. Res. 337.—District of Columbia, Eastern Ave. Reported from District of Columbia Aug. 22, 1949; Report No. 1291. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 7, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 1141. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Private Law No. 342.
- H. J. Res. 338.—Logan International Airport, Boston, Mass. Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce Aug. 17, 1949; Report No. 1274. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 19, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 956. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 298
- H. J. Res. 339.—Appropriation temporary, 1950, extend indefinitely. Reported from Appropriations Aug. 15, 1949; Report No. 1263. Union Calendar. Failed under suspensions Aug. 15, 1949. Passed House Aug. 17, 1949. Passed Senate Aug. 17, 1949. Approved Aug. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 246.
- H. J. Res. 340.—Capitol, Architect. Reported from expenditures in the Executive Departments Aug. 25, 1949; Report No. 1333. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 3, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 7, 1949; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 1136. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 394.
- H. J. Res. 348.—Appropriations, temporary, extend to Oct. 1, 1949. Passed House Aug. 24, 1949. Passed Senate Aug. 31, 1949. Approved Sept. 8, 1949. Public Law No. 305.
- H. J. Res. 353 (S. J. Res. 129).—White House, disposal of material during renovation. Reported from Public Works Oct. 3, 1949; Report No. 1370. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 10, 1949. In Senate read twice and placed in calendar Oct. 11, 1949. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 377.

- H. J. Res. 368.—Appropriations, temporary, extend to Oct. 10, 1949. Reported from Appropriations Oct. 3, 1949; Report No. 1364. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House Oct. 3, 1949. Passed Senate, amended, Oct. 13, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Oct. 13, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendment with an amendment Oct. 14, 1949.
- H. J. Res. 371.—Taxes, insurance companies, income tax. Reported from Ways and Means; Report No. 1522. Union Calendar. Passed House Jan. 26, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Finance; Report No. 1434. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 13, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Apr. 17, 1950. House agrees to a conference Apr. 19, 1950.
- H. J. Res. 373.—Shipyard facilities, Orange, Tex. Reported from Expenditures in the Executive Departments Oct. 13, 1949; Report No. 1426. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 14, 1949. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949; Expenditures in Executive Departments: Report No. 1197. Passed Senate Oct. 18, 1949.—Approved Oct. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 427.
- H. J. Res. 385.—Foster, Stephen Collins. Reported from House Administration Aug. 21, 1950; Report No. 2960. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950. Passed Senate Aug. 30, 1950. Approved Sept. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 782.
- H. J. Res. 392 (S. J. Res. 138).—Memorial Day Prayer of Peace. Committee discharged, laid on table May 4, 1950.
 S. J. Res. 138 passed in lieu.
- H. J. Res. 398 (H. Res. 451).—Agriculture, cotton, and peanut allotments. Reported from Agriculture Jan. 21, 1950; Report No. 1509. Union Calendar. Passed House Jan. 31, 1950. Reported in Senate Feb. 16, 1950; Agriculture; Report No. 1276. Passed Senate, amended, Feb. 27, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Feb. 27, 1950. House agrees to a conference Mar. 1, 1950. Conference report filed Mar. 15, 1950. Report No. 1784. House agrees to conference report Mar. 16, 1950. Senate disagrees to conference report, further insists on its amendments and asks a further conference Mar. 21, 1950. House agrees to a further conference Mar. 22, 1950. Conference report filed Mar. 22, 1950. Report No. 1803. House agrees to conference report Mar. 23, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Mar. 24, 1950. Approved Mar. 31, 1950. Public Law No. 471.
- H. J. Res. 402 (S. J. Res. 147).—Missouri and State of Kansas, agreement on boundary. Reported from Judiciary July 12, 1950; Report No. 2518. House Calendar. Laid on table; S. J. Res. 147 passed in lieu July 27, 1950.
- H. J. Res. 424 (S. J. Res. 174).—Compacts, Missouri and Illinois. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 9, 1950;
 Report No. 2839. House Calendar. Laid on table Aug. 21, 1950.
 S. J. Res. 174 passed in lieu.
- H. J. Res. 434.—California, World Progress Exposition. Reported from Foreign Affairs June 27, 1951; Report No. 2342. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Reported in Senate July 25, 1950; Foreign Relations; Report No. 2162. Passed Senate, amended, Aug. 9, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments Aug. 14, 1950. Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 726.

HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- H. J. Res. 453 (H. Res. 681).—United States International Trade Fair. Reported from Foreign Affairs June 27, 1951; Report No. 2343. Union Calendar. Passed House June 29, 1950. Reported in Senate July 25, 1950; Foreign Relations; Report No. 2163. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 12, 1950 Public Law No. 687.
- H. J. Res. 454.—House of Representatives, clerical assistance. Passed House Apr. 18, 1950. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Approved Apr. 24, 1950. Public Law No. 477.
- H. J. Res. 455.—American Student Nurse Days, designate. Passed House May 3, 1950. Passed Senate May 4, 1950. Approved May 5, 1950. Public Law No. 505.
- H. J. Res. 461.—South Parkersburg, W. Va., treated as part of Parkersburg, W. Va. Reported from Post Office and Civil Service May 29, 1950; Report No. 2164. House Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950. Reported in Senate June 28, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1925. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Vetoed Aug. 11, 1950. Bill and message referred to Committee on Post Office and Civil Service Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. J. Res. 466.—First U. S. International Trade Fair, Inc., Chicago, Ill. Reported from Ways and Means May 5, 1950; Report No. 2016. Union Calendar. Passed House May 6, 1950. Reported in Senate May 9, 1950; Finance; Report No. 1541. Passed Senate May 15, 1950. Approved May 18, 1950. Public Law No. 517.
- H. J. Res. 476.—Appropriations, temporary. Reported from Appropriations May 19, 1950; Report No. 2115. Union Calendar. Passed House May 19, 1950. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Appropriations; Report No. 1735. Passed Senate, amended, May 23, 1950. Senate asks for a conference May 23, 1950. House agrees to a conference May 24, 1950. Conference report filed May 24, 1950; Report No. 2123. House agrees to conference report May 24, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report May 24, 1950. Approved May 26, 1950. Public Law No. 529.
- H. J. Res. 480.—Taxes, estate and gift. Reported from Ways and Means June 15, 1950; Report No. 2245. Union Calendar. Passed House June 19, 1950. Reported in Senate June 20, 1950; Finance; Report No. 1848. Passed Senate June 21, 1950. Approved June 27, 1950. Public Law No. 578.
- H. J. Res. 487.—Britton, Joshua. Reported from Public Lands July 13, 1950; Report No. 2560. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 6, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2506. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 1001.
- H. J. Res. 489.—Mid-Century International Exposition, free entry of articles. Reported from Ways and Means July 13, 1950; Report No. 2561. Union Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 27, 1950; Finance; Report No. 2172. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 704.
- H. J. Res. 490.—Indians, study of. Reported from Public Lands July 24, 1950; Report No. 2723. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2488.

- H. J. Res. 492.—Appropriations, temporary, 1951. Reported from Appropriations June 27, 1950; Report No. 2340. Union Calendar. Passed House June 27, 1950. Passed Senate, amended, June 28, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendment June 28, 1950. Approved June 29, 1950. Public Law No. 585.
- H. J. Res. 494 (H. Res. 673).—Copper, copper-bearing ores, exemption from import tax. Committee discharged. Passed House June 27, 1950.
- H. J. Res. 496.—International Food Exposition, free entry of goods. Reported from Ways and Means July 13, 1950; Report No. 2562. Union Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1950. Reported in Senate July 27, 1950; Finance; Report No. 2173. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 705.
- H. J. Res. 497.—National Gallery of Art, alien works of art. Reported from Ways and Means July 24, 1950; Report No. 2724. Union Calendar. Passed House July 26, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 9. 1950; Finance; Report No. 2261. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 1, 1950. Public Law No. 749.
- H. J. Res. 501.—Stone, Chief Justice Harlan F., marble bust. Reported from House Administration July 19, 1950; Report No. 2606. Union Calendar. Passed House July 19, 1950. Reported in Senate July 26, 1950; Rules and Administration. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 701.
- H. J. Res. 502.—Copper-import tax, suspension. Reported from Ways and Means July 14, 1950; Report No. 2563. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House July 17, 1950.
- H. J. Res. 510.—House of Representatives, Campaign Expenditures Committee, council. Reported from Judiciary July 26, 1950; Report No. 2743. House Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2346, Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Aug. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 736.
- H. J. Res. 511.—Inter-American Cultura and Trade Center. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1950; Foreign Relations; Report No. 2556. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 853.
- H. J. Res. 512.—Appropriations, temporary. Reported from appropriations July 27, 1950; Report No. 2748. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Reported in Senate July 28, 1950; Appropriation; Report No. 2183. Passed Senate July 28, 1950. Approved July 31, 1950. Public Law No. 627.
- H. J. Res. 513.—Tennessee National Guard, bodies of members who died in air crash. Passed House July 27, 1950. Passed Senate July 27, 1950. Approved July 28, 1950. Public Law No. 625.
- H. J. Res. 516 (H. Res. 748).—German enemy assets.
 Reported from Foreign Affairs Aug. 1, 1950. Report No. 2770. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 14, 1950.
 Reported in Senate Sept. 6, 1950; Foreign Relations; Report No. 2508. Passed Senate Sept. 22, 1950. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 857.

HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- H. J. Res. 518.—House of Representatives, printing, Cannons procedure. Reported from House Administration Aug. 21, 1950; Report No. 2963. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Aug. 30 1950. Public Law No. 741.
- H. J. Res. 519.—National Grange, marker for, in District of Columbia. Reported from House Administration Aug. 21, 1950; Report No. 2961 Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate Sept. 11, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2554. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 22, 1950. Public Law No. 813.
- H. J. Res. 536.—Smithsonian Institution, Davis and Compton. Reported from House Administration Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3086. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 14, 1950. Passed Senate Sept. 15, 1950. Approved Sept. 20, 1950. Public Law No. 705
- H. J. Res. 537.—Appropriations, emergency. Reported from Appropriations Aug. 31, 1950; Report No. 3031. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 31, 1950. Passed Senate Aug. 31, 1950. Approved Sept. 2, 1950. Public Law No. 752.
- H. J. Res. 553.—Internal Revenue Code, amend, ch. 26.
 Reported from Ways and Means Dec. 15, 1950;
 Report No. 3199. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 15, 1950.
- H. J. Res. 554.—Internal Revenue Code, amend, sec. 3804. Reported from Ways and Means Dec. 15, 1950; Report No. 3200. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 15, 1950. Passed Senate Dec. 19, 1950. Approved Jan. 2, 1951. Public Law No. 908.
- H. J. Res. 555.—Appropriations, temporary, 1951. Passed House Dec. 22, 1950.
- H. J. Res. 556.—Walker, Walton Harris, Lt. Gen. U. S. Army. Passed House Jan. 1, 1951. Passed Senate Jan. 2, 1951. Approved Jan. 2, 1951. Private Law No. 1083.

HOUSE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS

- H. Con. Res. 1.—House of Representatives, joint session, Jan. 5, 1949. Passed House Jan. 3, 1949.
 Passed Senate Jan. 5, 1949.
- H. Con. Res. 2 (S. Con. Res. 1).—House of Representatives, joint session, Jan. 6, 1949, electoral college. Passed House Jan. 3, 1949. Passed Senate Jan. 5, 1949.
- H. Con. Res. 18.—House of Representatives—Printing, "Strategy and Tactics of World Communism." Reported from House Administration Mar. 10, 1949. Report No. 252. Passed House Mar. 10, 1949. Passed Senate Mar. 22, 1949.
- H. Con. Res. 19.—Stepinatz, Archbishop, and Mindszenty, Cardinal, expression of Congress. Reported from Foreign Affairs Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 61. Passed House Feb. 9, 1949.
- H. Con. Res. 22.—Legislative budget, suspending Reported from Rules Feb. 3, 1949; Report No. 15. House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1949. Passed Senate Feb. 10, 1949.
- H. Con. Res. 44.—House of Representatives—Printing, "Fascism in Action." Reported from House Administration Mar. 10, 1949; Report No. 253. Passed House Mar. 10, 1949. Passed Senate Mar. 22, 1949.
- "The Economic Cooperation Act of 1948." Reported from House Administration June 15, 1949; Report No. 838. House Calendar. Passed House June 15, 1949. Passed Senate June 17, 1949.
- H. Con. Res. 52.—House of Representatives—Printing,
 "100 Things You Should Know About Communism,
 et al." Reported from House Administration July
 14, 1949; Report No. 1053. House Calendar.
 Passed House July 14, 1949. Passed Senate July 20,
 1949.
- H. Con. Res. 54 (S. Con. Res. 26).—Investigations, economic problems. Reported from Rules Apr. 12, 1949; Report No. 426. House Calendar. Laid on table May 24, 1949.
 S. Con. Res. 26 passed in lieu.
- H. Con. Res. 56.—House of Representatives, adjournment until Apr. 25, 1949. Passed House Apr. 14, 1949.
 Passed Senate Apr. 14, 1949.
- H. Con. Res. 57.—House of Representatives, printing.
 Reported from House Administration June 15, 1949;
 Report No. 836. House Calendar. Passed House
 June 15, 1949. Passed Senate June 17, 1949.
- H. Con. Res. 59.—House of Representatives, joint session May 19, 1949. Passed House May 9, 1949. Passed Senate May 12, 1949.
- H. Con. Res. 62 (H. J. Res. 196).—Lobbying, joint committee. Reported from Rules May 18, 1949; Report No. 612. House Calendar. Passed House May 18, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Rules and Administration; Report No. 895.
- H. Con. Res. 96 (H. R. 4332).—National Bank Act, national banks, correct. Passed House June 23, 1949. Passed Senate June 23, 1949.
- H. Con. Res. 97.—Catalog supply system. Reported from Armed Services Jan 20, 1950: Report No. 1508. House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 6, 1950. Reported in Senate Mar. 22, 1950; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 1361. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950.

HOUSE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- H. Con. Res. 102.—Grand Army of the Republic Congress. Reported from Rules July 27, 1949;
 Report No. 1136. House Calendar. Passed House July 28, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949;
 Armed Services. Passed Senate Aug. 25, 1949.
- H. Con. Res. 103.—Grand Army of the Republic, Congress, funds. Reported from House Administration Aug. 11, 1949; Report No. 1246. Passed House Aug. 11, 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 22, 1949; Rules and Administration. Passed Senate Aug. 25, 1949.
- H. Con. Res. 125.—House of Representatives, printing, "Study of Monopoly Power." Reported from House Administration Apr. 5, 1950; Report No. 1883. House Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1950. Passed Senate Apr. 10, 1950.
- H. Con. Res. 126.—House of Representatives, printing, Social Security Act amendments of 1949. Reported from House Administration Sept. 28, 1949; Report No. 1347. House Calendar. Passed House Sept. 28, 1949. Passed Senate Sept. 29, 1949.
- H. Con. Res. 128.—House of Representatives, Printing, "Amend the Constitution with respect to election of President and Vice President," print additional. Reported from House Administration Oct. 13, 1949; Report No. 1417. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 13, 1949.
 Passed Senate Oct. 14, 1949.
- H. Con. Res. 129.—House of Representatives.—Adjourn until Sept. 21, 1949. Passed House Aug. 24, 1949.
- H. Con. Res. 130 (S. Con. Res. 63).—Dr. Thomas Walker Bicentennial Historical Pageant. Reported from the Judiciary Mar. 14, 1950; Report No. 1774. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 20, 1950. Proceeding vacated. Laid on table Mar. 22, 1950. S. Con. Res. 63 passed in lieu.
- H. Con. Res. 132.—House of Representatives, printing, Federal Old-age and Survivors Insurance System. Reported from House Administration Sept. 28, 1949; Report No. 1348. House Calendar. Passed House Sept. 28, 1949. Passed Senate Sept. 29, 1949.
- H. Con. Res. 146.—House of Representatives, printing, "General Farm Program," hearings. Reported from House Administration Oct. 19, 1949; Report No. 1463. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 19, 1949.
- H. Con. Res. 147.—House of Representatives, printing, report on investigation into United States Atomic Energy Commission, print 50,000. Reported from House Administration Oct. 19, 1949; Report No. 1464. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 19, 1949.
 Passed Senate Oct. 19, 1949.
- H. Con. Res. 148.—House of Representatives, adjournment, sine die. Passed House Oct. 19, 1949. Passed Senate Oct. 19, 1949.
- H. Con. Res. 149.—House of Representatives, Speaker and President pro tempore of Senate, sign enrolled bills. Passed House Oct. 19, 1949. Passed Senate Oct. 19, 1949.
- H. Con. Res. 150.—House of Representatives, joint session Jan. 4, 1950. Passed House Jan. 3, 1950. Passed Senate Jan. 4, 1950.
- H. Con. Res. 152.—House of Representatives, printing Federal Fair Employment Practices Act. Reported from House Administration Jan. 24, 1950; Report No. 1512. House Calendar. Passed House Jan. 24, 1950. Passed Senate Jan. 25, 1950.

HOUSE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS-Continued

- H. Con. Res. 176.—House of Representatives, printing, national health plan. Reported from House Administration May 11, 1950; Report No. 2040. House Calendar. Passed House May 11, 1950. Passed Senate May 15, 1950.
- H. Con. Res. 181.—Aliens, permanent residence.
 Reported from Judiciary Mar. 22, 1950; Report No. 1801. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2091. Passed Senate, amended July 26, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments July 31, 1950.
- H. Con. Res. 182.—House of Representatives, printing, biographical directory. Reported from House Administration May 11, 1950; Report No. 2039. House Calendar. Passed House May 11, 1950. Reported in Senate May 26, 1950. Rules and Administration; Report No. 1748. Passed Senate May 26, 1950.
- H. Con. Res. 184.—Young, Brigham, ceremony. Reported from House Administration Mar. 23, 1950;
 Report No. 1813. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 23, 1950. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 1, 1950.
- H. Con. Res. 186.—Brigham Young, of Utah, statue. Reported from House Administration Apr. 5, 1950; Report No. 1885. House Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1950. Passed Senate, amended, Apr. 13, 1950. House agrees to Senate amendments May 1, 1950.
- H. Con. Res. 187.—Aliens, permanent residence.
 Reported from Judiciary May 2, 1950; Report No. 1973. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2081. Passed Senate July 26, 1950.
- H. Con. Res. 190.—Patriots Day, 175th anniversary. Reported from Judiciary Mar. 30, 1950; Report No. 1862. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 31, 1950. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1431. Passed Senate Apr. 13, 1950.
 - H. Con. Res. 192.—House of Representatives, printing, revenue revision. Reported from House Administration Apr. 5, 1950; Report No. 1887. House Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1950. Passed Senate Apr. 10, 1950.
 - H. Con. Res. 193.—House of Representatives, adjourn to Apr. 18, 1950. Passed House Mar. 31, 1950.
 Passed Senate Apr. 3, 1950.
 - H. Con. Res. 202.—Investigations, Judiciary Committee, print hearings. Reported from House Administration Aug. 21, 1950; Report No. 2962. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950. Passed Senate Aug. 22, 1950.
 - H. Con. Res. 233.—House of Representatives, Congressional Record employees, salary increase. Reported from House Administration July 19, 1950; Report No. 2604. House Calendar. Passed House July 19, 1950. Passed Senate July 27, 1950.
 - H. Con. Res. 249 (H. R. 6533).—Fisheries fish restoration, United States aid for; correct. Passed House July 31, 1950. Passed Senate Aug. 1, 1950.
 - H. Con. Res. 250 (H. R. 2854).—Noland, Wade H., correct. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950. Passed Senate Aug. 21, 1950.

HOUSE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- H. Con. Res. 272 (H. R. 7786).—Appropriations, general 1951, correct. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950.Passed Senate Aug. 28, 1950.
- H. Con. Res. 274 (H. R. 7941).—Federal-Aid Road Act, amend, correct. Passed House Aug. 29, 1950.
 Passed Senate Aug. 29, 1950.
- H. Con. Res. 284.—House of Representatives, printing,
 "Executive Reorganization." Reported from House-Administration Sept. 21, 1950. Report No. 3127.
 House Calendar. Passed House Sept. 21, 1950.
- H. Con. Res. 286 (H. R. 1025).—Massey, Waymon H., request return from President. Passed House Sept. 21, 1950. Passed Senate Sept. 22, 1950.
- H. Con. Res. 287.—House of Representatives, adjournment to Nov. 27, 1950. Passed House Sept. 22, 1950. Passed Senate Sept. 23, 1950.
- H. Con. Res. 288.—House of Representatives, Speaker and President Pro Tempore of Senate, to sign enrolled bills. Passed House Sept. 22, 1950. Passed Senate Sept. 23, 1950.
- H. Con. Res. 297.—House of Representatives, adjourn sine die Jan. 2, 1951. Passed House Jan. 2, 1951. Passed Senate Jan. 2, 1951.
- H. Con. Res. 298.—House of Representatives, Speaker, sign enrolled bills. Passed House Jan. 2, 1951. Passed Senate Jan. 2, 1951.

HOUSE RESOLUTIONS

- H. Res. 1.—House of Representatives, officers, elected. Passed House Jan. 3, 1949.
- H. Res. 2 (S. Res. 2).—House of Representatives, Senate, notify, quorum. Passed House Jan. 3, 1949.
- H. Res. 3 (S. Res. 1).—House of Representatives, President, notify. Passed House Jan. 3, 1949.
- H. Res. 4.—House of Representatives, Speaker and Clerk, elected, notify President. Passed House Jan. 3, 1949.
- H. Res. 5.—House of Representatives, rules, adoption. Passed House Jan. 3, 1949.
- H. Res. 6.—House of Representatives, employees, Secretary to Minority Leader. Passed House Jan. 3, 1949.
- H. Res. 7.—House of Representatives, hour of meeting. Passed House Jan. 3, 1949.
- H. Res. 8.—House of Representatives, appropriations, committee sit during sessions. Passed House Jan. 3, 1949.
- H. Res. 22.—Small business, committee created. Reported from Rules Jan. 31, 1949; Report No. 9. House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 2, 1949.
- H Res. 23.—House of Representatives, employees, decased, Keely, John Joseph. Reported from House Administration Jan. 25, 1949; Report No. 3. Passed House Jan. 25, 1949.
- H. Res. 25.—House of Representatives, committees, majority, appointments, Ways and Means. Passed House Jan. 5, 1949.
- H. Res. 26.—House of Representatives, committees, minority appointments, Ways and Means. Passed House Jan. 5, 1949.
- H. Res. 27.—House of Representatives, Members sworn in, Woodruff. Passed House Jan. 5, 1949.
- H.*Res. 28.—House of Representatives, Members sworn in, Bulwinkle. Passed House Jan. 5, 1949.
- H. Res. 35.—House of Representatives, eath of office, Bulwinkle. Passed House Jan. 7, 1949.
- H. Res. 39.—House of Representatives—minority employees. Passed House Jan. 10, 1949.
- H. Res. 42.—House of Representatives, employees, deceased, Hancock, A. C. Reported from House Administration Jan. 25, 1949; Report No. 4. Passed House Jan. 25, 1949.
- H. Res. 43.—House of Representatives—appropriations, membership, increase. Passed House Jan. 10, 1949.
- H. Res. 44.—Panama Canal, tolls. Reported from Rules Feb. 24, 1949; Report No. 163. House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 28, 1949.
- H. Res. 45.—House of Representatives, Ways and Means, messengers. Reported from House Administration Jan. 25, 1949; Report No. 2. Passed House Jan. 25, 1949.
- H. Res. 50.—Palestine situation, information from Secretary of State. Reported adversely from Foreign Affairs Jan. 31, 1949; Report No. 10. House Calendar. Laid on table Jan. 31, 1949.

- H. Res. 51.—House of Representatives, Interstate and Foreign Commerce, membership, increase. Passed House Jan. 17, 1949.
- H. Res. 55.—House of Representatives, hour of meeting, Thursday, Jan. 20, inaugural ceremonies. Passed House Jan. 18, 1949.
- H. Res. 56.—House of Representatives, committee majority. Passed House Jan. 18, 1949.
- H. Res. 57.—House of Representatives, committee minority. Passed House Jan. 18, 1949.
- H. Res. 62.—House of Representatives, employees, salary increase and designation of minority position. Passed House Jan. 27, 1949.
- H. Res. 63.—House of Representatives, disposition of executive papers. committee. Passed House Jan. 27, 1949.
- H. Res. 64.—House of Representatives, printing, Joint Committee, members. Passed House Jan. 27, 1949.
- H. Res. 66.—Investigation, public lands. Reported from Rules Feb. 3, 1949; Report No. 16. House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 17, 1949.
- H. Res. 68.—House of Representatives, committees, minority. Passed House Jan. 31, 1949.
- H. Res. 72.—Investigations, Public Lands Committee, funds. Reported from House Administration Apr. 1, 1949; Report No. 367. Passed House Apr. 1, 1949
- H. Res. 73 (H. R. 1660).—Prices, stabilization of, amend, consideration of. Reported from Rules Jan. 31, 1949; Report No. 12. House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 2, 1949.
- H. Res. 74 (H. R. 128).—Agriculture, cotton acreage, consideration of. Reported from Rules Jan. 31, 1949; Report No. 13. House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 2, 1949.
- H. Res. 75.—Investigation, education and labor. Reported from Rules Feb. 3, 1949; Report No. 17
 House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21. 1949.
- H. Res. 78.—Investigations, Un-American Activities, funds. Reported from House Administration Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 39. Passed House Feb. 9, 1949.
- H. Res. 80.—National Defense Secretary, information Reported adversely from Armed Services Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 36. Laid on table Feb. 9, 1949.
- H. Res. 82.—Investigations, Small Business funds. Reported from House Administration Feb. 9, 1949, Report No. 38. Passed House Feb. 9, 1949
- H. Res. 84.—House of Representatives, employees, salary increase. Passed House Feb. 7, 1949.
- H. Res. 88.—Investigations, Expenditures in the Executive Departments, funds. Reported from House Administration Feb. 9, 1949; Report No. 37. Passed House Feb. 9, 1949.
- H. Res. 90.—House of Representatives, employees, deceased. Reed, Emilie C. Reported from House Administration Feb. 21, 1949; Report No. 149. House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1949.

HOUSE RESOLUTIONS—Continued

No.

- H. Res. 93.—Schmelzer, John F. and Alliance Insurance
 Co. Reported from House Administration Mar. 10, 1949; Report No. 250. Passed House Mar. 10, 1949.
- H. Res. 95 (H. J. Res. 84).—Freedom Train, acquisition, consideration. Reported from Rules Feb. 10, 1949; Report No. 62. House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 14, 1949.
- H. Res. 96 (H. R. 2402).—War Assets Administration, continue, consideration. Reported from Rules Feb. 10, 1949; Report No. 63. House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 14, 1949.
- H. Res. 97 (H. R. 1661).—Export Control Act of 1949, consideration. Reported from Rules Feb. 10, 1949; Report No. 66. House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 17, 1949.
- H. Res. 99 (H. R. 2632).—Appropriation, first deficiency, consideration. Reported from Rules Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 118. House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 15, 1949.
- H. Res. 102 (H. J. Res. 92).—Maritime Commission, Authority to sell, charter, and operate ships, consideration. Reported from Rules Feb. 14, 1949; Report No. 119. House Calendar. Laid on table Feb. 17, 1949.
- H. Res. 103.—House of Representatives, Reporters of Debates, additional transcriber. Reported from House Administration Apr. 14, 1949; Report No. 441. House Calendar. Passed House Apr. 14, 1949.
- H. Res. 106.—Radio operators, amateur, gratitude of House. Reported from Interstate and Foreign Commerce Apr. 8, 1949; Report No. 410. House Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949.
- H. Res. 107.—Investigations, Interstate and Foreign Commerce Committee. Reported from Rules Mar. 2, 1949; Report No. 201. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 16, 1949.
- H. Res. 110 (H. R. 2101).—District of Columbia, Regional Agricultural Credit Corporation consideration. Reported from Rules Feb. 17, 1949; Report No. 145. House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1949.
- H. Res. 111 (H. R. 858).—Fair Labor Standards Act of 1938, consideration of. Reported from Rules Feb. 17, 1949; Report No. 146. House Calendar. Laid on table Feb. 21, 1949.
- H. Res. 112.—Investigations, Agriculture Committee.
 Reported from Rules Mar. 14, 1949; Report No. 263.
 House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 16, 1949.
- H. Res. 113.—Investigations, Education and Labor, funds. Reported from House Administration Mar. 10, 1949; Report No. 251. Passed House Mar. 10, 1040
- H. Res. 114.—Investigations, Post Office and Civil Service Committee. Reported from Rules Apr. 14, 1949; Report No. 455. House Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949.
- H. Res. 115.—Investigations, Post Office and Civil Service Committee, funds. Reported from House Administration May 12, 1949; Report No. 573. Passed House May 12, 1949.
- H. Res. 116.—House of Representatives, McCormack designated as Speaker. Passed House Feb. 24, 1949.
- H. Res. 121 (H. R. 199).—Immigration quota and racial restrictions, consideration. Reported from Rules Feb. 24, 1949; Report No. 164. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949.

- H. Res. 122.—Investigations, Merchant Marine and Fisheries, funds. Reported from House Administration Apr. 1, 1949; Report No. 368. Passed House Apr. 1, 1949.
- H. Res. 124 (H. R. 2363).—Interstate compacts, fisheries, consideration. Reported from Rules Mar. 2, 1949; Report No. 200. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 3, 1949.
- H. Res. 126.—House of Representatives, employees, deceased, Murdock. Reported from House Administration Mar. 10, 1949; Report No. 248. Passed House Mar. 10, 1949.
- H. Res. 127.—Investigations, Expenditures in the Executive Departments. Reported from House Administration Apr. 1, 1949; Report No. 369. Passed House Apr. 1, 1949.
- H. Res. 128 (H. R. 1741).—Guided missiles, consideration. Reported from Rules Mar. 4, 1949; Report No. 211. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 9, 1940
- H. Res. 129 (H. R. 2546).—Air Force, Secretary to, consideration. Reported from Rules Mar. 4, 1949; Report No. 212. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 9, 1949.
- H. Res. 130 (H. R. 2663).—Central Intelligence Agency, consideration. Reported from Rules Mar. 4, 1949;
 Report No. 213. House Calendar. Laid on table Mar. 7, 1949.
- H. Res. 131 (H. R. 2216).—National Security Act of 1947. Under Secretary, consideration. Reported from Rules Mar. 4, 1949; Report No. 214. House Calendar. Laid on table Mar. 7, 1949.
- H. Res. 132.—House of Representatives, District of Columbia Committee, funds. Reported from House Administration Apr. 1, 1949; Report No. 366. Passed House Apr. 1, 1949.
- H. Res. 133.—House of Representatives, Rules, amend Rule XI. Reported from Rules Jan. 17, 1950; Report No. 1477. House Calendar. Failed of passage Jan. 20, 1950.
- H. Res. 134.—House of Representatives, elevator operators. Reported from House Administration Apr. 1, 1949; Report No. 365. Passed House Apr. 1, 1949.
- H. Res. 135 (S. Res. 80).—House of Representatives, Senate, Members deceased, Broughton, of North Carolina. Passed House Mar. 7, 1949.
- H. Res. 136 (S. 82).—House of Representatives, Members, deceased, Bloom. Passed House Mar. 8, 1949.
- H. Res. 137.—Investigations, Judiciary Committee; authorized. Reported from Rules Mar. 14, 1949, Report No. 261. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 16, 1949.
- H. Res. 138 (H. R. 1731).—Housing and Rent Act of 1947, extend, consideration. Reported from Rules Mar. 9, 1949; Report No. 243. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 10, 1949.
- H. Res. 139 (S. J. Res. 36).—United Nations, Palestine refugees, contribution, consideration. Reported from Rules Mar. 9, 1949; Report No. 244. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 16, 1949.
- H. Res. 140.—House of Representatives, employees, deceased Brown. Reported from House Administration Mar. 10, 1949; Report No. 247. Passed House Mar. 10, 1949.

HOUSE RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- H. Res. 144.—House of Representatives, employees, deceased, Ness. Reported from House Administration Mar. 14, 1949; Report No. 258. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 14, 1949.
- H. Res. 146.—House of Representatives, committees, majority, Kee, of West Virginia, Foreign Affairs. Passed House Mar. 11, 1949.
- H. Res. 147.—Secretary of State, domestic fishing industry. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries Mar. 30, 1949; Report No. 355. House Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1949.
- H. Res. 148 (H. R. 1437).—Army and Air Force, composition, consideration. Reported from Rules Mar. 14, 1949; Report No. 260. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 16, 1949.
- H. Res. 151.—Pan American Day. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949.
- H. Res. 152.—House of Representatives, committees, majority, Heller. Passed House Mar. 16, 1949.
- H. Res. 153.—House of Representatives, committees, majority, Burleson. Passed House Mar. 16, 1949.
- H. Res. 156.—Investigations, Judiciary Committee funds. Reported from House Administration May 12, 1949; Report No. 576. House Calendar. Passed House May 12, 1949.
- H. Res. 157.—Investigations, Interstate and Foreign Commerce, funds for. Reported from House Administration Apr. 14, 1949; Report No. 442. House Calendar. Passed House Apr. 14, 1949.
- H. Res. 160.—House of Representatives, printing, "Fair Labor Standards Amendments of 1949." Reported from House Administration Apr. 1, 1949; Report No. 370. Passed House Apr. 1, 1949.
- H. Res. 162.—House of Representatives, McCormack designated as Speaker. Passed House Mar. 22, 1949.
- H. Res. 163 (H. R. 1340).—Government financed cargoes; consideration. Reported from Rules Mar. 22, 1949; Report No. 306. House Calendar_House 31
- H. Res. 164.—House of Representatives, remarks of Rankin and Green revised. Passed House Mar. 23, 1949.
- H. Res. 166 (H. R. 165).—California, American River Basin, consideration. Reported from Rules Mar. 24, 1949; Report No. 316. House Calendar. Passed House May 4, 1949.
- H. Res. 168 (H. R. 2023).—Oleomargarine, taxes on, remove, consideration. Reported from Rules Mar. 28, 1949; Report No. 325. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 30, 1949.
- H. Res. 169 (H. R. 3748).—Economic Cooperation Act of 1948, consideration. Reported from Rules Mar. 28, 1949; Report No. 328. House Calendar. Passed House Apr. 9, 1949.
- H. Res. 170 (H. R. 3838).—Appropriations, Interior 1950, consideration. Reported from Rules Mar. 28, 1949; Report No. 331. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 29, 1949.
- H. Res. 171.—House of Representatives, Sergeant at Arms, insurance. Reported from House Administration Apr. 1, 1949; Report No. 363. Passed House Apr. 1, 1949.

60238—81—House Business Cal——15

- H. Res. 172.—House of Representatives, Judiciary Committee, additional clerk. Reported from House Administration Apr. 14, 1949; Report No. 443. House Calendar. Passed House Apr. 14, 1949.
- H. Res. 173.—House of Representatives, employees; deceased, Fred L. Stanford. Reported from House Administration Apr. 1, 1949; Report No. 364. Passed House Apr. 1, 1949.
- H. Res. 174.—Secretary of State, domestic fishing industry. Reported from Merchant Marine and Fisheries May 26, 1949; Report No. 685. House Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949.
- H. Res. 176.—House of Representatives. Committees, majority. Passed House Mar. 31, 1949.
- H. Res. 180 (H. R. 4016).—Appropriations, State, Justice, and Commerce, consideration. Reported from Rules Apr. 5, 1949; Report No. 400. House Calendar. Passed House Apr. 7, 1949.
- H. Res. 181 (S. Res. 103).—House of Representatives, Members, deceased, Somers, Andrew. Passed House Apr. 6, 1949.
- H. Res. 182 (H. R. 4046).—Appropriations, second deficiency, consideration. Reported from Rules Apr. 6, 1949; Report No. 403. House Calendar. Passed House Apr. 7, 1949.
- H. Res. 183 (H. R. 3190) (H. R. 5856).—Fair Labor Standards Act of 1938, amend, consideration. Reported from Rules Aug. 5, 1949; Report No. 1205. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 8, 1949.
- H. Res. 184.—House of Representatives, committee, majority, Peterson, J. Hardin. Passed House Apr. 13, 1949.
- H. Res. 185 (H. R. 2989).—Virgin Islands, incorporation, consideration. Reported from Rules Apr. 13, 1949; Report No. 439. House Calendar. Passed House May 4, 1949.
- H. Res. 186.—House of Representatives, memorial services. Reported from House Administration May 12, 1949; Report No. 574. House Calendar. Passed House May 12, 1949.
- H. Res. 187.—Pan American, extend greetings to. Passed House Apr. 14, 1949.
- H. Res. 188.—House of Representatives, employees salary. Reported from House Administration Apr. 14, 1949; Report No. 454. House Calendar. Passed House Apr. 14, 1949.
- H. Res. 189 (H. R. 2203).—Housing, provide for a decennial census of, consideration. Reported from Rules Apr. 14, 1949; Report No. 456. House Calendar. Passed House May 9, 1949.
- H. Res. 190 (H. R. 195).—Cigarettes, sales and use tax, consideration. Reported from Rules Apr. 14, 1949;
 Report No. 457. House Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949.
- H. Res. 191 (H. R. 2032).—Labor-Management Relations Act, 1947, consideration. Reported from Rules Apr. 14, 1949; Report No. 458. House Calendar. Passed House Apr. 26, 1949.
- H. Res. 192 (S. Res. 111).—House of Representatives Members, deceased, Coffey, Robert L., Jr. Passed House Apr. 25, 1949.

HOUSE RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- H. Res. 194.—House of Representatives, employees, deceased, Leimgruber. Reported from House Administration May 12, 1949; Report No. 572. House Calendar. Passed House May 12, 1949.
- H. Res. 195.—House of Representatives, employees, deceased, Cox. Reported from House Administration May 12, 1949; Report No. 571. House Calendar. Passed House May 12, 1949.
- H. Res. 196.—Adverse reports, visas, information on. Reported, adversely, from Foreign Affairs May 4, 1949; Report No. 504. House Calendar. Laid on table May 4, 1949.
- H. Res. 201 (H. R. 4080).—Military justice, uniform code, consideration. Reported from Rules May 3, 1949; Report No. 495. House Calendar. Passed House May 5, 1949.
- H. Res. 202 (H. R. 782).—Welfare, Department of, constitute, consideration. Reported from Rules May 5, 1949; Report No. 516. House Calendar House 51
- H. Res. 203 (H. R. 3559).—State, Department of, organization, consideration. Reported from Rules May 5, 1949; Report No. 517. House Calendar. Passed House May 12, 1949.
- H. Res. 204 (H. R. 4392).—Switzerland, war damages, consideration. Reported from Rules May 5, 1949;
 Report No. 518. House Calendar. Passed House May 9, 1949.
- H. Res. 205 (H. R. 3005).—Federal Government, employees, subsistence, consideration. Reported from Rules May 5, 1949; Report No. 519. House Calendar. Passed House May 10, 1949.
- H. Res. 206.—Investigations, Foreign Affairs Committee. Reported from Rules May 19, 1949; Report No. 629. House Calendar. Passed House May 23, 1949.
- H. Res. 208 (H. R. 2682).—Commodity Credit Corporation Act, amend, consideration. Reported from Rules May 9, 1949; Report No. 546. House Calendar. Passed House May 10, 1949.
- H. Res. 209.—Un-American Committee records, "pumpkin film." Passed House May 10, 1949.
- H. Res. 210.—Investigations, Agriculture Committee, funds. Reported from House Administration June 23, 1949; Report No. 894. House Calendar. Passed House June 23, 1949.
- H. Res. 212 (H. R. 3825).—Federal Crop Insurance Act, consideration. Reported from Rules May 16, 1949; Report No. 585. House Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949.
- H. Res. 215.—Investigations, Merchant Marine and Fisheries. Reported from Rules May 20, 1949; Report No. 653. House Calendar. Passed House May 31, 1949.
- H. Res. 217 (H. R. 331).—Alaska, statehood for, consideration. Passed House Jan. 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 218 (H. R. 49).—Hawaii, statehood for, consideration. Passed House Jan. 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 220 (H. R. 834).—Contract Settlement Act of 1944, consideration. Reported from Rules May 17, 1949; Report No. 593. House Calendar. Passed House May 31, 1949.

- H. Res. 221 (S. 937).—Treasury, noncitizen claims, consideration. Reported from Rules May 19, 1949; Report No. 628. House Calendar. Passed House July 11, 1949.
- H. Res 222 (H. R. 3662).—Public Building Act of 1949.
 Consideration. Reported from Rules May 19, 1949;
 Report No. 630. House Calendar. Passed House May 23, 1949.
- H. Res. 223 (H. R. 4591).—Career Compensation Act of 1949. Consideration. Reported from Rules May 19, 1949; Report No. 631. House Calendar. Passed House May 19, 1949.
- H. Res. 226 (H. R. 4567).—Displaced Persons Act of 1948, consideration. Reported from Rules May 20, 1949; Report No. 652. House Calendar. Passed House June 1, 1949.
- H. Res. 228 (H. R. 4830).—Appropriations, foreign aid,
 1950, consideration. Reported from Rules May 25,
 1949; Report No. 679. House Calendar. Passed
 House May 26, 1949.
- H. Res. 230 (H. R. 4754).—Federal Property and Administrative Act of 1949, consideration. Reported from Rules May 27, 1949; Report No. 693. House Calendar. Passed House June 8, 1949.
- H. Res. 231.—House of Representatives, printing, National Resettlement Conference for Displaced Persons. Reported from House Administration June 15, 1949; Report No. 839. House Calendar. Passed House June 15, 1949.
- H. Res. 232.—House of Representatives, World Assembly for Moral Re-Armament. Passed House June 1, 1949.
- H. Res. 233.—Investigations, Merchant Marine and Fisheries, funds. Reported from House Administration June 23, 1949; Report No. 895. House Calendar. Passed House June 23, 1949.
- H. Res. 234.—Investigations, Armed Services Committee, B-36 bomber. Reported from Rules June 7, 1949; Report No. 736. House Calendar. Passed House June 8, 1949.
- H. Res. 237.—Investigations, Foreign Affairs Committee, funds. Reported from House Administration June 23, 1949; Report No. 893. House Calendar. Passed House June 23, 1949.
- H. Res. 238.—Investigations, Judiciary Committee. Reported from Rules June 15, 1949; Report No. 827. House Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949.
- H. Res. 239 (H. R. 2785).—United Nations, International children's emergency fund, consideration of.
 Reported from Rules June 6, 1949; Report No. 726.
 House Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949.
- H. Res. 240 (H. R. 4583).—House of Representatives, clerk hire and telephone and telegraph service, agree to Senate amendments. Reported from Rules June 7, 1949; Report No. 735. House Calendar. Passed House June 9, 1949.
- H. Res. 242.—Investigations, Armed Services Committee, funds for. Reported from House Administration June 15, 1949; Report No. 834. House Calendar. Passed House June 15, 1949.
- H. Res. 243. House of Representatives, Speaker pro tempore. Passed House June 9, 1949.
- H. Res. 245 (H. Res. 44).—Panama Canal, tolls, extend. Passed House June 9, 1949.
- H. Res. 246.—Investigations, Judiciary Committee funds. Reported from House Administration July 14, 1949; Report No. 1048. House Calendar. Passed House July 14, 1949.

HOUSE RESOLUTIONS—Continued

No.

- H. Res. 247 (H. R. 2214).—Suitland Parkway, Md., consideration. Reported from Rules June 13, 1949; Report No. 787. House Calendar. Laid on table June 20, 1949.
- H. Res. 248 (H. R. 4963).—Courts, judges, circuit, and District consideration. Reported from Rules June 13, 1949; Report No. 788. House Calendar. Passed House June 16, 1949.
- H. Res. 249 (H. R. 5007).—Armed services, pay and physical disability, consideration. Reported from Rules June 13, 1949; Report No. 789. House Calendar. Passed House June 14, 1949.
- H. Res. 250 (H. J. Res. 228).—National Employ the Physically Handicapped Week, consideration. Re-ported from Rules June 13, 1949; Report No. 790. House Calendar. Laid on table June 20, 1949.
- H. Res. 252.—Investigations, expenditures in executive departments, funds. Reported from House Administration July 14, 1949; Report No. 1050. House Calendar. Passed House July 14, 1949.
- H. Res. 253.—Waring, John B. H. Reported from Judiciary June 15, 1949; Report No. 824. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949.
- H. Res. 254.—Investigations, un-American activities, funds, Bentley. Reported from House Administra-tion July 14, 1949; Report No. 1049. House Cal-endar. Passed House July 14, 1949.
- H. Res. 255.—House of Representatives, employees, salary increase. Reported from House Administra-tion June 15, 1949; Report No. 835. House Calen-Passed House June 15, 1949.
- H. Res. 256 (H. R. 4332).—National Bank Act, national banks, consideration. Reported from Rules June 15, 1949; Report No 842. House Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949.
- H. Res. 257 (H. R. 4009).—Housing Act of 1949, consideration. Reported from Rules June 16, 1949;
 Report No. 844. House Calendar. Passed House June 22, 1949.
- H. Res. 258 (H. R. 4406).—International Claims Settlement Act of 1949; consideration. Reported from Rules June 20, 1949; Report No. 863. House Reported Calendar. Passed House July 5, 1949.
- d. Res. 259 (H. R. 2619).—Federal employees, leave, annual and sick, consideration. Reported from Rules June 21, 1949; Report No. 864. House Calendar. Passed House June 30, 1949
- H. Res. 264 (H. R. 858).—Fair Labor Standards Act of 1938, agree to Senate amendments. Reported from Rules June 23, 1949; Report No. 898. House Calendar. Passed House July 14, 1949.
- H. Res. 265 (H. R. 3191).—Federal Employees Compensation Act, amendments of 1949, consideration. Reported from Rules June 24, 1949; Report No. 901. House Calendar. Passed House June 30, 1949.
- H. Res. 266 (H. R. 3699).—Federal Farm Loan Act, amend, consideration. Reported from Rules June 24, 1949; Report No. 902. House Calendar. Passed House July 11, 1949.
- H. Res. 267 (H. R. 2960).—Rural Electrification, consideration. Reported from Rules June 24, 1949; Report No. 903. House Calendar. Passed House July 12, 1949.

- H. Res. 268.—House of Representatives, committees, majority, appointments, Roosevelt. Passed House June 24, 1949.
- H. Res. 269.—House of Representatives, committees, majority appointment, Heller. Passed House June 24, 1949.
- H. Res. 271.—House of Representatives, caucus room place of meeting. Passed House June 28, 1949.
- H. Res. 274 (H. R. 1689).—Government agencies, heads and assistants, consideration. Reported from Rules June 30, 1949; Report No. 952. House Calendar. Passed House July 8, 1949.
- H. Res. 275.—House of Representatives, employee, deceased, Parker A. Roberts. Reported from House Administration July 14, 1949; Report No. 1051. House Calendar. Passed House July 14, 1949.
- H. Res. 276 (H. R. 3199).—Poll tax, payment of, consideration. Passed House July 25, 1949.
- H. Res. 277 (S. 1008).—Antitrust laws, 2-year moratorium consideration. Reported from Rules July 5, 1949; Report No. 968. House Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949.
- H. Res. 278 (H. R. 5187).—Fur and fur products, consideration. Reported from Rules July 11, 1949; Report No. 1007. House Calendar. Passed House July 14, 1949.
- H. Res. 279 (H. R. 940).—Alaska public improvements, consideration. Reported from Rules July 11, 1949; Report No. 1008. House Calendar. Passed House July 13, 1949.
- H. Res. 280 (H. R. 4708).—United Nations Participation Act, deputy representative, consideration. Reported from Rules July 12, 1949; Report No. 1012. House Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1949.
- H. Res. 282 (H. R. 5208).—Indians, Navajo and Hopi Tribe, consideration. Reported from Rules July 13, 1949; Report No. 1040. House Calendar. Passed House July 14, 1949.
- H. Res. 283 (H. R. 5345).—Agricultural Act of 1949, consideration. Reported from Rules July 14, 1949; Report No. 1057. House Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949.
- Res. 287.—Murphy, Associate Justice. Passed House July 19, 1949.
- Res. 288.—House of Representatives employee, decease of, Hugh A. Meade. Reported from House Administration Aug. 11, 1949; Report No. 1251. Passed House Aug. 11, 1949.
- H. Res. 289 (H. R. 29).—Agriculture, tung nuts, parity for, consideration. Reported from Rules July 21, 1949; Report No. 1086. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949.
- H. Res. 292 (H. R. 3829).—Schools, war-incurred enrollments, consideration. Reported from Rules July 21, 1949; Report No. 1106. House Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1949.
- Res. 293.—Investigations, Ways and Means Committee. Reported from Rules Aug. 16, 1949; Report No. 1267. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 17, 1949.

HOUSE RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- H. Res. 294.—House of Representatives, Rules of the House, Alaska Delegate. Reported from Rules Aug. 1, 1949; Report No. 1156. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949.
- H. Res. 296.—House of Representatives, Wayne Sheet Steel Co., Detroit, Mich. Passed House July 25, 1949.
- H. Res. 298.—Lobbying activities, select committee. Reported from Rules Aug. 3, 1949; Report No. 1185. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 12, 1949.
- H. Res. 300 (H. R. 4007).—Submarines, experimental, consideration. Reported from Rules July 27, 1949;
 Report No. 1137. House Calendar. Passed House July 28, 1949.
- H. Res. 301 (S. Res. 151).—Reorganization Plan No. II. Reported from Expenditures in the Executive Departments Aug. 5, 1949; Report No. 1204. Union Calendar. Failed of passage Aug. 11, 1949.
- H. Res. 302 (H. R. 5472).—Public Works, rivers and harbors, consideration. Passed House Aug. 22, 1949.
- H. Res. 303.—House of Representatives, employees, salary increases. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949.
- H. Res. 304 (H. R. 5738).—Agriculture, cotton acreage and marketing quotas, consideration. Reported from Rules Aug. 1, 1949; Report No. 1157. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 3, 1949.
- H. Res. 305 (H. R. 1161).—National banks, consolidation, consideration. Reported from Rules Aug. 1, 1949; Report No. 1158. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 3, 1949.
- H. Res. 306.—Investigation, education and labor, funds. Reported from House Administration Aug. 11, 1949; Report No. 1247. Passed House Aug. 11, 1949.
- H. Res. 310 (H. R. 1758).—Natural Gas Act, Federal Power Commission, consideration. Reported from Rules Aug. 3, 1949; Report No. 1182. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 4, 1949.
- H. Res. 311 (H. R. 5526).—President of the United States, work load lightened, consideration. Reported from Rules Aug. 3, 1949; Report No. 1183. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 12, 1949.
- H. Res. 312 (H. J. Res. 297).—Haiti, founding of Portau-Prince, consideration. Reported from Rules Aug. 3, 1949; Report No. 1184. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 12, 1949.
- H. Res. 315.—House of Representatives, disbursing office. Reported from House Administration Aug. 11, 1949; Report No. 1250. Passed House Aug. 11, 1949.
- H. Res. 317.—House of Representatives, employees, deceased, Bankhead, Amoretti. Reported from House Administration Aug. 11, 1949; Report No. 1253. Passed House Aug. 11, 1949.
- H. Res. 318.—House of Representatives, Clerk of House. Reported from House Administration Aug. 11, 1949; Report No. 1248. Passed House Aug. 11, 1949.
- H. Res. 319 (H. R. 4495).—Postal service, postmasters and employees, field service, consideration. Entered on discharge calendar Aug. 23, 1949. Discharge Calendar No. 2. Reported from Rules; Report No. 1329, Aug. 25, 1949. House Calendar. Passed House Sept. 27, 1949.
- H. Res. 320 (H. R. 4830).—Appropriations, foreign aid 1950, agree to conference. Reported from Rules Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1241. Passed House Aug. 9, 1949.

- H. Res. 321 (H. R. 4846).—National Science Foundation Act of 1949, consideration. Passed House Feb. 27, 1950.
- H. Res. 323.—Investigations, chemicals, compounds and synthetics. Reported from Rules June 12, 1950; Report No. 2214. House Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950.
- H. Res. 324.—House of Representatives, contested election. Reported from House Administration Aug. 11, 1949; Report No. 1252. Passed House Aug. 11, 1949.
- H. Res. 326.—Investigations, Public Works. Reported from Rules Aug. 22, 1949; Report No. 1288. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 23, 1949.
- H. Res. 327 (H. R. 5895).—Foreign Military Assistance Act of 1949, consideration. Reported from Rules Aug. 16, 1949; Report No. 1268. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 17, 1949.
- H. Res. 331.—Investigations, Banking and Currency Committee. Reported from Rules Oct. 10, 1949; Report No. 1392. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 13, 1949.
- H. Res. 332.—Investigations, Banking and Currency, funds for. Reported from House Administration Oct. 19, 1949; Report No. 1462. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 19, 1949.
- H. Res. 333.—Investigations, Ways and Means Committee, funds. Reported from House administration Sept. 28, 1949; Report No. 1353. House Calendar. Passed House Sept. 28, 1949.
- H. Res. 336 (H. R. 6070).—Housing amendments of 1949, consideration. Reported from Rules Aug. 22, 1949; Report No. 1302. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 23, 1949.
- H. Res. 337.—Panama Canal tolis, extend. Passed House Aug. 23, 1949.
- H. Res. 339.—Investigations, Public Works, funds.
 Reported from House administration Sept. 28, 1949;
 Report No. 1351. House Calendar. Passed House Sept. 28, 1949.
- H. Res. 340.—District of Columbia, crime, investigation.
 Reported from Rules Oct. 10, 1949; Report No. 1388. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 11, 1949.
- H. Res. 341.—House of Representatives, employees, Hess. Passed House Aug. 24. 1949.
- H. Res. 342.—House of Representatives, Speaker, motion to suspend rules. Reported from Rules Aug. 25, 1949; Report No. 1326. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1949
- H. Res. 345.—House of Representatives, meeting of House. Reported from Rules Aug. 25, 1949; Report No. 1327. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1949.
- H. Res. 346 (H. R. 5931).—Classification Revision Act of 1949, consideration. Reported from Rules Aug. 25, 1949; Report No. 1328, House Calendar. Passed House Sept. 28, 1949.
- H. Res. 348 (H. R. 5965).—Veterans' Administration, hospitals, consideration. Passed House Apr. 24, 1950.

Index Key and History of Bill

Index Key and History of Bill

HOUSE RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- H. Res. 350 (H. J. Res. 334).—United States International organizations, consideration. Passed House June 12, 1950.
- H. Res. 351.—House of Representatives, Speaker pro tempore, Cox. Passed House Aug. 26, 1949.
- H. Res. 354.—House of Representatives, printing, Westbury. Reported from House administration Sept. 28, 1949; Report No. 1934. House Calendar, Passed House Sept. 28, 1949.
- H. Res. 356 (S. Res. 163).—Rutledge, associate justice. Passed House Sept. 13, 1949.
- H. Res. 357 (S. Res. 164).—House of Representatives, Members, deceased, Welch of California. Passed House Sept. 13, 1949.
- H. Res. 364.—Investigations, expenditures in the Executive Departments, funds. Reported from House Administration Sept. 28, 1949; Report No. 1352. House Calendar. Passed House Sept. 28, 1949.
- H. Res. 368 (H. R. 5330).—Korea, Republic of, aid consideration. Reported from Rules Sept. 27, 1949;
 Report No. 1344. House Calendar. Passed House Jan. 19, 1950.
- H. Res. 369 (S. J. Res. 53).—Forests, reforestation and revegetation. Reported from Rules Sept. 27, 1949;
 Report No. 1345. House Calendar. Passed House Sept. 29, 1949.
- H. Res. 370.—House of Representatives, employees, salary increase. Reported from House Administration Sept. 28, 1949; Report No. 1350. House Calendar. Passed House Sept. 28, 1949.
- H. Res. 372 (H. R. 6000).—Social Security Amendment of 1949, consideration. Reported from Rules Oct. 3, 1949; Report No. 1359. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 4, 1949.
- H. Res. 373.—House of Representatives, employees, deceased, Phillips. Reported from House Administration Oct. 11, 1949; Report No. 1399. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 11, 1949.
- H. Res. 378.—House of Representatives, employees, deceased, Hall. Reported from House Administration Oct. 11, 1949; Report No. 1398. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 11, 1949.
- H. Res. 379.—Lobbying, Select Committee, funds. Reported from House Administration Oct. 13, 1949; Report No. 1419. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 13, 1949.
- H. Res. 382 (H. R. 2392).—Rural rehabilitation trust funds, consideration. Reported from Rules Oct. 10, 1949; Report No. 1390. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 2, 1950.
- H. Res. 388 (H. R. 6303).—Military Establishment installations, consideration. Reported from Rules Oct. 10, 1949; Report No. 1391. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 11, 1949.
- H. Res. 389 (S. Res. 182).—House of Representatives, Senate, members deceased, Miller of Idaho. Passed House Oct. 10, 1949.
- H. Res. 390 (S. J. Res. 134).—National Housing Act, extend, consideration. Reported from Rules Oct. 10, 1949; Report No. 1393. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 13, 1949.
- H. Res. 391 (H. R. 6305).—International Wheat Agreement, consideration. Reported from Rules Oct. 11, 1949; Report No. 1400. House Calendar. Laid on table Oct 13, 1949.

- H. Res. 392 (S. 1267).—National defense, wind tunnels, etc., consideration. Reported from Rules Oct. 11, 1949; Report No. 1401. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 11, 1949.
- H. Res. 394.—House of Representatives, employees, salary increase for, Kennamer. Reported from House Administration Oct. 13, 1949; Report No. 1418.
 House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 13, 1949.
- H. Res. 395 (H. R. 6281).—Capital power plant, consideration. Reported from Rules Oct. 13, 1949;
 Report No. 1436. House Calendar. Laid on table Oct. 14, 1949.
- H. Res. 396.—District of Columbia, crime investigation funds. Reported from House Administration Oct. 19, 1949; Report No. 1461. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 19, 1949.
- H. Res. 399.—House of Representatives, committees, minority, Saylor of Pennsylvania. Passed House Oct. 17, 1949.
- H. Res. 403. House of Representatives, employees, deceased, Kaelber, George E. Reported from House Administration Oct. 19, 1949; Report No. 1465. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 19, 1949.
- H. Res. 404.—House of Representatives, adjournment, notify President. Passed House Oct. 19, 1949.
- H. Res. 405.—House of Representatives, printing, Comptroller General, reports of Passed House Oct. 19, 1949.
- H. Res. 406 (S. Res. 193).—House of Representatives, President, quorum. Passed House Jan. 3, 1950.
- H. Res. 407 (S. Res. 194).—House of Representatives, Senate, quorum. Passed House Jan. 3, 1950.
- H. Res. 408 (S. Res. 195).—House of Representatives, hour of meeting. Passed House Jan. 3, 1950.
- H. Res. 409 (H. Res. 192).—House of Representatives, Senate, Members, deceased, Reed of Kansas. Passed House Jan. 3, 1950.
- H. Res. 410 (S. Res. 199).—House of Representatives, Members, deceased, Bates of Massachusetts. Passed House Jan. 3, 1950.
- H. Res. 411 (S. Res. 200).—House of Representatives, Members, deceased, Gorski, Martin. Passed House Jan. 3, 1950.
- H. Res. 414.—House of Representatives, employees, additional, for doorkeeper. Reported from House Administration Jan. 24, 1950; Report No. 1513. House Calendar. Passed House Jan. 24, 1950.
- H. Res. 415.—Investigation, Judiciary Committee, funds. Reported from House Administration Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1807. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 416.—House of Representatives, employees, deceased, Van Steenburgh. Reported from House Administration Jan. 24, 1950; Report No. 1511. House Calendar. Passed House Jan. 24, 1950.
- H. Res. 417.—House of Representatives, committees, minority appointments. Passed House Jan. 12, 1950.
- H. Res. 419 (S. 2105).—Strategic and critical materials, consideration. Passed House Mar. 13, 1950.
- H. Res. 427.—House of Representatives, clerk, court, Passed House Jan. 18, 1950.
- H. Res. 428.—Investigations, Merchart Marine and Fisheries, Panama Canal, extend. Passed House Jan. 18, 1950.

HOUSE RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- H. Res. 434.—House of Representatives, disbursing clerk. Reported from House Administration Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1809. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 436.—Investigations, small business, funds. Reported from House Administration Apr. 5, 1950; Report No. 1881. House Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1950.
- H. Res. 437 (H. R. 6616).—Italy, loss of United States citizenship due to voting, consideration of. Reported from Rules Jan. 24, 1950; Report No. 1514. House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 2, 1950.
- H. Res. 438 (H. R. 3001).—Aliens, admission of ones, meet certain skills, consideration. Reported from Rules Jan. 24, 1950; Report No. 1519. House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 2, 1950.
- H. Res. 441 (S. 88).—Bankruptcy Act, sec. 60, amend, consideration. Reported from Rules Jan. 25, 1950;
 Report No. 1523. House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 6, 1950.
- H. Res. 444.—House of Representatives, committees, majority, Rodino. Passed House Jan. 26, 1950.
- H. Res. 445.—House of Representatives, committees, majority, Kelly of New York. Passed House Jan. 26, 1950.
- H. Res. 446.—House of Representatives, committees, majority, Shelley. Passed House Jan. 26, 1950.
- H. Res. 447 (S. 2596).—Veterans, schools, regulation of, consideration. Reported from Rules Jan. 26, 1950;
 Report No. 1541. House Calendar. Passed House May 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 448 (H. R. 87).—Postal service, military service, consideration. Reported from Rules Jan. 26, 1950; Report No. 1546. Hous Calendar. Passed House Mar. 8, 1950.
- H. Res. 451 (H. J. Res. 398).—Agriculture, cotton and peanut allotments, consideration. Reported from Rules Jan. 26, 1950; Report No. 1547. House Calendar. Passed House Jan. 27, 1950.
- H. Res. 452.—State Department; foreign policy of United States. Reported adversely from Foreign Affairs Feb. 9, 1950; Report No. 1618. House Calendar. Laid on table Feb. 9, 1950.
- H. Res. 453.—House of Representatives, Chaplain emeritus, Montgomery Passed House Jan. 30, 1950.
- H. Res. 454.—House of Representatives, Chaplain Braskamp, Rev. Bernard. Passed House Jan. 30 1950.
- H. Res. 457 (H. R. 2023).—Oleomargarine, remove taxes on, conference. Reported from Rules Feb. 1, 1950; Report No. 1572. House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 2, 1950.
- H. Res. 458 (S. 2319).—Korea, Republic of, aid, consideration. Reported from Rules Feb. 1, 1950;
 Report No. 1573. House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950.
- H. Res. 459.—House of Representatives, employees, deceased, Backof. Reported from House Administration Feb. 20, 1950; Report No. 1670. House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 20, 1950.
- H. Res. 460.—House of Representatives, Lesinski, subpena of records. Passed House Feb. 2, 1950.

- H. Res. 461.—House of Representatives, transportation system. Reported from House Administration Apr. 5, 1950; Report No. 1882. House Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1950.
- H. Res. 464.—House of Representatives, Judiciary Committee, additional clerks. Reported from House Administration Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1810. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 465.—House of Representatives, clerk, court. Passed House Feb. 8, 1950.
- H. Res. 469.—House of Representatives, clerk, court. Passed House Feb. 13, 1950.
- H. Res. 472.—Investigations, Post Office and Civil Service, funds. Reported from House Administration Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1804. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 474.—Servicemen's Readjustment Act, investigate. Reported from Rules Aug. 16, 1950; Report No. 2927. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 28, 1950.
- H. Res. 476 (S. Res. 229).—House of Representatives, Members, deceased, Bland of Virginia. Passed House Feb. 16, 1950.
- H. Res. 479 (H. R. 3105).—Virgin Islands, vocational education, consideration. Reported from Rules Feb. 20, 1950; Report No. 1665. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 8, 1950.
- H. Res. 480 (S. 2734).—Indians, Navajo and Hopi, consideration. Reported from Rules Feb. 20, 1950;
 Report No. 1666. House Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950.
- H. Res. 481 (H. R. 874).—Library, public demonstrations, consideration. Reported from Rules Feb. 20, 1950; Report No. 1667. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 9, 1950.
- H. Res. 482.—Investigation, Un-American Activities Committee, funds. Reported from House Administration Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1806. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 484.—House of Representatives, Abraham Lincoln Association. Reported from House Administration June 29, 1950; Report No. 2430. House Calendar. Passed House June 29, 1950.
- H. Res. 488.—House of Representatives, committees, majority, Hart, chairman of Merchant Marine and Fisheries Committee Feb. 23, 1950. Passed House Feb. 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 492.—House of Representatives, telephone operators. Reported from House Administration Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1811. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 493.—House of Representatives, doorkeeper, laborer, foreman. Reported from House Administration Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1805. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 494.—House of Representatives, Sergeant at Arms, secretary. Reported from House Administration June 29, 1950; Report No. 2424. Passed House June 29, 1950.
- H. Res. 495.—District of Columbia crime, investigation funds for. Reported from House Administration July 19, 1950; Report No. 2602. House Calendar. Passed House July 19, 1950.
- H. Res. 496.—Pan-American day, designate Apr. 6, Passed House Feb. 27, 1950.
- H. Res. 497 (H. R. 7058).—United States Military Academy and United States Naval Academy, consideration. Reported from Rules Feb. 27, 1950; Report No. 1692. House Calendar. Laid on table May 15, 1950.

No.

HOUSE RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- H. Res. 498.—House of Representatives, committees, Minority. Meyer, Widnall, and Bates. Passed House Mar. 1, 1950.
- H. Res. 502.—Investigation, lobbying funds. Reported from House Administration Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1808. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 503.—House of Representatives, contested election. Reported from House Administration Mar. 6, 1950; Report No. 1735. Mar. 13, 1950, minority views part II. House Calendar. Passed House May 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 504 (H. R. 7273).—Guam, civil government, consideration. Reported from Rules Mar. 8, 1950;
 Report No. 1755. House Calendar. Passed House May 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 505 (H. R. 7402).—Housing, moderate-income families, consideration. Reported from Rules Mar. 8, 1950; Report No. 1756. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 20, 1950.
- H. Res. 506.—House of Representatives, employees deceased, Giragi. Reported from House Administration May 11, 1950; Report No. 2047. House Calendar. Passed House May 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 507.—House of Representatives, committee, majority, Skelley. Passed House Mar. 12, 1950.
- H. Res. 513 (H. R. 6567).—Commodity Credit Corporation, borrowing power, consideration. Reported from Rules Mar. 15, 1950; Report No. 1783. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 514.—Greek children, return. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950.
- H. Res. 517 (S. Res. 242).—House of Representatives, Members deceased, Church. Passed House Mar. 21, 1950
- H. Res. 518 (H. R. 7797).—Foreign economic assistance, consideration. Reported from Foreign Affairs Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1815. House Calendar. Passed House Mar 24, 1950.
- H. Res. 521.—House of Representatives, memorial services, May 17, 1950. Passed House Mar. 28, 1950.
- H. Res. 522.—Reorganization Plan No. VI, disapproving. Reported from Expenditures in the Executive Departments Apr. 6, 1950; Report No. 1907. Union Calendar. Failed of passage May 18, 1950.
- H. Res. 524.—Investigations, Expenditures in the Executive Departments, funds. Reported from House Administration May 11, 1950; Report No. 2049. House Calendar. Passed House May 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 526.—House of Representatives, committee, majority, Christopher. Passed House Mar. 30, 1950
- H. Res. 527.—House of Representatives, committees, minority, Wilson of Indiana. Passed House Mar. 30, 1950.
- H Res. 531 (H. R. 1758).—Natural Gas Act, agree to Senate amendments. Reported from Rules Mar. 30, 1950, Report No. 1863. House Calendar. Passed House Mar. 31, 1950.
- H. Res. 532.—House of Representatives, committee, majority, Hays of Ohio. Passed House Mar. 30, 1950

- H. Res. 534.—House of Representatives, press gallery employees, salary increase. Reported from House Administration May 11, 1950; Report No. 2048 House Calendar. Passed House May 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 535.—House of Representatives, employees, deceased, Hibard. Reported from House Administration Apr. 5, 1950; Report No. 1886. House Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1950.
- H. Res. 536.—House of Representatives, committee, minority, Kearns. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950.
- H. Res. 537.—House of Representatives, Parliamentarian, salary, increase. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950.
- H. Res. 542.—Pan American Day, greetings. Passed House Apr. 6, 1950.
- H. Res. 546 (S. Res. 259).—Reorganization Plan No. 5.
 Reported from Expenditures in the Executive Departments May 1, 1950; Report No. 1976. Union Calendar. Failed of passage May 18, 1950.
- H. Res. 551.—House of Representatives, printing, "Unification and Strategy." Reported from House Administration May 11, 1950; Report No. 2041. House Calendar. Passed House May 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 555.—House of Representatives, employees, deceased, Young. Reported from House Administration May 11, 1950; Report No. 2044. House Calendar. Passed House May 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 557.—House of Representatives, printing, "Congress and the Monopoly Problem." Reported from House Administration May 11, 1950; Report No. 2042. House Calendar. Passed House May 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 565 (H. R. 7941).—Federal-Aid Road Act, Amend consideration. Reported from Rules Apr. 28, 1950; Report No. 1964. House Calendar. Passed House May 18, 1950.
- H. Res. 566 (H. R. 7786).—Appropriations, 1951.
 Waiving points of order. Reported from Rules Apr. 28, 1950; Report No. 1965. House Calendar. Passed House Apr. 28, 1950.
- H. Res. 567 (H. R. 5990).—Baltimore-Washington Parkway consideration. Reported from Rules Apr. 28, 1950; Report No. 1966. House Calendar. Passed House May 15, 1950.
- H. Res. 568 (H. R. 7579).—Rubber Act of 1948, extend consideration. Reported from Rules Apr. 28, 1950;
 Report No. 1967. House Calendar. Passed House May 19, 1950.
- H. Res. 572 (H. R. 5074).—National Advisory Committee for Aeronautics, consideration. Reported from Rules May 2, 1950; Report No. 1972. House Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950.

Index Key and History of Bill

No.

Index Key and History of Bill

HOUSE RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- H. Res. 587.—House of Representatives, Parliamentarian, Assistant, salary increase. Passed House May 4, 1950.
- H. Res. 589.—House of Representatives, Speaker protempore, McCormack. Passed House May 6, 1950.
- H. Res. 591.—House of Representatives, employees, deceased, Torrance. Reported from House Administration May 11, 1950; Report No. 2045. House Calendar. Passed House May 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 593 (H. R. 7786).—Appropriations, general,
 1951, consideration. Reported from Rules May 8,
 1950; Report No. 2021. House Calendar. Passed House May 9, 1950.
- H. Res. 594.—House of Representatives, employees, deceased, Wrede. Reported from House Administration May 11, 1950; Report No. 2046. House Calendar. Passed House May 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 595.—House of Representatives, printing, "Making of a Congressman." Reported from House Administration May 11, 1950; Report No. 2043. House Calendar. Passed House May 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 597 (H. R. 6826).—Selective Service Extension
 Act of 1950, consideration. Reported from Rules
 May 10, 1950; Report No. 2035. House Calendar.
 Passed House May 24, 1950.
- H. Res. 598 (S. 2128).—Licenses, royalty free, consideration. Reported from Rules May 10, 1950; Report No. 2036. House Calendar. Passed House May 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 599 (S. 2440).—Military Establishment, installation, consideration. Reported from Rules May 10, 1950, Report No. 2037. House Calendar. Passed House May 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 600 (H. R. 7764).—Navy, vessels, construction, consideration. Reported from Rules May 10, 1950, Report No. 2038. House Calendar. Laid on table May 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 608.—House of Representatives, Speaker pro tempore, McCormack. Passed House May 22, 1950.
- H. Res. 609.—House of Representatives, employees, deceased, Andrews, John. Passed House May 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 613.—House of Representatives, employees, salary, increase. Passed House May 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 614.—House of Representatives, disbursing clerk, assistant to. Passed House May 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 617.—Investigations, Armed Services. Reported from Rules June 1, 1950; Report No. 2186. House Calendar. Passed House June 1, 1950.
- H. Res. 618 (S. Res. 288).—House of Representatives, Members, deceased, Lesinski. Passed House May 29, 1950.
- H. Res. 619 (H. R. 8198).—Army Organization Act of 1950, consideration. Reported from Rules May 31, 1950; Report No. 2172. House Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1950.
- H. Res. 620 (S. Res. 289).—House of Representatives, Members, deceased, Lemke. Passed House May 31, 1950.

- H. Res. 624.—Investigations, armed services, funds.
 Reported from House Administration June 29, 1950;
 Report No. 2425. House Calendar. Passed House June 29, 1950.
- H. Res. 626. House of Representatives, majority, Clerk. Passed House June 5, 1950.
- H. Res. 630.—House of Representatives, Education and Labor, chairman, Barden. Passed House June 6, 1950.
- H. Res. 635.—Investigations, campaign expenditures,
 Reported from Rules June 13, 1950; Report No. 2238.
 House Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950.
- H. Res. 637.—Investigations, Judiciary Committee, funds. Reported from House Administration June 29, 1950; Report No. 2426. House Calendar. Passed House June 29, 1950.
- H. Res. 639 (H. R. 8276).—Housing and Rent Act of 1950, consideration. Reported from Rules June 12, 1950; Report No. 2213. House Calendar. Passed House June 13, 1950.
- H. Res. 640.—House of Representatives, employees deceased, Reba Orr. Reported from House Administration June 22, 1950; Report No. 2314. Passed House June 22, 1950.
- H. Res. 642.—House of Representatives, employees deceased, Edward P. Upton. Reported from House Administration June 22, 1950; Report No. 2315. Passed House June 22, 1950.
- H. Res. 643.—Investigations, South Amboy, N. J., explosion. Reported from Rules June 29, 1950; Report No. 2398. House Calendar. Passed House July 12, 1950.
- H. Res. 647 (S. Res. 302).—Reorganization Plan No. 27, disapproving. Reported from Expenditures in the Executive Departments June 23, 1950; Report No. 2320. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950.
- H. Res. 648.—Reorganization Plan No. 24, disapproving. Reported from Expenditures in the Executive Departments June 23, 1950; Report No. 2321. Union Calendar. Failed of passage June 30, 1950.
- H. Res. 649 (S. 2269).—Aliens, enlistments in Regular Army, consideration. Reported from Rules June 13, 1950; Report No. 2239. House Calendar. Passed House June 22, 1950.
- H. Res. 650 (H. R. 8083).—Export-Import Bank. Foreign investments, consideration. Reported from Rules June 13, 1950; Report No. 2240. House Calendar. Passed House July 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 651 (H. R. 7873).—Bureau of Old Age and Survivors Insurance, Construction of buildings, consideration. Reported from Rules June 15, 1950; Report No. 2246. House Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950.
- H. Res. 652.—Investigation, South Amboy, N. J., explosion. Reported from House Administration July 19, 1950; Report No. 2603. House Calendar. Passed House July 19, 1950.
- H. Res. 654.—House of Representatives, employees deceased, Jean E. Charon. Reported from House Administration June 22, 1950; Report No. 2317. Passed House June 22, 1950.
- H. Res. 658.—House of Representatives, committee, minority, Jenison. Public Lands. Passed House June 20, 1950.

HOUSE RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- H. Res. 659.—House of Representatives, committee, majority, Mitchell. Passed House June 20, 1950.
- H. Res. 660.—House of Representatives, committee, majority, Bolling. Passed House June 20, 1950.
- H. Res. 661.—House of Representatives, committee, minority, Guill. Passed House June 21, 1950.
- H. Res. 662.—House of Representatives, employees deceased, John Andrews. Reported from House Administration June 22, 1950; Report No. 2316. Passed House June 22, 1950.
- H. Res. 666.—Taxes, excise, reduce, consideration.
 Reported from Rules June 26, 1950; Report No. 2323. House Calendar. Passed House June 27 1950.
- H. Res. 667 (H. R. 8195).—Postmaster General, curtailing certain postal services, consideration. Motion to discharge Committee on Rules, No. 31. Entered July 24, 1950. Discharge Calendar. Passed House Aug. 14, 1950.
- H. Res. 670.—House of Representatives, Disbursing Clerk, rescind. Passed House June 27, 1950.
- H. Res. 678 (S. 3336).—Puerto Rico, constitutional government, consideration. Reported from Rules June 28, 1950; Report No. 2365. House Calendar. Passed House June 29, 1950.
- H. Res. 679 (H. R. 8137).—Submerged Lands Act, consideration. Reported from Rules June 28, 1950; Report No. 2366. House Calendar.—House 222
- H. Res. 680 (S. 3550).—Fats and oils, rice and rice products, import controls, consideration. Reported from Rules June 28, 1950; Report No. 2367. House Calendar. Passed House June 29, 1950.
- H. Res. 681 (H. J. Res. 453).—United States International Trade Fair, consideration. Reported from Rules June 28, 1950; Report No. 2368. House Calendar. Passed House June 29, 1950.
- H. Res. 682 (H. R. 8594).—Armed Services, Reserve components, consideration. Reported from Rules June 28, 1950; Report No. 2369. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950.
- H. Res. 683 (H. R. 7439).—Federal employees, termination of service, consideration. Reported from Rules June 28, 1950; Report No. 2370. House Calendar. Passed House June 30, 1950.
- H. Res. 684 (S. 3527).—Federal Reserve Act, amend sec. 14 (a), consideration. Reported from Rules June 28, 1950; Report No. 2371. House Calendar. Laid on table June 29, 1950.
- H. Res. 685 (H. R. 7940).—Education, expenses of school districts, consideration of. Reported from Rules June 28, 1950; Report No. 2372. House Calendar. Passed House July 13, 1950.
- H. Res. 687.—House of Representatives, stationery allowance, additional. Reported from House Administration Aug. 23, 1950; Report No. 2983. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 690.—Investigations, campaign expenditures, funds for. Reported from House Administration July 19, 1950; Report No. 2607. House Calendar. Passed House July 19, 1950.
- H. Res. 693.—House of Representatives, doorkeeper salary increase. Passed House July 12, 1950.
- H. Res. 695.—House of Representatives, printing, water data publication. Reported from House Administration Aug. 21, 1950; Report No. 2964. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950.

- H. Res. 696 (S. 3809).—Mutual Defense Assistance
 Act of 1949, consideration. Reported from Rules
 July 17, 1950; Report No. 2573. House Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950.
- H. Res. 697 (S. 2822.)—Federal Deposit Insurance Act, insurable deposit, consideration. Reported from Rules July 17, 1950; Report No. 2574. House Calendar. Passed House July 19, 1950.
- H. Res. 702 (H. R. 6454).—Courts, judges, northern district of Illinois, consideration. Reported from Rules July 18, 1950; Report No. 2588. House Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1950.
- H. Res. 703 (H. R. 6240).—Courts, judges, Indiana, northern and southern district, consideration. Reported from Rules July 18, 1950; Report No. 2589. House Calendar. Passed House July 24, 1950.
- H. Res. 704 (H. R. 6836).—Courts, District Court of Delaware, consideration. Reported from Rules July 18, 1950; Report No. 2590. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 17, 1950.
- H. Res. 705 (H. R. 3775).—Alaska, district court judge, consideration. Reported from Rules July 18, 1950;
 Report No. 2591. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 17, 1950.
- H. Res. 706 (H. R. 5137).—Courts, district court, Texas, for eastern district, consideration. Reported from Rules July 18, 1950; Report No. 2592. House Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1950.
- H. Res. 707 (H. R. 7570).—Courts, district court, Ohio, northern district, additional judge, consideration.
 Reported from Rules July 18, 1950; Report No. 2593.
 House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 17, 1950.
- H. Res. 708 (H. R. 7009).—Courts, district court for eastern and western districts of Missouri. Reported from Rules July 18, 1950; Report No. 2594. House Calendar. Passed House July 24, 1950.
- H. Res. 709 (H. R. 6869).—Courts, district judge for western district of Pennsylvania, consideration. Reported from Rules July 18, 1950; Report No. 2595. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 17, 1950.
- H. Res. 713.—House of Representatives, minority, Swanson. Passed House July 19, 1950.
- H. Res. 714 (H. R. 8569).—Texas City, tin smelter, consideration. Reported from Rules July 19, 1950;
 Report No. 2597. House Calendar. Passed House July 25, 1950.
- H. Res. 715 (H. R. 5967).—Interstate Commerce Act, clarify status, consideration. Reported from Rules July 19, 1950; Report No. 2598. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 8, 1950.
- H. Res. 716 (H. R. 6277).—Russian Railway Service Corps., consideration. Reported from Rules July 19, 1950; Report No. 2599. House Calendar. Failed of passage Aug. 16, 1950.
- H. Res. 717 (S. 3520).—Abacá, production, consideration. Reported from Rules July 20, 1950; Report No. 2657. House Calendar. Passed House July 26, 1950.
- H. Res. 728 (H. R 9109).—Agriculture, cotton acreage, allotments. Reported from Rules July 20, 1950; Report No. 2702. House Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950.
- H. Res. 729 (H. R. 9038).—Budget, President to determine, consideration of. Reported from Rules July 20, 1950; Report No. 2703. House Calendar. Passed House July 26, 1950.

HOUSE RESOLUTIONS—Continued

No.

- H. Res. 731 House of Representatives, printing, Background Information on Korea. Reported from House Administration Sept. 22, 1950; Report No. Reported from 3134. House Calendar. Passed House Sept. 22, 1950.
- H. Res. 734.—Hipkins, Otho F., et al., case referred to Court of Claims. Reported from Judiciary July 27, 1950; Report No. 2755. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950.
- H. Res. 739. Investigation, chemical compounds and synthetics, funds for. Reported from House and synthetics, funds for. Reported from House Administration Aug. 21, 1950; Report No. 2968. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950.
- H. Res. 740 (H. R. 9176).—Defense Production Act, consideration. Reported from Rules July 31, 1950; Report No. 2763. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1950.
- H. Res. 741 (H. R. 9129).—Federal Property and Administrative Services Act of 1949, consideration. Reported from Rules July 31, 1950; Report No. 2764. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 7, 1950.
- H. Res. 742 (H. R. 8396).—Disasters, aid to States, consideration. Reported from Rules July 31, 1950; Report No. 2765. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 7, 1950.
- H. Res. 744.—House of Representatives, employees deceased. Hall, Arthur. Reported from House Administration Aug. 21, 1950; Report No. 2967. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950.
- H. Res. 747 (S. 192).—Indians, civil actions, consideration. Reported from Rules Aug. 9, 1950; Report No. 2844. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 14,
- H. Res. 748 (H. J. Res. 516).—German enemy assets consideration. Reported from Rules Aug. 9, 1950 Report No. 2845. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 14, 1950.
- H. Res. 749.—House of Representatives contempt proceedings, Emspak. See House Report No. 2847, Aug. 10, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 10, 1950.
- H. Res. 750.—House of Representatives contempt proceedings, Nelson. See House Report No. 2848, Aug 10, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 10, 1950.
- H. Res. 751.—House of Representatives contempt proceedings, Bart. See House Report No. 2849, Aug. 10, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 752.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Matles. See House Report No. 2855, Aug 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11,
- H. Res. 753.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Fitzpatrick. See House Report No. 2856, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 754.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Quinn. See House Report No. 2857, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11,
- H. Res. 755.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Panzino. See House Report No. 2858, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11,
- H. Res. 756.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Tokunaga. See House Report No. 2859, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11,

- H. Res. 757.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Fujimoto. See House Report No. 2860, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11,
- H. Res. 758.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Freeman, Dwight James. See House Report No. 2861, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- . Res. 759.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Bristow. See House Report No. 2862, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11,
- H. Res. 760.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Saiki. See House Report No. 2863, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11,
- H. Res. 761.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Reinecke. See House Report No. 2864, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 762.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Arena. See House Report No. 2865, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11,
- H. Res. 763.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Imori. See House Report No. 2866, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed Hous Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 764.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Kimoto. See House Report No. 2867, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1960.
- H. Res. 765.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Freeman, Pearl. See House Report No. 2868, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 766.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, McEuen. See House Report No. 2869, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11,
- H. Res. 767.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Ozaki. See House Report No. 2870, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11,
- H. Res. 768.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Murin. See House Report No. 2871, proceedings, Murin. See House Report No. 2871, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 769.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Hall. See House Report No. 2872, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1960.
- H. Res. 770.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Silva. See House Report No. 2873, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11,
- H. Res. 771.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Kawano. See House Report No. 2874, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11,
- H. Res. 772.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Akana. See House Report No. 2875, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11,

HOUSE RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- H. Res. 773.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Abe. See House Report No. 2876, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 774.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Arakaki. See House Report No. 2877, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 775.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Hong. See House Report No. 2878, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 776.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Ichimura. See House Report No. 2879, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950
- H. Res. 777.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Inouye. See House Report No. 2880, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 778.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Kealoha. See House Report No. 2881, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 779.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Kensinger. See House Report No. 2882, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 780.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Kaakawinui. See House Report No. 2883 Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 781.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Kalua. See House Report No. 2884 Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 782.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Marumo. See House Report No. 2885 Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 783.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Murasaki. See House Report No. 2886 Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 784.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, McElrath. See House Report No. 2887 Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 785.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Napuunoa. See House Report No. 2888 Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 786.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Ogawa, See House Report No. 2889 Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 787.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Okada. See House Report No. 2890, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 788.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Oka. See House Report No. 2891, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950

- H. Res. 789.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Rohrobough. See House Report No. 2892, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts.) Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 790.—House of Representatives, contempt Proceedings, Shimizu. See House Report No. 2893, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 791.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Takahashi. See House Report No. 2894, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 792.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Takemoto. See House Report No. 2895, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 793.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Vossbrink. See House Report No. 2896, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 794.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Yagi. See House Report No. 2897, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 795.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Lomanitz. See House Report No. 2898, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 796.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Bohm. See House Report No. 2899, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 797.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Fox. See House Report No. 2900, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 798.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Hiskey. See House Report No. 2901, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 799.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Hashmall. See House Report 2902, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 800.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Raley. See House Report No. 2903, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 801.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Tice. See House Report No. 2904, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 802.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Scherer. See House Report No. 2905, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 803.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Berman. See House Report No. 2906, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 804.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Branca. See House Report No. 2907, Aug. 11, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 11, 1950.
- H. Res. 807 (S. 3357).—Gambling devices in interstate commerce. Reported from Rules Aug. 15, 1950; Report No. 2918. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 28, 1950.

HOUSE RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- H. Res. 808 (S. 868).—Scientific, technological and engineering information. Reported from Rules Aug. 15, 1950; Report No. 2919. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 28, 1950.
- H. Res. 809 (H. R. 9141).—Agriculture, Marketing Facilities Improvement Act, consideration. Reported from Rules Aug. 15, 1950; Report No. 2920. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 22, 1950.
- H. Res. 810 (H. R. 9313).—Agriculture, Agricultural Act of 1949, consideration. Reported from Rules Aug. 15, 1950; Report No. 2921. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950.
- H. Res. 812 (S. 2317).—Schools, construction and planning, consideration. Reported from Rules Aug. 15, 1950; Report No. 2923. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 22, 1950.
- H. Res. 814 (S. 410).—Goshen Veneer Co., refer to Court of Claims. Reported from Judiciary Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2946. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950.
- H. Res. 816 (H. R. 8201).—Administrative Practitioners
 Act, consideration. Reported from Rules Aug. 17,
 1950; Report No. 2954. House Calendar_House 272
- H. Res. 817 (H. R. 8847).—Merchant marine, American flag shipping on the Great Lakes, consideration. Reported from Rules Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2955. House Calendar. Laid on table Aug. 21, 1950.
- H. Res. 818 (S. 784).—First, Second and Third Steamship Cos., consideration. Reported from Rules Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2956. House Calendar. Failed of passage Aug. 31, 1950.
- H. Res. 819 (H. R. 8850).—Agriculture, assistant secretaries for, consideration. Reported from Rules Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2957. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 820 (H. R. 8677).—Panama Canal, maintenance and operation, consideration. Reported from Rules Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2958. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 24, 1950.
- H. Res. 821 (S. 456).—District of Columbia airport, consideration. Reported from Rules Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2959. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 24, 1950.
- H. Res. 823.—House of Representatives, employees, deceased, Muldowney. Reported from House Administration Aug. 29, 1950; Report No. 3011. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 29, 1950.
- H. Res. 825 (H. R. 9526).—Appropriations, supplemental, 1951, waiving points of order. Reported from Rules Aug. 24, 1950; Report No. 2989. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950.

- H. Res. 826 (H. R. 9490).—Communist Party, registration, consideration. Reported from Rules Aug. 24, 1950; Report No. 2990. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 29, 1950.
- H. Res. 828.—Investigations, lobbying activities, funds for. Reported from House Administration Sept. 21, 1950; Report No. 3129. House Calendar. Passed House Sept. 21, 1950.
- H. Res. 830.—House of Representatives, Committees, Minority, Cotton. Passed House Aug. 29, 1950.
- H. Res. 832.—Investigations, Service men's Readjustment Act Funds. Reported from House Administration Sept. 21, 1950; Report No. 3128. House Calendar. Passed House Sept. 21, 1950
- H. Res. 833 (H. R. 9320).—Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938, amend, consideration. Reported from Rules Aug. 30, 1950; Report No. 3023. House Calendar. Laid on table Aug. 31, 1950.
- H. Res. 834.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Rumely. See House Report No. 3024 Aug. 30, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 30, 1950.
- H. Res. 835.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Patterson. See House Report No. 3025, Aug. 30, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 30, 1950.
- H. Res. 836.—House of Representatives, contempt proceedings, Kamp. See House report No. 3033, Aug. 31, 1950 (citing facts). Passed House Aug. 31, 1950.
- H. Res. 838.—House of Representatives caucus room; Sept. 5, 1950. Passed House Sept. 1, 1950.
- H. Res. 839.—House of Representatives, Speaker, protempore, Walter. Passed House Sept. 1, 1950.
- H. Res. 840 (S. Res. 341).—House of Representatives, Members, deceased, Bulwinkle. Passed House Sept. 1, 1950.
- H. Res. 842 (H. R. 8920).—Taxes, excise, reduce, send to conference. Reported from Rules Sept. 13, 1950;
 Report No. 3057. House Calendar. Passed House Sept. 14, 1950.
- H. Res. 843 (H. R. 9219).—Indians, Five Civilized Tribes, rehabilitation, consideration. Reported from Rules Sept. 13, 1950; Report No. 3058. House Calendar. Passed House Sept. 21, 1950.
- H. Res. 844 (H. R. 5506).—Palisades Dam and Reservoir project consideration. Reported from Rules Sept. 13, 1950; Report No. 3059. House Calendar. Passed House Sept. 18, 1950.
- H. Res. 845 (S. 450).—Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938; consideration. Reported from Rules Sept. 13, 1950; Report No. 3060. House Calendar. Passed House Sept. 18, 1950.
- H. Res. 846 (S. 3504).—Aircraft, transport, development, consideration. Reported from Rules Sept. 13, 1950; Report No. 3061. House Calendar. Passed House Sept. 18, 1950.

HOUSE RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- H. Res. 847 (H. R. 9400).—Communist Party, registration, send to conference. Reported from Rules Sept. 13, 1950; Report No. 3063. House Calendar. Passed House Sept. 14, 1950.
- H. Res. 853 (H. R. 9646).—Marshall, Gen. George C., consideration. Reported from Rules Sept. 15, 1950;
 Report No. 3089. House Calendar. Passed House Sept. 15, 1950.
- H. Res. 854 (H. R. 9184).—Air-mail subsidy separation, consideration. Reported from Rules Sept. 15, 1950; Report No. 3090. House Calendar. Passed House Dec. 6, 1950.
- H. Res. 858.—House of Representatives, committees, majority. Robeson, Jr. Passed House Sept. 21, 1950.
- H. Res. 859.—House of Representatives, employees deceased. Green. Reported from House Administration Sept. 21, 1950; Report No. 3126. House Calendar. Passed House Sept. 21, 1950.
- H. Res. 860.—House of Representatives, clerk authorized to pay benefits for deceased employees. Passed House Sept. 21, 1950. Proceedings vacated. Passed Passed House Sept. 22, 1950.
- H. Res. 862.—House of Representatives, printing of Rules and Manual of House of Representatives. Passed House Sept. 22, 1950.
- H. Res. 863.—House of Representatives, reports, Comptroller General, print. Passed House Sept. 22, 1950.
- H. Res. 864.—House of Representatives, clerk, subpensa. Passed House Sept. 22, 1950.
- H. Res. 866.—House of Representatives, pages, salaries. Passed House Sept. 23, 1950.
- H. Res. 868 (S. Res. 364).—House of Representatives, Members, deceased, Meyer. Passed House Nov. 27, 1950.
- H. Res. 872 (H. R. 9827).—Taxation, excess profits; consideration. Reported from Rules Dec. 1, 1950; Report No. 3141. House Calendar. Passed House Dec. 4, 1950.
- H. Res. 874 (H. R. 9780).—Aliens, citizenship, consideration. Reported from Rules Dec. 5, 1950;
 Report No. 3149. House Calendar. Passed House Dec. 7, 1950.
- H. Res. 876 (H. R. 9763).—Housing and Rent Act of 1947, consideration. Reported from Rules Dec. 6, 1950; Report No. 3150. House Calendar. Passed House Dec. 7, 1050.
- H. Res. 878 (H. R. 9853).—Yugoslavia Emergency Relief Assistance Act of 1950, consideration. Reported from Rules Dec. 8, 1950; Report No. 3181. House Calendar. Passed House Dec. 12, 1950.
- H. Res. 879.—House of Representatives, committees, majority, Carlyle. Passed House Dec. 11, 1950.

- H. Res. 880.—House of Representatives, employees, deceased, Griffin. Reported from House Administration Dec. 12, 1950; Report No. 3185. House Calendar. Passed House Dec. 12, 1950.
- H. Res. 882.—House of Representatives, committees, minority, Jackson of California. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950.
- H. Res. 884.—House of Representatives, employees, deceased, Aston. Reported from House Administration Dec. 15, 1950; Report No. 3192. House Calendar. Passed House Dec. 15, 1950.
- H. Res. 886.—Prayer, national call. Reported from Judiciary Dec. 20, 1950; Report No. 3225. House Calendar. Passed House Dec. 20, 1950.
- H. Res. 887 (H. R. 9932).—First War Powers Act 1941,
 extend, consideration. Reported from Rules Dec. 20,
 1950; Report No. 3229. House Calendar_House 299
- H. Res. 888 (S. 3945).—Federal Bureau of Investigation, powers of, consideration. Reported from Rules Dec. 20, 1950; Report No. 3230. House Calendar. Laid on table Dec. 21, 1950.
- H. Res. 890.—House of Representatives, contingent expenses of House shall be available for books, etc. Passed House Dec. 20, 1950.
- H. Res. 891.—House of Representatives, Speaker pro tempore, Mills. Passed House Dec. 22, 1950.
- H. Res. 894.—House of Representatives, adjournment to Jan. 1, 1951, to meet in Hall of the House. Passed House Dec. 28, 1950.
- H. Res. 895.—House of Representatives, President, notify, adjournment. Passed House Jan. 2, 1951.
- H. Res. 896.—House of Representatives, Speaker Rayburn, thanks of the House. Passed House Jan. 2, 1951.

SENATE BILLS

No.

- S. 4.—Civil Aeronautics Administration. Reported in Senate July 27, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 792. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Aug. 10, 1949. Reported July 24, 1950; Report No. 2707. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 27, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 1, 1950. Approved Aug. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 670.
- S. 12.—Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938, amend. Reported in Senate June 9, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 482. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Dec. 18, 1950.
- S. 15.—Public office, prevent purchase and sale of. Reported in Senate Jan. 24, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 7. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949.
- S. 17.—Indians, Pyramid Lake Reservation. Reported in Senate Aug. 22. 1949, Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 947.
- S. 26.—Babace, Jose. Reported in Senate Jan. 24, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 8. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949. Reported Mar. 2, 1949; Report No. 192. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Approved Apr. 14, 1949. Private Law No. 12.
- S. 27.—Basque aliens. Reported in Senate Jan. 24, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 9. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949. Reported Mar. 2, 1949; Report No. 193. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Approved Apr. 14, 1949. Private Law No. 13.
- S. 29.—Aliens, property loss. Reported in Senate Jan. 24, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 10. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949. Reported Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 172. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1949. Approved Mar. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 17.
- S. 30.—Prisons, property claims of persons employed. Reported in Senate Feb. 21, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 75.
 Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949.
 Referred to Judiciary Mar. 22, 1949.
 Reported May 18, 1949; Report No. 610.
 Union Calendar.
 Passed House June 6, 1949.
 Approved June 10, 1949.
 Public Law No. 93.
- S. 32.—Jurisevic, Milo, et al. Reported in Senate Jan. 24, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 11. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949. Reported Mar. 31, 1949; Report No. 356 Private Calendar. Objected to and recommitted Apr. 5, 1949.
- S. 40.—Norris, William D. Reported in Senate Mar. 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 121. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Mar. 22, 1949. Reported June 28, 1949; Report No. 921. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Vetoed Aug. 5, 1949.
- S. 41.—Reno, Nev. Reported in Senate Mar. 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 113, Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Mar. 22, 1949. Reported May 18, 1949; Report No. 595. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Vetoed July 6, 1949.
- S. 42.—Hudson, Ellen. Reported in Senate Apr. 7, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 229. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 12, 1949. Reported May 18, 1949; Report No. 596. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Approved June 15, 1949. Private Law No. 110.

- S. 44.—Fisher, Arthur O. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1035. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Mar. 14, 1950; Report No. 1759. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Approved Apr. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 408.
- S. 45.—Gold mine owners, relief of certain. Reported in Senate Feb. 22, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 79.
- S. 46.—Urcelay-Ruiz, Primitivo. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1036. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Mar. 14, 1950; Report No. 1760. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Approved Apr. 19, 1950. Private Law No. 410.
- S. 47.—Louie, Fawn S. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1037. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949.
- S. 48 (H. R. 2166).—Courts, judges, subsistence. Reported in Senate Aug. 1, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 817.
- S. 51 (S. Res. 153).—Federal employees, automobiles. Reported in Senate Aug. 1, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 816. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949. Pursuant to S. Res. 153, Senate request return Aug. 11, 1949. Returned to Senate Aug. 15, 1949.
- S. 52 (H. R. 4963).—Courts, judges, circuit and district. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 545.
- S. 55.—Eden project, Wyoming. Reported in Senate Apr. 27, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 308. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Public Lands May 9, 1949. Reported May 27, 1949; Report No. 691. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House June 20, 1949. Approved June 28, 1949. Public Law No. 132.
- S. 70 (S. Con. Res. 53).—Alaska, court rules. Reported in Senate Apr. 4, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 211.
 Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 21, 1949. Reported June 30, 1949; Report No. 959. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 6, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments July 7, 1949. Approved July 18, 1949. Public Law No. 175.
- S. 73.—Inman, Samuel M. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 902.
- S. 75.—Bridge Canyon Dam. Reported in Senate Aug.
 3, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 832.
 Passed Senate Feb. 21, 1950. Referred to Public Lands Feb. 22, 1950.
- S. 76.—Anderson, Lillian I. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949, Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 916. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Public Lands Aug. 30, 1949. Reported Oct. 11, 1949; Report No. 1403. Private Calendar. Passed House Oct. 14, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Private Law No. 338.
- S. 77.—Navy yards, employment. Reported in Senate Feb. 7, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 32. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Referred to Armed Services Feb. 9, 1949.
- S. 88 (H. Res. 441).—Bankruptcy Act, sec. 60, amend. Reported in Senate Feb. 21, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 72. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1949. Reported Aug. 22, 1949; Report No. 1293. Union Calendar. Passed House; amended, Feb. 6, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Mar. 7, 1950. Approved Mar. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 461.

Index Key and History of Bill

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 90.—Kim, Richard. Reported in Senate Jan. 24, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 12. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949. Reported Mar. 2, 1949; Report No. 194. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, Mar. 15, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Mar. 18, 1949. Approved Mar. 29, 1949. Private Law No. 11.
- S. 91.—Lynching, prevent. Reported in Senate June 6, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 462.
- S. 103.—President, Vice President, Speaker of House of Representatives, salary increase. Reported in Senate Jan. 11, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1. Passed Senate Jan. 13, 1949. Rules suspended. Passed House Jan. 17, 1949. Approved Jan. 19. 1949. Public Law No. 2.
- 110.—Education extension program. Reported in Senate Mar. 4, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 92.
- S 111.—Pape, Mrs. Pearl Shizuko. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 541. Passed Senate July 6, 1949; Referred to Judiciary July 7, 1949. Reported July 20, 1949; Report No. 1076. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Approved Aug. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 197
- S. 112.—Katyll, Alexy W. and Joanna. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1038. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949.
- S 113.—Oles, Floyd and Helen Louise. Reported in Senate Apr. 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 300. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary May 9, 1949. Reported June 23, 1949; Report No. 884. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 142.
- S. 115.—Veterans, public employment. Reported in Senate June 14, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 499. Passed Senate June 21, 1949 Referred to Post Office and Civil Service June 22 1949.
- S. 118.—Dopico, Clemente Sabin. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950, Judiciary; Report No. 1379.
 Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950.—Reported June 8, 1950; Report No. 2193. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 630
- 130 (H. R. 874).—Library, public, demonstration. Reported in Senate Jan. 24, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 6.
- 8. 135.—District of Columbia, daylight saving. Reported in Senate Feb. 8, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 40. Passed Senate Feb. 10, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia Feb. 14, 1949. Reported Mar. 9, 1949; Report No. 245. House Calendar. Passed House, amended, Mar. 28, 1949. Senate agreed to House amendments Mar. 29, 1949. Approved Mar. 31, 1949. Public Law No. 32.

- S. 139.—Chacartegui, Guilermo. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1039. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950.
- S. 146.—Jones, J. N. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 161. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 12, 1949. Reported May 18, 1949; Report No. 597. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Vetoed June 21, 1949.
- S. 147.—Hull, H. Lawrence. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 162. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 12, 1949. Reported May 18, 1949; Report No. 598. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Approved June 15, 1949. Private Law No. 113.
- S. 152 (H. R. 84).—Los Alamos, project of the U. S. Atomic Energy Commission, jurisdiction. Reported in Senate Feb. 21, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 76.
- S. 165.—Thomas, William F. Reported in Senate Mar. 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 114. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Mar. 22. 1949. Reported May 18, 1949; Report No. 599. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Approved June 16, 1949. Private Law No. 114.
- S. 166 (H. R. 1998).—Florida, Pinellas County, correct land description. Reported in Senate Apr. 5, 1949, Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 212.
- S. 170.—Interior Department, lands, transferred to. Reported in Senate Feb. 3, 1949; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 30. Passed Senate Feb. 3, 1949. Referred to Expenditures in the Executive Departments Feb. 7, 1949. Reported Feb. 24, 1949; Report No. 162. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1949. Approved Mar. 17, 1949. Public Law No. 20.
- S. 187.—Indians, New York, obligations. Reported in Senate Apr. 20, 1949. Interior and Insular Affairs, Report No. 273. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Public Lands May 9, 1949.
- S. 189.—Benolken, Mrs. Florence. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 191. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 12, 1949. Reported May 18, 1949; Report No. 600. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Approved June 17, 1949. Private Law No. 115.
- S. 191.—Waline, Louis J. Reported in Senate Mar. 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 122. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Mar. 22, 1949. Reported May 18, 1949; Report No. 601. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, June 7, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments June 8, 1949. Approved June 15, 1949. Private Law No. 111.

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 192 (H. Res. 747).—Indians, civil actions. Reported in Senate June 15, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1836. Passed Senate June 15, 1950. Referred to Public Lands June 19, 1950. Reported July 24, 1950; Report No. 2720. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 14, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 16, 1950. House agrees to a conference Aug. 23, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 31, 1950; Report No. 3040. House agrees to conference report Sept. 1, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Sept. 1, 1950. Approved Sept. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 785.
- S. 195 (H. R. 1113).—Stapleton, James A., Ruth Burk, and Mildred Ovren. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 163.
- S. 196.—Smyth, James G. Reported in Senate Feb. 21, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 73. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949
- S. 198 (H. R. 1509).—San Francisco, Calif. Reported in Senate Feb. 14, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 66.
 Passed Senate Feb. 21, 1949. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Approved Mar. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 15.
- S. 204 (S. Con. Res. 77).—Barreneche, Eugenio Maisterrena. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 542. Passed Senate July 26, 1949 Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1949. Reported Feb 13, 1950; Report No. 1621. Private Calendar Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Approved Mar. 6, 1950. Private Law No. 392.
- 206.—Chinese-treaty merchants, immigration. Reported in Senate Feb. 14, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 67.
- S. 208.—Browning, Ella L. Reported in Senate Feb. 14, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 56. Passed Senate Feb. 21, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 22, 1949. Reported Mar. 29, 1949; Report No. 334. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Approved Apr. 14, 1949. Private Law No. 14.
- S. 211.—Inland Waterways Corporation, capital stock. Reported in Senate Oct. 15, 1949, Interstate and Foreign Commerce.
- 212.—McKay, John Joseph. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 752. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Mar. 1, 1950; Report No. 1722. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, Mar. 7, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Apr. 3, 1950. Approved Apr. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 404.
- S. 213.—Armed forces, Reserves, benefits. Reported in Senate Mar. 5, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 95. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Armed Services Apr. 12, 1949. Reported May 16, 1949; Report No. 582. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Approved June 20, 1949. Public Law No. 108.
- S. 227.—Stone & Cooper Coal Co., Inc. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 164.
 Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 12, 1949. Reported Apr. 27, 1949; Report No. 484. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Approved May 13, 1949. Private Law No. 40.
- S. 229.—Eaton, E. W., Coal Co. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 726. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1635. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Approved Mar. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 390.

- S. 230.—Johnston, Mrs. Sonia Kaye. Reported in Senate June 6, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 463. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Judiciary June 22, 1949. Reported June 29, 1949; Report No. 941. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 143.
- S. 240 (H. R. 5725).—National Minerals Act of 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 26, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 958.
- S. 246.—Educational Finance Act of 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 25, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 158. Passed Senate May 5, 1949. Referred to Education and Labor May 9, 1949.
- S. 247 (H. R. 4846).—National Science Foundation Act of 1949. Reported in Senate Mar. 3, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 90. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Mar. 22, 1949. Committee discharged. Passed House, amended, Mar. 1, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Mar. 27, 1950. House agrees to a conference Mar. 28, 1950. Conference report filed Apr. 26, 1950; Report No. 1958. House agrees to conference report Apr. 27, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Apr. 27, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Apr. 28, 1950. Approved May 10, 1950. Public Law No. 507.
- S. 249 (H. R. 2032).—Labor Management Relations Act of 1947, repeal. Reported in Senate Mar. 8, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 99. Passed Senate June 30, 1949. Referred to Education and Labor July 1, 1949.
- S. 250.—Community Recreation Services Act. Reported in Senate Sept. 23, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 1105.
- S. 255.—Interstate Commerce Act, joint boards. Reported in Senate Feb. 25, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 81. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Mar. 22, 1949. Reported July 6, 1949; Report No. 970. Union Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1949. Approved July 26, 1949. Public Law No. 185.
- S. 256.—Interstate Commerce Act, amend, recommendations. Reported in Senate Feb. 25, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 82. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Mar. 22, 1949. Reported July 6, 1949; Report No. 971. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 18, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments July 21, 1949. Approved Aug. 2, 1949. Public Law No. 197.
- S. 257.—Interstate Commerce Act, limitations for recovery on undercharges and overcharges. Reported in Senate Feb. 25, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 83. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Apr. 12, 1949. Reported June 8, 1949; Report No. 766. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. Approved June 29, 1949 Public Law No. 138.
- S. 259.—Courts, Kansas, discontinue divisions. Reported in Senate May 2, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 318. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary May 9, 1949. Reported Aug. 10, 1949; Report No. 1243. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 15, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 19, 1949. Approved Aug. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 270.

No.

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 266.—Veterans pensions, lump-sum payments. Reported in Senate May 6, 1949; Finance; Report No. 337. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Referred to Veterans' Affairs May 24, 1949. Reported July 7, 1949; Report No. 993. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 18, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments July 20, 1949. Approved Aug. 1, 1949. Public Law No. 194. 1949. Public Law No. 194.
- S. 270.—Dam, Culbertson, changed to "Trenton Dam." Reported in Senate Apr. 5, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 214. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Public Lands Apr. 12, 1949. Reported May 4, 1949; Report No. 506. Private Calendar. Passed House May 5, 1949. Approved May 12, 1949. Public Law No. 61.
- S. 271.—Georgia, district judges. Reported in Senate Feb. 14, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 68. Passed Senate Feb. 21, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 22, 1949. Reported Mar. 17, 1949; Report No. 268. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 21, 1940. Approved Mar. 29, 1949. Public Law No. 27.
- S. 272.—Agriculture, foreign workers. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1474.
- S. 274.—Aramescu, Constantin E. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1312. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 18, 1950; Report No. 2105. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Approved June 14, 1950. Private Law No. 487.
- S. 275.—Jones, Arthur C. Reported in Senate May 2, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 320. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary May 9, 1949. Reported June 23, 1949; Report No. 885. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Vetoed Aug. 5. 1949.
- S. 276.—Fort Sumner irrigation project, New Mexico. Reported in Senate Apr. 25, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 286. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Referred to Public Lands May 24, 1949. Reported June 14, 1949; Report No. 798. Union Calendar. Passed House July 13, 1949. Approved July 29, 1949. Public Law No. 192.
- 8. 277.—Intelligence, codes and ciphers, prevent revelation. Reported in Senate Mar. 11, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 111. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 12, 1949. Reported Apr. 6, 1950; Report No. 1895. House Calendar. Passed House May 1, 1950. Approved May 13, 1950. Public Lew No. 512 May 13, 1950. Public Law No. 513.
- S. 278.—Navy, Reserve officers, retroactive payments. Reported in Senate Jan. 27, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 21. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Referred to Armed Service Feb. 9, 1949. Reported Mar. 15, 1949: Report No. 265. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Apr. 4, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Apr. 5, 1949. Approved Apr. 14, 1949. Public Law No. 41.
- S. 279.—McDermott, Lt. John T. Reported in Senate Jan. 27, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 22 Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Referred to Armed Services Feb. 9, 1949. Reported Feb. 16, 1949, Report No. 127. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Approved Mar. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 1 Law No. 1.

60238—81—House Business Cal——16

- S. 289.—Bouianovsky, Tania Ipolo and Lana. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2004. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950.
- 290.—Franzia, Maria. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1380. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950.
- S. 292 (H. R. 1357).—St. Croix Island, National Monument. Reported in Senate Apr. 20, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 274. Passed Senate May 6, 1949.
- 294.—Abaya, Hernando J. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2186. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1950. Reported Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2936. Private Calendar. Recommitted Sept. 1, 1950.
- S. 296.—Fischer, Daniel George and Ladislas (Vasile),
 Taub. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949, Judiciary;
 Report No. 753. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949.
- S. 297.—Di Costanzo, Ruggiero. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2005. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3155. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 1079.
- 298.—Rowland, John. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1288. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2609. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 711.
- 301.—Bernstein, Joseph. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2640.
- 304.—Laifer, Solomon Henri. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1381. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950.
- 305.—Laffitte, Julio. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2006. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 9, 1950; Report No. 2835. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Vetoed Aug. 29, 1950.
- 307 (H. R. 773).—Axer, Engevert. Reported in Senate Jan. 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 15. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Passed House Mar. 1, 1949. Approved Mar. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 2.
- 309.—Budwee, Gabe. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 754. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Feb. 13, 1950; Report No. 1622. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1940. Approved Mar. 1, 1950. Private Law No. 383.
- S. 314 (H. R. 1242).—Robinson Remount Station, transfer of land. Reported in Senate Mar. 8, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 98. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Passed House June 6, 1949. Approved June 13, 1949. Public Law No. 100.
- 315.—Lui, Dr. Chung Kwai. Reported in Senate Jan. 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 16. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949. Reported Mar. 2, 1949; Report No. 195. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Approved Mar. 19, 1949. Private Law No. 3.

SENATE BILLS-Continued

No.

- S. 317.—Kofler, Margita. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 543. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary July 7, 1949, Reported July 20, 1949; Report No. 1077. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Approved Aug. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 198.
- S. 321.—Lyles, Lloyd D. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1040. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1636. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Approved Mar. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 391.
- 322.—Westway, Mrs. Gertrude. Reported in Senate Apr. 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 301. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary May 9, 1949. Reported June 23, 1949; Report No. 886. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 162.
- S. 326.—War Claims Act of 1948, amend. Reported in Senate Mar. 21, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 131. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Apr. 12, 1949. Reported May 3, 1949; Report No. 496. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, May 16, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments May 18, 1949. Approved May 27, 1949; Public Law No. 75.
- S. 330.—Herrmann, George Gabriel, et al. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 546. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary July 7, 1949. Reported June 8, 1950; Report No. 2194. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 631.
- S. 331.—Kahan, Ghetel Polak, et al. Reported in Senate Jan. 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 17. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949. Reported Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1216. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 16, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 19, 1949. Approved Aug. 31, 1949. Private Law No. 247.
- S. 333 (H. R. 1370).—District of Columbia, Municipal Court judges. Reported in Senate Oct. 6, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 1132.
- S. 335.—Yeadon, Claris J. Reported in Senate Jan. 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 18. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949. Reported Mar. 2, 1949; Report No. 196. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Approved Mar. 21, 1949. Private Law No. 4.
- S. 353.—Santa Fe National Forest, Aspen Basin Road. Reported in Senate May 4, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 324. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Public Lands May 9, 1949. Reported May 31, 1949; Report No. 712. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Approved June 10, 1949. Public Law No. 94.
- S. 356.—Geiger, Hugo. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1376. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 18, 1950; Report No. 2106. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Approved June 15, 1950. Private law No. 494.

- S. 372.—Americus, Ga., Veterans' Administration, provide hospital. Reported in Senate Jan. 31, 1949; Finance; Report No. 29. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Referred to Veterans' Affairs Feb. 9, 1949.
- S. 377.—Jenkins, Earnest J. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 521. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary July 7, 1949. Reported Aug. 17, 1949; Report No. 1270. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, Oct. 4, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Oct. 4, 1949. Vetoed Oct. 18, 1949. Referred to Committee on the Judiciary Oct. 18, 1949.
- S. 381.—Hong, Low Way. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1382. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported June 30, 1950; Report No. 2435. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Approved July 18, 1950. Private Law No. 645;
- S. 382.—Wing, Wong Suey. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1787. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 19, 1950. Reported July 12, 1950; Report No. 2497. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Approved July 27, 1950. Private Law No. 667.
- S. 384.—Temple Methodist Church. Reported in Senate Aug. 5, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 842.
- S. 392.—Pickett, Thomas A. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 192. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Public Lands Apr. 12, 1949. Reported May 4, 1949; Report No. 507. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Approved May 24, 1949. Private Law No. 68.
- S. 395.—Singer, Dorothea. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1383. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950.
- S. 404.—Jackson, Emma L. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1384. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 25, 1950; Report No. 2134. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 495.
- 408.—Farquer, Barbara O'Brien. Reported in Senate Apr. 7, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 230. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary; Apr. 12, 1949. Reported May 18, 1949; Report No. 602. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Approved June 15, 1949. Private Law No. 112.
- S. 410.—Goshen Veneer Co. Reported in Senate July 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2102. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1950.
- S. 441.—Measurements, electrical and photometric. Reported in Senate Apr. 29, 1949, Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 311; Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce May 9, 1949. Reported June 27, 1950; Report No. 2350. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 10, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments July 13, 1950. Approved July 21, 1950. Public Law No. 617.

Index Key and History of Bill

Index Key and History of Bill

SENATE BILLS—Continued

- S. 442.—Quarantine, animal and plant. Reported in Senate July 27, 1949, Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 793. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Aug. 10, 1949. Reported July 24, 1950; Report No. 2708. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 664.
- S. 443.—National Bureau of Standards radio laboratory. Reported in Senate July 26, 1949, Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 787. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Oct. 11, 1949; Report No. 1408. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 366.
- S. 447 (H. R. 3940).—Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938, explosives. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949, Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 511, Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce June 22, 1949. Committee discharged. Passed House amended, July 18, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments July 20, 1949. Approved July 26, 1949. Public Law No. 186
- S. 450 (H. Res. 845).—Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938. Reported in Senate July 28, 1949, Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 803. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Sept. 5, 1950; Report No. 3047. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Sept. 18, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Sept. 22, 1950. Approved Sept. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 858.
- 451.—Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938, penalty. Reported in Senate Apr. 12, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1480. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Apr. 20, 1950.
- S. 456 (H. Res. 821).—District of Columbia, airport. Reported in Senate Feb. 10, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1270. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Apr. 20, 1950. Reported Aug. 7, 1950; Report No. 2809. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 25, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 28, 1950. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 762.
- S. 458.—Handicapped citizens. Reported in Senate June 2, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 440.
- S. 459.—Ruhtenberg, Cornelis (Cornelis) Ruhtenberg Helmsing. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1954. Passed Senate July 26, 1950.—Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2784. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 24, 1950. Private Law No. 845.
- 8. 460.—Veterans' Affairs, Helena, Mont., lands conveyed. Reported in Senate Jan. 31, 1949; Finance; Report No. 26. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Referred to Veterans' Affairs Feb. 9, 1949. Reported May 5, 1949; Report No. 512. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949. Approved May 23, 1949. Public Law No. 68.

- S. 461.—National service life insurance, clarify. Reported in Senate Feb. 10, 1949; Finance; Report No. 50.
 Passed Senate Feb. 21, 1949.
 Referred to Veterans' Affairs Feb. 22, 1949.
 Reported May 5, 1949; Report No. 513.
 Union Calendar.
 Passed House May 16, 1949.
 Approved May 23, 1949.
 Public Law No. 69.
- S. 469.—Glesner, Catherine A. Reported in Senate Jan. 30, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1247. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20. 1950. Reported May 3, 1950; Report No. 1977, Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Approved May 29, 1950. Private Law No. 477.
- S. 471.—Findley, Lloyd Gordon. Reported in Senate June 2, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 449. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Judiciary June 22, 1949. Reported Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1694. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Approved Mar. 16, 1950. Private Law No. 396.
- S. 472.—Morgan, Osmore H. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 783. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949.
- S. 477.—De Coteau, Winfred. Reported in Senate Aug. 26, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 959. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Public Lands Aug. 30, 1949.
- S. 478.—Piowaty, Carl, and W. J. Piowaty. Reported in Senate May 17, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 394.
- S. 481.—Hartman, C. J. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 903. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 30, 1949. Reported Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1637. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Approved Mar. 2, 1950. Private Law No. 386.
- S. 485.—Angel, Joyce Violet. Reported in Senate Jan. 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 19. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 9, 1949. Reported Jan. 31, 1950; Report No. 1552. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, Feb. 7, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Feb. 9, 1950. Approved Feb. 18, 1950. Private Law No. 379.
- S. 486.—Lee, Song Kwan (Paul Molina). Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 854. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 30, 1949.
- S. 489.—Florida Keys Aqueduct Commission. Reported in Senate Sept. 19, 1949. Armed Services Report No. 1088. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Armed Services Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Oct. 13, 1949; Report No. 1424. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 14, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 379.
- S. 490.—Miller, Frank. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2007.

No. Index Key and History of Bill

No.

Index Key and History of Bill

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 492 (H. R. 1432).—Stamps, commemorative, Alexandria, Va. Reported in Senate Jan. 31, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 28. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Passed House Feb. 21, 1949. Approved Feb. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 9.
- S. 493 (H. R. 3105).—Virgin Islands. Vocational Education Act of 1946. Reported in Senate Apr. 5, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 213. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Education and Labor Apr. 12, 1949. Committee discharged. Passed House, amended, Mar. 9, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Mar. 10, 1950. Approved Mar. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 462.
- S. 498 (H. R. 1689).—Government agencies, heads and assistant heads, salary increase. Reported in Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 130.
- S. 501.—Sugar Act of 1948, quotas. Reported in Senate Oct. 6, 1949; Finance; Report No. 1128. Passed Senate Feb. 10, 1950. Referred to Agriculture Feb. 13, 1950
- S. 503.—Manasse, Sally. Reported in Senate Mar. 6, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1322. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2658. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 771.
- S. 507.—Malone, Mrs. Lorraine. Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 574. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary July 7, 1949. Reported Feb. 21, 1950; Report No. 1671. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, Mar. 7, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Mar. 31, 1950. Approved Apr. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 405.
- S. 509.—Davis, Chester A., warrant officer. Reported in Senate June 16, 1949, Armed Services; Report No. 507. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Armed Services June 22, 1949. Reported Oct. 4, 1949; Report No. 1371. Private Calendar. Passed House Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 27, 1949. Private Law No. 351.
- S. 520.—Glenn, Leo Farwell. Reported in Senate June 24, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 568. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Public Lands July 7, 1949. Reported Aug. 5, 1949; Report No. 1202. Private Calendar. Passed House amended Aug. 16, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 17, 1949. Approved Aug. 24, 1949. Private Law No. 241.
- S. 522.—Local Public Health Units Act of 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 925. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Aug. 30, 1949.

- S. 525 (H. R. 1771).—Public works, loans for. Reported in Senate June 7, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 470.
- S. 526 (H. R. 2361).—Reorganization Act of 1949. Reported in Senate Apr. 7, 1949; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 232.
- S. 528 (H. R. 834).—Contract Settlement Act of 1944, fair compensation. Reported in Senate Apr. 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 259.
- S. 541.—Postal service, air mail clerks. Reported in Senate Aug. 2, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 2237. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950.
 Referred to Post Office and Civil Service Aug. 10, 1950.
- S. 547 (H. R. 1660).—Prices, stabilization of, amend. Reported in Senate Jan. 27, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 23. Passed Senate Jan. 31, 1949. Passed House Feb. 2, 1949. Approved Feb. 9, 1949. Public Law 6.
- S. 548 (H. R. 1661).—Export Control Act of 1949. Reported in Senate Feb. 4, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 31. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Passed House, amended, Feb. 17, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Feb. 21, 1949. Approved Feb. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 11.
- S. 555.—Nakamura, Eiko. Reported in Senate July 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 624. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1949. Reported Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1217. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Approved Aug. 24, 1949. Private Law No. 239.
- S. 557.—McCormick Engineering Co. and John E. Price. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 755. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949. Reported June 29, 1950; Report No. 2375. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Approved July 22, 1950. Private Law No. 661.
- S. 560.—Engelbert, Wilhelm. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2427. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Dec. 18, 1950.
- S. 563.—P. S. Cook Co. Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 589. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary July 7, 1949. Reported Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1593. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Approved Mar. 2, 1950. Private Law No. 387.
- S. 566.—Hawaii, salary of judges. Reported in Senate Mar. 21, 1949. Judiciary; Report No. 132. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 12, 1949.

No. Index Key

Index Key and History of Bill

No.

Index Key and History of Bill

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 570.—Wierda, Donald Francis. Reported in Senate sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1041. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Jan. 19, 1950; Report No. 1495. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Approved Feb. 13, 1950. Private Law No. 358.
- S. 576 (H. R. 1753).—Indians, lands, sale. Reported in Senate Apr. 7, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 238. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Passed House, amended, Mar. 6, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Mar. 7, 1950. Approved Mar. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 457.
- S. 583.—Straneri, Archangelo. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1385. Passed Senate Aug. 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 9, 1950
- S. 584 (H. R. 1975).—Raff, Rudolf A. V. Reported in Senate May 2, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 321. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary May 9, 1949. Committee discharged. Passed House, amended, June 7, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments July 20, 1949. Approved Aug. 1, 1949. Private Law No. 180.
- S. 586.—Fagen, C. Brinton. Reported in Senate July 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 625. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1949.
- S. 587.—Cuprys, Sister Stefania. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1437. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported June 30, 1950; Report No. 2436. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Approved July 19, 1950. Private Law No. 647.
- S. 592.—Anderson, Edwin B. Reported in Senate Feb. 14, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 57. Passed Senate Feb. 21, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 22, 1949. Reported Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 191. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Approved Mar. 25, 1949. Private Law No. 9.
- 593 (H. R. 2049).—Post office, employees, relief of certain. Reported in Senate Feb. 14, 1949: Judiciary; Report No. 58. Passed Senate Feb. 21, 1949. Passed House Mar. 7, 1949. Approved Mar. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 18.
- 594.—Molarin, John R. Reported in Senate Feb. 14, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 59. Passed Senate Feb. 21, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 22, 1949. Reported Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 190. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Approved Mar. 22, 1949. Private Law No. 5.

- S. 595 (H. R. 4703).—United States internal security, Reported in Senate May 27, 1949, Judiciary; Report No. 427.
- 609.—Leong, Mrs. Bertie Grace Chen. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 721.
 Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Mar. 14, 1950; Report No. 1761. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950. Approved Mar. 31, 1950. Private Law No. 403
- S. 612 (H. R. 4392).—Switzerland, payment for war damages. Reported in Senate Feb. 21, 1949; Foreign Relations; Report No. 77.
- S. 614 (H. R. 5903).—Hospital Survey and Construction Act, extend. Reported in Senate July 26, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 790. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Aug. 10, 1949. Committee discharged. Passed House, amended, Oct. 3, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Oct. 12, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 380.
- S. 615.—Greenwood, James. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1438. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950.
- S. 619.—Spicer Ice and Coal Co. Reported in Senate June 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1916. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950.
- S. 621.—Fenton, Horace J. Reported in Senate Aug. 31, 1949, Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 969. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Armed Services Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Apr. 4, 1950: Report No. 1876. Private Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1950. Approved May 10, 1950. Private Law No. 458.
- S. 622.—Johnson, Isaiah. Reported in Senate June 6, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 451. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Judiciary June 22, 1949. Reported Aug. 3, 1949; Report No. 1171. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Approved Aug. 24, 1949, Private Law No. 242.

SENATE BILLS-Continued

No.

- S. 623.—Krinopolis, George. Reported in Senate Apr. 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 287. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary May 9, 1949. Reported June 23, 1949; Report No. 887. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Approved July 19, 1949. Private Law No. 172.
- S. 624.—Bennink, Herman A. Reported in Senate Feb. 14, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 60. Passed Senate Feb. 21, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 22, 1949.
- S. 627.—Moore, Leon. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 722. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Aug. 19, 1949; Report No. 1283. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 24, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Oct. 6, 1949. Approved Oct. 19, 1949. Private Law No. 337.
- S. 629.—Property, lost, abandoned or unclaimed. Reported in Senate Feb. 7, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 33. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Referred to Armed Services Feb. 9, 1949. Reported Mar. 15, 1949. Report No. 266. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Apr. 4, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Apr. 5, 1949. Approved Apr. 14, 1949. Public Law No. 39.
- 8. 630.—Navy, Supply Corps, age limit. Reported in Senate Feb. 7, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 34. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Referred to Armed Services Feb. 9, 1949. Reported Feb. 16, 1949; Report No. 128. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1949. Approved Mar. 12, 1949. Public Law No. 16.
- 632.—Navy, gifts and decorations. Reported in Senate Feb. 7, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 35; Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Referred to Armed Services Feb. 9, 1949. Reported Feb. 16, 1949; Report No. 130. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Approved Mar. 24, 1949. Private Law No. 8.
- S. 633.—Gattegno, Rachel D. Reported in Senate Feb. 14, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 61. Passed Senate Feb. 21, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 22, 1949. Reported Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 189. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Approved Mar. 22, 1949. Private Law No. 6.
- S. 634.—Army, damages, payment. Reported in Senate Feb. 14, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 62. Passed Senate Feb. 21, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 22, 1949. Reported Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 188. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 15, 1949. Approved Mar. 23, 1949. Private Law No. 7.
- S. 635 (H. R. 1953).—Witnesses in United States courts and before United States commissioners. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949, Judiciary; Report No. 187. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Passed House May 2, 1949, Approved May 10, 1949. Public Law No. 59.

- S. 638.—Courts, Court of Claims, Customs and Patent Appeals. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1568. Passed Senate Aug. 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 9, 1950.
- S. 646.—American Legion, badge. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 194. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949.—Referred to Judiciary Apr. 12, 1949. Reported June 7, 1949; Report No. 749.
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949 Approved June 27, 1949. Private Law No. 121.
- S. 647.—American Legion Auxiliary, badge. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 195. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 12, 1949. Reported June 7, 1949; Report No. 750. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Approved June 27, 1949. Private Law No. 122.
- S. 648.—Veterans' organizations, insignia. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1664.
 Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported July 12, 1950; Report No. 2519. House Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Public Law No. 661.
- S. 652 (H. R. 2709).—Aoki, Sadae. Reported in Senate June 6, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 464.
- S. 653 (H. R. 3190) (H. R. 5856).—Fair Labor Standards Act of 1938, minimum wage and child labor. Reported in Senate July 8, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 640.
- S. 660.—Federal employees, reduction. Reported in Senate July 15, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 691.
- 8. 664.—Matsuo, Kihei. Reported in Senate Feb. 14, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 63. Passed Senate Feb. 21, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 22, 1949.
- S. 665.—Scott, Margaret D. and Lydia. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2210.
 Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1950. Reported Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2937. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950. Approved Sept. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 954.
- S. 672.—Veterans, educational benefits. Reported in Senate July 22, 1949. Labor and Public Welfare, Report No. 743. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Veterans' Affairs Aug. 10, 1949.
- S. 673.—Naval Reserve, pay and allowances. Reported in Senate Feb. 7, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 36. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Referred to Armed Services Feb. 9, 1949. Reported Feb. 16, 1949; Report No. 129. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Mar. 7, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Mar. 8, 1949. Approved Mar. 17, 1949. Public Law 21.

No.

SENATE BILLS—Continued

- S. 676.—Sons of the American Legion, badge. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 196. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 12, 1949. Reported June 7, 1949; Report No. 751. Private Calendar. Passed House June 21, 1949. Approved June 27, 1949. Private Law No. 123.
- S. 683.—Veterans' Administration, overpayments. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 165. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 12, 1949. Reported May 5, 1949; Report No. 520. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Approved May 24, 1949. Private Law No. 67.
- S. 689 (H. R. 87).—Postal Service, Military Service. Reported in Senate June 7, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 471. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949.
- S. 690.—Yuma auxiliary project, Arizona, water on, furnished. Reported in Senate Apr. 8, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 241. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Public Lands Apr. 12, 1949. Reported May 11, 1949; Report No. 568. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Approved June 13, 1949. Public Law No. 102.
- S. 706.—Women, equal pay for equal work. Reported in Senate Aug. 9, 1950; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 2263.
- S. 713 (H. R. 2626).—General Accounting Office, building, increase limit of cost. Reported in Senate Feb. 7, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 37. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Referred to Public Works Feb. 9, 1949. Rules suspended. Passed House Feb. 21, 1949. Approved Feb. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 10.
- S. 714 (H. R. 3662) (S. Con. Res. 46).—Federal public buildings, construction and operation. Reported in Senate Feb. 28, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 87. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Referred to Public Works Mar. 22, 1949. Passed House, amended, May 23, 1949. Senate asks for a conference May 26, 1949. House agrees to a conference May 27, 1949. Conference report filed June 2, 1949; Report No. 724. House agrees to conference report June 6, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report June 6, 1949. Approved June 16. 1949. Public Law No. 105.
- 715.—Tobacco, price supports. Reported in Senate May 5, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 332. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Agriculture May 9, 1949. Reported May 23, 1949; Report No. 656. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Approved June 10, 1949. Public Law No. 95.
- S. 716.—Peters, George. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949. Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 193. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Public Lands Apr. 12, 1949. Reported May 4, 1949; Report No. 508. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Approved May 25, 1949. Private Law No. 70.
- S. 729.—Trading With the Enemy Act, extend time for claims. Reported in Senate Apr. 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 242. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949; Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Apr. 12, 1949.

- S. 732.—Crop, quotas. Reported in Senate May 5, 1949. Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 331. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Agriculture May 9, 1949.
- S. 734.—Crime, counsel for impoverished defendants. Reported in Senate Mar. 29, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 197
- S. 735.—Connell, Leslie A. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2589. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Dec. 18, 1950.
- S. 736.—Puget Sound Bridge and Dredging Co. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1042. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Jan. 31, 1950; Report No. 1559. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Approved Feb. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 360.
- S. 738.—Hochwalt, Earl B. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 877. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 30, 1949. Reported Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1695. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, Mar. 7, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Mar. 31, 1950. Approved Apr. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 406.
- S. 742.—Sorensen, Robert Johanna. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2380. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950.
- S. 743.—Sorensen, Lars Daniel. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2381. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950.
- S. 745.—Veterans' Administration, Albert A. Sprague, Veterans Memorial Hospital. Reported in Senate Feb. 10, 1949; Finance; Report No. 51. Passed Senate Feb. 21, 1949. Referred to Veterans' Affairs Feb. 22, 1949.
- S. 748.—Bishop, Charles L. Reported in Senate Feb. 14, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 64. Passed Senate Feb. 21, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 22, 1949. Reported Mar. 29, 1949; Report No. 335. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 5, 1949. Approved Apr. 14, 1949. Private Law No. 15.
- S. 749.—Gibler, Ferd H. Reported in Senate Mar. 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 115. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Mar. 22, 1949. Reported Apr. 26, 1949; Report No. 460. Private Calendar. Objected to and recommitted May 17, 1949. Included in H. R. 7468. Passed House June 6, 1950. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 496.
- S. 752.—Albrecht, E. J., Co. Reported in Senate Aug. 2, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2229. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3157. Private Calendar______
- S. 753.—Cometti, Sister Antoinette, et al. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1043. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Jan. 31, 1950; Report No. 1553. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Approved Feb. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 363.

SENATE BILLS-Continued

No.

- 755.—Bridge, Shawneetown, Ill., extend time. Reported in Senate Apr. 1, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 205. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Public Works Apr. 12, 1949. Reported July 18, 1949; Report No. 1070. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Approved Aug. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 217.
- 8. 764.—Forest Lumber Co. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1386. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 29, 1950; Report No. 2142. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Vetoed June 21, 1950.
- 765.—Algoma Lumber Co. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1387. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 29, 1950; Report No. 2143. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Vetoed June 21, 1950.
- 8. 766.—Lamm Lumber Co. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1388. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 29, 1950; Report No. 2144. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Vetoed June 21, 1950.
- 8. 771.—Civil Service, water routes, mail. Reported in Senate June 9, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 479. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service June 22, 1949.
- S. 777.—Lynch and son, Calvin D., et al. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 699.
 Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Jan. 31, 1950; Report No. 1560. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950.—Approved Feb. 15, 1950. Private Law No. 376.
- S. 779.—Navy, claims, prevent for back pay and allowances. Reported in Senate Mar. 4, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 93. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Referred to Armed Services Mar. 22, 1949. Reported May 18, 1949; Report No. 626. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Approved June 13, 1949. Public Law No. 104.
- S. 780.—Armed services; officers who have failed in advancement (Rawlings, E. W.). Reported in Senate June 23, 1949, Armed Services; Report No. 562. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Armed Services July 7, 1949. Reported Aug. 29, 1950; Report No. 3012. Union Calendar.....Union 1042
- 782.—Meany, William S. Reported in Senate Feb.
 21, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 74. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Mar. 22, 1949.
 Reported May 18, 1949; Report No. 603. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Approved June 13, 1949. Private Law No. 97.

- S. 784 (H. Res. 818).—First, Second, and Third National Steamship Companies. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 548. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary July 7, 1949. Reported May 25, 1950; Report No. 2135. Aug. 22, 1950, Supplemental Report, Pt. II. Private Calendar. Objected to and recommitted June 6, 1950.
- S. 787.—Kotsakis (Vasilios) William. Reported in Senate July 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 626.
 Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1949. Reported Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1218. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Approved Aug. 24, 1949. Private Law No. 240.
- S. 790 (H. R. 2325).—Colorado River Basin, compact. Reported in Senate Feb. 7, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 39. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Referred to Public Lands Mar. 22, 1949. Committee discharged. Passed House Mar. 23, 1949 Approved Apr. 6, 1949. Public Law No. 37.
- S. 794 (S. Con. Res. 93).—United States Appraisers Building. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 756. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Apr. 4, 1950; Report No. 1866. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, May 2, 1950 Senate agrees to House amendments May 19, 1950. Vetoed June 16, 1950.
- S. 796.—Air Force, general. Reported in Senate Mar. 31, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 201. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Armed Services Apr. 12, 1949. Reported Apr. 13, 1949; Report No. 436. Union Calendar. Passed House May 2, 1949. Approved May 7, 1949. Public Law No. 58.
- S. 803.—National Guard Armory. Reported in Senate June 7, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 473. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Banking and Currency June 22, 1949. Reported July 20, 1949; Report No. 1092. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Approved Aug. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 218.
- S. 805 (H. R. 2678).—Wyoming, mineral lease. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 674.
- S. 806.—Sacajawea, monument. Reported in Senate Aug. 3, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 833.
- S. 811.—Veterans' Administration, pension and compensation. Reported in Senate May 5, 1949; Finance; Report No. 336. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Veterans' Affairs, May 9, 1949. Reported July 7, 1949; Report No. 994. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 18, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments July 20, 1949. Approved Aug. 1, 1949. Public Law No. 195.

SENATE BILLS—Continued

- S. 812 (H. R. 2872).—Coconino National Forest, Oak Creek Canyon. Reported in Senate May 4, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 325. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Public Lands May 9, 1949. Committee discharged. Passed House May 16, 1949. Approved May 24, 1949. Public Law No. 70.
- S. 814.—Tinnell, Mrs. Emma Spotted Eagle and Andrew Spotted Eagle. Reported in Senate Aug. 4, 1950, Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2244. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Public Lands Aug. 10, 1950.
- S. 815.—Bull, Mrs. Avena M. Chips-White. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1947. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Public Lands July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 2, 1950; Report No. 2773. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 15, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 16, 1950. Vetoed Sept. 1, 1950.
- S. 816.—Dog, Mrs. Anna Richard. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1948. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Public Lands July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 2, 1950; Report No. 2774. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 15, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 16, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 846.
- S. 819.—Weiner, Herman L. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1569. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported Aug. 8, 1950; Report No. 2814. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 869.
- S. 827.—Boudinot, Frank J. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2136. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Public Lands July 27. 1950.
- S. 829 (H. R. 2402).—War Assets Administration, continue. Reported in Senate Feb. 10, 1949; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 52
- S. 835—Burton, James Madison. Reported in Senate Apr. 20, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 275. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Public Lands May 9, 1949. Reported May 18, 1949; Report No. 613. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Approved June 14, 1949. Private Law No. 100.
- S. 836.—Scott, Clarence M. Reported in Senate Apr. 20, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 276. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Public Lands May 9, 1949. Reported May 18, 1949; Report No. 614. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Approved June 14, 1949. Private Law No. 101.
- S. 837.—Bassett, Irene Scott. Reported in Senate Apr. 20, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 280. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Public Lands May 9, 1949. Reported May 18, 1949; Report No. 615. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Approved June 14, 1949. Private Law No. 102.
- S. 841.—Marchisio, Michele Bartolomeo. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1788.
 Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 19, 1950. Reported July 12, 1950; Report No. 2498. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Approved July 27, 1950. Private Law No. 668

- S. 843.—Price, S. M. Reported in Senate July 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 627. Passed Senate Aug. 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 9, 1950.
- S. 846.—Roumanis, Satirios Christos. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1570. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950.
- S. 848.—Sarrate, Lorenzo Buira. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1571. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported June 30, 1950; Report No. 2437. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Approved July 19, 1950. Private Law No. 648.
- S. 849.—Army, nurses. Reported in Senate Oct. 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1200.
- S. 850 (H. R. 3497).—Benderach, Vaso B. Reported in Senate Mar. 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 116.
 Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Mar. 22, 1949. Passed House May 2, 1949. Approved May 10, 1949. Private Law No. 38.
- S. 851 (H. R. 3615).—Alaska, housing. Reported in Senate Mar. 18, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 129. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Passed House Apr. 12, 1949. Approved Apr. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 52.
- S. 855.—Alaska Public Works Act. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 749.
 Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Public Lands Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Aug. 11, 1949;
 Report No. 1254. Union Calendar. Rules suspended.
 Passed House Aug. 15, 1949. Approved Aug. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 264.
- S. 858.—Pruitt, Mrs. Sanford. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1690. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 8, 1950; Report No. 2815 Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950. Approved September 8, 1950. Private Law No. 945
- S. 861.—Hahn, Chen-Kya. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950, Judiciary; Report No. 1389. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950.
- S. 862 (H. R. 5228).—San Francisco, lands conveyed; Reported in Senate June 23, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 560.
- S. 863 (H. R. 5289).—San Francisco, lands conveyed. Reported in Senate June 23, 1949, Armed Services; Report No. 561. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Passed House July 14, 1949. Approved July 21, 1949. Public Law No. 181.
- S. 866.—Mueller, Mrs. Marie Y. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1044. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1816. Private Calendar. Objected to and recommitted May 2, 1950.
- S. 868 (H. Res. 808).—Scientific, technological and engineering information. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 675. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Aug. 10, 1949. Reported June 28, 1950; Report No. 2356. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 28, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 31, 1950. Approved Sept. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 776.

SENATE BILLS—Continued

- S. 874.—Friedrych, Elza. Reported in Senate Aug. 1, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 818. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949.
- S. 878 (H. R. 4295).—Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1930, annuitants benefits. Reported in Senate May 2, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 316.
- S. 883.—District of Columbia weapons, distribution. Reported in Senate Aug. 3, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 2241. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to District of Columbia Aug. 10, 1950.
- S. 885.—District of Columbia, weeds. Reported in Senate May 12, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 370. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia May 24, 1949.
- S. 891.—Jack, Ronald Clive. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1390.
- S. 897.—Tickner, William Henry. Reported in Senate June 6, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 465. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Judiciary June 22, 1949. Reported July 13, 1949; Report No. 1031. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Approved July 27, 1949. Private Law No. 177.
- S. 900 (H. R. 2682).—Commodity Credit Corporation Act, amend. Reported in Senate Mar. 16, 1949. Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 125. Passed Senate Apr. 25, 1949. Passed House, amended, May 11, 1949. Senate asks for a conference May 16, 1949. House agrees to a conference May 16, 1949. Conference report filed May 19; Report No. 643. House agrees to conference report May 24, 1949. Senate disagrees to conference report; further disagrees to House amendments, and asks further conference May 26, 1949. House further insists on its amendments and agrees to a further conference June 1, 1949. Conference report filed June 2, 1949; Report No. 723. House agrees to conference report June 2, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report June 2, 1949. Approved June 7, 1949. Public Law No. 85.
- S. 905.—Sewen, John. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 522. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary July 7, 1949. Reported July 20, 1949; Report No. 1078. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949. Approved Aug. 10, 1949. Private Law No. 199.
- S. 914.—Greenwood, Gladys Inez. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1045. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1594. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Approved Mar. 2, 1950. Private Law No. 388.

- S. 915.—Dagnall, Mrs. Johanna. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1289. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950.
- S. 916.—Collodel, Ascanio. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 757. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949.
- S. 918.—Sogor, Clara. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1955. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2785. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 847.
- S. 920.—Moreno, Ellen Rodriguez. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1572. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2610. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 727.
- S. 927.—National Training School for Girls, children committed. Reported in Senate May 24, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 1739. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to District of Columbia June 13, 1950.
- S. 928.—William L. Nelson, Veterans Memorial Hospital. Reported in Senate Mar. 11, 1949. Finance; Report No. 108. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Referred to Veterans' Affairs Mar. 22, 1949.
- S. 930 (H. R. 2392).—Rural Rehabilitation trust funds. Reported in Senate May 19, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 403. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Referred to Agriculture May 24, 1949. Senate requests return May 27, 1949. Committee discharged and returned to the Senate June 1, 1949. Passed Senate Sept. 23, 1949. Passed House, amended, Mar. 2, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Mar. 7, 1950. House agrees to a conference March 16, 1950. Conference report filed Mar. 31, 1950; Report No. 1865. House agrees to conference report Apr. 19, 1950. Approved May 3, 1950. Public Law No. 499.
- S. 934.—Insane, Eastern District of Virginia, and United States District Court of Maryland. Reported in Senate Apr. 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 302. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary May 9, 1949. Reported Aug. 17, 1949; Report No. 1273. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 3, 1949. Approved Oct. 11, 1949. Public Law No. 346.
- S. 936.—Insane persons, care and custody. Reported in Senate Apr. 4, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 209. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 12, 1949. Reported Aug. 24, 1949; Report No. 1319. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 25, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 26, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 285.

SENATE BILLS-Continued

No.

- S. 937 (H. Res. 221).—Treasury, noncitizen claims against the United States. Reported in Senate Mar. 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 117. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Referred to Foreign Affairs Mar. 22, 1949. Reported May 3, 1949; Report No. 503. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 11, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments with an amendment July 14, 1949. House agrees to Senate amendment to House amendment July 18, 1949. Approved July 25, 1949. Public Law No. 182.
- S. 938.—Bankruptey Act, continues section 75. Reported in Senate Aug. 1, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 819. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949.
- S. 939.—Mining, silica sand and other nonmetallic minerals. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 662. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Referred to Public Lands July 27, 1949. Reported Oct. 11, 1949; Report No. 1405. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 367.
- S. 946—Crime, parole, credit for time served. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1956. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1950.
- 8. 947.—Baggett Transportation Co. Reported in Senate Jan. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1230. Passed Senate Feb. 1, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 2, 1950. Reported May 17, 1950; Report No. 2062. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Approved June 12, 1950. Private Law No. 481.
- S. 948.—Baine, Mickey. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 166. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 11, 1949. Reported May 18, 1949; Report No. 604. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Approved June 13, 1949. Private Law No. 98.
- S. 951.—Greco, Joe. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1046. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949.
- S. 960 (H. R. 8594).—Military Establishment, Reserve components, facilities for. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1785. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Referred to Armed Services June 19, 1950.
- 969 (H. R. 3003).—Pomona station, Agriculture Remount Service, Pomona, Calif. Reported in Senate Mar. 9, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 102. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Agriculture Apr. 11, 1949. Committee discharged. Passed House May 26, 1949. Approved June 4, 1949. Private Law No. 88.
- 8. 973.—District of Columbia National Society of Colonial Dames. Reported in Senate July 29, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 808. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Aug. 22, 1949; Report No. 1289. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 299.

- S. 974.—Veterans, Veterans Preference Act of 1944, widowed mothers. Reported in Senate June 14, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 500. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service June 22, 1949. Reported Aug. 1, 1949; Report No. 1154. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 15, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 17, 1949. Approved Aug. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 269.
- S. 976.—Chamsarian, Vartan. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 523. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary July 7, 1949. Reported July 12, 1950; Report No. 2499. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Approved July 27, 1950. Private Law No. 669.
- S. 977.—Yedid, Jacques, et al. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1439. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 25, 1950; Report No. 2130. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Approved June 15, 1950 Private Law No. 497.
- S. 979 (H. R. 2001).—Forest resources, national survey. Reported in Senate Mar. 4, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 94. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Referred to Agriculture Mar. 22, 1949. Committee discharged. Passed House June 20, 1949. Approved June 25, 1949. Public Law No. 128.
- S. 980 (H. R. 2252).—Okutomi, Miss Toshie. Reported in Senate June 6, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 466. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Judiciary June 22, 1949. Reported June 29, 1949; Report No. 942. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 163.
- S. 981.—Sharman, John Clark. Reported in Senate Mar. 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 118. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Mar. 22, 1949.
- S. 986.—Riggenback, Carlos. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 700. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Aug. 21, 1950; Report No. 2970. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 937.
- S. 988 (H. R. 997).—Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1930, benefits. Reported in Senate Apr. 14, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 266.
- S. 995.—Livanos, Irene George. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary: Report No. 2459. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3156. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1058.
- S. 996.—Birenboken, Ceron Teyhus. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2641.
- S. 1003.—Wales, Emory T. Reported in Senate June 6, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 467. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Judiciary June 22, 1949. Reported Jan. 19, 1950; Report No. 1496. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Approved Feb. 13, 1950. Private Law No. 359,

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 1008 (H. R. 2222) (H. Res. 277).—Antitrust Laws, 2-year moratorium. Reported in Senate Apr. 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 305. Passed Senate June 1, 1949. Referred to Judiciary June 6, 1949. Reported June 21, 1949; Report No. 869. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 7, 1949. Senate asks for a conference July 26, 1949. House agrees to a conference Aug. 16, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 13, 1949; Report No. 1422. House agrees to conference report; insist on its disagreement to House amendments, and asks a further conference Jan. 20, 1950. House agrees to a further conference Feb. 28, 1950. Conference report filed Mar. 3, 1950. Report No. 1730. House agrees to conference report Mar. 14, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report June 2, 1950. Vetoed June 16, 1950.
- S. 1019.—Freund, Carl J. and Pauline. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1187. Passed Senate Oct. 18, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Oct. 19, 1949. Reported Jan. 31, 1950; Report No. 1561. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Approved Feb. 15, 1950. Private Law No. 370.
- S. 1023 (H. R. 3338).—Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1930, deductions from salary. Reported in Senate Apr. 14, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 267. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service May 9, 1949. Committee discharged. Passed House June 20, 1949. Approved June 24, 1949. Public Law No. 123.
- S. 1026.—Szymanski, Roman and Anastosia. Reported in Senate July 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 628. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1949. Reported Aug. 9, 1949; Report No. 1219. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Approved Aug. 26, 1949. Private Law No. 245.
- S. 1027.—Merit Co. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Judiciary; Report No. 1176. Passed Senate Oct. 18, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Oct. 19, 1949. Reported July 11, 1950; Report No. 2492. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 18, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments July 21, 1950. Vetoed Aug. 8, 1950.
- S. 1030 (H. R. 779).—Federal Tort Claims Act, claims in United States district courts. Reported in Senate Mar. 21, 1949; Judiciary Report No. 135.
- S. 1031.—Coal Miners Welfare. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 695.
- S. 1033.—Philippines, Rehabilitation Act, damage to schools. Reported in Senate July 29, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 805. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Foreign Affairs Aug. 10, 1949.
- S. 1036.—Pearson, Lavantia. Reported in Senate Apr. 20, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 281. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Public Lands May 9, 1949. Reported May 18, 1949; Report No. 616. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Approved June 14, 1949. Private Law No. 103.

- S. 1037.—Pearson, Virginia. Reported in Senate Apr. 20, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 282, Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Public Lands May 9, 1949. Reported May 18, 1949; Report No. 617. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Approved June 14, 1949. Private Law No. 104.
- S. 1038.—George, Ethel M. Pearson. Reported in Senate Apr. 20, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 283. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Public Lands May 9, 1949. Reported May 19, 1949; Report No. 635. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Approved June 14, 1949. Private Law No. 105.
- S. 1040.—Louk, Leah L. Pearson. Reported in Senate Apr. 20, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 284. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Public Lands May 9, 1949. Reported May 19, 1949; Report No. 636. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Approved June 14, 1949. Private Law No. 106.
- S. 1042.—Jurors, payment and expenses of. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 188. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 12, 1949. Reported June 30, 1949; Report No. 960. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 6, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments July 7, 1949. Approved July 14, 1949. Public Law No. 168.
- S. 1043.—U. S. Code, amending sec. 1705 of title 18; mail and letter boxes. Reported in Senate Mar. 21, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 133. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 12, 1949.
- S. 1048.—Phillip, Saul. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 904. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 30, 1949. Reported Jan. 31, 1950; Report No. 1562. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Approved Feb. 15, 1950. Private Law 371.
- S. 1049.—Taylor, Amy A. and Myrna. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1573, Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported June 30, 1950; Report No. 2438. Private Calendar. Passed House, Amended, July 10, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments July 21, 1950 Approved July 28, 1950. Private Law No. 674.
- S. 1051.—Splingaerd, John. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1440. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950.
- S. 1054.—Northwest Missouri Fair Association. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 340. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Jan. 19, 1950; Report No. 1497. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Approved Feb. 15, 1950. Private Law No. 372

Index Key and History of Bill

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 1057.—Harris, Kathleen Doyle. Reported in Senate Apr. 20, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 279. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Public Lands May 9, 1949. Reported May 19, 1949; Report No. 637. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Approved June 14, 1949. Private Law No. 107.
- S. 1058.—Skoog, June Scott. Reported in Senate Apr. 20, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 277. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Public Lands May 9, 1949. Reported May 19, 1949; Report No. 638. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Approved June 14, 1949. Private Law No. 108.
- S. 1059.—Wagner, John W. Reported in Senate Jan. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1214. Passed Senate Feb. 1, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 2, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2659. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 728.
- S. 1064.—Marak, Mrs. Iris Huebner. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1949. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Public Lands July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 2, 1950; Report No. 2775. Private Calendar Passed House, amended, Aug. 15, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 16, 1950. Vetoed Sept. 1, 1950.
- 1069.—Medals and proof coins. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 519. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Banking and Currency July 7, 1949. Reported Apr. 26, 1950; Report No. 1956. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, May 1, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments May 3, 1950. Approved May 10, 1950. Public Law No. 508.
- S. 1070 (H. R. 4009).—Housing Act of 1949. Reported in Senate Feb. 25, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 84. Passed Senate Apr. 21, 1949. Referred to Banking and Currency Apr. 25, 1949. Committee discharged. Passed House, amended, June 29, 1949. Senate asks for a conference June 30, 1949. House agrees to a conference July 1, 1949. Conference report filed July 6, 1949; Report No. 975. House agrees to conference report July 8, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report July 8, 1949. Approved July 15, 1949. Public Law No. 171.
- S. 1076.—Migratory Bird Hunting Stamp Act of 1934. Reported in Senate June 14, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 503. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Merchant Marine and Fisheries June 22, 1949. Reported June 29, 1949; Report No. 946. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House, amended, Aug. 1, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 3, 1949. Approved Aug. 12, 1949. Public Law No. 222.
- S. 1080.—Gordon, James A. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 341. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Referred to Judiciary May 24, 1949. Reported July 7, 1949; Report No. 976. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Approved Aug. 1, 1949. Private Law No. 182.
- S. 1086.—Dixie Margarine Co. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 342. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported June 29, 1950; Report No. 2376. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Vetoed July 24, 1950.

- S. 1087 (H. R. 2848).—Valkov, Leon Nikolaivich, Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 524.
- S. 1088.—Buechler, Milton. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1047. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Jan. 31, 1950; Report No. 1563. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Approved Feb. 15, 1950. Private Law No. 373.
- S. 1089.—Agriculture, filberts. Reported in Senate May 5, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 333. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Agriculture May 9, 1949. Reported June 2, 1949; Report No. 722. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, June 20, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments June 21, 1949. Approved June 29, 1949. Public Law No. 139.
- 1096.—Lincoln, Abe and Elena B. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 727.
 Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Jan. 31, 1950; Report No. 1564. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Approved Feb. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 377.
- S. 1097.—Hertzog, Phyllis. Reported in Senate Sept. 7, 1949, Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 972. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service Sept. 28, 1949.
- S. 1103.—Postal Service, postal rates adjusted. Reported in Senate Sept. 30, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1119.
- S. 1113.—District of Columbia, assets of persons of advanced age, etc. Reported in Senate Sept. 13, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 2559. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to District of Columbia Dec. 18, 1950.
- S. 1115.—United States and Mexico, fence. Reported in Senate Aug. 5, 1949; Foreign Relations; Report No. 848. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Foreign Affairs Aug. 10, 1949.
- S. 1122.—District of Columbia, children born out of wedlock. Reported in Senate Apr. 8, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 239. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia Apr. 12, 1949. Reported Dec. 15, 1950; Report No. 3195. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Dec. 18, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Jan. 2, 1951. Approved Jan. 11, 1951. Public Law No. 917.
- S. 1123.—District of Columbia, service of process. Reported in Senate Mar. 23, 1949. District of Columbia; Report No. 148. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia Apr. 12, 1949.
- S. 1124.—District of Columbia, counsel for impoverished defendants. Reported in Senate Mar. 23, 1949. District of Columbia; Report No. 141.
- S. 1125.—District of Columbia, court orders for maintenance. Reported in Senate Mar. 23, 1949. District of Columbia; Report No. 142. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia Apr. 12, 1949. Reported June 7, 1949; Report No. 737; House Calendar. Passed House June 13, 1949. Approved June 20, 1949. Public Law No. 111.

No.

- S. 1126.—District of Columbia Boiler Inspection Act. Reported in Senate July 29, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 806. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia Aug. 10, 1949.
- S. 1127.—District of Columbia, will probate, notice. Reported in Senate Mar. 23, 1949. District of Columbia; Report No. 143. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia Apr. 12, 1949. Reported June 7, 1949; Report No. 738; House Calendar. Passed House June 13, 1949. Approved June 24, 1949. Public Law No. 124.
- S. 1128.—District of Columbia, podiatry, fee. Reported in Senate July 6, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 612. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia July 27, 1949.
- S. 1129.—District of Columbia, Federal rules of civil procedure. Reported in Senate Mar. 23, 1949. District of Columbia; Report No. 144. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia Apr. 12, 1949. Reported June 7, 1949; Report No. 739; House Calendar. Passed House June 13, 1949. Approved June 21, 1949. Public Law No. 116.
- S. 1130 (H. R. 3368).—District of Columbia, funeral expenses. Reported in Senate Mar. 23, 1949. District of Columbia; Report No. 149. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia Apr. 12, 1949.
- S. 1131.—District of Columbia, estates, settlement.
 Reported in Senate Mar. 23, 1949. District of
 Columbia; Report No. 150. Passed Senate Apr. 11,
 1949. Referred to District of Columbia Apr. 12,
 1949. Reported June 7, 1949; Report No. 740.
 House Calendar. Passed House June 13, 1949.
 Approved June 24, 1949. Public Law No. 125.
- S. 1132.—District of Columbia, caveat filed to a will.
 Reported in Senate Mar. 23, 1949. District of
 Columbia; Report No. 145. Passed Senate Apr. 11,
 1949. Referred to District of Columbia Apr. 12,
 1949. Reported June 7, 1949; Report No. 741.
 House Calendar. Passed House June 13, 1949.
 Approved June 24, 1949. Public Law No. 126.
- S. 1133.—District of Columbia, counsel for uncontested annulment cases. Reported in Senate Mar. 23, 1949. District of Columbia; Report No. 146. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia Apr. 12, 1949. Reported June 7, 1949; Report No. 742. Union Calendar. Passed House June 13, 1949. Approved June 20, 1949. Public Law No. 112.
- S. 1134.—District of Columbia, service by publication in annulment actions. Reported in Senate Mar. 23, 1949. District of Columbia; Report No. 151. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia Apr. 12, 1949. Reported June 7, 1949; Report No. 743. House Calendar. Passed House June 13, 1949. Approved June 20, 1949. Public Law No. 113.

- S. 1135.—District of Columbia, allowance and procedure in settlement of small estates. Reported in Senate Mar. 23, 1949. District of Columbia; Report No. 147. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia Apr. 12, 1949. Reported June 7, 1949; Report No. 744. Union Calendar. Passed House June 13, 1949. Approved June 24, 1949. Public Law No. 127.
- S. 1136.—Panama Canal Zone, restate code as substantive law. Reported in Senate Mar. 31, 1949; Armed Scrvices; Report No. 198. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Merchant Marine and Fisheries Apr. 12, 1949. Reported July 14, 1949; Report No. 1059. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Approved Aug. 12, 1949. Public Law No. 223.
- S. 1137.—Canal Zone Act, codification of laws relating to estates. Reported in Senate Mar. 31, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 199. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Merchant Marine and Fisheries Apr. 12, 1949. Reported July 14, 1949. Report No. 1058. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Approved Aug. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 219.
- S. 1138.—Crumpacker, John W. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 343. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Referred to Judiciary May 24, 1949. Reported June 23, 1949; Report No. 888. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Approved July 12, 1949. Private Law No. 141.
- S. 1139.—Horrell, Mrs. Robert P. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2492. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Dec. 14, 1950; Report No. 3187. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 22, 1950. Approved Jan. 12, 1951. Private Law No. 1103.
- S. 1140.—Flood control, levee system, along Colorado River. Reported in Senate Aug. 3, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2240. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Public Lands Aug. 10, 1950. Reported Aug. 16, 1950; Report No. 2929. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950. Approved Sept. 2, 1950. Public Law No. 750.
- S. 1142.—Loukes, Mrs. Pearl Scott. Reported in Senate Apr. 20, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 278. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Public Lands May 9, 1949. Reported May 19, 1949; Report No. 639. Private Calendar. Passed House June 7, 1949. Approved June 14, 1949. Private Law No. 109.
- S. 1143.—Komarek, Vit. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1391. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950.
- S. 1145.—Paulios, Persephone. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 758. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949. Reported May 5, 1950; Report No. 2006. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 467.
- S. 1146.—Dodge, Francis W. Reported in Senate Jan. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1215. Passed Senate Feb. 1, 1950. Reported to Judiciary Feb. 2, 1950. Reported May 29, 1950; Report No. 2145. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Approved June 21, 1950. Private Law No. 564.

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 1152 (H. R. 2759).—Philippine Islands, United States High Commissioner. Reported in Senate Apr. 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 299. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Passed House, amended, May 17, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments May 18, 1949. Approved May 27, 1949; Private Law No. 71.
- S. 1165.—Immigration, quota for sheepherders. Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 590. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported June 15, 1950; Report No. 2268. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 587.
- S. 1166.—Tateuchi, Toriko. Reported in Senate July 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 629. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1949. Reported Jan. 31, 1950; Report No. 1554. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Approved Feb. 15, 1950. Private Law No. 374.
- S. 1167.—Miller, Marion. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 357. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Referred to Judiciary May 24, 1949. Reported June 23, 1949; Report No. 889. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 144.
- S. 1168.—Panama Railroad Company, tort claims. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 167. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 12, 1949. Reported June 15, 1949; Report No. 830. Union Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949 Approved July 16, 1949. Public Law No. 172.
- S. 1169.—Shalfeiff, Christina. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1290. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2611. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Vetoed Aug. 9, 1950.
- S. 1171.—Medals, foreign decorations unauthorized. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2008. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950.
- S. 1174 (H. R. 253).—Postal Service, postmasters, appointments. Reported in Senate Mar. 11, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 109.
- S. 1175.—Federal Savings and Loan Associations. Reported in Senate Sept. 30, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 1117. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Referred to Banking and Currency Oct. 18, 1949.
- S. 1181.—Philippine Scouts, appointment to Regular Army. Reported in Senate Mar. 31, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 202. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Armed Services Apr. 12, 1949. Reported May 18, 1949; Report No. 618. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Approved June 10, 1949. Public Law No. 96.

- S. 1184.—Housing, rental. Reported in Senate May 20, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 410. Passed Senate May 20, 1949. Referred to Banking and Currency May 23, 1949. Reported June 20, 1949; Report No. 854. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House, amended, July 18, 1949. Senate asks for a conference July 20, 1949. House agrees to a conference July 21, 1949. Conference report filed July 26, 1949; Report No. 1127. House agrees to conference report July 27, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report July 27, 1949. Approved Aug. 8, 1949. Public Law No. 211.
- S. 1185.—Veterans Canteen Service. Reported in Senate Mar. 24, 1949; Finance; Report No. 155. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Veterans' Affairs Apr. 12, 1949. Reported May 5, 1949; Report No. 514. Union Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1949. Approved May 21, 1949. Public Law No. 67.
- S. 1192.—Basque aliens. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950, Judiciary; Report No. 2352. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 24, 1950. Reported Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3066. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1031.
- S. 1208.—Pasch Brothers. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1789. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 19, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2660. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Private Law No. 1044.
- S. 1209 (H. R. 3748).—Economic Cooperation Act of 1948, amend. Reported in Senate Mar. 8, 1949; Foreign Relations; Report No. 100. Passed Senate Apr. 9, 1949. Passed House, amended, Apr. 12, 1949. House asks for a conference Apr. 12, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference Apr. 12, 1949. Conference report filed Apr. 12, 1949; Report No. 440. House agrees to conference report Apr. 14, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Apr. 14, 1949. Approved Apr. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 47.
- S. 1214 (H. R. 3771).—Gulbenkian, Mrs. Marie. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1392.
- S. 1219.—Charleston, S. C., restrictions on lands, conveyed. Reported in Senate Mar. 10, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 103. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Referred to Armed Services Mar. 22, 1949. Reported May 18, 1949; Report No. 619. Union Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Approved June 10, 1949. Public Law No. 97.
- S. 1222.—Dog, John Lone. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1950. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Public Lands July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 2, 1950; Report No. 2776. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 840.
- S. 1229 (H. R. 2020).—Federal employees, civil service, retirement annuities. Reported in Senate Apr. 14, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 268. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service May 9, 1949. Passed House June 6, 1949. Approved June 10, 1949. Public Law No. 98
- S. 1231.—Postal Service, rural carriers. Reported in Senate July 15, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 688. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service, Aug. 10, 1949.

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 1232.—Postal Service, rural delivery service. Reported in Senate July 15, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 689. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service Aug. 17, 1949. Reported Oct. 13, 1949; Report No. 1432. Union Calendar. Passed House amended, Oct. 17, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 381.
- S. 1250 (H. R. 5730).—Institute of Inter-American Affairs. Reported in Senate June 28, 1949; Foreign Relations; Report No. 594. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Foreign Affairs July 7, 1949. Committee discharged, rules suspended. Passed House, amended, Aug. 1, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 3, 1949. House agrees to a conference Aug. 4, 1949. Conference report filed Aug. 22, 1949; Report No. 1303. House agrees to conference report Aug. 22, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 25, 1949. Approved Sept. 3, 1949. Public Law No. 283.
- S. 1259.—Grassi, Mr. and Mrs. Lucillo. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1574. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950.
- S. 1260.—Stefanou, Stefanos. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1790. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950.
- S. 1261.—Ardans, Marie Louise. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1291. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950.
- S. 1262.—Alastra, Juliana Mendiola. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1292.
 Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported July 12, 1950; Report No. 2500. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Approved July 27 1950. Private Law No. 670.
- S. 1266.—Brandon, Hayward O. Reported in Senate Apr. 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 288. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary May 9, 1949. Reported June 23, 1949; Report No. 890. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Vetoed Aug. 5, 1949.
- S. 1267 (H. Res. 392).—National defense, wind-tunnel, etc. Reported in Senate June 2, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 443. Passed Senate Aug. 12, 1949. Referred to Armed Services Aug. 15, 1949. Reported Oct. 4, 1949; Report No. 1376. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Oct. 11, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Oct. 12, 1949. House agrees to a conference Oct. 13, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 17, 1949. Report No. 1451. House agrees to conference report Oct. 18, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 18, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 415.

- S. 1270.—Pilots, Navy and Air Force, percentage. Reported in Senate Mar. 31, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 200. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Armed Services Apr. 12, 1949. Reported May 18, 1949; Report No. 620. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended June 6, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments June 7, 1949. Approved June 13, 1949. Public Law No. 103.
- S. 1276.—Faugno, Marta. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1575. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950.
- S. 1277.—Cheliotis, Elias. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2009. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950.
- S. 1278.—Federal Airport Act, costs. Reported in Senate June 16, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 513. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce June 22, 1949. Reported July 8, 1949; Report No. 1004. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Approved Aug. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 227
- S. 1279.—Federal Airport Act, wages. Reported in Senate June 16, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 514. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce June 22, 1949. Reported July 8, 1949; Report No. 1005. Union Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1949. Approved July 26, 1949. Public Law No. 187.
- S. 1280.—Federal Airport Act, maximum obligation. Reported in Senate June 17, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 515. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce June 22, 1949. Reported July 8, 1949; Report No. 1006. Union Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1949. Approved July 25, 1949. Public Law No. 183.
- S. 1281.—Federal Airport Act, land costs. Reported in Senate June 30, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1930. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce July 27, 1950. Reported Jan. 1, 1951; Report No. 3241. Union Calendar. Passed House Jan. 2, 1951. Approved Jan. 9, 1951. Public Law No. 912.
- S. 1282.—Federal Airport Act, grants. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 901. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949.
 Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Aug. 30, 1949. Reported Oct. 11, 1949; Report No. 1409.
 Passed House Feb. 6, 1950. Approved Feb. 9, 1950.
 Public Law No. 445.

No.

- S. 1283.—Federal Airport Act, State funds. Reported in Senate June 17, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 518. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce June 22, 1949. Reported July 20, 1949; Report No. 1084. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Mar. 8, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Mar. 10, 1950. Approved Mar. 18, 1950. Public Law No. 463.
- S. 1284 (H. R. 4239).—Federal Airport Act, apportionment of funds. Reported in Senate July 20, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 730. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Passed House Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 382.
- 8. 1285.—Federal Airport Act, payments to contractors. Reported in Senate June 17, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 516. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce June 22, 1949. Reported July 21, 1949; Report No. 1100. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Approved Aug. 12, 1949. Public Law 224.
- S. 1289.—Smith, Collins Sterling. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2010. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950.
- S. 1290.—Corporation, chartering of. Reported in Senate May 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 390. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949.
- S. 1292.—Trading With the Enemy Act property returned. Reported in Senate July 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2097. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce July 27, 1950. Reported Sept. 15, 1950; Report No. 3095. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Sept. 19, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Sept. 21, 1950. Approved Sept. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 859.
- 1296.—Murphy and Wischmeyer. Reported in Senate May 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 378.
 Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Referred to Judiciary May 24, 1949. Reported June 23, 1949; Report No. 891. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. Approved July 13, 1949. Private Law No. 145.
- S. 1304 (H. R. 8284).—Caranfil, Nicolae G. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1791.
 Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 19, 1950. Committee discharged. Passed House July 10, 1950. Approved July 20, 1950.
 Private Law No. 656.
- 1305.—Trancu, Theodore Constantin and wife, Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1048. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Mar. 29, 1950; Report No. 1856. Private Calendar. Passed House Apr. 4, 1950. Approved Apr. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 409.
- S. 1309 (H. R. 3334).—Interstate compacts, Pecos River project. Reported in Senate May 20, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 409.

60238—81—House Business Cal——17

- S. 1310.—Lefevre, Pierre E. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1049. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1696. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Approved Mar. 16, 1950. Private Law No. 397.
- S. 1320.—Romero, Mrs. Barbarita. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1792. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 19, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2661. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 15, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 18, 1950. Approved Sept. 1, 1950. Private Law No. 881.
- S. 1323 (S. Con. Res. 61).—Indians, Pueblo and Canoncito. Reported in Senate June 20. 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 549. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Public Lands July 7, 1949. Reported July 13, 1949; Report No. 1042. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 1, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 2, 1949. Approved Aug. 13, 1949. Public Law No. 226.
- S. 1324.—Heart River, flood control. Reported in Senate May 20, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 411. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Referred to Public Works May 24, 1949.
- 8. 1330.—Indians, Winnebago Reservation. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 547. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Public Lands July 7, 1949. Reported July 13, 1949; Report No. 1030. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Approved Aug. 1, 1949. Private Law No. 181.
- S. 1344.—Uldall, Gerda Moller and son. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1957.
 Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2938. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1059.
- S. 1347.—Silva, Jose Da. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1576. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported June 30, 1950; Report No. 2439. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Approved July 19, 1950. Private Law No. 649.
- S. 1350.—District of Columbia, juvenile court. Reported in Senate July 12, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 654. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia July 27, 1949.
- S. 1353.—Lazarus, G. H. and Jesse F. Bewley. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1050. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Oct. 18, 1949. Reported Jan. 31, 1950; Report No. 1565. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Approved Feb. 20, 1950. Private Law No. 381
- S. 1357.—Pivio, Gregory and Nellie. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1577. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3067. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Private Law No. 1045.

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 1359 (H. R. 3445).—Alaska. Alaska Railroad Retirement Act, repeal and extend benefits of act of 1939. Reported in Senate Apr. 18, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 269. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Passed House July 6, 1949. Approved July 21, 1949. Public Law No. 180.
- 1361.—Grayeagle, John. Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 571. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Public Lands July 7, 1949. Reported Aug. 5, 1949; Report No. 1203. Private Calendar. Passed House amended, Aug. 16, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 17, 1949. Approved Aug. 24, 1949. Private Law No. 343.
- S. 1376.—Hartman, Mrs. Aurora M. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1051. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949.
- S. 1382 (H. R. 3788).—Vermejo reclamation project. Reported in Senate Aug. 1, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 813.
- S. 1384 (H. R. 3751).—Lower Souris National Wildlife Refuge, Tower in. Reported in Senate May 12, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 371
- S. 1385.—Federal reclamation, water. Reported in Senate Aug. 1, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 825. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Public Lands Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Oct. 3, 1949; Report No. 1361. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 17, 1949. Pocket veto Oct. 29,
- S. 1387.—Veterans' Administration hospital. Reported in Senate July 22, 1949, Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 744. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Veterans Affairs Aug. 10, 1949.
- S. 1390.—California, easements for toll highway. Reported in Senate Aug. 16, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 928.
- S. 1393 (H. R. 3946).—National Advisory Committee for Aeronautics. Reported in Senate May 26, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 422.
- S. 1394.—Kelly, Monroe. Reported in Senate June 27, 1949, Judiciary; Report No. 575. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary July 7, 1949. Reported Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1697. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Approved Mar. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 393.

- S. 1405.—Lim Poon. Reported in Senate June 13, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 490. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Judiciary June 22, 1949. Reported July 13, 1949; Report No. 1032. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Approved July 27, 1940. Private Law No. 178,
- S. 1406.—Podesta, Luigi. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2382. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950.
- S. 1407 (S. 2734) (H. R. 5208).—Indians, Navajo and Hopi. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 550. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Passed House, amended, July 14, 1949. Senate asks for a conference July 18, 1949. House agrees to a conference July 20, 1949. Conference report filed Sept. 22, 1949; Report No. 1338. House agrees to conference report Oct. 3, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 3, 1949. Vetoed Oct. 17, 1949.
- S. 1411.—School health services. Reported in Senate Mar. 25, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 157. Passed Senate Apr. 29, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce May 2, 1949.
- S. 1413.—Otto, Maria Margarite. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1052. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Mar. 1, 1950; Report No. 1723. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Approved Mar. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 395.
- S 1418.—District of Columbia, Washington Gas Light Co. Reported in Senate Apr. 8, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 240.
- S. 1419.—Van Der Kooy, Wilhemus Johannes. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1393. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2612. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 729.
- S. 1420.—Jiminez, Antonio Garcia. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1958.
 Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2786. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 848.
- S. 1423.—Morningstar, Alex. Reported in Senate Jan. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1216. Passed Senate Feb. 1, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 2, 1950. Reported May 17, 1950; Report No. 2063. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Approved June 14, 1950. Private Law No. 488.
- S. 1426.—Brown, James. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1952.
 Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Public Lands July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 2, 1950; Report No. 2777. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 849.
- S. 1429.—Zapf, Lacey C. Reported in Senate June 2, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 444. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Judiciary June 22, 1949. Reported July 7, 1949; Report No. 977. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Approved July 28, 1949. Private Law No. 179.

Index Key and History of Bill

II

Index Key and History of Bill

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 1432 (H. R. 3856).—White House, renovation of Executive Mansion. Reported in Senate Apr. 1, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 203.
- S. 1433.—Tin ore reserves. Reported in Senate Apr. 27, 1949. Banking and Currency; Report No. 306. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Banking and Currency May 9, 1949. Reported June 14, 1949; Report No. 792. Union Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1949. Approved June 30, 1949. Public Law No. 148.
- S. 1439.—Labor, safe work places and practices. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 850.
- S. 1440.—Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1930, annuities. Reported in Senate June 16, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 506. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service July 7, 1949.
- S. 1446.—Loo, James Hung. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 759. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Jan. 17, 1950; Report No. 1478. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Approved Feb. 15, 1950. Private Law No. 375.
- S. 1447.—Hart, John M. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 855. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 30, 1949. Reported Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1698. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Approved Mar. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 394.
- S. 1448 (H. R. 4151).—Interstate compacts. Arkansas River. Reported in Senate May 11, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 363.
- S. 1449.—Workman, Robert B. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1053. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1597. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb 21, 1950. Approved Mar. 1, 1950. Private Law No. 384.
- S. 1452.—Balleste, Dr. Juan A. Queralt. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1394.
 Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported June 8, 1950, Report No. 2195. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 632.
- S. 1453 (H. R. 5940).—Public Health Service Act. Reported in Senate Aug. 3, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 834. Passed Senate Sept. 23, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Sept. 26, 1949.

- S. 1457.—Estes, George C. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1951. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Public Lands July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 2, 1950; Report No. 2778. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 15, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 16, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 850.
- S. 1459.—Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1930, 6-month limitation. Reported in Senate May 2, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 315. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service May 9, 1949. Reported July 13, 1949; Report No. 1041. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Approved Aug. 8, 1949. Public Law No. 212.
- S. 1464.—Agriculture, marketing agreements. Reported in Senate May 19, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 406.
- S. 1477.—Bitter Root irrigation district. Reported in Senate Apr. 27, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 307.
- S. 1479.—Postal Service, village delivery service abolished. Reported in Senate Aug. 5, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 843. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Aug. 25, 1949; Report No. 1330. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Oct. 3, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Oct. 5, 1949. House agrees to a conference Oct. 6, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 13, 1949; Report No. 1420. House agrees to conference report Oct. 14, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 29, 1949. Public Law No. 431.
- S. 1483.—Transportation of stolen vehicles, clarify statute. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 358. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Referred to Judiciary May 24, 1949.
- S. 1484.—Marlia, Augustino. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1293. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported June 8, 1950; Report No. 2196. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Approved June 29, 1950. Private Law No. 616.
- S. 1490.—International bank for reconstruction and development. Reported in Senate July 7, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 618. Passed Senate Aug. 8, 1950. Referred to District of Columbia Aug. 9, 1950.
- S. 1491.—Hallinger, Rudolph Meinhard. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1395. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2613. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 712.

- S. 1498 (H. R. 1758).—Natural Gas Act, Federal Power Commission. Reported in Senate June 24, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 567.
- S. 1501.—Berrum, Mr. and Mrs. Ray S. Reported in Senate June 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1857.
 Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 24, 1950. Reported Aug. 25, 1950; Report No. 2992. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Private Law No. 1046.
- S. 1505 (H. R. 4007).—Submarines, experimental. Reported in Senate May 26, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 423. Passed Senate June 2, 1949. Passed House Aug 1, 1949. Approved Aug. 8, 1949. Public Law No. 213.
- S. 1506.—Lan, Andre. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1396. Passed Senate Apr. 19. 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported Aug. 9, 1950; Report No. 2836. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 870.
- S. 1507.—Armed Services, Reserve personnel. Reported in Senate June 16, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 508. Passed Senate June 21, 1949 Referred to Armed Services June 22, 1949. Reported Aug. 29, 1950; Report No. 3013. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Sept. 18, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 844.
- S. 1510.—Bartley, James I. Reported in Senate Feb. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1254. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 17, 1950; Report No. 2064. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Approved June 12, 1950. Private Law No. 482.
- S. 1524.—Scheiber, Edith. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1294. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950.
- S. 1525.—District of Columbia, disbursing clerks. Reported in Senate July 7, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 619. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia July 27, 1949.
- S. 1527.—District of Columbia, home rule. Reported in Senate Apr. 19, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 271. Passed Senate May 31, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia June 1, 1949.
- S. 1528.—Beller, Elmer. Reported in Senate Sept. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2545. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950; Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3068. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Vetoed Dec. 29, 1950.
- S. 1529.—Hefington, Amy L. Reported in Senate Jan. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1217. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2662. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 772.
- S. 1530.—Washington, Cowlitz County. Reported in Senate July 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 731.

- S. 1532.—Bosche, Alfred F. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1054. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949.
- S. 1534.—Comber, Harry. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1055. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Jan. 31, 1950; Report No. 1566. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Approved Feb. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 364.
- S. 1535.—Housing and Rent Act of 1947, amend, hotels. Passed Senate May 19, 1949. Referred to Banking and Currency May 20, 1949.
- S. 1536 (H. R. 4050).—Armed Services, pay advances. Reported in Senate May 26, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 424.
- S. 1542.—Yuma reclamation service. Reported in Senate Aug. 23, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 953. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Public Lands Aug. 30, 1949. Reported Oct. 11, 1949; Report No. 1404. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 14, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 383.
- S. 1543.—Reclamation Act, public tracts. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1193. Passed Senate Oct. 18, 1949. Referred to Public Lands Oct. 19, 1949. Reported Mar. 8, 1950; Report No. 1754; Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Mar. 20, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Mar. 22, 1950. Approved Mar. 31, 1950. Public Law No. 469.
- S. 1551.—Pereira, Augusto. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1397. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2514. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 730.
- S. 1552.—Heintz, Ernest E. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1056. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Mar. 1, 1950; Report No. 1724. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Approved Mar. 16, 1950. Private Law No. 398.
- S. 1557.—District of Columbia, juvenile court. Reported in Senate May 12, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 367. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia May 24, 1949. Reported June 9, 1949; Report No. 777; Union Calendar. Passed House June 13, 1949. Approved June 20, 1949. Public Law No. 114.
- S. 1559.—National Monetary Commission. Reported in Senate June 1, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 431. Passed Senate June 2, 1949 Referred to Banking and Currency June 6, 1949.

Index Key and History of Bill

Index Key and History of Bill

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 1560.—Nichols, Col. Kenneth D. Reported in Senate June 2, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 437.
 Passed Senate June 21, 1949 Referred to Armed Services June 22, 1949. Reported Oct. 4, 1949; Report No. 1372. Private Calendar. Passed House Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 27, 1949. Private Law No. 352.
- S. 1561.—Bos, Anton. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1398. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950.
- S. 1565.—Ruhmann, Dr. Ludovit. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 760. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Aug. 19, 1949; Report No. 1284. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 24, 1949. Approved Aug. 31, 1949. Private Law No. 248.
- S. 1568.—Rajmann, Anna. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2011. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2787. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 851.
- S. 1572.—Laszlo, Steven, et al. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1441. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950.
- S. 1573.—Roshani, Anastacia. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1399. Passed Senate Apr. 19 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2615. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 731.
- S. 1577 (H. R. 5048).—City of Clinton, Bridge Commission. Reported in Senate May 20, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 412. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Referred to Public Works May 24, 1949. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Approved Aug. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 220.
- S. 1578 (H. R. 4315).—Alaska communication system. Reported in Senate June 16, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 509. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Armed Services June 22, 1949. Committee discharged. Passed House Oct. 19, 1949. Approved Oct. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 414.
- S. 1580 (H. R. 3571).—District of Columbia, commontrust funds. Reported in Senate May 12, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 368. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia May 24, 1949. Committee discharged. Passed House, amended, Oct. 18, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Oct. 19, 1949. Approved Oct. 27, 1949. Public Law No. 416.
- 1583.—Island Beach, National Monument. Reported in Senate Oct. 12, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1161. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Referred to Public Lands Oct. 18, 1949.

- S. 1596.—Postal service, switching service. Reported in Senate Aug. 19, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 943.
- S. 1604.—Blankley, F. Du Wayne. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 782. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Jan. 19, 1950; Report No. 1498. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, Feb. 7 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Feb 9, 1950. Approved Feb. 18, 1950. Private Law No. 380.
- S. 1606.—Reclamation laws, validity of titles. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 684.
- S. 1637.—de Bruyn, Marie Henriette. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1476. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported June 8, 1950; Report No. 2197. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Approved June 29, 1950. Private Law No. 619.
- S. 1639.—Navy, retiring boards. Reported in Senate June 2, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 438. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Armed Services June 22, 1949. Reported July 12, 1949; Report No. 1016; Union Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1949. Approved July 25, 1949. Public Law No. 184.
- S. 1640.—National Forest Reservation, Commission, Chief of Engineers. Reported in Senate May 5, 1949, Agriculture; Report No. 334. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Agriculture May 9, 1949. Committee discharged. Passed House Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 706.
- S. 1647.—Petroleum, premium payments. Reported in Senate June 23, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 564. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Public Lands July 7, 1949. Reported Aug. 1, 1949; Report No. 1150. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 4, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendment with an amendment Aug. 8, 1949. House asks for a conference Aug. 9, 1949. Senate agrees to a conference Aug. 10, 1949. Conference report filed Aug. 17, 1949; Report No. 1277. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 17, 1949. House agrees to conference report Aug. 19, 1949. Approved Sept. 1, 1949. Public Law No. 280.
- S. 1654 (S. Con. Res. 99).—Riddle, Kyra Kite. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1578. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2663. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 811
- S. 1659 (H. R. 4535).—Interstate compacts, forest-fire protection. Reported in Senate May 17, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 396. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Referred to Agriculture May 24, 1949. Committee discharged. Passed House June 20, 1949. Approved June 25, 1949. Public Law No. 129.

No.

- S. 1660.—Franciscan Fathers, land conveyed. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 896. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Armed Services Aug. 30, 1949. Reported Oct. 13, 1949; Report No. 1431. Private Calendar. Passed House Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Private Law No. 344.
- S. 1664 (H. R. 4332).—National Bank Act, national banks. Reported in Senate June 15, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 504.
- S. 1672.—Abad, Efronsini. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1400. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported June 8, 1950; Report No. 2198. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, June 20, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments June 27, 1950. Approved July 6, 1950. Private Law No. 642.
- S. 1677 (H. R. 3675).—Lindman, Erik H. Reported in Senate Jan. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1218.
- S. 1681 (H. R. 5647).—Courts, picketing. Reported in Senate July 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 732.
- S. 1688 (H. R. 4449).—Army, Medical Service Corps Reported in Senate June 9, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 481. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Passed House July 6, 1949. Approved July 16, 1949. Public Law No. 173.
- S. 1693.—Hellen, Karin Margarita and Olof. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1401. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 25, 1950; Report No. 2131. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 498.
- S. 1695 (H. R. 3637).—Blind, braille writers. Reported in Senate Aug. 10, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 888.
- S. 1702.—Sato, Riyoko. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1057. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Jan. 17, 1950; Report No. 1479. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Approved Feb. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 361.
- S. 1704 (H. R. 3559).—State, Department of, organization and administration. Reported in Senate Apr. 26, 1949; Foreign Relations; Report No. 304. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Passed House, amended May 12, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments May 16, 1949. Approved May 26, 1949; Public Law No. 73.
- 1706.—Public Health Service, narcotic addicts and beneficiaries. Reported in Senate Aug. 23, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 950. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Aug. 30, 1949.

- S. 1719.—Indians, Osage. Reported in Senate Mar. 20, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1350. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Public Lands Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 18, 1950; Report No. 2079. Union Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950. Approved June 15, 1950. Public Law No. 548.
- S. 1728 (H. R. 4453).—Federal Fair Employment Practice Act. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare.
- S. 1730 (H. R. 4585).—Leavenworth Penitentiary, farm lands. Reported in Senate June 7, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 472.
- S. 1737.—Vaughan, George M. Reported in Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Judiciary; Report No. 880. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 30, 1949. Reported Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1699. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Approved Mar. 16, 1950. Private Law No. 399.
- S. 1739.—Libraries, back copies of United States letters patent. Reported in Senate Oct. 13, 1949; Report No. 1170. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Oct. 18, 1949. Reported May 15, 1950; Report No. 2054. Union Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950. Approved June 15, 1950. Public Law No. 549.
- S. 1741.—Veterans, unemployment benefits (52-20) extended. Reported in Senate July 26, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 791.
- S. 1742 (H. R. 4466).—Porter Academy, land. Reported in Senate June 9, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 478. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Armed Services June 22, 1949. Reported July 12, 1949; Report No. 1022; Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949. Approved Aug. 3, 1949. Public Law No. 202.
- S. 1745 (H. R. 4442).—Vigo plant, land, transferred for farm purposes. Reported in Senate June 1, 1949; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 433. Passed Senate June 2, 1949. Referred to Expenditures in Executive Departments June 6, 1949. Passed House, amended, Aug. 1, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 3, 1949. Approved Aug. 12, 1949. Public Law No. 225.
- S. 1746.—Vigo plant, land transferred for use of penitentiary. Reported in Senate June 1, 1949; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 434. Passed Senate June 2, 1949. Referred to Expenditures in Executive Departments June 6, 1949. Reported Mar. 3, 1950; Report No. 1729. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Mar. 20, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Mar. 21, 1950. Approved Mar. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 467.
- S. 1747.—Courts, District Court, Eastern District of Michigan. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1177. Passed Senate Oct. 18, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Oct. 19, 1949.

No.

- S. 1749 (H. R. 4263).—Agriculture, insect operation. Reported in Senate May 19, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 408. Passed Senate May 23,
- S. 1759.—Navy, doctors and dentists. Reported in Senate June 2, 1949; Armed Services; Report No.
- S. 1760.—Poultry improvement. Reported in Senate May 19, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 407. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Referred to Agriculture May 24, 1949. Reported July 11, 1950; Report No. 2491. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Public Law No. 662.
- S. 1764.—Haviland, George V. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 905. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 30. 1949. Reported Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1700. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Approved Mar. 16, 1950. Private Law No. 400.
- S. 1769.—Stebbins Construction Co. Reported in Senate Jan. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1219.
 Passed Senate Feb. 1, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 2, 1950. Reported May 29, 1950; Report No. 2146. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, June 6, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments June 8, 1950. Approved June 21, 1950. Private Law No. 567.
- S. 1772 (H. R. 4495).—Postal service, postmasters and employees in the field service. Reported in Senate; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 871.
- S. 1777.—District of Columbia, minors, employment, etc. Reported in Senate May 1, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 1527. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to District of Columbia June 13,
- S. 1779.—Meyers, Phil (Gil). Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1793. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 19, 1950. Reported July 12, 1950; Report No. 2501. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Approved July 28, 1950. Private Law No. 675.
- S. 1792.—Epiphaniades, Thomas N. and Wanda J. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1579. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported June 30, 1950; Report No. 2440. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 10, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendednts July 21, 1950. Approved July 28, 1950. Private Law No. 671.

- S. 1794 (H. R. 4573).—Navy, obsolete laws. Reported in Senate May 26, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 420. Passed Senate June 2, 1949. Referred to Armed Services June 6, 1949. Committee discharged. Passed House, amended, June 20, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments June 22, 1949.
- S. 1753.—Krizan, Zora (Zorardo Krizanova). Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary: Report No. 1402. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred Tudiciary Apr. 20, 1950.

 S. 1798.—Moore, Mrs. Minda. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1295. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 29, 1950; Report No. 2147. 20, 1950. Reported May 29, 1950; Report No. 2147. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Approved June 12, 1950. Private Law No. 483.
 - S. 1800.—Alexander, J. Dan. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1794. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 8, 1950; Report No. 2816 Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Vetoed Aug. 29, 1950.
 - S. 1801.—Campbell, Mrs. Effie S. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 878. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 30, 1949. Reported Jan. 19, 1950; Report No. 1499, Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950, Approved Feb. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 356.
 - S. 1802.—Kollias, Anastasios. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1403. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950.
 - S. 1803.—Marine Band, Reserve Officers Association, Reported in Senate July 11, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 648. Passed Senate July 12, 1949. Referred to Armed Services July 13, 1949.
 - S. 1809 (H. R. 4754) (S. 2020).—Property, Government procurement and disposal. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 338.
 - S. 1816.—S. A. Healy Co. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1580. Passed Senate Aug. 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 9, 1950. Reported Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3158. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Vetoed Dec. 29, 1950.
 - S. 1819.—Ajderian, Azy. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2012. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950.
 - S. 1825.—Postal Service, promotions for temporary employees. Reported in Senate July 29, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 810. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Aug. 25, 1949; Report No. 1331. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Oct. 17, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 20, 1949. Public Law No. 432. 29, 1949. Public Law No. 432.

SENATE BILLS—Continued

- S. 1829.—Indians, Crow Tribe to get title to certain buffalo. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 921. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Public Lands Aug. 30, 1949. Reported Oct. 11, 1949; Report No. 1410. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 384.
- S. 1832.—Immigration Act of Oct. 16, 1918, amend. Reported in Senate Aug. 2, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2230. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1950.
- 8. 1834.—Holland, Robert V. Reported in Senate July 11, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 649. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1949. Reported Aug. 17, 1949; Report No. 1271. Private Calendar. Passed House Oct. 4, 1949. Approved Oct. 13, 1949. Private Law No. 334.
- S. 1838.—United States marshals, mileage allowance. Reported in Senate Feb. 7, 1950; Judiciary: Report No. 1255. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported July 26, 1950; Report No. 2745. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 7, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 9, 1950. House agrees to a conference Aug. 14, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 25, 1950. Report No. 2994. House agrees to conference report Aug. 28, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 31, 1950. Approved Sept. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 777.
- S. 1843.—Defense, Department of, create. Reported in Senate May 12, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 366. Passed Senate May 26, 1949. Referred to Armed Services May 27, 1949.
- S. 1856.—Rossi, Sister Maria Rita, and others. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1404. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 18, 1950; Report No. 2107. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Approved June 14, 1950. Private Law No. 489.
- S. 1858.—Armed Services, alien spouses and children. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1878. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 1, 1950; Report No. 2768. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 7, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 14, 1950. Approved Aug. 19, 1950. Public Law No. 717.
- S. 1859.—Bureau of Prisons, transfer of land. Reported in Senate June 24, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 565. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Veterans' Affairs July 7, 1949. Reported Aug. 24, 1949; Report No. 1307; Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1949. Approved Aug. 31, 1949. Public Law No. 279.
- S. 1862.—Civil Service, refunds. Reported in Senate May 16, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1559. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service June 13, 1950.

- S. 1863.—Rider, Fremont. Reported in Senate Jan. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1220. Passed Senate Feb. 1, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 2, 1950. Reported May 17, 1950; Report No. 2065. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 485.
- S. 1866.—Forsyth, Mrs. Clayre Louise. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1879, Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2788. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 864.
- S. 1869.—d'Angri, Marcantonio and wife. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1405. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported June 30, 1950; Report No. 2441. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Approved July 19, 1950. Private Law No. 650.
- S. 1870.—District of Columbia, rockfish over 15 pounds. Reported in Senate July 8, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 638. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia July 27, 1949.
- S. 1871.—Reconstruction Finance Corporation Act, employment. Reported in Senate July 11, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 647. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Referred to Banking and Currency July 27, 1949.
- S. 1884.—Economakos, Rev. Lambros. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1795. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 19, 1950.
- S. 1890 (H. R. 2197).—Montana, lands for public use purposes. Reported in Senate July 20, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 737.
- S. 1891 (H. R. 1720).—Montana, conveyance of land. Reported in Senate July 20, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 736.
- S. 1894.—Schweikert, Hans Jurgen. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1058. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949.
- S. 1900.—Rezza, Mary Di. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1581. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950.
- S. 1913.—Summa, Adelaide G. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2187. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1950. Reported Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2939. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950 Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 946.
- S. 1915.—Kravchenko, Viktor A. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 525. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Jan. 17, 1950; Report No. 1480. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Approved Feb. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 365.

S. 1916.—Bauser, Edna A. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1178. Passed Senate Oct. 18, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Oct. 19, 1949. Reported Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1638. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Approved Feb. 28, 1950. Private Law No 382.

1918.—District of Columbia, contracting officers. Reported in Senate June 22, 1949. District of Columbia; Report No. 556. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia July 7, 1949. Reported Aug. 3, 1949; Report No. 1168, Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 4, 1949. Approved Aug. 16, 1949. Public Law No. 230.

1924.—See, William Walter. Reported in Senate June 27, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 576. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary July 7, 1949. Reported Jan. 31, 1950; Report No. 1567. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Approved Feb. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 362.

- S. 1925.—Lederman, Pejsach. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1582. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950.
- S. 1929 (H. R. 6710).—Samudovsky, Anna. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1296. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Committee discharged. Passed House June 6, 1950. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 499.
- S. 1931.—District of Columbia, National Capital Park and Planning Commission. Reported in Senate July 6, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 613. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia Sept. 28, 1949.
- S. 1933.—Leffingwell, C. L. Reported in Senate Jan. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1221. Passed Senate Feb. 1, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 2, 1950. Reported Feb. 8, 1950; Report No. 1600. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Approved Mar. 1, 1950. Private Law No. 385.
- S. 1937.—Veterans, retention preference. Reported in Senate July 15, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 692. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service Aug. 10, 1949.
- 1939 (H. R. 5508).—Armed services, retirement benefits. Reported in Senate July 11, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 653.
- S. 1942.—Casas, Isabel Alba, et al. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1583.
 Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2616. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 713.
- S. 1946.—National Commission on Intergovernmental Relations. Reported in Senate June 13, 1949; Expenditures in Executive Departments; Report No. 488.

- S. 1949.—Federal Correctional Institution, Sandstone Minn. Reported in Senate July 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 641. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1949. Reported Aug. 10, 1949; Report No. 1245. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949. Approved Aug. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 253.
- S. 1950 (H. R. 4959).—Fisher Contracting Co. Reported in Senate Jan. 30, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1244.
- S. 1955.—Medals, permission to accept foreign. Reported in Senate May 26, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 421.
- S. 1959.—White, Jim, commemorate. Reported in Senate Mar. 21, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1355. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Public Lands Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 15, 1950; Report No. 2059. Union Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950. Approved June 14, 1950. Public Law No. 537.
- S. 1962 (H. R. 5738).—Agriculture, acreage and marketing quotas, cotton. Reported in Senate June 29, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 597. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Agriculture July 7, 1949. Committee discharged. Passed House, amended, Aug. 3, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 4, 1949. House agrees to a conference Aug. 5, 1949. Conference report filed Aug. 11, 1949; Report No. 1259. House agrees to conference report Aug. 12, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 12, 1949. Approved Aug. 29, 1949. Public Law No. 272.
- S. 1963.—Segre, Augusto. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1584. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2617. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 721.
- S. 1973.—Communications Act of 1934, administrative and appellate procedure. Reported in Senate July 21, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 741. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Aug. 10, 1949.
- S. 1976.—Rivera, Mrs. Juan Antonio, et al. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 728.
- S. 1977.—Civil Service Retirement Act, legislative employees. Reported in Senate June 13, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 489. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service June 22, 1949. Reported Aug. 1, 1949; Report No. 1149; Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949. Approved Aug. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 254.
- S. 1978.—Postal Service, postmasters and assistant postmasters. Reported in Senate Aug. 4, 1950, Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 2248.
- S. 1981.—Courts, claims for overtime. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1585.

- S. 1990.—Condemned materials sales. Reported in Senate June 23, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 563. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Armed Services July 7, 1949. Reported Feb. 13, 1950; Report No. 1619. Union Calendar. Passed House Feb. 20, 1950. Approved Feb. 25, 1950. Public Law No. 449.
- S. 1996.—Frohlinger, Eugene. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1586. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950.
- S. 2002 (H. R. 5956).—Bridge, Duluth, Minn. Reported in Senate Sept. 29, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 1114.
- S. 2006.—Federal Savings and Loan Associations, branch bank restrictions. Reported in Senate Sept. 30, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 1118,
- S. 2010.—Veterans' Affairs, administrate property. Reported in Senate June 9, 1949; Finance; Report No. 480. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Veterans' Affairs June 22, 1949. Reported July 7, 1949; Report No. 995. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 18, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments July 20, 1949. Approved July 26, 1949. Public Law No. 188.
- S. 2013.—Martinuk, Victor A. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1442. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950.
- S. 2016.—Proctor, Mr. and Mrs. Charles R. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1796.
 Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 19, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2664. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 784.
- S. 2018.—Treasury Department, reimbursement. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 897. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Expenditures in the Executive Departments, Sept. 2, 1949. Reported July 13, 1950: Report No. 2541. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 27, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 7, 1950. Approved Aug. 14, 1950. Public Law No. 688.
- 2020 (S. 1809) (H. R. 4754).—Federal Property and Administrative Services Act of 1949. Reported in Senate June 8, 1949; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 475.
- S. 2021.—Medals, crime apprehension. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1691. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950.
- S. 2028.—District of Columbia, Board of Education teacher exchange. Reported in Senate July 29, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 809. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Aug. 24, 1950; Report No. 2988. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 28, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 854.

- S. 2030 (H. R. 5168).—Postal service, postmasters, fourth class. Reported in Senate July 13, 1949;
 Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 657.
 Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Passed House Aug. 1, 1949. Approved Aug. 8, 1949. Public Law No. 214.
- S. 2031.—Willow River Power Co. Reported in Senate July 18, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 696. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Jan. 19, 1950; Report No. 1500. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Approved Feb. 17, 1950. Private Law No. 378.
- S. 2034 (H. R. 5511).—Agriculture, Perishable Agriculture Commodities Act. Reported in Senate Oct. 4, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1122.
- S. 2035.—Logan, John David. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1587. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13. 1950.
- S. 2040.—De Pauli, Adele. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1443. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950.
- S. 2042 (H. R. 5113).—Buffalo Rapids project. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 668. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Passed House Sept. 29, 1949. Approved Oct. 10, 1949. Public Law No. 336.
- S. 2046.—National Bureau of Standards. Reported in Senate July 14, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 676. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Aug. 10, 1949. Reported June 27, 1950; Report No. 2351. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 10, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments July 13, 1950. Approved July 21, 1950. Public Law No. 618.
- S. 2047.—Araujo, Marie C. (Marie Conceipaco de Brito). Reported in Senate May 17, 1950, Judiciary; Report No. 1588. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2940. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 947.
- S. 2053.—Vaughn, Mrs. James. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1444. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported July 20. 1950; Report No. 2618. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 722.
- S. 2070.—Clark Funeral Home. Reported in Senate Jan. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1222. Passed Senate Feb. 1, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 2, 1950. Reported May 17, 1950; Report No. 2066. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Approved June 21, 1950. Private Law No. 565.
- S. 2071.—Willmarth, Mrs. Alice. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1311. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 5, 1950; Report No. 2007. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 468.

No.

- S. 2072.—Government, overseas activity. Reported in Senate Aug. 10, 1949; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 889. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Expenditures in the Executive Departments Sept. 2, 1949.
- S. 2077.—Perez, Francisco Gonzalez. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1797. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 19, 1950. Reported July 12, 1950; Report No. 2502. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Approved July 28, 1950. Private Law No. 672.
- S. 2079.—Smith, Mrs. Lydia L. Reported in Senate Apr. 5, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1432. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported June 29, 1950; Report No. 2377. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Approved July 24, 1950. Private Law No. 663.
- S. 2080.—Whaling, regulation. Reported in Senate Aug. 1, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 814. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Foreign Affairs Aug. 10, 1949. Reported July 12, 1950; Report No. 2514. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 676.
- S. 2083 (H. R. 5188).—Soo Locks, anniversary. Reported in Senate July 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 642.
- 2084.—Holland, Jackson Riley. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1059. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Mar. 2, 1950; Report No. 1726. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, Mar. 7, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments April 3, 1950. Approved Apr. 10, 1950. Private Law No. 407.
- S. 2085.—Joint Committee on the Economic Report increase appropriation. Reported in Senate June 30, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 603. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Expenditures in the Executive Departments Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Aug. 24, 1949; Report No. 1306. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 3, 1949. Approved Oct. 6, 1949. Public Law No. 330.
- S. 2086.—Indians, Fort Sill Indian school. Reported in Senate July 5, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry. Report No. 610. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Agriculture July 7, 1949. Reported June 27, 1950; Report No. 2346. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Approved July 18, 1950. Public Law No. 612.
- S. 2092.—Ottaviani, Rosa. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1589. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950.
- S. 2093 (H. R. 4708).—United Nations Participation Act. Reported in Senate June 16, 1949; Foreign Relations; Report No. 510.

- S. 2095.—Goggans, Frederick L. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1798. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 19, 1950.
- S. 2099.—Stamey Construction Co. Reported in Senate Sept. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2524. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950.
- S. 2100.—Cox, Penelope Carolyn. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1060. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949.—Reported Jan. 17, 1950; Report No. 1481. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Approved Feb. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 366.
- S. 2105 (H. R. 5725) (H. Res. 419).—Strategic and critical materials. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 957. Passed Senate Oct. 6, 1949. Referred to Public Lands Oct. 10, 1949. Reported Oct. 11, 1949; Report No. 1416. Union Calendar. Failed under suspensions, Oct. 17, 1949. Failed of passage Mar. 16, 1950.
- S. 2106.—Marden, Harvey. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2474. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950.
- S. 2107.—Alpiar, Georges Gregory. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1475.
 Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 29, 1950; Report No. 2165. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 633.
- S. 2108.—de Chellis, Italo Vespa. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1406. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 18, 1950; Report No. 2108. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Approved June 14, 1950. Private Law No. 490.
- S. 2113 (H. R. 5967).—Interstate Commerce Act, freight forwarders. Reported in Senate Feb. 24, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1285.
- S. 2114.—Shigeno, Mitsue. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1179. Passed Senate Oct. 18, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Oct. 19, 1949. Reported Jan. 17, 1950; Report No. 1482. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Approved Feb. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 367.
- S. 2115.—Veterans' Administration, automobiles. Reported in Senate June 28, 1949. Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 596. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Veterans' Affairs July 7, 1949. Reported Aug. 24, 1949; Report No. 1308. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 25, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 29, 1949. House agrees to a conference Sept. 21, 1949. Conference report filed Sept. 27, 1949; Report No. 1340. Conference report. Recommitted Oct. 10, 1949. Conference report filed Oct. 10, 1949; Report No. 1394. House agrees to conference report Oct. 14, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report Oct. 14, 1949. Pocket veto Oct. 31, 1949.

- S. 2116 (H. R. 5739).—Public works, planning. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 751. Passed Senate Sept. 23, 1949, Rules suspended. Passed House, amended, Oct. 3, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Oct. 6. 1949. Approved Oct. 13, 1949. Public Law No. 352.
- S. 2117.—Davis Dam, Colorado River. Reported in Senate Mar. 21, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1352. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Public Lands Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 15, 1950; Report No. 2060. House Calendar Passed House June 5, 1950. Approved June 14, 1950. Public Law No. 538.
- S. 2119.—Alamo Irrigation Co. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1061. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Jan. 31, 1950; Report No. 1568. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Approved Feb. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 368.
- S. 2125.—Jones, J. N. and others. Reported in Senate Aug. 1, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 820, Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Feb. 21, 1950: Report No. 1672. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Approved Mar. 16, 1950. Private Law No. 401.
- S. 2128 (H. Res. 598).—Licenses, royalty free. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1189. Passed Senate Oct. 18, 1949. Referred Referred to Judiciary Oct. 19, 1949. Reported May 9, 1950, Report No. 2026. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, May 23, 1950. Senate asks for a conference May 25, 1950. House agrees to a conference June 7, 1950. Conference filed July 25, 1950; Report No. 2742. House agrees to conference report July 27, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 4, 1950. Approved Aug. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 694.
- S. 2140 (H. R. 5390).—Indians, Navajo tribal land. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 920.
- 2146.—Veterans, service-connected brain injury. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 785. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Veterans' Affairs Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Aug. 24, 1949; Report No. 1309. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1949. Approved Sept. 7, 1949. Public Law No. 286.
- S. 2155.—District of Columbia, claims against estates. Reported in Senate May 3, 1950, District of Columbia; Report No. 1532. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to District of Columbia June 13, 1950.
- 2156.—Weskamp, Sister Edeltrudes Clara. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1297. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 25, 1950; Report No. 2131. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 501.

- S. 2160.—Public Health Service, sick leave. Reported in Senate July 26, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 789. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Aug. 10, 1949. Reported June 28, 1950; Report No. 2362. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 10, 1950. Senate asks for a conference July 20, 1950. House agrees to a conference July 24, 1950. Conference report filed July 26, 1950; Report No. 2744. House agrees to conference report Aug. 1, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 2, 1950. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 677.
- S. 2170 (H. R. 4095).—Bartel, W. P., relief. Reported in Senate July 15, 1949; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 693. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Passed House Aug. 16, 1949. Approved Aug. 22, 1949. Private Law 236.
- S. 2173.—Moschetti, Giuseppe and Edward. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2023. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2789. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 852.
- S. 2175.—Hognestad, Eivind. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1445. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950.
- S. 2176.—Chao, Dr. Bei Tse and wife. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1446. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950.
- S. 2179.—Patkay, Stephen A. and wife. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2383.
 Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3159. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1076.
- S. 2183.—Chicouras, Nicholas J. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1590. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2619. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 714.
- S. 2192 (H. R. 5238).—Navy lineal positions. Reported in Senate July 11, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 650.
- S. 2195 (H. R. 5506).—Palisades Dam and Reservoir project. Reported in Senate Sept. 29, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1116 Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Passed House, amended, Sept. 18, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Sept. 19, 1950. House agrees to a conference Sept. 20, 1950. Conference report filed Sept. 20, 1950; Report No. 3121. House agrees to conference report Sept. 21, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Sept. 22, 1950. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 864.
- S. 2196.—Labor, maritime, hiring halls Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 1827.
- S. 2197 (H. R. 5594) (H. R. 8083).—Export-Import Bank, foreign investments. Reported in Senate Sept. 22, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 1101.
- S. 2198 (H. R. 4022).—Rio Grande, bridge, construction time extended. Reported in Senate July 31, 1949; Foreign Relations; Report No. 659.

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 2201.—National Bureau of Standards, basic authority. Reported in Senate July 28, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 795. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Aug. 10, 1949. Reported June 27, 1950; Report No. 2349. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 10, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments July 13, 1950. Approved July 22, 1950. Public Law No. 619.
- S. 2204.—Farcher, Rudolph. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1880. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 8, 1950; Report No. 2817. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 875.
- 2205.—District of Columbia, sludge, removal. Reported in Senate Oct. 7, 1949; District of Columbia. Report No. 1137. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia Oct. 18, 1949. Reported Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1660. Union Calendar Passed House, amended, Mar. 13, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Mar. 16, 1950. Approved Mar. 24, 1950. Public Law No. 465.
- S. 2209.—District of Columbia, U. S. Naval Academy. Reported in Senate Mar. 23, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1368. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Armed Services Apr. 20, 1950.
- S. 2210.—District of Columbia, U. S. Military Academy. Reported in Senate Mar. 23, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1369. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Armed Services Apr. 20, 1950.
- 2226.—Panama Canal, employees. Reported in Senate Aug. 5, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 845. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949.
 Referred to Merchant Marine and Fisheries Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Oct. 5, 1949; Report No. 1379. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 14, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 368.
- 2227.—St. Elizabeths Hospital, admittance. Reported in Senate Aug. 23, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 951. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Education and Labor Aug. 30. 1949. Reported May 1, 1950; Peport No. 1970. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Approved July 18, 1950. Public Law No. 613.
- 2228.—Public Health Service, venereal disease. Reported in Senate Aug. 23, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 952. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Aug. 30, 1949.
- S. 2231.—Murolo, Marco and wife. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1591. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported June 30, 1950; Report No. 2442. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Approved July 20, 1950. Private Law No. 657.
- 8. 2232.—Heyden, Peter. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1447. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950.

- S. 2240.—Coast Guard, gift. Reported in Senate July 28, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 796. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949, Referred to Merchant Marine and Fisheries Aug. 10, 1949. Reported July 24, 1950; Report No. 2711. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 676.
- S. 2242.—Dwyer, John E. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1592. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2665. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 14, 1950. Private Law No. 812.
- S. 2243.—Kutay, Tevfik Kamil. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1448. Passed Senate Apr. 19. 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported June 30, 1950; Report No. 2443. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 10, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments July 21, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 677.
- S. 2244.—Elliott, G. T., Inc. Reported in Senate Dec. 21, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2689.
- S. 2246 (H. R. 7402).—Housing Act of 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 11, 1949; Banking and Currency; Reports Nos. 892 and 1286. Passed Senate Mar. 15, 1950. Passed House, amended, Mar. 22, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Mar. 27, 1950. House agrees to a conference Mar. 28, 1950. Conference report filed Apr. 5, 1950; Report No. 1893. House agrees to conference report Apr. 6, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Apr. 10, 1950. Approved Apr. 20, 1950. Public Law No. 475.
- S. 2253 (H. R. 6760).—Kwak, Dr. In Sung. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1959. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 732.
- S. 2257.—Winterman, Hyman. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1449. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2790. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 865.
- S. 2258.—Kartsonis, Dr. Apostolos. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1450. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 5, 1950; Report No. 2008. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 469.
- S. 2264.—Sosa de Solis, Juliana. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1799. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 19, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2620. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 715.
- S. 2265.—Papadopoulos, Marina George. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1407. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported June 8, 1950; Report No. 2199. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950 Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 634.

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 2269 (H. Res. 649).—Aliens, enlistment in Regular Army. Reported in Senate Aug. 22, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 946. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Armed Services Sept. 2, 1949. Reported June 5, 1950; Report No. 2188. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, June 22, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments June 23, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 597.
- S. 2274.—El Morro National Monument. Reported in Senate Mar. 21, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1356. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Public Lands Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 19, 1950; Report No. 2112. Union Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950. Approved June 14, 1950. Public Law No. 539.
- S. 2275 (H. R. 5620).—New Mexico, block 95 in the town site of Hot Springs. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 913.
- S. 2277.—Voregarethsos, George A., et al. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1313.
 Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported July 12, 1950; Report No. 2503. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 664.
- S. 2279.—Papathansiu, Panajotis John. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2460. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950.
- S. 2286 (H. R. 5670).—New Mexico, land transferred. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 914.
- S. 2290.—Blue Grass Ordnance plant. Reported in Senate Sept. 27, 1949, Armed Services; Report No. 1108. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Armed Services Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Oct. 13, 1949; Report No. 1425. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 18, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 385.
- S. 2294.—Contract Settlement Act of 1944, fair compensation. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 761.
- 2296.—Cicerelli, Maria. Reported in Senate May
 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1593. Passed
 Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13,
 1950. Reported July 12, 1950; Report No. 2504.
 Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950.
 Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 665.
- S. 2297.—Cardy, Lee Jones. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1594. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2666. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Vetoed Aug. 14, 1950.
- S. 2298.—Veterans' Affairs, lands conveyed. Reported in Senate July 21, 1949; Finance; Report No. 738. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Veterans' Affairs Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Aug. 24, 1949; Report No. 1310. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1949. Approved Sept. 1, 1949. Public Law No. 281.

- S. 2308.—Bevan, William Alfred. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1298. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 5, 1950; Report No. 2009. Private Calendar Passed House May 16, 1950. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 470.
- S. 2309.—Nemenyi, Oscar, et al. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1477. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 29, 1950; Report No. 2166. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Approved July 3, 1950. Private Law No. 640.
- S. 2311.—Un-American, subversive activities. Reported in Senate Mar. 21, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1358.
- S. 2314.—Courts, District Court, Oregon. Reported in Senate Jan. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1223.
 Passed Senate Feb. 1, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 2, 1950. Reported July 12, 1950; Report No. 2531. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 632.
- S. 2316.—Guided missile research laboratory. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 899. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Aug. 30, 1949. Reported Oct. 11, 1949; Report No. 1413. Union Calendar. Rules suspended. Passed House Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 386.
- S. 2317 (H. Res. 812).—Schools, construction and planning. Reported in Senate Aug. 22, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 948. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Referred to Education and Labor Oct. 18, 1949. Reported Aug. 7, 1950; Report No. 2810. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 22, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 23, 1950. House agrees to a conference Aug. 24, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Sept. 7, 1950. Conference report filed Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3064. House agrees to conference report Sept. 15, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 815.
- S. 2319 (H. R. 5330) (H. J. Res. 458).—Korea, Republic of, aid. Reported in Senate July 22, 1949; Foreign Relations; Report No. 48. Passed Senate Oct. 12, 1949. Referred to Foreign Affairs Jan. 20, 1950. Reported Feb. 1, 1950. Report No. 1571. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Feb. 9, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Feb. 10, 1950. Approved Feb. 14, 1950. Public Law No. 447.
- S. 2324.—Balsam, Maria. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2347. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 24, 1950. Reported Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3069. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1032.

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 2328.—Patent Office, examiners. Reported in Senate Oct. 13, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1172.
 Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Oct. 18, 1949. Reported Feb. 9, 1950; Report No. 1617. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Feb. 20, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Feb. 24, 1950. Approved Mar. 4, 1950. Public Law No. 452.
- S. 2335.—Officer Personnel Act of 1947, amend. Reported in Senate Mar. 20, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1349. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Armed Services Apr. 20, 1950. Reported June 5, 1950; Report No. 2189. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, June 19, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments June 21, 1950. Approved June 23, 1950. Public Law No. 570.
- S. 2338.—Arthur, J. M. Reported in Senate Feb. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1256. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 29, 1950; Report No. 2148. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Approved June 15, 1950. Private Law No. 500.
- S. 2339.—Davis Grocery Co. Reported in Senate Jan. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1231. Passed Senate Feb. 1, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 2, 1950. Reported May 17, 1950; Report No. 2067. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Vetoed June 21, 1950.
- S. 2346.—Lu, Kuo Chin. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1800. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 19, 1950.
- S. 2347.—Jalayer, Freidoun. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1960. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950.
- S. 2348.—Territories of the United States. Reported in Senate Apr. 26. 1950; Rules and Administration; Report No. 1519. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to House Administration June 13, 1950. Reported June 29, 1950; Report No. 2432. Union Calendar. Passed House June 29, 1950. Approved July 7, 1950. Public Law No. 602.
- 2349.—Paak-Sui, Ho. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1595. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported June 30, 1950; Report No. 2444. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Approved July 20, 1950. Private Law No. 658.
- S. 2350.—Federal employees, lump-sum payments as compensation for annual leave. Reported in Senate Sept. 14, 1949, Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1074. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Apr. 27, 1950; Report No. 1959. Union Calendar. Passed House May 15, 1950. Approved May 23, 1950. Public Law No. 523.
- S. 2351.—Federal employees, dual employment. Reported in Senate Sept. 14, 1949, Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1075. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Dec. 20, 1950; Report No. 3226. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Dec. 22, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Jan. 2, 1951.

- S. 2357.—Federal Government, withholding of compensation. Reported in Senate Mar. 22. 1950; Expenditures in Executive Departments; Report No. 1362. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Expenditures in Executive Departments June 13, 1950. Reported July 13, 1950; Report No. 2542. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950 Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Pulbic Law No. 633.
- S. 2360.—Virgin Islands, Federal Airport Act. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 900. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Oct. 11, 1949; Report No. 1414. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 17, 1949. Approved Oct. 26, 1949. Public Law No. 404.
- S. 2362.—District of Columbia, flight experience for certain students. Reported in Senate Aug. 28, 1950. District of Columbia; Report No. 2455.
- S. 2364 (H. R. 4548).—Fort Logan, Colo., National Cemetery. Reported in Senate Sept. 28, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1112. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Passed House Mar. 6, 1950. Approved Mar. 10, 1950. Public Law No. 453.
- S. 2365.—District of Columbia, Classification Act of 1923. Reported in Senate Oct. 7, 1949; District of Columbia; Report No. 1138. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Referred to District of Columbia Oct. 18, 1949.
- S. 2372 (H. R. 5884).—Atomic Energy Act of 1946; Reported in Senate Aug. 18, 1949; Joint Committee on Atomic Energy; Report No. 934. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Passed House Sept. 29, 1949. Approved Oct. 11, 1949. Public Law No. 347.
- S. 2374 (H. R. 5535).—Philippine Rehabilitation Act of 1946, amend. Reported in Senate Aug. 19, 1949; Public Works; Report No. 940.
- S. 2379 (H. R. 5931).—Classification Revision Act of 1949. Reported in Senate Aug. 5, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 847.
- S. 2380.—Army and Air Force dental care. Reported in Senate Aug. 4, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 835. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Armed Services Aug. 10, 1949.
- S. 2382.—Army, Research laboratory for Quartermaster Corps. Reported in Senate Sept. 20, 1949. Armed Services; Report No. 1093. Passed Senate Sept 27, 1949. Referred to Armed Services Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Oct. 19, 1949; Report No. 1466. Union Calendar. Passed House Oct. 19, 1949. Approved Oct. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 424.
- S. 2383 (H. R. 6305).—International Wheat Agreement. Reported in Senate Oct. 5, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1123. Passed Senate Oct. 13, 1949.

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 2385.—Ritche, Edward C. Reported in Senate Jan. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1224. Passed Senate Feb. 1, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Feb. 2, 1950. Reported May 17, 1950; Report No. 2068. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Approved June 13, 1950. Private Law No. 486.
- S. 2391 (H. R. 799).—Weber Basin reclamation project, Utah. Reported in Senate Aug. 5, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 849. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Rules suspended. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949. Approved Aug. 29, 1949. Public Law No. 273.
- S. 2393.—Albrecht, Martin. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1299. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr 20, 1950.
- S. 2395 (H. R. 5920).—Veterans, mental cases. Reported in Senate May 12, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1556.
- S. 2397.—Lodoen, Signa M. and Nels R. Reported in Senate Apr. 26, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1520. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Public Lands June 13, 1950. Reported June 19, 1950; Report No. 2273. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Approved June 28, 1950. Private Law No. 596.
- S. 2401.—Haug, Elizabeth Martha. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1961.
 Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2791. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 853.
- S. 2403.—Friese, Curt Edward. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1801. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 19, 1950.
- S. 2404.—Indians, hospital at Albuquerque, N. Mex. Reported in Senate Oct. 11, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1146. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Passed House, amended, Oct. 18, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Oct. 19, 1949. Approved Oct. 31, 1949. Public Law No. 438.
- S. 2420.—Shami, Shaoul Minashi, et al. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2384.
 Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3160. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1060.
- S. 2423.—Indians, Osage Tribe. Reported in Senate June 23, 1950, Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1865. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Public Lands July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 14, 1950; Report No. 2913. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 21, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 1, 1950. Public Law No. 745.

- S. 2427.—Marumoto, Masae. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1314. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 5, 1950; Report No. 2010. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 471.
- S. 2429.—Santos, Henrique. Reported in Senate Sept 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1062. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Mar. 2, 1950; Report No. 1727. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 7, 1950. Approved Mar. 16, 1950. Private Law No. 402.
- S. 2431.—Kato, Sumiko. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1300. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 5, 1950; Report No. 2011. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 472.
- S. 2433.—Patent Office, Board of Appeals. Reported in Senate Oct. 13, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1171. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Oct. 18, 1949.
- S. 2436.—Alaska, airport. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 955. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Aug. 30, 1949. Reported Oct. 11, 1949; Report No. 1415. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 6, 1950. Approved Mar. 10, 1950. Public Law No. 454.
- S. 2440 (H. R. 4766) (H. Res. 599).—Military establishment, installation. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 923. Passed Senate Feb. 9, 1950. Referred to Armed Services Feb. 14, 1950. Reported Mar. 27, 1950; Report No. 1851; Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, May 23, 1950. Senate asks for a conference May 25, 1950. House agrees to a conference May 25, 1950. Conference report filed June 9, 1950; Report No. 2212. House agrees to conference report June 12, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report June 13, 1950. Approved June 17, 1950. Public Law No. 564.
- S. 2441.—National Guard, additional officers. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 924. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Armed Services Aug. 30, 1949. Reported Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1653. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Mar. 6, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Mar. 7, 1950. Approved Mar. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 458.
- S. 2442.—Park, Yone J. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1596. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2621. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 678.

No.

- 2443.—Ponsard, Mrs. Georgette. Reported in Senate Mar. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1324.
 Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 5, 1950; Report No. 2012. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 473.
- S. 2457.—Chahroudi, A. K. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1881. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 8, 1950; Report No. 2818. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 15, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 18, 1950. Approved Aug. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 874.
- S. 2458.—Dubonnet, Ruth Obre. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950, Judiciary; Report No. 2642.
- S. 2460.—Drucker, George O., et al. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2590. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Dec. 18, 1950. Reported Dec. 20, 1950; Report No. 3212. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 21, 1950. Approved Jan. 9, 1951. Private Law No.

- S. 2479.—Strenger, A. D., et al. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1301. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 5, 1950; Report No. 2013. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Approved May 26, 1950. Private Law No. 476.
- S. 2484 (H. R. 6061).—Maritime Commission, war risk and liability insurance. Reported in Senate June 14, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1828. Passed Senate Aug. 8, 1950. Referred to Merchant Marine and Fisheries Aug. 9, 1950. Committee discharged. Passed House, amended, Aug. 22, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 24, 1950. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 763.
- S. 2487.—Arcella, Dominic. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2188. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10,
- S. 2488.—Wieckowski, Jan Josef. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2643. 60238-81-House Business Cal-

- S. 2491.—Fort Phillip Kearney Military Reservation. Reported in Senate Sept. 16, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 1087. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Banking and Currency Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Aug. 15, 1950; Report No. 2915. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950. Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 737.
- S. 2492.—Battha, Maria, Magdalena Margit, Martha. Reported in Senate May 17. 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1598. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950.
- _____Union 1083
- S. 2499 (H. R. 7315).—Yoshida, Daijiro. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1599.
- S. 2462.—Skalova, Ruzina. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1597. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported June 30, 1950; Report No. 2445. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Approved July 19, 1950. Private Law No. 651.

 S. 2477.—Coast Guard, pay and retirement benefits. Passed in Senate Sept. 14, 1949, Interstate and are Feb. 1, 1950. Referred to Merchant Marine and Fisheries Feb. 2, 1950. Reported June 28, 1950; Report No. 2355. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 10, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments July 13, 1950. Approved July 22, 1950. Public Law No. 620.
 - S. 2510.—Pease, Anson Harold. Reported in Senate Apr. 18, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs, Report No. 1501. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Public Lands June 13, 1950. Reported June 15, 1950; Report No. 2254. Private Calendar Private 976. Passed House June 20, 1950. Approved June 29, 1950. Private Law No. 620.
 - S. 2511.—Portoria, Dr. John R. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1451. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported June 8, 1950; Report No. 2200. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Approved June 29, 1950. Private Law No. 621.
 - S. 2513.—Bankruptcy Act, short title. Reported in Senate Apr. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1495. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported Dec. 14, 1950; Report No. 3191. House Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 20, 1950. Public Law No. 879.
 - S. 2517.—Plevin, Morris, Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2385. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950.

No.

- S. 2520.—Tebo, Walter. Reported in Senate Jan. 23, . 2020.—1eDO, Walter. Reported in Senate Jan. 23, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1235. Passed Senate Feb. 1, 1950. Referred to Public Lands Feb. 2, 1950. Reported Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1658. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 21, 1950. Approved Mar. 2, 1950. Private Law No. 389.
- S. 2522.—Agricultural commodities, stabilize. Reported in Senate Sept. 20, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1091. Recommitted Oct. 6, 1949. Report No. 1129.
- S. 2526.—Stein, Vera. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1600. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950.
- S. 2541.—Veterans' Administration, training and re-2541.—Veterans' Administration, training and research. Reported in Senate Sept. 22, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 1099. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Veterans' Affairs Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Feb. 28, 1950; Report No. 1717. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 6, 1950. Approved Mar. 10, 1950. Public Law No.
- S. 2550.—Sorenson, Arthur, et al. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2082. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July
- S. 2551.—Crow, Julia Two. Reported in Senate Apr. 18, 1950, Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1505. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Public Lands June 13, 1950. Reported June 15, 1950; Report No. 2255. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Approved June 29, 1950. Private Law No. 622.
- S. 2552.—Man, Betty Little. Reported in Senate Apr. 18, 1950, Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1506. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Public Lands June 13, 1950. Reported June 15, 1950; Report No. 2256. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Approved June 29, 1950. Private Law No. 623
- S. 2556.—Knight, Mrs. Billy J. and Dorothea. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1452. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported June 8, 1950; Report No. 2201. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 625. Law No. 635.
- S. 2559.—Veterans, retirement benefits. Reported in Senate Sept. 15, 1949; Armed Services; Report No. 1084. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Armed Services Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Mar. 16, 1950; Report No. 1786. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Apr. 3, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendment Apr. 10, 1950. Approved Apr. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 473. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 473.
- 8. 2560.—(H. R. 6185).—Federal Credit Union, loans liberalized. Reported in Senate Sept. 23, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 1106.

 S. 2595.—District of Columbia, Commission on Human Rights. Reported in Senate Mar. 13, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 1335

- S. 2565.—Duff, Edward E. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1601. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2667. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 773.
- S. 2568.—Lyon, Carmen E. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1302. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 5, 1950; Report No. 2014. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 474.
- S. 2575.—Kofayashi, Yayoko and June. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1602. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported June 30, 1950; Report No. 2446. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Approved July 18, 1950. Private Law No. 646
- S. 2576.—Kupferstein, Jeno. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1962. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July
- S. 2584.—Health, illness, study of. Reported in Senate Sept. 22, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 1097. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Sept. 28, 1949.
- S. 2586.—Giorgi, Delfo. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2386. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950.
- S. 2587.—Quilici, Vittorio. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2387. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950.
- S. 2590.—Coins, recoinage losses. Reported in Senate 2590.—Coins, recoinage losses. Reported in Senate Sept. 22, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 1100. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Banking and Currency Sept. 28, 1949. Reported Apr. 26, 1950; Report No. 1957. Union Calendar Passed House May 1, 1950. Approved May 10 1950. Public Law No. 509.
- S. 2591 (H. R. 3943).—Public Health Service, research on rheumatism, arthritis, etc. Reported in Senate Sept. 22, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 1102. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Sept. 28, 1949. Committee discharged. Passed House, amended, Luky 10, 1050. Sept. acks for a conference. Luky 19, 1950. July 10, 1950. Senate asks for a conference July 12, 1950. House agrees to a conference July 17, 1950. Conference report filed July 27, 1950. Report No. House agrees to conference report Aug. 1, Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 2, 2750. 1950. 1950. Approved Aug. 15, 1950. Public Law No. 692.

- S. 2596 (H. Res 447).—Veterans, schools, regulation of Reported in Senate Oct. 11, 1949; Labor and Public Works; Report No. 1156. Passed Senate Oct. 12, 1949. Referred to Veterans' Affairs Oct. 13, 1949. Reported Oct. 14, 1949: Report No. 1444. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, May 11, 1950. Senate asks for a conference May 31, 1950. House agrees to a conference June 5, 1950. Conference report filed June 28, 1950; Report No. 2373. House agrees to conference report June 29, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report June 30, 1950. Approved July 13, 1950. Public Law No. 610.
- S. 2598 (H. R. 6213).—Narcotics, purchase. Reported in Senate Sept. 29, 1949; Finance: Report No. 1113.
- S. 2599.—Benetti, Arturo. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1963. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3070 Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 1043.
- S. 2604.—District of Columbia, insane, physicians qualifications. Reported in Senate May 2, 1950, District of Columbia; Report No. 1530. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to District of Columbia June 13, 1950.
- S. 2605 (H. R. 6278).—District of Columbia, cancer malignant diseases. Reported in Senate May 2 1950, District of Columbia; Report No. 1531.
- S. 2608.—Hu, Dr. Kun Ken. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary, Report No. 1802. Passed Senate June 16. Referred to Judiciary June 19, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2622. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 716.
- S. 2609.—Crime, youth offenders. Reported in Senate Oct. 17, 1949, Judiciary; Report No. 1180. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported Aug. 22, 1950; Report No. 2979. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 18, 1950. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 865.
- S. 2611.—Boccia, Roland Roger Alfred, et al. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1303. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 18, 1950; Report No. 2109. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No. 502.
- S. 2614.—Hougen, O. O. Reported in Senate July 19, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2107. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 8, 1950; Report No. 2819. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 871.
- S. 2617.—Pizzuto, Ermalinda Mary. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1882. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 4, 1950; Report No 2792. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 854.
- S. 2618—Hines, Fred P. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2049. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950.

- S. 2625.—Marsak, Ivo. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1883. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950.
- S. 2620.—Yun, Chyon Yong. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1603. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950.
- S. 2629.—Bruchner, Marianne. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1453. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported June 8, 1950; Report No. 2202. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Private Law No. 636.
- S. 2633 (H. R. 8945).—Convention for the Establishment of an International Commission for Scientific Investigation of Tuna. Reported in Senate July 18, 1950; Foreign Relations; Report No. 2094. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Foreign Affairs July 27, 1950. Committee discharged. Passed House, amended, Aug. 23, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 24, 1950. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 764.
- S. 2635.—Agriculture, conservation material, price for. Reported in Senate July 11, 1950, Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1945. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Agriculture July 27, 1950.
- S. 2636.—Agriculture, State plans and direct payments to farmers. Reported in Senate July 11, 1950, Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1946. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Agriculture July 27, 1950. Committee discharged. Passed House Sept. 13, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 817.
- S. 2640.—Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1930, amend. Reported in Senate May 16, 1950;
 Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1560.
 Passed Senate Aug. 8, 1950. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service Aug. 9, 1950.
- S. 2646.—Articaire Refrigeration Co. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1454.
 Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 29, 1950; Report No. 2149. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Approved June 12, 1950. Private Law No.
- S. 2648.—Fava, Carlo. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2276. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 24, 1950. Reported Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3071. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Private Law No. 1047.
- S. 2655.—Hryniak, Mrs. Evelyn M. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1304. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 29, 1950; Report No. 2150. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, June 6, 1950. Senate asks for a conference June 8, 1950. House agrees to a conference June 20, 1950. Conference report filed July 27, 1950; Report No. 2749. House agrees to conference report July 31, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 1, 1950. Approved Aug. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 794.

No.

- S. 2658 (H. R. 8766).—Kentucky, fish hatchery. Reported in Senate June 15, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1841. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Referred to Merchant Marine and Fisheries June 19, 1950. Reported June 28, 1950; Report No. 2358. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Approved July 18, 1950. Public Law No. 614.
- S 2662.—Syrovatka, Evzen. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1604. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported June 30, 1950; Report No. 2447. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Approved July 19, 1950. Private Law No. 652.
- S. 2668.—Independent Offices Appropriation Act, 1950, amend. Reported in Senate Oct. 18, 1949; Joint Committee on Atomic Energy; Report No. 1201. Passed Senate Oct. 18, 1949. Passed House Oct. 19, 1949. Approved Oct. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 422.
- S. 2676.—Ina, Kimie Y. and daughter. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1605. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported July 12, 1950; Report No. 2505. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950. Approved July 26, 1950. Private Law No. 666.
- S. 2681.—Marine Band, Battle of Lexington. Reported in Senate Feb. 3, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1250. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1950. Passed House, amended, Feb. 9, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Feb. 9, 1950. Became Public Law without Presidential approval Feb. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 450.
- S. 2682.—Ionesai, Naum. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1606. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported June 30, 1950; Report No. 2448. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Approved July 19, 1950. Private Law No. 653.
- S. 2695.—Stathopoulou, Stella Jean. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2190 Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1950.
- S. 2702.—Gabel, Louis E. Reported in Senate Aug 30, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2496. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950 Reported Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3161. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Vetoed Dec. 29, 1950.
- S. 2707 (H. R. 6454).—Courts, judges; northern district of Illinois. Reported in Senate July 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2098.
- S. 2711.—Be, K. C. Swannio, et al. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2475. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950.
- S. 2714.—Pfeiffer, Thomas. Reported in Senate Apr.
 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1408. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20
 1950. Reported June 8, 1950; Report No. 2203
 Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950.
 Approved June 29, 1950. Private Law No. 624.

- S. 2723.—Elorza, Maria del Carmen Morano, et al. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1607. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2623. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 733.
- S. 2724.—Armed services, leave, accrued. Reported in Senate Feb. 9, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1268. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Armed Services Apr. 20, 1950. Reported Aug. 26, 1950; Report No. 3004. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 18, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 818.
- S. 2734 (H. Res. 480).—Indians, Navajo and Hopi. Reported in Senate Oct. 18, 1949; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1202. Passed Senate Oct. 18, 1949. Referred to Public Lands Oct. 19, 1949. Reported Jan. 16, 1950; Report No. 1474. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Feb. 21, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Feb. 23, 1950. House asks for a conference Mar. 4, 1950. Conference report filed Apr. 5, 1950; Report No. 1892. House agrees to conference report Apr. 6, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Apr. 10, 1950. Approved Apr. 19, 1950. Public Law No. 474.
- S. 2735.—Rasmussen, Mrs. Vernon B. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1608. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported June 30, 1950; Report No. 2449. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Approved July 19, 1950. Private Law No. 654.
- S. 2741.—Ziegler, Stephania. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1609. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950.
- S. 2745.—Champourcin, Marie De. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1610. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported June 30, 1950; Report No. 2450. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Approved July 20, 1950. Private Law No. 659.
- S. 2767.—Fukuda, Yoshiko. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2644.
- 2772.—Cole, Thomas N. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2211. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1950.
- 2774.—Bank definition to include savings and loan associations. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1611. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported July 12, 1950; Report No. 2520. House Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 634.
- S. 2780.—Riel, Jaime. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1964. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2793. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 855.
- S. 2786.—Merchant Marine Act, amend, to promote development of American merchant fleet. Reported in Senate June 14, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce: Report No. 1829

No.

- S. 2791.—Zitnikova, Jarmila. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1965. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950.
- S. 2795.—Torre, Fortunato Guilio. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1692.
 Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported June 30, 1950; Report No. 2451. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Approved July 20, 1950. Private Law No. 660.
- S. 2799.—Adriaans, John Wilhelm. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2388. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3162. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1061.
- S. 2801.—Northwest Atlantic Fisheries International Convention. Reported in Senate June 14, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1830. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Foreign Affairs July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 25, 1950; Report No. 2996. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Sept. 15, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments, Sept. 20, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 845.
- S. 2803.—Pisano, Angela Maria. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2428. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3163. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1062.
- S. 2805.—Aeton, George. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2664.
- S. 2807 (H. R. 6692).—Hughes, Sgt. Blaine W. Reported in Senate Feb. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1257. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950.
- S. 2809.—Virgin Islands, agricultural program. Reported in Senate June 20, 1950; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1845. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Agriculture July 27, 1950.
- S. 2811.—Phonograph records, obscene matter. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1305. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 5, 1950; Report No. 2017. House Calendar. Passed House, amended, May 15, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments May 18, 1950. Approved May 27, 1950. Public Law No. 531.
- S. 2812.—Obscene matter, to prevent transportation by private conveyance. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1306. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950.
- S. 2822 (H. Res. 697) (S. Con. Res. 106).—Federa Deposit Insurance Act, insurable deposit. Reported in Senate Feb. 10, 1950; Banking and Currency; Report No. 1269. Passed Senate Mar. 13, 1950. Referred to Banking and Currency Mar. 14, 1950. Reported July 14, 1950; Report No. 2564. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 20, 1950. Senate asks for a conference July 21, 1950. House agrees to a conference July 24, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Sept. 1, 1950. Conference report filed Sept. 8, 1950; Report No. 3049. House agrees to conference report Sept 15, 1950. Approved Sept 21, 1950. Public Law No. 797.

- S. 2826 (H. R. 6567).—Agriculture, Commodity Credit Corporation. Reported in Senate Mar. 8, 1950, Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1326.
- S. 2830.—Browder, E. C., and Charles Kenyon. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2613. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Dec. 18, 1950.
- S. 2835.—Stuckenberg, Boris Paul and wife. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2389. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Sept. 18, 1950; Report No. 3098. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Private Law No. 1048.
- S. 2844.—Poidimani, Baigio. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1966. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950.
- S. 2845.—China, aid. Reported in Senate Feb. 3, 1950; Foreign Relations; Report No. 1251.
- S. 2853 (H. R. 6820).—Decorations, Berlin airlift Reported in Senate Feb. 20, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1277. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Passed House May 1, 1950. Approved May 5, 1950. Public Law No. 503.
- S. 2855 (H. R. 6825).—Medals, extend time limit for certain. Reported in Senate Feb. 3, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1252.
- S. 2857.—Missing Persons Act, dependents of military personnel. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1667. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Armed Services June 13, 1950.
- S. 2859.—Armed Services, recreation programs. Reported in Senate Feb. 14, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1273. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Armed Services Apr. 20, 1950.
- S. 2860.—Navy, household effects. Reported in Senate Mar. 24, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1372. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Armed Services Apr. 20, 1950.
- S. 2863 (H. R. 6807).—National Cemeteries, expansion. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2141. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Passed House, amended, July 27, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 2, 1950. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Public Law No. 682.
- S. 2864.—Justice, Department of, administrative expenses. Reported in Senate Feb. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1258. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported June 22, 1950; Report No. 2309. Passed House, amended, July 10, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments July 21, 1950. Approved July 23, 1950. Public Law No. 626.

No.

- S. 2866.—Gesell, Egbert G. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1612. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2668. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 717.
- S. 2868.—Future Farmers of America, incorporate. Reported in Senate June 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1911. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 10, 1950; Report No. 2852. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950. Approved Aug. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 740.
- S. 2872.—War Claims Act, extend time for filing reports. Reported in Senate Mar. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1323. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Apr. 20, 1950.
- S. 2874 (H. R. 6390).—U. S. Code, Rules of Procedure. Reported in Senate Apr. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1491. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950 Passed House May 1, 1950. Approved May 10, 1950. Public Law No. 510
- S. 2875.—Federal Airport Act, extend. Reported in Senate May 10, 1950, Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1551. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce June 13, 1950. Reported July 24, 1950; Report No. 2709. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 18, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 846.
- S. 2888.—Beddington, Frances Ethel. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2604.
 Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Dec. 18, 1950. Reported Dec. 20, 1950; Report No. 3213. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 21, 1950. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1084.
- S. 2897.—Langer, Hyman D. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1884. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2794. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 856.
- S. 2901 (H. R. 6836).—Courts, district, judge, Delaware. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1613. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Committee discharged. Prssed House Aug. 23, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 753.
- S. 2911.—Bonesteel, Lt. Col. Charles H. Reported in Senate Jan 26, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1238. Passed Senate Jan. 26, 1950. Referred to Armed Services Jan. 27, 1950. Reported Mar. 20, 1950; Report No. 1796; Private Calendar. Passed House, amended. Apr. 4, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendment Apr. 13, 1950. Approved Apr. 19, 1950. Private Law No. 412.
- S. 2921.—Niarchos, Stavros S. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2614. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Dec. 18, 1950.
- S. 2922.—Murato, Chuko. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2353. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 24, 1950. Reported Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3072. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1003.

- S. 2923.—Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, Building, in the District of Columbia. Reported in Senate June 27, 1950; Public Works; Report No. 1910.
- S. 2927.—Burgher, Edmon. Reported in Senate July 27, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 2177. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1950. Re-referred to Post Office and Civil Service Aug. 15, 1950.
- S. 2929.—Trading With the Enemy Act, property returned. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2024. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce July 27, 1950.
- S. 2930.—District of Columbia, teachers, leave. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 1872. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to District of Columbia July 27, 1950.
- S. 2934.—Elizas, Julius. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1307. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2669. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 718.
- S. 2941.—Espionage and censorship, extends time relating to indictment. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2638.
- S. 2943.—Reconstruction Finance Corporation. Reported in Senate Mar. 8, 1950, Banking and Currency; Report No. 1328.
- S. 2948.—Whitesell, Clara. Reported in Senate Aug. 4, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2245. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Public Lands Aug. 10, 1950. Reported Aug. 16, 1950; Report No. 2931. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 948.
- S. 2949.—Chief, Jones. Reported in Senate May 19, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1679. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Public Lands June 13, 1950.
- S. 2954.—Biro, Agnes and Anna. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2013. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2795. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 857.
- S. 2961.—Jardeleza, Magdalina, L., Jr. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2461. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3164. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1063.
- S. 2965.—Pantelas, George. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2665.
- S. 2968.—Huang, Chen Hua. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1693. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3165. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1064.

- S. 2969.—Comptroller General, certifying officers. Reported in Senate Mar. 23, 1950; Expenditures in Executive Departments; Report No. 1365. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Expenditures in the Executive Departments Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 17, 1950; Report No. 2076. Union Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950. Approved June 14, 1950. Public Law No. 540.
- S. 2980.—Agriculture, tobacco. Reported in Senate Apr. 18, 1950, Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1502. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Agriculture June 13, 1950.
- S. 2981.—Forgnone, Giuseppe Merlinet. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2191. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1950. Reported Dec. 20, 1950; Report No. 3214. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 21, 1950. Approved Jan. 9, 1951. Private Law No.
- S. 2983.—Baalstad, Nene. Reported in Senate July 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2677.
- S. 2990.—Shier, Amy Louisa. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1455. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2670. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 723.
- S. 2991.—Chicago, Rock Island & Pacific Railroad Co. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1803. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 19, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2671. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Private Law No. 774.
- S. 2996 (H. R. 8613).—Regional Agricultural Credit Corporation, loans. Reported in Senate Apr. 19, 1950; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1510. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Agriculture June 13, 1950. Committee discharged. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 665.
- S. 3000.—War Claims Act of 1948, dependency requirement. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2050. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce July 27, 1950. Reported Sept. 15, 1950; Report No. 3093. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 18, 1950. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 866.
- S. 3001 (H. R. 7220).—Reclamation projects, rehabilitation. Reported in Senate Feb. 14, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1272.
- S. 3005.—Haddad, Olga. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1967. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2796. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 858.
- S. 3007.—Pfister, Stefanie and Hildegarde Weber. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1614. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported June 30, 1950; Report No. 2452. Private Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950 Approved July 19, 1950. Private Law No. 655.

- S. 3012.—Petty, Mrs. Osa J. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1409. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2672. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Private Law No. 679.
- S. 3015.—Tyson, Walter. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2476. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3073. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1004.
- S. 3017.—Hollon, Sgt. James, and Bessie Hollon. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1885. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 8, 1950; Report No. 2820. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 841.
- S. 3018.—Steiner, W. F. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2277. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 24, 1950. Reported Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3074. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1005.
- S. 3026.—Llanderal, Jesus Juan. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2429. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950.
- S. 3029.—Scott, Walter J. Reported in Senate May 23, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1736. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Public Lands June 13, 1950. Reported June 15, 1950; Report No. 2257. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Approved June 29, 1950. Private Law No. 625.
- S. 3037.—Yialouris, Nicholas. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2278. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 24, 1950.
- S. 3044.—Lazaga, Berniece Josephine. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2605. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Dec. 18, 1950. Reported Dec. 20, 1950; Report No. 3215. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 21, 1950. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1085.
- S. 3049.—Agriculture, potatoes. Reported in Senate Apr. 19, 1950; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1509.
- S. 3050 (H. R. 7185).—Veterans, competitive examinations. Reported in Senate Apr. 14, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1488.
- S. 3059 (S. Con. Res. 101).—Sebenick, John H. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1886. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 8, 1950; Report No. 2821. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Private Law No. 889.
- S. 3066.—Irastorza, Dionisio Aguirre. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2390. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3166. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1065.

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 3067.—Irastorza, Andres Aguirre. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2391. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Reported Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3167. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1066.
- S. 3068.—Burnett, Lt. and Mrs. Neill C. Reported in Senate May 22, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1694. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950.
- S. 3069.—Bureau of Passport and Visas. Reported in Senate Aug. 2, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2231.
- S. 3077.—Fujii, Shizan and son. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2645.
- S. 3084.—Brainard, Henry Milton, Monument. Reported in Senate Mar. 9, 1950; Rules and Administration. Passed Senate Mar. 9, 1950. Referred to House Administration Mar. 13, 1950. Reported Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1814. Passed House Mar. 23, 1950. Approved Mar. 31, 1950. Public Law No. 470.
- S. 3090.—Ireland, Lt. (jg) Charles W. Reported in Senate Apr. 3, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1410. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 29, 1950; Report No. 2151. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950. Approved June 16, 1950. Private Law No.
- S. 3091.—Hiller, Master Stanley (Zachne). Reported in Senate Sept. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2543.
 Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3168. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 1053.
- S. 3093.—Hawaii, Supreme Court. Reported in Senate Apr. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1492. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Public Lands Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 18, 1950; Report No. 2080. Union Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950. Approved June 15, 1950 Public Law No. 550.
- S. 3094.—Rosenblum, Miriam. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2206. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1950. Reported Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2941. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 938.
- S. 3097.—Rees, O. S. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1887. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 8, 1950; Report No. 2822. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Privare Law No. 842.
- S. 3098 (H. R. 7399).—Courts, District Court, Mississippi, Northern District. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1888. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 7, 1950. Public Law No. 668.
- S. 3099 (H. R. 6869).—Courts, district judge for western district of Pennsylvania. Reported in Senate May 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1677. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Committee discharged. Passed House Aug. 17, 1950. Approved Aug. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 738.

- S. 3107.—Drobinski, Boleslaw H. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2207. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1950. Reported Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2942. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 939.
- S. 3108.—Courts, judges, widows of. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2216.
- S. 3109 (H. R. 8847).—Merchant Marine, Americanflag shipping on the Great Lakes. Reported in Senate June 14, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1831.
- S. 3117.—Postal Service, demurrage charges. Reported in Senate Mar. 21, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1359. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service Apr. 20. 1950. Reported Apr. 21, 1950; Report No. 1934. Union Calendar. Passed House May 1, 1950. Approved May 5, 1950. Public Law No. 504.
- S. 3118.—Postal Service, postage due on return of second-, third-, and fourth-class mail. Reported in Senate Apr. 13, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1486. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 29, 1950; Report No. 2158. Union Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950. Approved June 8, 1950. Public Law No. 536.
- S. 3121.—Besso-Pianetto, Mario Blas. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2279.
 Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 24, 1950. Reported Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3075. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Private Law No. 1049.
- S. 3122.—Goodyear Aircraft Corp. easement. Reported in Senate Mar. 9, 1950, Armed Services; Report No. 1330. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Armed Services Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 10, 1950; Report No. 2034. Private Calendar. Passed House May 16, 1950. Approved May 25, 1950. Private Law No. 475.
- S. 3123.—Seals, fur, protect. Reported in Senate June 28, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1924. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Merchant Marine and Fisheries July 27, 1950. Reported Sept. 11, 1950; Report No. 3052. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 18, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 847.
- S. 3125.—Uzman, Dr. Lutfu. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2591. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Dec. 18, 1950. Reported Dec. 20, 1950; Report No. 3216. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 21, 1950. Approved Jan. 9, 1951. Private Law No. 1098.
- S. 3128.—Decora, John D. Reported in Senate May 19, 1950, Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1680. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Public Lands June 13, 1950. Reported June 15, 1950; Report No. 2258. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Approved June 29, 1950. Private Law No. 626.

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 3129.—Whitford, Mr. and Mrs. Charles. Reported in Senate July 18, 1950, Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2093. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Public Lands July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 2, 1950; Report No. 2779. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 872.
- S. 3130.—Smith, Lot and Helen S. Reported in Senate May 19, 1950, Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1681. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Public Lands June 13, 1950. Reported June 15, 1950; Report No. 2259. Private Calendar. Passed House June 20, 1950. Approved June 29, 1950. Private Law No. 627.
- S. 3135.—Agriculture, peanuts, marketing quotas. Reported in Senate Sept. 5, 1950; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 2503.
- S. 3136.—Wyoming, Mills, sewage system. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2251. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Referred to Public Lands Aug. 24, 1950. Reported Aug. 30, 1950; Report No. 3028. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 18, 1950. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Public Law No. 832.
- S. 3147.—National Commission on Intergovernmental Relations. Reported in Senate June 22, 1950. Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 1856.
- S. 3149.—Garland, Irene. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2666.
- S. 3155.—Shiraki, Marie Louise. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2667.
- S. 3157.—Takata, Setsuko and Catharino. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2212. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1950.
- S. 3159.—Compacts, Idaho and Wyoming. Passed Senate Mar. 1, 1950. Referred to Public Lands Mar. 2, 1950. Reported Mar. 7, 1950; Report No. 1743. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 8, 1950. Approved Mar. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 464.
- S. 3163.—Redman, Mrs. Honora. Reported in Senate Apr. 10, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1456. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2673. Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 719.
- S. 3173.—Federal Airport Act, airport at Chatham Field. Reported in Senate May 10, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1552. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce June 13, 1950.
- S. 3176 (H. R. 6354).—District of Columbia, daylight saving. Reported in Senate Mar. 16, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 1344. Passed Senate Apr. 21, 1950.
- S. 3180.—District of Columbia Teachers' Salary Act of 1947. Reported in Senate July 21, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 2113. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to District of Columbia July 27, 1950.

- S. 3181 (H. R. 8276).—Housing and Rent Act of 1950. Reported in Senate June 6, 1950; Banking and Currency; Report No. 1780. Passed Senate June 12, 1950. Passed House, amended, June 13, 1950. Senate asks for a conference June 14, 1950. House agrees to a conference June 15, 1950. Conference report filed June 19, 1950. Report No. 2285. House agrees to conference report June 21, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report June 21, 1950. Approved June 23, 1950. Public Law No. 574.
- S. 3183.—Mark, Zdenek. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950, Judiciary; Report No. 2646.
- S. 3185.—Khoury, Nouhad Ann. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2430. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950.
- S. 3189 (H. R. 7260).—Court, District Court, Illinois, southern district of. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary: Report No. 1968.
- S. 3222.—Tsang, Dr. John Lin-kwei. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950, Judiciary; Report No. 2647.
- S. 3226.—General Accounting Office, certifying officers. Reported in Senate Mar. 23, 1950; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 1366. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Expenditures in the Executive Departments Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 17, 1950; Report No. 2077. Union Calendar. Passed House June 5, 1950. Approved June 14, 1950. Public Law No. 541.
- S. 3229 (H. R. 7677).—Genoa Indian School, perfecting title. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2363.
- S. 3238.—McDade, Dr. Frederick Daniel. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1969.
 Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2797. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 272
- S. 3241.—Paloheimo, George Brander, and Eva. Reported in Senate Dec. 11 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2606. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Dec. 18, 1950. Reported Dec. 20, 1950; Report No. 3217. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 21, 1950. Approved Jan. 4, 1951. Private Law No. 1093.
- S. 3244.—Ships Cook Convention. Reported in Senate June 14, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1832.
- S. 3245.—Medical examination (seafarers), convention. Reported in Senate June 14, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1833.
- S. 3246.—Food and catering (ships crews), convention. Reported in Senate June 14, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1834.
- S. 3250.—Marine Post, No. 28, American Legion. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2280. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 24, 1950. Reported Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3076. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Private Law No. 1080.

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 3253.—Hibberd, Lyon F., and George T. Erb. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1615. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported July 20, 1950; Report No. 2674 Private Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Private Law No. 720.
- S. 3254.—Veterans' Administration hospital, designate.
 Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 2271. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Referred to Veterans' Affairs Aug. 24, 1950.
- S. 3255.—Career Compensation Act of 1949, extend.
 Reported in Senate Mar. 16, 1950; Armed Services;
 Report No. 1347. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950.
 Referred to Armed Services Apr. 20, 1950. Reported
 Apr. 25, 1950; Report No. 1948. Union Calendar.
 Passed House May 1, 1950. Approved May 10,
 1950. Public Law No. 511
- S. 3256 (H. R. 7667).—Interior, Department of, property transferred. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950, Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 1866.
- S. 3257.—District of Columbia unemployment compensation. Reported in Senate June 27, 1950, District of Columbia; Report No. 1919
- S. 3258.—District of Columbia nurseries and nursery schools, day care for children. Reported in Senate May 4, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 1533. Passed Senate May 12, 1950. Referred to District of Columbia May 15, 1950. Committee discharged. Passed House, amended, June 27, 1950. House asks for a conference June 27, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference June 28, 1950. Conference report filed June 28, 1950; Report No. 2374. Senate agrees to conference report June 29, 1950. House agrees to conference report June 29, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 588.
- S. 3259.—Chenalloy, Ethelyn Isobel. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2592. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Dec. 18, 1950. Reported Dec. 20, 1950; Report No. 3218. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 21, 1950. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1086.
- S. 3260.—Bush, Richard H. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2593. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Dec. 18, 1950. Reported Dec. 20, 1950; Report No. 3219. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 21, 1950. Approved Jan. 10, 1951. Private Law No. 1100.
- S. 3261.—Ruttan, Willard Sidmer. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2594. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Dec. 18, 1950. Reported Dec. 20, 1950; Report No. 3220. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 21, 1950. Approved Jan. 10, 1951. Private Law No. 1101.
- S. 3263.—Veterans, Government employment. Reported in Senate July 28, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 2184. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service Aug. 10, 1950. Reported Dec. 5, 1950; Report No. 3145. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 18, 1950. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 887.
- S. 3282 (H. R. 7966).—District of Columbia Presbyterian Congregation of Georgetown. Reported in Senate May 4, 1950, District of Columbia; Report No. 1534.

- S. 3289.—Okamoto, Hisako. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2121. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2798. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 859.
- S. 3291.—Liu, Dr. Shuh-Yuen. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950, Judiciary; Report No. 2648.
- S. 3295 (H. R. 7789).—Railway Labor Act, deduction from wages. Reported in Senate Aug. 9, 1950.
 Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 2262. Passed Senate Dec. 11, 1950. Passed House Jan. 1, 1951.
 Approved Jan. 10, 1951. Public Law No. 914.
- S. 3304 (H. R. 7797).—Economic Cooperation Act of 1948. Reported in Senate Mar. 24, 1950; Foreign Relations; Report No. 1371.
- S. 3306.—Petropoulos, Dr. George Peter. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2431. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Sept. 18, 1950; Report No. 3099. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Private Law No. 1050.
- S. 3307.—Meik, Colvin Bernard. Reported in Senate Sept. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2534. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Sept. 18, 1950; Report No. 3100. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Private Law No. 1051.
- S 3308.—District of Columbia wages, payment and collection. Reported in Senate June 27, 1950, District of Columbia; Report No. 1920. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to District of Columbia July 27, 1950.
- S. 3309.—Kraessel, Dr. Alfredo. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2649.
- S. 3312.—Hori, Noriko and daughter. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2674.
- S. 3314.—Balcher, Bert and Joseph F. Carroll. Reported in Senate May 31, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1753.
- S. 3315 (H. R. 7916).—Wyoming, oil and gas leases. Reported in Senate June 19, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1844.
- S. 3321.—Symeonides, Dr. Zena. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2281. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 24, 1950. Reported Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3077. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1033.
- S. 3325.—Bexner, Isolde. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1889. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 4, 1950; Report No. 2799. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 860.
- S. 3329.—Kitamura Kiyouri. Reported in Senate Sept. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2513. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3169. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1054.

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 3330 (H. R. 7866).—Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1930, lump-sum payments. Reported in Senate Apr. 20, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1513
- S. 3335.—Girardi, Joseph. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2668.
- S. 3336 (H. Res. 678).—Puerto Rico, constitutional government. Reported in Senate June 6, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1779. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Public Lands June 13, 1950. Reported June 19, 1950; Report No. 2275. Union Calendar. Passed House June 30, 1950. Approved July 3, 1950. Public Law No. 600.
- S. 3345.—Dildilian, Humayag. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2675.
- S. 3350.—District of Columbia, minimum wage rates for men and women. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 1873.
- S. 3357 (H. Res. 807).—Gambling devices in interstate commerce. Reported in Senate Apr. 12, 1950; Inter-State and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1482. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Apr. 20, 1950. Reported Aug. 1, 1950; Report No. 2769. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 28, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Sept. 18, 1950. House agrees to a conference Sept. 18, 1950. Conference report filed Sept. 19, 1950; Report No. 3111. Senate agrees to conference report Dec. 19, 1950. House agrees to conference report Dec. 20, 1950. Approved Jan. 2, 1951. Public Law No. 906.
- S. 3358.—Gambling, transmission of information. Reported in Senate May 26, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1752.
- S. 3367.—Hunt, Hill, and Betts. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2192. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1950. Reported Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2945. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 949.
- S. 3377.—Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938, false marking of aircraft. Reported in Senate Apr. 12, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1481. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Apr. 20, 1950. Reported July 24, 1950; Report No. 2710. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 635.
- S. 3378.—Santini, Armando. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2595. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Dec. 18, 1950. Reported Dec. 20, 1950; Report No. 3221. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 21, 1950. Approved Jan. 9, 1951. Private Law No. 1099.
- S. 3380.—Narcotic drugs. Reported in Senate June 1, 1950; Finance; Report No. 1755. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Ways and Means June 13, 1950. Reported July 27, 1950; Report No. 2751. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 1, 1950. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 678.
- S. 3396.—Kentucky, title to land. Reported in Senate Apr. 13, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1485. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Armed Services Apr. 20, 1950. Reported Apr. 28, 1950; Report No. 1961. Union Calendar. Passed House May 15, 1950. Approved May 19, 1950. Public Law No. 518.

- S. 3398.—Colonial National Historical Park, exchange of land. Reported in Senate Sept. 11, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2548. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Public Lands Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Sept. 15, 1950; Report No. 3091. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 18, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 819.
- S. 3401 (H. R. 8136).—Montalban-Troy, Joseph Umberto. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2441.
- S. 3403.—Pease, Mrs. Eloise Whitebear. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950, Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2484. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Public Lands Sept. 14, 1950.
- S. 3406.—Yen, Lee Yee. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2477. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3170. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1067.
- S. 3408.—Strauss, Sophie. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950, Judiciary; Report No. 2672.
- S. 3409.—Jackson Hole National Park. Reported in Senate July 6, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1938. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Public Lands July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 11, 1950; Report No. 2910. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 24, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 28, 1950. House agrees to conference Aug. 29, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 31, 1950; Report No. 3032. House agrees to conference report Aug. 31, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 31, 1950. Approved Sept 14, 1950. Public Law No. 787.
- S. 3413 (H. R. 7888).—Panama Canal, Classification Act. Reported in Senate Apr. 20, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1514.
- S. 3426.—Zahn, Gerhard and wife. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2208. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1950. Reported Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2943. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Private Law No. 950.
- S. 3430.—Zarandova, Martina Arnaiz. Reported in Senate Sept. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2514. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3171. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1055.
- S. 3431.—Moravec, Tatania. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2478. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Sept. 18, 1950; Report No. 3001. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 987.
- S. 3434.—Anzai, Mikiko. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2282. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 24, 1950. Reported Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3078. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1034.

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 3437.—Atomic Energy Act of 1946, compensation for members. Reported in Senate Aug. 30, 1950; Atomic Energy; Report No. 2493. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Joint Committee on Atomic Energy Sept. 14, 1950. Committee discharged. Passed House Sept. 20, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 820.
- S. 3444.—Oberschall, Victor Francis. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2462. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3172. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1056.
- S. 3446.—Rosenberg, Lt. Comdr. Edwin M. Reported in Senate July 20, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 2111. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Armed Services July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 2, 1950; Report No. 2772. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 843.
- S. 3452.—Purdy, George W. Reported in Senate Sept. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2544. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950.
- S. 3459.—Von Plettenberg, Carmencita. Reported in Senate Apr. 28, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1526.
- S. 3463.—Railway Labor Act, disputes, amend act relating to. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 2445.
- S. 3484.—Sugihara, Barbara. Reported in Senate Sept. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2525. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3173. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1068.
- S. 3499.—Veterans, vocational rehabilitation. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 2272.
- S. 3502.—Chika, Ayako. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950, Judiciary; Report No. 2650.
- S. 3504 (H. Res. 846).—Aircraft, transport, development. Reported in Senate May 26, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1751. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce Aug. 10, 1950. Reported Aug. 31, 1950; Report No. 3038. Union Calendar Passed House, amended, Sept. 18, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Sept. 22, 1950. Approved Sept. 30, 1950. Public Law No. 867.
- S. 3510.—Agriculture, corn and wheat, marketing excess. Reported in Senate May 18, 1950; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1670. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Agriculture June 13, 1950.
- S. 3513.—Shellenberger, James, Jr. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2615. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Dec. 18, 1950.
- S. 3517 (H. R. 8309).—Vermejo reclamation project. Reported in Senate Sept. 6, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2507. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Passed House Sept. 14, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 848.
- S. 3519.—Stevens, James Chester. Reported in Senate Sept. 11, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2555. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Public Lands Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Dec. 12, 1950; Report No. 3184. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1069.

- S. 3520 (H. Res. 717).—Abacá, production. Reported in Senate May 19, 1950, Armed Services; Report No. 1678. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Referred to Armed Services June 19, 1950. Reported July 18, 1950; Report No. 2586. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 26, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 1, 1950. Approved Aug. 10, 1950. Public Law No. 683.
- S. 3522.—District of Columbia, trespass on property. Reported in Senate July 21, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 2114. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to District of Columbia July 27, 1950.
- S. 3527 (H. Res. 684).—Federal Reserve Act, amend sec. 14 (a). Reported in Senate May 5, 1950; Banking and Currency; Report No. 1537. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Banking and Currency June 13, 1950. Reported June 28, 1950; Report No. 2359. Union Calendar. Passed House June 29, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 589.
- S. 3545 (H. R. 8726).—Sound recordings, exemption from import duty. Reported in Senate May 25, 1950; Finance; Report No. 1742. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Ways and Means June 13, 1950.
- S. 3546.—Puerto Rico, Virgin Islands, public employment offices. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 2270. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Referred to Education and Labor Aug. 24, 1950. Reported Aug. 25, 1950; Report No. 2995. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 28, 1950. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 775.
- S. 3550 (H. R. 8737) (H. Res. 680).—Fats and oils, rice, and rice products, import controls. Reported in Senate May 5, 1950; Banking and Currency; Report No. 1538. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Banking and Currency June 13, 1950. Committee discharged. Passed House June 29, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 590.
- S. 3551.—Rohrer, Joseph MacDuffie. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950, Judiciary; Report No. 2463. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950.
- S. 3554.—Somera, Jose Manzano. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2596. Passed Senate Dec 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Dec. 18, 1950. Reported Dec. 20, 1950; Report No. 3222. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 21, 1950. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1087.
- S. 3555 (H. R. 1188).—District of Columbia, Board of Registration for Professional Engineers. Reported in Senate June 27, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 1921. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to District of Columbia July 27, 1950. Committee discharged. Passed House Sept. 11, 1950. Approved Sept. 19, 1950. Public Law No. 789.
- S. 3560 (H. R. 8195).—Postal services, rescind order curtailing postal services. Reported in Senate May 10, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1544.

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 3571.—Maritime Commission, continue. Reported in Senate June 9, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1783. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Referred to Merchant Marine and Fisheries June 19, 1950. Reported June 27, 1950; Report No. 2353. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, June 27, 1950. Senate asks for a conference June 28, 1950. House agrees to a conference June 28, 1950. Conference report filed June 29, 1950; Report No. 2434. House agrees to conference report June 29, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report June 30, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 591.
- S. 3572.—Poy, Mrs. George (Wong Tze-Yen). Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950, Judiciary; Report No. 2669.
- S. 3579.—Dukelon, Willis Howard. Reported in Senate June 22, 1950, Armed Services; Report No. 1858. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Armed Services July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 29, 1950; Report No. 3014 Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1006.
- S. 3582.—Veterans' Administration, trust funds. Reported in Senate May 25, 1950; Finance; Report No. 1743. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Veterans' Affairs June 13, 1950. Reported June 22, 1950; Report No. 2305. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Approved July 15, 1950. Public Law No. 611.
- S. 3584 (H. R. 8678).—Albuquerque, N. Mex., sell certain lands. Reported in Senate June 21, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1852. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Public Lands July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 2, 1950; Report No. 2780. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 7, 1950. Approved Aug. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 695.
- S. 3585 (H. R. 8394).—Wisconsin, Dodge County. Reported in Senate July 18, 1950, Judiciary; Report No. 2101. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Public Law No. 663.
- S. 3601.—Lutfalla, Victor G. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950, Judiciary; Report No. 2651.
- S. 3610.—Harris, R. N. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1890. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 8, 1950; Report No. 2823. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 866.
- S. 3611.—Ulvin, Dorrance, and Guy F. Allen. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1970. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 8, 1950. Report No. 2824. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 867.
- S. 3612.—Davis, M. S. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1971.
- S. 3613.—Chinese stewards of the United States Navy. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1972. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 8, 1950; Report No. 2825. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Private Law No. 837.

- S. 3614.—Underwood, John B., Jr. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1891. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 8, 1950; Report No. 2826. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 25, 1950. Private Law No. 861.
- S. 3629.—Myers, Joseph H., Hazel C., and Helen. Reported in Senate Sept. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2527. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950.
- S. 3632 (H. R. 8578).—District of Columbia, water system. Reported in Senate May 24, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 1740.
- S. 3635.—Alaska, Hawaii, Puerto Rico, Virgin Islands, housing and slum clearance. Reported in Senate May 19, 1950, Banking and Currency; Report No. 1688. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Public Lands June 13, 1950. Reported June 19, 1950; Report No. 2276. Union Calendar. Passed House July 10, 1950. Approved July 18, 1950. Public Law No. 615.
- S. 3639.—Mining claims, assessment work. Reported in Senate June 5, 1950, Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1777. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Public Lands June 13, 1950. Reported June 15, 1950; Report No. 2248. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, June 19, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments June 20, 1950. Approved June 29, 1950. Public Law No. 582.
- S. 3644 (H. R. 7802).—War Claims Act, witnesses. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1892. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Passed House, amended, July 31, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 9, 1950. Approved Aug. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 696.
- S. 3652 (H. R. 8621).—Federal employees, deceased, settlement of accounts. Reported in Senate June 30, 1950; Expenditures in Executive Departments; Report No. 1933. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 636.
- S. 3653 (H. R. 8662).—Bureau of Engraving and Printing, financing of operations. Reported in Senate June 30, 1950; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 1932. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Public Law No. 656.
- S. 3654.—Postal Service, employees compensatory time. Reported in Senate July 27, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 2178. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service Aug. 10, 1950. Reported Dec. 5, 1950; Report No. 3146. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 18, 1950. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 888.
- S. 3658 (H. R. 7881).—District of Columbia, dead human bodies. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 1874.

SENATE BILLS—Continued

- S. 3659.—District of Columbia, dealers, identification tags. Reported in Senate July 19, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 2106. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to District of Columbia July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 8, 1950; Report No. 2830. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 8, 1950. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 770.
- S. 3666 (H. R. 8569).—Tin smelting industry, continue. Reported in Senate June 23, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1864. Passed Senate June 30, 1950. Passed House, amended, July 25, 1950. Senate asks for a conference July 26, 1950. House agrees to a conference Aug. 8, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 11, 1950; Report No. 2911. House agrees to conference report Aug. 14, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 14, 1950. Approved Aug. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 723.
- S. 3672.—Civil Service Retirement Act, legislative employees. Reported in Senate Aug. 21, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 2373. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service Aug. 24, 1950. Reported Dec. 5, 1950; Report No. 3147. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 18, 1950. Approved Dec. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 892.
- S. 3678 (H. R. 8709).—District of Columbia, health officer and assistant. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 1875.
- S. 3682.—Civil Service, members and elected officers. Reported in Senate June 15, 1950. Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 1837. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service Dec. 18, 1950.
- S. 3687—Merchant marine, armed services to use American shipping. Reported in Senate June 14, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1835.
- S. 3688.—Papanicolau, Dr. Alexander V. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950, Judiciary; Report No. 2652.
- S. 3691 (H. R. 8198).—Army, Organization Act of 1950. Reported in Senate June 2, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1776.
- S. 3693.—Koike, Toshi. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950, Judiciary; Report No. 2676.
- S. 3695.—Thu, Francis Kueen, et al. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950, Judiciary; Report No. 2653.
- S. 3698.—Agriculture, inspection services. Reported in Senate July 11, 1950; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 1944. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Agriculture July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 10, 1950; Report No. 2853. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950. Approved Aug. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 735.
- S. 3699.—Leo, Linda. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2607. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Dec. 18, 1950. Reported Dec. 20, 1950; Report No. 3223; Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 21, 1950. Approved Jan. 2, 1951. Private Law No. 1082.
- S. 3703.—Van Dorp, Jacoba. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950, Judiciary; Report No. 2654.

- S. 3706.—California, Kern County, convey land for school use. Reported in Senate Sept. 11, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2549. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Public Lands Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Sept. 15, 1950; Report No. 3092. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 18, 1950. Approved Sept. 25, 1950. Public Law No. 833.
- S. 3709.—Navy, disbursing officers. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2122. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 8, 1950; Report No. 2827. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 15, 1950. Approved Aug. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 868
- S. 3724.—Forbes, Maria S. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2209. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1950. Reported Aug. 17, 1950; Report No. 2944. Private Calendar. Passed House Aug. 25, 1950. Approved Sept. 7, 1950. Private Law No. 940.
- S. 3725.—McGellic, James and Blossom. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2608. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Dec. 18, 1950.
- S. 3727.—Griffiss Air Force Base. Reported in Senate July 6, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1937. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Armed Services Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Sept. 19, 1950; Report No. 3115. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Public Law No. 838.
- S. 3728.—Reorganization Plan No. 20, implement. Reported in Senate June 28, 1950; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 1923. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Expenditures in the Executive Departments July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 11, 1950; Report No. 2909. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 18, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 821.
- S. 3737.—Birkett, William Greville. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2670.
- S. 3749.—Vickers, Carroll L. Reported in Senate Dec. 21, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2695.
- S. 3768.—Veterans' Administration, automobiles. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 2273. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Referred to Veterans' Affairs Aug. 24, 1950. Reported Aug. 26, 1950; Report No. 3005. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 18, 1950. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 798.
- S. 3771 (H. R. 6536).—Alaska, Canadian vessels. Reported in Senate June 15, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1842. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Referred to Merchant Marine and Fisheries June 19, 1950. Reported June 22, 1950; Report No. 2312. House Calendar. Passed House June 22, 1950. Approved June 29, 1950. Public Law No. 584.

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 3776 (H. R. 6669).—District of Columbia, rent control. Reported in Senate June 21, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 1854. Passed Senate June 22, 1950. Passed House, amended, June 26, 1950. House asks for a conference June 26, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference June 27, 1950. Conference report filed June 27, 1950. Report No. 2354. Senate agrees to conference report June 29, 1950. House agrees to conference report June 29, 1950. Approved June 30, 1950. Public Law No. 592.
- S. 3796 (H. R. 8813).—Petroleum, fuel for steam vessels. Reported in Senate July 13, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 2036. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Merchant Marine and Fisheries July 27, 1950. Reported Sept. 18, 1950. Report No. 3104. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 822.
- 3800.—Postal service, obscene matter, amend title
 Reported in Senate July 18, 1950. Judiciary;
 Report No. 2099. Passed Senate July 26, 1950.
 Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950.
- S. 3807.—Byroade, Col. Henry A. Reported in Senate Aug. 11, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 2269.
 Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Referred to Armed Services Aug. 24, 1950. Reported Aug. 29, 1950, Report No. 3017. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 973.
- S 3809 (H. Res. 696).—Mutual Defense Assistance Act of 1949. Reported in Senate June 21, 1950; Foreign Relations and Armed Services; Report No. 1853. Passed Senate June 30, 1950. Referred to Foreign Affairs July 3, 1950. Reported July 12, 1950; Report No. 2538. Union Calendar. Passed House July 19, 1950. Approved July 26, 1950. Public Law No. 621.
- S. 3812 (H. R. 8711).—Postal Service, custodial service. Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 2214. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950.
- S. 3814 (H. R. 8877).—Indians, Blackfoot Indian Reservation. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950. Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2485. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 26, 1950. Private Law No. 1002.
- S. 3824.—Kozai, Kenneth Bruce Kohei. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2479. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Sept. 18, 1950; Report No. No. 3102. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 28, 1950. Private Law No. 1035.
- S. 3832 (H. R. 8962).—Ogden River Water Users' Association. Reported in Senate July 19, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2103. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 666.
- S. 3833 (H. R. 8961).—South Cochi Water Users' Association. Reported in Senate July 19, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2104. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 667.

- S. 3841.—Limnitz, Gertrud. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950, Judiciary; Report No. 2655.
- S. 3850 (H. R. 9038).—Budget, President to determine form of. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 2031.
- S. 3856.—Halasz, Andrew. Reported in Senate Aug. 30, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2497. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950.
- S. 3859 (H. R. 9215).—Vessels, foreign-flag, President to control. Reported in Senate July 21, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 2118. Passed Senate July 21, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 24, 1950. Committee discharged. Passed House, amended, July 27, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments July 28, 1950. Approved Aug. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 679.
- S. 3860.—Kobayashi, Mrs. Okuni. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2671.
- S. 3869.—Fong, Sui Ken and Sui Tung. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2656.
- S. 3873 (H. R. 9023).—Hatch Act, amend, penalty. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Rules and Administration; Report No. 2048
- S. 3875.—Central Intelligency Act of 1949, employees. Reported in Senate July 6, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 1940. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Armed Services July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 2, 1950; Report No. 2781. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 7, 1950. Approved Aug. 16, 1950. Public Law No. 697.
- S. 3876.—Postal service, free postage for armed services. Passed Senate July 10, 1950. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service July 10, 1950. Reported July 11, 1950; Report No. 2496. Union Calendar. Passed House July 11, 1950. Approved July 12, 1950. Public Law No. 609.
- S. 3878.—Mackenzie, Valmiai Eileen. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2657.
- S. 3889.—Veterans; homes for disabled. Reported in Senate Aug. 3, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 2243. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Armed Services Aug. 10, 1950. Reported Sept. 13, 1950; Report No. 3056. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 18, 1950. Approved Sept. 23, 1950. Public Law No. 823.
- S. 3897.—Knous, Edwin A. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2619 Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Dec. 18, 1950.

- Senate July 17, 1950; Public Works; Reported in Senate July 18, 1950; Public Works; Report No. 2046. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Public Works July 27, 1950. 8. 3898 -
- S. 3901.—Trading With the Enemy Act, property not returned. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2051. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce July 27, 1950.
- S. 3906 (H. R. 9121).—War Contractors Relief Act, settlement of claims. Reported in Senate July 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2052. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 31, 1950. Reported Aug. 3, 1950; Report No. 2782. Union Calendar. Passed House Aug. 7, 1950. Vetoed Aug. 21, 1950.
- S. 3910.—Postal Service, Postal Transportation Service, surplus clerks. Reported in Senate Aug. 18, 1950. Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 2371. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service Aug. 24, 1950. Reported Dec. 5, 1950; Report No. 3148. Union Colorador Passed Husten Post 18 1050. Calendar. Passed House Dec. 18, 1950. Approved Dec. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 893.
- S. 3917.—Gorgone, Basilio. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2283. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 24, 1950. Reported Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3079. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1007.
- S. 3921 (H. R. 9171).—Bankruptcy, referees. Reported in Senate July 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2100. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Passed House, amended, July 27, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 10, 1950. House agrees to a conference Aug. 14, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 31, 1950. Report No. 3037. House agrees to conference report Sept. 11, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Sept. 11, 1950. Approved Sept. 19, 1950. Public Law No. 790.
- S. 3934 (H. R. 6304).—American-Mexican Treaty Act of 1950. Reported in Senate July 18, 1950; Foreign Relations; Report No. 2095. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Foreign Affairs July 27, 1950. Passed House, amended, Aug. 7, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 22, 1950. House agrees to a conference Aug. 23, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 29, 1950; Report No. 3018. House agrees to conference report Aug. 30, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 30, 1950. Approved Sept. 13, 1950. Public Law No. 786.
- S. 3936 (H. R. 9176).—Defense Production Act of 1950. Reported in Senate Aug. 7, 1950; Banking and Currency; Report No. 2250.
- S. 3937 (H. R. 9177).—Armed services, enlistments extended. Reported in Senate July 21, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 2117. Passed Senate July 21, 1950. Passed House July 25, 1950. Approved July 27, 1950. Public Law 624.
- S. 3939 (H. R. 9178).—Armed services, personnel ceilings removed. Reported in Senate July 21, 1950; Armed services; Report No. 2116.

 S. 3980.—Vessels, deck officers. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 2457.

- S. 3940.—Turri, John E. and Edward H. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2658.
- S. 3945 (H. Res. 888).—Federal Bureau of Investigation, powers of. Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2464. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Dec. 20, 1950; Report No. 3228. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 21, 1950. Approved Jan. 10, 1951. Public Law No. 915.
- S. 3957 (H. R. 9134).—United States Code, sec. 251, clarifies in regard to fishing. Reported in Senate Aug. 15, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 2364.
- S. 3959 (H. R. 9129).—Federal Property and Administrative Services Act of 1949. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 2140. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Passed House, amended, Aug. 7, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 8, 1950. House agrees to a conference Aug. 9, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 25, 1950. Report No. 3001. House agrees to conference report Aug. 31, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 31, 1950. Approved Sept. 5, 1950. Public Law No. 754.
- S. 3960 (H. R. 9266).—Merchant Marine, seamen permitted to make allotments. Reported in Senate July 28, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 2185. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Merchant Marine and Fisheries Aug. 10, 1950. Reported Sept. 18, 1950; Report No. 3105 Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Sept. 19, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Sept. 22. 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Sept. 22, 1950. Approved Sept. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 860.
- S. 3965.—Lamm Lumber Co. Reported in Senate Substituting Schools of the Schools of Schoo
- S. 3966.—Forest Lumber Co. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2285. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 24, 1950. Reported Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3081. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 21, 1950. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1088.
- S. 3967.—Algoma Lumber Co. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2286. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950 Referred to Judiciary Aug. 24, 1950. Reported Sept. 14, 1950; Report No. 3082, Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 21, 1950. Approved Jan. 3, 1951. Private Law No. 1089.
- S. 3972.—National Minerals Act of 1950. Reported in Senate July 25, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2164.

SENATE BILLS—Continued

- S. 3979.—District of Columbia, disbursing officer and auditor. Reported in Senate Aug. 3, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 2238. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to District of Columbia Aug. 10, 1950
- S. 3987.—United States Code, penalty for espionage Reported in Senate July 31, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2215. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950 Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1950.
- S. 3993.—United States marshals, appointment. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2287. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 24, 1950.
- S. 3995 (H. R. 9320).—Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938, security measures. Reported in Senate Aug. 14, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No 2359. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Passed House Aug. 31, 1950. Approved Sept. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 778.
- S. 4000.—Jacobs, Ernestine Bacon. Reported in Senate Dec. 21, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2690.
- S. 4003.—Osman, Ertogroul and Mehmed Fahreddin. Reported in Senate Dec. 21, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2691.
- S. 4016 (H. R. 8534).—Chesapeake & Ohio Canal, lands. Reported in Senate Sept. 6, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2504.
- S. 4027.—Selective Service Act of 1948. Reported in Senate Aug. 10, 1950, Armed Services; Report No. 2264. Passed Senate Aug. 15, 1950. Referred to Armed Services Aug. 16, 1950
- S. 4029 (H. R. 9554).—Selective Service Act of 1948, medical, dental specialists. Reported in Senate Aug 28, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 2449. Passed Senate Aug. 29, 1950. Passed House, amended, Aug. 30, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 31, 1950. House agrees to a conference Aug. 31, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 31, 1950; Report No. 3039. House agrees to conference report Sept. 1, 1950. House agrees to conference report Sept. 1, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Sept. 1, 1950. Approved Sept. 9, 1950. Public Law No. 779.
- S. 4036 (H. R. 9362).—District of Columbia, New Temple Committee, Inc., national park lands. Re-ported in Senate Aug. 28, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 2452.
- S 4037 (H. R. 9490).—United States, internal security. Reported in Senate Aug. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2369.
- S. 4045 (H. R. 9434).—Shalfeilff, Christina Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2392.
- S. 4051.—Disabled persons, prepare for employment Reported in Senate Aug. 29, 1950; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 2456. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Education and Labor Sept. 14, 1950.
- Dec. 18, 1950.

60238-81-House Business Cal-19

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 4071 (H. R. 9477).—Armed Services, allowances for dependents. Reported in Senate Aug. 21, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 2372. Passed Senate Aug. 22, 1950. Passed House, amended, Aug. 24, 1950. Senate asks for a conference Aug. 25, 1950. House agrees to a conference Aug. 26, 1950. Conference report filed Aug. 30, 1950; Report No. 3019-House agrees to conference report Aug. 31, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Aug. 31, 1950. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 771.
- . 4072.—Stufka, Ella, and son. Reported in Senate Sept. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2515. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3174. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1071.
- S. 4074.—Bentley, Pamela. Reported in Senate Sept. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2516. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3175. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Private Law No. 1072.
- S. 4088.—National Defense, military forces, organized in. Reported in Senate Sept. 8, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 2533. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Armed Services Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Sept. 18, 1950; Report No. 3110. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 18, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950 Public Law No. 849.
- S. 4102.—Postal Service, contracts for mail by pneu-. 4102.—Postal Service, contracts for mail by pneumatic tube. Reported in Senate Sept. 1, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 2500. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Dec. 5, 1950. Report No. 3144. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 18, 1950. Approved Dec. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 889.
- S. 4106.—Crudge, Vernon. Reported in Senate Dec. 18, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2673.
- S. 4110.—Lovell, Howard. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2597. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Dec. 18,
- 4111.—Southern Fireproofing Co. Reported in Senate Sept. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2517. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Dec. 7, 1950; Report No. 3176. Private Calendar. Passed House Dec. 14, 1950. Approved Dec. 22, 1950. Private Law No. 1057 1057.
- S. 4118 (H. R. 9612).—Air Engineering Development Center. Reported in Senate Sept. 7, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 2512. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Passed House Sept. 14, 1950. Approved Sept. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 799.
- S. 4069.—Dinshaw, Edulji and sister. Reported in Senate Dec. 13, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2631.

 Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary

 Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary

 Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Dec. 18, 1950.

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 4135.—Bradley, Gen. Omar N., appoint to permanent grade of General. Reported in Senate Sept. 8, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 2532. Passed Senate Sept. 12, 1950. Referred to Armed Services Sept. 13, 1950. Committee discharged. Passed House Sept. 14, 1950. Approved Sept. 18, 1950. Private Law No. 957
- S. 4136.—Selective Service Act of 1948, Coast Guard. Reported in Senate Sept. 7, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 2530. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Passed House, amended, Sept. 14, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Sept. 18, 1950. Approved Sept. 27, 1950. Public Law No. 850.
- S. 4138 (H. R. 7735).—Southern California Edison Co. Reported in Senate Sept. 14, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 2572.
- S. 4145.—National Defense, Housing. Passed Senate Sept. 15, 1950. Referred to Banking and Currency Sept. 18, 1950.
- S. 4147.—Marshall, Gen. George C. Reported in Senate Sept. 13, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 2564.
- S. 4205 (H. R. 7854).—Kansas, Sedgwick County, Commissioners. Reported in Senate Dec. 21, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2692.
- S. 4229 (H. R. 9900).—Armed Services, benefits of Public Law 16, 78th Cong. Reported in Senate Dec. 12, 1950; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 2621. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Passed House Dec. 18, 1950. Approved Dec. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 894.
- S. 4234 (H. R. 9853) (H. Res. 878).—Yugoslavia Emergency Assistance Act of 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 7, 1950; Foreign Relations; Report No. 2588. Passed Senate Dec. 11, 1950. Passed House, amended, Dec. 13, 1950. House asks for a conference Dec. 13, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference Dec. 14, 1950. Conference report filed Dec. 15, 1950; Report No. 3204. House agrees to conference report Dec. 18, 1950. Senate agrees to conference report Dec. 19, 1950. Approved Dec. 29, 1950. Public Law No. 897.
- S. 4235.—Vermont Agricultural College. Reported in Senate Dec. 13, 1950; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 2625. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Agriculture Dec. 18, 1950.
- S. 4240 (H. R. 9910).—American Legion, eligibility. Reported in Senate Dec. 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2623. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Passed House Dec. 18, 1950. Approved Dec. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 895.
- S. 4241.—American Legion, use of name. Reported in Senate Dec. 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2624. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Dec. 18, 1950.

SENATE BILLS-Continued

- S. 4254.—American Veterans of World War II. Reported in Senate Dec. 14, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2635. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Passed House Dec. 18, 1950. Approved Dec. 28, 1950. Public Law No. 896.
- S. 4266 (H. R. 9932).—First War Powers Act of 1941, extend. Reported in Senate Dec. 20, 1950; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 2686. Passed Senate Dec. 21, 1950. Rules suspended. Passed House, amended, Jan. 2, 1951. Senate agrees to House amendments Jan. 2, 1951. Approved Jan. 12, 1951. Public Law No. 921.
- S. 4268 (H. R. 9798).—Federal Civil Defense Act of 1950. Reported in Senate Dec. 19, 1950; Armed Services; Report No. 2683.

SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS

- S. J. Res. 3 (H. J. Res. 87).—Finland, payments of. Reported in Senate July 21, 1949; Foreign Relations; Report No. 740. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Rules suspended. Passed House Aug. 15, 1949. Approved Aug. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 265.
- S. J. Res. 12.—Patrick Henry Week. Reported in Senate Mar. 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 119. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Mar. 22, 1949. Reported May 24, 1949; Report No. 667. House Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1949. Approved June 8, 1949. Public Law No. 90.
- S. J. Res. 16.—Federal employees, holidays. Reported in Senate Jan. 13, 1949; Judiciary. Passed Senate Jan. 13, 1949. Rules suspended. Passed House Jan. 17, 1949. Approved Jan. 18, 1949. Public Law No. 1.
- S. J. Res. 18.—First Citizens Bank and Trust Co. Reported in Senate Apr. 7, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 231. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 12, 1949. Reported May 5, 1949; Report No. 521. Private Calendar. Passed House May 17, 1949. Approved May 24, 1949. Private Law No. 69.
- S. J. Res. 20.—Youth Honor Day. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2131. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950.
- S. J. Res. 22 (H. R. 969).—Stamps, commemorative issue, Annapolis. Reported in Senate Jan. 27, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 20. Passed Senate Feb. 8, 1949. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service Feb. 9, 1949. Committee discharged. Passed House Mar. 7, 1949. Approved Mar. 15, 1949. Public Law No. 19.
- S. J. Res. 24.—Forests, roads in and to. Reported in Senate July 1, 1949. Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 609. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Agriculture Aug. 10, 1949.
- S. J. Res. 25.—Equal rights, amendment. Reported in Senate Mar. 22, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 137. Passed Senate Jan. 25, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Jan. 26, 1950.
- S. J. Res. 31 (H. J. Res. 84).—Freedom Train, acquisition. Reported in Senate Feb. 17, 1949; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 71.
- S. J. Res. 32 (H. J. Res. 91).—Port of Seattle and the United States, cancellation of an agreement. Reported in Senate Mar. 25, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 156. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949.
- S. J. Res. 36 (H. Res. 139).—United Nations, Palestine refugees, contribution. Reported in Senate Feb. 8, 1949; Foreign Relations; Report No. 42. Passed Senate Feb. 21, 1949. Referred to Foreign Affairs Feb. 22, 1949. Reported Mar. 1, 1949; Report No. 174. Union Calendar. Passed House Mar. 16, 1949. Approved Mar. 24, 1949. Public Law No. 25.
- S. J. Res. 38.—Livestock disaster, relief. Passed Senate Jan. 27, 1949. Referred to Appropriations Jan. 31, 1949.

SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- S. J. Res. 42 (H. R. 2363).—Interstate compacts, fisheries. Reported in Senate Feb. 10, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 53. Passed Senate Feb. 21, 1949. Passed House, amended. Mar. 3, 1949. Senate asks for a conference Apr. 11, 1949. House agrees to a conference Apr. 12, 1949. Conference report filed May 11, 1949. Report No. 570. House agrees to conference report May 12, 1949. Senate agrees to conference report May 12, 1949. Approved May 19, 1949. Public Law No. 66.
- S. J. Res. 51 (H. J. Res. 92).—Maritime Commission, authority to sell, charter, and operate ships. Reported in Senate Feb. 10, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 55. Passed Senate Feb. 17, 1949.
- S. J. Res. 52 (H. J. Res. 143).—Iron ore, Canadian vessels. Reported in Senate Mar. 11, 1949; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 110. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Passed House Mar. 21, 1949. Approved Mar. 28, 1949. Public Law No. 26.
- S. J. Res. 53 (H. Res. 369).—Forests, reforestation and revegetation. Reported in Senate Mar. 8, 1949; Agriculture and Forestry; Report No. 97. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Agriculture Apr. 12, 1949. Reported June 6, 1949; Report No. 733. Union Calendar. Passed House Sept. 29, 1949. Approved Oct. 11, 1949. Public Law No. 348.
- S. J. Res. 55.—Economic Indicators, print. Reported in Senate May 2, 1949; Rules and Administration; Report No. 314. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to House Administration May 9, 1949. Reported June 15, 1949; Report No. 840. Passed House June 15, 1949. Approved June 23, 1949. Public Law No. 120.
- S. J. Res. 56 (H. J. Res. 178).—Olympic games. Reported in Senate Mar. 2, 1949. Foreign Relations. Passed Senate Mar. 2, 1949. Referred to Foreign Affairs Mar. 4, 1949. Passed House Mar. 16, 1949. Approved Mar. 23, 1949. Public Law No. 22.
- S. J. Res. 58.—Bellows Falls Hydro-Electric Corp. Reported in Senate Sept. 15, 1949, Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 1077.
- S. J. Res. 61.—President of the United States, proclamations, Memorial Day. Reported in Senate May 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 365. Passed Senate May 19, 1949. Passed House May 20, 1949. Approved May 26, 1949. Public Law No. 74.
- S. J. Res. 62.—President of United States, proclamations, Emblem Day. Reported in Senate May 13, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 373. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Referred to Judiciary May 24, 1949.
- S. J. Res. 79 (H. J. Res. 297).—Haiti, founding of Portau-Prince. Reported in Senate July 21, 1949; Foreign Relations; Report No. 739. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Passed House Aug. 12, 1949. Approved Aug. 19, 1949. Public Law No. 251.
- S. J. Res. 103 (H. J. Res. 170).—Flag Day designated. Reported in Senate July 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 643.
- S. J. Res. 105 (H. J. Res. 299).—Kenny, Sister Elizabeth. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1063. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949. Committee discharged. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950. Approved Feb. 11, 1950. Private Law No. 357.

SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS-Continued

- S. J. Res. 108.—Expenditures, Government. Reported in Senate June 13, 1949; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 498.
- S. J. Res. 109.—National Housing Act, mortgage insurance operations. Reported in Senate June 15, 1949. Banking and Currency; Report No. 505. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Banking and Currency June 22, 1949. Rules suspended. Committee discharged. Passed House, amended, Aug. 25, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 26, 1949. Approved Aug. 30, 1949. Public Law No. 278.
- S. J. Res. 114 (H. R. 5533).—Federal National Mortgage Association. Reported in Senate July 7, 1949; Banking and Currency; Report No. 615. Passed Senate July 8, 1949. Passed House July 11, 1949. Approved July 19, 1949. Public Law No. 176.
- S. J. Res. 128.—United Nations, Food and Agricultural Organization. Reported in Senate Oct. 7, 1949, Foreign Relations; Report No. 1142. Passed Senate Oct. 18, 1949. Referred to Foreign Affairs Oct. 19, 1949.
- S. J. Res. 129 (H. J. Res. 353).—White House, disposal of material during renovation. Reported in Senate Sept. 29, 1949. Public Works; Report No. 1115.
- S. J. Res 133.—Mexico, flags returned. Reported in Senate Oct. 18, 1949; Foreign Relations; Report No. 1199. Passed Senate Oct. 19, 1949. Referred to Foreign Affairs Oct. 19, 1949 Reported July 12, 1950; Report No. 2515. Union Calendar. Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 4, 1950. Public Law No. 660.
- S. J. Res. 134 (H. Res. 390).—National Housing Act, extend. Passed Senate Oct. 5, 1949. Referred to Banking and Currency Oct. 6, 1949. Reported Oct. 10, 1949; Report No. 1396. Union Calendar. Passed House, amended, Oct. 13, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Oct. 13, 1949. Approved Oct. 25, 1949. Public Law No. 387.
- S. J. Res. 135 (H. J. Res. 376).—Finland, vessels. Reported in Senate Oct. 12, 1949; Foreign Relations; Report No. 1166. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Referred to Foreign Affairs Oct. 18, 1949.
- S. J. Res. 138 (H. J. Res. 392).—Memorial Day prayer of peace. Reported in Senate Apr. 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1496. Passed Senate Apr. 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Committee discharged. Passed House May 4, 1950. Approved May 11, 1950. Public Law No. 512.
- J. Res. 147 (H. J. Res. 402).—Missouri and State of Kansas, agreement on a boundary. Reported in Senate June 26, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1909. Passed Senate July 26, 1950 Passed House July 27, 1950. Approved Aug. 3, 1950. Public Law No. 637.
- S. J. Res. 150.—Children's Day in Sports. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2027. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950.
- S. J. Res. 153.—United Nations, Palestine refugees, contribution. Reported in Senate Feb. 14, 1950; Foreign Relations; Report No. 1275.
- S. J. Res. 161.—Senate, Foreign Relations Committee. Passed Senate Mar. 14, 1950. Passed House Mar. 14, 1950. Approved Mar. 24, 1950. Public Law No. 466.

SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- S. J. Res. 163.—Bald Hill Dam, N. Dak. Reported in Senate Aug. 2, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 2224. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to Public Lands Aug. 10, 1950. Reported Aug. 16, 1950; Report No. 2928. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 28, 1950. Approved Sept. 8, 1950. Public Law No. 772.
- S. J. Res. 166.—Decorations, Navy fliers. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Passed House Apr. 21, 1950. Approved Apr. 24, 1950. Public Law No. 476.
- S. J. Res. 170.—Capitol, paintings moved. Reported in Senate Apr. 27, 1950, Rules and Administration; Report No. 1525. Passed Senate June 7, 1950. Referred to House Administration June 8, 1950. Reported June 29, 1950; Report No. 2427. Union Calendar. Passed House June 29, 1950. Approved July 10, 1950. Public Law No. 603.
- S. J. Res. 171.—Washington, George, statue. Reported in Senate Apr. 26, 1950; Rules and Administration; Report No. 1522. Passed Senate June 7, 1950. Referred to House Administration June 8, 1950. Reported June 29, 1950; Report No. 2428. Union Calendar. Passed House June 29, 1950. Approved July 11, 1950. Public Law No. 605.
- S. J. Res. 174 (H. J. Res. 424).—Compacts, Missouri and Illinois. Reported in Senate July 13, 1950;
 Judiciary; Report No. 2041. Passed Senate July 26 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Committee discharged. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950. Approved Aug. 31, 1950. Public Law No. 743.
- S. J. Res. 176.—Investigation, crime, attorneys authorized to be employed. Passed Senate May 3, 1950. Referred to Judiciary May 4, 1950. Passed House May 5, 1950. Approved May 17, 1950. Public Law No. 515.
- S. J. Res. 180.—Senate, Subcommittee on Labor-Management Relations, attorneys. Reported in Senate June 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1914 Passed Senate June 30, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 3, 1950. Committee discharged. Passed House July 11, 1950. Approved July 12, 1950. Public Law No. 608.
- S. J. Res. 183.—Senate, employees, attorneys. Passed Senate May 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary May 22, 1950. Passed House May 24, 1950. Approved May 26, 1950. Public Law No. 530.
- S. J. Res. 190.—Selective Service Extension Act of 1950, extend to July 9, 1950. Passed Senate June 22, 1950.
 Passed House June 22, 1950. Approved June 23, 1950. Public Law No. 572.
- S. J. Res. 193.—Merchant Ship Sales Act of 1946, as amended, correct error. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Interstate and Foreign Commerce; Report No. 2030. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Merchant Marine and Fisheries July 7, 1950. Committee discharged. Passed House Aug. 10, 1950. Approved Aug. 17, 1950. Public Law No. 702.
- S. J. Res. 194.—Vermont, Springfield, housing developments. Reported in Senate Aug. 10, 1950; Post Office and Civil Service; Report No. 2266. Passed Senate Aug. 23, 1950. Referred to Post Office and Civil Service Aug. 24, 1950.

No.

Index Key and History of Bill

Index Key and History of Bill

SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- S. J. Res. 202.—National Portrait Gallery. Reported in Senate Sept. 15, 1950; Rules and Administration; Report No. 2574.
- S. J. Res. 207 (H. R. 9763).—Housing and Rent Act of 1947, extend. Reported in Senate Nov. 30, 1950; Banking and Currency; Report No. 2585. Passed Senate Dec. 7, 1950. Passed House, amended, Dec. 7, 1950. House asks for a conference Dec. 7, 1950. Senate agrees to a conference Dec. 7, 1950. Conference report filed Dec. 8, 1950; Report No. 3182. Senate agrees to conference report Dec. 8, 1950. House agrees to conference report Dec. 11, 1950. Approved Dec. 20, 1950. Public Law No. 880.
- S. J. Res. 209.—District of Columbia, Rent Control Act, extended. Reported in Senate Dec. 6, 1950; District of Columbia; Report No. 2587. Passed Senate Dec. 11, 1950. Referred to District of Columbia Dec. 12, 1950. Reported Dec. 15, 1950; Report No. 3196. Union Calendar. Passed House Dec. 18, 1950. Approved Dec. 21, 1950. Public Law No. 883.

SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS—Continued

SENATE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS

No.

- S. Con. Res. 1 (H. Con. Res. 2).—House of Representatives, Senate, joint session, Jan. 6, 1949, electoral college. Passed Senate Jan. 3, 1949.
- S. Con. Res. 10.—Joint Committee on Labor Management Relations, funds. Passed Senate Apr. 2, 1949. Referred to House Administration Apr. 4, 1949. Reported Apr. 14, 1949; Report No. 444. Passed House Apr. 14, 1949.
- S. Con. Res. 14.—President of the United States, elec tion and succession. Reported in Senate Sept. 20, 1949; Rules and Administration; Report No. 1096. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Referred to Rules Oct. 18, 1949.
- S. Con. Res. 17.—Public-health research, expansion. Reported in Senate June 30, 1949; Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 599. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Interstate and Foreign Commerce July 7, 1949.
- S. Con. Res. 18.—Appropriations, consolidation. Reported in Senate July 7, 1949; Rules and Administra-tion; Report No. 616. Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949. Referred to Rules Sept. 28, 1949.
- S. Con. Res. 19.—Senate, Marshall, Rev. Peter, prayers printed as Senate document. Passed Senate Apr. 2, 1949. Referred to House Administration Apr. 4, 1949. Reported June 15, 1949; Report No. 837. Passed House June 15, 1949.
- 8. Con. Res. 21.—Aliens, deportation_suspension. Reported in Senate Mar. 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 123. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Mar. 22, 1949. Reported June 21, 1949; Report No. 865. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949.
- S. Con. Res. 22.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. ported in Senate Mar. 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 124. Passed Senate Mar. 18, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Mar. 22, 1949. Reported June 21, 1949; Report No. 866. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949.
- S. Con. Res. 23.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. Re-Nes. 23.—Allels, deportation, suspension. Reported in Senate Mar. 21, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 134. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 12, 1949. Reported June 28, 1949; Report No. 928. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 6, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments July 7, 1949.
- S. Con. Res. 24.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. Reported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary, Report No. 168. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 12, 1949. Reported June 28, 1949; Report No. 929. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949.
- S. Con. Res. 25.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. ported in Senate Mar. 28, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 169. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 12, 1949. Reported June 28, 1949; Report No. 930. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949.
- S. Con. Res. 26 (H. Con. Res. 54).—Investigation, economic problems. Reported in Senate Apr. 14, 1949; Rules and Administration; Report No. 264. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Passed House May 24,
- S. Con. Res. 27.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. Reported in Senate Apr. 4, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 208. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 12, 1949. Reported June 28, 1949; Report No. 931. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949.

SENATE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- Con. Res. 28.—Aliens, deportation, suspensions. Reported in Senate Apr. 7, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 221. Passed Senate Apr. 11, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 12, 1949. Reported July 12, 1949; Report No. 1017. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 20, 1949. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 12, 1949. Reported July 12, 1949;
- Con. Res. 29.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. Reported in Senate Apr. 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 243. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary May 9, 1949. Reported July 12, 1949; Report No. 1018. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949.
- Con. Res. 31.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. Reported in Senate Apr. 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 289. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary May 9, 1949. Reported July 12, 1949; Report No. 1019. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949.
- Con. Res. 32.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. Reported in Senate Apr. 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 290. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary May 9, 1949. Reported July 12, 1949; Report No. 1020. Private Calendar. Passed House July 20, 1949.
- S. Con. Res. 33.—Budget, legislative, suspension. Reported in Senate May 5, 1949; Rules and Administration; Report No. 335.
- Con. Res. 34.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. Reported in Senate May 2, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 317. Passed Senate May 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary May 9, 1949. Reported Jan. 26, 1950; Report No. 1542. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 35.—Legislation, cost to be included in committee reports. Reported in Senate Apr. 17, 1950; Rules and Administration; Report No. 1494.
- Con. Res. 36.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. Reported in Senate May 9, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 339. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Referred to Judiciary May 24, 1949. Reported Jan. 26, 1950; Report No. 1543. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950.
- Con. Res. 38.—Legislative Reorganization Act of 1946, amend sec. 138. Reported in Senate Apr. 14, 1950; Rules and Administration; Report No. 1487.
- Con. Res. 39.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. Reported in Senate May 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 376. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Referred to Judiciary May 24, 1949. Reported Jan. 26, 1950; Report No. 1544. Private Calendar. Passed House Feb. 7, 1950.
- Con. Res. 40.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. Reported in Senate May 16, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 377. Passed Senate May 23, 1949. Referred to Judiciary May 24, 1949. Reported June 21, 1949; Report No. 867. Private Calendar. Passed House July 6, 1949. July 6, 1949.
- Con. Res. 42.—Aliens, suspension, deportation. Reported in Senate May 23, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 418. Passed Senate June 2, 1949. Referred to Judiciary June 6, 1949. Reported Jan. 26, 1950; Report No. 1545 Private Calendar. Passed House; amended, Feb. 7, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Feb. 17, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 44.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. Re-Con. Res. 44.—Allens, deportation, suspension. Reported in Senate June 2, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 448. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Judiciary June 22, 1949. Reported Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1639. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, Feb. 21, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Mar. 1, 1950.

SENATE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- S. Con. Res. 45.—Aliens, deportation, suspensions. Reported in Senate June 6, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 452. Passed Senate June 21, 1949. Referred to Judiciary June 22, 1949. Reported Feb. 15, 1950; Report No. 1640 Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, Feb. 21, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Mar. 1, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 46 (S. 714).—Federal Public Buildings, construction, correct. Passed Senate June 8, 1949. Passed House June 8, 1949.
- S. Con. Res. 48.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. Reported in Senate June 20, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 526. Passed Senate July 6, 1949. Referred to Judiciary July 7, 1949. Reported Mar. 14, 1950; Report No. 1762. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, Mar. 22, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Mar. 31, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 51.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. Reported in Senate July 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 623. Passed Senate July 26, 1949. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1949. Reported Mar. 14, 1950; Report No. 1763. Private Calendar. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 53 (S. 70).—Alaska, court rules, correct. Passed Senate July 8, 1949. Passed House July 11, 1949.
- S. Con. Res. 55.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. Reported in Senate July 25, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 762. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Mar. 29, 1950; Report No. 1853. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, Apr. 4, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Apr. 19, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 58.—Alieus, deportation, suspension. Reported in Senate Aug. 1, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 815. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug. 10, 1949. Reported Mar. 29, 1950; Report No. 1854. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, Apr. 4, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Apr. 19, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 59.—Hoover, Herbert, greetings on birthday. Passed Senate Aug. 2, 1949. Passed House Aug. 2, 1949.
- S. Con. Res. 60.—Senate, A Decade of American Foreign Policy. Basic documents, 1941–49. Print as Senate document. Passed Senate Oct. 13, 1949. Referred to House Administration Oct. 14, 1949. Reported Oct. 18, 1949; Report No. 1456. House Calendar. Passed House Oct. 18, 1949.
- Con. Res. 61 (S. 1323).—Indians, Pueblo and Canoncito, correct. Passed Senate Aug. 4, 1949.
 Passed House Aug. 4, 1949.
- Con. Res. 62.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 853. Passed Senate Aug. 27, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Aug 30, 1949. Reported Mar. 29, 1950; Report No. 1855. Private Calendar Passed House, amended, Apr. 4, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Apr. 19, 1950.
- 8. Con. Res. 63 (H. Con. Res. 130).—Thomas Walker, Bicentennial Historical Pageant. Reported in Senate Oct. 11, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1155. Passed Senate Oct. 17, 1949. Referred to Judiciary Oct. 18, 1949. Committee discharged. Passed House Mar. 22, 1950.

SENATE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- S. Con. Res. 64.—Grand Army of the Republic, survivor. Reported in Senate Apr. 18, 1950; Interior and Insular Affairs; Report No. 1508. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Public Lands Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 15, 1950; Report No. 2061. House Calendar. Passed House, amended, June 5, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments June 8, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 65.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1949; Judiciary; Report No. 1066.
 Passed Senate Sept. 27, 1949.
 Referred to Judiciary Sept. 28, 1949.
 Reported May 3, 1950; Report No. 1999.
 Private Calendar.
 Passed House, amended, June 6, 1950.
 Senate agrees to House amendments June 8, 1950
- S. Con. Res. 69.—Senate, Immigration Act of Oct. 16, 1918, print hearings. Passed Senate Feb. 9, 1950. Referred to House Administration Feb. 13, 1950. Passed House Feb. 20, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 70.—Senate, Progress on the Hoover Commission recommendations. Print. Passed Senate Feb. 9, 1950. Referred to House Administration Feb. 13, 1950. Passed House Feb. 20, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 71.—Senate, National Health Program, print hearings. Passed Senate Feb. 22, 1950. Referred to House Administration Feb. 23, 1950. Reported Mar. 23, 1950; Report No. 1812. Passed House Mar. 23, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 73.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. Reported in Senate Feb. 7, 1950, Judiciary; Report No. 1253. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 29, 1950; Report No. 2167; Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 75.—Aliens, suspension, deportation. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1315. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 29, 1950; Report No. 2168; Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 76.—Aliens, suspension, deportation. Reported in Senate Feb. 27, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1316. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 29, 1950; Report No. 2169; Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, June 6, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments June 8, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 77 (S. 204).—Barreneche, Eugenio, Maisterrena, return. Passed Senate Mar. 2, 1950. Passed House Mar. 2, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 78.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. Reported in Senate Mar. 7, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1325. Passed Senate Apr. 19, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Apr. 20, 1950. Reported May 8, 1950; Report No. 2020. Private Calendar. Passed House June 6, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 79.—House of Representatives, Rules, Conference Committee. Reported in Senate Sept. 18, 1950; Rules and Administration; Report No. 2575. Passed Senate Sept. 15, 1950. Referred to Rules Sept. 18, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 88.—Senate, print 10,000 copies of S. Rept. 1515. Reported in Senate May 26, 1950; Rules and Administration; Report No. 1747. Passed Senate May 26, 1950. Referred to House Administration May 29, 1950. Reported June 29, 1950; Report No. 2423. House Calendar. Passed House June 29, 1950.

SENATE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- S. Con. Res. 90.—Aliens, deportion, suspension. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1662. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported July 13, 1950; Report No. 2545. Private Calendar. Passed House July 18, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 91.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. Reported in Senate May 17, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1663. Passed Senate June 8, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 13, 1950. Reported June 30, 1950; Report No. 2453. Private Calendar.—Passed House, amended, July 10, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments July 21, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 93 (S. 794).—United States Appraisers Building, return to Senate. Passed Senate May 26, 1950. Passed House May 31, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 95.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. Reported in Senate June 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 1826. Passed Senate June 16, 1950. Referred to Judiciary June 19, 1950. Reported July 13, 1950; Report No. 2546. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, July 18, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments July 21, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 96.—Senate, Immigration Act of Oct. 16, 1918, printed hearings. Reported in Senate June 29, 1950; Rules and Administration. Passed Senate June 29, 1950. Referred to House Administration June 30, 1950. Reported July 19, 1950; Report No. 2605. House Calendar. Passed House July 19, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 97.—Aliens, deportation suspension. Reported in Senate July 12, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2033. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950. Reported Aug. 9, 1950; Report No. 2837. Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, Aug. 15, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Aug. 18, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 99 (S. 1654).—Riddle, Kyra Kite, correct. Passed Senate Aug. 3, 1950. Passed House Aug. 4, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 100.—Young, Brigham, print proceedings. Reported in Senate Aug. 9, 1950; Rules and Administration. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950. Referred to House Administration Aug. 10, 1950. Reported Aug. 21, 1950; Report No. 2966. House Calendar. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 101 (S. 3059).—Sebenick, John J., correct. Passed Senate Aug. 18, 1950. Passed House Aug. 21, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 102.—Aliens, deportation suspension. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2442. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Sept. 14, 1950. Reported Sept. 18, 1950; Report No. 3103. Private Calendar. Passed House Sept. 19, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 105.—Commonwealth Parliamentary Association, committee to attend. Reported in Senate Sept. 8, 1950; Rules and Administration. Passed Senate Sept. 8, 1950. Passed House Dec. 5,
- Con. Res. 106 (S. 2822).—Federal Deposit Insurance Act, insurable deposit, correct. Passed Senate Sept. 5, 1950. Passed House Sept. 15, 1950.

SENATE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- S. Con. Res. 107.—Veterans, tuition costs, interpreting laws relating to. Reported in Senate Sept. 12, 1950;
 Labor and Public Welfare; Report No. 2558. Passed Senate Sept. 13, 1950. Referred to Veterans' Affairs Sept. 14, 1950.
- S. Con. Res. 108.—Aliens, deportation, suspension. Reported in Senate Dec. 11, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2616. Passed Senate Dec. 15, 1950. Referred to Judiciary Dec. 18, 1950. Reported Dec. 20, 1950; Report No. 3224; Private Calendar. Passed House, amended, Dec. 21, 1950. Senate agrees to House amendments Dec. 22, 1950.

SENATE RESOLUTIONS

- S. Res. 1.—House of Representatives, Senate, President, notify. Passed Senate Jan. 3, 1949.
- S. Res. 2.—House of Representatives, Senate, notify, quorum. Passed Senate Jan. 3, 1949.
- S. Res. 8.—House of Representatives, Senate, President pro tempore and Secretary elected. Passed Senate Jan. 3, 1949.
- S. Res. 26.—House of Representatives, Printing, Joint Committee. Passed Senate Jan. 13, 1949.
- S. Res. 80 (H. Res. 135).—Senate, Members, deceased, Broughton of North Carolina. Passed Senate Mar. 7, 1949.
- S. Res. 82 (H. Res. 136).—House of Representatives, Members, deceased, Bloom of New York. Passed Senate Mar. 8, 1949.
- S. Res. 103 (H. Res. 181).—House of Representatives, Members, deceased, Somers of New York. Passed Senate Apr. 6, 1949.
- S. Res. 111 (H. Res. 192).—House of Representatives, Members, deceased, Coffey of Pennsylvania. Passed Senate Apr. 21, 1949.
- S. Res. 130.—Senate, Supreme Court, place of meeting, notification. Passed Senate June 29, 1949.
- S. Res. 138.—Murphy, Frank, Associate Justice. Passed Senate July 19, 1949.
- S. Res. 147.—Reorganization Plan No. 1. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 851. Passed Senate Aug. 16, 1949.
- S. Res. 151.—Reorganization Plan No. 2. Reported in Senate Aug. 8, 1949; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 852. Failed of passage Aug. 17, 1949.
- S. Res. 153 (S. 51).—Federal employees, automobile Passed Senate Aug. 11, 1949.
- S. Res. 155.—Reorganization Plan No. 7, disapproving. Reported in Senate Aug. 16, 1949; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 927. Failed of passage Aug. 17, 1949.
- S. Res. 163 (H. Res. 356).—Rutledge, Associate Justice. Passed Senate Sept. 12, 1949.
- S. Res. 164 (H. Res. 357).—House of Representatives, Members, deceased, Welch of California. Passed Senate Sept. 12, 1949.
- S. Res. 182 (H. Res. 389).—House of Representatives, Senate Members, deceased, Miller of Idaho. Passed Senate Oct. 10, 1949.
- S. Res. 191 (H. Res. 404).—House of Representatives, adjournment, notify President. Passed Senate Oct. 19, 1949.
- S. Res. 192 (H. Res. 409).—House of Representatives, Senate, Members, deceased, Reed of Kansas. Passed Senate Jan. 3, 1950.
- S. Res. 193 (H. Res. 406).—House of Representatives, President, quorum. Passed Senate Jan. 3, 1950.
- S. Res. 194 (H. Res. 407).—House of Representatives, House, quorum. Passed Senate Jan. 3, 1950.
- S. Res. 195 (H. Res. 408).—House of Representatives, hour of meeting. Passed Senate Jan. 3, 1950.

SENATE RESOLUTIONS—Continued

- S. Res. 199 (H. Res. 410).—House of Representatives, Members, deceased, Bates of Massachusetts. Passed Senate Jan. 4, 1950.
- S. Res. 200 (H. Res. 411).—House of Representatives. Members, deceased, Gorski, Martin. Passed Senate Jan. 4, 1950.
- S. Res. 229 (H. Res. 476).—Senate, Members, deceased, Bland. Passed Senate Feb. 17, 1950.
- S. Res. 242 (H. Res. 517).—House of Representatives, Members, deceased, Church, Ralph E. Passed Senate Mar. 21, 1950.
- S. Res. 246.—Reorganization Plan No. 1. Reported in Senate Apr. 25, 1950; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 1518. Passed Senate. May 11, 1950.
- S. Res. 248 (H. Res. 516).—Reorganization Plan No. 12.
 Reported in Senate Apr. 24, 1950; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 1516.
 Passed Senate May 11, 1950.
- S. Res. 253 (H. Res. 545).—Reorganization Plan No. 7, 1950. Reported in Senate May 16, 1950; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 1567. Passed Senate May 17, 1950.
- S. Res. 254.—Reorganization Plan No. 8, 1950. Reported in Senate May 16, 1950; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 1562. Failed of passage May 22, 1950.
- S. Res. 255.—Reorganization Plan No. 9, 1950. Reported in Senate May 16, 1950; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 1563. Failed of passage May 22, 1950.
- S. Res. 256.—Reorganization Plan No. 11, 1950. Reported in Senate May 16, 1950; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 1564. Passed Senate May 17, 1950.
- S. Res. 259 (H. Res. 546).—Reorganization Plan No. 5, 1950. Reported in Senate May 16, 1950; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 1561. Failed of passage May 23, 1950.
- S. Res. 263.—Reorganization Plan No. 4, 1950. Reported in Senate May 16, 1950; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 1566. Passed Senate May 18, 1950.
- S. Res. 265.—Reorganization Plan No. 21, 1950. Reported in Senate May 18, 1950; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 1674. Failed of passage May 19, 1950.
- S. Res. 270 (H. Res. 539).—Reorganization Plan No. 18, 1950. Reported in Senate May 18, 1950; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 1675. Failed of passage May 23, 1950.
- S. Res. 271.—Reorganization Plan No. 17, 1950. Reported in Senate May 18, 1950; Expenditures in the Executive Departments; Report No. 1676. Failed of passage May 23, 1950.
- S. Res. 288 (H. Res. 618).—House of Representatives, Members, deceased, Lesinski. Passed Senate May 31, 1950.
- S. Res. 289 (H. Res. 620).—House of Representatives, Members, deceased, Lemke. Passed Senate May 31, 1950.

No. Index Key and History of Bill

SENATE RESOLUTIONS—Continued

SENATE RESOLUTIONS—Continued

SENATE RESOLUTIONS—Continued

SENATE RESOLUTIONS—Continued

SENATE RESOLUTIONS—Continued

No. 1868. Passed Senate July 6, 1950.

- S. Res. 317 (H. R. 1603).—Gardner, Walker P., refer to Court of Claims. Reported in Senate July 24, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2138. Passed Senate July 26, 1950. Referred to Judiciary July 27, 1950.
- S. Res. 326.—Senate, meeting place. Passed Senate Aug. 9, 1950_{\bullet}
- S. Res. 338 (H. R. 8686).—Overseas Navigation Corp. Reported in Senate Aug. 25, 1950; Judiciary; Report No. 2443.
- S. Res. 341 (H. Res. 840).—House of Representatives Members, deceased, Bulwinkle. Passed Senate Sept 1, 1950
- S. Res. 364 (H. Res. 868).—House of Representatives, Members, deceased, Meyer of Kansas. Passed Senate Nov. 28, 1950.
- S. Res. 377 (H. R. 5051).—Rivera, Mrs. Juan Antonio, et al, request return. Passed Senate Dec. 20, 1950.

INDEX

Subject index of all legislation, House and Senate, which has been reported by the committees and acted upon by either or both of the Houses (except Senate resolutions not of interest to the House), and special House reports. Complete legislative history of each bill is carried under the number of the bill in the numerical section. In this section the subject, number, and name of the Member introducing bill is printed.

Abacá, production of in United States for defense Adverse reports: purposes. S. 3520. Consideration of. H. Res. 717; Mr. McSweeney

Abad, Efronsini, relief. S. 1672.

Abaya, Hernando J., relief. S. 294.

Abernathy, Lonnie M., relief. H. R. 4996; Mr. Wickersham.

Abraham Lincoln National Historical Park, to add land to. H. R. 3259; Mr. Chelf.

Aboitiz, Fernando, relief. H. R. 5149; Mr. Bentsen.

Acadia National Park: Exchange of lands in. H. R. 4026; Mr. Fellows. Land conveyed, for school purposes, in. H. R. 4390: Mr. Fellows.

Acker, J. P., relief. H. R. 4343; Mr. Pickett.

Acme Finance Co., relief. H. R. 5799; Mr. Carroll.

Acosta, Anastacio, relief. H. R. 3324; Mr. Fernós-

Ader, Charles E., relief. H. R. 1792; Mr. Chatham.

Administrative Practitioners Act, establish. H. R. 4446, H. R. 8201; Mr. Walter. Consideration of. H. Res. 816; Mr. Smith of Virginia.

Admiralty Act, extending time limit for certain suits against the United States. H. R. 483; Mr. Lane.

Adriaans, John Wilhelm, relief. S. 2799.

Foreign Policy of United States in Far East, information on. H. Res. 452; Mr. Lodge. National Defense Secretary. H. Res. 80; Mr. Edwin Arthur Hall.

Palestine situation, information from Secretary of State, H. Res. 50; Mr. Javits.
Visas, information on. H. Res. 196; Mr. Marc-

Aero-Backer Knitting Mills, Inc., relief. H. R. 1047, Mr. Heffernan.

Aeton, George, relief. S. 2805.

Agriculture:

Agricultural Act of 1949. H. R. 5345; Mr. Pace. Consideration of. H. Res. 283; Mr. Sabath. Agricultural Act of 1949, amend. H. R. 9313; Mr.

Granger.
Consideration of. H. Res. 810; Mr. Delaney.
Assistant Secretaries for. H. R. 8850; Mr. Cooley.
Consideration of. H. Res. 819; Mr. Mc-

Sweeney.

Bankhead-Jones Farm Tenant Act, mortgage loans.
H. R. 7268; Mr. Pace.

Bureau of Animal Industry, payment of overtime to employees of. H. R. 459; Mr. Lane.

Commodity Credit Corporation, increase borrowing power, S. 2826, H. R. 6567; Mr. Spence.

Consideration. H. Res. 513; Mr. McSweeney.

Commodities, stabilize. S. 2522.

Conservation material, price for, limited. S. 2635. Cooperative forestry programs, to establish. H.

R. 2296; Mr. Granger. Corn and wheat, marketing excess, relating to. S. 3510.

Cotton:

Acreage in 1949, not to be used as basis for computing acreage for subsequent year. H. R. 128; Mr. Abernethy.

Consideration of H. Res. 74; Mr. Colmer.

Allotments of, including peanuts. H. J. Res. 398; Mr. Cooley.

Consideration of. H. Res. 451; Mr. Lyle. Emergency allotments, to provide to producers whose 1950 crops have been destroyed by natural causes. H. R. 8575; Mr. Poage. Marketing penalties removed. H. R. 9832; Mr. Poage.

Cotton acreage and marketing quotas established. H. R. 5738, H. R. 9109; Mr. Pace. Consideration of. H. Res. 304; Mr. Lyle. Consideration of. H. Res. 728; Mr. Colmer.

Cotton, marketing quota, amend provisions relating to. S. 1962.
Cotton statistics, administration of. H. R. 3444;
Mr. Murray of Tennessee.
Crop insurance, extended. H. R. 3825; Mr.

Crop quotas, enactment. S. 732.

(299)

Agriculture—Continued Emergency feed and seed loans, liquidation of. H. R. 5592; Mr. O'Sullivan. Farm labor camps, disposition, extend time for H. R. 2906; Mr. Bramblett.
Fats and oils, rice, and rice products, import controls continued. S. 3550.
Consideration of H. Res. 680; Mr. Sabath. Filberts, Secretary of Agriculture, authorized to issue orders concerning. S. 1089. Foreign workers, admission of. S. 272. Forests, owners of to get technical assistance H. R. 7155; Mr. Sikes. Sanborn. Mr. Bentsen. S. 1749. Inspection services involving overtime work, to be furnished by Secretary. S. 3698. Loans to farmers for feed and crops, cancellation, adjustment of certain. H. R. 5592; Mr, O'Sullivan. Loans to farmers in storm areas, providing. H. R 2101; Mr. Granger. Consideration of. H. Res. 110; Mr. Lyle. Marketing Facilities Improvement Act, establish. H. R. 9141; Mr. Cooley. Consideration of. H. Res. 809; Mr. Sabath. Parity level for agricultural products. S. 2522. Payments (direct), to farmers and State plans, provision for repealed. S. 2636. Peanuts: Acreage allotments and marketing quotas.
H. R. 9109; Mr. Pace. Allotments of, including cotton. H. J. Res. 398; Mr. Cooley. Delivery of excess by Secretary of Agriculture. H. R. 4081; Mr. Pace. Marketing quotas. S. 3135.

Homestead, entrymen, aid for. H. R. 2514; Mr. Honey, parity for. H. R. 29; Mr. Colmer.
Consideration of. H. Res. 289; Mr. Colmer.
Insect operations against citrus black fly, whitefringed beetle, and the Hall scale. H. R. 4263; Marketing agreements, almonds, filberts, and citrus fruits, inclusion of in. S. 1464. Marketing quotas. S. 3135.

Perishable Commodities Act, license fee raised to \$15. H. R. 5511; Mr. Cooley. S. 2034

Potatoes, marketing quotas for Irish. S. 3049.

Poultry improvement. S. 1760.

Quarantine, animal and plant, extended to civil air navigation. S. 442.

Regional Agricultural Credit Corporation, loans services. H. R. 8613; Mr. Horan.

Review of orders under the Packers and Stockyards Act 1921, and the Perishable Agricultural Commodities Act 1930. H. R. 5487; Mr. Hobbs.

Rice and rice products, import controls continued. S. 3550, H. R. 5240; Mr. Spence.

Rice allotments and marketing quotas, provide. Rice allotments and marketing quotas, provide.
H. R. 7700; Mr. Whittington. Rural Rehabilitation, trust funds, liquidation of. H. R. 2392; Mr. Cooley. Consideration of. H. Res. 382; Mr. Colmer. State plans and direct payments to farmers, provision for repealed. S. 2636. Sugar Act of 1948, quotas. S. 501. Swan Island quarantine station, repeal act. H. R. 3717; Mr. Worley.

> Price supports for Maryland. S. 715. Wrapper type 61 and 62, amend, regarding. S. 2980.

Tung nuts, parity for. H. R. 29; Mr. Colmer.

Consideration of. H. Res. 289; Mr. Colmer. Wheat and corn, marketing excess, relating to.

Workers from foreign countries, to arrange for. H. R. 5557; Mr. Gathings. Consideration of. H. Res. 322; Mr. Lyle.

Tobacco:

S. 3510.

Agricultural Act of 1949. H. R. 5345; Mr. Pace. S. Consideration of. H. Res. 283; Mr. Sabath. Ahting, Louise, relief. H. R. 4747; Mr. White of Idaho. Aiken, Auldon Albert, relief. H. R. 2628; Mr. Bland Air conditioning equipment may be purchased by Agencies without permission of the Bureau of Public Buildings. H. R. 5934; Mr. Whittington. Aircraft, transport, development of. S. 3504. Consideration of. H. Res. 846; Mr. McSweeney. Air engineering development center: Appropriation, authorize increase of. S. 4118. H. R. 9612; Mr. Vinson. Establish. S. 1267. Air Force: Composition of. H. Rept. 1470; Mr. Vinson.

Consideration of. H. Res. 148; Mr. Sabath. Dental care, to improve for. S. 2380. Eglin Field, improve. H. R. 2417; Mr. Sikes. General, establish grade of. S. 796. Lump-sum payments eliminated for certain officers. H. R. 5921; Mr. Vinson. Officers recalled to active duty for medical treatment. H. R. 4767; Mr. Vinson. Pilots, percentage in time of peace. S. 1270. Secretary to establish air warning and control installations. H. R. 2546; Mr. Durham.
Consideration of. H. Res. 129; Mr. Colmer. Air Force and Army, composition of. H. R. 1437; Mr. Consideration of. H. Res. 148; Mr. Sabath. Air mail, subsidy separation. H. R. 9184; Mr. Heselton. Consideration of. H. Res. 854; Mr. McSweeney. Air regulation and control of air commerce, security measures for. S. 3995. Airport property, surplus, amend public law with respect to. H. R. 3851; Mr. Bonner.

Akashi, Chiyoko, relief. H. R. 8153; Mr. Doyle.

Alaska:

Agricultural experiment station service, increased funds for. H. R. 133; Mr. Bartlett.

Agricultural experiment station service, Federal appropriation for. H. R. 212; Mr. Bartlett. Airport, increases, funds for. S. 2436. Alaska, Juneau Gold Mining Co., relief. H. R.

583; Mr. Bartlett. Bald eagle, protection for. H. R. 5507; Mr.

Angell

Bank of Kodiak, relief. H. R. 580; Mr. Bartlett. Boy Scouts, sale of land to. H. R. 1337; Mr. Bartlett.

Canadian vessels, transportation of passengers and merchandise. H. R. 2634, H. R. 6536; Mr. Bartlett. S. 3771.

Cement plant, construction of in. H. R. 8606; Mr. Bartlett.

Communication system, to proceed with construction. S. 1578. H. R. 4315; Mr. Bartlett.

Court rules governing pleading, practice, and procedure. S. 70.
Correct. S. Con. Res. 53.
Craig, relief. H. R. 322; Mr. Bartlett.
Dale, Ford J., authorize sale of land to. H. R.

1790; Mr. Bartlett.

Delegate to serve on Committee on Merchant Marine and Fisheries. H. Res. 294; Mr. Bland.
District court, judge, to provide for an additional
for the third division. H. R. 3775; Mr. Bartlett.
Consideration of. H. Res. 705; Mr. Cox.

Farm-loan associations, authorized in. H. R. 3699; Mr. Poage.

Game laws, residence and citizenship requirements. H. R. 220; Mr. Bartlett.

Governor to fix certain fees and charges with respect to elections. H. R. 2387; Mr. Bartlett. Highways and roads, appropriation for. H. R. 3196; Mr. Morris.

Housing and slum clearance, for. S. 3635.

Housing, facilitating the construction, settlement of Territory. H. R. 3615; Mr. Spence. S. 851. Links, Hilda, et al., relief. H. R. 581; Mr

Bartlett. Military installations. H. R. 4766, 6303; Mr. Vinson. S. 2440.

Consideration of. H. Res. 388; Mr. Sabath. Mining claims, amend Public Law 593 relating to

H. R. 942; Mr. Bartlett. Museum at Klukwan, to authorize. H. R. 2012;

Mr. Bartlett. National banks, revised statutes 5192,

with respect to reserves. H. R. 7340; Mr. Bartlett.

National farm loan associations, authorize in H. R. 3699; Mr. Poage. Native Brotherhood and/or Sisterhood, relief.

H. R. 3494; Mr. Bartlett.
Obsolete laws, repeal. H. R. 8158; Mr. Bartlett

Public improvements authorized in. H. R. 940; Mr. Bartlett.

Consideration of. H. Res. 279; Mr. Sabath Public Lands, classification of. H. R. 4542; Mr. Peterson.

Public lands, sale of in. H. R. 2859; Mr. Bartlett.

Public Works Act. S. 855. Railroad Retirement Act of June 29, 1936, repeal and extend benefits of act of May 29, 1930, to. S. 1359. H. R. 3445; Mr. Murray of Tennessee. Railroad relief. H. R. 219; Mr. Bartlett. Salmon industry, to protect and conserve. H. R. 1140; Mr. Bartlett.

School construction in Nome. H. R. 6537; Mr. Bartlett.

School lands, money from materials on, to be credited to. H. R. 7146; Mr. Bartlett.

School properties conveyed to local schools. R. 2121; Mr. Bartlett.

Settlement by war veterans. H. R. 4424; Mr. Lemke.

Alaska—Continued

Settlement claims, notice required. H. R. 4289; Mr. Peterson.

Statehood for. H. R. 331; Mr. Bartlett. Consideration of. H. Res. 217; Mr. Peterson.

Supplies and materials, facilitate. H. R. 781; Mr. Crosser.

Tanana Valley Sportsmen's Association. Authorize to sell certain lands on the Chena River to. H. R. 7753; Mr. Bartlett.

Taxes on business and trade repealed. H. R. 225; Mr. Bartlett.

This-side-of-Heaven Children's Home, authorize sale of public lands to. H. R. 6221; Mr. Bartlett.

Wildlife restoration, increase of funds for. H. R. 3906; Mr. Bartlett.

Akana, Kozubo Migama and Chang King, relief for, H. R. 7065; Mr. Farrington.

Akimoto, Mrs. Fumie Ishiboshi, relief. H. R. 7336; Mr. Farrington.

Alastra, Juliana Mendiola, relief. S. 1262.

Albert A. Sprague Veterans Memorial Hospital. S. 745.

Albrecht, E. J., Co., relief. S. 752.

Albrecht, Martin, relief. S. 2393

Albuquerque, N. Mex., sale of land permitted. H. R. 8678; Mr. Miles. S. 3584.

Alcohol:

· Federal Alcohol Administration Act, to strengthen. H. R. 3229; Mr. King.

Industrial permits, subpena powers involving denial or revocation. H. R. 3905; Mr. Doughton.

Alexander, J. Dan, relief. S. 1800.

Alexandria, Va., commemorative stamps. S. 492; H. R. 1432; Mr. Smith of Virginia.

Algoma Lumber Co., relief. S. 765; S. 3967.

Alhanese, Anthony, a minor, relief. H. R. 5157; Mr. McCormack.

Alien Property Custodian, extend time for filing claims.

Aliens:

Admission of ones with special skills. H. R. 3001;

Consideration of. H. Res. 438; Mr. Madden.

Consideration of. H. Res. 438; Mr. Madden. Citizenship privilege to all having permanent residence. H. R. 9780; Mr. Walter.

Consideration of. H. Res. 874; Mr. Sabath. Deportation of. H. R. 10; Mr. Hobbs.

Deportation suspensions. S. Con. Res. 21, 22, 23, 24, 25, 27, 28, 29, 31, 32, 34, 36, 39, 40, 42, 44, 45, 48, 51, 55, 58, 62, 65, 73, 75, 76, 78, 90, 91, 95, 97, 102, 108. H. R. 3875; Mr. Walter. Enlistment of in Regular Army permitted. S. 2269.

Consideration of. H. Res. 649; Mr. Sabath Fiancées, complete processing. H. J. Res. 160; Mr. Walter.

Immigrants, citizenships, provide. H. J. Res. 238; Mr. Walter.

Permanent residence, for certain. H. Con. Res. 181, H. Con. Res. 187, Mr. Walter.
Property loss, payment for. S. 29.
Suspension of deportation proceedings, revoke. H. R. 4684; Mr. Celler.

Allegheny, Pa., relief. H. R. 1959; Mr. Eberharter.

Allen, Guy Ford, and Dorrance Ulvin, relief. S. 3611

A liance Insurance Co., relief. H. Res. 93; Mr. Mc-Millan of South Carolina.

Almo Irrigation Co., relief. S. 2119.

Alpena, Mich., convey land to. H. R. 2783; Mr. Potter.

Alpiar, Georges Gregory, relief. S. 2107

Amano, Hamako. relief. H. R. 6271; Mr. Yates.

Amano, Setsuko, relief. H. R. 7066; Mr. Farrington

American Barrel Co., Inc., relief. H. R. 8934; Mr.

American Legion:

Badge patent renewal. S. 646. Eligibility for membership redefined. S. 4240. H. R. 9910; Mr. Le Compte.

Joe Graham Post No. 119, authorize to lease the lands conveyed to it. H. R. 33; Mr. Colmer. Use of name redefined. S. 4241.

American Legion Auxiliary, badge patent renewal. S. 647.

American-Mexican Treaty Act of 1950. H. R. 6304; Mr. Bentsen. S. 3934.

American nationals, repatriation of. H. R. 8927; Mr. Smathers.

American Remittances to Europe, Inc., authorize contributions. H. R. 5953; Mr. Judd.

American River Basin, to authorize. H. R. 165; Mr. Engle of California. Consideration of. H. Res. 166; Mr. Lyle.

American Society of International Law, incorporate. H. R. 7990; Mr. Celler.

American Student Nurse Days, designation. H. J. Res. 455; Mrs. Bolton.

American Veterans of World War II (AMVETS), to redefine. S. 4254.

Americus, Ga., designation of veterans hospital as the Marcus George Veterans Memorial Hospital. S. 372.

Amersonis, Stamatie, relief, H. R. 6586; Mr. Linehan.

Ammirato, Rose Mary, relief. H. R. 1501; Mr. O'Toole.

Amundsen, Howard R., relief. H. R. 1592; Mr. Case of New Jersey.

Anderson, Edwin B., relief. S. 592.

Anderson, Jennie Olsen, relief. H. R. 1076; Mr. Rooney.

Anderson, Katherine L., relief. H. R. 4045; Mr. Stefan.

Anderson, Lillian I., relief. S. 76.

Anderson, Phena M., patent in fee. H. R. 1109; Mr. D'Ewart.

Angel, Joyce Violet, relief. S. 485.

Annapolis, Md., commemorative stamps issued for anniversary of. S. J. Res. 22; H. R. 969; Mr.

Antilynching, to strengthen. S. 91.

Antitrust laws:

Amend act relating to stocks. H. R. 2734; Mr. Celler.

Increase penalty for violation of Sherman anti-trust law. H. R. 7827; Mr. Walter.
Moratorium for 2 years for good-faith delivered

price systems and freight absorption practices. H. R. 2222; Mr. Walter. S. 1008. Consideration of. H. Res. 277; Mr. Lyle. Triple damages, recovery of. H. R. 8763; Mr.

Anzai, Mikiko, relief. S. 3434.

Aoki, Sadae, relief. H. R. 2709; Mr. Granger. S. 652.

Aoyama, Yuriko, relief. H. R. 8600; Mr. Kilburn,

Appropriations:

FIRST SESSION

Agriculture, 1950. H. R. 3997; Mr. Whitten. Civil Functions, 1950. H. R. 3734; Mr. Kerr. Consolidation of. S. Con. Res. 18. Disaster relief, in storm-stricken areas. H. J. Res. 112; H. J. Res. 136; Mr. Kerr. District of Columbia, 1950. H. R. 3082; Mr. Bates of Kentucky. Executive office and sundry, independent executive bureaus. H. R. 4177; Mr. Thomas of Texas. First Deficiency, 1949. H. R. 2632; Mr. Kerr. Consideration of. H. Res. 99; Mr. Sabath. Foreign aid, 1950. H. R. 4830; Mr. Gary. Waiving points of order. H. Res. 228; Mr. Smith of Virginia. Agree to conference with the Senate. H. Res. 320; Mr. Lyle.
Interior, 1950. H. R. 3838; Mr. Kirwan.
Consideration of. H. Res. 170; Mr. Delaney Insects and plant diseases. H. J. Res. 327; Mr. Kerr. Labor and Federal Security, 1950. H. R. 3333; Mr. Fogarty.
Legislative, 1950. H. R. 5060; Mr. Norrell.
Military Establishment, 1950. H. R. 4146; Mr. Mahon. Second Deficiency, 1949. H. R. 4046; Mr. Kerr. Waiving points of order on. H. Res. 182; Mr. McSweeney.

Second Supplemental, 1950. H. R. 6427; Mr. Second Supplement,
Kerr.
State, Justice, Commerce, and the Judiciary, 1950.
H. R. 4016; Mr. Rooney.
Consideration of. H. Res. 180; Mr. Delaney.
Supplemental, 1950. H. R. 6008; Mr. Kerr.
Temporary. H. J. Res. 226, H. J. Res. 272, H. J.
Res. 284; H. J. Res. 329; H. J. Res. 339; H. J.
Res. 348; H. J. Res. 368; H. J. Res. 555; Mr.
Cannon. Third Deficiency, 1949. H. R. 5300; Mr. Kerr. Treasury and Post Office, 1950. H. R. 3083; Mr. Gary.

SECOND SESSION

Deficiency, 1950. H. R. 8567; Mr. Kerr. District of Columbia, 1951. H. R. 8568; Mr. Bates of Kentucky. Emergency, H. J. Res. 537; Mr. Cannon. General 1951. H. R. 7786; Mr. Cannon. Waiving points of order. H. Res. 566; H. Res. 593; Mr. Sabath. Correct chapters and section numbers. H.
Con, Res. 272; Mr. Cannon.
Second supplemental, 1951. H. R. 9920; Mr. Kerr.
Supplemental, 1951. H. R. 9526; Mr. Kerr.
Waiving points of order. H. Res. 825; Mr. Lyle. Temporary. H. J. Res. 476; Mr. Cannon. Temporary 1951. H. J. Res. 492; H. J. Res. 512; Mr. Cannon. Urgent deficiency, 1950 H. R. 7207; Mr. Cannon.

Arakawa, Fumiko, and child, relief. H. R. 7629; Mr. Farrington.

Arameseu, Constantin E., relief. S. 274.

Aranjo, Marie C. (Marie Conceipaco de Brito), relief. S. 2047.

Arcella, Dominic, relief. S. 2487.

Archivist of the United States:
Freedom Train, acquisition and operation of.
H. J. Res. 84; Mr. McCormack.

Ardans, Marie Louise, relief. S. 1261.

Arena, Mrs. Corrina, relief. H. R. 1175; Mr. Towe.

Arizona, Flagstaff, sale of lands to. H. R. 8874; Mr. Patten.

Arkansas:

Forest lands, exchange of, in. H. R. 4969; Mr. Hays of Arkansas. Monroe County, lands, to convey certain lands in. H. R. 6298; Mr. Mills.

Arkansas River, interstate compact authorized. H. R. 4151; Mr. Marsalis. S. 1448.

Arlington Memorial Amphitheater, carillon, provide in. H. R. 6259; Mr. Peterson.

Armed Forces Leave Act 1946, amend relative to graduative leave upon appointment as commissioned officers. H. R. 7635; Mr. Cole of New York.

Armed services:

Absentee ballots, to provide a more effective method of delivering applications for. H. R. 9399; Mrs. Kelly of New York.

Air Force and Navy officers, lump-sum payments terminated. H. R. 5921; Mr. Vinson.

Alien spouses and children, admission of. S. 1858.

Allowances for dependents. S. 4071. H. R. 9477; Mr. Brooks.

Benefits of Public Law 16, 78th Cong., extended to. S. 4229.

Catalog supply system, to establish. H. Con. Res. 97; Mr. Anderson of California.

Decorations, awards of certain, extend time limits for the. H. R. 6825; Mr. Shafer. Enlistments extended. H. R. 9177; Mr. Vinson.

S. 3937.

Fiscal management reorganized. H. R. 5632; Mr. Short.

Gifts, importation, free. H. J. Res. 242; Mr. Leonard W. Hall. H. R. 5086; Mr. Doughton. Housing, rental adjacent to military and naval in-

stallations. S. 1184.
Installations for Army and Navy, authorized.
H. R. 4766; Mr. Vinson.
Institute of Pathology, established in. H. R. 6539; Mrs. Bolton of Ohio.
Joseph T. Robinson, camp, part, transferred to Arkansas. H. R. 3783; Mr. Hays of Arkansas.
Leave accrued 60-day limitation excluded under Leave, accrued, 60-day limitation excluded under certain conditions. S. 2724.

Leave act, amendment relative to. H. R. 7635; Mr. Cole of New York.

List of all who have died since May 26, 1941 and Sept. 3, 1945. H. R. 3611; Mr. Preston. Medal for Humane Action, to establish decoration. H. R. 2737; Mr. Vinson.

Medical services in Army, female doctors and specialists appointed. H. R.4384; Mr.Clemente. female doctors and Mental cases, payments due to, to be paid. H. R. 5920; Mr. Vinson. S. 2395.

Armed services—Continued National Guard, additional officers for National Guard Bureau. S. 2441. Navy and Air officers, lump-sum benefits terminated. H. R. 5921; Mr. Vinson. Navy and Marine Corps officers, terminal leave for under certain conditions. H. R. 540; Mr. Reed of New York. Oaths, enlistment, to authorize officers to administer. H. R. 6171; Mr. Sasscer. Officers who have failed of advancement, to review records. S. 780. Officer Personnel Act of 1947, amend. S. 2335. Officers recalled to active duty for medical treatment. H. R. 4767; Mr. Vinson. Pay and physical disability retirement for members H. R. 4591, H. R. 5007; Mr. Kilday. Consideration of. H. Res. 223; Sweeney. Consideration of. H. Res. 249; Mr. Sabath. Pay advances upon permanent changes of station.
S. 1536. H. R. 4050; Mr. Kilday. Postage, free for certain. S. 3876. Recreation programs for. S. 2859. Restrictions removed as regarding strength of S. 3939, H. R. 9178; Mr. Vinson. Reserve components, facilities for. H. R. 8594 Mr. Brooks. Consideration of H. Res. 682; Mr. Madden. Reserve personnel on active duty, compensation pension, disability allowance for. S. 1507. Reserves, benefits for disability or death. S. 213. Retirement benefits for Reserves, system for. H. R. 5508, 5929; Mr. Clemente. S. 1939. H. R. 5508, 5929; Mr. Clemente. S. 1939.

Tax on transportation, removed for, while on furlough. H. R. 9840; Mr. McCormack. Terminal-leave pay, extend time for filing. H. R. 3205; Mr. Philbin Vocational rehabilitation, extended. H. R. 9900; Mr. Rankin. S. 4229. Voting, amend act so as to facilitate. H. R. 9455; Mr. Nixon. Arms for Europe, military aid for. H. R. 5895; Mr. Armstrong, Emma, relief. H. R. 2710; Mr. Howell. Army: Air Force, composition of. H. R. 1437; Mr. Vinson. Consideration of. H. Res. 148; Mr. Sabath. Aliens, enlistment of, permitted in. S. 2269. Army Organization Act of 1950. H. R. 8198; Mr. Kilday. S. 3691. Damages, payment for certain caused by. S. 634. Dental care, to improve for. S. 2380. Doctors, female and specialists appointed to H. R. 4384; Mr. Clemente. Finance Center at St. Louis, Mo., investigation of. H. Rept. 2456; Mr. Karst. Fort Belvoir, easement of land, exchange. H. R. 4502; Mr. Smith of Virginia. Installations, authorized for. H. R. 4766, 6303,
S. 2440; Mr. Vinson.
Consideration of. H. Res. 388; Mr. Sabath. Medical Service Corps, promotion list adjusted. H. R. 4449; Mr. Brooks. S. 1688. Noncommissioned officers, establish grades for. H. R. 1151; Mr. Lemke.

Nurses, to get full pay and allowances not already paid. S. 849.

Officers recalled for active duty for medical treatment. ment. H. R. 4767; Mr. Vinson
Pathology, Institute of, establish. H. R. 6539;
Mrs. Bolton of Ohio. Philippine Scouts appointed to. S. 1181.

Research laboratory for Quartermaster Corps.

S. 2382.

304 Army and Air Force Vitalization and Retirement Equalization Act of 1948, retirement benefits for Reserves. H. R. 5508; Mr. Clemente. S. 1939. H. R. 5929; Mr. Clemente. Army and Navy Nurses Act of 1947, provide additional nurses. H. R. 5876; Mr. Durham. Army Organization Act of 1950. H. R. 8198; Mr. Kilday. S. 3691. Consideration of. H. Res. 619; Mr. Colmer. Arsenian, Mrs. Sirvart, relief. H. R. 3532; Mr. White of California. Arthritis, research on. S. 2591. Arthur, J. M., relief. S. 2338. Articaire Refrigeration Co., relief S. 2646

Artificial limbs, exempt from duty if imported for personal use. H. R. 3932; Mr. Kilburn.

Asian and Pacific peoples, quota, available to. H. R. 199; Mr. Judd.

Atkinson, Joel W., relief. H. R. 2353; Mr. Herlong.

Atlantic States, Marine Fisheries Compact, consent of Congress for. H. R. 7887; Mr. Thompson.

Atlas, Robert A., relief. H. R. 4807; Mr. Wier.

Atomic Energy Act of 1946: Compensation for members. S. 3437. Military Liaison Committee. Amend, relating to H. R. 5884; Mr. Durham. S. 2372.

Atomic Energy Commission: Report on investigation of. H. Rept. 1435; Mr. Durham.

Attorney General of United States, award medals to outstanding Americans for bravery. H. R. 157; Mr. Chelf.

Aureomycin, chloramphenico, certification of. 11. R. Balleste, Dr. Juan A., relief. S. 1452. 3151; Mr. Priest.

Balsam, Maria, relief. S. 2324.

Auf der Heide-Aragona, Inc., relief. H. R. 1606; Mr. Hart.

Avner, Stella, relief. H. R. 4720; Mr. Jackson of California.

Axer, Engevert, relief. S. 307. H. R. 773; Mr. Walter.

Ayers, S. L. Co., Inc., relief. H. R. 1616; Mr. Herter.

Baalstad, Nine, relief. S. 2983.

Babace, Jose, relief. S. 26.

Bachis, Annetta, et al. H. R. 3995; Mr. LeFevre.

Badlands National Monument, South Dakota, boundary adjustments. H. R. 7342; Mr. Case of South Dakota.

Baggett Transportation Co., relief. S. 947.

Bail, Alex, relief. H. R. 668; Mr. Klein.

Bailey, Mrs. Mary A., relief. H. R. 695; Mr. Lyle.

Baine, Mickey, relief. S. 948.

Bakken, Harris A., relief. H. R. 1624; Mr. King.

Balaz, Annie, relief. H. R. 3837; Mr. Walter.

Balchen, Bert, and Joseph F. Carroll to be made colonels in Army. S. 3314.

Bald eagle, protection for in Alaska. H. R. 5507; Mr. Angell.

Bald Hill Dam in North Dakota, to designate the reservoir above the. S. J. Res. 163.

Balint, Mr. Julia, relief. H. R. 679; Mr. Klein.

Ballard, Carl C., relief. H. R. 3863; Mr. Albert. 60238—81—House Business Cal——20

Balsam, Maria, relief. S. 2324.

Baltimore-Washington Parkway, to provide. H. R. 5990; Mr. Sasscer. Consideration of. H. Res. 567; Mr. Madden.

Bankhead-Jones Farm Tenant Act, mortgage loans. H. R. 7268; Mr. Pace.

Bankers & Shippers Insurance Co., relief. H. R. 561; Mr. Anderson of California.

Bankruptcy Act:

Clarify sec. 60 (a), transfer, definition changed.

S. 88.
Consideration of. H. Res. 441; Mr. Sabath.
Continue sec. 75 until the referees salary system
becomes operative. S. 938.

Inaccuracies and ambiguities corrected. H. R. 3111; Mr. Reed of Illinois.

3111; Mr. Reed of Illinois.
Notice discretionary, amend, regarding. H. R. 2513; Mr. Reed of Illinois.
Railroad, control, amend sec. 77, regarding. H. R. 2770: Mr. Case of New Jersey.
Referees, relief of, by appointment of temporary.
S. 3921, H. R. 9171; Mr. Celler.
Short title, provide. S. 2513.
"Wage earner" definition changed. H. R. 9284; Mr. Hobbs

Mr. Hobbs.

Banks:

Federal saving and loan associations, converted to mutual savings banks. S. 1175.

National consolidation of into State banks. H.R. 1161; Mr. Spence.

Banks. Savings and Loan associations, to be included in definition for protection in dealing with bank robbery. S. 2774.

Banks for cooperatives, to provide for retirement of Government capital in. H. R. 848; Mr. Hope.

Banning, Paul D., relief. H. R. 6691; Mr. Byrne of New York.

Baran, Mary Rynek, relief. H. R. 8918; Mr. Saylor.

Barbre, Edgar, relief. H. R. 1097; Mr. Allen of Louisiana.

Barkle, Miriam, relief. H. R. 1103; Mr. Bramblett.

Barkley, Alben W., Vice President, medal for. H. J. Res. 188; Mr. Cooley.

Barr, Kiyoko S., and Harue, relief. H. R. 7370; Mr.

306 Bauxite, calcined, duty on. H. R. 5226; Mr. Cannon. Barrenche, Eugenio Maisterrena, relief. S. 204. Return from President. S. Con. Res. 77. Be, K. C. Swannio, relief. S. 2711. Barreras, Edward L., relief. H. R. 1983; Mr. Hinshaw. Bean, Romulus Oscar, Jr., relief. H. R. 1289; Mr. Jennings. Bear, John White, patent in fee for. H. R. 2592; Mr. Bartel, W. P., relief. S. 2170. H. R. 4095; Mr. Celler. Case of South Dakota. Bear, Lucy Arapahoe, sale of certain land. H. R. 6521; Mr. Case of South Dakota. Bartley, Anthony Charles, relief. H. R. 6006; Mr. Walter. Bearman, Eugene J., relief. H. R. 618; Mr. Davis of Tennessee. Bartley, James I., claim. S. 1510. Beddington, Frances Ethel, relief. S. 2888. Beesley, George M., relief. H. R. 4097; Mr. Colmer. Barton, Dora M., relief. H. R. 4414; Mr. Fogarty. Bell, Nelson, relief. H. R. 3501; Mr. Hand. Basing-point system pertaining to pricing practices S. 1008. H. R. 2222; Mr. Walter. Belle Isle Cab Co., Inc., relief. H. R. 5582; Mr. Fallon. Consideration of H. Res. 277; Mr. Lyle. Beller, Elmer, relief. S. 1528. Bellon Falls Hydro-Electric Corporation, rehearing for. Basque aliens, relief. S. 27, S. 1192. S. J. Res. 58. Benderach, Vaso B., relief. S. 850. H. R. 3497; Mr. Bass, H. B., relief. H. R. 5205; Mr. Wilson of Oklahoma. Benetti, Arturo, relief, S. 2599. Bassett, Irene Scott, patent in fee for. S. 837. Bennett, Mrs. Yae, relief. H. R. 7013; Mr. Allen of California. Bennink, Herman A., relief. S. 624. Bassir, Dr. Ali Reza, relief. H. R. 3009; Mr. Howell. Benolken, Mrs. Florence, court jurisdiction. S. 189. Benson, Jenny Irene, relief. H. R. 7364; Mr. Byrnes of Bates, Thomas M., relief. H. R. 1676; Mr. Smathers. Wisconsin. Bentley, Pamela, relief. S. 4074. Batilli, Alfio, relief. H. R. 5947; Mr. Sabath. Berlin airlift, Medal for Humane Action. H. R. 2737; Mr. Vinson. Bernstein, Joseph, relief. S. 301. Battha, Maria Magdalena, Margit and Martha, relief. S. 2492. Berrum, Ray S., relief. S. 1501.

Baumgarts, Alfred, relief. H. R. 3413; Mr. Wiggles-

worth.

Bauser, Edna A., relief, S. 1916.

Bertuccioli, Lee F., relief. H. R. 750; Mr. Sadlak.

Betts, Mrs. Benjamin, relief. H. R. 2935; Mr. Smith of Virginia.

Besso-Pianetto Mario Blas, relief. S. 3121.

Bevan, William Alfred, relief. S. 2308.

Bevel, Maj. Roy E., relief. H. R. 6458; Mr. Davis of Georgia.

Bexner, Isoldi, relief. S. 3325.

Bewley, Jesse F., and G. H. Lazarus, Jr., relief. S. 1353.

Big Bend National Park, addition of lands to. H. R. 2877, 6929; Mr. Regan.

Biggadike, R. C., J. R. Holden, and John Hoffman, relief. H. R. 4342; Mr. Mills.

Bigman, Edgar S., patent in fee for. H. R. 7017; Mr. D'Ewart.

Birenboken, Ceron Leyhus, relief. S. 996.

Birkett, William Greville, relief. S. 3737.

Biro, Agnes and Anna, relief. S. 2954.

Bishop, Charles L., relief. S. 748.

Bitter Root irrigation district, to approve repayment contracts negotiated with. S. 1477.

Bituminous Coal Act of 1937, lump-sum payments for annual leave for estates of former employees. S. 2350.

Blackhair, Sidney, patent in fee for. H. R. 4254; Mr. D'Ewart.

Black Mallard, transferred to State of Louisiana. H. R. 5365; Mr. Larcade.

Blair, William R., relief. H. R. 577; Mr. Auchincloss

Blanchard, Frank E., relief. H. R. 2474; Mr. Rogers of Florida.

Blanco, Francisco, relief. H. R. 7393; Mr. Havenner.

Blank, Aenny, relief. H. R. 7019; Mr. Keogh.

Blankley, F. Du Wayne, relief. S. 1604.

Blind, Braille writers, sent through mail at 1 cent a pound. H. R. 3637; Mr. Phillips of Tennessee. S. 1695.

Blue Grass Ordnance plant, appropriation for. S. 2290.

Boccia, Roland Roger Alfred, also known as Roland Barbara, relief. S. 2611.

Bolivar, Simon, statue to be erected in honor of. H. J. Res. 240; Mr. Christopher.

Bolling, C. H., relief, H. R. 2264; Mr. Short.

Bomar, Mr. and Mrs. Thurman L., relief. H. R. 5199; Mr. Evins.

Bomber, B-36 program. H. Rept. 1470; Mr. Vinson.

Bonesteel, Lt. Charles H., appointment as Executive Director of European Coordinating Committee. S. 2911.

Booker T. Washington's birthplace, hospital for Negroes at. H. R. 6034; Mr. Rankin.

Booth, Helen M., relief. H. R. 4136; Mr. Allen of California.

Bos, Anton, relief. S. 1561.

Bosche, Alfred F., relief. S. 1532.

Boudinot, Frank J., relief. S. 827.

Bouianovsky, Tania Ipolo and Lana, relief. S. 289.

Boutant, Denise Simeon, relief. H. R. 2850; Mr. Davenport.

Bova, Sister Pasqualina, et al., relief. H. R. 8829; Mr. McCormack.

Boy Scout Jamboree, military equipment loaned to. H. R. 5342; Mr. Hays of Arkansas.

Boyle, John B., relief. H. R. 2602; Mr. Lane.

Bradford, James H. et al., relief. H. R. 3351; Mr. Corbett.

Bradley, Gen. Omar W., appoint to permanent grade of General of the Army. S. 4135.

Braille writers, to be sent through mails at 1 cent a pound. H. R. 3637; Mr. Phillips of Tennessee. S. 1695.

Brainard, Henry Milton, monument for. S. 3084.

Bramer, Alton, relief. H. R. 2069; Mr. Blatnik.

Brandon, Hayward O., relief. S. 1266.

Breinig Bros., Inc., relief. H. R. 1604; Mr. Hart.

Bretton Woods Agreement, amend. H. R. 4332; Mr. Spence. S. 1664. Consideration of. H. Res. 256; Mr. Sabath. Correct. H. Con. Res. 96; Mr. Spence.

Brewery Street Channel declared a nonnavigable stream. H. R. 3511; Mr. McGuire.

Bridge:
Clinton Bridge Commission, revived. S. 1577; H. R. 5048; Mr. Talle.
Delmar Boulevard and Cole Street, St. Louis, Mo.

extend time of construction for 3 years. 3478; Mr. Price.

District of Columbia, bridge authorized across Anacostia River. H. R. 7341; Mr. Beall.

Anacostia River. H. R. 7341; Mr. Beall.
Duluth, Minn., construction of, across St. Louis
River. S. 2002; H. R. 5956; Mr. Blatnik.
Franklin Canal of the Rio Grande project, appropriation for. H. R. 3285; Mr. Regan.
Missouri River, bonds extend maturity date of.
H. R. 5674; Mr. Welch of Missouri.
Rainy River, Baudette, Minn., toll bridge to be constructed at. H. R. 7445; Mr. Hagen.
Rio Grande, construction of. H. R. 1360; Mr. Fisher.

Fisher.

Extend time for construction. H. R. 4022;
Mr. Bentsen; S. 2198.
Saint Lawrence River, Ogdensburg, N. Y., authorize. H. R. 8944; Mr. Kilburn. S. 3862.
Shawneetown, Ill., extend time for commencing and completing. S. 755.

and completing. S. 755.

White County Bridge Commission, construct bridge across Wofast River. H. J. Res. 506; Mr. Vursell.

Bridge Canyon Dam, to construct on the Colorado River. S. 75.

Bridge, Robert E. and Leslie E. Ensign, relief. H. R. 1620; Mr. Jackson of Washington.

Brigham, Young, statue, authorize to be placed in Statuary Hall. H. Con. Res. 186; Mrs. Bosone.

Britton, Joshua, fee simple title for. H. J. Res. 487; Mr. Vursell.

Browder, E. C., and Charles Kenyon, relief. S. 2830.

Brown, Alonzo P., relief. H. R. 8563; Mr. Smith of Virginia.

Brown, Jacob, relief. H. R. 1024; Mr. Boggs of Delaware.

Brown, James, patent in fee for. S. 1426.

Brown, Louis, relief. H. R. 4559; Mr. Kunkel.

Brown, Ralph E., relief. H. R. 6969; Mr. Michener.

Brownie, Winston A., relief. H. R. 2078; Mr. Gamble.

Browning, Ella L., relief. S. 208.

Browning, Victor R., & Co., Inc., relief. H. R. 599; Mrs. Bolton of Ohio.

H. R. 8851; Mr. Tollifson.

Bruchner, Marianne, relief. S. 2629.

Brumidi, Constantino, monument, to provide for the erection of a. H. R. 5943; Mr. Murdock.

Budget:

Legislative, suspending. H. Con. Res. 22; Mr. Cannon. S. Con. Res. 33. President to determine form of. S. 3850, H. R. 9038; Mr. Karsten. Consideration of. H. Res. 729; Mr. Madden.

Budgeting and Accounting Procedures Act of 1950. S. 3850; H. R. 9038; Mr. Karsten.

Budwee, Gabe, relief. S. 309.

Buechler, Milton, relief. S. 1088.

Buffalo Rapids project: Buildings and improvements accepted. H. R. 829: Mr. D'Ewart. Complete construction. H. R. 5113; Mr. D'Ewart; S. 2042.

Buley, Mrs. Hope Irene, relief. H. R. 1300; Mr. Mansfield.

Bull, Mrs. Avena M. Chips-White, patent in fee for.

Bunge North American Grain Corp., relief. H. R. 4094; Mr. Byrne of New York.

Bunker Hill Development Corporation; relief. H. R. 1082; Mrs. St. George.

Buol, William B., relief. H. R. 2225; Mr. Andresen of Minnesota.

Bureau of Animal Industry, payment of overtime to employees of. H. R. 459; Mr. Lane.

Bureau of Customs, employees transferred to Coast Guard service credit. H. R. 1824; Mr. Bonner.

Bureau of Engraving and Printing, financing of operations. S. 3653. H. R. 8662; Mr. Dawson.

Bureau of Land Management, liberalization of sec. 452. H. R. 8610; Mr. Peterson.

Bureau of Marine Inspection and Navigation, employees transferred to Coast Guard service credit. H. R. 1824; Mr. Bonner.

Bureau of Old-Age and Survivors Insurance, construction of buildings. H. R. 7873; Mr. Whittington. Consideration of. H. Res. 651; Mr. Smith of Virginia.

Bureau of Passports and Visas, establish, to be headed by a Director. S. 3069.

Bureau of Printing and Engraving, financing operations of. H. R. 8662; Mr. Dawson. S. 3653.

Brown's Point Improvement Club, quitclaim deed for Bureau of Prisons, transfer of land from Veterans' Administration, for use of. S. 1859.

Bureau of Public Buildings, special equipment may be | California: purchased without sanction of. H. R. 5934; Mr. Whittingon.

Burgher, Edmon, relief. S. 2927.

Burk, Ruth, James Stapleton, and Mildred Ovren, relief. S. 195.

Burnett, Lt. and Mrs. Neill C., relief. S. 3068.

Burns, Albert, relief. H. R. 1069; Mr. Morrison.

Burns, Jeanette Pearl, Secretary of Interior, issue patent in fee. H. R. 3886; Mr. D'Ewart.

Burns, John E., relief. H. R. 632; Mr. Engle of California.

Burton, James Madison, patent in fee for. S. 835.

Busch, Julia, relief. H. R. 660; Mr. Kilburn.

Busche, Fritz, relief. H. R. 602; Mr. Brown of Georgia.

Bush, Richard H., relief. S. 3260.

Business, scientific, technological and engineering information to be available to. S. 868.

Butler, Mildred Smith, relief. H. R. 1697; Mr. Cole of New York.

Byroade, Col. Henry A., appointment. S. 3807.

Byvank, Mrs. Florence, relief. H. R. 2463; Mr. Gross.

South Carolina.

American River Basin, authorized. H. R. 165; Mr. Engle of California. Consideration of. H. Res. 166; Mr. Lyle.

Callaway, David George, relief. H. R. 7656; Mr. Thompson.

Churntown Elementary School District, lands conveyed to. H. R. 164; Mr. Engle of California. Claim against the United States for money advanced. H. R. 2401; Mr. Havenner.

District Court for northern district, jurisdiction to hear certain claims. H. R. 555; Mr. Scudder. Easements for toll highway near San Francisco Bay. S. 1390.

Hoopa, school buildings, construction and improvement. H. R. 554; Mr. Scudder.

Kern County, convey land for school use. Nevada County, relief. H. R. 52; Mr. Engle of California.

Orange County, easement for. H. R. 263; Mr. Phillips of California.

Plumas, land, accept title. H. R. 4641; Mr. Cooley.

Richmond, conveyance of property to. H. R. 6355; Mr. Miller of California.

Two Rock Union School District, convey lands to. H. R. 4732; Mr. Scudder.

California World Progress Exposition, recognition of. H. J. Res. 434; Mr. McKinnon.

Cameron, Mrs. Ruth, relief. H. R. 1043; Mr. Havenner.

Campbell, Mrs. Effie S., relief. S. 1801.

Canada: North Wind, documentation. H. R. 3605; Mr. Rogers of Florida.

Canadian River, interstate compact authorized. H. R. 3482; Mr. Worley.

Canadian River reclamation project, to authorize. H. R. 2733; Mr. Worley.

Canal Zone, codification of laws relating to estates. S. 1137.

Canals, construction of, in Sacramento Valley, California. H. R. 163; Mr. Engle of California.

Capitol-Architect, classification of status of. H. J. Res. 340; Mr. Dawson.

Frieze, to complete. H. J. Res. 21: Mr. Jenkins. Paintings moved to Interior Department, S. J. Res. 170.

Power plant, improvements in. H. R. 6281; Mr. Whittington. Consideration of. H. Res. 395; Mr. Sabath,

Capodanno, Mrs. Mary, et al., relief. H. R. 1484; Mr. Kennedy.

Calcutt, Dolan, relief. H. R. 701; Mr. McMillan of Caranfie, Nicolae G., relief. S. 1304; H. R. 8284; Mr. Case of New Jersey.

Cardy, Lee Jones, relief. S. 2297.

CARE, authorize contributions to. H. R. 5953; Mr. Judd. S. 2496.

Career Compensation Act of 1949:
Extend effective date. S. 3255.
To establish. H. R. 4591; Mr. Kilday.
Consideration of. H. Res. 223; Mr. Mc-Sweeney.

Carroll, Mrs. Frances M., et al., relief. H. R. 3618; Mr. Jenkins.

Carroll, Joseph F., and Bert Balchen, to be made coloniels in Army. S. 3314.

Carson National Forest, to include lands in. H. R. 55; Mr. Fernandez.

Carver, George Washington, monument for; increase funds. H. R. 7302; Mr. Peterson.

Casas, Isabel Alba, et al., relief. S. 1942.

Castillo de San Marcos National Monument, Fla., add lands to. H. R. 8366; Mr. Herlong.

Catalog supply system, to establish. H. Con. Res. 97; Mr. Anderson of California.

Cattle and sheep, disaster, relief provided. S. J. Res. 38. H. J. Res. 112; H. J. Res. 136; Mr. Kerr.

Cemeteries, National, Fort Logan, to establish at H. R. 4548; Mr. Carroll.

Census:
Housing. H. R. 2203; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.
Governments, every 5 years. H. R. 7265; Mr.
Murray of Tennessee.

Census Bureau:

Exempting certain persons from the requirement of paying fees for certain data. H. R. 142; Mr. Beckworth.

Federal employees for field work. H. R. 3198; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Governments, every 5 years, to conduct a census of. H. R. 7265; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Central Bank of California Corp., relief. H. R. 1009; Mr. Allen of California.

Central Intelligence Agency:
Employees, to be paid in excess of \$10,000 a year.
S. 3875.
Establish. H. R. 2663; Mr. Sasscer.
Consideration of. H. Res. 130; Mr. Lyle.

Central R. R. Co. of New Jersey, relief. H. R. 1603; Mr. Hart.

Central Valley project, California, to authorize. H. R. 163; Mr. Engle of California.

Chacartegui, Guilermo, relief. S. 139.

Chadbourne, Louis R., relief. H. R. 6522; Mr. Goodwig.

Chahrondi, A. K., relief. S. 2457.

Champourcin, Marie De, relief. S. 2745.

Chamsarian, Vartan, relief. S. 976.

Chandler, Mr. and Mrs. Albert, relief. H. R. 7944; Mr. Jones of Alabama.

Chao, Dr. Bei Tse and wife, relief. S. 2176.

Charitable contributions, amend Internal Revenue Code regarding. H. R. 5268; Mr. Camp.

Charleston, S. C., restrictions on lands, conveyed, removed, S. 1219.

Chatmos, George Spiro (George A. Voregarethsos). relief. S. 2277.

Che, Il Nai, relief. H. R. 8258; Mr. Farrington.

Cheek, Mrs. Zelma Inez, relief. H. R. 3252; Mr. Doughton.

Cheliotis, Elias, relief. S. 1277.

Chelsea, Maine, land transferred to. H. R. 8845; Mr. Nelson.

Chen, Amos, relief. H. R. 6386; Mr. Taber.

Chen, Dr. Chao-Jen, et al. H. R. 6228; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Chenalloy, Ethelyn Isobel, relief. S. 3259.

Cherokee-Pisgah-Nantahala National Forest and the Great Smoky Mountains National Park, boundary adjustment. H. R. 5866; Mr. Redden.

Chesapeake and Ohio Canal, lands for parkway along. H. R. 8534; Mr. Beall. S. 4016.

Chester, Ill., relief. H. R. 2365; Mr. Bishop.

Chicago, Rock Island and Pacific Railroad Co., relief. S. 2991.

Chickamauga and Chattanooga National Military Park, add land to. H. R. 7675; Mr. Frazier.

Chicouras, Nicholas J., relief. S. 2183.

Chief, James, patent in fee for. S. 2949.

Chika, Ayako, relief. S. 3502.

Child-labor law, changed and minimum wage increased,

Children's Day in Sports, designate. S. J. Res. 150.

Chin, Sun Yip and Chung Lum, relief. H. R. 6173; Mr. Multer.

China aid, obligate funds heretofore appropriated, S. 2845.

China Aid Act of 1938, amend. H. R. 3830; Mr. Kee.

Chinese stewards of the United States Navy, relief. S. 3613.

Chinese students, relief. H. R. 5602; Mr. Kee.

Chinese-treaty merchants, immigration status. S. 206.

Chinn, Helena Jange, relief. H. R. 6746; Mr. Angell.

Chloramphenicol and aureomycin, certification of. H. R. 3151; Mr. Priest.

Christoffel, Harold Roland, subpena records concerning. H. Res. 460; Mr. McCormack. H. Res. 465; Mr. Walter.

Chronaskis, Dr. George A., relief. H. R. 6287; Mr.

Chu, Ng Yut and Ng Soo Ly, relief. H. R. 5017; Mr. Holmes.

Chubb, Col. W. M., relief. H. R. 612; Mr. Coudert.

Cicerelli, Maria, relief. S. 2296.

Cigarettes, sales and use tax on. H. R. 195; Mr. Jenkins. Consideration of. H. Res. 190; Mr. Sabath.

City of Clinton, Bridge Commission, revive. S. 1577. H. R. 5048; Mr. Talle.

City of Hot Springs, National Parks, easement granted, H. R. 1726; Mr. Norrell.

Civil Aeronautics Act of 1938:

Amend, regarding agreements with foreign governments. S. 12.

False marking of aircraft, to provide penalty for. S. 3377.

Delegation of authority, providing certain. S. 450.
Consideration of. H. Res. 845; Mr. Madden.

Penalty regarding examination papers, fixed. S 451. Security measures relating to regulation and control of air commerce. S. 3995. H. R. 9320;

Mr. Crosser.

Consideration of. H. Res. 833; Mr. Colmer.

Civil Aeronautics Act of 1948:

Administration improved. H. R. 4082; Mr. Beckworth.

Explosives, penalty for violation. S. 447; H. R. 3940; Mr. Hinshaw.

Civil Aeronautics Administration:

Advanced training in. S. 4.

Airport at Chatham Field, development. S. 3173.

Civil Defense:

Federal Civil Defense Act of 1950. H. R. 9798: Mr. Durham. S. 4268.

Civil functions, appropriations. H. R. 3734; Mr. Kerr.

Civil service of United States:

Recruitment procedure for personnel. H. R. 8925; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Regulate and improve. H. R. 3826; Mr. Crook. Correct clerical error. H. R. 6552; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1930:

Annuities of employees, paid on a fee basis, computing. H. R. 5465; Mr. Murray of Tennessee. Annuitants, benefits for, if retired before Apr. 1, 1948. S. 878. H. R. 4295; Mr. Thornberry.

Annuities paid to widows of retired employees. S. 1440.

Benefits to persons involuntarily separated. H. R. 997; Mr. Miller of California. S. 988.

Columbia Institution for the Deaf, to get benefits of. H. R. 86; Mr. Miller of California.

Deductions from salary, credit for. S. 1023; H. R. 3338; Mr. Boykin.

Employees, criminal laws, relating to the retirement of, engaged in enforcement of. H. R. 3756; Mr. Jackson of California.

Employees, temporary, of Library of Congress and U. S. Courts, exempted from. H. R. 3512; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Legislative employees, temporary, to be applicable S. 3672 to.

Legislative employees, time extended for, to come within the purview of. S. 1977.

Lump-sum payments, death payments, order of precedence for. S. 3330. H. R. 7866; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Members of Congress and elected officers of, amend act with respect to the time of taking effect of annuities of. S. 3682.

Refund of certain deposits, to provide service in the Army, Navy, Marine Corps, or Coast Guard. S. 1862.

Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1930—Con. Retirement annuities, return of their contributions with interest. H. R. 2020; Mr. Davis of Georgia. S. 1229.

Salary, no deductions, amend sec. 9 of, relating to grant credit in accordance with such service for. H. R. 3338; Mr. Boykin. S. 1023.

Six-month limitation for filing claims authorized to be waived. S. 1459.

Survivorship benefits extended. S. 2640. Survivor benefits for female employees. H. R. 2944; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Water routes, mail, to provide for renewal and adjustment under contracts for carrying of. S. 771.

Civilian employees, service credit to. H. R. 1824; Mr. Bonner.

Clagett, Katherine H., relief. H. R. 4165; Mr. Sasscer.

Claims against foreign governments, settlement of H. R. 4406; Mr. Ribicoff.

Clark Funeral Home, relief. S. 2070.

Clark, Jean, relief. H. R. 5753; Mr. Macy.

Clark, King V., relief. H. R. 1106; Mr. Chelf.

Clark, Nellie M., relief. H. R. 1094; Mr. Towe.

Classification Act of 1923, revision of. S. 2379; H. R. 5931; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Consideration of. H. Res. 346; Mr. Sabath.

Classification, Revision Act of 1949. S. 2379, H. R. 5931; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Cline, Hal W., relief. H. R. 1597; Mr. Davis of Georgia.

Clipper, Mike, relief. H. R. 584; Mr. Bartlett.

Coal to be shipped in foreign vessels. H. R. 75; Mr. Kilburn.

Coal mines, welfare, amend law relating to. S. 1031.

Coast Guard:

Codify title 14 of U. S. Code. H. R. 4566; Mr. Bryson.

Conforming amendments to title 14. H. R. 8617; Mr. Hart.

Gifts, authorize certain personnel to accept, by foreign governments. S. 2240.

Lighthouse keepers and employees, regulate hours of duty and pay. H. R. 4471; Mr. Bonner.

Pay and retirement benefits, to equalize. S. 2477. Waiving of bonds of contracts of. H. R. 9229; Mr. Celler.

Women's Reserve, to establish. H. R. 1823; H. R. 4470; Mr. Bonner.

Coast and Geodetic Survey:

Director, to get rank of vice admiral. H. R. 7689; Mr. Hart.

Provisions of the Armed Forces Leave Act of 1946. extended to. H. R. 2572; Mr. Garmatz.

Cobb, Mrs. Nathalie E., relief. H. R. 5126; Mr. Hebért.

Coconino National Forest, Oak Creek Canyon, protect scenic values in. S. 812. H. R. 2872; Mr. Potter.

Coconut oil, remove taxes from oil coming from the Pacific islands. H. R. 8992; Mr. Doughton.

Cohen, Goldman & Co., Inc., relief. H. R. 1794; Mr. Coudert.

Coins:

Proof and medals, money from sale and manufacture. S. 1069.

Recoinage losses of silver coins. S. 2590.

Cole, Thomas N., relief. S. 2772.

Colliver, Mabel, relief. H. R. 3499; Mr. Doyle.

Collodel, Ascanio, relief. S. 916.

Colonial National Historical Park, exchange of land for. S. 3398.

Colorado-Big Thompson project, development of fish, wildlife, and game in. H. R. 5134; Mr. Hill.

Colorado River Basin compact, consent of the United States for. S. 790. H. R. 2325; Mr. Murdock.

Colorado Rocky Mountain National Park, addition of certain lands. H. R. 3440; Mr. Hill.

Columbia Basin Project Act:

Recordable contracts, amend with reference to, H. R. 8345; Mr. Holmes.

State lands, stop speculation regarding. H. R. 1920; Mr. Murdock.

Columbia Institution for the Deaf, to get the benefits of the Civil Service Retirement Act. H. R. 86; Mr. Miller of California.

Colville Indian Reservation, restoring to tribal owner- | Connell, Leslie A., relief. S. 735. ship certain lands. H. R. 2432; Mr. Horan.

Comber, Harry, relief. S. 1534.

Cometti, Sisters Antoinette et al, relief. S. 753.

Commerce, Department of, basic authority for. H. R. 162; Mr. Crosser.

Commission on Cooperative International Relations, establish. H. R. 9039; Mr. Mansfield.

Committees of Congress, to include cost of legislation in reports. S. Con. Res. 35.

Commodity Credit Corporation Act: Amend, regarding control, etc. S. 900; H. R. 2682; Mr. Spence. Consideration of. H. Res. 208; Mr. Lyle. Increase borrowing power of. S. 2826; H. R.

6567; Mr. Spence. Consideration of. H. Res. 513; Mr. Mc-Sweeney.

Commonwealth Parliamentary Association, Australia or New Zealand, authorize appointment of a committee to attend. S. Con. Res. 105.

Communications Act of 1934, administrative and appellate procedure revised. S. 1973.

Communist Party, registration of members. H. R. 9490; Mr. Wood. Consideration of. H. Res. 826; Mr. Cox. Send to conference. H. Res. 847; Mr. Cox.

Community Recreation Services Act, establish. S. 250.

Compacts:

Arkansas River, compact authorized. H. R. 4151; Mr. Marsalis. S. 1448. Atlantic States, marine fisheries, consent of Congress for. H. R. 7887; Mr. Thompson.

gress for. H. R. 7887; Mr. Thompson.
Colorado River Basin, consent of the United States
for. S. 790; H. R. 2325; Mr. Murdock.
Fisheries, to provide better utilization of. S. J.
Res. 42; H. R. 2363; Mr. Thompson.
Consideration of. H. Res. 124; Mr. Colmer.
Forest fire protection. S. 1659. H. R. 4535; Mr.
Cotton

Cotton.

Idaho and Wyoming, granting consent and approval of. S. 3159.

Kansas and Missouri, boundary agreement.

S. J. Res. 147, H. J. Res. 402; Mr. Welch.
Missouri and Illinois, consent of Congress for.
S. J. Res. 174. H. J. Res. 424 Mr. Price.
Montana, North Dakota, and Wyoming, to authorize. H. R. 2566; Mr. D'Ewart.

Pecos River project, grant consent of United States to. H. R. 3334; Mr. Regan. S. 1309.

Tennessee-Missouri Bridge Commission, authorized by Congress. H. R. 6109; Mr. Jones of Missouri.

Comptroller General:

Certifying officers, relief from accountability. S. 2969.

Permit to pay claims chargeable. H R. 3549; Mr. Dawson.

Condemned material, eliminate reports to Congress on. S. 1990.

Conservation in arid and semiarid regions, water for. H. R. 3181; Mr. D'Ewart.

Constitution, amendments to: President and Vice President, election of. S. J. Res. 2. H. J. Res. 2; Mr. Gossett.

Continental Insurance Co., et al., relief. H. R. 6053; Mr. Lodge.

Contempt proceedings. See House of Representatives, contempt proceedings against.

Contract Settlement Act of 1944, fair compensation, amend act relating to payment of, to persons contracting to deliver certain strategic or critical minerals. H. R. 834; Mr. Engle of California. S. 528, S. 2294. Consideration of. H. Res. 220; Mr. Madden.

Convention for the Establishment of an International Commission for Scientific Investigation of Tuna, give effect to. S. 2633. H. R. 8945; Mr. King.

Coolidge, Mrs. Lillian, relief. H. R. 5846; Mr. Dague.

Copper:

Copper-bearing ores, exemption from import tax. H. R. 2313; Mr. Mills. Rescind. H. Res. 673; Mr. Baring.

Import taxes on, to suspend certain. H. J. Res. 502; Mr. Doughton. Suspension of import tax. H. J. Res. 494; Mr. Patterson.

Cooperative for American Remittances to Europe CARE), authorize contributions to. H. R. 5953; Mr. Judd. S. 2496.

Copyright, Foreign Works, relaxation of provisions. H. R. 2285; Mr. Celler.

Cordova, Francisco J., estate of, relief. H. R. 3316; Mr. Fernós-Isern.

Corn and wheat, marketing excess. S. 3510.

Corporation, chartering of, by Congress, establish, S. 1290.

Correll, Charlie Sylvester, relief. H. R. 2464; Mr. Havenner.

Corrigan, E. H., relief. H. R. 6934; Mr. Bentsen

Corrupt Practices Act, change penalty. H. R. 1243; Mr. Mitchell.

Cosson, I. D., relief. H. R. 2719; Mr. Sikes.

Cotter, Mrs. Michiko, and Katsumi, relief. H. R., Courts—Continued 7899; Mr. Cole of Kansas.

Cotton:

Acreage and marketing quotas established for. H. R. 5738, H. R. 9109; Mr. Pace. Consideration of. H. Res. 304; Mr. Lyle. Consideration of. H. Res. 728; Mr. Colmer. Acreage not to be computed on 1949 basis. H. R. 128; Mr. Abernethy. Consideration of. H. Res. 74; Mr. Colmer.

Allotments, including peanuts. H. J. Res. 398; Mr. Cooley. Consideration of H. Res. 451; Mr. Lyle.

Allotments, to provide emergency. H. R. 8575; Mr. Poage.

Marketing penalties removed. H. R. 9832; Mr. Poage. Statistics, administration of. H. R. 3444; Mr.

Murray of Tennessee.

Courts:

Automobiles, rate of 7 cents a mile for travel.

Claims for overtime, jurisdiction of Court of Claims to hear. S. 1981.

Counsel for impoverished defendants in criminal cases. S. 734.

Court of Claims, Customs and Patent Appeals, amends Judicial Code relating to. S. 638. District Court:

Delaware, repeal prohibition against filling. H. R. 6836; Mr. Boggs of Delaware.

Consideration of. H. Res. 704; Mr. Delaney.

Florida, West Palm Beach and Fort Meyer, court to be held in. H. R. 544; Mr. Rogers of Florida. Georgia:

Southern district of, quarters for. H. R. 3793; Mr. Wheeler.
Middle district of, quarters for. H. R.
5191; Mr. Cox.

Newnan, quarters for in. H. R. 786; Mr. Camp.

Illinois, Southern District, Northern Division, shall sit at Peoria and Rock Island. S. 3189. H. R. 7260; Mr. Chiperfield.

Indiana, northern and southern district, additional judge. H. R. 6240; Mr. Denton.
 Consideration of. H. Res. 703; Mr.

Madden.

Michigan, Eastern District of, to sit part time

in Flint. S. 1747.
Mississippi, northern district, create a division at Greenville. H. R. 7399; Mr. Whittington. S. 3098.

Missouri, eastern and western district of, rapeal prohibition against filling H. R. repeal prohibition against filling 7009; Mr. Welch.

Consideration of. H. Res. 708; Mr. Colmer.

Ohio, northern division, additional judge for.

H. R. 7570; Mr. Feighan. Consideration of. H. Res. 707; Mr.

McSweeney. Oregon, hold at Eugene. S. 2314.

Oregon, Klamath Falls, accommodations furnished for. H. R. 5810; Mr. Stockman. Pennsylvania, Middle district of, provide judge

for. H. R. 6606; Mr. Walter.

District Court—Continued Pennsylvania, for Western District of, repeal prohibition against filing. S. 3099. H. R. 6869; Mr. Walter.

Consideration of. H. Res. 709; Mr.

Smith of Virginia.

Texas, eastern district of, additional judge. H. R. 5137; Mr. Combs. Consideration of. H. Res. 706; Mr. Lyle.

Judges: Circuit and district, to provide for the appointment of additional. H. R. 4963; Mr. Byrne of New York. S. 52.

Consideration of. H. Res. 248; Mr.

Madden.

Northern district of Illinois, 2 additional, H. R. 6454; Mr. Sabath. S. 2707. Consideration of. H. Res. 702; Mr.

Sabath. Subsistence increased to \$15 a day. S. 48. H. R. 2166; Mr. Celler.
Trial of on issue of good behavior. H. R. 17;

Mr. Bryson.

Widows of, pension for. S. 3108. Kansas, discontinued divisions in. S. 259.

Merrimack River, jurisdiction conferred on U.S. District Court of Massachusetts regarding claims. H. R. 4709; Mr. Lane.

Picketing of, prohibited. S. 1681. H. R. 5647, Mr. Boggs of Louisiana. Rules of Civil Procedure, amend. H. R. 6390; Mr.

Celler. S. 2874. United States marshals, mileage increased to 10

cents a mile. S. 1838. United States Tax Court incorporated into the United States judicial system. H. R. 3113; Mr. Reed of Illinois.

Witness fees increased. S. 635. H. R. 1953; Mr. Celler.

Cox, L. M. and Mrs. M. R. Nickle, relief. H. R. 6449; Mr. Mills.	Corzett, Harold L., relief. H. R. 4775; Mr. Cole of New York.
Cox, Penelope Carolyn, relief. S. 2100.	Crumpacker, John W., relief. S. 1138.
	Crudge, Vernon, relief. S. 4106.
Cowan, R. E., relief. H. R. 5682; Mr. Combs.	Cruz, Ignacio Colon, relief. H. R. 3320, Mr. Fernós- Isern.
Cowell, Frederick C., relief. H. R. 1863; Mr. Farrington.	Cryptographic systems and communications intelligence, prevent revelation. S. 277.
Cowley, Mathew C., estate, relief. H. R. 609; Mr. Chelf.	Cuprys, Sister Stefania, relief. S. 587.
	Cusimano, Mrs. Rosaria, relief. H. R. 1295; Mr. King.
Crawford, Calvin E., relief. H. R. 4100; Mr. Hays of Arkansas.	
	D
Crime: Children committed to Board of Public Welfare instead of to National Training School for Girls. S. 927.	Dagnall, Mrs. Johanna, relief. S. 915
Counsel for impoverished defendants in criminal cases. S. 734. Parole, credit for time served for illegal conviction.	Dahlborg, Harold A., and Ever Ready Supply Co.,
S. 946. Youth offenders, treatment and rehabilitation of. S. 2609.	relief. H. R. 4307; Mr. Martin of Massachusetts.
Craft, Bernard, relief. H. R. 8362; Mr. McCormack.	Dam: Bridge Canyon Dam over the Colorado River. construct. S. 75. Culbertson, changed to Trenton Dam. S. 270. Davis Dam, Colo., provide designation of as. S. 2117. Kentuck drainage district, to construct a. H. R. 5133; Mr. Ellsworth.
Cronin, Patrick, relief. H. R. 5709; Mr. McGrath.	Oldo, MI. Allaworda.
Crop insurance extended. H. R. 3825; Mr. Abbitt.	D'Angelo, Mario Cristina, relief. H. R. 7204; Mr. Rodino.
Crop quotas, enactment. S. 732.	d'Angri, Marcantonio and wife, relief. S. 1869.
	Davidson, Mrs. Lucille, relief. H. R. 591; Mr. Bland.
Cross, William A., relief. H. R. 3535; Mr. Wigglesworth.	Davis, Chester A., warrant officer, advanced to lieutenant colonel on retired list. S. 509.
Crow, Julia Two, relief. S. 2551.	Davis, Mrs. Minerva C., relief. H. R. 738; Mr. Price.
Crowell, Lucy P., duplicate of script certificate. H. R. 8287; Mr. Peterson	Davis, M. S., relief. S. 3612.
Crozat, A. J. Jr., relief. H. R. 1452; Mr. Boggs of Louisiana.	Davis Dam, Colo., to provide for the designation of the parties of the large parties of the l

Davis Dam and Parker Dam projects, consolidate. Dedication Day, Lincoln's Gettysburg anniversary H. R. 2984; Mr. Murdock. H. R. 2984; Mr. Murdock.

Davis Grocery Co. of Oneida, Tenn., relief. S. 2339.

Davis, M. S., relief. H. R. 7810; Mr. Byrne of New

Dawson, Mrs. Mary L. N., relief. H. R. 3803; Mr. Brown of Georgia.

Daylight-saving time in District of Columbia. S. 3176. H. R. 6354; Mr. Klein.

D. C. Hall Motor Transportation, relief. H. R. 7991; Mr. Lucas.

Deane, Mr. and Mrs. Richard E., relief. H. R. 5525; Mr. Wolverton.

De Angelis, Mrs. Anna L., relief. H. R. 4530; Mr. Keating.

de Bruyr, Marie Henriette, relief. S. 1637.

de Chillis, Italo Vespa, relief. S. 2108.

Decora, John D., patent in fee for. S. 3128.

Decorations:

Awards of certain, extend time limits for. H. R. 6825; Mr. Shafer.

Barkley, Alban W., Vice President, medal for. H. J. Res. 188; Mr. Cooley.
Berlin Airlift, permission to accept foreign for. S. 2853; H. R. 6820; Mr. Kilday.

Bravery, outstanding, award to. H. R. 157; Mr. Chelf.

Crime apprehension, medal for Federal employees. S. 2021.

Extend time limits for certain. S. 2855.

Foreign decorations, to prevent unauthorized wearing of. S. 1171.

Humane action, for. H. R. 2737; Mr. Vinson. Navy fliers killed in Baltic, decoration for. S. J. Res. 166.

Permission to accept foreign. S. 1955.

De Coteau, Winfred, relief. S. 477.

Defense:

Department of, create. S. 1843. Employees, termination of service of. H. R. 7439: Mr. Murray of Tennessee. Mutual Assistance Act of 1949. S. 3809. Under Secretary, provide. H. R. 2216; Mr. Short.

Defense Production Act of 1950. H. R. 9176; Mr. Spence. S. 3936. Consideration of. H. Res. 740; Mr. Lyle of Texas.

De Gaspare, Ottavia and Sandra, relief. H. R. 7631; Mr. Heffernan.

de Guido, Mrs. Justa G. Vda., et al., relief. H. R. 3768; Mr. Dondero.

DeHart, James B., relief. H. R. 3139; Mr. Redden.

Delahanty, James F., relief H. R. 1470; Mr. Herter.

De Lisi, Dr. Agostino, relief. H. R. 5566: Mr. Reed of New York.

de Luca, Carlo, relief. H. R. 6195; Mr. Keogh.

Demas, Christina K. and Antonia, relief. H. R. 6990; Mr. Angell.

Dendramis, Mary Valsomis and Vassili G. H. R. 8868; Mr. Walter.

De Pauli, Adele, relief. S. 2040.

de Romanett, Marcel Rene, relief. H. R. 8477; Mr. Stockman.

De Silva, Mrs. Hilda, relief. H. R. 5375; Mr. Mc-Cormack.

De Soto National Memorial, appropriation for. H. R. 8230; Mr. Peterson.

DeSouza, Joseph, Jr., relief. H. R. 2708; Mr. Gilmer.

DeWitt, Andrew Ferdinand, Jr., relief. H. R. 1098; Mr. Allen of Louisiana.

- Desert laboratory experiment area, consolidate. H. R. 3982; Mr. Patten.
- Deskins, Mrs. Misao Hatanaka, relief. H. R. 8382; Mr. Fugate.
- Diamond, Raleigh B., relief. H. R. 1791; Mr. Bennett of Florida.
- Diaz, Gloria Esther, relief. H. R. 3321; Mr. Fernós-
- Di Costanzo, Ruggiero, relief. S. 297.
- Dildilian, Humayag, relief. S. 3345.
- Dillon, Susie Larvie, patent in fee for. H. R. 2706 Mr. Case of South Dakota.
- Dilnot, Mrs. Margaret Gregg, relief. H. R. 711; Mr. Miller of Maryland.
- Dinshaw, Edulii and sister. S. 4069.
- Di Palma, Dr. Nicola, relief. H. R. 7563; Mr. Walter.
- Di Pietro, Mrs. Maria Grazia, relief. H. R. 5221; Mr. Gamble.
- Disabled American Veterans of the World War, emblem, renew patent on. H. R. 7609; Mr. Lane.
- Disabled persons, prepare for employment. S. 4051.
- Disasters, aid to States for major. H. R. 8396; Mr. Consideration of. H. Res. 742; Mr. Delaney.
- Discharge committees, motions to:

 No. 1. Filed Apr. 5, 1949, by Mr. Lemke, to discharge Committee of the District of Columbia of H. R. 857; to prohibit experiment upon living dogs in the District of Columbia. Mr. Lemke.

 No. 2. Filed June 1, 1949. H. Res. 225; Labor Management Relations Act of 1947, making H. R. 259 a special order for repeal of. Mr.
 - Marcantonio.
 - No. 3. Filed June 15, 1949, by Mr. Hays of Arkansas; to discharge Committee on the Judiciary from the consideration of H. J. Res. 214; a
 - joint resolution proposing an amendment to the Constitution relating to the qualifications of electors. Mr. Hays of Arkansas.

 No. 4. Filed June 21, 1949, by Mr. Huber to discharge Committee on Veterans' Affairs from consideration of H. R. 1374; Servicemen's Readjustment Act of 1944, amend to extend the period during which readjustment allows. the period during which readjustment allowances may be paid. (52–20 Club.) Mr. Huber.

- Delta Branch Experiment Station, return land conveyed to. H. R. 3680; Mr. Whittington.

 Discharge committees, motions to—Continued

 No. 5. Filed June 30, 1949, by Mr. Martin of

 Massachusetts, to discharge Committee on

 Ways and Means from consideration of H. R.
 - 2100; excise taxes, to terminate the war-tax rates on certain miscellaneous. Mr. Martin of Massachusetts.
 - No. 6. Filed July 6, 1949, by Mr. Multer; to discharge Ways and Means Committee from consideration of H. R. 2324; excise tax rates; to terminate certain wartime rates. Mr. Multer.
 - No. 7. Filed July 13, 1949, by Mr. Dollinger, to discharge the Committee on Banking and Currency from the consideration of H. R. 1641; Federal funds shall not be used for loans, grants, or other financial assistance to provide housing with respect to which there is any discrimination against occupancy on account of race, religion, color, ancestry, or national origin. Mr. Dol-
 - No. 8. Filed July 14, 1949, by Mr. Walsh, to discharge the Committee on Post Office and Civil Service from the consideration of H. R. 4495; to provide additional benefits for certain postmasters, officers, and employees in the postal field service with respect to annual and sick leave, longevity pay, and promotion and for other purposes. Mr. Walsh. Entered on discharge calendar No. 1 July 21, 1949. Passed House Sept. 27, 1949.
 - No. 9. Filed July 18, 1949, by Mr. Sims, to discharge Committee on Education and Labor from consideration of S. 246. Educational Finance Act of 1949. (Federal Aid to Education.) Mr. Sims.
 - No. 10. Filed July 19, 1949, by Mr. Klein; to discharge Committee on Post Office and Civil Service from the consideration of H. R. 3101; to provide for salary increase for employees of the field service of the Post Office Department. Mr. Klein.
 - No. 11. Filed July 19, 1949, by Mr. Klein, to discharge the Committee on Post Office and Civil Service from the consideration of H. R. 3100; to provide for salary increases for each officer and employee of the Federal Government and each officer and employee of the District of Columbia municipal government. Mr. Klein.
 - No. 12. Filed July 21, 1949, by Mr. O'Toole, to discharge Committee on Ways and Means from consideration of H. R. 108. Excise tax rates, to terminate certain wartime. Mr. O'Toole.
 - No. 13. Filed July 25, 1949, by Mr. Jacobs, to discharge Committee on Education and Labor from consideration of H. R. 4552. Fair Labor Standards Act of 1938, to raise the minimum wage standards of the. Mr. Jacobs.
 - No. 14. Filed July 25, 1949, by Mr. Sheppard, to discharge the Committee on the Judiciary from consideration of H. J. Res. 3; granting the consent of Congress to joinder of the United States in suit in the United States Supreme Court for adjudication of claims to waters of the Colorado River system. Mr. Sheppard.
 - No. 15. Filed July 26, 1949, by Mr. Blatnik, to discharge Committee on Ways and Means from the consideration of H. R. 2135; Federal insurance, to provide every adult citizen of the United States with equal basic, permitting retirement with benefits at age 60. Mr. Blatnik. No. 16. Filed Aug. 4, 1949, by Mr. Rankin to dis-
 - charge Committee on Interstate and Foreign Committee from consideration of H. R. 2040; Interstate Commerce Act, pt. I, to prohibit any carrier in transporting property between two points from making a difference in its charges depending on the point of origin or destination. Mr. Rankin.

Discharge committees, motions to—Continued

No. 17. Filed Aug. 17, 1949, by Mr. Davies, to discharge the Committee on Rules from consideration of H. Res. 316, entitled "A resolution providing for the consideration of H. R. 4766, to authorize certain construction at military and naval installations, and for other purposes." Mr. Davies.

No. 18. Filed Aug. 18, 1949, by Mr. Corbett, to discharge the Committee on Rules from con-sideration of H. Res. 319, entitled "A resolution providing for the consideration of H. R. 4495, a bill to provide additional benefits for certain postmasters, officers and employees in the postal field service with respect to annual and sick leave, longevity pay, and promotions, and for other purposes." Mr. Corbett. Entered on discharge calendar No. 2 Aug. 23, 1949. Passed House Sept. 27, 1949.

No. 19. Filed Oct. 13, 1949, by Mr. Kennedy to discharge Committee on District of Columbia from consideration of S. 1527, to provide for home rule and reorganization in the District of Columbia (Home Rule). Mr. Kennedy.

No. 20. Filed Jan. 23, 1950, by Mr. Roosevelt, to discharge Committee on Rules from consideration of H. Res. 353; providing for the consideration of the bill (H. R. 4453) to prohibit discrimination in employment because of race, color, religion, or national origin. (FEPC.) Mr. ligion, or Lesinski.

No. 21. Filed Jan. 25, 1950, by Mr. Powell, to discharge Committee on Rules from consideration of H. Res. 308; providing for the consideration of the bill (H. R. 4453) to prohibit discrimination in employment because of race, color religion, or national origin. Mr. Lesinski.

No. 22. Filed Feb. 13, 1950, by Mr. Lemke, to discharge Committee on Rules from consideration of H. Res. 429, a resolution providing for the consideration of S. 938, a bill amending sec. 75 of the act entitled "An act to establish a uniform system of bankruptcy throughout the United States," approved July 1, 1898, as amended. Mr. Lemke.

No. 23. Filed Feb. 15, 1950, by Mr. Clemente, to discharge the Committee on the Judiciary from consideration of H. R. 4937, a bill to remove the limitation on the commencement of prosecutions for offenses arising from espionage and for other purposes. Mr. Clemente.

No. 24. Filed Feb. 27, 1950, by Mr. Rankin, to discharge Committee on Rules from consideration of H. Res. 348; providing for the consideration of H. R. 5965, a bill to provide for the construction of certain Veterans' Administration Hamilton and for other purposes. Mr. Rankin Hospitals, and for other purposes. Mr. Rankin. Pursuant to 21-day rule. Passed House Apr. 24, 1950.

No. 25. Filed Feb. 27, 1950, by Mr. Baring, to discharge Committee on Rules from consideration of H. Res. 419; providing for the consideration of S. 2105; an act to stimulate exploitation for, and conservation of, strategic and critical ores, metals, and minerals, and for other purposes. Mr. Baring.

. No. 26. Filed Mar. 3, 1930, by Mrs. St. George, to discharge Committee on the Judiciary from consideration of H. J. Res. 68; proposing an amendment to the Constitution of the United States relative to equal rights for men and women. Mrs. St. George.

No. 27. Filed Mar. 20, 1950, by Mr. Heller, to discharge Committee on Post Office and Civil Service from consideration of H. R. 6547, a bill to amend the Veterans' Preference Act of 1944, to provide additional preference for amputees and seriously disabled veterans. Mr. Heller.

Discharge committees, motions to—Continued
No. 28. Filed Apr. 5, 1950, by Mr. Jacobs, to
discharge Committee on Judiciary from consideration of H. R. 4565, a bill to provide for
the enforcement of support orders in certain
State and Federal courts, and to make it a
crime to move or travel in interstate and foreign commerce to avoid compliance with such orders, Mr. Jacobs.

No. 29. Filed June 7, 1950, by Mr. Marcantonio to discharge Committee on Rules from consideration of H. Res. 607; providing for consideration of H. R. 2146; Railroad Retirement Act of 1937 so as to provide full annuities at compensation of half salary on the five highest years of earn-

ings. Mr. Marcantonio.

No. 30. Filed June 28, 1950 by Mr. Murphy to discharge the Committee on Interstate and Forgon consideration of H. J. Res. 416, a joint resolution to provide for research into the health hazards of air pollution and for

other purposes. Mr. Murphy.

No. 31. Filed July 10, 1950 by Mr. Walsh to discharge committee on Rules from consideration of H. Res. 667; providing for the consideration of H. R. 8195, a bill to rescind the order of the Postmaster General curtailing certain postal services. Mr. Walsh. Entered on Discharge Calendar No. 3. July 24, 1950. Passed House

Aug. 14, 1950.

No. 32. Filed July 27, 1950, by Mr. Burdick to discharge Committee on Rules from consideration of H. J. Res. 383, a joint resolution to in-

vestigate any abuses of the payroll privileges of Members of Congress. Mr. Burdick.

No. 33. Filed Aug. 2, 1950, by Mr. Saylor to discharge Committee on Un-American Activities from consideration of H. R. 7595; a bill to protect the United States against certain un-American and subversive activities and for other Mr. Nixon.

No. 34. Filed Aug. 14, 1950, by Mr. Secrest to discharge Committee on Ways and Means from consideration of H. Con. Res. 203; a concurrent resolution expressing the sense of the Congress that the President should rescind foreign-trade agreements with Communist-controlled countries. Mr. Ramsay.

Discepolo, Mrs. Giovanna Follo, relief. H. R. 5299; District of Columbia—Continued Mr. Kennedy.

Displaced Persons Act of 1948, amend. H. R. 4567 Mr. Celler. Consideration of. H. Res. 226; Mr. Sabath. Report on. H. Rept. No. 1507; Mr. Walter.

District of Columbia:

Airport, to be constructed in or in vicinity of. S. 456.

Consideration of. H. Res. 821; Mr. Delaney. Alcohol beverages, to be sold on Sunday. H. R. 3247; Mr. Klein.

Alcoholic Control Act licenses, authority to suspend or revoke. H. R. 4229; Mr. Harris.

Alcoholic licenses, issue permits to extend credit for a fee of \$250. H. R. 5912; Mr. Beall.

Allowance and procedure in settlement of small estates in. S. 1135.

estates in. S. 1135.

Architects Registration Act, amend to promote public welfare in. H. R. 2887; Mr. Abernethy. Assets of persons of advanced age, etc., appointment of committees to conserve. S. 1113.

Baltimore-Washington Parkway, to establish as part of the park system. H. R. 5990; Mr. Sasseer.

Baltimore, Washington Parkway, maintenance of

Baltimore, Washington Parkway, maintenance of. H. R. 2214; Mr. Sasscer. Banks, negotiable instruments:

Demand items, relating to. H. R. 8055; Mr. Simpson of Illinois.

Stop payments. H. R. 2104; Mr. McMillan of South Carolina.

Barbers, amend act relating to. H. R. 7240; Mr. Walsh.

Board of Education employees, sick leave for. H. R. 4381; Mr. Abernethy. Board of Education, teacher exchange permitted.

Board of Registration for Professional Engineers, regulate in. S. 3555. H. R. 1188; Mr. Hin-

Boiler Inspection Act, to amend. S. 1126.

Boxing Commission:

Authorize to appoint a retired member of the Metropolitan Police Force to. H. R. 7623; Mr. McMillan of South Carolina.

Authorize paid service of member receiving retired pay. H. R. 7662; Mr. McMillan of retired pay. H South Carolina.

Bridge across the Anacostia River, authorized. H. R. 7341; Mr. Beall.

Business Corporation Act. H. R. 3343; Mr. O'Hara of Minnesota.

Cancer and all malignant neoplastic diseases, to make reportable to the health officer. H. R. 6278; Mr. Abernethy. S. 2605.

Caveat filed to a will, time. S. 1132.

Children born out of wedlock, new act relating to. S. 1122.

Children committed to Board of Public Welfare instead of to National Training School for Girls. S. 927.

Claims against estates of recipients of old-age assistance, to cancel. S. 2155.
Classification Act of 1923, certain positions in, to come under. S. 2365.

Commemoration of anniversary of seat of Government, funds for. H. J. Res. 200; Mrs. Norton. Commission on mental health, residence requirement deleted. H. R. 4749; Mr. Abernethy. Committee on Human Rights, to establish in.

S. 2595.

Common-trust funds, make uniform law. S. 1580; H. R. 3571; Mr. Beall.

Contracting officers, appointment of. S. 1918. Contracts, regulating the retent of. H. R. 2799. Mr. Harris.

Counsel for impoverished defendants in criminal S. 1124. cases.

Counsel for uncontested annulment cases. S. 1133. Court orders for maintenance as directed for alimony. S. 1125.

Credit unions, unsecured loans, increased to \$300. H. R. 2554; Mr. Klein. Crime, investigation of, in. H. Res. 340; Mr.

Davis of Georgia.
Funds for. H. Res. 396, 495; Mr. Davis of Georgia.

Report on H. Report 3244; Mr. McMillan of South Carolina.

Daylight saving, provide for. S. 135. S. 3176. H. R. 6354; Mr. Klein.

Dead human bodies, amend secs. 675 and 676 of Code of Laws relating to the disposal of. H. R. 7881; Mr. Abernethy. S. 3658.

Dealers identification tags, provide. S. 3659. Defense, Office of, establish. H. R. 8909; Mr. McMillan of South Carolina.

Disbursing clerks, appointment of in. S. 1525 Disbursing officer and auditor, fix responsibilities. S. 3979.

Eastern Avenue, extend time for payment of this property. H. J. Res. 337; Mr. McMillan of South Carolina.

Eastern High School stadium improved. H. R. 8710; Mr. McMillan of South Carolina.

Employees, increase compensation of certain. H. R. 3088; Mr. Davis of Georgia. Estates: settlement of by election. S. 1131. Federal Rules of Civil Procedure, conform to.

S. 1129.

Fire Department, change effective date, relating to. H. R. 7147; Mr. Davis of Georgia.

Fire protection, mutual aid with surrounding area. H. R. 4788; Mr. Sasscer.

Flight experience for certain students. S. 2362. Funeral expenses, increased, out of decedent's S. 1130. H. R. 3368; Mr. Harris.

General Accounting Office building, increase in limit of cost. H. R. 2626; Mr. Whittington.

General Services, acquisition of certain lands and improvements in. H. R. 7219; Mr. Whittington.

Georgetown area, regulate construction of buildings in. H. R. 7670; Mr. Wadsworth.

Goats, regulate the running of, in. H. R. 9047; Mr. McMillan of South Carolina.

Group life insurance, provide modern standards for writing. H. R. 4394; Mr. Kennedy.

Health, healing art, to protect. H. R. 2056; Mr. Miller of Nebraska.

Health officer and assistant, change designations of. H. R. 8709; Mr. McMillan of South Carolina. S. 3678.

District of Columbia—Continued

District of Columbia—Continued Home for the Aged and Infirm, admission of pay patients. H. R. 4892; Mr. Abernethy. Home rule for. S. 1527. House Committee on, funds for. H. Res. 132; Mr. McMillan of South Carolina. Human Rights, Commission on, to establish in. S. 2595. Insane, physicians, qualifications relating to detention of. S. 2604. Insurance funds permitted to be invested in obliga-tions of the International Bank for Reconstruction and Development. S. 490. Juvenile Court, additional judge. S. 1557. S. 1350. Life Insurance Act, to amend. H. R. 4393; Mr. Kennedy. Minimum wage, rates for men and women S. 3380. Minors, employment, hours, wages, etc., to regu-Minors, employment, nours, wages, etc., to regulate. S. 1777.

Municipal Court, additional Judges. H. R. 1370;
Mr. Harris. S. 333.

Municipal Court judges, increase salaries. H. R. 3901; Mr. McMillan of South Carolina.

National Capital Park and Planning Commission.

Amend act to simplify functions. S. 1931.

National Society of Colonial Dames, exempt certain property from taxation. S. 973. tain property from taxation. S. 973. New Temple Committee, Inc., national park lands, to provide for the exchange of certain. H. R. 9362; Mr. McMillan of South Carolina. S. 4036. Nurseries and nursery schools, day care for children. H. R. 3967; Mr. Abernethy. H. R. 8782; Mr. Granger.
Old Stone House, in preservation of. H. R. 7722; Mrs. Woodhouse. Optometry, redefined in. H. R. 4237; Mr. Miller of Nebraska. Park Police: 1 day off each week. H. R. 4408; Mr. Davis of Georgia. 5-day week for. H. R. 7695; Mr. Davis of Georgia. Parks swimming pools, and playgrounds to be controlled by Commissioners of. H. R. 5968; Mr. McMillan of South Carolina. Podiatry fee, increased to \$5. S. 1128. Police, 5-day week for. H. R. 7695; Mr. Davis of Georgia. Police and firemen, salary increased for certain, H. J. Res. 302: Mr. McMillan of South Carolina. Police and Fire Department, pension increased for widows of deceased members. H. R. 2021; Mr. Davis of Georgia. Presbyterian Congregation of Washington, increase of income from property. H. R. 7966; Mr. Mc Millan of South Carolina. S. 3282. Probation officer, Register of Wills, Commission on Mental Health, transferred to Administrative Office of the U.S. Courts. H. R. 4705; Mr. Harris. Professional Engineers Registration Act, establish. H. R. 1188; Mr. Hinshaw. S. 3555. H. R. 1188; Mr. Hinshaw. S. 3555.
Regional Agricultural Credit Corporation, loans assistance. H. R. 2101; Mr. Granger.
Consideration of. H. Res. 110; Mr. Lyle.
Rent Control Act, extended. H. R. 1757; H. R. 3910; Mr. Harris. H. R. 6669; Mr. Klein. S. 3376. S. J. Res. 209.
Revenue for. H. R. 3704; Mr. Smith of Virginia.
Rockfish over 15 pounds, sale prohibited. S. 1870
Salary increase. S. 330. H. R. 5100; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.
Sales tay to provide for. H. R. 3347; H. R. 2704.

Sales tax, to provide for. H. R. 3347; H. R. 3704; Mr. Smith of Virginia. Service of process, provide for in certain cases.

Service by publication in annulment cases. S. 1134. Sick leave for teachers. H. R. 4381; Mr. Aber-

Sludge removal, contract for. S. 2205.

S. 1123.

nethy.

Sons of the American Revolution, exempt certain property from taxation. H. R. 4059; Mr. ${f Wadsworth}.$ Starlings, killing of, permitted. H. R. 2886; Mr. Abernethy. Surplus property agency, established. H. R. 6104; Mr. Smith of Virginia. Swimming pools, parks, playgrounds, Commissioners to have control. H. R. 5968; Mr. Mc-H. R. 5968; Mr. Mc-Millan of South Carolina. Taxicabs, limit for, in. H. R. 4281; Mr. Beall. Teachers, leave, 50 additional days. S. 2930. Teachers, leave, 50 additional days. S. 2930. Teachers Salary Act of 1947, amend. S. 3180. Teachers' Leave Act of 1949, supplement. H. R. 9524; Mr. Abernethy. Teachers' salaries, regulate. H. R. 2437; Mr. Abernethy. Trespass on public property made a misdemeanor. S. 3522. Unemployment compensation for. S. 3257. U. S. Military Academy, increase number from. S. 2210 U. S. Naval Academy, increase number from. S. 2209. Wages, payment and collection, provide for in. S. 3308. Washington Gas Light Co., amend charter of, Water system, provide loans for expansion of 3632. H. R. 8578; Mr. Smith of Virginia. Weapons, destruction. S. 883. Weeds, removal of, in. S. 885. Will probate, notice. S. 1127. Young Men's Christian Association. Property, to exempt from taxation. H. R. 8797; Mr. McMillan of South Carolina.

Dixie Margarine Co., relief. S. 1086.	Drinkwine, William J., relief. H. R. 4608; Mr. Smith of Wisconsin.
Dr. Thomas Walker Bicentennial Historical Pageant. to hold. H. Con. Res. 130; Mr. Golden. S. Con, Res. 63.	Driscoll, Michael A., relief. H. R. 1479; Mr. Kennedy.
Dodd, Leila M., relief. H. R. 8780; Mr. Saylor.	Driver, Xylda L., relief. H. R. 4836; Mr. Whittington.
Dodge, Francis W., relief. S. 1146.	Drobinski, Boleslaw H., relief. S. 3107.
Dog, John Lone, patent in fee. S. 1222.	Drozd, Peter, relief. H. R. 1508; Mr. Walter.
Dog, Mrs. Richard Lone and heirs, patent in fee for. S. 816.	Drucker, George O., et al., relief. S. 2460.
Dog, Susan Eagle, sale of land allotted to. H. R. 6699; Mr. Case of South Dakota.	Drummond, Alfred A., quitclaim relief. H. R. 2702; Mr. Albert.
Dohi, Kazuyo, relief. H. R. 7094; Mr. Murphy.	Dry land irrigation field stations, transfer to States. H. R. 5679; Mr. Granger.
	Dubounet, Ruth Orbe, relief. S. 2458.
Dollar, June C., relief. H. R. 1136; Mr. Sasscer.	Duff, Edward E., relief. S. 2565
Dopico, Clemente Sabin, relief. S. 118.	Dukelow, Willis Howard, relief. S. 3579.
Doss, Earl L., relief. H. R. 3080; Mr. Preston.	Duluth, bridge to be constructed by. S. 2002. H. R. 5956; Mr. Blatnik.
Dotson, Floyd E., relief. H. R. 6909; Mr. Byrne of New York.	Dumaguing Fe' R., relief. H. R. 4365; Mr. Coudert.
Douglas, Dorothy E. estate and Lourdine Livermore estate relief. H. R. 5151; Mr. Doyle.	Dunn, Patricia Joyce, relief. H. R. 4221; Mr Havenner.
Doyal, Ira D. and Clyde, relief. H. R. 5150; Mr. Doyle.	Dunsmore, Ralph, relief. H. R. 2600; Mr. Jennings.
	Durbin, Ray, relief. H. R. 2352; Mr. Harvey.
Drago, Dr. Francisco, relief. H. R. 4806; Mr. Tauriello. 60238—81—House Business Cal——21	Dutton, C. H., Co., relief. H. R. 2608; Mr. Shafer.

044	
Dutton, Joe D., relief. H. R. 5777; Mr. Camp. Dwyer, John E., relief. S. 2242.	Education: Expenses of school districts affected by Federal activities, to be paid by U. S. Government. H. R. 7940; Mr. Bailey. Consideration of. H. Res. 685; Mr. Mc-Sweeney. Extension program, to establish. S. 110. School construction and planning. S. 2317.
	Educational Finance Act of 1949. S. 246.
	Edward, Francis Lee, patent in fee for. H. R. 6958; Mr. D'Ewart.
Earl, Erwin F., relief. H. R. 3720; Mr. Farrington.	Egle, Teodor, et al, relief. H. R. 4604; Mr. Klein.
Earle, N. J., U. S. Naval Ammunition Depot, easement,	Eglin Field, improve. H. R. 2417; Mr. Sikes.
to grant certain. H. R. 7708; Mr. Auchincloss.	Eglin Field Reservation, restocking, propagation, and conservation of game authorized. H. R. 2418; Mr. Sikes.
East Bay Municipal Utility District, easement for. S. 2507.	Ehrlich, Abraham J., license for. H. R. 4789; Mr. Bates of Massachusetts.
Eaton, E. W., Coal Co., relief. S. 229.	Election, contested, Browner against Cunningham, Fuller against Davis, Thierry against Feighan. H. Res. 324; Mr. Harrison.
Ebel, Deborah Elizabeth, relief. H. R. 5581; Mr. Carroll.	Election of President and Vice President. S. J. Res. 2, H. J. Res. 2; Mr. Gossett.
Economic Cooperation Act of 1948, amend, extend. S. 1209; H. R. 3748; Mr. Kee. Consideration of. H. Res. 189; Mr. Cox.	El-Hini, Peter Michael, relief. H. R. 6656; Mr. O'Hara of Minnesota.
	Elizas, Julius, relief. S. 2934.
Economic Indicators, print monthly publication. S. J. Res. 55.	Elk, Lowell Harris Spotted and Benjamin Spotted, patent in fee for. H. R. 6698; Mr. Case of South Dakota.
Economakos, Rev. Lambros, relief. S. 1884.	Ellero, Anna and Clara, relief. H. R. 7012; Mr. Allen of California.
Eddy, Ezra Butler, et al., relief. H. R. 1700; Mr. Latham.	Elliott, G. T., Inc., relief. S. 2244.
	Elmers, Bernard F., relief. H. R. 4803; Mr. Murphy.
Eden project, Wyoming, authorize completion of construction of. S. 55.	El Morroco National Monument, to provide for the addition of certain lands to. S. 2274.
	*
Education and Labor Committee to make certain investigations. H. Res. 75; Mr. Lesinski.	Elorza, Maria del Carmen Morano, et al., relief. S. 2723.

El Paso, Tex., relief of. H. R. 967; Mr. Regan.

Elser, Grace L., relief. H. R. 2594; Mr. Fernandez.

Elzingre, Ralph Martin, also known as Ralph Sewall, relief. H. R. 1876; Mr. Scudder.

Emelia, Sister Maria, relief. H. R. 5083; Mr. Ribicoff.

Emergency appropriation. H. J. Res. 537; Mr. Cannon.

Emergency Detention Act of 1950. H. R. 9490; Mr. Wood.

Consideration of. H. Res. 826; Mr. Cox.
Send to conference. H. Res. 847; Mr. Cox.

Emergency Professional Health Training Act of 1949. S. 1453. H. R. 5940; Mr. Biemiller.

Emory, Yoshiko, relief. H. R. 8117; Mr. Corbett.

Emspak, Julius, proceedings against. H. Res. 749; Mr. Wood.

Endo, Fukuko, relief. H. R. 8385; Mr. Judd.

Engelbert, Wilhelm, relief. S. 560.

Enos, Curtis R., relief. H. R. 734; Mr. Pickett.

Ensler, Samuel and Louis Puccinelli, relief. H. R. 1037; Mr. Havenner.

Epiphaniadis, Thomas N. and Wanda J., relief. S. 1792.

Equal rights amendment. S. J. Res. 25.

Erb, George T. and Lyon F. Hubbard, relief. S. 3253

Ermini, James, relief. H. R. 6223; Mr. Cavalcante.

Espionage, penalty revised for. S. 3987.

Espionage and censorship, extends time relating to indictment. S. 2941.

Esposito, Louis, relief. H. R. 748; Mr. Rooney.

Essenberg, John G., relief. H. R. 4628; Mr. O'Toole,

Estes, George C., patent in fee for. S. 1457.

Estes, Mrs. Judge E., relief. H. R 1280, Mr. Davis of Georgia.

Esteva, Jeannette and Jesus, and children, relief. H. R. 1041; Mr. Havenner.

Euscola, Antonio Artalozaga, relief. H. R. 6482; Mrs. Bosone.

Evangelista, Honorio Canciller, relief. H. R. 1866; Mr. Havenner.

Evans, Mrs. Dorothy, relief. H. R. 3081; Mr. Werdel.

Evans, J. O., relief. H. R. 6371; Mr. Evins.

Everglades National Park, lands for. H. R. 4029; Mr. Peterson.

Ever Ready Supply Co. and Harold A. Dahlborg, relief. H. R. 4307; Mr. Martin of Massachusetts.

Ewa Plantation Co., a Hawaiian corporation, relief. H. R. 2233; Mr. Farrington.

Excess Profits Tax of 1950. H. R. 9827; Mr. Doughton.
Consideration of H. Res. 872; Mr. Colmer.

Executive Mansion, Commission for renovation. S. 1432.

Executive office and sundry independent executive bureaus. H. R. 4177; Mr. Thomas of Texas.

Expenditures in Government, to reduce. S. J. Res. 108.

Experiment station, Reno, Nev., for precious and rare metals, to establish. H. R. 2386; Mr. Baring.

Explosives, as it concerns the Civil Aeronautics Act, penalty described. S. 447.

Export Control Act of 1949, to extend authority. H. R. 1661; Mr. Spence. S. 548. Consideration of. H. Res. 97; Mr. Sabath.

Export-Import Bank, foreign investments guaranteed S. 2197. H. R. 5594, H. R. 8083; Mr. Spence. Consideration of. H. Res. 650; Mr. Sabath.

F

Fabris, Camilla, relief. H. R. 3018; Mr. White of Idaho.

Fadem, Samuel, relief. H. R. 1993; Mr. Celler.

Fagen, G. Brinton, relief. S. 586.

Fahreddin, Mehmed, relief. S. 4003.

Fair, international, articles imported without duty. H. J. Res. 466; Mr. Sabath.

Fair Employment Practice Act. S. 1728. H. R. 4453; Mr. Powell.

Fair Labor Standards Act of 1938: Overtime provision clarified. H. R. 858; Mr.

> Consideration of H. Res. 111; Mr. Sabath. Agree to Senate amendments. H. Res. 264; Mr. Sabath.

Fair Labor Standards Act of 1949, establish. H. R. 3190; H. R. 5856; Mr. Lesinski. S. 653

Falco, Lt. (jg) Giacomo, relief. H. R. 1487; Mr. Klein.

Falcon Dam, joint development of hydroelectric power at. H. R. 5773; Mr. Bentsen.

Farcher, Rudolph, relief. S. 2204.

Farpuer, Barbara O'Brien, relief. S. 408.

Farquhar, Clyde D. and Gladys, relief. H. R. 3412; Mr. Tollefson.

Fats and oils, import controls, to continue. H. R. 5240; Mr. Spence. S. 3550. H. R. 8737; Mr. Consideration of. H. Res. 680; Mr. Sabath.

Faugno, Marta, relief. S. 1276.

Faulkner, Doris M., relief. H. R. 3769; Mr. Granger.

Fava, Carlo, relief. S. 2648.

Federal aid to education, to establish the Educational Finance Act of 1949. S. 246.

Federal Aid Road Act, amend and supplement. H. R. 7941; Mr. Whittington. Consideration of. H. Res. 565; Mr. Sabath. To correct. H. Con. Res. 274; Mr. Whittington.

Federal Airport Act: Airport at Chatham Field, development. S. 3173. Apportionment of funds, to alter. S. 1284. H. R. 4239; Mr. Moulder. Cost for United States, under. S. 1278. Extend for 5 years the time for appropriating funds. S. 2875. Grants up to \$50 000 a year for. S. 1282 Land costs, to be borne by United States. S. 1281. Maximum obligation under grant agreement limited to 10 percent. S. 1280. Payments to contractors, progressive, partial, authorized. S. 1285. State funds for use of, authorized. S. 1283.

Wages need be specified only in contracts in excess of \$2,000. S. 1279.

Federal Alcohol Administration Act, to strengthen. H. R. 3229; Mr. King.

Federal Bureau of Investigation, powers of, amend, relating to. S. 3945. Consideration of. H. Res. 888; Mr. McSweeney.

Federal Civil Defense Act of 1950. H. R. 9798; Mr. Durham. S. 4268.

Federal Communications Act, review of orders provided. H. R. 5487; Mr. Hobbs.

Federal correctional institution, Sandstone, Minn., to lease. S. 1949.

Federal credit unions, loans liberalized. S. 2560. H. R. 6185; Mr. Patman.

Federal Crop Insurance Act, expansion of crop insurance. H. R. 3825; Mr. Abbitt. Consideration of. H. Res. 212; Mr. McSweeney.

Federal Deposit Insurance Act: Building in District of Columbia authorized. S.

Insurable deposit increased to \$10,000. S. 2822. Consideration of. H. R. 697; Mr. Smith of Virginia.

Correct. S. Con. Res. 106.

Federal employees:

Accounts of deceased employees, settlement of. H. R. 8621; Mr. Dawson.

Annuities of employees, paid on fee basis, computation of. H. R. 5465; Mr. Murray of Tennessee. Automobiles for travel for court employees, not to exceed 7 cents a mile, S. 51.

S. Res. 153. Senate request return of. Benefits to persons involuntarily separated. H. R. 997; Mr. Miller of California.

Bonds to be furnished for. H. R. 8706; Mr. Karsten.

Classification Act of 1949; increase salary of employees in executive departments. H. R. 5931; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Consideration of. H. Res. 346; Mr. Sabath. Crime investigation by Senate committee, attorneys authorized to be employed. S. J. Res.

Deceased, settlement of accounts of. S. 3652. Dual employment, consolidate laws regarding. S. 2351.

Employee utilization, report on. H. Rept. 2457;
Mr. Williams.
Expenses, allowances, increased. H. R. 4875;
Mr.

Celler.

Heads and assistant heads, salary increase for. S. 498. H. R. 1689; Mr. Miller of California. Consideration of. H. Res. 274; Mr. Sabath. Holidays, Jan. 20 and 21, 1949, making. S. J. Res. 16.

Leave, annual and sick, to extend. H. R. 2619; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

 $\operatorname{Res}.$ Consideration of. H. 259: McSweeney.

Lump-sum payments for annual leave for discharged employees estates for those engaged in the administration of the Bituminous Coal Act. S. 2350.

Lump-sum payment for death, precedence for. S. 3330.

Medals for crime apprehensions. S. 2021 Navy Yard, employment restrictions deleted. 77.

Performance-rating plans, administrat H. R. 7824; Mr. Murray of Tennessee. administration Federal employees—Continued

Postal employees, certain, to receive additional benefits. H. R. 4495; Mr. Miller of California. S. 1772.

Reduction of, efficiency ratings shall apply only against employees of 10 years of service. S. 660. Selective Service System, Classification Act postponed for. H. R. 7889; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Standard schedule of compensation, revise Classification Act, to establish and provide. S. 2379. H. R. 5931; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Subsistence and mileage increased. H. R. 3005; Mr. Karsten.

Consideration of. H. Res. 205; Mr. Mc-Sweeney.

Termination of service in Department of State and Defense. H. R. 7439; Mr. Murray of Ten-

Consideration of, H. Res. 683; Mr. Colmer. Travel Expense Act of 1949, leave while on travel status. H. R. 5951; Mr. Dawson.

Competitive examinations, to provide open, for. H. R. 7185; Mr. Ramsey. S. 3050. Time off to attend funerals for deceased

members of armed forces. H. R. 2662; Mr. Rees.

Federal Employees' Compensation Act, amendments of. 1949. H. R. 3191; Mr. Lesinski. Consideration of. H. Res. 265; Mr. Delaney.

Federal Fair Employment Practice Act. H. R. 4453; Mr. Powell. S. 1728.

Federal Farm Loan Act, amend regarding Federal land banks. H. R. 3699; Mr. Poage.

Consideration of. H. Res. 266; Mr. Smith of Virginia. Amend sec. 13. H. R. 5512; Mr. Cooley.

Federal Firearms Act, disposition of firearms. H. R. 6212; Mr. Doughton.

Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act: Drug certification, amend secs. 502 and 507, regarding. H. R. 3151; Mr. Priest. Exportation of products, drug specification requirement. H. R. 562; Mr. Van Zandt. Relabeling costs to be paid by importer. H. R. 160; Mr. Crosser.

Federal Government:

Classification Revision Act of 1949; increase salary of employees in the executive departments.
H. R. 5931; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.
Consideration of. H. Res. 346; Mr. Sabath.

Employees, benefits to persons involuntarily separated. H. R. 997; Mr. Miller of California.

Employees, subsistence and mileage increased. H. R. 3005; Mr. Karsten.

Consideration of. H. Res. 205; Mr. Mc-Sweenev.

Employees retirement contributions returned with

interest. S. 1229.

Heads and assistant heads, salary increase for. S. 498. H. R. 1689; Mr. Miller of California.

Officers and employees, to correct inequities in the pay of certain. H. R. 5100; Mr. Murray of pay of certain. Tennessee.

Veterans, time off to attend funerals for deceased members of armed forces. H. R. 2662; Mr.

Withholding of compensation, authorized under certain conditions. S. 2357.

Federal Home Loan Bank Act, amend. H. R. 6743: Mr. Spence.

Federal Interagency Committee on Recreation. H. R. 892; Mr. Peterson.

Federal land banks:

Amend act relating to loans to Puerto Rico and Alaska. H. R. 3699; Mr. Poage. Consideration of. H. Res. 266; Mr. Smith of Virginia. Short-term credit, authorize them to make available. H. R. 5512; Mr. Cooley.

Federal National Mortgage Association, increase in. S. J. Res. 114. H. R. 5533; Mr. Spence.

Federal Power Commission, regulatory power, shall not apply to gas on certain conditions. S. 1498.

Federal Property and Administrative Services Act of 1949. H. R. 4754: Mr. Holifield. S. 1809, S. 2020, S. 3959, H. R. 9129; Mr. Bolling.
Consideration of. H. Res. 230; Mr. Sabath.
Consideration of. H. Res. 741; Mr. Madden.

Federal public buildings, construction and operation; authority for. S. 714.

Federal reclamation:

Rehabilitation and betterment of. H. R. 1694 Mr. Regan.

Water, reclamation laws shall not apply if supplemental supply comes from the San Luis Valley project. S. 1385.

Federal Reserve Act:

Amend sec. 10. S. 3105.

Amend sec. 14 (a), extends buying powers to July 1, 1952. S. 3527. Consideration of, H. Res. 684; Mr. Smith of

Federal Savings and Loan Associations: Branch banking, restrictions for. S. 2006. Converted to mutual savings banks. S. 1175. Definition changed so as to be included with banks in dealing with bank robberies. S.

Insurance premiums decreased. H. R. 6316; Mr.

Federal Security appropriation H. R. 3333; Mr. Fogarty.

Federal Tort Claims Act, time to increase when claims may be presented. H. R. 779; Mr. Camp. S. 1030.

Feikema, Ann Irene, relief. H. R. 1110; Mr. Ford.

Fence between United States and Mexico, authorize money for construction. S. 1115.

Fenton, Horace J., relief. S. 621.

Ferguson, Lt. Col. F. A., relief. H. R. 6850; Mr. Davis of Tennessee.

Filberts, Secretary of Agriculture authorized to issue orders concerning. S. 1089.

Fiancés, alien, to complete processing. H. J. Res. 160: Mr. Walter.

Finance companies, personal taxation of. H. R. 6073; Mr. Lynch

Findley, Lloyd Gordon, relief. S. 471.

Finklestein, Max L., relief. H. R. 3012; Mr. O'Neill.

Finland:

Payments of, to United States shall be used for educational and technical instruction for Finnish citizens. S. J. Res. 3. H. J. Res. 87; Mr. Bloom. Vessels of, settle claims concerning. S. J. Res. 135. H. J. Res. 376; Mr. Fulton.

Finley, Columbus, relief. H. R. 7392; Mr. Dingell.

Firearms, disposition of. H. R. 6212; Mr. Doughton.

First Citizens Bank & Trust Co. S. J. Res. 18.

First National Bank in Richmond, Calif., relief. H. R. 6198; Mr. Miller of California.

First, Second, and Third National Steamship Companies, relief. S. 784. Consideration of. H. Res. 818; Mr. Madden.

First U. S. International Trade Fair, Inc., Chicago, Ill. Articles imported to permit to be admitted without payment of tariff. H. J. Res. 466; Mr. Sabath.

First War Powers Act 1941, extend. H. R. 9932; Mr. Celler. S. 4266. Consideration of. H. Res. 887; Mr. Smith of Virginia.

Fish and Wildlife Service, Alaska and Oregon; trawlers transferred to. H. R. 4252; Mr. Thompson.

Fisher, Arthur O., relief. S. 44.

Fisher Contracting Co., relief: H. R. 4959; Mr. Murdock. S. 1950.

Fisher, Daniel George, and Ladislos (Vasile) Touf, relief.

Fisher Brewing Co., relief. H. R. 2758; Mrs. Bosone.

Fisheries:

Cape Vincent, cultural station, authorize expansion. H. R. 3046; Mr. Kilburn.
Fish restorations, United States aid for. H. R. 6533; Mr. Dingell.

Correct. H. Con. Res. 249; Mr. Hart. Hatchery and rearing ponds in Kentucky, to establish. H. R. 8766; Mr. Underwood.

Hatchery and rearing ponds in Michigan, to establish. H. R. 961; Mr. Potter.

Hatchery and rearing ponds in Millen, Ga., to establish. H. R. 2740; Mr. Preston.

Interstate compact, authorized for benefit of.
S. J. Res. 42; H. R. 2363; Mr. Thompson.
Consideration of. H. Res. 124; Mr. Colmer. Lottery laws, not to apply to fishing contests. H. R. 9074; Mr. Miller of Maryland.

Motor vessel FLB-5005, permitted to engage in.

H. R. 579; Mr. Barden. Restoration and management projects, United States shall aid. H. R. 1746; Mr. Dingell.

Salmon industry in Alaska, to protect. H. R. 1140: Mr. Bartlett.

Sea lampreys in Great Lakes, investigate. H. J. Res. 202; Mr. Bland.

Secretary of State, to investigate. H. Res. 147; Mr. Thompson. H. Res. 174; Mr. Weichel. Shad and alosa sapidissima, to investigate. H. R. 2501; Mr. Bland.

Shad, herring, and other fish in the Albemarle and Pamlico Sounds, study of. H. R. 7209; Mr. Bonner.

United States Code, sec. 251, clarify regarding. S. 3957, H. R. 9134; Mr. Nicholson.

Washington, exchange of facilities. H. R. 1222; Mr. Jackson of Washington.

Flag Day designated. H. J. Res. 170; Mr. Water. | Foreign aid: S. J. Res. 103.

Flathead Indian irrigation project: Amend regard settlement of obligation Indians. H. R. 8199; Mr. Mansfield. obligations due Clarify sec. 4 relating to interest charges. H. R. 4986; Mr. D'Ewart.

Fleckstein, John, relief. H. R. 7371; Mr. Roosevelt.

Fleming, J. R. Co., relief. H. R. 4657; Mr. Lucas.

Fletcher, Mr. and Mrs. Fred A., relief. H. R. 3463; Mr. Jackson of Washington.

Flint, Hilde, relief. H. R. 1871; Mr. McDonough.

Flood control and public works. H. R. 5472; Mr. Whittington. Consideration of. H. Res. 302; Mr. Whittington.

Flood control, levees along Colorado River, authorize credits for. S. 1140.

Flood control project, Heart River, provide for. S. 1324.

Florida:

Palm Beach County, convey land to. H. R. 2517;

Mr. Rogers of Florida.

Pinellas County, land description corrected.
H. R. 1998; Mr. Peterson; S. 166.

Quitelaim of title to certain lands in. H. R. 8979; Mr. Sikes.

Santa Rosa County, minor changes in act affecting. H. R. 3155; Mr. Sikes. Wildlife management areas, to authorize the estable

lishment of a, in the Florida Keys. H. R. 7524; Mr. Bennett of Florida.

Florida Keys Aqueduct Commission, refund to, for water facilities. S. 489.

Floyd, Mary Alice, relief. H. R. 7539; Mr. Bryson.

Flynn, James, relief, H. R. 731; Mr. Philbin.

Fogelis, Karlis, et al. H. R. 4604; Mr. Klein.

Fong, Sui Ken and Sui Tung, relief. S. 3869.

Fontenot, Lawrence, relief. H. R. 691; Mr. Larcade.

Food and Catering (Ships Crews), Convention, give effect to. S. 3246.

Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act, amend secs. 502 and 507, drug certification. H. R. 3151; Mr. Priest.

Forbes, Maria S., relief. S. 3724.

Ford, George M., relief. H. R. 1019; Mr. Battle.

Foreign Agents Registration Act of 1938, failure to register a continuing offense. H. R. 4386; Mr. Celler.

China Aid Act of 1938, amend. H. R. 3830; Mr. Kee.

Foreign Economic Assistance Act of H. R. 7797; Mr. Kee. S. 3304.

Consideration of. H. Res. 518; Mr. Cox. of 1950.

Foreign Military Assistance Act of 1949. H. R. 5895; Mr. Kee.

Consideration of. H. Res. 327; Mr. Sabath. Korea, aid for. H. R. 5330; Mr. Kee. Consideration of. H. Res. 368; Mr. Sabath.

Foreign Economic Administration, relief of certain consultants of Technical Industrial Intelligence Committee. H. R. 1950; Mr. Celler.

Foreign Economic Assistance Act of 1950. H. R. 7797: Mr. Kee. S. 3304. Consideration of. H. Res. 518; Mr. Cox.

Foreign governments, claims against, settlement. H. R. 4406; Mr. Ribicoff.

Foreign investments guaranteed by Export-Import Bank. S. 2197.

Foreign Military Assistance Act of 1949; H. R. 5895; Mr. Kee. Consideration of. H. Res. 327; Mr. Sabath.

Foreign Service:

Annuities increased, for employees of. H. R. 9002; Mr. Richards.

Officers and employees of, relief. H. R. 4106; Mr. Richards.
Salary increase, \$330 for. H. R. 5100; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Foreign Skilled Personnel Admission Act. H. R. 3001: Mr. Walter.

Foreign trade zones, permit manufacture of goods in. H. R. 5332; Mr. Boggs of Louisiana.

Forest Lumber Co., relief. S. 764. S. 3966.

Forests:

Disposition of money received from national. H. R. 2419; Mr. Tackett. Fire protection, interstate compact for. S. 1659. H. R. 4535; Mr. Cotton.

Forest fire control headquarters, to provide. H. R. 7257; Mr. Mansfield. Forest Service, simplify work of. H. R. 5839;

Mr. Granger. National survey, to keep and complete. S. 979. H. R. 2001; Mr. Sikes.

Owners, assistance for. H. R. 7155; Mr. Sikes. Reforestation and revegetation of. S. J. Res. 53. Consideration of. H. Res. 369; Mr. Madden.

Roads in and to, provide for. S. J. Res. 24.

Forestry, cooperative 2296; Mr. Granger.

Forgnone, Giuseppe Merlinet, relief. S. 2981.

Forsyth, Mrs. Clayse Louise, relief. S. 1866.

Fort Belvoir, Va., easement, exchange of. H. R. 4502; Mr. Smith of Virginia.

Fort Benning Military Reservation, sale of material H. R. 2895; Mr. Pace.

Fort Brown, Brownsville, Tex., authorize transfer of portion of. H. R. 1338; Mr. Bentsen.

Fort Carolina settlement, Saint Johns Bluff, Fla. commemorate. H. R. 7709; Mr. Bennett of Florida

Fort Frederica National Monument, certain lands added to. H. R. 6986; Mr. Wheeler.

Fort Logan, national cemetery, to establish. H. R. 4548; Mr. Carroll. S. 2364.

Fort Monroe, military reservation, repeal authority to assess certain property owners. H. R. 4316; Mr. Bland.

Fort Niagara State Park, historic property within conveyed to State of New York. H. R. 4073; Mr. William L. Pfeiffer.

Fort Phillip Kearney, Military Reservation, conveying to State of Rhode Island. S. 2491.

Fort Ruckman Military Reservation, convey to Nahant, Mass. H. R. 7477; Mr. Bonner.

Fort Schuyler, N. Y., convey to State of New York, H. R. 210; Mr. McGrath.

Fort Sumner irrigation project, New Mexico, authorize. S. 276.

Fortner, Mrs. Clara M., relief. H. R. 7278; Mr. Fuchs, Harry, relief. H. R. 4792; Mr. Murphy. Andrews.

Foster, Stephen Collins, memorial plaque for. H. J. Res. 385; Mr. Davenport.

Foxworth, Mrs. Oteein, relief. H. R. 703; Mr. Mc-Millan of South Carolina.

Franciscan Fathers, land conveyed to. S. 1660.

cooperative programs established. H. R. Franco-Italian Packing Co., relief. H. R. 1293; Mr

Franklin, John J., et al., relief. H. R. 3351; Mr. Corbett.

Franklin Canal of the Rio Grande project, bridge across, authorized. H. R. 3285; Mr. Regan.

Franzia, Maria, relief. S. 290.

Frazer, James R., relief. H. R. 2530; Mr. Denton.

Freedom Train, acquisition and operation of. H. J. Res. 84; Mr. McCormack, S. J. Res. 31.
Consideration of. H. Res. 95; Mr. Cox.

French, Mrs. Yukiko Yoshii, relief. H. R. 7919; Mr. Case of South Dakota.

Freund, Carl J. and Pauline, relief. S. 1019.

Freund, Mrs. Vera C. A., relief. H. R. 3672; Mr. Herter.

Friedrych, Elza, relief. S. 874.

Friese, Curt Edward, relief. S. 2403.

Fritzler, Lenora Farwell, patent in fee for. H. R. 3667; Mr. D'Ewart.

Frohlinger, Eugene, relief. S. 1996.

Froman, Lorenzo H., relief. H. R. 610; Mr. Chelf.

Fruman, Mrs. Dora, relief. H. R. 1637; Mr. Hugh D.

Fry, Leslie A., relief. H. R. 1988; Mr. Lind.

Fujii, Shizau and son, relief. S. 3077.

Fujita, Sumiko, relief. H. R. 7451; Mr. Farrington.

Fukuda, Fujiko, relief. H. R. 6793; Mr. Dondero.

Fukuda, Yoshiko, relief. S. 2767.

- Fullard-Leo, Ellen, relief. H. R. 3406; Mr. Farrington. | General Accounting Office:
- Funakura, Margarita, relief. H. R. 6490; Mr. McGuire.
- Furs and fur products, protect consumers against false advertising. H. R. 5187; Mr. O'Hara of Minnesota.

 Consideration of. H. Res. 278; Mr. Cox.
- Furs:

Research on. H. R. 3043; Mr. Granger. Seal, protect. S. 3123.

Future Farmers of America, incorporate. S. 2868.

 \mathbf{G}

Gabel, Louis E., relief. S. 2702.

Gagliacco, Regolo and wife, relief. H. R. 8093; Mr. Lane.

Gallagher, Joseph F., relief. H. R. 8315; Mr. Grana-

- Galvin, John F., relief. H. R. 766; Mr. Taylor.
- Gambling, transmission of information concerning prohibited. S. 3358.
- Gambling devices, prohibited in interstate commerce. Consideration of. H. Res. 807; Mr. Smith of Virginia.
- Gandhi, Mohandas K., memorial to be built for. H. J. Res. 295; Mr. Celler.
- Gann, Charles A., relief. H. R. 6038; Mr. O'Toole.
- Gantschnigg, Marianna and Merle, relief. H. R. 8523: Mr. Marshall.
- Garces, Capt. Marciano O., relief. H. R. 9845; Mr. Byrne of New York.
- Gardner, Mrs. Elizabeth, relief. H. R. 3725; Mr. LeFevre.
- Gardner, Walker P., relief. H. R. 1603; Mr. Hart. Refer to Court of Claims. S. Res. 317.
- Garland, Irene, relief. S. 3149.
- Gas, Federal Power Commission regulatory powers shali not apply in certain cases. S. 1498. 1758; Mr. Harris. H. R Consideration of. H. Res. 310; Mr. Lyle.
- Gattengno, Rachel D., relief. S. 633.
- Gavin, Iva, relief. H. R. 3254; Mr. Harvey.
- Gehringer, Mrs. Katherine, relief. H. R. 3598; Mr.
- Geiger, Hugo, relief. S. 356.

- - Building, increase limit of cost of. S. 713. H. R. 2626; Mr. Whittington.
 - Certifying officers, relieve from accountability. S. 3226.
 - Study of, by Committee on Expenditures in the Executive Departments. H. Rept. 1441; Mr. Dawson.
- General appropriation, 1951. H. R. 7786; Mr. Cannon. Correct chapters and section numbers. H. Con. Res. 272; Mr. Cannon. Waiving points of order. H. Res. 566; Mr. Sabath.
- General Engineering & Dry Dock Corp., relief. H. R. 709; Mr. Miller of California.
- General Pulaski's Memorial Day. H. J. Res. 241; Mr. Boggs of Delaware.
- General Services, lands, authorize to purchase certain in District of Columbia. H. R. 7219; Mr. Whitting-
- Generazzo, Mario, relief. H. R. 681; Mr. Lane.
- Genoa Indian School, perfecting title for State of Nebraska. H. R. 7677; Mr. Stefan. S. 3229.
- Gentile, Teresa and Galliano, relief. H. R. 7414; Mr.
- George, Ethel M. Pearson, patent in fee to. S. 1038.
- George H. Whike Construction Co., relief. H. R. 4419; Mr. McSweeney.
- George Washington Carver national monument, increase funds for. H. R. 7302; Mr. Peterson.

Georgia: Chattooga County, relief. H. R. 807; Mr. Lanham.

District judges, additional. S. 271.

Historic properties, conveyance of, to. H. R. 3274; Mr. Davis of Georgia.

- Gerard's, William, script certificates, authorize to issue duplicates of. H. R. 2853; Mr. Peterson.
- German enemy assets, settlement of intercustodial conflicts. H. J. Res. 516; Mr. Ribicoff.
 Consideration of. H. Res. 748; Mr. McSweeney.
- Gesell, Egbert G., relief. S. 2866.
- Gianoli, Enrica, relief. H. R. 8009; Mr. Allen of Illinois.
- Giant African snails, prohibit entry. H. R. 6242; Mr. Lucas.
- Gibler, Ferd H., relief. S. 749.
- Giles, Hazel L., relief. H. R. 1105; Mr. Bryson.
- Giorgi, Delfo, relief. S. 2586.
- Girardi, Joseph, relief. S. 3335.
- Girdley, James Fred, relief. H. R 1131; Mr. Regan.

Girl Scouts of the United States of America:
Annual report of, printed as a House document.
H. R. 9291; Mrs. Norton.
To incorporate. H. R. 6670; Mrs. Norton.

Giroux, Howard E., relief. H. R. 1800; Mr. Goodwin,

Glenn, Emma Phelps, relief. H. R. 5610; Mr. D'Ewart.

Glenn, Leo Farwell, patent in fee for. S. 520.

Glesener, Catherine A., relief. S. 469.

Gluckin Corp., relief. H. R. 3498; Mr. Coudert.

Goakes, Harry C., relief. H. R. 3007; Mr. Hinshaw.

Goering, Josephine Stevens, patent in fee. H. R. 6964; Mr. D'Ewart.

Goggans, Frederick L., relief. S. 2095.

Gold mine owners, relief of certain. S. 45.

Goodwin, Mrs. Gerald, relief. H. R. 8383; Mr. Hoeven.

Goodyear Aircraft Corporation, easement for sewer. S. 3122.

Gordon, Benjamin, relief. H. R. 684; Mr. Lane.

Gordon, Cecil E., relief. H. R. 3810; Mr. Jackson of Washington.

Gordon, James A., relief. S. 1080.

Gorgone, Basilio, relief. S. 3917.

Goshen Veneer Co., relief. S. 410. Refer to Court of Claims. H. Res. 814; Mr. Byrne of New York.

Goss, Mrs. Maurice N., relief. H. R. 8401; Mr. Plumley.

Government:

Overseas Activities Commission created to study S. 2072. Reduce expenditures in. S. J. Res. 108.

Government agencies, heads and assistant heads, salary increase for. S. 498. H. R. 1689; Mr. Miller of California.

Consideration of H. Res. 274; Mr. Sabath.

Government-financed cargoes, U. S.-flag shipping participation. H. R. 1340, Mr. Bland.

Consideration of. H. Res. 163; Mr. Smith of Virginia.

Government printing, to authorize elsewhere than at Government Printing Office. H. R. 4878: Mrs. Norton.

Grand Army of the Republic:

Congress to provide for attendance of joint committee of. H. Con. Res. 102; Mr. Jacobs.

Funds for. H. Con. Res. 103; Mr. Jacobs.
Survivor to be buried in Arlington Cemetery. S.
Con. Res. 64.

Grand Rapids, Minn., land exchange authorized. H. R. 2015; Mr. Blatnik.

Grant, Carlton C., et al., relief. H. R. 578; Mr. Barden.

Grant, Mrs. Joseph C., relief. H. R. 8381; Mr. Frazier.

Graphic Arts Corp. of Ohio., relief. H. R. 4832; Mr. Burke.

Grassi, Mr. and Mrs. Lucillo, relief. S. 1259.

Graus, Lorrayne E., relief. H. R. 1062; Mr. Mc-Donough.

Gray, Edward, et al., relief. H. R. 752; Mr. Sadowski.

Gray, Frieda, relief. H. R. 6417; Mr. Mahon.

Grayeagle, John, patent in fee for. S. 1361.

Grazing fees on public lands, payments withheld. H. R. 8821; Mr. Engle of California.

Great American Indemnity Co., relief. H. R. 4140; Mr. Klein.

Great Lakes:

American flag shipping on. S. 3109; H. R. 8847;
Mr. Potter.
Consideration of. H. Res. 817; Mr. Madden.
Insurance on transportation of ore. H. R. 9715;
Mr. Weichel.

Great Smoky Mountains National Park and the Cherokee-Pisgah-Nantahala National Forests, boundary adjustment. H. R. 5866; Mr. Redden.

Greco, Joe, relief. S. 951.

Greek children, return of, to help bring about to their homes. H. Res. 514; Mr. Javits.

Greenwood, James, relief. S. 615.

Greer, Joseph N., relief. H. R. 5341; Mr. Scrivner.

Greg, Mrs. Victor V., relief. H. R. 633; Mr. Fulton.

Green, Bernice, relief. H. R. 1061; Mr. McDonough.

Greenwood, Gladys Inez, relief. S. 914.

Greenwood, J. W., Jr., relief. H. R. 1137; Mr. Sasscer.

Gregory, Joseph R., relief. H. R. 1458; Mr. Boykin.

Griffen, John Joseph, relief. H. R. 7114; Mr. Mc-Cormack.

Griffiss Air Force Base, construction authorized. S. 3727.

Grigorieff, Kira and Nina, relief. H. R. 1629; Mr. Lucas.

Grimaldi, Frank, relief. H. R. 2631; Mr. William L. Pfeiffer

Grissinger, Elwood, relief. H. R. 1782; Mr. William L. Pfeiffer.

Gross, Jacob, relief. H. R. 3127; Mr. Dollinger.

Grunstein, Ben, relief. H. R. 1602; Mr. Hart.

Guam, civil government for. H. R. 4499; Mr. Redden. H. R. 7273; Mr. Petersen. Consideration of. H. Res. 504; Mr. McSweeney.

Guanapoulos, Mrs. Barbara, relief. H. R. 1500; Mr. O'Brien.

Guenther, Mrs. Tsuneko Shimokawa, relief. H. R. 5580; Mr. Bolton of Ohio.

Guided missiles:

Long-range proving ground for, to establish. H. R. 1741; Mr. Brooks.

Consideration of. H. Res. 128; Mr. Madden. Research laboratory established at National Bureau of Standards. S. 2316.

Guiragossian, Krikor G., relief. H. R. 4903; Mr. Keogh.

Gulbenkian, Mrs. Marie, relief. H. R. 3771; Mr. Klein. S. 1214.

Gulfport, Miss., hospital supplies conveyed to. H. R. 8816; Mr. Colmer.

Gunn, Francis A., relief. H. R. 5274; Mr. McCormack.

Gunter, Archer C., relief. H. R. 8519; Mr. Hull.

Gustafson, Mrs. Akiko Osada, relief. H. R. 7682; Mr. McKinnon.

Н

Haas, Ervin, and Leno, Vescovi, relief. H. R. 6694; Mr. Byrne of New York.

Hacket, James Patrick, relief. H. R. 575; Mr. Auchincloss.

Haddad, Joseph A., relief. H. R. 5470; Mr. Farrington.

Haddad, Olga, relief. S. 3005.

Hadfield, Kenneth Everard, relief. H. R. 1854; Mr. Boggs of Delaware.

Hadjipateras, Nicholas S., et al. H. R. 3921; Mr. Heller.

Haegele, Frank, relief. H. R. 733, Mr. Phillips of California.

Hahn, Chew-Kya, relief. S. 861.

Haiti, founding of Port-au-Prince, United States participation. H. J. Res. 297; Mr. Dawson. S. J. Res. 79.
Consideration of. H. Res. 312; Mr. Delaney.

Haladjian, Kirocor, relief. H. R. 6992; Mr. Granahan.

Halasz, Andrew, relief. S. 3856.

Hales, Charlie, relief. H. R. 2456; Mr. Colmer.

Hallinger, Rudolph Meinhard and Irene, relief. S. 1491.

Halpern, H., & Bro., Inc., relief. H. R. 9236; Mr. Kennedy.

Hamilton, Mrs. Gunnborg Janzon, relief. H. R. 6578; Mr. Boykin.

Hampton, George, relief. H. R. 1279; Mr. Davenport.

Hampton Institute, relief. H. R. 593; Mr. Bland.

Hand, L. J., patent in fee for. H. R. 4261; Mr. | Hawaii: Whittington.

Handicapped citizens: National Employ the Physically Handicapped Week, appropriation for. H. J. Res. 228; Mr. Kelley Survey of. S. 458.

Hann, Mr. and Mrs. Leroy, relief. H. R. 1176; Mr.

Hanson, B. John, relief. H. R. 745; Mr. Reed of New York.

Harber, Leslie A., relief. H. R. 3620; Mr. Keating.

Harney National Forest renamed Norbeck Wildlife Preserve. H. R. 3926; Mr. Case of South Dakota.

Harris, Kathleen Doyle, patent in fee for. S. 1057.

Harris, Mary Jane, relief. H. R. 739; Mr. Priest.

Harris, R. W., relief. S. 3610.

Harrison, Dr. T. F., relief. H. R. 3924; Mr. Steed.

Hart, John M., relief. S. 1447.

Hartman, Mrs. Aurora M., relief. S. 1376.

Hartman, C. J., relief. S. 481.

Hatch Act, amend. to change penalty. H. R. 1243; Mr. Mitchell. S. 3873. H. R. 9023; Mr. Mc-Cormack.

Haug, Elizabeth Martha, relief. S. 2401.

Haugen, O. O., relief. S. 2614.

Haviland, George V., relief. S. 1764.

Adjutant General for. H. R. 179; Mr. Farrington. Citizenship, amend act relating to. H. R. 173; Mr. Farrington.

Civil Liberties Committee, report on. H. Rept. 2986; Mr. Wood.

Delegates to Senate Constitutional Convention, permit election. H. R. 4000; Mr. Farrington. Delegate shall serve on Committees on Agriculture,

Armed Services, and Public Lands. H. R. 294; Mr. Bland.

Divorce proceedings, amend so as to reduce the residence qualification in, from 2 years to 1. H. R. 175; Mr. Farrington.

Honolulu, public-park improvement bonds, authorized. H. R. 4967, H. R. 5459; Mr. Farrington. Honolulu, flood control bonds, authorized. H. R. 4968; Mr. Farrington.

Housing and slum clearance for. S. 3635.

Judicial conference, amend act to provide for the attendance at. H. R. 4579; Mr. Farrington.

Juries, women to sit on. H. R. 176; Mr. Farrington.

Kauai County, public improvement bonds, authorized. H. R. 5490; Mr. Farrington.

Land patents in fee simple granted. H. R. 5984; Mr. Farrington.

Legislation enacted to ratify franchise of the Hilo Electric Light Co. H. R. 5489; Mr. Farrington. Public improvements bonds, authorized. H. R. 4686; Mr. Farrington.

Revenue bonds, extend time of issue. H. R. 4688; Mr. Farrington.

Salaries of judges, to fix. S. 566. Sewer bonds authorized. H. R. 4966; Mr. Farrington.

Statehood for. H. R. 49; Mr. Farrington.
Consideration of. H. Res. 218; Mr. Peterson.
Supreme Court, permit temporary appointment of judges. S. 3093.

Hawley, Charles Franklin, et al., relief. H. R. 4106; Mr. Richards.

Hay, Mrs. Agnes, relief. H. R. 4380; Mr. White of California.

Hayes, Eunice, Kathryn, and Florence Hayes Gaines, relief. H. R. 4564; Mr. Poulson.

Hayes, John P., et al., relief. H. R. 2229; Mr. Byrne of New York.

Hayes, Opal and D. A., relief. H. R. 3408; Mr. Jennings.

Healy Co., S. A., relief. S. 1816.

Health:

Illness, study of in the United States. S. 2584. Local Public Health Services Act of 1950. H. R. 5865; Mr. Priest.

Public health units, to help States maintain S. 522.

Scholarships provided in medicine and all medical professions. S. 1453; H. R. 5940; Mr. Biemiller.

Health services for schools. S. 1411.

Heaney, Mrs. Asako Ikeda, relief. H. R. 8901; Mr. Lane.

Heard, Mrs. Nobuko Eto, relief. H. R. 6894; Mr. Willis.

Heart River, flood control project. S. 1324.

Heath, Willie G. H. R. 9062; Mr. Hobbs.

Heckenlively, Howard C., patent in fee. H. R. 1029; Mr. D'Ewart.

Hefington, Amy L., relief. S. 1529.

Heintz, Ernest E., relief. S. 1552.

Hell, Gertrude, relief. H. R. 8971; Mr. Judd.

Hellen, Karin Margareta and Olof, relief. S. 1693.

Helman, Anna, relief. H. R. 1275; Mr. Celler.

Hendrickx, Louis J. T., relief. H. R. 9166; Mr. Jonas.

Henry, Patrick, week established. S. J. Res. 12.

Henry, Robert, authorize sale of certain allotted inherited land. H. R. 6270; Mr. Stefan.

Herka, Tadeusz, relief. H. R. 8219; Mr. Zablocki.

Herrmann, George Gabriel, relief. S. 330.

Hertzog, Phyllis, relief. S. 1097.

Hess, Fred, relief. H. R. 8718; Mr. Mansfield

Hewitt, Mrs. Harry E., relief. H. R. 682; Mr. Lane

Heyden, Peter, relief. S. 2232.

Hibberd, Lyon F., and George T. Erb, relief. S. 3253.

Hickenlively, Guy C., relief. H. R. 6963; Mr. D'Ewart.

Higa, Mitsuo, a minor, relief. H. R. 1864; Mr. Farrington.

Highways:

Forests, roads in and to, to provide. S. J. Res. 24. Mississippi River Parkway, survey authorized H. R. 1997; Mr. Peterson.

Higuchi, Yasuko, relief. H. R. 8581; Mrs. Douglas.

Hill, Mrs. A. H., relief. H. R. 1626; Mr. Lanham.

Hiller, Master Stanley (Zahne), relief. S. 3091.

Hines, Fred P., relief. S. 2618.

Hipkins, Otho F. et al., send cases to Court of Claims. H. Res. 734; Mr. Byrne of New York.

Hiring halls, maritime, legalize. S. 2196.

Hiroya, Masami and Aiko, relief. H. R. 6093; Mr. Lesinski.

Historic sites, preservation of. H. R. 5170; Mr. Peterson.

Hitt, J. L., relief. H. R. 3992; Mr. Evins.

Hochwalt, Earl B., relief. S. 738.

Hoffman, John, R. C. Biggadike, and J. R. Holden, relief. H. R. 4342; Mr. Mills.

Hoffman, Maria, relief. H. R. 4014; Mr. McCarthy.

Hoffmann, Henry Leonard, relief. H. R. 5022; Mr. McCormack.

Hogan, William A., relief. H. R. 8337; Mr. Sasscer.

Hoglung, Satoko Matsushima, relief. H. R. 8902; Mr. Marshall.

Hognestad, Eivind, relief. S. 2175.

Hoheisel, Ida, relief. H. R. 2925; Mr. Keefe.

Hohman, Therese, relief. H. R. 3330; Mr. Walter.

Holbert, Arthur, estate, relief. H. R. 3138; Mr. Phillips of Tennessee.

Holbrook, Fella H. H. R. 5019; Mr. Jennings.

Holden, J. R., R. C. Biggadike, and John Hoffman, relief. H. R. 4342; Mr. Mills.

Holland, Jackson Riley, relief. S. 2084.

Holland, Mrs. Maria Salome, relief. H. R. 7096; Mr. Shelley.

Holland, Robert V., relief. S. 1834.

Hollef, Helga, relief. H. R. 6747; Mr. Camp.

Hollon, Sgt. James, and Bessie, relief. S. 3017.

Holman, Adolphus M., claim. H. R. 1121; Mr. Miles.

Holy Cross National Monument, to abolish, and to provide for the administration of lands in as part of the national forest. H. R. 7339; Mr. Aspinall.

Holy Name Society, relief. H. R. 5319; Mrs. Norton.

Homestead law:

Cultivation, as to prevent evasion of. H. R. 2753;Mr. Peterson.Entrymen, aid for. H. R. 2514;Mr. Sanborn.

Honey:
Parity for. H. R. 29; Mr. Colmer.
Consideration of. H. Res. 289; Mr. Colmer.

Hong, Lon Way, relief. S. 381.

Hong, Mrs. Sook Lee, relief. H. R. 7630; Mr Farrington.

Hoover, Herbert, greetings on birthday. S. Con. Res. | House reports—Continued

Hoover, Warren P., relief. H. R. 1638; Mr. Trimble.

Hori, Mrs. Chikako Moru Ohori, relief. H. R. 6414; Mr. Hinshaw.

Hori, Noriko, and daughter, relief. S. 3312.

Hori, Sitsuko, relief. H. R. 8384; Mr. Johnson.

Horikawa, Teiko and Yoshikawa, relief. H. R. 2084; Mr. Jackson of Washington.

Horikoshi, Miyako, relief. H. R. 7613; Mr. Walsh.

Horn, John Yee, relief. H. R. 7815; Mr. Dingell.

Horner, Arthur S., et al., relief. H. R. 2230; Mr. Carroll.

Horrell, Mrs. Robert, relief. S. 1139.

Horse, Charles Red, sale of certain land. H. R. 6701; Mr. Case of South Dakota.

Horse, George Swift, patent in fee for. H. R. 2920; Mr. Case of South Dakota.

Horse, Jessie American, relief. H. R. 5105; Mr. Case of South Dakota.

Horse, Paul High, relief. H. R. 2919; Mr. Case of South Dakota.

Hosinski, Al W., relief. H. R. 2249; Mr. Madden.

Hosken, May, relief. H. R. 4370; Mr. Herter.

Hospitals, non-Indians to use Indian facilities where no other exist. H. R. 4815; Mr. Patten.

Hospital survey and construction, amendments of 1949. H. R. 5903; Mr. Priest.

Hospital Survey and Construction Act, extend and provide greater financial assistance. S. 614.

Hot Springs National Park:

To redefine the authority of the United States, H. R. 2373; Mr. Norrell.

To convey to an easement for water-main pipe line. H. R. 1726; Mr. Norrell.

House reports:

Army Finance Center at St. Louis, Mo., report on investigation. H. Rept. 2456; Mr. Karst.

Atomic Energy Commission, investigation of

H. Rept. 1435; Mr. Durham.

B-36 bomber program. H. Rept. 1470; Mr. Vin-

Citizenship in Italy, loss of, due to voting. H. Rept. 1469; Mr. Walter.

Displaced persons: Report on. H. Rept. No. 1507; Mr. Walter. Supplemental report on. H. Rept. 1687; Mr. Walter.

Walter.

Economic report of the joint committee. H. Rept. 169; Mr. Hart.

Employee utilization in executive departments. H. Rept. 2457; Mr. Williams.

Federal Prison Industries, Inc., inquiry into. H. Port 627. Mr. Deusson

Rept. 627; Mr. Dawson.

General Accounting Office, study of. H. Rept.

1441; Mr. Dawson. Hawaii Civil Liberties Committee, report on.

H. Rept. 2986; Mr. Wood.
Institute of Inter-American Affairs Group of Corporations, inquiry into. H. Rept. 1105; Mr. Dawson.

Interstate and Foreign Commerce:
Activity, report on. H. Repts. 1440, 3130,
3251; Mr. Crosser.

Petroleum study, progress report on. H. Rept. 2055. Mr. Harris.

orea, background information on. H. Rept. 2495; Mr. Kee.

Lobbying activities:

American Enterprise Association, report on H. Rept. 3233; Mr. Buchanan.

Expenditures by corporations, report on. H. Rept. 3137; Mr. Buchanan.

Expenditures by farm and labor organizations to influence legislation. H. Rept. No. 3238; Mr. Buchanan

Funds for. H. Res. 379; Mr. Buchanan. Joint committee, to create. H. J. Res. 196. H. Con. Res. 62; Mr. Buchanan.

Interim report, general. H. Rept. 3138; Mr.

Buchanan. Lobby Index 1946-49. H. Rept. 3197; Mr.

Buchanan. Lobby index, 1950. H. Rept. 3234; Mr.

Buchanan. Recommendations on Federal Lobbying Act. H. Rept. 3239; Mr. Buchanan.

Select committee, to create. H. Res. 298: Mr. Buchanan.

Small business organizations. H. Rept. 3232; Mr. Buchanan.

U. S. Savings & Loan League, a report on. H. Rept. 3139; Mr. Buchanan.

Maritime Commission, inquiry into the operations of. H. Rept. 1423, 2104, Mr. Dawson. National Lawyers Guild, report on. H. Rept.

3123; Mr. Wood.

National Service Life Insurance, inquiring into cost and operation. H. Rept. 2761; Mr.

Oil imports, report on. H. Rept. 2344; Mr. Patman.

Panama Canal tolls, interim report on H. Rept. 1304; Mr. Thompson.

Funds for. H. Res. 122; Mr. Bland. Extend_time for filing report. H. Res. 428;

Mr. Thompson. Second_interim report on. H. Rept. 1728; Mr. Thompson.

Third interim report on. H. Rept. 2993; Mr. Thompson.

Postal service, survey and study. H. Rept. 515; Mr. Rees.

Public lands:

Activities of, report on. H. Rept. 3242; Mr. Peterson.

National parks and monuments, including concessions therein; a report on. H. Rept. 3133; Mr. Peterson

Problem study. H. Rept. 3116; Mr. Peterson.

Refugees and expellees of German ethnic origin. H. Rept. 1841; Mr. Walter.

Rural Electrification Administration, study of. H. Rept. 2908; Mr. Dawson.

Small business progress, report on. H. Rept. 1576; H. Rept. 1675; Mr. Patman.

Antitrust law enforcement, report on. H. Rept. 3236; Mr. Patman.

Final report. H. Rept. 3237; Mr. Patman.

Funds for. H. Res. 82; Mr. Patman.

Progress reports. H. Repts. 1576, 1675; Mr.

House reports—Continued

Small Business Organizations, report by Select Committee on Lobbying Activities. H. Rept. 3232; Mr. Buchanan.

Soviet Union, international relations report on. H. Rept. 3135; Mr. Kee.

Un-American activities:

Annual report for the year 1949. H. Rept. 1950; Mr. Wood.

American Slav Congress and associated organizations. H. Rept. 1951; Mr. Wood. Atomic espionage, report on. H. Rept. 1952; Mr. Wood.

Congress of American Women, report on H. Rept. 1953; Mr. Wood.

Scientific and Cultural Conference for World Peace, report on. H. Rept. 1954; Mr. Wood. Veterans' Administration, leave policy, report on. H. Rept. 3243; Mr. Dawson.

War-Housing Disposal Program, Third Intermediate Report on Study of the. H. Rept. 1320; Mr. Dawson.

House of Representatives:

Abraham Lincoln, copies of certain documents. H. Res. 484; Mr. Mack of Illinois. Adjournment from Aug. 26, 1949, to Sept. 20, 1949.

H. Con. Res. 129; Mr. Priest. Adjournment until Apr. 25, 1949. H. Con. Res.

56; Mr. McCormack.
Adjournment, notify President. H. Res. 404;
Mr. McCormack. S. Res. 191.
Adjournment sine die. H. Con. Res. 148, 297;

Mr. McCormack.

Adjournment from Apr. 6, 1950, to Apr. 18, 1950. H. Con. Res. 193. Mr. McCormack. Adjournment to Nov. 27, 1950. H. Con. Res.

287; Mr. Priest.

Appropriations Committee:

Membership, increase to 45; H. Res. 43; Mr. McCormack.

Sit during sessions. H. Res. 8; Mr. Cannon.

Braskamp, Rev. B., chosen Chaplain of the House. H. Res. 454; Mr. Walter.

Campaign expenditures, providing for appointment of a special committee. H. Res. 635; Mr. McCormack.

Council, to exempt certain employed by H. J. Res. 510; Mr. Mansfield.

Caucus room, place of meeting. H. Res. 271; Mr. McCormack. H. Res. 838; Mr. Priest.

Chaplain:

Braskamp, Rev. B., elected. H. Res. 454; Mr. Walter.

Montgomery, Dr. James S., emeritus. H.
Res. 453; Mr. McCormack.

Clerk hire and telephone and telegraph service. H. R. 4583; Mrs. Norton.

Agree to Senate amendments. H. Res. 240; Mr. Sabath.

Clerical assistance, amend, relating to clerk hire. H. J. Res. 454; Mr. Priest.

Authorized to pay out of contingent fund in case of an employee's death. H. Res. 318; Mrs. Norton. H. Res. 860; Mr. Stanley.

Authorize to appear in court. H. Res. 427; Mr. McCormack. H. Res. 465: Mr. Walter. H. Res. 469; Mr. Celler. H. Res. 864; Mr. Priest.

Committees:

Majority, appointments. H. Res. 25; Mr. McCormack. H. Res. 56; Mr. Walter. H. Res. 146, H. Res. 152, H. Res. 153, H. Res. 176, H. Res. 184, H. Res. 268, H. Res. 269, H. Res. 444, H. Res. 445, H. Res. 446, H. Res. 488, H. Res. 507; H. Res. 526; H. Res. 532; H. Res. 659; H. Res. 660; H. Res. 858; H. Res. 879; Mr. Doughton.

House of Representatives-Continued Committees—Continued

Minority, appointments. H. Res. 26, H. Res. 57, H. Res. 68, H. Res. 399, H. Res. 417; H. Res. 498; H. Res. 527; H. Res. 536; H. Res. 658, H. Res. 661, H. Res. 830; H. Res. 882; Mr. Martin of Massachusetts.

Congressional Record, salary increase for index clerks. H. Con. Res. 233; Mr. Deane.

Contempt proceedings against:
Abe, Yukio. H. Res. 773; Mr. Wood.
Akana, John. H. Res. 772; Mr. Wood.
Arakaki, Yasuki. H. Res. 774; Mr. Wood.
Arena, Ernest. H. Res. 762; Mr. Wood. Bart, Philip. H. Res. 751; Mr. Wood. Berman, Mrs. Louise. H. Res. 803;

Bohm, Joseph. H. Res. 796; Mr. Wood.

Branca, Pasquali Leonard James. H. Res. 804; Mr. Wood. Bristow, Esther. H. Res. 759; Mr. Wood. Emspak, Julius. H. Res. 749; Mr. Wood.

Fox, David. H. Res. 797; Mr. Wood. Fitzpatrick, Thomas J. H. Res. 753; Mr. Wood.

Freeman, Dwight James. H. Res. 758; Mr. Wood .

Freeman, Pearl. H. Res. 765; Mr. Wood. Fujimoto, Charles. H. Res. 757; Mr. Wood. Hall, Jack. H. Res. 769; Mr. Wood. Hashmall, Frank. H. Res. 799; Mr. Wood. Hiskey, Clarence. H. Res. 798; Mr. Wood. Hong, Edward. H. Res. 775; Mr. Wood. Ichimura, Kameo. H. Res. 776; Mr. Wood. Imori, Koichi. H. Res. 763; Mr. Wood. Inouye, Douglas. H. Res. 777; Mr. Wood. Kaahawinui, Benjamin. H. Res. 780; Mr.

Kalua, Frank. H. Res. 781; Mr. Wood Kamp, Joseph P. H. Res. 836; Mr. Buchanan. Kawano, Jack. H. Res. 771; Mr. Wood. Kealoha, Levi. H. Res. 778; Mr. Wood. Kensinger, Adele. H. Res. 779; Mr. Wood. Kimoto, Denichi. H. Res. 764; Mr. Wood. Lomanitz, Giovanni Rossi. H. Res. 795; Mr.

Wood. McElrath, Robert. H. Res. 784; Mr. Wood. McEuen, Marshall. H. Res. 766; Mr. Wood. Marumo, Yosh. H. Res. 782; Mr. Wood. Matles, James J. H. Res. 752; Mr. Wood. Murasaki, Robert. H. Res. 783; Mr. Wood. Murin, Stephen. H. Res. 768; Mr. Wood. Napuunoa, Julian. H. Res. 785; Mr. Wood. Nelson, Steve. H. Res. 750; Mr. Wood. Ogawa, Tadashi. H. Res. 786; Mr. Wood. Oka, Wilfred. H. Res. 788; Mr. Wood. Okada, Hideo. H. Res. 787; Mr. Wood. Ozaki, Ruth. H. Res. 767; Mr. Wood. Panzino, Frank. H. Res. 755; Mr. Wood Patterson, William L. H. Res. 835; Mr. Buchanan.

Quinn, Thomas. H. Res. 754; Mr. Wood. Raley, Talmadge. H. Res. 800; Mr. Wood. Reinecke, John. H. Res. 761; Mr. Wood. Rohrbough, Jeanette Nakama. H. Res. 789; Mr. Wood.

Rumely, Edward A. H. Res. 834; Mr. Buchanan. Saiki, Rachel. H. Res. 760; Mr. Wood. Saiki, Rachel. H. Res. 760; Mr. Wood. Scherer, Maral. H. Res. 802; Mr. Wood. Shimizu, Mitsuo. H. Res. 790; Mr. Wood. Silva, Frank. H. Res. 770; Mr. Wood. Takahashi, Frank. H. Res. 791; Mr. Wood. Takemoto, Shigeo. H. Res. 792; Mr. Wood. Tice, Esther. H. Res. 801; Mr. Wood. Tokunaga, Ralph. H. Res. 756; Mr. Wood. Vossbrink, Ralph. H. Res. 793; Mr. Wood. Yagi, Thomas. H. Res. 794; Mr. Wood.

House of Representatives—Continued House of Representatives—Continued Contested election: Employees—Continued Browner against Cunningham, Fuller against Davies, Thierry against Feighan. H. Res. Deceased—Continued Roberts, Parker A. H. Res. 275; Mr. 324; Mr. Harrison. Deane. Stanford, Maude E. H. Res. 173; Mr. Stevens v. Blackney. H. Res. 503; Mr. Har-Sullivan Torrance, Mrs. Rose Margaret. H. Res. Contingent expenses of the House to be available for books, etc. H. Res. 890; Mr. McCormack. 591; Mr. Sheppard. Disbursing Clerk: Upton, Edward P. H. Res. 642; Mr. Assistant, salary increase. H. Res. 614; Mr. Murphy. Walter. Von Steinburgh, Lillian. H. Res. 416; Rescind. H. Res. 670; Mr. Walter. Salary increase. H. Res. 434; Mrs. Norton. Disbursing office, additional clerk. H. Res. 315; Mrs. Norton. Wrede, Albert A. H. Res. 594; Mr. Wheeler. Mrs. Norton. Young, Eva M. H. Res. 555; Mr. Disposition of Executive Papers, Committee, appointment of members. H. Res. 63; Mrs. Norton. Blackney Salary increase for. H. Res. 84; Mr. Priest. H. Res. 188, H. Res. 255; Mrs. Norton. H. Res. 370; Mr. Stanley. H. Res. 394; Mrs. Norton. H. Res. 613; Mr. District of Columbia Committee, funds for. H. Res. 132; Mr. McMillan. McCormack. Doorkeeper: Laborer, foreman, to provide. H. Res 493; Mrs. Norton. Salary increase for certain, and designations of minority positions. H. Res. 62, 303; Mr. McCormack. H. Res. 341; Mr. Martin. Salary increase. H. Res. 693; Mr. McCor-Secretary to minority leader. H. Res. 6; Education and Labor; chairman, Barden of North Carolina. H. Res. 630; Mr. Doughton. Electoral college, joint session. H. Con. Res. 2, S. Con. Res. 1; Mr. McCormack. Mr. Martin of Massachusetts. Hour of meeting:
Lighty-first Congress. H. Res. 7; Mr. Sabath.
H. Res. 408; Mr. Cox. S. Res. 195.
Inaugural ceremonies, Jan. 20, 1949. H. Res. Elevator operators, providing 10 more. H. Res. 134; Mr. Hays of Arkansas. 55; Mr. McCormack. Interstate and Foreign Commerce, Employees: membership, increase to 28. H. Res. 51; Mr. McCormack. Additional for Doorkeepers Department. H. Res. 414; Mrs. Norton. Deceased: Joint session: Jan. 5, 1949. H. Con. Res. 1; Mr. McCormack. Jan. 6, 1949, electoral college. H. Con. Res. Andrews, John, H. Res. 609; Mr. Martin of Massachusetts. Andrews, John. H. Res. 662; Mr. Bates 2; Mr. McCormack. of Massachusetts. May 19, 1949. H. Con. Res. 59; Mr. Mc-Aston, J. Lee. H. Res. 884; Mr. Ray-Cormack Jan. 4, 1950. H. Con. Res. 150; Mr. Mc-Backof, Henry J. H. Res. 459; Mr. Cormack. Judiciary Committee, additional clerks for. H. Res. 172; Mr. Byrne of New York. H. Res. 464; Mr. Walter. Bolton of Maryland. Bankhead, Amorette. H. Res. 317; Mr. Deane. Charon, Mrs. Edith. H. Res. 654; Mr. Lesinski, subpena issued for. H. Res. 460; Mr. Forand. McCormack. Cox, Lamar P. H. Wheeler. Res. 195; Mr. Majority clerk, additional, to provide. H. Res. 626; Mr. Priest. Meeting of House, Tuesdays and Fridays. H. Res. 345; Mr. Cox. Brown, Edward. H. Res. 140; Mr. Auchincloss. Giragi, George T. H. Res. 506; Mr. Patten Green, Preston. H. Res. 859; Mr. Members: Green, Deceased: Stanley.
Griffin, Helen M. H. Res. 880; Mr. Bates, George J. H. Res. 410; Mr. Martin of Massachusetts. S. Res. 199.
Bland, Schuyler Otis. H. Res. 476; Mr.
Smith of Virginia. S. Res. 229.
Bloom, Sol. H. Res. 136; Mr. Celler. Buchanan. Hall, Arthur. H. Res. 744; Mr. Edwin Arthur Hall. S. Res. 82.
Bulwinkle, Alfred L. H. Res. 840; Mr. Doughton. S. Res 341.
Church, Ralph E. H. Res. 517; Mr. Allen of Illinois. S. Res. 242.
Coffey, Robert L., Jr. S. Res. 111. H. Res. 192; Mr. Walker.
Gorski, Martin. H. Res. 411; Mr. O'Hara of Illinois. S. Res. 200.
Lemke, William. H. Res. 620; Mr. Arends. S. Res. 289.
Lesinski, John. H. Res. 618; Mr. Mc-Cormack. S. Res. 288.
Meyer, Herbert A. H. Res. 868; Mr. Rees. S. Res. 364.
Somers, Andrew L. H. Res. 181; Mr. Hall, LeRoy A. H. Res. 378; Mr. S. Res. 82. Blackney Hancock, A. C H. Res. 42; Mr. Smith of Kansas. Hebard, Josephine. H. Res. 535; Mr Marcantonio. Keely, John Joseph. H. Res. 23; Mr Philbin. Kaelber, George E. H. Res. 403; Mr. **Bolton** Leimgrufer, Marie Elizabeth. H. Res. 194; Mr. Denton. Meade, Hugh A. H. Res. 288; Mr. Garmatz Muldowney, Mrs. Carolyn. H. Res. 823; Mr. Granahan. H. Res. 181; Mr Somers, Andrew L. Celler. S. Res. 103. Welch of California. Murdock, Wallace C. H. Res. 126; Mr. H. Res. 357; Mr. Kilburn Ness, William M. H. Res. 144; Mrs. Norton. Sheppard. S. Res. 164. Sworn in: Orr, Reba. H. Res. 640; Mr. Walter. Phillips, Ruth B. H. Res. 373; Mr. Cooley. Reed, Emilie C. H. Res. 90; Mr. Bulwinkle. H. Res. 28; H. Res. 35, Mr. McCormack. Woodruff. H. Res. 27; Mr. Martin of Corbett Massachusetts.

House of Representatives—Continued Memorial services, May 25, 1949. H. Res. 186; Mr. Regan. Memorial services May 17, 1950. H. Res. 521; Mr. Regan. Minority: Employees, designating certain. H. Res. 39, H. Res. 713; Mr. Martin of Massachusetts. Clerk, additional, to provide. H. Res. 626; Mr. Priest. Montgomery, Dr. James S., Chaplain, emeritus. H. Res. 453; Mr. McCormack. Officers elected, H. Res. 1; Mr. Walter. Pages, Payment of Salaries during recess. H. Res. 866: Mr. Wheeler. Parliamentarian, salary increase. H. Res. 537; Mr. McCormack. Parliamentarian, assistant, salary increase. H. Res. 587; Mr. McCormack. Place of meeting: H. Res. 271; Mr. McCormack. Caucus room. H. Res. 838; Mr. Priest. Hall of the House. H. Res. 894; Mr. Thomas. President, notify. H. Res. 3; Mr. McCormack S. Res. 1; H. Res. 406, 895; Mr. McCormack. H. Res. 894; Mr. Thomas. S. Res. 193. Press gallery, employees, salary increase. H. Res. 534; Mr. Stanley. Printing: "Amend the Constitution with respect to election of President and Vice President," print 5,000. H. Con. Res. 57; Mr. Celler. H. Con. Res. 128; Mr. Gossett. Atomic Energy Commission, report on. Print 50,000. H. Con. Res. 147; Mr. Durham. Background of Korea, print. H. Res. 731; Mr. Kee. Biographical Directory of the American Congress. H. Con. Res. 182; Mrs. Norton.

Cannons Procedure, print revised edition of.

H. J. Res. 518; Mrs. Norton. Comptroller General, reports to be printed as a House Document. H. Res. 405; Mr. McCormack. "Congress and the Monopoly Problem," print 1,000. H. Res. 557; Mr. Patman. Executive Reorganization, that the symposium entitled, print as House document and 2,500 additional copies. H. Con. Res. 284; Mr. Dawson.
Fair Employment Practices Act, additional copies of hearings printed. H. Con. Res. 152; Mrs. Norton. "Fair Labor Standards Amendments of 1949," print 5,000 copies. H. Res. 160; Mr. Lesinski "Fascism in action," authorize additional copies. H. Con. Res. 44; Mr. Deane. Federal Old-age and Survivors Insurance System reports, print 10,000. H. Con. Res. 132; Mr. Cooper.

"General Farm Program," hearings, print 1,000. H. Con. Res. 146; Mr. Cooley. Government printing authorized other than at the Government Printing Office. H. R. 4878; Mrs. Norton. Hearings and other documents, limitation, change of H. R. 1579; Mrs. Norton. Joint Committee, election of. S. Res. 26.
"Making of a Congressman," print as House
document. H. Res. 595; Mrs. Norton. Members elected. H. Res. 64; Mrs. Norton. National Health Plan, hearings on, print. H. Con. Res. 176; Mr. Priest. "National Resettlement Conference for Displaced Persons," printed as House document. H. Res. 231; Mr. Celler.

"100 Things You Should Know About Communism," et al., additional copies. H. Con. Res. 52; Mr. Wood.

House of Representatives—Continued Printing—Continued Revenue Revision, print 1,000 additional copies of hearings, relative to. H. Con. Res. 192; Mr. Doughton Rules and Manual of the House of Representatives, print. H. Res. 862; Stanley. Social Security Act amendments of 1949; hearings, to print 1,000, H. Con. Res. 126, Mr. Doughton. "Strategy and tactics of world communism," authorizing a reprint of. H. Con. Res. 18; Mrs. Bolton of Ohio. "Study of Monopoly Power," print 5,000 copies of hearing. H. Con. Res. 125, H. Con. Res. 202; Mr. Celler.
"The Economic Cooperation Act of 1948," print 2,000. H. Con. Res. 45; Mr. Kee. Unification and Strategy, printed as House document. H. Res 551; Mr. Vinson Water data, publication concerning, print as House document. H. Res. 695; Mr. Peter-Westberry, Dr. James P., print prayers of, H. Res. 354; Mr. Wheeler. Recording facilities establishment of a joint committee. H. J. Res. 332; Mrs. Norton.
Remarks of Mr. Rankin and Mr. Green, revised in
Congressional Record. H. Res. 164; Mr. Green.
Reporter of debates, additional transcriber. Reporter of debates, additional transcriber. H. Res. 103; Mrs. Norton. Reports, Controller General, authorize to print. H. Res. 863; Mr. Priest. Rules: Adoption. H. Res. 5; Mr. Sabath. Amend Rule XI to read as it read during 80th Congress. H. Res. 133; Mr. Cox. Conference committee, statement explaining the effect of the action agreed on by S. Con. Res. 79. Rules of the House amended so that Alaska Delegate shall be permitted to serve on Committee on Merchant Marine and Fisheries. H. Res. 294; Mr. Bland. Senate: Members, deceased: Broughton of North Carolina. S. Res. 80; H. Res. 135; Mr. Doughton.
Miller of Idaho. H. Res. 389; Mr. White of Idaho. S. Res. 182.
Reed of Kansas. S. Res. 192. H. Res. 409; Mr. Hope.
Notify, quorum. H. Res. 2; Mr. Doughton. S. Res. 2. H. Res. 407; Mr. Doughton. S. Res. 194.
President pro tempore and Secretary Secretary. Broughton of North Carolina. S. Res. President pro tempore, and Secretary. S. Res. 8. Sergeant at Arms: Audit of funds. H. J. Res. 298; Mrs. Norton. Insurance of funds. H. Res. 171; Mr. Mc-Cormack. Secretary for. H. Res. 494; Mrs. Norton. Increase in salary. S. 103. Motion to suspend rules, to be recognized by for. H. Res. 342; Mr. Cox. Sign enrolled bills and resolutions. H. Con. Res. 149; Mr. McCormack. H. Con. Res. 288; Mr. Priest. H. Con. Res. 298; Mr. McCormack. Speaker Rayburn, given thanks of the House. H. Res. 896; Mr. Morton of Massachusetts. Speaker and Clerk elected, notify President. H. Res. 4; Mr. Cannon. Speaker pro tempore, designate as. H. Res. 116; Mr. Mansfield. H. Res. 162; Mr. Priest. H. Res. 243; Mr. Gore. H. Res. 351; Mr. Priest. H. Res. 589; Mr. Mansfield. H. Res. 608; 839; Mr. Priest. H. Res. 891; Mr. Hays of

Arkansas.

House of Representatives—Continued State seals, transfer to States. H. R. 8112; Mr. Trimble. Stationery allowance, authorizing an increase of \$300 for 81st Cong., 2d sess. H. Res. 687; Mr. Hays of Ohio. Telephone operators, additional. H. Res. 492; Mrs. Norton. Transportation system, authorizing a survey of feasibility of constructing of a. H. Res. 461; Mr. Eberharter. Wayne Sheet Steel Co., of Detroit, Mich., names on invoices. H. Res. 296; Mr. Macy. Ways and Means, messengers, providing for compensation for 3 special. H. Res. 45; Mr. Doughton. World Assembly for Moral Re-Armament, to attend. H. Res. 232; Mr. McCormack. House, L. J., Convex Glass Co., relief. H. R. 1461; Mr. Cavalcante. Housing: Amendments of 1949. S. 2246. H. R. 5987, H. R. 6070; Mr. Spence. Consideration of H. Res. 336; Mr. Sabath. 7846; Mr. Spence. S. 1535. Spence.

Amend title IV, H. R. 6743; Mr. Spence. Amend title VIII of National Housing Act. H. R. Decennial census of, provide for a. H. R. 2203; Mr. Murray, of Tennessee. Consideration of. H. Res. 189; Mr. Sabath. Hotel accommodations, amend with respect to Housing Act of 1949. S. 1070. H. R. 4009; Mr. Housing Act of 1950. S. 2246. H. R. 7402; Mr. Spence. Housing and Rent Act of 1950. H. R. 8276; Mr. Spence. S. 3181. Consideration of H. Res. 639; Mr. Sabath. Middle-income families, provide. H. R. 7402; Mr. Spence. S. 2246. Consideration of. H. Res. 505; Mr. Sabath. Mortgage insurance, operations extended. S. J. Res. 109. extend and increase National Housing Act, amounts. S. J. Res. 134.

Planning, site acquisition for building projects
H. R. 3662; Mr. Colmer. Rental, adjacent to military and naval installations. S. 1184.

Housing Act of 1949. S. 1070. H. R. 4009; Mr. Spence. Consideration of. H. Res. 257; Mr. Sabath.

Housing Act of 1950. S. 2246. H. R. 7402; Mr. Spence.

Housing and Rent Act of 1947 as amended: Extend certain provisions of. H. R. 1731, 8276. Mr. Spence. S. J. Res. 207. H. R. 9763; Mr. Spence. Consideration of. H. Res. 138; Mr. Sabath. Consideration of. H. Res. 876; Mr. Lyle.

Howe, Francis, patent in fee. H. R. 1030; Mr. D'Éwart.

Howell, Cecil L., relief. H. R. 1493; Mr. McMillan of Huntley, Mrs. Katsuko Nakahara, relief. South Carolina.

Hoyningen-Huene, Mrs. Aimee, relief. H. R. 6225:

Hryniak, Mrs. Evelyn, relief. S. 2655.

Hu, Dr. Kun Ken, relief. S. 2608.

Hu, Y. S., relief. H. R. 4301; Mr. Farrington.

Huang, Chen Hua, relief. S. 2968.

Hubbard, Phil H., relief. H. R. 735; Mr. Plumley.

Hudson, Ellen, relief. S. 42.

Hughes, Sgt. Blaine W., relief. S. 2807. H. R. 2969. Mr. Byrne of New York.

Hull, H. Lawrence, relief. S. 147.

Hull, Mrs. Skio Takayama, relief. H. R. 1679; Mr. Wier.

Hunt, Hill and Betts, relief. S. 3367.

Hunter, Herbert L., relief. H. R. 4138; Mr. Celler.

Hunter, Ramon G. and Arthur Nancett, relief. H. R. 3017; Mr. White of California.

H. R. 4857; Mr. Rees.

Hurley, Mamie L., relief. H. R. 594; Mr. Bland.

Ina, Kimie Y. and daughter, relief. S. 2676.

Hutt, Jacob F., relief. H. R. 4954; Mr. Denton.

Inauguration, tax, admission tickets, to exempt. H J. Res. 85; Mr. Doughton.

Independent Offices Appropriation Act, 1950. S. 2668.

I

Idaho, leases of public lands for educational purposes. H. R. 4943; Mr. Sanborn.

Ikeda, Martin Kenneth, relief. H. R. 2705; Mr. Bloom.

Ikeuchi, Mrs. Teruko Tominaga, relief. H. R. 7856; Mr. Farrington.

Ikezawa, Hisako Sakata, relief. H. R. 7035; Mr. Michener.

Imanaka, Mrs. William Y., relief. H. R. 6344; Mr. King.

Imbert, Mrs. Fujiko Chichie, wife, and son, relief for. H. R. 6652; Mr. Latham.

Immigration:

Admission of ones with special skills. H. R. 3001;

Amend act of Oct. 16, 1918, as amended. S. 1832. Citizenship, privileges. H. J. Res. 238; Mr. Walter.

Chinese-treaty merchants, status. S. 206. Judiciary Committee, authorized to investigate. H. Res. 238; Mr. Walter. Funds for. H. Res. 238, 246; Mr. Walter.

Quota and racial restrictions removed for certain

countries. H. R. 199; Mr. Judd. Consideration of. H. Res. 121; Mr. Sabath. Quota for sheepherders, make available special. S. 1165.

Suspension of deportation, to revoke in certain cases. H. R. 4684; Mr. Celler.

Indians:

Advisory Committee, authorize the appointment

of. H. R. 4755; Mr. Miles. Agua Caliente Indian Reservation, jurisdiction, to confer H. R. 5310; Mr. Phillips of California. Agua Caliente Indian Reservation, extend permits

for lands. H. R. 9272; Mr. Morris.

Assiniboine and Gros Ventre tribes, rehabilitation of. H. R. 5473; Mr. D'Ewart.

Bad River Band of Lake Superior Chippewa, lands

in trust for. H. R. 1407; Mr. O'Konski.

Blackfoot Indian Reservation, patent in fee for certain members of. S. 3814, H. R. 8877; Mr. D'Ewart.

Bureau of, State, course of study in schools. H. R. 3881; Mr. Case of South Dakota.

Cabazon, Augustine, and Torres-Martinez, lands of disposed. H. R. 4584; Mr. Phillips of California. California, payment from United States to. H. R. 1354; Mr. Engle of California.

Canoncita and Pueblo lands, in trust for. S. 1323. Cherokee, lease of lands for 40 years permitted. H. R. 4901; Mr. Redden.

Cheyenne-Arapaho Tribes, set aside certain lands. H. R. 6114; Mr. Morris.

Chippewa, fees for attorney increased to 10 percent. H. R. 3125; Mr. O'Konski.

Chippewa Tribe, hold lands in trust for. H. R. 3895; Mr. Hagen.

Chippewa Cree tribe of the Rocky Boys Reservation, rehabilitation of. H. R. 5570; Mr. D'Ewart. Chippewa, Red Lake Band, payment of \$100 to each. H. R. 1755, 6319; Mr. Hagen.

Choctaw Nation, annual appropriation authorized. H. R. 6209; Mr. Albert.

Civil actions, confer jurisdiction on the courts of New York with respect to. S. 192. Consideration of. H. Res. 747; Mr. Mc-

Sweeney.
Colville Indian Reservation, restore certain lands to. H. R. 2432; Mr. Horan.

Competency, any adult can make application for. H. R. 2724; Mr. D'Ewart. Confederated Tribes of the Colville Reservation, disposition of funds. H. R. 6862; Mr. Peterson. Crow Tribe to get title to certain buffalo. S. 1829. Crow Tribe, children, competent members. H. R. 2170; Mr. D'Ewart

Devils Lake Sioux Tribe, to promote the rehabilitation of. H. R. 6152; Mr. Lemke.

Eastern Band of Cherokee, exchange of lands in North Carolina. H. R. 2876; Mr. Redden. North Carolina. Five Civilized Tribes, rehabilitation of. H. R.

Consideration of. H. Res. 843; Mr. Sabath. Flathead Indian project: Elimination of and from. H. R. 2196; Mr.

9219; Mr. Stigler.

Obligation due the Indians, settlement. H. R. 8199; Mr. Mansfield.

Indians-Continued

Flathead Reservation:

Authorize sale of land on. H. R. 1976; Mr. D'Ewart.

Clarify act relating to "merchantable timber."
H. R. 4509; Mr. Morris.

Forfeiture penalty, grant courts right to remit. H. R. 4762; Mr. Poulson. Fort Sill, Indian School, public lands, management transferred to. S. 2086.

Goshute Indian Reservation, reserve land for addition to. H. R. 4231; Mr. Morris.

Gros Ventre and Assiniboine tribes, rehabilitation of. H. R. 5473; Mr. D'Ewart.

Highways on reservations, appropriation for. H. R. 5232; Mr. Morris.

Hopi and Navajo, rehabilitation of. S. 1407. H. R. 5208; Mr. Morris.

Consideration of H. Res. 282; Mr. Sabath. Hospital at Albuquerque, N. Mex., for. S. 2404.

H. R. 5936; Mr. Miles. Hospitals, non-Indians get use of. H. R. 4815;

Mr. Patten. Lac Courte Oreilles Band of Lake Superior Chippewa, Wisconsin, to hold lands in trust for. H. R. 1408; Mr. O'Konski.

Land holdings in Lodge Grass, Mont., taxation authorized to assist in financing a water supply and sewerage system. H. R. 5034; Mr. D'Ewart. Lands, sale of certain in Duchesne and Randlett, Utah. H. R. 1753; Mr. Granger. S. 576.

Lands, transferred to Interior Department for vocational school for. S. 170.

Leasing of lands for religious, educational and other purposes. H. R. 5098; Mr. Morris.

Liquor, law pertaining to repealed. H. R. 3282; Mr. Marshall.

Livestock loans, administration of. H. R. 5097. Mr. Morris.

Navajo reservation, Gallup-Durango Highway, repeal legislation relating to. H. R. 8906; Mr. Peterson.

Navajo Tribe, funds disposition and use of. H. R. 994; Mr. Miles.

Navajo and Hopi, rehabilitation of. S. 1407. S. 2734, H. R. 5208; Mr. Morris. Consideration of H. Res. 282, H. Res. 480 Mr. Sabath.

Navajo tribal land exchange for Utah State land. H. R. 5390; Mrs. Bosone. S. 2140. New York, obligations of United States to. S. 187.

Osage of Oklahoma, amend sec. 3 of act approved June 28, 1906, relating to. S. 1719.
Osage Tribe, inheriting restrictions. S. 2423.

Papago Tribe, rehabilitation of. H. R. 8853 Mr. Potter.

Pueblo and Canoncito, lands in trust for. S. 1323 Correct enrollment of. S. Con. Res. 61.

Pyramid Lake Indian Reservation, Nev., patents for certain lands in. S. 17.

Rosebud Indian Reservation, sale of land inherited. H. R. 6703; Mr. Case of South Dakota.

Sale of certain lands in Montana. H. R. 8463: Mr. D'Ewart.

minole Tribe, United States to hold certain lands for. H. R. 8887; Mr. Peterson. Seminole Tribe,

Seneca Nation, regulate collection and disburse ment of money from leases made by. H. R. 4942; Mr. Reed of New York.

Settlement contracts with several tribes, ratification of. H. R. 5372; Mr. Case of South Dakota. Sioux, included under Indian Reorganization Act of 1934. H. R. 2610; Mr. H. Carl Andersen.

Sisseton-Wahpeton Sioux Tribe, rehabilitation of H. R. 3765; Mr. Lovre.

Standing Rock, Sioux Tribe, rehabilitation of. H. R. 3974; Mr. Lemke.

Indians—Continued

Study of, to determine qualifications to manage own affairs. H. J. Res. 490; Mrs. Bosone. Summit Lake Reservation reserve land on, for addi-

tion to. H. R. 4069: Mr. Morris.
Surplus property at Wingate Ordnance Depot,
N. Mex., to be used by. H. R. 5556; Mr. Morris.

Tax referred, clarify law regarding. H. R. 981; Mr. Morris.

Turtle Mountain Band of Chippewa, to provide for the rehabilitation of. H. R. 7262; Mr. Lemke.

Submarginal lands sale of in certain reservations. H. R. 3275; Mr. D'Ewart.

H. R. 3275; Mr. D'Ewart.
Tax refund, for certain. H. R. 4353; Mr. Morris.
Three Affiliated Tribes of Fort Berthold Reservation. H. J. Res. 33: Mr. Lemke.
Tribal funds, transfer control to Indian tribes.
H. R. 4025; Mr. D'Ewart.
Walker, Minns, make schools available to. H. R.
7431; Mr. Marshall.
Winnebago, sale of lend. S. 1220. H. D. 6270.

Winnebago, sale of land. S. 1330. H. R. 6270; Mr. Stefan.

Wisconsin laws, Indians and reservations in subject to laws of. H. R. 2736; Mr. O'Konski.

Inland Waterways Corporation, capital stock, increased. S. 211.

Inman, Samuel M., relief. S. 73.

Insane persons:

Care and custody. S. 936. Eastern District of Virginia and U.S. District Court of Maryland, care of, in. S. 934.

Insects, operations against citrus blackfly, white-fringed beetle, and the Hall Scale. H. R. 4263; Mr. Bentsen, S. 1749.

Institute of Inter-American Affairs, continuance of. S. 1250. H. R. 5730; Mr. Mansfield.

Insurance companies, income tax of. H. J. Res. 371; Mr. Doughton.

Intelligence, codes and ciphers, prevent revelation. S. 277.

Inter-American Cultural and Trade Center, recognition of. H. J. Res. 511; Mr. Smathers.

Intergovernmental Relations, Commission on, establish. S. 1946.

Interior, Department of:

Appropriation for. H. R. 3838; Mr. Kirwan. Consideration of. H. Res. 170; Mr. Delaney. Homestead law, as to cultivation, prevent evasion of. H. R. 2753; Mr. Peterson.

Lands transferred to, for vocational school for Indians. S. 170.

Property, transferred to General Services Administration. S. 3256. H. R. 7667; Mr. Sanborn. Records, increase cost of. H. R. 6013; Mr. Peterson. Statutes, obsolete, repealed. H. R. 3576; Mr.

Peterson.

Internal Revenue Code:

Distilled spirits, amend so as to permit stamp machines, etc. H. R. 5486; Mr. Eberharter.

Amended, regarding industrial alcohol permits. H. R. 3905; Mr. Doughton.

Amended, regarding estimated taxes of farmers, credits for taxes of foreign countries, etc. H. R.

5268; Mr. Camp. Amend chap. 26, relating to beverage spirits for

industrial purposes for synthetic rubber program. H. J. Res. 553; Mr. Doughton.

Amend sec. 120 of. H. R. 7303; Mr. Reed of New York.

Amend sec. 3804, suspend filing income tax returns for Armed Forces personnel. H. J. Res. 554; Mr. Doughton.

Amend sec. 22 (d) (6) of, relating to adjustment of net income and resulting tax-years. H. R. 9794; Mr. Camp.

Inventories, amend regarding. H. R. 3278; Mr. Forand.

Internal security, United States, relating to. H. R. 4703; Mr. Willis. S. 595. S. 4037.

Internal Security Act of 1950. H. R. 9490; Mr. Wood.

International Bank for Reconstruction and Development, insurance company funds in District of Columbia, permitted for investment. S. 490.

International Claims Settlement Act of 1949, establish H. R. 4406; Mr. Ribicoff. Consideration of. H. Res. 258; Mr. Sabath.

International Food Exposition, free entry of foods. Investigations: H. J. Res. 496; Mr. Sabath.

International organization, United States membership and participation in. H. J. Res. 334; Mr. Morgan.

International Peace Garden, North Dakota, appropriation for. H. R. 2369; Mr. Lemke.

International Refugee Organization, refund of duties to Preparatory Commission. H. R. 5863; Mr. Celler.

International Wheat Agreement, give effect to. S. 2383, H. R. 6305; Mr. Spence.
Consideration of. H. Res. 391; Mr. Madden.

Interstate and Foreign Commerce, report on activity of. H. Rept. 1440; Mr. Crosser.

Interstate Commerce Act:

Classify status of freight forwarders. H. R. 5967; Mr. Crosser.

Consideration of. H. Res. 715; Mr. Sabath. Freight forwarders, to enter into contracts with motor carriers. S. 2113.

Joint Boards, quorum. S. 255.

Limitation for recovery on undercharges and overcharges. S. 257.

Motor carriers, jurisdiction over. H. R. 8417; Mr. Thompson.

Railroad safety, amend act relating to. H. R. 378; Mr. Crosser.

Recommendation of Interstate Commerce Commission, to carry out. S. 256.

Interstate compacts:

Arkansas River project, authorized. H. R. 4151;

Arkansas River project, authorized. H. R. 4151; Mr. Marsalis. S. 1448.

Canadian River, consent of Congress for negotiation. H. R. 3482; Mr. Worley.

Colorado River Basin, consent of the United States for. S. 790; H. R. 2325; Mr. Murdock.

Fisheries, to provide better utilization of. S. J. Res. 42; H. R. 2363; Mr. Thompson.

Consideration of. H. Res. 124; Mr. Colmer. Forest fire protection. S. 1659. H. R. 4535; Mr. Cotton.

Cotton.

Idaho and Wyoming. S. 3159. Kansas and Missouri, boundary agreement. S. J. Res. 147. H. J. Res. 402; Mr. Welch.

Missouri and Illinois, granting consent of Congress for. S. J. Res. 174. H. J. Res. 424; Mr. Price. Montana, North Dakota, and Wyoming, to authorize. H. R. 2566; Mr. D'Ewart. Pecos River project, grant consent of United States to. H. R. 3334; Mr. Regan. S. 1309.

States to. H. R. 3334; Mr. Regan. S. 1309. Tennessee-Missouri Bridge Commission, consent of Congress for. H. R. 6109; Mr. Jones of Missouri.

Agriculture Committee authorized to make.

H. Res. 112; Mr. Cooley.
Funds for. H. Res. 210; Mr. Cooley.
Armed Services Committee, B-36 bomber and other purposes authorized. H. Res. 234; Mr. ${f Vinson}.$

Vinson.
Funds for. H. Res. 242; Mr. Vinson.
Armed Services Committee, authorize to conduct studies relating to matters coming within its jurisdiction. H. Res. 617; Mr. Vinson.
Funds for. H. Res. 624: Mr. Vinson.
Report on. H. Rept. 3245; Mr. Vinson.
Army Finance Center at St. Louis, Mo., report on.
H. Rept. 2456: Mr. Karst.

H. Rept. 2456; Mr. Karst.

Investigations—Continued Atomic Energy Commission, report of. H. Rept 1435; Mr. Durham. Banking and Currency, authorized to make. H. Res. 331; Mr. Multer. Funds for. H. Res. 332; Mr. Multer. Report on. H. Rept. 3247; Mr. Spence. apaign expenditures. H. Res. 635; Mr. Campaign expenditures. McCormack. Funds for. H. Res. 690; Mr. Deane. Council, to exempt certain employed by. H. J. Res. 510; Mr. Mansfield. Chemicals, compounds and synthetic, creating a select committee to conduct study on. H. Res. 323; Mr. Sabath. Funds for. H. Res. 739; Mr. Delaney. Report on. H. Rept. 3254; Mr. Delaney. Crime in District of Columbia. H. Res. 340; Mr. Davis of Georgia H. Res. 396; Mr. Davis of Funds for. Georg'a. Displaced persons, report on. H. Rept. No. 1507; Mr. Walter. Education and Labor Committee, to make certain. H. Res. 75; Mr. Lesinski. Funds for. H. Res. 113, 306; Mr. Lesinski. Flooded areas caused by Government dams. H. R. 2290; Mr. Curtis. Economic problems, to be investigated by the Joint Committee on the Economic Report. H. Con. Res. 54; Mr. Hart. S. Con. Res. 26. Expenditures in the Executive Departments. H. Res. 88; Mr. Dawson. Funds for. H. Res. 127, H. Res. 252, 364, 452; Mr. Dawson. Fishing industry, domestic. H. Res. 147; Mr. Thompson. H. Res. 174; Mr. Weichel. Flooded areas caused by Government dams. H. R. 2290; Mr. Curtis. Foreign Affairs Committee, to conduct. H. Res. 206; Mr. Kee.
Funds for. H. Res. 237; Mr. Kee.
Interstate and Foreign Commerce Committee,
authorize to make. H. Res. 107; Mr. Crosser. Funds for. H. Res. 157; Mr. Crosser. Judiciary Committee, authorized to make. H. Res. 137, H. Res. 415; Mr. Celler. Judiciary Committee, authorized to make. H.
Print hearings. H. Con. Res. 202; Mr. Celler.
Res. 137; Mr. Celler. H. Res. 238, Mr. Walter.
Funds for. H. Res. 156; Mr. Celler. H. Res.
246; Mr. Walter. H. Res. 637; Mr. Celler.
Expellees and refugees of German ethnic origin, report on. H. Rept. 1841; Mr.
Walter. Lobbying: American Enterprise Association, report on H. Rept. 3233; Mr. Buchanan. Expenditures by corporations, report on. H. Rept. 3137; Mr. Buchanan. Expenditures by farm and labor organizations to influence legislation. H. Rept. No. 3238; Mr. Buchanan. Funds for. H. Res. 379; Mr. Buchanan. Interim report, general. H. Rept. 3138; Mr. Buchanan. Joint committee, to create. H. J. Res. 196, H. Con. Res. 62; Mr. Buchanan. Lobby Index 1946-49. H. Rept. 3197; Mr. Buchanan. Lobby index, 1950. H. Rept. 3234; Mr. Buchanan. Recommendations on Federal Lobbying Act. H. Rept. 3239; Mr. Buchanan. Select committee, to create. H. J. Res. 298; Mr. Buchanan. Small business organizations. H. Rept. 3232; Mr. Buchanan. U. S. Savings & Loan League, a report on. H. Rept. 3139; Mr. Buchanan.

Investigations—Continued Merchant Marine and Fisheries Committee, to investigate the Panama Canal. H. Res. 44; Mr. Bland. Funds for. H. Res. 122; Mr. Bland. Extend time for filing report. H. Res. 428; Mr. Thompson.

Merchant Marine and Fisheries, certain matters pertaining to. H. Res. 215; Mr. Bland.
Funds for. H. Res. 233; Mr. Bland.
Report on. H. Rept. 3246; Mr. Hart.
Post Office and Civil Service Committee to make certain. H. Res. 114; Mr. Murray of Tennessee. Funds for. H. Res. 115, H. Res. 472; Mr. Funds for. H. Res. 115, H. Res. 472; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Army Finance Center, St. Louis, Mo. H. Rept. 2456; Mr. Karst.

Preliminary reports, H. Rept 2457 Part I, Part II and Part III; Mr. Williams.

Public Lands Committee, to make certain H. Res. 66; Mr. Somers.

Funds for. H. Res. 72: Mr. Somers. Funds for. H. Res. 72; Mr. Somers. Public works, authorizing to conduct surveys of certain works of improvement. H. Res. 326; Mr. Whittington. Funds for. H. Res. 339; Mr. Whittington. Sea lampreys in Great Lakes. H. J. Res. 202; Mr. Bland. Res. 474; Mr. Teague.
Funds for. H. Res. 832; Mr. Teague. Shad and alosa sapidissima. H. R. 2501; Mr. Bland. Shad and herrings in the Albemarle and Pamlico Sounds. H. R. 7209; Mr. Bonner. Small Business, Committee created. H. Res. 22. Mr. Sabath. Funds for. H. Res. 82: Mr. Patman. Funds for. H. Res. 436; Mr. Patman. South Amboy, N. J., explosion. H. Res. 643; Mr. Auchincloss. Funds for. H. Res. 652; Mr. Auchineloss.
Report on. H. Rept. 3250; Mr. Hart.
Un-American Activities Committee:
Annual report. H. Rept. 3249; Mr. Wood.
Funds for, H. Res. 78, H. Res. 254, H. Res.
482; Mr. Wood.
National Committee To Defeat the Market National Committee To Defeat the Mundt bill. Report on. H. Rept. 3248; Mr. Wood. Veterans' Administration: Educational program, report on. H. Rept. 3253; Mr. Teague. Leave policy, report on. H. Rept. 3243; Mr. Dawson. Ways and Means Committee, authorized to make. H. Res. 293; Mr. Doughton.

Ionescu, Naum, relief. S. 2682.

Iowa, Fort Des Moines, authorizing the transfer of H. R. 4569; Mr. Cunningham.

Iran, fiduciary obligation, to discharge. H. R. 5731; Mr. Carnahan.

Irastorza, Andres, relief. S. 3067.

Irastorza, Dionisio Aguirre, relief. S. 3066.

Ireland, Lt. (j. g.) Charles W., relief. S. 3090.

Iron ore, Canadian vessels authorized to transport between United States ports. H. J. Res. 143; Mr. Weichel. S. J. Res. 52.

Irrigation:

Bridge Canyon Dam project. S. 75
Buffalo Rapids project:
Complete construction. H. R. 5113; Mr. D'Ewart. S. 2042.
Buildings and public improvements accepted. H. R. 829; Mr. D'Ewart.
Contracts, to approve certain. H. R. 5184; Mr. Case of South Dakota.
Flathead Indian irrigation project, clarify sec. 4 of act creating. H. R. 4986; Mr. D'Ewart.
Repayment contracts, approve. H. R. 4152; Mr. Murdock.

Irrigation field stations, transfer of certain to States. H. R. 5679; Mr. Granger.

Iron Bird, Lulu Two Spears, relief. H. R. 3616; Mr. Case of South Dakota.

Ishikawa, Teruko, relief. H. R. 8098; Mr. Miller of California.

Island Beach, national monument. S. 1583.

Iso, Kimiko and daughter. H. R. 8073; Mr. White of California.

Italian aliens, relief. H. R. 6804; Mr. Willis.

Italy, loss of United States citizenship due to voting in elections. H. Rept. 1469; Mr. Walter. H. R. 6616; Mr. Walter.
Consideration of. H. Res. 437; Mr. Delaney.

Ito, Mitsuko, relief. H. R. 7658; Mr. Yates.

Iwai, Sachiko, relief. H. R. 6462; Mr. Miller of California.

Iyaki, Mrs. Masa, relief. H. R. 7071; Mr. Farrington.

J

Jack, Ronald Clive, relief. S. 891.

Jackson, Emma L., relief. S. 404.

Jackson, John K., relief. H. R. 1499; Mr. Norblad.

Jackson Hole National Park, Wyo., establish. S. 3409.

Jacobs, C. W., relief. H. R. 7046; Mr. Beckworth.

Jacobs, Ernestine Bacon, relief. S. 4000.

Jaloyer, Friedoun, relief. S. 2347

James Stewart Corp. & Co., relief. H. R. 6095; Mr. Wilson of Texas.

Jansson Gage Co., relief. H. R. 1034; Mr. Dondero.

Jardeleza, Magdalena L., Jr., relief. S. 2961.

Jedlund, Mrs. Eivor Anne-Britt, relief. H. R. 6282; Mr. H. Carl Andersen.

Jee, Arthur Chen Shu, relief. H. R. 6756; Mr. Morton.

Jefferson National Expansion Memorial, to be constructed in St. Louis, Mo. H. R. 8591; Mr. Sullivan.

Jenkins, Earnest J., relief. S. 377.

Jensen, George Seeman, relief. H. R. 3718; Mr. Byrne of New York.

Jensen, Mrs. Kayoko Suzuki, relief. H. R. 9044; Mr. Joseph T. Robinson Camp, part to be transferred to O'Konski. Arkansas. H. R. 3783; Mr. Hays of Arkansas.

Jiminez, Antonio Garcia, relief. S. 1420.

John D. Magrath Memorial Veterans Hospital, veterans hospital at. S. 1387.

John Ii Estate Limited, relief. H. R. 4989; Mr. Farrington.

Johnson, Isaiah, relief. S. 622.

Johnson, Ivar G., relief. H. R. 5972; Mr. Reed of

Johnson, Jacob A., relief. H. R. 585; Mr. Bartlett.

Johnson, Mrs. Nora, relief. H. R. 3536; Mr. Withrow.

Johnston, Harriet T., relief. H. R. 8561; Mr. Peterson.

Johnston, Mrs. Sonia Kaye, relief. S. 230.

Joint Committee on Labor-Management Relations, funds for. S. Con. Res. 10.

Joint Committee on the Economic Report. S. 2085.

Jolly, Veronica, relief. H. R. 4781; Mr. Sullivan.

Jones, Arthur C., relief. S. 275.

Jones, B. G., relief. H. R. 636; Mr. Gathings.

Jones, Mrs. Cora B., and James C. Jones, relief. H. R. 5923; Mr. Bennett of Florida.

Jones, J. N., hear claims concerning. S. 146, S. 2125. Kartsonis, Dr. Apostolos, relief. S. 2258.

Joshua Tree National Monument, Calif., revise boundaries. H. R. 7934; Mr. Phillips of California.

Judges:

District and circuit, additional. H. R. 4963; Mr. Byrne of New York. S. 52. Trial of, on issue of good behavior. H. R. 17; Mr. Bryson. Consideration of. H. Res. 248; Mr. Madden.

Juneau, Paul C., relief. H. R. 2806; Mr. Hébert.

Jurisevic, Milo, et al., relief. S. 32.

Jurors, payment and expenses of. S. 1042.

Justice, Department of, administrative expenses. S. 2864.

K

Kahan, Ghetel Polak, et al., relief. S. 331.

Kalcoutsakis, Nicholas C., relief. H. R. 2921.

Kamada, Kazuko, relief. H. R. 7228; Mr. Fogarty.

Kamunski, Victor C., relief. H. R. 2226; Mr. Boggs of Delaware.

Kane, Cynthia Anne, relief. H. R. 9055; Mrs. Bolton of Ohio.

Kansas, Sedgwick County Commissioners, Court of Claims; to hear claim of. H. R. 7854; Mr. Rees. S. 4205.

Kansas and Missouri, agreement on a boundary, consent of Congress for. S. J. Res. 147. H. J. Res. 402; Mr. Welch.

Kasahara, Hideko, relief. H. R. 9056; Mr. Brehm.

Kato, Hifumi and son, relief. H. R. 9084; Mr. Phillips of California.

Kato, Setsuko, relief. H. R. 8987; Mr. Golden.

Kato, Sumiko, relief. S. 2431.

Katyll, Alexy W. and Joanna, relief. S. 112.

Kaudy, Mrs. John, relief. H. R. 1170; Mr. Murray of

Kawashima, Noae, relief. H. R. 8440; Mr. Carroll.

Keating, Mrs. Tokie Sato, relief. H. R. 8584; Mr. *Potter.

Keaton, James Leon, relief. H. R. 1066; Mr. Morrison,

Keith, James W., relief. H. R. 592; Mr. Bland.

Keith, John, relief. H. R. 1057; Mr. McDonough.

Kelley, N. H., et al., relief. H. R. 3412; Mr. Tollefson

Kelly, Mrs. Hisae Kawauchi, relief. H. R. 8125; Mr. Wilson of Texas.

Kelly, Monroe, relief. S. 1394.

Kenny, Sister Elizabeth, entry permit. S. J. Res. 105. H. J. Res. 299; Mr. Judd.

Kentuck drainage district, to construct a dam. H. R. 5133; Mr. Ellsworth.

Kentucky:

Educational, lands for park purposes. H. R. 3480; Mr. Whitaker. Fish hatchery and rearing pond, to establish. S.

Fort Knox property owners, claim. H. R. 611; Mr. Chelf. Title to land in Hardin and Jefferson Counties,

conve to Statey. S. 3396.

Kenyon, Charles, relief. S. 2830.

Keyser, Mrs. Toshiko, relief. H. R. 5851; Mr. Walter. | Koefler, Margita, relief. S. 317.

Khoury, Nouhad Ann, relief. S. 3185.

Kibby, Charlotte Geisdorff, relief. H. R. 7293; Mr. D'Ewart.

Kikyo, Toshiko and Francis, relief. H. R. 8655; Mr. Michener.

Kils, Vasily, et al., relief. H. R. 4604; Mr. Klein.

Kim, Mrs. Chang-Sei and David, relief. H. R. 9082; Mr. Judd.

Kim, Daniel, relief. H. R. 1466; Mr. Gamble.

Kim, Richard, relief. S. 90.

Kim, Mrs. Young Ja, relief. H. R. 7072; Mr. Farring-

Kingman, Mitsuko Yano and William Leo Kingman, Jr., relief. H. R. 7175; Mr. Nicholson.

Kings Canyon National Park, to remove restrictions. H. R. 4117; Mr. White of California.

Kinney, Ralph D., relief. H. R. 4142; Mr. Plumley.

Kirchberger, George A., relief. H. R. 650; Mr. Jensen.

Kitamura, Kiyomi, relief. S. 3329.

Kitsu, Koto, Kogami and Jeannette, relief. H. R. 7073; Mr. Farrington.

Klamath County, Oreg., schools in construction. H. R. 4510; Mr. Stockman.

Knauff, Mrs. Ellen, relief. H. R. 7614; Mr. Walter.

Knickerbocker Insurance Co. et al., relief. H. R. 3726; Mr. Lynch.

Knight, Mrs. Billy J. and Dorothea, relief. S. 2556.

Knock, Alice Bear Shield, patent in fee for. H. R. 6875; Mr. Case of South Dakota.

Knous, Edwin A., relief. S. 3897.

Koboyashi, Mrs. Okuni, relief. S. 3860.

Kobayashi, Yayoko and June, relief. S. 2575.

Koch, Louise M., relief. H. R. 6385; Mr. Price.

Koeninger, Janet Judith, relief. H. R. 4600; Mr. Krizan, Zora (Zorardo Krizanova), relief. S. 1753. Gossett.

Kohga, Michiko, relief. H. R. 8069; Mr. Shafer.

Koike, Toshi, relief. S. 3693.

Kokal, Daniel, relief. H. R. 6106; Mr. Fulton.

Kolisnikoff, Peter E., relief. H. R. 1875; Mrs. Rogers of Massachusetts.

Kollios, Anastasios, relief. S. 1802.

Komarek, Vit, relief. S. 1143.

Konchegul, Dr. Leon L., relief. H. R. 2928; Mr. Mc-Millan of South Carolina.

Kono, Christine, relief. H. R. 1625; Mr. King.

Kopac, Minnie M. Watt, patent in fee for. H. R. 6962; Mr. D'Ewart.

Korea:

Report on background of. H. Rept. 2495; Mr.

Print additional copies of report. H. Res. 731;

Mr. Kee. Republic of, aid, to promote world peace, national interest, foreign policy of United States by providing to. H. R. 5330; Mr. Kee. S. 2319.

Consideration of. H. Res. 368; Mr. Sabath. Consideration of. H. Res. 458; Mr. Delaney.

Kornhauser, David Henry, relief. H. R. 6787; Mrs. Bolton of Ohio.

Kornegay, Samuel M., relief. H. R. 5849; Mr. Mc-Kennon.

Kotsakis, William (Vasilios), relief. S. 787.

Kowalik, Mrs. Olga and Czeslawa, relief. H. R. 9144; Mr. Dingell.

Kozai, Kenneth Bruce, Kohei, relief. S. 3824.

Kozma, Mrs. Alice N., relief. H. R. 649; Mr. Jenkins.

Kraessel, Dr. Alfredo, relief. S. 3309.

Krajcirovic, Viliam and Lubomir Mikulik, relief. H. R. 6018; Mr. Lichtenwalter.

Kraus, William, relief. H. R. 1699; Mr. Latham,

Kravchenko, Viktor A., relief. S. 1915.

Krinopolis, George, relief. S. 623.

Krogue, Lt. Comdr. Evan L., relief. H. R. 5960; Mr. Sanborn.

Kucker, Karl Frederick, relief. H. R. 4804; Mr.

Kuebart, Erika and son, relief. H. R. 7390; Mr. Bennett of Florida.

Kuhn, Erika, relief. H. R. 8740; Mr. Flood.

Kupferstein, Jeno, relief. S. 2576.

Kurihara, Ayako, relief H. R. 7706; Mr. Yates.

Kurio, Kimie, relief. H. R. 9077; Mr. Allen of California.

Kutay, Tevfik Kamil, relief. S. 2243.

Kwak, Dr. In Sung, relief. S. 2253; H. R. 6760; Mr.

L

Labor:

Appropriation for. H. R. 3333; Mr. Fogarty.
Court of Claims, to hear cases on overtime compensation. S. 1981.
Fair Labor Standards Act of 1938, overtime pro-

visions clarified. H. R. 858; Mr. Lesinski.

Consideration of. H. Res. 111; Mr. Sabath. Fair Labor Standards Act of 1949, establish. H. R. 3190; Mr. Lesinski.

Joint Committee on Labor-Management Relations. S. Con. Res. 10. Labor-Management Relations Act of 1947, repeal.

S. 249. H. R. 2032; Mr. Lesinski. Consideration of. H. Res. 191; Mr. Madden. Maritime, hiring halls, legalize. S. 2196.

Railway Labor Act: Amend so as to permit deductions from wages. H. R. 7789; Mr. Crosser. S. 3295. Disputes, amend act relating to. S. 3463.

Safe work places and practices, assistance to State agencies to provide. S. 1439.

Labor, Department of, relief of certifying officers of terminating war agencies. H. R. 9828; Mr. Celler.

La_Fayette Brewery, Inc., relief. H. R. 1601; Mr. Halleck.

Laffitte, Julio, relief. S. 305.

Laguna Mountains, San Diego, Calif., to authorize a survey to determine the feasibility and advisability of constructing a multi-purpose tunnel through. H. R. 6339; Mr. McKinnon,

Laifer, Salomon Henri, relief. S. 304.

Lake Mohave, Davis Dam Reservoir, to be known as. S. 2117.

Lambert, Lee Freddie, relief. H. R. 1124, Mr. Phillips of California.

Lamberti, Sergio and Mara. H. R. 3132; Mr. Kelley of Pennsylvania.

Lamm Lumber Co., relief S. 766. S. 3965

Lan, Andre, relief. S. 1506.

Land:

Exchange of. H. R. 4969; Mr. Hays of Arkansas, Scrip and rights, to record. H. R. 5122; Mr. Peterson.

Land grant college bill. H. R. 7057; Mr. Rankin.

Lange, John D., relief. H. R. 3994; Mr. Javits.

Langer, Hyman D., relief. S. 2897.

Langley Air Force Base, Va., authorize to release and quitclaim a portion of a right-of-way to. H. R. 5503; Mr. Bland.

Lasagna, Joseph, relief. H. R. 4410; Mrs. Bosone.

Lass, Frederick W., relief. H. R. 1058; Mr. Mc-Donough.

Las Vegas Wash, survey for flood control. S. 3898.

Laszlo, Steven Etienne, relief. S. 1572.

Laub, Franz Eugene, relief. H. R. 3467; Mr. Philbin.

Laursen, Kate, relief. H. R. 4015; Mr. Mack of Washington.

Lawson, Carl E. and Firemen's Fund Indemnity Co., relief. H. R. 1271; Mr. Anderson of California.

Lazaga, Berniece Josephine, relief. S. 3044.

Lesinski.

Lazarus, G. H. and Jesse F. Bewley. S. 1353.

Leavenworth Penitentiary, farm lands for. S. 1730, H. R. 4585; Mr. Celler.

Le Blanc, V. and C. Reccard, issue patent in fee. H. R. 2588; Mr. Boggs of Louisiana.

Lecky, J. D., relief. H. R. 4777; Mr. Gary.

Lederman, Pejach, relief. S. 1925.

Lee, Song Kwan, relief. S. 486.

Lefevre, Pierre E., relief. S. 1310.

Leffingwell, C. L., relief. S. 1933.

Leger, Alexis, relief. H. R. 3816; Mr. Walter.

Legislation, cost to be included in committee reports. S. Con. Res. 35.

Legislative budget, suspending date. H. Con. Res. 22; Mr. Cannon. S. Con. Res. 33.

Legislative employees:

Extend time to come within purview of the Civil Service Retirement Act. S. 1977. Pay increase. H. R. 6427; Mr. Kerr.

Legislative Reorganization Act of 1946:

Amend sec. 138, providing for a Joint Committee on the Legislative Budget. S. Con. Res. 38. Professional staff; amend relative to eligibility for appointment in the executive branch of Government. H. R. 1252; Mr. Reed of New York.

Lehrman, Jodeene, relief. H. R. 6485; Mr. Denton.

Leinwand, Mrs. Shirley, relief. H. R. 669; Mr. Klein.

Lencioni, Mrs. Julia (Iole) M. Stefani, relief. H. R. 5276; Mr. Sabath.

Lendrum, Mrs. Eiko Yoshizawa, relief. H. R. 8794; Mr. Dondero.

Leo, Linda, relief. S. 3241.

Leo-Fullard, Ellen, relief. H. R. 3406; Mr. Farrington.

Leong, Mrs. Bertie Grace Chan, relief. S. 609.

Leslie, Vincent F., relief. H. R. 8929; Mr. Case of New Jersey.

Levy, Rebecca, Mrs., relief. H. R. 3077; Mr. Mitchell

Lewis, Albert M., sale of lands in. H. R. 2475; Mr. Sikes.

Lazaresvich, Filip Nicola, relief. H. R. 1627; Mr. Lewis, Louise Peters, relief. H. R. 683; Mr. Lane. H. R. 7540; Mr. Lane.

Lewyt Corporation, relief. H. R. 1795; Mr. Coudert.

Liang, Dr. Wei Tcheng, relief. H. R. 6163; Mr. Martin of Massachusetts.

Library:

Back copies of United States letter patent, to acquire. S. 1739. Public, demonstration, provide for. S. 130, H. R. Mr. Madden. Consideration of. H. Res. 481; Mr. Madden.

Library of Congress, policing of buildings, H. R. 8958; Mr. Albert,

Licenses, royalty fees, cancellation of certain. Consideration of. H. Res. 598; Mr. McSweeney.

Lifset, Harvey M., relief. H. R. 607; Mr. Byrne of New York.

Liga, Jan, relief. H. R. 4186; Mr. Gwinn.

Lighthouse:

Delaware.

Mr. Deane.

Employees, retired pay, increase of. H. R. 5305; Mr. Bonner.

Keepers and employees, regulate hours of duty and pay. H. R. 4471; Mr. Bonner. Widows of civilian employees, pension of \$50 a month for. H. R. 7192; Mr. Garmatz.

Lillie, Lois E., relief. H. R. 1023; Mr. Boggs of

Lillington Roller Mills, Inc., relief. H. R. 3666;

Lim, Poon, relief. S. 1405.

Limbs, artificial, import duty exempted. H. R. 3932; Mr. Kilburn.

Limnitz, Gertrud, relief. S. 3841.

Lincoln, Abe, and Elena B., relief. S. 1096.

Lincoln's Gettysburg address, designate as Dedication Day, H. J. Res. 23; Mr. Keating.

Lindman, Erik H., relief. S. 1677. H. R. 3675; Mr. Mitchell.

Lindquist, Harold L., relief. H. R. 1492; Mr. McGrath.

Links, Hilda, et al., relief. H. R. 581, H. R. 5148; Mr. Bartlett.

Linzay, Mr. and Mrs. James, relief. H. R. 1096; Mr. Allen of Louisiana.

Lip, Ng Soo and Ng Yut Chee, relief. H. R. 5017; Mr. Holmes.

Liquor:

Fruit-flavor concentrates, to exempt from tax, H. R. 5831; Mr. Reed of New York. Malt, methods of payment for. H. R. 5114; Mr. Farrington.

Lisitano, Josephine, relief. H. R. 1485; Mr. Kennedy

Little Man, Betty, patent in fee for. S. 2552,

Liu, Dr. Shuhyuen, relief. S. 3291.

S. 2128. Livanos, Irene George, relief. S 995.

Livermore, Lourdine and estate of Dorothy E. Douglas, relief. H. R. 5151; Mr. Doyle.

Livestock, disaster, relief provided. S. J. Res. 38, H. J. Res. 112, 136; Mr. Kerr.

Llanderal, Jesus Juan, relief. S. 3026.

Loans to farmers:

Feed and crops, cancellation. H. R. 5592; Mr. O'Sullivan.

torm areas. H. R. 2101; Mr. Granger. Consideration of. H. Res. 110; Mr. Lyle. In storm areas.

Lobbying:

American Enterprise Association, report on H. Rept. 3233; Mr. Buchanan.

Expenditures by corporations, report on. H. Rept. 3137; Mr. Buchanan.

Expenditures by farm and labor organizations to influence legislation. H. Rept. No. 3238; Mr. Buchanan.

Funds for. H. Res. 379; Mr. Buchanan, Interim report, general. H. Rept. 3138; Mr. Buchanan.

Joint Committee, to create. H. J. Res. 196, H. Con. Res. 62; Mr. Buchanan. Lobby Index, 1946–49. H. Rept. 3197; Mr.

Buchanan.

Lobby Index, 1950. H. Rept. 3234; Mr. Buchanan. Recommendations on Federal Lobbying Act. H.

Rept. 3239; Mr. Buchanan. Select Committee, to create. H. Res. 298; Mr. Buchanan.

Small business organizations. H. Rept. 3232; Mr. Buchanan.

U. S. Savings & Loan League, a report on. H. Rept. 3139; Mr. Buchanan.

Local Public Health Units Act of 1949, to establish. S. 522.

Lodoen, Signa M. and Nels R., convey lands. S. 2397.

Logan International Airport, Boston, Mass., authorize to undertake a project for development and improvement of. H. J. Res. 338; Mr. McCormack.

Logan, John David, relief. S. 2035.

Logan, Patrick J., relief. H. R. 3601; Mr. McCormack.

Loman, Mrs. June Noda, relief. H. R. 7427; Mr. Dovle.

Lomoriellio, Mrs. Giustina Schiano, relief. H. R. 5160; Mr. Roonev.

Londinsky, Ida, relief. H. R. 1276; Mr. Celler.

Loo, James Hung, relief. S. 1446.

Los Alamos, project of the U.S. Atomic Energy Commission, to retrocede to New Mexico jurisdiction over lands. H. R. 54; Mr. Fernandez, S. 152.

Los Angeles, Calif. Release of land granted to. H. R. 524; Mr. Nixon. Rights-of-way to, across public lands. H. R. 5764; Mr. Poulson.

Lott, Jesse A., relief. H. R. 3234; Mr. Hare.

Lotteries, penalties do not apply to fishing contests. H. R. 9074; Mr. Miller of Maryland.

Louie, Fawn S., relief. S. 47.

Louisville Marine Hospital, sale of. H. R. 3197; Mr. McCarthy, Lawrence G., relief. H. R. 1052; Mr. Morton.

Louk, Leah L., patent in fee for. S. 1040.

Loukes, Mrs. Pearl Scott, patent in fee for. S. 1142.

Lovell, Howard, relief. S. 4110.

Lower Souris National Wildlife Refuge, transfer tower in, to International Peace Garden, Inc. S. 1384, H. R. 3751; Mr. Lemke.

Lu, Kuo Chin, relief. S. 2346.

Lubomir, Mikulik, relief. H. R. 6018; Mr. Lichten-

Lucareni, Francesca, relief. H. R. 5155; Mr. Hinshaw.

Lucas Act, amend, World War II contractors, relief for. H. R. 3436; Mr. Walter.

Lucht, Orren J., relief. H. R. 2252; Mr. Marshall.

Lui, Dr. Chung Kwai, relief. S. 315.

Lum, Jun Hin, relief. H. R. 8722; Mr. Walter.

Lundborg, Joseph, jurisdiction upon Court of Claims to hear claim of. H. R. 6312; Mr. Marshall.

Lutfalla, Victor G., relief. S. 3601.

Lyles, Lloyd D., relief: S. 321:

Lymberopoulos, Mrs. Stamatia and Leonidas Stavrou, relief. H. R. 7779; Mr. Roosevelt.

Lynch and son, Calvin D., et al., relief. S. 777.

Lynching, prevent. S. 91.

Lyon, Carmen E., relief. S. 2568.

McCollum, Jack, relief. H. R. 2091; Mr. Rayburn.

McCormack, Capt. Charles G., Medical Corps, U. S. Navy, relief. H. R. 5361; Mr. Vinson.

McCormack Engineering Co., John E. Price, and Okee-chobee Construction Co., relief. S. 557.

McCorvey, H. M., relief. H. R. 1164; Mr. Cox.

McDade, Dr. Frederick Daniel, relief. S. 3238.

McDermott, Lt. John T., to advance on retired list.

McGillic, James and Blossom, relief. S. 3725.

McKay, John Joseph, relief. S. 212.

McMillan, Carolyn, relief. H. R. 1981; Mr. Grant.

MacDonald, Mrs. Ethel Barrington, relief. H. R. 1033; Mr. D'Ewart.

Macfarlane, Jeptha R., relief. H. R. 603; Mr. Byrne of New York.

MacKenzie, Kenneth J., relief. H. R. 1618; Mr. Herter.

Mackenzie, Valmici Eileen, relief. S. 3878.

Maddox, Mrs. Jaye Kurusu. H. R. 8935; Mr. LeFevre.

Madison, H. Dale, relief. H. R. 9087; Mr. Werdel.

Maeda, Celeste Iris, relief. H. R. 3458; Mr. Flood.

Maeda, Nobuko, relief. H. R. 7199; Mr. Javits.

Magnone, Maria Veltri, relief. H. R. 1079; Mr. Somers.

Mahoney, John W., Charles Sorenson, Charles A. Stewart, and Stanley Thiffault, relief. H. R. 1874; Mrs. Rogers of Massachusetts.

Maier, Alex, et al., relief. H. R. 3351; Mr. Corbett.

Maine, Mount Desert, relief. H. R. 1749; Mr. Fellows.

Malcius, Ignos, relief. H. R. 7297; Mr. Sabath.

Malek, Szalom, relief. H. R. 5355; Mr. Dollinger.

Malloy, Mieko Miyazaki, relief. H. R. 7054; Mrs. St. George.

Malone, Anna, relief. H. R. 1101; Mr. Bramblett.

Malone, Mrs. Lorraine, relief. S. 507.

Malpas, William Richard Geoffrey, relief. H. R. 1038; Mr. Havenner.

M

McAllister, Lester B., et al., relief. H. R. 3461; Mr. Hoffman of Illinois.

McAndrews, Karen R., relief. H. R. 6994; Mr. Kennedy.

McCain, Vice Admiral John Sidney, to authorize the President to issue posthumously to the late. H. J. Res. 281: Mr. Whitten.

Manassas National Battlefield Park, Va., authorize Marlia, Augustino, relief. S. 1484. addition of certain lands to. H. R. 3297; Mr. Smith of Virginia.

Manasse, Sally, relief. S. 503.

Manfrini. Maria, relief. H. R. 9286; Mr. Kelly of New York.

Mangle, Mrs. Elizabeth Mary C., relief. H. R. 4411. Mr. Buckley of New York.

Manious, Mrs. Dorothy, relief. H. R. 2929; Mr. O'Sullivan.

Manpower Registration Act of 1950. H. R. 6826; Mr.

Mapelli, Mrs. Silvia, relief. H. R. 1460; Mr. Carroll.

Marden, Harvey, relief. S. 2106.

Marak, Mrs. Iris Huebner, patent in fee for. S. 1064.

Marchisio, Michele Bartolomeo, relief. S. 841.

Marcus, George, Veterans Memorial Hospital, designated. S. 372.

Marden Construction Co., Inc., relief. H. R. 3727; Mr. McCormack.

Marfa, Tex., lands, convey by the United States to city of, certain. H. R. 1158; Mr. Regan.

Marine Band:

Battle of Lexington, to attend. S. 2681. Confederate veterans reunion, to attend. H. R. 3341; Mr. Hays of Arkansas. Grand Army of the Republic, to attend. H. R. 2485; Mr. Jacobs. Reserve Officers Association, to attend. S. 1803. United Confederate Veterans, to attend. H. R. 8139; Mr. Camp.

Marine Corps:

Terminal leave for, under certain conditions. H. R. 540; Mr. Reed of New York.

Marine Post No. 28, American Legion, Martinsville, W. Va., relief. S. 3250.

Maritime Commission:

Authority to sell, charter, and operate ships. H. J. Res. 92; Mr. Bland. S. J. Res. 51.
Consideration of. H. Res. 102; Mr. Colmer. Charter termination under certain conditions. H. J. Res. 235; Mr. Bland. Continue under the Merchant Ship Sales Act of 1946. S. 3571.

Correct error in. S. J. Res. 193. Review of orders of, provide. H. R. 5487; Mr. Hobbs.

War risk and liability insurance, provide. S. 2484.

Maritime School, Fort Schuyler, N. Y., to be used as, by State of New York. H. R. 210; Mr. McGrath.

Mark, Zdenek, relief. S. 3183.

 $\begin{array}{lll} \text{Marketing agreements, almonds, filberts, and citrus} \\ \text{fruits, inclusion of, in.} & S.~1464. \end{array}$

Marlowe, Mrs. Nellie K., relief. H. R. 4309; Mr. Nixon.

Maroulis, Achileus, relief. H. R. 6750; Mr. Hardy.

Marsak, Ivo, relief. S. 2625.

Marshall, Frances L., relief. H. R. 1482; Mr. Ken

Marshall, Gen. George C., appoint as Secretary of Defense. S. 4147. H. R. 9646; Mr. Vinson. Consideration of. H. Res. 853; Mr. Smith of Virginia.

Marshall, Samuel J. D., relief. H. R. 2535; Mr. Wolverton.

Marsiglia, Angelina, relief. H. R. 2256; Mr. Murphy.

Martin, Mrs. Marion M., relief. H. R. 2350; Mr. Leonard W. Hall.

Martin, Mrs. Nobuko Yonashiro, et al, relief. H. R. 8741; Mr. Guill.

Martindale, James A. G., relief. H. R. 4256; Mr. Keating.

Martinez, Agustin Cortes and others, relief. H. R. 3169; Mr. Fernós-Isern.

Martinuk, Victor A., relief. S. 2013.

Marumoto, Masae, relief. S. 2427.

Marx Louis J., claim. H. R. 4528; Mr. Coudert.

Massachusetts, land jurisdiction, retrocede to State of. H. R. 4433; Mr. Philbin.

Massengill, Fred I., relief. H. R. 5523; Mr. Rayburn.

Massey, Waymon H., relief. H. R. 1025; Mr. Bryson. Request return from President. H. Con. Res. 286; Mr. Byrne of New York.

Matheos, Stavros, relief. H. R. 4011; Mr. Eberharter.

Mathews, James I., relief. H. R. 1489; Mr. McGrath.

Matsumura, Yoshika, relief. H. R. 6364; Mrs. Douglas.

Matsuo, Kihei, relief. S. 664.

Matsuoka, Hiroko Fujiwara and Mimiyo, relief. H. R. 7074; Mr. Farrington.

Mayfield, Mrs. Florence, relief. H. R. 1123; Mr. Phillips of California.

Meadors, James D., convey real property to estate of H. R. 7255; Mr. Whitaker.

Meany, William S., relief. S. 782.

Measurements, electrical and photometric, establish standards. S. 441.

Medals:

Barkley, Alben W., Vice President, medal for. H. J. Res. 188; Mr. Cooley.

Berlin Airlift, permission to accept foreign for. S. 2853. H. R. 6820; Mr. Kilday.

Bravery, outstanding, award to. H. R. 157; Mr.

Crime apprehension, medals for Federal employees.

Extend time limits for certain. S. 2855. Foreign decorations unauthorized, to prevent wearing. S. 1171.

Humane action, for. H. R. 2737; Mr. Vinson. Navy crew who lost lives in Baltic, medals for S. J. Res. 166.

Permission to accept foreign. S. 1955.

Medals and proof coins, money from sale and manufacture. S. 1069.

Medical examination (seafarers), convention, give effect to. S. 3245.

Meik, Colvin Bernard, relief. S. 3307.

Meinn, Mrs. Vesta and Mrs. Edna Williams, relief. H. R. 1701; Mr. Miller of California.

Melson, J. T., relief. H. R. 597; Mr. Bland.

Memorial Day, designate May 30 as Prayer of Peace Day. S. J. Res. 138, H. J. Res. 392; Mr. Michener.

Menominee Indian Reservation, Wis., timber operations. H. R. 3396; Mr. Murray of Wisconsin.

Mercado, Maria Luisa, relief. H. R. 9086; Mr. Steed.

Merchant Marine Acts:

Amend act to promote development of American merchant marine. S. 2786.

American Harine. S. 2780.

American-flag shipping on the Great Lakes, development. S. 3109. H. R. 8847; Mr. Potter.

Consideration of. H. Res. 817; Mr. Madden.

Armed Services to use American shipping. S. 3687.

Coal in foreign vessels. H. R. 75; Mr. Kilburn.

Construction reserve funds, extend time for use. H. J. Res. 186; Mr. Bland.

Development and maintenance of, to further pro-

mote. H. R. 5346; Mr. Bland. Merchant Ship Sales Act of 1946, clarify sec. 9.

H. R. 3419; Mr. Hart.

Merchant Ship Sales Act of 1946, as amended correct error. S. J. Res. 193.

Seamen permitted to make allotments to buy United States Bonds. S. 3960. H. R. 9266; Mr. Hart.

Seamen's wages, authorize deductions from for welfare funds. H. R. 8349; Mr. Mitchell.

Merit Co., relief. S. 1027.

Merrimack River, jurisdiction conferred on U. S. District Court of Massachusetts, concerning claims. H. R. 4709; Mr. Lane.

Messina, Angelo, relief. H. R. 8687; Mr. Sasscer.

Metals, rare and precious, experiment station at Reno, Nev., to establish. H. R. 2386; Mr. Baring.

Metts, Harry C., relief. H. R. 1075; Mr. Rivers.

Mexico and United States:

American-Mexican Treaty Act of 1950. H. R. 6304; Mr. Bentsen. S. 3934.

Falcon Dam, joint development of. H. R. 5773; Mr. Bentsen.

Fence between, authorized for construction. S. 1115.

Flags captured in war with United States returned. S. J. Res. 133.

Mexican Fibre & Twine Co., Inc., relief. H. R. 1116; Mr. Kilday.

Meyer, Mrs. Jack B., relief. H. R. 7283; Mr. Herlong.

Meyers, Joseph A., Hazel C., and Helen, relief. S. 3629.

Meyers, Phil (Gil), relief. S. 1779.

Michela, August, relief. H. R. 746; Mr. Rooney.

Michigan:

Iosco County, exchange of lands in. H. R. 5601; Mr. Woodruff.

Mount Hope Cemetery Association of Waterloo, disposition of lands. H. R. 1401; Mr. Michener.

Michiko, Yamaguchi, relief. H. R. 8834; Mr. Woodhouse.

Michiyo, Takada and daughter, relief. H. R. 8184; Mr. White of California.

Mid-Century International Exposition, free entry of articles for. H. J. Res. 489; Mr. Boggs of Louisana.

Migratory Bird Hunting Stamp Act of 1934, increase price of stamp to \$2. S. 1076.

Mikulik, Lubomir and Viliam Krajcirovic, relief. H. R. 6018; Mr. Lichtenwalter.

Miles, Charles W., relief. H. R. 2344; Mr. Cooper.

Miles City, Mont., industrial site in Custer County conveyed to. H. R. 3589; Mr. D'Ewart.

Military Chaplains Association of the United States of America, incorporate. H. R. 5941; Mr. Byrne of New York.

Military Establishment:

Alaska, communication system, to construct. H. R. 4315; Mr. Bartlett. Appropriation. H. R. 4146; Mr. Mahon.

Fiscal management, reorganized. H. R. 5632; Mr. Short.

Installations for Army and Navy authorized. H. R. 4766, H. R. 6303, H. R. 9893; Mr. Vinson. S. 2440.

Consideration of. H. Res. 388; Mr. Sabath. Consideration of. H. Res. 599; Mr. Delaney. National Military Establishment Act of 1949, to establish. H. R. 5368; Mr. Vinson. Reserve components, facilities for. S. 960.

Military justice, uniform code of. H. R. 4080; Mr. | Missouri Basin project, Angostuan unit complete land Brooks. Consideration of. H. R. 201; Mr. Sabath.

Military Public Works Bill. H. R. 4766, H. R. 6303; Mr. Vinson. S. 2440.

Miller, Frank, relief. S. 490.

Miller, Marion, relief. S. 1167.

Miller, Mrs. Sarah J., relief. H. R. 3471; Mr. Celler,

Miller, Walter E., relief. H. R. 1611; Mr. Herter.

Mindszenty and Stepinatz, expressions of Congress regarding. H. Con. Res. 19; Mr. Bloom.

Mineral resources: Public lands, permit mining on. H. R. 388; Mr. Engle of California.
 Superior National Forest, Minn., to be utilized. H. R. 4895; Mr. Marshall.

Mineral rights on farm lands, establish a sound policy concerning. H. R. 4800; Mr. Granger.

Minimum wages increased and child labor laws changed. S. 653.

Mining: Silica sand and other nonmetallic minerals, lease of lands. S. 939.

Strategic and critical materials, stimulate. H. R. 976; Mr. Engle of California.

Mining claims:

Assessment work, extension of time on. S. 3639. Deferment of annual assessment work in certain contingencies. H. R. 3754; Mr. Peterson. Suspension of annual assessment. H. R. 1754; Mr. Granger.

Suspension of annual assessment, clarify provisions. H. R. 6406; Mr. Engle of California.

Miranda, Ismael, relief. H. R. 8118; Mr. Fernós-Isern.

Misanin, Mrs. Yumiko Kawai, relief. H. R. 8684; Mr. Howell.

Misetich, Sylvia M., relief. H. R. 572; Mr. Angell.

Missing Persons Act, moving of dependents of military personnel reported missing. S. 2857.

Mississippi River Parkway, survey authorized. H. R. 1997; Mr. Peterson.

Missouri and Kansas, agreement on a boundary, consent of Congress for. S. J. Res. 147. H. J. Res. 402; Mr. Welch.

development and settlement. H. R. 2538; Mr. Case of South Dakota.

Mitoma, Sachiko, relief. H. R. 8863; Mr. Lane.

Miyamoto, Mitsue, relief. H. R. 6589; Mr. Mansfield.

Miyamoto, Mrs. Walter K., relief. H. R. 1862; Mr. Farrington.

Mizumoto, Yuriko, relief. H. R. 8423; Mr. Kee.

Moak, Gifford E., relief. H. R. 3527; Mr. Kennedy.

Mok, Mrs. May K. Y., et al., relief. H. R. 1010; Mr. Allen of California.

Molarin, John I., relief. S. 594.

Molina, Paul, also known as Song Kwan Lee, relief. S. 486.

Mongrain, Mrs. Rose A., relief. H. R. 1817; Mrs. Rogers of Massachusetts.

Monmouth Consolidated Water Co., easements, certain, authorize to grant to the. H. R. 7708; Mr. Auchincloss.

Monopolies and unlawful restraints, amend act relating H. R. 2734; Mr. Celler.

Montalban-Troy, Joseph Umberto, relief. H. R. 8136; Mr. Mitchell. S. 3401.

Montana:

Conveyance of land in, for benefit of State university. H. R. 1720; Mr. Mansfield. S. 1891.
Great Falls, sale of land. H. R. 8144; Mr. D'Ewart.

Lake County, patent in fee to certain lands. H. R. 1892; Mr. D'Ewart. Lands for public use, purposes, acquired. H. R. 2197; Mr. Mansfield. S. 1890.

Miles City, authorize conveyance to city of certain lands in Custer County. H. R. 7984; Mr. Peterson.

Moore, Mrs. Clarence F., et al., relief. H. R. 4364; Mr. Burleson.

Moore, Frank G., relief. H. R. 2075; Mr. Davis of

Moore, Leon, relief. S. 627.

Moore, Mrs. Minda, relief. S. 1798.

- Morales, Carmen, relief. H. R. 3311; Mr. Fernós- | Motions, discharge committees—Continued Isern
- Moran, Howard H., patent in fee for. H. R. 6697; Mr. Case of South Dakota.

Moravec, Tatania, relief. S. 3431.

Moreno, Ellen Rodriguez, relief. S. 920.

Morgan, Osmore H., relief. S. 472.

- Morgan County, Ohio, Farm Bureau Cooperative Association, to acquire easements, etc., in. H. R 3071; Mr. Secrest.
- Morita, Mrs. Claude and Rodney, relief. H. R. 8956: Mr. Yates.
- Morita, Mitsuko, relief. H. R. 7608; Mr. Johnson.
- Moritz, Melville and Caroline M. Newmark, relief. H. R. 1814; Mr. Multer.

Morningstar, Alex, relief. S. 1423.

Morren, Helen, relief. H. R. 2457; Mr. Colmer.

- Morris, E. G., relief. H. R. 6991; Mr. Byrne of New York.
- Morris, Lucy Teresa, relief. H. R. 7313; Mr. Bolton of Maryland.
- Moschetti, Giuseppe and Edward, relief. S. 2173.

Motions, discharge committees:

- No. 1. Filed Apr. 5, 1949, by Mr. Lemke, to discharge Committee on the District of Columbia of H. R. 857; to prohibit experiment upon living dogs in the District of Columbia. Mr. Lemke.
- No. 2. Filed June 1, 1949. H. Res. 225; Labor Management Relations Act of 1947, making H. R. 259 a special order for repeal of. Mr. Marcantonio.
- No. 3. Filed June 15, 1949, by Mr. Hays of Arkansas; to discharge Committee on the Judiciary from the consideration of H. J. Res. 214; a joint resolution proposing an amendment to the Constitution relating to the qualifications of electors. Mr. Hays of Arkansas.
- No. 4. Filed June 21, 1949, by Mr. Huber to discharge Committee on Veterans' Affairs from consideration of H. R. 1374; Servicemen's Readjustment Act of 1944, amend to extend the period during which readjustment allow-ances may be paid. Mr. Huber.
- No. 5. Filed June 30, 1949, by Mr. Martin of Massachusetts to discharge Committee on Ways and Means from consideration of. H. R. 2100; excise taxes, to terminate the war tax rates on certain miscellaneous. Mr. Martin of Massa-
- 60238-81-House Business Cal-23

- - No. 6. Filed July 6, 1949, by Mr. Multer, to discharge Committee on Ways and Means from consideration of H. R. 2324; excise-tax rates, to terminate certain wartime rates. Mr. Multer.
 - No. 7. Filed July 13, 1949, by Mr. Dollinger; to discharge the Committee on Banking and Currency from the consideration of H. R. 1641; Federal funds shall not be used for loans, grants, or other financial assistance to provide housing with respect to which there is any discrimination against occupancy on account of race, religion, color, ancestry, or national origin. Mr. Dollinger of New York.
 - No. 8. Filed July 14, 1949, by Mr. Walsh, to discharge the Committee on Post Office and Civil Service from the consideration of H R. 4495 to provide additional benefits for certain postmasprovide auditional benefits for certain postmasters, officers, and employees in the postal field service with respect to annual and sick leave, longevity pay, and promotion, and for other purposes. Mr Walsh Entered on Discharge Calendar No. 1 July 21, 1949. Passed House Sept. 27, 1949.
 - No. 9. Filed July 18, 1949, by Mr. Sims, to discharge Committee on Education and Labor from consideration of S. 246, Educational Finance Act of 1949 (Federal aid to education). Mr. Sims.
 - No. 10. Filed July 19, 1949, by Mr. Klein; to discharge Committee on Post Office and Civil Service from the consideration of H. R. 3101; to provide for salary increase for employees of the field service of the Post Office Department. Mr.
 - No. 11. Filed July 19, 1949, by Mr. Klein to discharge the Committee on Post Office and Civil Service from the consideration of H. R. 3100; to provide for salary increases for each officer and employee of the Federal Government and each officer and employee of the District of Columbia municipal government. Mr. Klein.
 - No. 12. Filed July 21, 1949, by Mr. O'Toole, to discharge Committee on Ways and Means from consideration of H. R. 108. Excise tax rates, to terminate certain wartime. Mr. O'Toole.
 - No. 13. Filed July 25, 1949, by Mr. Jacobs, to discharge Committee on Education and Labor from consideration of H. R. 4552. Fair Labor Standards Act of 1938, to raise the minimum wage standards of the. Mr. Jacobs.
 - No. 14. Filed July 25, 1949, by Mr. Sheppard, to discharge the Committee on the Judiciary from consideration of H. J. Res. 3; granting the consent of Congress to joinder of the United States in suit in the United States Supreme Court for adjudication of claims to waters of the Colorado River system. Mr. Sheppard.
 - No. 15. Filed July 26, 1949, by Mr. Blatnik to discharge Committee on Ways and Means from consideration of H. R. 2135; Federal insurance, to provide every adult citizen of the United States with equal basic, permitting retirement with benefits at age 60. Mr. Blatnik.
 - No. 16. Filed Aug. 4, 1949, by Mr. Rankin to discharge Committee on Interstate and Foreign Commerce from consideration of H. R. 2040; Interstate Commerce Act, part I, to prohibit any carrier in transporting property between two points from making a difference in its charges depending on the point of origin or destination. Mr. Rankin.

- Motions, discharge committees—Continued
 - No. 17. Filed Aug. 17, 1949, by Mr. Davies to discharge the Committee on Rules from consideration of H. Res. 316, entitled "A resolution providing for the consideration of H. R. 4766, to authorize certain construction at military and naval installations, and for other purposes." Mr. Davies.
 - No. 18. Filed Aug. 18, 1949, by Mr. Corbett, to discharge the Committee on Rules from consideration of H. Res. 319, entitled "A resolution providing for the consideration of H. R. 4495, a bill to provide additional benefits for certain postmasters, officers and employees in the postal field service with respect to annual and sick leave, longevity pay, and promotions, and for other purposes." Mr. Corbett. Entered on discharge calendar No. 2 Aug. 23, 1949. Passed House Sept. 27, 1949.
 - No. 19. Filed Oct. 13, 1949, by Mr. Kennedy, to discharge the Committee on the District of Columbia from consideration of S. 1527, to provide home rule and reorganization in the District of Columbia. (Home rule.) By Mr. Kennedy.
 - No. 20. Filed Jan. 23, 1950, by Mr. Roosevelt to discharge Committee on Rules from consideration of H. Res. 353; providing for the consideration of the bill (H. R. 4453) to prohibit discrimination in employment because of race, color, religion, or national origin (FEPC). Mr. Lesinski.
 - No. 21. Filed Jan. 25, 1950, by Mr. Powell to discharge Committee on Rules from consideration of H. Res. 308; providing for the consideration of the bill (H. R. 4453) to prohibit discrimination in employment because of race, color, religion, or national origin (FEPC). Mr. Lesinski.
 - No. 22. Filed Feb. 13, 1950, by Mr. Lemke, to discharge Committee on Rules from consideration of H. Res. 429, a resolution providing for the consideration of S. 938, a bill amending sec. 75 of the act entitled "An act to establish a uniform system of bankruptcy throughout the United States," approved July 1, 1898, as amended. Mr. Lemke.
 - No. 23. Filed Feb. 15, 1950, by Mr. Clemente to discharge the Committee on the Judiciary from consideration of H. R. 4937, a bill to remove the limitation on the commencement of prosecutions for offenses arising from espionage and for other purposes. Mr. Clemente.
 - No. 24. Filed Feb. 27, 1950, by Mr. Rankin to discharge Committee on Rules from consideration of H. Res. 348; providing for the consideration of H. R. 5965, a bill to provide for the construction of certain Veterans' Administration hospitals, and for other purposes. Mr. Rankin. Pursuant to 21-day rule. Passed House Apr. 24, 1950.
 - No. 25. Filed Feb. 27, 1950, by Mr. Baring, to discharge Committee on Rules from consideration of H. Res. 419; providing for the consideration of S. 2105; an act to stimulate exploitation for and conservation of strategic and critical ores, metals, and minerals, and for other purposes. Mr. Baring.
 - No. 26. Filed Mar. 3, 1950, by Mrs. St. George, to discharge Committee on the Judiciary from consideration of H. J. Res. 68; proposing an amendment to the Constitution of the United States relative to equal rights for men and women. Mrs. St. George.

- Motions, discharge committees—Continued
 - No. 27. Filed Mar. 20, 1950, by Mr. Heller to discharge Committee on Post Office and Civil Service from consideration of H. R. 6547, a bill to amend the Veterans' Preference Act of 1944 to provide additional preference for amputees and seriously disabled veterans. Mr. Heller.
 - No. 28. Filed Apr. 5, 1950, by Mr. Jacobs, to discharge Committee on Judiciary from consideration of H. R. 4565, a bill to provide for the enforcement of support orders in certain State and Federal courts, and to make it a crime to move or travel in interstate and foreign commerce to avoid compliance with such orders. Mr. Jacobs.
 - No. 29. Filed June 7, 1950, by Mr. Marcantonio to discharge Committee on Rules from consideration of H. Res. 607; providing for consideration of H. R. 2146; Railroad Retirement Act of 1937 so as to provide full annuities at compensation of half salary on the five highest years of earnings. Mr. Marcantonio.
 - No. 30. Filed June 28, 1950, by Mr. Murphy to discharge Committee on Interstate and Foreign Commerce from consideration of H. J. Res. 416; a joint resolution to provide for research into the health hazards of air pollution, and for other purposes. Mr. Murphy.
 - No. 31. Filed July 10, 1950 by Mr. Walsh to discharge Committee on Rules from consideration of H. Res. 667; providing for the consideration of H. R. 8195, a bill to rescind the order of the Postmaster General curtailing certain postal services. Mr. Walsh. Entered on Discharge Calendar No. 3 July 24, 1950. Passed House Aug. 14, 1950.
 - No. 32. Filed July 27, 1950, by Mr. Burdick to discharge Committee on Rules from consideration of H. J. Res. 383, a joint resolution to investigate any abuses of the payroll privileges of Members of Congress. Mr. Burdick.
 - No. 33. Filed by Mr. Saylor to discharge Committee on Un-American Activities from consideration of H. R. 7595; a bill to protect the United States against certain un-American and subversive activities, and for other purposes. Mr. Nivon
 - No. 34. Filed Aug. 14, 1950, by Mr. Secrest to discharge Committee on Ways and Means from consideration of H. Con. Res. 203, a concurrent resolution expressing the sense of the Congress that the President should rescind foreign-trade agreements with Communist-controlled countries. Mr. Ramsav.

Motor carriers:

Classify status of. H. R. 5967; Mr. Crosser. Interstate Commerce Commission jurisdiction. H. R. 8417; Mr. Thompson.

Mow, Ronald and Angeline, relief. H. R. 8452; Mr. McDonough.

Mueller, Mrs. Marie Y., relief. S. 866.

Mulders, Maria Geertriude, relief. H. R. 2766; Mr. Scudder.

Mullin, Leilah begum Alaoui, relief. H. R. 1585; Mr. Simpson of New York.

Mundy, Agnes R., relief. H. R. 1055; Mr. Lanham.

Munns, Mrs. Rei Yamada and Edward Lee, relief. H. R. 7194; Mr. Bolling.

Murakami, George S., relief. H. R. 6880; Mrs. Douglas.

Murai, Toshiko, relief. H. R. 8361; Mr. Green.

Murato, Chuko, relief. S. 2922

Murayama, Tokuko, relief. H. R. 8824; Mr. Dondero.

Murolo, Marco and wife, relief. S. 2231.

Murphy, Mrs. Elizabeth B., relief. H. R. 659; Mr. Keogh.

Murphy, Frank, Associate Justice, death. H. Res. 287; Mr. Dingell. S. Res. 138.

Murphy, Louis P., relief. H. R. 3506; Mr. Regan.

Murphy and Wischmeyer, relief. S. 1296.

Musical instruments, free from import duty under certain conditions. H. R. 3934; Mr. Monroney.

Mussbach, Hanna, relief. H. R. 1130; Mr. Poulson

Mutual Defense Assistance Act of 1949. S. 3809. Consideration of H. Res. 696; Mr. Delaney.

Mynatt, E. Elmer, relief. H. R. 6885; Mr. Jennings.

Ń

Nadasdi, Louis, relief. H. R. 1855; Mrs. Bolton of Ohio.

Nagano, Humi, and child. H. R. 9143; Mr. Curtis.

Nagatoshi, Mrs. Eiko Yamada, relief. H. R. 7078; Mr. Farrington.

Nagle, Dr. J. Carlyle, relief. H. R. 3996; Mr. O'Neill.

Nakajima, Yaeko, relief. H. R. 8826; Mr. Hale.

Nakamura, Eiko, relief. S. 555.

Nakane, Hisako, relief. H. R. 6942; Mr. Mahon.

Nakashima, Mrs. Shikaju, relief. H. R. 6463; Mr. Miller of California.

Nancett, Arthur, and Ramon G. Hunter, relief. H. R. 3017; Mr. White of California.

Nancy Takes Enemy Under Baggage, patent in fee. H. R. 7773; Mr. Case of South Dakota.

Narcotics:

Drugs, amend act to redefine the term "Contraband article." S. 3380.

Purchase, authorize Bureau of, to be reimbursed for. S. 2598; H. R. 6213; Mr. Doughton.

Transportation to other States, regulate. H. R.

7891; Mr. Doughton.

National Advisory Committee for Aeronautics:
Positions created. H. R. 20; Mr. Lyle.
Research, promote. H. R. 5074; Mr. Vinson.
Consideration of. H. Res. 572; Mr. Cox.
Schools for research and study, permitted to attend. S. 1393. H. R. 3946; Mr. Vinson.

National Bank Act, national banks permitted to deal in and underwrite securities. H. R. 4332; Mr. Spence. S. 1664.

Consideration of. H. Res. 256; Mr. Sabath. Correct. H. Con. Res. 96; Mr. Spence.

National banks:

Consolidation of, into State banks. H. R. 1161; Mr. Spence.

Consideration of. H. Res. 305; Mr. Sabath. Security, to permit to give in the form required by State law for deposit of funds. H. R. 8597; Mr. Spence.

Revised Statutes, sec. 5192, amend respect to reserves. H. R. 7340; Mr. Bartlett.

National Bureau of Standards:

Guided missile research laboratory, established at. S. 2316.

Provide basic authority for. S. 2046. S. 2201. Radio laboratory authorized. S. 443.

National Cemetery:

Commission, establish, H. R. 7059; Mr. Byrne of New York.

Expansion and disposition, to provide for. H. R. 6807; Mr. Cole of New York. S. 2863.

National Children's Dental Health Day designated. H. J. Res. 184; Mr. Feighan.

National Commission on Intergovernmental Relations, to establish. S. 1946, S. 3147.

National defense:

Air Force, to establish air warning and control installations. H. R. 2546; Mr. Durham.

Defense, Department of, create S. 1843. Foreign Agents Registration Act of 1938, failure to register a continuing offense. H. R. 4386; Mr. Celler.

Foreign Economic Assistance Act on 1950. H. R. 7797; Mr. Kee.

Guided missiles, proving ground established. H. R. 1741; Mr. Brooks.

Housing, reactivated military installations, authorizing the provisions of. S. 4145.

Internal security, to provide. H. R. 4703; Mr. Bryson. S. 595, S. 4037. Military forces, organized in the several States

authorization for. S. 4088. Mutual Defense Assistance Act of 1949. S. 3809 Consideration of. H. Res. 696; Mr. Delaney.

Registration and classification of males for military purposes. H. R. 6826; Mr. Vinson. Secretary of, information from. H. Res. 80; Mr

Edwin Arthur Hall.

Wind-tunnels and air engineering development center established. S. 1267. Consideration of. H. Res. 392; Mr. Madden.

National Employ the Physically Handicapped Week appropriation for. H. J. Res. 228; Mr. Kelley. Consideration of. H. Res. 250; Mr. Delaney.

National forests, disposition of money received from H. R. 2419; Mr. Tackett.

National Forest Resources Commission, Chief of Engineers made a member. S. 1640.

National Gallery of Art, alien works of art, exclude from Gaons estate. H. J. Res. 497; Mr. Doughton.

National Grange, marker for, in District of Columbia. H. J. Res. 519; Mr. Cavalcante.

National Guard, additional officers for active duty in National Guard Bureau. S. 2441.

National Guard Armory, land in Maryland for. S. 803.

National Housing Act:
Amend title IV. H. R. 6743; Mr. Spence.
Amend title VIII. H. R. 7846; Mr. Spence.
Amendments of 1949. S. 2246. H. R. 5987;
H. R. 6070; Mr. Spence.

Extract data and increase amounts. S.J. Res. 134.

Extend date and increase amounts. S.J.Res. 134 Consideration of. H. Res. 390; Mr. Lyle. Extend insurance authority until Oct. 31, 1949. H. J. Res. 349; Mr. Spence.

Middle-income families, provide housing for H. R. 7402; Mr. Spence.

Mortgage insurance operations extended. S. J. Res. 109.

National Lawyers Guild, report on. H. Rept. 3123; Mr. Wood.

National Minerals Act of 1950. S. 3972.

National Minerals Exploration Act of 1949. S. 240. S. 2105. H. R. 976; H. R. 5725; Mr. Engle of California. Consideration of. H. Res. 419; Mr. Peterson.

National Military Establishment: Appropriations for. H. R. 4146; Mr. Mahon, Fiscal management reorganized. H. R. 5632; Mr. Short.

National Military Establishment Act of 1949, to establish. H. R. 5368; Mr. Vinson.

National Monetary Commission, to establish. S. 1559.

National Portrait Gallery, provide for. S. J. Res. 202.

National Safety Council, incorporate. H. R. 1185; Mr. Davis of Tennessee.

National School Health Services Act of 1949. S. 1411.

National Science Foundation Act of 1949. S. 247; H. R. 4846; Mr. Priest.

National Security Act of 1947:

Central Intelligence Agency, administration of. H. R. 2663; Mr. Sasscer. Consideration of. H. Res. 130; Mr. Lyle.

Under Secretary of Defense, provide. H. R. 2216; Mr. Short.

Consideration of. H. Res. 131; Mr. Delaney. Vice President, amend so that he may be a member of National Security Council. H. R. 1945; Mr. Wadsworth.

National Service Life Insurance:

Amend. H. R. 8235; Mr. Noland. S. 461.

Clarify sec. 602 (4). Disabilities, increased to \$100 a month. H. R. 6560; Mr. Rankin.

Dividends, applied to insurance. H. R. 8236; Mr. Noland.

Inquiring into cost and operation of. H. Rept. 2761; Mr. Dawson. Parent definition. H. R. 1941; Mr. Teague.

National Training School for Girls, children committed to Board of Public Welfare instead. S. 927.

National Water Resources Basic Data Act of 1950. | New Mexico: H. R. 6257; Mr. Murdock.

Nationality Act of 1940, typographical error corrected. H. R. 1837; Mr. Keating.

Natural Gas Act, Federal Power Commission, regulatory powers shall not apply under certain conditions. H. R. 1758; Mr. Harris

Consideration of. H. Res. 310; Mr. Lyle. Agree to Senate amendment. H. Res. 531; Mr. Lyle.

Naval Reserve:

Office or trust under a foreign state, permitted for. H. R. 6077; Mr. Vinson.

Pay and allowances in the grade of rear admiral. S. 673. Retroactive to certain retired officers. S. 278.

Navigation and vessel inspection laws, waiver of H. R. 9681; Mr. Hart.

Navigation on navigable waters of the United States, establishment and maintenance. H. R. 9322; Mr.

Navy:
Claims, prevent for back pay and allowances.

Condemned materials, sale of, eliminating requirement of detailed annual report on. S. 1990. Decorations for crew killed in the Baltic. S. J.

Res. 166. Disbursing officers of, reli ef. S. 3709.

Doctors and dentists, limitation on numbers removed. S. 1759.

Gifts and decorations from foreign governments authorized for certain personnel. S. 632.

Household effects, payment for transportation of certain. S. 2860.

Installations authorized for, authorized. H. R. 4766, 6303; Mr. Vinson. S. 2440.
Consideration of. H. Res. 388; Mr. Vinson. Lineal positions in, adjusted. H. R. 5238; Mr. Vinson. S. 2192.

Lump-sum payments eliminated to certain officers. H. R. 5921; Mr. Vinson. Medical Dental Corps, captains retained. H. R.

4516; Mr. Hardy.

Navy and Marine officers, terminal leave under certain conditions. H. R. 540; Mr. Reed of New York.

Obsolete laws repealed. S. 1794. H. R. 4573 Mr. Vinson.

Pilots, percentage in time of peace. S. 1270.

Reserve officers, retroactive payments, prevent checking. S. 278.
Retirement boards transferred to Secretary of the

Navy. S. 1639.
Supply Corps, age limit removed for commissioned grade. S. 630.

Vessels, authorize construction of, modern. H. R.

7764; Mr. Vinson. Consideration of. H. Res. 600; Mr. Madden

Navy yards, employment restrictions deleted. S. 77.

Neahem, Raief, et al., relief. H. R. 8450; Mr. Hedrick

Needles, Calif., relief. H. R. 559; Mr. Sheppard.

Nemenyi, Oscar, et al., relief. S. 2309.

New Amsterdam Casualty Co., relief. H. R. 5018; Mr. Jennings.

New Jersey, highway department, transfer of funds. H. R. 6971; Mr. Auchincloss.

Block 95 of town site of Hot Springs to be used by. H. R. 5620; Mr. Fernandez. S. 2275. Land transferred to, for a hospital site. H. R. 5670; Mr. Fernandez. S. 2286.

New York Avenue Presbyterian Church, lands, to convey certain to. H. R. 7641; Mr. Cooper.

New York Quinine & Chemical Works, Inc., et al. relief. H. R. 4653; Mr. Byrne of New York.

Newfoundland:

Hospital for, to be given by United States. H. J. Res. 230; Mr. Johnson. Tax on transportation via. H. J. Res. 203: Mr. Doughton.

Newman, Alexander, relief. H. R. 7202; Mr. Keating.

Newmark, Caroline M. and Melville Moritz, relief. H. R. 1814; Mr. Multer.

New Mexico State Fair, authorize transfer of lands and improvements thereon to. H. R. 6247; Mr. Miles.

Ng, Soo Lip, et al., relief. H. R. 5017; Mr. Holmes.

Niagara Falls Bridge Commission, bonds, affirm power to issue. H. J. Res. 208; Mr. William L. Pfeiffer.

Niarchos, Stavros S., relief. S. 2921.

Nichols, Col. Kenneth D., appointment in Regular Army. S. 1560.

Nickle, Mrs. M. R. and Mrs. L. M. Cox, relief. H. R. 6449; Mr. Mills.

Nielsen, Johny, relief. H. R. 6283; Mr. Anderson of California.

Nishida, Choko, relief. H. R. 6832; Mr. Walter.

Nishimura, Emiko, relief. H. R. 8533; Mrs. Douglas.

Nishitsuru, Mieko, relief. H. R. 7256; Mr. Yates.

Niswanger, Fred B., relief. H. R. 3804; Mr. Engle of California.

Noe, Mrs. Marie Margarite, relief. H. R. 7485; Mr. Morton.

Noland, Wade H., relief. H. R. 2854; Mr. Redden. Correct. H. Con. Res. 250; Mr. Denton.

'Norbeck Wildlife Preserve' established, was Harney National Forest. H. R. 3926; Mr. Case of South Dakota.

Norfolk County Trust Co., Stoughton, Mass., conveyance of land to. H. R. 5356; Mr. Martin of Massachusetts.

Normanson, Mrs. Solveig, relief. H. R. 2232; Mr. Dolliver.

Norris, William D., relief. S. 40.

North Dakota, Bald Hill Dam, to designate the reser- | Okeechobee Construction Co. S. 557 voir above the. S. J. Res. 163.

Northwest Atlantic fisheries, convention, give effect to S. 2801.

Northwest Missouri Fair Association, relief. S. 1054.

North Wind, documentation of. H. R. 3605; Mr. Rogers of Florida.

Nozawa, Yoshie, relief. H. R. 8451; Mr. Jensen.

Nunes, John C., relief. H. R. 2605; Mr. Martin of Massachusetts.

Nurses:

Army and Navy, for additional. H. R. 5876; Mr. Durham. Army, pay and allowances missed, to be paid. S. 849.

0

Oaths, for armed services, to be administered by officers of. H. R. 6171; Mr. Sasscer.

Oberschall, Victor Francis, relief. S. 3444.

Obscene matter, to prevent transportation by private conveyance. S. 2812.

Obscene phonograph records, barred from interstate commerce. S. 2811.

O'Connell, Groover, relief. H. R. 717; Mr. Nixon.

O'Connell, Mrs. Jack J., relief. H. R. 4889; Mr. Thompson.

O'Donnell, Peter and Margaret, et al., relief. H. R. 7016; Mr. Case of New Jersey.

Oettl, John F., relief. H. R. 2805; Mr. Hébert.

Officer Personnel Act of 1947, amend. S. 2335.

Ogden River Water Users Association, approve contract with. H. R. 8962; Mr. Granger. S. 3832.

Ohio, exchange of lands in. H. R. 5913; Mr. Brehm

Ohta, Midori (Mary Stephen), relief. H. R. 8119 Mr. Lovre.

Oil imports, report on. H. Report. 2344; Mr. Keogh

Oil Land Leasing Act of 1920, amend, to provide that payments to States shall be made biannually. H. R 6292; Mr. Barrett of Wyoming.

Oishi, Miyoko, relief. H. R. 7778; Mr. Rains.

Okafuji, Mrs. Gin Shibasaki, relief. H. R. 7079; Mr. Farrington.

Okamoto, Hisako, relief. S. 3289.

Oklahoma Paving Co., reimburse. S. 2099.

Oklahoma, public lands. Color-of-the-title claims, extents time for. H. R. 6640; Mr. Wilson of Oklahoma.

Okubo, Yukie Nishimura, relief. H. R. 7314; Mrs. Bosone.

Okutomi, Miss Toshie, relief. H. R. 2252; Mr. Marshall. S. 980.

Old Stone House, District of Columbia, preservation of. H. R. 7722; Mrs. Woodhouse,

Oleomargarine, to remove taxes on. H. R. 2023; Mr. Granger. Consideration of. H. Res. 168; Mr. Colmer. Send to conference. H. Res. 457; Mr. Lyle.

Oles, Floyd and Helen Louise, relief. S. 113

Olson, Mrs. Grace A., relief. H. R. 6409; Mr. Case of South Dakota.

Olympic games, to be held in Detroit, Mich. S. J. Res. 56. H. J. Res. 178; Mr. Dingell.

Olympic Hotel, relief. H. R. 1472; Mr. Jackson of Washington.

O'Mara, John J., relief. H. R. 1631; Mr. McCormack.

Omnibus bill, first. H. R. 7468; Mr. Byrne of New York.

Onacewicz, Col. Wlodzimierz, relief. H. R. 2349; Mr. Gorski.

Onasses, Athena Mary, relief. H. R. 8585; Mr. Walter.

O'Neil, John J., relief. H. R. 729; Mr. Philbin.

Ono, Toshiko, relief. H. R. 7173; Mr. Jones of Alabama.

Ore-carrying vessels, construct. H. R. 7954; Mr. Jonas.

Oregon, Linn County, convey land for school. H. R 6230; Mr. Ellsworth.

Ornstein, Dr. Jacob, relief. H. R. 1799; Mr. Dolliver.

Orton, William T., relief. H. R. 5682; Mr. Combs.

Osborne, Mrs. David, relief. H. R. 6505; Mr. Taber.

Osborne, Myrtle Ruth, et al., relief. H. R. 3812; Mr. Morton.

Osman, Ertogroul, relief. S. 4003.

O'Toole, Walter J., relief. H. R. 3462; Mr. Hoffman of Illinois.

Ottaviani, Rosa, relief. S. 2092.

Otto Maria Margarete, relief. S. 1413.

Overseas Navigation Corp., relief. H. R. 8686; Mr. | Panama Canal: McCormack. Refer to Court of Claims. S. Res. 338.

Overtime on overtime. H. R. 858; Mr. Lesinski. Consideration of. H. Res. 111; Mr. Sabath. Agree to Senate amendments. H. Res. 264; Mr. Sabath.

Ovren, Mildred, James A. Stapleton, Ruth Burk, relief.

Owen, R. C., relief. H. R. 1036; Mr. Gore.

P

P. S. Cook Co., relief. S. 563.

Paak-Sui, Ho, relief. S. 2349.

Pacho, Edmea, admission. H. R. 1028; Mr. Crook.

Pacific Islands, United States, laws extended to certain H. R. 5166; Mr. Crawford.

Padilla, Alejo, relief. H. R. 3315; Mr. Fernós-Isern.

Pagan, Juana, relief. H. R. 3319; Mr. Fernós-Isern.

Paglinaman, Benjamin. H. R. 8795; Mr. Gossett.

Pakula, Zygmunt, relief. H. R. 2466; Mr. Kennedy.

Palazotta, Michael, relief. H. R. 3603; Mr. Macy.

Palestine:

Information from Secretary of State, to obtain H. Res. 50; Mr. Javits. United Nations contributions from United States for refugees. S. J. Res. 36, S. J. Res. 153. Consideration of. H. Res. 139; Mr. Sabbath.

Palisades Dam and Reservoir project, authorize. H. R. 5506; Mr. Sanborn. S. 2195. Consideration of. H. Res. 844; Mr. Sabath.

Palm Beach County, Fla., convey certain land to. H. R. 2517; Mr. Rogers of Florida.

Paloheimo, George Brander and Eve, relief. S. 3241.

Pan American Day: Designate as, Apr. 14. H. Res. 151; Mr. Mans-Designate as, Apr. 6. H. Res. 496; Mr. Mansfield. Extend greeting. H. Res. 187; Mr. Battle. Greetings for Pan American solidarity. H. Res. 542; Mr. Mansfield.

Pan American Union, relief. H. R. 5902; Mr. Kee.

Canal Zone Code, repeals secs. 91 to 107 and extend benefits of Civil Service Retirement Act of May 29, 1940. S. 1359.

Classification Act to apply to postal employees of. H. R. 7888; Mr. Murray of Tennessee. S. 3413.

Code, restate as substantive law. S. 1136. Employees, policemen, firemen, and school teachers, accorded same treatment as in District of Columbia. S. 2226.

Maintenance and operation of, provide. H. R. 8677; Mr. Hart. Consideration of. H. Res. 820; Mr. Mc-Sweeney.

Tolls:

Interim report on. H. Rept. 1304; Mr. Thompson. Extend to Jan. 31, 1950. H. Res. 337; Mr. Thompson.

Extend time for filing report. H. Res. 427; Mr. Thompson.

Extend to Sept. 1, 1949, for H. Res. 245; Mr. Thompson. 1949, for filing report.

Funds for investigation. H. Res. 122; Mr. Bland.

Interim report, second, on. H. Rept. 1728; Mr. Thompson.

To prescribe and to make an investigation. H. Res. 44; Mr. Lyle.

Panama Railroad Company, tort claims against. S. 1168.

Pantelas, George, relief. S. 2965.

Papachristopoulos, Theodore, relief. H. R. 2360; Mr. Walter.

Papadopoulos, Marina George, relief. S. 2265.

Papanicolau, Dr. Alexander V., and wife, relief. S. 3688.

Papathansiu, Panajotis John, relief. S. 2279.

Pape, Mrs. Pearl Shizuko Okada, relief. S. 111.

Parish Brothers, relief. H. R. 4041; Mr. Johnson.

Parisi, Giovanna, et al, relief. H. R. 2591; Mr. Case of New Jersey.

Park, Yone J., relief. S. 2442.

Parker, John E., relief. H. R. 596; Mr. Bland.

Parker Dam project, school facilities for. H. R. 4330; Mr. Sheppard.

Parker Dam project and Davis Dam project, consolidated. H. R. 2984; Mr. Murdock.

Parks, Walter E., relief. H. R. 3010; Mr. Case of South Dakota.

Pasch Brothers, relief. S. 1208.

Passayanni-Capodistria, Jeannette, relief. H. R. 4601; Mr. Herter.

Patent Office:

Board of Appeals, increase fee. S. 2433. Examiners, increase. S. 2328.

Patents:

Licenses, royalty fees, cancellation of certain. 2128.

Veterans, for extension of. H. R. 4692; Mr. O'Hara of Minnesota.

Pathology, Institute of, established in Army. H. R. 6539; Mrs. Bolton of Ohio.

Patkay, Stephen A. and wife, relief. S. 2179.

Patrick Henry Week, establish. S. J. Res. 12.

Patriots Day, 175th anniversary, to provide for the observance and celebration of. H. Con. Res. 190 Mrs. Rogers of Massachusetts.

Patterson, Sam, relief. H. R. 737; Mr. Poage.

Patton, Alvin G., relief. H. R. 1297; Mr. King.

Patuxent Development Co., Inc., claim. H. R. 6363 Mr. Deane.

Patzke, Frank J., et al., relief. H. R. 1299; Mr. Lemke.

Paulios, Persephone, relief. S. 1145.

Pavlish, Libuse C., relief. S. 2506.

Payne, Daniel Lindsey, relief. H. R. 3328, Mr. Sikes.

Peanuts:

Acreage allotments and marketing quotas, H. R. 9109; Mr. Pace. Allotments for, including cotton. H. J. Res. 398;

Mr. Cooley. Consideration of. H. Res. 451; Mr. Lyle.

Delivery of excess by Secretary of Agriculture, H. R. 4081; Mr. Pace. Marketing quotas. S. 3135.

Pearl Assurance Co., Ltd., et al. H. R. 1011, relief. Mr. Allen of California.

Pearson, Lavantia, patent in fee for. S. 1036.

Pearson Remedy Co., relief. H. R. 4366; Mr. Durham

Pearson, Virginia, patent in fee for. S. 1037.

Pease, Anson Harold, patent in fee for. S. 2510.

Pease, Mrs. Eloise Whitebear, relief. S. 3403.

Pecos River project, grant consent of United States for an interstate compact. H. R. 3334; Mr. Regan.

Peel, Kenneth N., relief. H. R. 2095; Mr. Wolverton. Phelps, B. M., relief. H. R. 5609; Mr. D'Ewart.

Peerless Oil Co., Brooklyn, N. Y., relief. H. R. 656; Mr. Keogh.

Pensard, Mrs. Georgette, relief. S. 2443.

Pensions for veterans. H. R. 2681; Mr. Rankin. Veterans and their widows and children in certain cases. H. R. 4617; Mr. Rankin.

Percy Jones General Hospital, Gull Lake Annex, conveyance to W. K. Kellogg Foundation. H. R. 8604; Mr. Shafer.

Pereira, Jose Augusto, relief. S. 1551.

Pereira, Josephine, relief. H. R. 1857; Mr. Farrington.

Perez, Francisco Gonzalez, relief. S. 2077.

Perez, Mrs. Keyoko Tanaka, relief. H. R. 7410; Mr. Edwin Arthur Hall.

Perishable Agricultural Commodities Act, license raised to \$15. H. R. 5511; Mr. Cooley. S. 2034.

Personal finance companies, taxation of. H. R. 6073; Mr. Lynch.

Peters, Florence Bryant and E. B., relief. H. R. 1173; Mr. Preston.

Peters, George, relief. S. 716.

Petersburg National Military Park, Va. H. R. 4208; Mr. Abbitt.

Peterson, Albert J., relief. H. R. 2803; Mr. Farrington.

Peterson, Mrs. Yoshiko Ogiso, relief. H. R. 8751: Mr. Bates of Massachusetts.

Petroleum:

Fuel for steam vessels, relating to. S. 3796. H. R. 8813; Mr. Hart. Premium payments eliminated on Government royalty. S. 1647.

Petropoulos, Dr. George Peter, relief. S. 3306.

Petty, Mrs. Osa J., relief. S. 3012.

Pfeiffer, Thomas, relief. S. 2714.

Pfister, Stefanie and Hildegarde Weber, relief. S. 3007.

Phelps, Frank, patent in fee for. H. R. 5860; Mr. D'Ewart.

Philippines:

appines:
Alien Property Administration, permit competition. H. R. 8546; Mr. Kee.
Damage to schools in, to compensate for. S. 1033.
Rehabilitation Act, extend 1 year. H. R. 5535,
Mr. Kee. S. 2374.
Scouts appointed to U. S. Army. S. 1181.
U. S. High Commissioner, relief for. S. 1152;
H. R. 2759; Mr. Celler.
Veterage buriel benefits for H. R. 8576; Mr.

Veterans, burial benefits for. H. R. 8576; Mr. Teague.

Veterans' Administration, office to be established in. H. R. 6632; Mr. Rankin.

Phillips, Jack, relief. H. R. 1672; Mr. McMillan of South Carolina.

Phillips, Saul, relief. S. 1048.

Phonograph records, obscene, prohibited from inter-state commerce. S. 2811.

Picketing of United States courts, to prohibit. S. 1681. H. R. 5647; Mr. Boggs of Louisiana.

Pickett, Thomas A., relief. S. 392.

Pilots, Navy and Air Force, percentage in time of peace. S. 1270.

Piowaty, Carl and W. J. Piowaty, relief. S. 478.

Pippin, Norman Otis, relief. H. R. 4164; Mr. Phillips of California.

Pirro, Gregory and Nellie, relief. S. 1357.

Pisano, Angela Maria, relief. S. 2803.

Pittsburgh, Du Bois Co., relief. H. R. 1095; Mr. Van Zandt.

Pizzuto, Ermalindu Mary, relief. S. 2617.

Plettenberg, Carmencita Von, relief. H. R. 8422; Mr. Byrne of New York.

Plevin, Morris (Melvin Belkin), relief. S. 2517.

Plunkett, Mrs. Ethel N., relief. H. R. 702; Mr. McMillan of South Carolina.

Podesta, Luiga, relief. S. 1406.

Poidimani, Baigio, relief. S. 2844.

Point-four program. S. 2197, H. R. 5594, H. R. 8083; Consideration. H. Res. 650; Mr. Sabath.

Poll tax, payment of, making the requirement for payment unlawful. H. R. 3199; Mrs. Norton.

Consideration of. H. Res. 276; Mrs. Norton.

Polson, Mont., drainage system, appropriation for H. R. 2869; Mr. Mansfield.

Pomona station Agriculture Remount Service, transfer station. S. 969. H. R. 3003; Mr. White of Cali-

Pond, Ben Luke, et al., relief. H. R. 1878; Mr. Sullivan.

Phelps, Charles W., relief. H. R. 5611; Mr. D'Ewart. | Pontrelli, Nicoletta and Guilia, relief. H. R. 677; Mr. Klein.

Poorvu, Samuel W., relief. H. R. 697; Mr. Mc-

Port of Seattle and the United States, cancellation of an agreement. S. J. Res. 32; H. J. Res. 91; Mr. Mitchell.

Portaria, Dr. John R., relief. S. 2511.

Porter Academy, removing restriction on land. H. R. 4466; Mr. Rivers. S. 1742.

Portuguese Government, claims, authorize to effect settlement of. H. R. 9484; Mr. Kee.

Post Office employees, relief from overpayments. H. R. 2049; Mr. Celler. S. 593.

Post Office Department:

Relief of certain employees. H. R. 639; Mr. Hays of Arkansas.

Research and development program for. H. R. 91; Mr. Miller of California.

Postal Service:

Air mail field clerks, amend with respect to. S. 541.

Air mail, subsidy separation. H. R. 9184; Mr. Heselton.

Braille writers, to be sent through mails at 1 cent a pound. H. R. 3637; Mr. Phillips of Tennessee. S. 1695.

Contracts for the transmission of mail by pneu-

matic tubes. S. 4102. Custodial employees and employees of the mailequipment shops, credit toward promotions. H. R. 6603; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Custodial service, automatic promotions for. H. R. 1516; Mr. Battle.

Custodial service employees transferred under reorganization plan 18. S. 3812. H. R. 8711, Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Demurrage charges, amend act relating to, on collect-on-delivery parcels. S. 3117.

Employees:

Transferred to General Services Administra-tion. H. R. 8711; Mr. Murray of Tennes-see. S. 3812.

Compensatory time permitted to be accumulated until it reaches 8 hours. S. 3654.

Free postage for certain members of the Armed Services. S. 3876.

Los Angeles, improvement of facilities in. H. R. 1154; Mr. McDonough.

Mail-equipment shops employees, credit toward promotions. H. R. 6603; Mr. Murray of Ten-

Mail and letter boxes, destruction of, amending code relating to penalty for. S. 1043.

Military posts, per diem for employees stationed at. H. R. 5103; Mr. Howell.

Military service, certain employees to receive credit for. S. 689. H. R. 87; Mr. Miller of

Consideration of. H. Res. 448; Mr. Delaney. Night differential, daylight or standard time to be used for computation. H. R. 3383; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Obscene matter:

Excluded from mails. H. R. 8767; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Amend title 18 of United States Code relating

to. S. 3800.

Panama Canal Classification Act to apply to.
H. R. 7888; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Parking of vehicles, to prohibit upon any property owned by. H. R. 2660; Mr. Murray of Tennessee

Post Office Department, Financial Control Act of 1950. H. R. 8923; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Postage due on return of second-, third-, and fourth-class matter. S. 3118.

Postal Service—Continued

Postal notes, payment of certain. H. R. 6475; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Postal rates, readjusted. S. 1103.

Postal Transportation Service, surplus clerks-S. 3910.

Postmasters:

Appointment from fourth class, to eliminate reappointment. H. R. 253; Mr. Lyle. S. 1174.

Salary adjustment, 4th class, to be made on annual basis. H. R. 5168; Mr. Herlong. S. 2030.

Postmasters and assistant postmasters, reclassify S. 1978.

Postmasters and field employees, additional benefits with respect to leave, longevity pay compensation and promotions. H. R. 4495; Mr. Miller of California. S. 1772.

Consideration. H. Res. 319; Mr. Sabath.

Promotions for temporary employees of mailequipment shops. S. 1825.

Rates increased. H. R. 2945; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Relief of certain employees from overpayments. H. R. 639; Mr. Hays of Arkansas.

Rescind order curtailing postal service. S. 3560-H. R. 8195; Mr. Morrison.

Rural carriers:

Repeal act limiting amount which can be paid to. S. 1231.

Longevity promotions for. H. R. 6553; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Rural delivery service, increase maintenance payments. S. 1232.

Services, rescind order curtailing. S. 3560.

Star routes, renewal of contracts on. H. R. 827 Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Switching service, authorize to enter into special agreements for certain, by railway common carriers. S. 1596.

Survey and study of. H. Rept. 515; Mr. Rees.

Transportation of mail by aircraft upon star routes, remove restrictions. H. R. 4498; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Veterans, increase in pay, for certain. H. R. 4285; Mr. McCormack.

Village delivery service abolished and transferred to city delivery. S. 1479.

Potatoes, marketing quotas for. S. 3049.

Potter, Mark H., relief. H. R. 716; Mr. Nixon.

Poultry improvement: S. 1760.

Powell, Loretta B., relief. H. R. 2807; Mr. Miller of California.

Powers, D. Lane, et al., relief. H. R. 1093; Mr. Towe.

Poy, Mrs. George (Wong Tze-Yen), relief. S. 3572.

Practitioners before administrative agencies, protect public. H. R. 4446; Mr. Walter.

Prati, Mrs. Virginia Dalla Rosa and son, relief. H. R. 5016; Mr. Havenner.

Prayer, national call for. H. Res. 886; Mr. Rogers of Florida.

Preece, Mrs. Mary L. Maloney, relief. H. R. 1559: Mr. Forand.

President of the United States:

Election and succession, investigate affecting. S. Con. Res. 14. President, Vice President, Speaker of the House of

Representatives, salary increase. S. 103.

Work load lightened by having other officers of the Government to perform certain functions. H. R. 5526; Mr. McCormack.

Consideration of H. Res. 311; Mr. Sabath.

President and Vice President, amendment relating to election of. S. J. Res. 2. H. J. Res. 2; Mr. Gossett.

Price, John E., relief. S. 557

Price, S. M., relief. S. 843.

Price, Vivian Newell, relief. H. R. 3405; Mr. Cooley.

Price, William, relief. H. R. 2089; Mrs. Norton.

Price control, establish. H. R. 9176; Mr. Spence.
S. 3936.
Consideration of. H. Res. 740; Mr. Lyle of Texas.

Prices, stabilization of, amend sec. 2 of Public Law 395, 80th Cong. H. R. 1660; Mr. Spence. S. 547. Consideration of. H. Res. 73; Mr. Sabath.

Printing, Government, authorized elsewhere than at Government Printing Office. H. R. 4878; Mrs. Norton.

Prisons:

Institution at Sandstone, to lease. S. 1949.
Property claims of persons employed by, to provide settlement. S. 30.

Proclamations:

Children's Day in sports. S. J. Res. 150.
Dedication Day, designated. H. J. Res. 23; Mr. Keating.
Emblem Day, designated. S. J. Res. 62.
Flag Day, designated. H. J. Res. 170; Mr. Walter. S. J. Res. 103.
Memorial Day, designated. S. J. Res. 61.
National Childrens Dental Health Day, designate. H. J. Res. 184; Mr. Feighan.
Patrick Henry Week, designate. S. J. Res. 12.
Prayer of Peace Day, designate. S. J. Res. 138, H. J. Res. 392; Mr. Michener.
Pulaski Day, designate. H. J. Res. 241; Mr. Boggs of Delaware.
Youth Honor Day, designated. S. J. Res. 20.

Proctor, Charles R., relief. S. 2016.

Proestopoulos, Sirius, relief. H. R. 6707; Mr. Herter.

Property:

Government, procurement and disposal, simplified. S. 1809. S. 2020. H. R. 4754; Mr. Holifield. Lost, abandoned, or unclaimed, disposition of. S. 629.

Pruitt, Mrs. Sanford, relief. S. 858.

Public Buildings Act of 1949. H. R. 3662; Mr. Whittington. S. 714.
Consideration of. H. Res. 222; Mr. Colmer.
Correct. S. Con. Res. 46.

Public-health research, providing for expansion and intensification of. S. Con. Res. 17.

Public Health Service:

Gifts, personnel authorized to accept. S. 2240. Local Public Health Services Act of 1950. H. R. 5865; Mr. Priest.

Narcotic addicts and beneficiaries admitted to hospitals. S. 1706.

Research in rheumatism, arthritis, etc. S. 2591 H. R. 3943; Mr. Priest.

Scholarship for education in. S. 1453, H. R. 5940; Mr. Biemiller.

Sick leave for employees of. S. 2160. Venereal-disease rapid-treatment centers. S. 2228.

Public Housing Administration, judgment, Jefferson County, Tex. H. R. 5682; Mr. Combs.

Public Housing Commissioner, to sell suburban projects known as Greenbelt et al. H. R. 2440; Mr. Monroney.

Public Lands Committee, to make certain investigations. H. Res. 66; Mr. Somers.

Public office, prevent purchase and sale. S. 15.

Public Utility District No. 1 of Cowlitz County, Wash., relief. H. R. 3193; Mr. Mack of Washington.

Public works:

Bankhead-Jones Act, extend sec. 23 of, to. H. R. 4090; Mr. Fernos-Isern. Loans for. H. R. 1771; Mr. Rains. S. 525. Planning, advance of. S. 2116, H. R. 5739; Mr.

Whittington.
Rivers and harbors, authorize on, for navigation, flood control, etc. H. R. 5472; Mr. Whittington.
Consideration of. H. Res. 302; Mr. Whittington.

Pucci, Mario, relief. H. R. 6500; Mr. Plumley.

Puccinelli, Louis, and Samuel Ensler, relief. H. R. 1037; Mr. Havenner.

Puerto Rico:

Constitutional government for. S. 3336.
Consideration of H. Res. 678; Mr. Delaney.
Debt limitation, increased to 10 percent of tax valuation. H. R. 5282; Mr. Fernós-Isern.
Housing and slum clearance. S. 3635.
National farm loan associations authorized in.
H. R. 3699; Mr. Poage.
Public employment offices extended to. S. 3546.
Resident Commissioner shall serve on Committees on Agriculture, Armed Services, and Public Lands. H. Res. 294; Mr. Bland.
Salaries of Chief Justice and associates, to fix.
H. R. 5207; Mr. Fernós-Isern.

Puget Sound Bridge & Dredging Co., relief. 8. 736.

Pulaski, Brig. Gen. Casimir, proclaim day in honor of. H. J. Res. 241; Mr. Boggs of Delaware.

Purdy, George W., relief. S. 3452.

Pyle, Mrs. Merle Leatherbury and Patricia M., relief. H. R. 1133; Mr. Sasscer.

Q

Quarantine, animal and plant, extend to civil air navigation. S. 442.

Queneau, Lt. Col. Paul E., relief. H. R. 651; Mr. Keating.

Quilici, Vittorio, relief. S. 2587.

 \mathbf{R}

Radio monitoring stations, expenditures for land for. H. R. 4251; Mr. Sadowski.

Radio operators, amateur, gratitude of Congress. H. Res. 106; Mr. Coudert.

Raff, Rudolf A. V., relief. S. 584. H. R. 1975; Mr. Davenport.

Rafter, Mrs. Donald, relief. H. R. 7783; Mr. Walter.

Railroad:

Location survey with Canadian and Alaska railroads. H. R. 2186; Mr. Jackson of Washington. Safety of, amend act relating to. H. R. 378; Mr. Crosser.

Railroad equipment, free entry, change of date. H. J. Res. 88; Mr. Forand.

Railway Labor Act:

Deduction from wages authorized. H. R. 7789; Mr. Crosser. S. 3295. Disputes, amend act relating to. S. 3463.

Rainier National Park, Interior Department to get half of property of. H. R. 1662; Mr. Tollefson.

Rajmann, Anna, relief. S. 1568.

Rasmussen, John Michael Ancker, relief. H. R. 3464; Mr. Jensen.

Rasmussen, Mrs. Vernon B., relief. S. 2735.

Raupe, Mrs. Vera, relief. H. R. 5782; Mr. Wilson of Texas.

Rawlins, Commander Edward White, relief. S. 780.

Raymond Alcide, relief. H. R. 6051; Mr. Celler.

Raymond, E. Neill, relief. H. R. 1459; Mr. Carroll.

Reciprocal trade agreements, extended. H. R. 1211; Mr. Doughton.

Reclamation Act of 1939:

Amend regarding allocable costs and repayment contracts. H. R. 1770; Mr. Murdock.

Amend secs. 9 (d) and 9 (e) regarding nonreim-

bursable items, use of water, etc. H. R. 7351; Mr. Peterson

Public tracts, disposal of under. S. 1543.

Reclamation laws, validity of titles, to determine. 8. 1606.

Reclamation projects:

Canadian River project, to authorize. H. R. 2733; Mr. Worley.

Colorado-Big Thompson project, development of fish, game, and wildlife in. H. R. 5134; Mr. Hill.

Easements and rights-of-way, clarification. H. R. 1922; Mr. Murdock.

Palisades Dam and Reservoir project, authorize. H. R. 5506; Mr. Sanborn.

Rehabilitation, expedite certain. H. R. 7220; Mr. Aspinall. S. 3001.

Rehabilitation and betterment of. H. R. 1694; Mr. Regan.

Vermejo project, to authorize. H. R. 3788; Mr. Miles.

Weber Basin project authorized: H. R. 799; Mr. Granger. S. 2391.

Reconstruction Finance Corporation:

Borrowing, increased authority, as relating to Federal National Mortgage Association. S. J. Res. 114. H. R. 5533; Mr. Spence.

Employment of personnel of, denied to organizations receiving loans. S. 1871.

Lending policies liberalized. S. 2943.

Recreation:

Community Recreation Services Act, to establish. S. 250.

Federal interagency, committee on, created. H. R. 892; Mr. Peterson

Programs for Armed Services. S. 2859.

Recreation Act, liberalize scope, of so as to permit sale and lease of lands for recreational purposes. H. R. 2821; Mr. Peterson.

Recreational demonstration projects, to acquire private lands for less important project lands. H. R. 3284; Mr. Peterson.

Recreational facilities within Federal reservoir projects, to provide for. H. R. 4403; Mr. Peterson.

Redman, Mrs. Honora, relief. S. 3163.

Rees, O. S., relief. S. 3097.

Refollo, Rafael, relief. H. R. 3323; Mr. Fernós-Isern.

Regional Agricultural Credit Corporation: Loans authorized. S. 2996. Loans serviced by. H. R. 8613; Mr. Horan.

Rehabilitation corporations, State, provide liquidation of trusts under. H. R. 2392; Mr. Cooley. S. 930.

Reid, Mrs. Martha, relief. H. R. 6442; Mr. Farrington.

Reilly, John P., relief. H. R. 688; Mr. Lane.

Reno, Nev., relief. S. 41.

Rent_control:

District of Columbia, to extend, in. H. R. 1757,

H. R. 3910; Mr. Harris. Housing and Rent Act of 1947, to extend. H. R. 1731; Mr. Spence.

House consideration of. H. Res. 138; Mr. Sabath.

Reorganization Act of 1949, provide for. H. R. 2361; Mr. Dawson. S. 526.

Reorganization Plan:

No. I of 1949. Disapproving of. S. Res. 147. No. I of 1950. Disapproving of. S. Res. 246.

No. II of 1949. Disapproving of (Bureau of Unemployment Compensation Service). H. Res. 301; Mr. Hoffman. S. Res. 151. No. IV of 1950. S. Res. 263.

No. V of 1950. H. Res. 546; Mr. Bryson. S. Res. 259

No. VI of 1950. Disapproving. H. Res. 522; Mr.

No. VII of 1949.
 S. Res. 155.
 No. VII of 1950.
 Disapproving.
 J. Res. 253.
 H. Res. 545;
 Mr. Crosser.

No. VIII of 1950. S. Res. 254. No. IX of 1950. S. Res. 255. No. XI of 1950. S. Res. 256.

No. XI of 1950. S. Res. 256.
No. XII of 1950. Rejecting H. Res. 516; Mr. Hoffman of Michigan. S. Res. 248.
No. XVII of 1950. S. Res. 271.

No. XVIII of 1950. Rejecting H. Res. 539; Mr. Crook. S. Res. 270.

Crook. S. Res. 270.

Implement plan No. 20. S. 3728.

No. XXI of 1950. S. Res. 265.

No. XXII of 1950. Disapproving S. Res. 299.

No. XXIV of 1950. Disapproving. H. Res. 648;

Mr. Hoffman. S. Res. 290.

No. XXVII of 1950. Disapproving. H. Res. 647;

Mr. Hoffman. S. Res. 302.

Research laboratory, for Quartermaster Corps. S. 2382.

Reserve Officers Association of the United States, incorporate. H. R. 5002; Mr. Teague.

Reserves, Armed Forces, benefits for disability or death S. 213.

Resources Conservation and Development Act, establish. H. R. 8221; Mr. Engle of California.

Revenue Act of 1950; H. R. 8920; Mr. Doughton.

Reves, Lawrence, relief. H. R. 3663; Mr. Abernethy.

Revised Statutes, sec. 5192, amend relating to reserves of certain national banks. H. R. 7340; Mr. Bartlett.

Rezza, Mary Di, relief. S. 1900.

Rheumatism, research on. S. 2591.

Rhode Island, land conveyed to. H. R. 5628; Mr. Fogarty.

Ricart, Herminia, relief. H. R. 6007; Mr. Walter.

Riccard, C., and V. Le Blanc, issue patent in fee. H. R. 2588; Mr. Boggs of Louisiana.

Rice, acreage and marketing quotas for. H. R. 7700; Mr. Whittington.

Rice and rice products, fats and oils, import controls continued. H. R. 5240; Mr. Spence. S. 3550.

- Richard, Doris Marie, relief. H. R. 1870; Mr. Mc-| Romero, Mrs. Barbarita, relief. S. 1320.
- Riddle, Kyra Kite, relief. S. 1654. Correct S. Con. Res. 99.
- Ridenour, Billy Ray, and L. L. Ridenour, relief. H. R. 5381; Mr. Jennings.
- Rider, Fremont, relief. S. 1863.
- Ridley, Eva C., et al., relief. H. R. 2261; Mr. Reed of
- Riedel, Jacob F., relief. H. R. 2093; Mr. Sasscer.
- Riegel Textile Corp., relief. H. R. 1054; Mr. Lanham.
- Riel, Jaime, relief. S. 2780.
- Ries, Maria Margarita and Konrad Horst, relief. H. R. 7564; Mr. Wickersham.
- Riggenbach, Carlos, relief. S. 986.
- Rio Grande bridge, construction of. H. R. 1360; Mr. Extend time for construction. H. R. 4022; Mr. Bentsen. S. 2198.
- Ritchie, Edward C., relief. S. 2385.
- Rivera, Mrs. Juan Antonio, et al., relief H. R. 5051; Mr. Celler. S. 1976. Senate requests return. S. Res. 377.
- Rivers, harbors, public works on, for flood control and navigation, authorized. H. R. 5472; Mr. Whitting-Consideration of. H. Res. 302; Mr. Whittington
- Rizzo, Dr. Alessandro, relief. H. R. 8245; Mr. Boggs of Delaware.
- Robertson, Mrs. T. A., relief. H. R. 1282; Mr. Evins
- Robinson, Arthur G., relief. H. R. 576; Mr. Auchincloss.
- Robinson Remount Station, transfer of land to Crawford, Nebr. H. R. 1242; Mr. Miller of Nebraska.
- Rocke, Paul E., relief. H. R. 6416; Mr. Kirwan.
- Rogers, Mrs. Harriett Patterson, relief. H. R. 637; Mr. Gathings.
- Rohrer, Joseph MacGuffie, relief. S. 3551.
- Roland, Charles W. and Mirtie L., relief. H. R. 7253; Mr. Murdock.
- Roloson, Mrs. Tokiko Amano, relief. H. R. 8742; Mr. Edwin Arthur Hall.
- Romano, Rosette Selina, relief. H. R. 7095; Mr. Joseph L. Pfeifer.

- Romick, Mrs. Enid Louise, relief. H. R. 9475; Mr.
- Rosenberg, Lt. Comdr. Edwin M., relief of. S. 3446.
- Rosenblum, Miriam, relief. S. 3094.
- Rosevear III, Mrs. Tomo Nonque, relief. H. R. 7047; Mr. Bolton of Maryland.
- Roshani, Anastacia, relief. S. 1573.
- Ross, Eva T., relief. H. R. 7921; Mr. Jenkins.
- Ross, Rebecca Collins, patent in fee. H. R. 7294; Mr. D'Ewart.
- Rossi, Sister Maria Rita and others. S. 1856.
- Rostow, Walt W., relief. H. R. 2471; Mr. McGuire.
- Roth, Ethel, relief. H. R. 1447; Mr. Boggs of Dela-
- Roumanis, Satirios Christos, relief. S. 846.
- Rounds, Edwin F., relief. H. R. 6644; Mr. Barrett of Wyoming.
- Rowland, Elizabeth, relief. H. R. 1286; Mr. Evins.
- Rowland, John, relief. S. 298.
- Rubber Act of 1948, extend. H. R. 7579; Mr. Vinson. Consideration of. H. Res. 568; Mr. Lyle.
- Rucker, Kenelm E., relief. H. R. 601; Mr. Brown of Georgia.
- Ruhmann, Dr. Ludovit, relief. S. 1565.
- Ruhtenberg, Cornelis (also known as Cornelis Ruhtenberg Helmsing), relief. S. 459.
- Rural Electrification Act: Telephones provided. H. R. 2960; Mr. Dawson.
 Consideration of. H. R. 267; Mr. Colmer.
- Rural Rehabilitation, trust funds, liquidation of. H.R. 2392; Mr. Cooley. S. 930. Consideration of. H. Res. 382; Mr. Colmer.
- Rules of Criminal Procedure, amend. H. R. 6390; Mr. Celler. S. 2874.
- Russell, Ed Howard, relief. H. R. 6709; Mr. Larcade.

Russell, Edgar F., Lillian V. Russell, and Bessie R. Santos, Henrique, relief. S. 2429. Ward, relief. H. R. 6695; Mr. Byrne of New York.

Russia, background, information on, regarding international relations. H. Rept. 3135; Mr. Kee.

Russian Orthodox Greek Catholic Church of North America, sell lands to. H. R. 2812; Mr. Bartlett.

Russian Railway Corps, discharges for. H. R. 6277; Mr. Anderson of California. Consideration of. H. Res. 716; Mr. McSweeney.

Rutledge, Associate Justice, death of. H. Res. 356; Mr. Sheppard. S. Res. 163.

Ruttan, Willard Sidmer, relief. S. 3261.

Ryan, Mrs. Ada M., relief. H. R. 1035; Mr. Ellsworth

Rynaard, Mrs. Thelma Lee, relief. H. R. 1496; Mr. Miller of California.

S

S. A. Healy Co., relief. S. 1816.

Saarelainen, Sirkka Siiri, relief. H. R. 1127; Mr. Potter.

Sacajawea, monument for. S. 806.

Sacramento Valley irrigation canals, Central Valley project, California, to authorize. H. R. 163; Mr. Engle of California.

St. Elizabeths Hospital, admittance of other classes of patients. S. 2227.

St. Elizabeths Hospital, Yakima, Wash., relief. H. R. 1619; Mr. Holmes.

Croix Island, National Monument, to establish. H. R. 1357; Mr. Fellows. S. 292.

Saint Marks, Fla., dispose of lots in townsite of. H. R. 8028; Mr. Sikes.

Saladino, Arthur F., et al., relief. H. R. 1490; Mr. McGrath.

Salyards, Nolen J. and Thomas A. Trulove, relief. H. R. 661; Mr. King.

Samudovsky, Anna, relief. S. 1929. H. R. 6710; Mr. Lodge.

San Francisco, Calif.: Francisco, Cain.:
Fort Funston Military Reservation conveyed to,
H. R. 5328; S. 862; Mr. Welch of California.
Lands conveyed to, by Secretary of Army. S. 863;
H. R. 5289; Mr. Havenner.
Relief, H. R. 1509; Mr. Welch of California. S. 198.

Santa Fe National Forest, Aspen Basin Road, protect scenic routes along. S. 353.

Santiago, José Cotto, relief. H. R. 3304; Mr. Fernós-Isern.

Santini, Armanda, relief. S. 3378.

Santos, Jose Salgado, relief. H. R. 3305; Mr. Fernós-Isern.

Sarrate, Lorenzo Buira, relief. S. 848.

Sato, Riyoko, relief. S. 1702.

Sauvage, Georges Jules Louis, relief. H. R. 6657; Mr. O'Hara of Minnesota.

Savings and loan associations to be included in definition of banks for crime purposes. S. 2774.

Schaffer, Mrs. Raymond, Jr., and Barbara Ann, relief. H. R. 6345; Mr. Lind.

Scheflin, Albert E., relief. H. R. 4891; Mr. Wolverton.

Scheiber, Edith, relief. S. 1524.

Schiek, Mary Thomas, relief. H. R. 3300; Mr. Bie-

Schiappa, Dr. Ferdinando, relief. H. R. 4188; Mr. Tauriello.

Schilbred, Gustav, relief. H. R. 1600; Mr. Hagen.

Schlederer, Max, relief. H. R. 5353; Mr. Bramblett.

Schmelzer, John F. and Alliance Insurance Co., relief. H. Res. 93; Mr. McMillan of South Carolina.

Schneyer, Ray G. and Dorothy J., relief. H. R. 4373; Mr. Nixon.

School health services, providing for. S. 1411.

Schools:

Construction and planning. S. 2317. Consideration of. H. Res. 812; Mr. Mc-Sweeney.

Federal aid for school districts affected by Federal activities. H. R. 7940; Mr. Bailey. War-incurred enrollments, assistance for. H. R.

3829; Mr. Wier. Consideration of. H. Res. 292; Mr. McSweeney.

Schroeder, Leslie Paul, patent in fee. H. R. 1281; Mr. D'Ewart.

Schwartz, Mrs. Marion T., relief. H. R. 1169; Mr. Miller of California.

Schweikert, Hans Jurgen, relief. S. 1894.

Schwietza, Elona, relief. H. R. 8134; Mr. Jennings.

Science, National Science Foundation Act of 1949, to establish. S. 247; H. R. 4846; Mr. Priest.

Scientific, technological and engineering information to make available to American business. S. 868. Consideration of. H. Res. 808; Mr. Sabath.

Scott, Clarence M., patent in fee for. S. 836.

Scott, Margaret D. and Lydia, relief. S. 665.

Scott, Susan E., relief. H. R. 8761; Mr. Staggers.

Scott, Walter J., patent in fee. S. 3029.

Scrap iron and steel, continue suspension of import duties. H. R. 5327; Mr. Walter.

Scrip and rights in land, to record. H. R. 5122; Mr.

Seals, fur, protest. S. 3123.

Sears, Richard H., relief. H. R. 6020; Mr. Sasscer.

Seattle, Wash., port of, agreement, authorize and cancellation and release of. H. J. Res. 91; Mr. Mitchell.

Seawell, Ralph, known also as Ralph Martin Elzingre, relief. H. R. 1876; Mr. Scudder.

Sebenick, John J., relief. S. 3059. Correct. S. Con. Res. 101.

Second Decontrol Act of 1947:

Extended as to tin and tin products. H. R. 5044 Mr. Spence.

Import controls continued on fats and oils, rice and rice products. H. R. 5240; Mr. Spence.

Second Deficiency, 1949. H. R. 4046; Mr. Kerr. Waiving points of order on. H. Res. 182; Mr. McSweeney.

Second Supplemental, 1950. H. R. 6427; Mr. Kerr.

Secretary of State, domestic fishing industry, to investigate. H. Res. 147; Mr. Thompson.

See, William Walter, relief. S. 1924.

Seeley, Edward A., relief. H. R. 1272; Mr. Anderson of California.

Segre, Augusto, relief. S. 1963.

Sein, Hla and Ruby Thaw, relief. H. R. 6758; Mrs. Norton.

Selective Service System:

Classification Act postponed for. H. R. 7889 Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Coast Guard, include within provisions of, and

extend enlistments in. S. 4136. Enlistments, suspended for 1 year. S. 4027. Extension Act of 1950, extend 3 years. H. R. 6826; Mr. Vinson.

Consideration of. H. Res. 597; Mr. Lyle. Extend to July 9, 1950. S. J. Res. 190. Medical, dental and allied specialist, to provide for special registration and induction of certain.

H. R. 9554; Mr. Vinson, S. 4029.

"A Decade of American Foreign Policy; Basic Documents 1941-49;" print as Senate document. S. Con. Res. 60.

Crime, investigation by Senate committee, attorneys to be employed in spite of certain conditions. S. J. Res. 176.

Employees, attorneys and assistants, to suspend application of certain Federal laws with respect to. S. J. Res. 183.

to. S. J. Res. 183.

Immigration Act of Oct. 16, 1918 print hearings on. S. Con. Res. 69; 96.

Marshall, Rev. Peter, prayers printed as Senate document. S. Con. Res. 19.

Foreign Relations Committee, service for, shall not be a bar for certain employment. S. J. Res. 161.

Meeting place after Aug. 15, 1950. S. Res. 326.

Members, deceased. Broughton of North Carolina. S. Res. 80; H. Res. 135; Mr. Doughton. National Health Program print 1000. S. Con. National Health Program, print 1,000. S. Con. Res. 71

Print 10,000 copies of S. Rept. 1515 relating to immigration and naturalization. S. Con. Res.

Progress on the Hoover Commission recommendations, print report concerning. S. Con. Res. 70. Subcommittee on Labor-Management Relations, attorneys to be employed. S. J. Res. 180.
Supreme Court, place of meeting; notification to

House. S. Res. 130.

Sengohl, Gladys J., relief. H. R. 2234; Mr. Farrington.

Servicemen's Adjustment Act of 1950. H. R. 9911; Mr. Rankin.

Servicemen's Readjustment Act, investigate. H. Res. 474; Mr. Teague.

Sexauer, Carl L., relief. H. R. 2851; Mr. McSweeney.

Sewen, John, relief. S. 905.

Seymour, A. W. C., relief. H. R. 8973; Mr. Walter.

Shafer, Itzchak, relief. H. R. 5354; Mr. Dingell.

Shalfeiff, Christina, relief. S. 1169. H. R. 9434; Mr. Walter. S. 4045.

Shami, Shaoul Minashi, et al, relief. S. 2420.

Shanks village veterans' temporary housing project, authorize to release. H. R. 8458; Mrs. St. George.

Shannon, Arlene R. and James P., relief. H. R. 7016; Mr. Case of New Jersey.

Sharman, John Clark, relief. S. 981.

Sharpley, Harry W., relief. H. R. 595; Mr. Bland.

Shawneetown, Ill., bridge, extend time for commencing and completing. S. 755.

Shelby Shoe Co., relief. H. R. 1789; Mr. Bates of Massachusetts.

Sheldahl, Mrs. Chisako Shimizu and Ryoichi, relief. H. R. 8598; Mr. Cunningham.

Shellenberger, James, Jr., relief. S. 3513.

Sherman antitrust law, increase penalty. H. R. 7827; Mr. Walter.

Sherman, Mary Jane, relief. H. R. 1277; Mr. Church

Sherwood, Alleen L., relief. H. R. 2351; Mr. Leonard | Smith, Mrs. Bernard, relief. H. R. 7254; Mr. Hardie

Shier, Amy Louisa, relief. S. 2990.

Shigeno, Mitsue, relief. S. 2114.

Shimada, Janis, relief, H. R. 5704; Mr. Angell.

Shimizu, Hisako, relief. H. R. 8583; Mr. O'Hara of Illinois.

Ships Cook Convention, give effect to. S. 3244.

Shipyard facilities, Orange, Tex., sale of. H. J. Res. 373; Mr. Combs.

Shiraki, Marie Louise, relief. S. 3155.

Shockley, Edwin F., relief. H. R. 4141; Mr. Phillips of California.

Silva, Jose Da, relief. S. 1347.

Simmonds, Eleanor P., relief. H. R. 3534; Mr. ${f Wiggles worth.}$

Singer, Dorothea, relief. S. 395.

Sisters Rita Pinto de Carvalho et al., relief. H. R. 7733; Mr. Hefferman.

Skalova, Ruzina, relief S. 2462.

Skanes, Mrs. Yup Boor Kim, relief. H. R. 8067; Mr. O'Sullivan.

Skoog, June Scott, patent in fee for. S. 1058.

Slocum, Mabel H., relief. H. R. 1132; Mr. Sasscer.

Small Business, American, Conference of, Study by Lobbying Committee on. H. Rept. 3232; Mr. Buchanan.

Small business, Reconstruction Finance Corporation, loans liberalized for. S. 2943.

Small Business Committee, created. H. Res. 22; Mr Patman.

Antitrust law enforcement, report on. H. Rept. 3236; Mr. Patman. Final report. H. Rept. 3237; Mr. Patman. Funds for. H. Res. 82; Mr. Patman.
Progress reports. H. Repts. 1576, 1675; Mr. Patman.

Small Tract Act of June 1, 1938, extend. H. R. 2820; Mr. Peterson.

Smart, C. M., relief. H. R. 589; Mr. Beckworth.

Smelcer, J. L. relief. H. R. 5250; Mr. Phillips of Tennéssee.

Smith, Alvin, relief H. R. 1022; Mr. Boggs of Delaware.

Smith, Collins Sterling, relief. S. 1289.

Smith, Lot and Helen S., patent in fee for. S. 3130.

Smith, Mrs. Lydia L., relief. S. 2079.

Smith, Paul A., appointed to council of the International Civil Aviation Organization. H. R. 4829; Mr. Garmatz.

Smith, Thomas Clayton, relief. H. R. 5109; Mr. McCarthy.

Smith, Thomas J., relief. H. R. 5380; Mr. Gary.

Smitherman, Moody L., relief. H. R. 1020; Mr. Battle.

Smithsonian Institution:

Board of Regents, provide for filling of a vacancy in. H. J. Res. 89; Mr. Cannon.

Cooperation of, required to investigate flooded areas caused by Government floods. H. R. 2290; Mr. Curtis.

Davis, Harvey N. and Arthur H. Compton, appointed to Board of Regents. H. J. Res. 536;

Mr. Cannon.

Statutory authorization given to their activities. H. R. 3417; Mr. Cannon.

Smoky Mountains National Park and the Cherokee-Pisgah-Nantahala National Forests, boundary adjustment. H. R. 5866; Mr. Redden.

Smolowitz, Mrs. Anna, relief. H. R. 1468; Mr. Hand.

Smyth, James G., relief. S. 196.

Snails, Giant African, prohibit entry. H. R. 6242; Mr. Lucas.

Social Security Act:

Crippled children, amend relating to. H. J. Res. 212; Mr. Doughton.

Reconversion and unemployment benefits, as applied to seamen, extension of. H. J. Res. 287; Mr. Boggs of Louisiana.

Social-security amendments of 1949. H. R. 6000, Mr. Doughton. Consideration of. H. Res. 372; Mr. Sabath.

Sodergren, Elmo, relief. H. R. 4556, Mr. Fellows.

Sogor, Clara, relief. S. 918.

Soil Conservation and Domestic Allotment Act, amend. S. 2636.

Somera, Jose Manzano, relief. S. 3554.

Sonoma County Farmers Mutual Fire Insurance Co., relief. H. R. 4629; Mr. Scudder.

Sons of American Legion, badge patent renewal, S. 676.

Sons of the American Revolution, exempt certain property from taxation. H. R. 4059, Mr. Wadsworth.

Soo Locks, anniversary, celebrate 100th. S. 2083. H. R. 5188; Mr. Potter.

Sorenson, Arthur, et al., relief. S. 2550.

Sorensen, Lars Daniel, relief. S. 743.

Sorensen, Robert Johanna, relief. S. 742.

Sosa de Solis, Juliana, relief. S. 2264.

Sound recording, exempt from import duty. S. 3545. H. R. 8726; Mr. Forand.

Sound-recording materials, duty free for news reels. H. R. 7447; Mr. King.

Sound recording imported by State Department, free entry. H. R. 8514; Mr. Doughton.

South Cache Water Users' Association, approve contract. H. R. 8961; Mr. Granger.

South Parkersburg, treated as part of Parkersburg for census purposes. H. J. Res. 461; Mr. Burnside.

Southern California Edison Co., easement and right of-way, to grant to. H. R. 7735; Mr. Nixon. S. 4138

Southern Fireproofing Co. of Cincinnati, Ohio, relief. H. R. 627; Mr. Elston. S. 4111.

Spencer, Susie Lee, relief. H. R. 1026; Mr. Bryson.

Spicer Ice and Coal Co., relief. S. 619.

Spielmann, Bernard, relief. H. R. 8478; Mr. White of Idaho.

Spiller, Charles and Glenn T., relief. H. R. 8062; Mr.

Spinnichia, Laura, relief. H. R. 652; Mr. Keating.

Spirits, distilled, stamp machines, loss allowed and transfer and redistillation of permitted. H. R. 5486; Mr. Eberharter.

Spitzer, Eugene, relief. H. R. 767; Mr. Taylor.

Splingaerd, John, relief. S. 1051.

Sponges, research and development on. H. R. 6063; Mr. Peterson.

Springman, C. R., relief. H. R. 5295; Mr. Bentsen.

Spruill, Jeffrey Bracken, and Susan Spruill, relief. H. R. 8290; Mr. Wood.

Stamey Construction Co., reimburse. S. 2099.

Stamps:

Commemorative issue for-300th anniversary of Annapolis, Md. S. J. Res. 22. H. R. 969; Mr. Sasseer. 200th anniversary of Alexandria, Va. S. 492. H. R. 1432; Mr. Smith of Virginia.

Stapleton, James A, and Mildred Ovren, relief. H. R 1113; Mr. Havenner. S. 195.

State Compensation Insurance Fund of California. H. R. 2922; Mr. Havenner. 60238-81-House Business Cal-24

State Department:

Federal employees, termination of. H. R. 7439; Mr. Murray of Tennessee.

Fishing industry, investigate. H. J. Res. 147; Mr. Thompson. H. Res. 174; Mr. Weichel. Foreign policy of the United States in the Far East, information on. H. R. 452; Mr. Lodge. Organization and administration of, to strengthen. S. 1704, H. R. 3559; Mr. Kee. Consideration of, H. Res. 203; Mr. Sabath.

Palestine situation, information on. H. Res. 50; Mr. Javits.

Sound recording, exempt from import duty. S. 3545.

Voice of America, broadcasting, transfer of facilities. H. R. 2282; Mr. Bloom.

State Guard bill. S. 4088.

State, Justice, Commerce, and Judiciary, appropriation, 1950. H. R. 4016; Mr. Rooney.

Stathopoulou, Stella Jean, relief. S. 2695.

Stavropoulos, Dr. Elias, et al., relief. H. R. 1303; Mrs. Woodhousé.

Stebbins Construction Co., relief. S. 1769.

Steber, John S., relief. H. R. 3919, Mr. Brown of Ohio.

Steele, Conrad L., deceased, relief. H. R. 4904; Mr. McMillan of South Carolina.

Stefanon, Stefanos, relief. S. 1260.

Stein, Vera, relief. S. 2526.

Steiner, W. F., relief. S. 3018.

Stephens, Thomas, relief. H. R. 4065; Mr. Willis.

Stepinatz, Archbishop Aloysius and Cardinal Mind-szenty, expression of Congress regarding. H. Con. Res. 19; Mr. Bloom.

Stern, Bruce M., relief. H. R. 3664; Mr. Anderson of California.

Stevens, James Chester, relief. S. 3519.

Stevenson, Umeko, relief. H. R. 7279; Mr. Angell.

Stewart, Alexander, relief of. H. R. 1991; Mr. Thomas of Texas.

Stewart, W. W., relief. H. R. 3864; Mr. Sasscer.

Stirling, James B., deceased, relief. H. R. 605; Mr. Byrne of New York.

Stitily, Reno E., relief. H. R. 2765; Mr. Peterson.

Stockbridge-Munsee Community, Inc., hold lands in trust. H. R. 3843; Mr. Murray of Wisconsin.

Stone, Justice Harlan F., marble bust for. H. J. Res. 501; Mrs. Norton.

Stone & Cooper Coal Co., Inc., relief. S. 227.

Straneri, Archangelo, relief. S. 583.

Strategic and critical materials:

Amend act relating to Commodity Credit Corporation Act. H R. 2682; Mr. Spence. Compensation so as to recover reasonable costs.

H. R. 834; Mr. Engle of California.

Fair compensation in event of failure to recover reasonable costs. H. R. 8883; Mr. Walter. Stimulate production of. H. R. 976, H. R. 5725, H. R. 8221; Mr. Engle of California. S. 240, S. 2105, S. 3972.

Consideration of. H. Res. 419; Mr. Peterson.

Strauss, Sophie, relief. S. 3408.

Strenger, A. D., and wife, relief. S. 2479.

Strickland, Martha Aporta, relief. H. R. 7812; Mr. Cooley.

Stritter, Annmarie and daughter, relief. H. R. 8769; Mr. Bailey.

Stuckenberg, Boris Paul and wife, relief. S. 2835.

Stufka, Ella, and son, relief. S. 4072.

Suárez, Eulogio Reyes, relief. H. R. 3314; Mr. Fernos-Isern.

Submarginal lands, sale of certain in Indian reserva-tions in Montana, North Dakota, and South Dakota. H. R. 3275; Mr. D'Ewart.

"Submerged Lands Act." H. R. 8137; Mr. Walt Consideration of. H. Res. 679; Mr. Sabath. H. R. 8137; Mr. Walter.

Submarines, experimental, increase cost to \$41,000,000. H. R. 4007; Mr. Brooks. S. 1505. Consideration of H. Res. 300; Mr. Delaney.

Subversive activities control act of 1950. H. R. 9490; Mr. Wood.

Subversive organizations:

Must mark their mail under certain conditions. H. R. 5265: Mr. Williams.

Protect United States against. S. 2311. H. R. 9490; Mr. Wood.

Sugar Act of 1948, quotas. S. 501.

Sugihara, Barbara, relief. S. 3484.

Sugimoto, Yuki, relief. H. R. 8061; Mr. Brehm.

Suitland Parkway, Md., to provide for the development, administration, and maintenance of. H. R. 2214 Mr. Sasscer. Consideration of. H. Res. 247; Mr. McSweeney

Sullivan, Betsy, relief. H. R. 6329; Mr. Breen.

Sullivan, D. A., et al., relief. H. R. 1598; Mr. Donohue.

Summa, Adelaide G., relief. S. 1913.

Superior National Forest, Minn., mineral resources in utilized. H. R. 4895; Mr. Marshall.

Supplemental appropriation, 1950. H. R. 6008; Mr. Kerr.

Supplemental appropriation, 1951. H. R. 9526; Mr. Kerr.

Supplies, catalog system established for Armed Forces. H. Con. Res. 97; Mr. Anderson of California.

Supreme Court and buildings, policing of. H. R. 4948; Mr. Celler.

Survey, permit departures from system of the Federal surveying laws. H. R. 3150; Mr. Peterson.

Survey and mapping of the United States and its Territories. H. R. 6900; Mr. Peterson.

Suzuki, Taeko, relief. H. R. 6655; Mr. Moulder.

Swainsboro, Ga., Southern District, amend title 28, U. S. C. sec. 90, to create a division. H. R. 5287; Mr. Preston.

Swan Island Quarantine Station, repeal act. H. R. 3717; Mr. Worley.

Switzerland, payment for war damages. S. 612, II. R. 4392; Mr. Kee. Consideration of. H. Res. 204; Mr. Lyle.

Symeonides, Dr. Zena, relief. S. 3321.

Symms, Maurice J., relief. H. R. 1666; Mr. Boggs of Louisiana.

Synthetic Liquid Fuels Act, to amend. H. R. 8975; Mr. Peterson.

Sypko, Joseph T., relief. H. R. 2087; Mr. Lynch.

Syrovatka, Evzen, relief. S. 2662.

Szymanski, Roman and Anastasia, relief. S. 1026.

 \mathbf{T}

Taft-Hartley Labor Act known as Labor-Management Relations Act of 1947, to repeal. S. 249; H. R. 2032; Mr. Lesinski.

Taiyuan, officers and crew of, relief. H. R. 1288; Mr. Jackson of Washington.

Takagi, Sadako, relief. H. R. 623; Mr. Dawson.

Takanashi, Suzuko, relief. H. R. 7416; Mr. Walter.

Takata, Setsuko and Catharina, relief. S. 3157.

Takemura, Shino, relief. H. R. 4371; Mr. McDonough.

Waiving points of order. H. Res. 825; Mr. Lyle. | Takumi, Kenji, relief. H. R. 1860; Mr. Farrington.

- Tan, William Lawrence, relief. H. R. 5541; Mr. | Telephone service, Electrification Administration, loans Farrington.
- Tanana Valley Sportmen's Association of Fairbanks, Alaska, authorize to sell certain lands. H. R. 7753; Mr. Bartlett.
- Tansey, Harry, relief. H. R. 5546; Mr. O'Hara of Illinois.
- Tarasawa, Mrs. Isamu, relief. H. R. 7082; Mr. Farrington.
- Tariff Act of 1930:
 - Amend par. 209 of, pertaining to reduction in duty on calcined bauxite. H. R. 5226; Mr. Cannon.
 - Amend sec. 313 (b) of, relating to flax seed and linseed and oil. H. R. 8344; Mr. Young.
- Tarjani, Agnes, relief H. R. 4040; Mr. Chesney.
- Tateuchi, Toriko, relief. S. 1166.
- Taub, Ladislas (Vasile), relief. S. 296.
- Taxes:
 - Cigarettes, sales and use tax on. H. R. 195; Mr. Jenkins.
 - Consideration of. H. Res. 190; Mr. Sabath, District of Columbia, sales tax for. H. R. 3347; Mr. Smith of Virginia.

 - Estate and gift tax, extending time for release.
 H. J. Res. 480; Mr. Reed of New York.
 Estate, refund of. H. R. 7840; Mr. Lynch.
 Excess profits. H. R. 9827; Mr. Doughton.
 Consideration of, H. Res. 872; Mr. Colmer.

 - Excise, reduce, and for other purposes. H. R. 8920; Mr. Doughton.

 Consideration of. H. Res. 666; Mr. Sabath. Send to conference. H. Res. 842; Mr. Sabath.
 - Farmers, estimated taxes, taxes for foreign countries, etc., amend Internal Revenue Code regarding. H. R. 5268; Mr. Camp.
 - Fruit-flavor concentrates, to exempt from. H. R. 5831; Mr. Reed of New York.
 - Gasoline taxes, refunded for income tax purposes. H. R. 3858; Mr. King.
 - Granting certain extensions of time. H. J. Res. 276; Mr. Doughton.
 - Inauguration tickets, to exempt from. H. J. Res. 85; Mr. Doughton
 - Income, statute of limitation for filing claim for credit or refund. H. R. 9120; Mr. Eberharter. Insurance companies, income tax, relating to. H. J. Res. 371; Mr. Doughton.
 - Malt liquors, methods for payment of. H. R. 5114; Mr. Eberharter.
 - Oleomargarine, to remove on. H. R. 2023; Mr. Granger.
 - Consideration of. H. Res. 168; Mr. Colmer. Send to conference. H. Res. 457; Mr. Lyle.
 - Penalties, to prevent with respect to estimated tax by reason of increases. H. R. 9913; Mr. Curtis. Scrap iron and steel, import duties, to continue suspension of duties on. H. R. 5327; Mr.
 - Veterans, remove taxes on transportation for while on furlough. H. R. 9840; Mr. McCor-
- Taxation on transportation via Newfoundland. H. J. Res. 203; Mr. Doughton.
- Taylor, Amy M. and Myrna, relief. S. 1049.
- Taylor Grazing Act, amend, relating to acre limitations. H. R. 2914; Mr. Baring.
- Tebo, Walter, patent in fee for. S. 2520.

- for rural service. H. R. 2960; Mr. Poage. Consideration of. H. Res. 267; Mr. Colmer.
- Tellekamp, Bram B., relief. H. R. 1591; Mr. Brown of Ohio.
- Temple Methodist Church, building to be conveyed to.
- Temporary appropriation. H. J. Res. 226; H. J. Res. 72; H. J. Res. 284; H. J. Res. 476; H. J. Res. 512; Mr. Cannon.
- Tennessee National Guard, bodies of members who died in air crash to be buried at National Cemetery at Nashville. H. J. Res. 513; Mr. Priest.
- Tennessee-Missouri Bridge Commission, interstate compact authorized. H. R. 6109; Mr. Jones of Missouri.
- Teramoto, Asano, relief. H. R. 7338; Mr. Farrington.
- Teramota, Haruko, relief. H. R. 6577; Mrs. Bolton of
- Terminal-leave pay, extend time for filing. H. R. 3205; Mr. Philbin.
- Terre Haute Penitentiary, additional lands for. S. 1745, S. 1746.
- Territories of the United States, increase appropriations for publishing of official papers. S. 2348.
- Terry, W. B., relief. H. R. 1464; Mr. Combs.
- Teves, Yoshiko Ishu, relief. H. R. 7084; Mr. Farrington.
- Texas City Tin Smelter, extend for 5 years the authority for. H. R. 8569; Mr. Spence. S. 3666.
 Consideration of. H. Res. 714; Mr. Colmer.
- Textile machines, exempt from duty when imported for instruction purposes. H. R. 8881; Mr. Cooley.
- Thaw, Ruby and Hla Sein, relief. H. R. 6758; Mrs. Norton.
- The Holy Name Society, relief. H. R. 5319, Mrs. Norton.
- This-Side-of-Heaven Children's Home, authorize sale of public lands in Alaska to. H. R. 6221; Mr. Bart-
- Thomas, James Lander, relief. H. R. 1065; Mr. Morrison.
- Thomas, William F., relief. S. 165.

- Thomas Walker Bicentennial Historical Pageant, hold in 1950. S. Con. Res. 63; H. Con. Res. 130; Mr. Golden.
- Thomas, Warren and others, relief. H. R. 8152; Mr. Doyle.
- Thompson, Joseph, relief. H. R. 692; Mr. Larcade.
- Thompson, Mrs. Sarah E., relief. H. R. 4563; Mr. Mitchell.
- Thu, Francis Kueen, et al., relief. S. 3695.
- Thulin, Mrs. Willard (Jutta Mainke), relief. H. R. 7362; Mr. Anderson of California.
- Tickner, William Henry, relief. S. 897.
- Timber and stone, repeal certain laws pertaining to. H. R. 6861; Mr. Peterson.
- Tin and tin products, extension of Second Decontrol Act of 1947 regarding. H. R. 5044; Mr. Spence.
- Tin ores and tin concentrates, exemption from duty of certain. H. R. 2585; Mr. Case of New Jersey.
- Tin ore reserves, to promote the conservation of. S. 1433.
- Tin smelting industry, continue for 5 years. S. 3666.
- Tindal, W. M., relief. H. R. 5252; Mr. Sims.
- Tinnel, Mrs. Emma Spotted Eagle and Andrew Spotted Eagle, patent in fee for. S. 814.
- Tobacco:
 - Price support for Maryland. S. 715. Wrapper types 61 and 62, amend, regarding. S. 2980
- Toiyabe National Forest, extend boundary of. H. R. 5872; Mr. Baring.
- Tomita, Erio Louis and Fumiko, relief. H. R. 7292; Mr. Burnside.
- Tomita, Kimiko, relief. H. R. 8473; Mr. Havenner.
- Torre, Fortunato Guilio, relief. S. 2795.
- Torikai, Hatsuko, relief. H. R. 8500; Mrs. Douglas.
- Townsend, Ivan E., relief. H. R. 5639; Mr. Withrow.
- Trade Agreements Extension Act of 1949, to extend. H. R. 1211; Mr. Doughton.
- Trade fair, to be held at Chicago, invitation to foreign countries. H. J. Res. 453; Mr. Sabath.

 Consideration of. H. Res. 686; Mr. Sabath.
- Trade-mark, cancellation of useless requirement H. R. 8792; Mr. Bryson.

- Trading With the Enemy Act:
 - Exploitation and appellate procedures. S. 28. Property returned if received from American citizen. S. 2929.
 - Property not returned because ownership was through the medium of a corporation. S. 3901.

 Property returned to a women who was a citizen prior to marriage. S. 1292.
- Trancu, Theodore Constantin and wife, relief. S. 1305.
- Transportation of stolen vehicles, clarify statute concerning. S. 1483.
- Trautwein, Harold E., relief. H. R. 1586; Mr. Addonizio.
- Treasury Department:
 Reimbursement of, for work performed for other agencies. S. 2018.
 War agencies. H. R. 4387; Mr. Celler.
- Treasury, noncitizen claims against the United States, authorized to pay. S. 937.

 Consideration of. H. Res. 221; Mr. Lyle.
- Treber, Jonos and Mrs. Katalin, relief. H. R. 5110; Mr. Rodino.
- Trees, Lt. Col. Charles J., relief. H. R. 5244; Mr. Jacobs.
- Tremayne, Catherine S., relief. H. R. 761; Mr. Scrivner.
- Troiel, Arthur Earl, Jr., relief of guardian. H. R. 2253; Mr. Miller of California.
- Troth, Thomas O., relief. H. R. 1467; Mr. Hand:
- Trulove, Thomas A. and Nolen J. Salyards, relief. H. R. 661; Mr. King.
- Tsang, Dr. John Lin-kwei, relief. S. 3222.
- Tsuchida, Asako, relief. H. R. 8183; Mr. Tollefson.
- Tsuda, Miju Isrei, relief. H. R. 2462; Mr. Granger.
- Tsugami, Parue K., relief. H. R. 8180; Mr. Keefe.
- Tuck, Soo Hoo Yet, relief. H. R. 1979; Mr. Goodwin.
- Tuna, convention, to give effect to. S. 2633. H. R. 8945; Mr. King.
- Tung nuts, parity for. H. R. 29; Mr. Colmer. Consideration of. H. Res. 289; Mr. Colmer.
- Turri, John E. and Edward H., relief. S. 3940.
- Tutnauer, Morris, relief. H. R. 2266; Mr. Somers.
- Tweit, John, relief. H. R. 5979; Mr. Plumley.
- Tvedt, Mrs. Erna, relief. H. R. 7428; Mr. Lovre.
- Two Rock Union School District, California, land conveyed to. H. R. 4732; Mr. Scudder.
- Tyson, Walter, relief. S. 3015.

T

Uchida, Keiko, relief. H. R. 7820; Mr. Wickersham.

Uemura, Mitsuko, relief. H. R. 6689; Mr. Burke.

Uintah Indian irrigation project, to cancel drainage charges. H. R. 4070; Mr. Murdock.

Uldall, Gerda Moller and son, relief. S. 1344.

Ulvin, Dorrance and Guy F. Allen. S. 3611.

Un-American activities:

Annual report of Committee. H. Rept. 3249; Mr. Wood.

Mail by certain organizations must be marked. H. R. 5265; Mr. Williams.

Subversive activities, to protect the United States against certain. S. 2311.

Un-American Activities Committee, records, "pumpkin film" to go to Department of Justice. H. Res. 209; Mr. Wood.

Under Secretary for Defense, provide. H. R. 2216; Mr. Short.

Underwood, John B., Jr., relief. S. 3614.

Uniform Code of Military Justice, to unify, consolidate, revise, and codify. H. R. 4080; Mr. Brooks.

Uniformed services, pay and physical retirement for members. H. R. 4591; Mr. Kilday.

United Nations:

Deputy representative, new post created. H. R. 4708, S. 2093; Mr. Kee.

Consideration of. H. Res. 280; Mr. Lyle. Food and Agricultural Organization, loan for permanent headquarters. S. J. Res. 128.

International Children's Emergency Fund. H. R. 2785. Mr. Battle.

Consideration of. H. Res. 239; Mr. Madden. Palestine refugees, contribution for. S. J. Res. 36. S. J. Res. 153.

Consideration of. H. Res. 139; Mr. Sabath.

United States:

Administrative expenses, certain, relating to simplify administration in the Government service. H. R. 9430; Mr. Dawson.

Admiralty suits, extending time limit for suits against. H. R. 483; Mr. Lane.
Compensation to Government employees, to be

withheld if improper payments have been made. S. 2357

Falcon Dam, joint development of. H. R. 5773;
 Mr. Bentsen.
 Fence between United States and Mexico author-

ized for construction. S. 1115. Internal security, relating to H. R. 4703; Mr. Bryson. S. 595.

International organizations, membership and participation in. H. J. Res. 334; Mr. Morgan. Consideration of. H. Res. 350; Mr. Kee.

United States Appraisers Building, San Francisco Calif., relief. S. 794. Return to Senate. S. Con. Res. 93.

U. S. Code:

Amending sec. 1705 of title 18, mail and letter boxes, penalty for destruction. S. 1043. Clarify in regards to fishing. S. 3957. H. R. 9134; Mr. Nicholson.

Coast Guard, title 14, codify. H. R. 4566; Mr.

Conforming amendments to title 14. H. R. 8617; Mr. Hart.

Crimes and Criminal Procedure, revise title 18. H. R. 6480; Mr. Vinson.

Loans and gifts, amend title 18 relating to receipt of. H. R. 4192; Mr. Celler.

Penalty for espionage, revised.

Rules of procedure, promulgation of. H. R. 6390;
Mr. Celler. S. 2874.
Titles 18 and 28, clarification and correction. H. R. 3762; Mr. Bryson.
Title 21, entitled "Food and drugs." H. R. 9158;
Mr. Bryson.

Consideration of. H. Res. 811; Mr. Colmer. United States Tax Court incorporate into judicial system. H. R. 3113; Mr. Reed of Illinois.

Consideration of. H. Res. 335; Mr. Delaney.

United States International Trade Fair, invitation to foreign countries to attend. H. J. Res. 453; Mr. Sabath.

Consideration of. H. Res. 681; Mr. Sabath.

United States laws, extended to certain Pacific islands. H. R. 5166; Mr. Crawford.

U. S. Maritime Commission:

Authority to sell, charter, and operate ships. H. J. Res. 92; Mr. Bland. S. J. Res. 51.

United States marshals, appointment without regard to civil service. S. 3993.

War risk and marine and liability insurance, authorize to provide. H. R. 6061; Mr. Bland.

United States Merchant Marine Academy, degrees for H. R. 242; Mr. Keogh.

United States marshals mileage increased to 10 cents a mile. S. 1838.

United States Military Academy:

Codification and selection provisions. H. R. 7058; Mr. Sasscer.

District of Columbia, increase number from. S. 2210.

Consideration. H. Res. 497; Mr. Mansfield. Service in, to be considered active duty. H. R. 7739; Mr. Evins.

United States Naval Academy:

Codification and selection provisions. H. R. 7058; Mr. Sasscer.

District of Columbia, increase number from. S. 2209.

Consideration of. H. Res. 497; Mr. Lyle. Service in, to be considered active duty. H. R. 7739; Mr. Evins. United States Olympic Association, incorporate. H. R. | Veterans—Continued 9111; Mr. Gamble.

United Transformer Corp., relief. H.R. 6489; Mr. Klein.

Universal Corp., James Stewart Corp., and James Stewart & Co., relief. H. R. 6095; Mr. Wilson of

Urcelay-Ruiz, Primitivo, relief. S. 46.

Urgent Deficiency Appropriation Act of 1950. H. R. 7207; Mr. Cannon.

Uribe, Manuel, relief. H. R. 715; Mr. Nixon.

Uzman, Dr. Lutfu, relief. S. 3125.

Valsamis, Lena and Lucy Balosa. H. R. 8869; Mr.

Van Den Branden, Dr. Fernand, relief. S. 4133.

Van Dorp, Jacoba, relief. S. 3703.

Van Der Kooy, Wilhemus Johannes, relief. S. 1419.

Vaughan, George M., relief. S. 1737.

Vaughn, Mrs. James, relief. S. 2053.

Vazquez, Ovidio, relief. H. R. 3309; Mr. Fernós-Isern.

Vehicles, transportation of stolen, clarify statute affecting. S. 1483.

Velez, Antonio Rojas, relief. H. R. 3306; Mr. Fernós-

Vélez, Manuel Graulau, relief. H. R. 3313; Mr. Fernos-Isern.

Venereal disease, rapid-treatment centers, establish. S. 2228.

Vermejo reclamation project, authorize. H. R. 3788; Mr. Miles. S. 1382. H. R. 8309; Mr. Miles. S. 3517.

Vermont, Springfield, housing developments, in, to be treated as part of. S. J. Res. 194.

Vermont Agricultural College, transfer of lands to. S. 4235.

Ver Sluis, Cornelius, relief. H. R. 7282; Mr. Ford.

Vescovi, Leno and Ervin Haas, relief. H. R. 6694; Mr. Byrne of New York.

Vessels:

Coal in foreign. H. R. 75; Mr. Kilburn. Deck officers, fix minimum for. S. 3980. Foreign flag, President to control. S. 3859. H. R. 9215; Mr. Jackson of Washington. Mariposa and Monterey, authorize purchase. H. R. 9626; Mr. Hart. Navigation and inspection laws, waiver of. H. R. 9681; Mr. Hart. Ore carrying ships, to be built. H. R. 7954; Mr Jonas.

Seamen employment records to be given Treasury, requirement for waived. H. R. 9538; Mr. Hart.

Veterans:

Automobiles for disabled, conditions liberalized S. 2115.

Competitive examinations for Federal service, to provide open. H. R. 7185; Mr. Ramsay. S. 3050.

Creative organ, compensation for loss of. H. R. 6562; Mr. Rankin.

Dependent husbands and widowers, benefits for. H. R. 6561; Mr. Rankin.

Disability compensation, parity for. H. R. 6301; Mr. Rankin.

Educational benefits for those enlisted prior to Oct. 6, 1945. S. 672.

Educational policy report on. H. Rept. 3253; Mr. Teague.

Federal employees, time off to attend funerals for deceased members. H. R. 2662; Mr. Rees.

Fiancées, alien, complete processing. H. J. Res. 160; Mr. Walter.

Government employment, extend preferred status of mothers of. S. 3263.

Homes for disabled soldiers and sailors, Federal ask for. S. 3889.

Homes, treble damages against seller if price is higher than designated by Veterans' Adminis-tration. H. R. 6673; Mr. Rankin. Hospitals, construction of certain for. H. R.

5965; Mr. Rankin.

Hospital for Negroes at Booker T. Washington's birthplace. H. R. 6034; Mr. Rankin.
 Husbands defined as dependents in service-connected disabilities. H. R. 2108; Mr. Rankin.
 Industrial and institutional trade training for.

H. R. 5833: Mr. Teague. Leave policy. H. Rept. 3243; Mr. Dawson.

Mental cases, payments due to, to be paid. H. R. 5920; Mr. Vinson. S. 2395.

Military property, loaned to organizations of. H. R. 4646; Mr. Brooks.

Missing Persons Act, amended to permit moving of dependents of military personnel who have been reported missing. S. 2857.

National Service Life insurance:

Clarify sec. 602 (4), S. 461, disabilities increased to \$100 a month. H. R. 6560; Mr.

Rankin.

Dividends applied to insurance. H. R. 8236; Mr. Noland.

Parent definition. H. R. 1941, Mr. Teague. Patents, extension of. H. R. 4692; Mr. O'Hara, of Minnesota.

Pensions for. H. R. 2681; Mr. Rankin. Pensions for Spanish-American veterans, to make uniform. H. R. 6374; Mr. Rankin. Pensions for widows and children. H. R. 4617;

Mr. Rankin.

Pensions, lump-sum payments restriction removed

if under medical care. S. 266.

Psychosis, presumption of service connection.

H. R. 7534; Mr. Wheeler.

Postal Service:

Credit for military service in. S. 689; H. R. 87; Mr. Miller of California.

Increase of pay, for certain employees. H. R. 4285; Mr. McCormack.

Prisoners of war, study of health of. H. R. 8848; Mr. Rankin.

Public employment, modify provisions regarding. S. 115.

Retirement benefits, to enlisted men who were given battlefield promotions. S. 2559.
Schools, regulation of. S. 2596.
Consideration of. H. Res. 447; Mr. McSweeney.

Service-connected disability cases: Pension increased. H. R. 5598; Mr. Rankin. Brain injury; cases rehabilitation assistance increased. S. 2146.

Servicemen's Indemnity Act of 1950. H. R. 9911; Mr. Rankin.

Servicemen's Readjustment Act, investigate. H. Res. 474; Mr. Teague.

Spanish-American: Uniform pensions for. H. R. 6374; Mr. Rankin.

Out-patient treatment for. H. R. 6217; Mr. Rankin.

Vetoes:

House bills:

Senate bills:

H. R. 142, Payment of fees for census data. H. R. 559, United States court jurisdiction, Needles, Calif. H. R. 572, Misetich, Sylvia M., relief. H. R. 581, Hilda Links, E. J. Ohman et al.,

H. R. 581, Hilda Links, E. J. Ohman et al., relief.
H. R. 594, Hurley, Mamie L., relief.
H. R. 683, Lewis, Louise Peters, relief.
H. R. 703, Foxworth, Mrs. Otuin, claim.
H. R. 834, Contract Settlement Act.
H. R. 1019, Ford, George M., relief.
H. R. 1036, Owen, R. C., relief.
H. R. 1036, Owen, R. C., relief.
H. R. 1131, James Fred Girdley and Percy Bridgewater, relief.
H. R. 1282, Robertson, Mrs. T. A., relief.
H. R. 1471, Smoot, E. La Ree, relief.
H. R. 3522, Cheek, Mrs. Zelma Inez, relief.
H. R. 3788, Vermejo reclamation project.
H. R. 4094, Bunge North-American Grain Corp., relief.
H. R. 4366, Pearson Remedy Co., relief.
H. R. 4563, Thompson, Mrs. Sarah E., relief.
H. R. 5134, Colorado-Big Thompson reclamation project.
H. R. 5508, Vitalization, and Retirement

tion project.
H. R. 5508, Vitalization and Retirement
Equalization Act of 1948.

Veterans—Continued Training and research in medicine and surgery extended. S. 2541. Tuberculosis: Arrested, compensation for. H. R. 6559; Mr. Rankin. Presumption of service-connection in. H. R. 7440; Mr. Staggers.
Tuition costs, interpreting laws relating to. S. Con. Res. 107.
Unemployment benefits (52–20) extended for 2 years. S. 1741. Veterans Preference Act, widowed mothers return under certain conditions. S. 974. Vocational rehabilitation: Extend training to 4 years. S. 3499. Extended: H. R. 9900; Mr. Rankin. S. 4229. Veterans' Administration:
Albert A. Sprague, Veterans Memorial Hospital,
designated. S. 745. Automobiles, payments for disabled veterans, for. S. 3768. Automobiles for disabled, conditions liberalized S. 2115.
Canteen Service employees to be paid out of canteen fund. S. 1185. Costs of teaching, personnel and supplies for land-grant colleges. H. R. 7057; Mr. Rankin. Dental specialists, appointment. H. R. 6819; Mr. Rankin. Hospital, designated as Buffalo Veterans Memorial Hospital. S. 3254. Hospital to be constructed at West Haven, Conn. S. 1387. Hospitals, construction of certain. H. R. 5965; Mr. Rankin. S. 683. because of capture, internment, etc. Mr. Rankin. Res. 222; Mr. Kerr.

tte Dilis:
S. 40, Norris, William D., relief.
S. 41, Reno, Nev., relief.
S. 146, Jones, J. N., claim, relief.
S. 275, Jones, Arthur C., relief.
S. 377, Jenkins, Ernest J., relief.
S. 1266 Brandon Hayward O., re S. 1266, Brandon, Hayward O., relief. S. 1407, Navajo and Hopi Tribes, rehabilita-Consideration of. H. Res. 348; Mr. Rankin. Marcus George Veterans Memorial Hospital. tion of. Pocket: Senate bills: Medical department employees, increase rates of compensation for. H. R. 6022; Mr. Allen of S. 1385, Excess-land provisions of the Federal Reclamation laws. S. 2115, Veterans, disabled, automobiles Overpayments, relieve certain employees from. for. Pensions and compensation, retroactive payments because of capture, internment, etc. S. 811. Philippines, to establish an office in. H. R. 6632; Property, leases or leased, extend the authority for 2 years, respecting. S. 2010. SECOND SESSION Readjustments benefits, appropriation for. H. J. House bills: se bills:
H. R. 87, Postal Service, military service.
H. R. 602, Busche, Fritz, relief.
H. R. 627, Southern Fireproofing Co., relief.
H. R. 1022, Smith, Alvin, relief.
H. R. 1026, Spencer, Susie Lee, relief.
H. R. 1095, Pittsburgh Du Bois Co., relief.
H. R. 1243, Hatch Act, amend.
H. R. 1481, Zaffareni, Julius, relief.
H. R. 1758, Natural Gas Act, amend.
H. R. 3436, War Contractors Relief Act. Retention preference greater. S. 1937. for disabled, providing Schools, regulation of. S. 2596. Training and research in medicine and surgery extended. S. 2541.

Trust funds, administration of. S. 3582. U. S. Military, Naval, and Coast Guard Academies, service in to be considered active duty. H. R. 7739; Mr. Evins.
William L. Nelson Veterans Memorial Hospital, H. R. 3436, War Contractors Relief Act, amend. designated. S. 928. H. R. 3464, Rasmussen, John Michael Ancher, relief. H. R. 3498, Gluckin Corp., relief. H. R. 4806, Drago, Dr. Francisco, relief. H. R. 4832, Graphic Arts Corp., of Ohio, relief. H. R. 5016, Prati, Mrs. Virginia Dalla Rosa Veterans affairs: Helena, Mont., lands conveyed to. S. 460. conveyed to Milwaukee County, Wis. Lands, co S. 2298. and son, relief.

H. R. 6095, Universal Corp. et al., relief.

H. R. 6217, Veterans, Spanish-American.

H. R. 7540, Lewis, Louise Peters, relief.

H. R. 8422, Plettenberg, Carmencita Von, Veterans Canteen Service, employees to be paid from funds of. S. 1185. Veterans' organizations: relief. H. R. 9490, Communist Party, registration. H. J. Res. 238, Nationality Act of 1940, Military property loaned to. H. R. 4646; Mr. Brooks. Insignia, provisions relating to unlawful use of. amend. H. J. Res. 461, South Parkersburg, W. Va. S. 648.

Vetoes-Continued Virgin Islands: Agricultural program for. S. 2809. Senate bills: S. 305, Laffite, Julio, relief.
S. 764, Forest Lumber Co., relief.
S. 765, Algoma Lumber Co., relief.
S. 766, Lamm Lumber Co., relief.
S. 794, United States Appraisers Building, Bond issues and other obligations, authorized. H. R. 4586; Mr. Crawford. Federal Airport Act amended so that projects may be constructed in. S. 2360. Free entry of articles from. H. R. 6343; Mr. Doughton. relief. Housing and slum clearance. S. 3635. Incorporation. H. R. 2989; Mr. Redden. Consideration of. H. Res. 185; S. 815, Indians, Crow Creek Indian Agency, relief.
S. 1008, Antitrust laws, 2 year moratorium.
S. 1027, The Merit Co., relief.
S. 1064, Marak, Iris Huebner, relief.
S. 1086, Dixie Margarine Co., relief.
S. 1169, Shalfeieff, Christina, relief.
S. 1528, Beller, Elmer, relief.
S. 1800, Alexander, J. Don, relief.
S. 1816, S. A. Healy Co., relief.
S. 2297, Cardy, Lee Jones, relief.
S. 2339, Davis Grocery Co., relief.
S. 2702, Gabel, Louis E., relief.
S. 3906, War Contractors Relief Act. relief. Mr. McSweeney. Public employment offices extended to. S. 3546. Resident Commissioner, to provide for a. H. R. 2988; Mr. Redden. Vocational Education Act, extended to. S. 493. H. R. 3105; Mr. Lesinski. Consideration of. H. Res. 479: McSweeney. Pocket: Virginia, Princess Anne County, easement for road. H. R. 7043; Mr. Hardy. House bills: H. R. 1601, La Fayette Brewery, Inc., relief.
H. R. 1799, Ornstein, Dr. Jacob, relief.
H. R. 3012, Wyoming National Bank of
Wilkes-Barre, relief. H. R. 3419, Merchant Ship Sales Act of 1946, amend.
H. R. 4803, Elmers, Bernard F., relief.
H. R. 6989, United Transformer Co., re-Visa information. H. Res. 196; Mr. Marcantonio. lief. H. R. 7854, Kansas, Sedgwick County Vodka, transferred by pipeline, amend Internal Revenue Commissioners, relief. Code 2883 (d) relating to. H. R. 7932; Mr. Lynch. Voice of America, broadcasting facilities transferred to. H. R. 2282; Mr. Bloom. Vicencio, Mrs. Dorothy, relief. H. R. 631; Mr. Engle of California. Volkov, Leon Nikolaivich, relief. H. R. 2848; Mr. Celler. S. 1087. Vice President, President, and Speaker, salary increase. S. 103. Von Plettenberg, Carmencita, relief. S. 3459. Vick, John M., relief. H. R. 6052; Mr. Kerr. Voregarethsos, George A. (George Spiro Chatmos); relief. S. 2277. Vickers, Carroll L., relief. S. 3749. Vulich, Zora B., relief. H. R. 4306; Mr. Marshall. Viera, Miguel A., relief. H. R. 1474; Mr. Javits. W Wagley, Clayborne V., relief. H. R. 5981; Mr. Trimble. Vigo plant: Land transferred for farm use. S. 1745. H. R. 4442; Mr. Bonner. Wagner, Ellis C. and Barbara P., relief. H. R. 1125; Land transferred for use of penitentiary. S. 1746. Mr. Phillips of California.

Wagner, John W., relief. S. 1059.	War Claims Act of 1948: Amend, extending time for filing claims. S. 326,
	S. 2872. Dependency requirements of parents to benefits of parents, to remove. S. 3000. Witnesses, to be superposed. S. 3644. H. B. 7802.
Wahler, Freda, relief. H. R. 2704; Mr. Allen of Illinois.	Witnesses, to be supenaed. S. 3644, H. R. 7802; Mr. Crosser.
Wakefield, Mrs. Harry, relief. H. R. 7092; Mr. Le-Compte.	War Contractors Relief Act, settlement of claims of sub- contractors. S. 3906, H. R. 9121; Mr. Walter.
Waldron, Francis A., relief. H. R. 7964; Mrs. Kelly of New York.	War Damage Corporation Act of 1950. H. R. 9802; Mr. McKinnon.
	War damages, to be paid Switzerland. S. 612.
Wales, Emory T., relief. S. 1003.	
Waline, Louis J., relief. S. 191.	War Department: Personnel and civilian employees, personal property, settlement of claims for. H. R. 2672; Mr. Walter.
Walker, Mr. and Mrs. C. S., relief. H. R. 4163; Mr. Phillips of California.	War Housing Disposal Program, third report on. H. Rept. 1320; Mr. Dawson.
Walker, Grace G., relief. H. R. 2808; Mr. Morton.	War Powers Act of 1941, extend. H. R. 9932; Mr. Celler. Consideration of. H. Res. 887; Mr. Smith of Virginia.
Walker, Mrs. Josephine Wagnow, relief. H. R. 3665, Mr. Bentsen.	
ALL DOMOSCIA	War Risk and marine and liability insurance authorize to provide. H. R. 6061; Mr. Bland.
Walker, Dr. Thomas Bicentennial Historical Pageant to hold. H. Con. Res. 130; Mr. Golden. S. Con. Res. 63.	Ward, Bessie R., Edgar F. and Lillian V. Russell, relief. H. R. 6695; Mr. Byrne of New York.
Walker, Lt. Gen. Walton Harris, issue posthumously a commission as General. H. J. Res. 556; Mr. Vinson.	Ward, Frank O., relief. H. R. 1053: Mr. Lanham.
Walook, Dick, and Alfred L. Woods, relief. H. R. 587; Mr. Bartlett.	Warren, Harry, relief. H. R. 1505; Mr. Sheppard.
War Assets Administration: Continue. H. R. 2402; Mr. Holifield. S. 829.	Waring, John B. H., relief. H. Res. 253; Mr. Jennings.
Reimburse State of New York for certain lands. H. R. 5003; Mr. Celler. Consideration of. H. Res. 96; Mr. McSweeney.	Washington, Cowlitz, relief. S. 1530.

Washington County, Miss., quitclaim certain land. Weskamp, Sister Edeltrudis Clara, relief. S. 2156. H. R. 3680; Mr. Whittington.

Washington, George, relief. H. R. 1503; Mr. Sheppard.

Washington, George, statue to be moved to Smithsonian Institution. S. J. Res. 171.

Washington, Pierce County, to provide for the transfer to, certain surplus lands. H. R. 5101; Mr. Tollefson.

Watanabe, Regina, relief. H. R. 7970; Mr. O'Konski.

Water facility:

District of Columbia, loans, authorized for expansion of, in. S. 3632. H. R. 8578; Mr. Smith of Virginia.

Loans. H. R. 3181; Mr. D'Ewart.

Reclamation laws shall not apply to certain lands if supplemental supply comes from the San Luis Valley project. S. 1385.

Watson, Clyde L., and Laverne F. Andrews, relief H. R. 8641; Mr. Whittington.

Watson, Robert A., jurisdiction of court to hear claim of. H. R. 1056; Mr. McConnell.

Watt, James Wilbur, patent in fee for. H. R. 6960; Mr. D'Ewart.

Watt, Mary E. White, patent in fee for. H. R. 6961; Mr. D'Ewart.

Watt, William, patent in fee for. H. R. 6959; Mr. D'Ewart.

Watters, Robert Preston, estate, relief. H. R. 7454; Mr. Hobbs.

Weatherly, Forest L., relief. H. R. 2268; Mr. Wier.

Weber, Fred A., relief. H. R. 574; Mr. Auchincloss.

Weber Basin reclamation project, Utah, authorize, H. R. 799; Mr. Granger. S. 2391.

Weiner, Herman L., relief. S. 819.

Weber, Hildegarde, relief. S. 3007.

Weitlanner, Mrs. Claudia, relief. H. R. 5539; Mr. Celler.

Welfare, Department of, to constitute the Federal Security Agency. H. R. 782; Mr. Dawson. Consideration of. H. Res. 202; Mr. Sabath.

Well sites, for the use of Geological Survey to acquire. H. R. 4915; Mr. Peterson.

West, Lena Mae, a minor, relief. H. R. 1285; Mr. Evins.

West, W. M., relief. H. R. 2239; Mr. Jennings.

Western Chemical and Manufacturing Co., relief. H. R. 6528; Mr. McKinnon.

Westly, Arne Gordon, relief. H. R. 1609; Mr. Herter.

Westway, Mrs. Gertrude, relief. S. 322.

Whaling, regulation of. S. 2080.

Whang, Rev. Andrew Chai Kyung, relief. H. R. 8759; Mrs. Kelly of New York.

Wheat, International Agreement on, to give effect to S. 2383. H. R. 6305; Mr. Spence.
Consideration of. H. Res. 391; Mr. Madden.

Wheat and corn, marketing excess of. S. 3510.

Wheeler National Monument, abolish. H. R. 7982; Mr. Marsalis.

Whike, George H., Construction Co., relief. H. R. 4419; Mr. McSweeney.

White, Jim, commemorate his contribution to early history of Carlsbad Caverns in New Mexico. 1959.

White, John E., relief. H. R. 6003; Mr. McMillan of South Carolina.

White, Raymond B., relief. H. R. 6323; Mr. Gossett.

White House:

Disposal of materials during renovation. H. J. Res. 353; Mr. Whittington. S. J. Res. 129, Renovation of Executive Mansion. H. R. 3856; Mr. Whittington. S. 1432.

Whitesell, Clara, patent in fee for. S. 2948.

Whitford, Mr. and Mrs. Charles, relief. S. 3129.

Whitney, Mrs. Elizabeth H., relief. H. R. 4960; Mrs. Rogers of Massachusetts.

Whitt, John Aaron, relief. H. R. 1017; Mr. Battle.

Wiechowski, Jan Josef, relief. S. 2488.

Wilcox Electric Co., Inc., relief. H. R. 5564; Mr. | Wong, Ah-Kim, relief. H. R. 8772; Mr. Denton. Bolling.

Wildlife refuge, Washington, exchange of lands in. H. R. 3420; Mr. Jackson of Washington.

William L. Nelson Veterans Memorial Hospital, designated. S. 928.

Williams, Mrs. Edna and Mrs. Vesta Meinn, relief. H. R. 1701; Mr. Miller of California.

Williams, Lawrence B. and wife, relief. H. R. 6696; Mr. Byrne of New York.

Willow River Power Co., relief. S. 2031.

Willmarth, Mrs. Alice, relief. S. 2071.

Wilson, Frank C., certain lands formerly owned by him. H. R. 2931; Mr. Preston.

Wilson, John Waipa, relief. H. R. 1858; Mr. Farring-

Wind-tunnels and air engineering development center, established. S. 1267. Consideration of. H. Res. 392; Mr. Madden.

Wing, Wong Suey, relief. S. 382

Winona Machine & Foundry Co. of Winona, Minn. H. R. 2224; Mr. August H. Andresen.

Winterman, Hyman, relief. S. 2257.

Wirth, Conrad L., relief. H. R. 1446; Mr. Beall.

Wisconsin:

Bowler, schools to be available to both Indian and non-Indian children in. H. R. 7332; Mr. Murray of Wisconsin.

Dodge County, relief of. S. 3585, H. R. 8394; Mr. Davis of Wisconsin.

Witnesses in United States courts and before United States commissioners, increase fees. S. 635, H. R. 1953; Mr. Celler.

Wolde, Pieter Cornelis, relief. H. R. 714; Mr. Morri-

Wolverton, Col. David R., relief. H. R. 588; Mr. Beall.

Women:

Equal pay for equal work. S. 706. Equal rights amendment. S. J. Res. 25.

Won, Yuk Onn, relief. H. R. 3805; Mr. Farrington.

Wong, Elizabeth and Lawrence, relief. H. R. 1861; Mr. Farrington.

Wong, Hoy C., relief. H. R. 1042; Mr. Walter.

Wood, Ralph A., relief. H. R. 1497; Mr. Miller of California.

Woolf, Edward, relief. H. R. 1813; Mr. McCormack.

Wooten, Sam, et al., relief. H. R. 2090; Mr. Peterson.

Workers from foreign countries, to arrange for. H. R. 5557; Mr. Gathings. Consideration of. H. Res. 322; Mr. Lyle.

Workman, Robert B., relief. S. 1449.

World Fair, California World Progress Exposition, recognition of. H. J. Res. 434; Mr. McKinnon.

World War II:

Contractors, relief for. H. R. 3436; Mr. Walter. Prisoners of war, study of health of. H. R. 8848; Mr. Rankin.

Wornum, Mrs. Miriam G., relief. H. R. 4854; Mr. Miller of California.

Wright, Donald Francis, relief. S. 570.

Wright, Marie E., relief. H. R. 2231; Mr. Deane.

Wu, Dr. Ta Fu, relief. H. R. 4532; Mr. Martin of Massachusetts.

Wulf, Charles W., relief. H. R. 1290; Mr. Keating.

Wyoming:

Buffalo, city of authorized to make use of certain lands. H. R. 7977; Mr. Barrett of Wyoming. Mills, sewage system, transfer to. S. 3136. Mineral leases of school lands permitted. H. R. 2678; Mr. Barrett of Wyoming. S. 805.
Oil and gas leases, execute. H. R. 7916; Mr. Barrett of Wyoming. S. 3315.

Wyoming National Bank of Wilkes-Barre, relief. H.R. 3012; Mr. O'Neil.

X

Y

Yabe, Mary Mitsuye Nishihama, relief. H. R. 6169; Mr. Johnson.

Yabe, Yukie, and Gabriel Eugene Yackanich, relief. H. R. 8562; Mr. Joseph L. Pfeifer.

Yagi, Suzuko and Anne Yagi, relief. H. R. 7363; Mrs. Bolton of Ohio.

Yamaguchi, Kimiko, relief. H. R. 8558; Mr. Kennedy

Yamaya, Tomoko, relief. H. R. 9145; Mr. Feighan.

Yamazaki, Stella M. K., relief. H. R. 7814; Mr. Deane.

Yannopoulos, Konstantinos, relief. H. R. 4042; Mr. Keogh.

Yeadon, Claris U., relief. S. 335.

Yean, Louis Gam, relief. H. R. 7050; Mr. Mansfield.

Yedid, Jaques, relief. S. 977.

Yee Balche Yee, relief. H. R. 8289; Mr. Saylor.

Yellow Cab Transit Co. of Oklahoma City, relief. H. R. 3966; Mr. Monroney.

Yen, Lee Yee, relief. S. 3406.

Yerxa, Gertrude O., et al., relief. H. R. 718; Mr. Nixon.

Yialouris, Nicholas, relief. S. 3037.

Ying, Lum, relief. H. R. 8802; Mr. Shafer.

Yono, Chiyoko, relief. H. R. 7961; Mr. Havenner. S. 2499.

Yoshida, Daijiro, relief. H. R. 7315; Mrs. Bosone, S. 2499.

Yoshida, Chiyo Furumura, relief. H. R. 8155; Mr. Johnson.

Yoshinaga, Mary Frances, relief. H. R. 7560; Mr. Farrington.

Young Americans Medal, authorize. H. R. 157; Mr. Chelf.

Young, Brigham:
Ceremony at Capitol authorized. H. Con. Res.
184; Mr. Granger.
Print proceedings at unveiling. S. Con. Res. 100.

Youth Honor Day, designated. S. J. Res. 20.

Yuen, Ching Sick, relief. H. R. 6066; Mr. Holifield.

Yugoslavia:
Emergency Relief Assistance Act of 1950. H. R. 9853; Mr. Richards. S. 4234.
Settlement of claim. H. R. 4406; Mr. Ribicoff. Consideration of H. Res. 878; Mr. Smith of Virginia.

Yuma auxiliary project, Arizona, water furnished. S. 690

Yuma reclamation service, withdrawal of public notice. S. 1542.

Yun, Chyon Yong, relief. S. 2620.

Yurchak, Mrs. Else Samstag, relief. H. R. 9334; Mr. Walter.

 ${f z}$

Zaffareni, Julius, relief. H. R. 1481; Mr. Kennedy.

Zahn, Gerhard and wife. S. 3426.

Zapf, Lacey C., relief. S. 1429.

Zarandova, Martinu Aruaiy, relief. S. 3430.

Ziegler, Stephania, relief. S. 2741.

Zilmenis, Aleksanders, et al., relief. H. R. 4604, Mr. Klein.

Zitnikova, Jarmila, relief. S. 2791.

Zizkovsky, Jirina, relief. H. R. 6461; Mr. Meyer.

STATISTICAL RECAPITULATION AND COMPARISON, FIRST SESSION, EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESS; FIRST SESSION, EIGHTIETH CONGRESS; FIRST SESSION, SEVENTY-NINTH CONGRESS; FIRST SESSION, SEVENTY-EIGHTH CONGRESS; FIRST SESSION, SEVENTY-SEVENTH CONGRESS

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

	First session Eighty-first Congress	First session Eightieth Congress	First session Seventy- ninth Congress	First session Seventy- eighth Congress	First session Seventy- seventh Congress
ConvenedAdjournedCalendar daysLegislative days in session	Jan. 3, 1949 Oct. 19, 1949 320 165	Jan. 3, 1947 Dec. 19, 1947 238 144	Jan. 3, 1945 Dec. 21, 1945 353 205	Jan. 6, 1943 Dec. 21, 1943 282 187	Jan. 3, 1941 Jan. 2, 1942 365 210
Bills introduced Joint resolutions introduced_ Simple resolutions introduced_ Concurrent resolutions in-	6, 532 382 405	4, 831 284 414	5, 111 296 469	3, 903 210 391	6, 297 261 397
troduced	149	129	119	64	61
Total bills and reso- lutions	7, 468	5, 658	5, 995	4, 568	7, 016
Public laws: Approved Over veto	440 0	394 1	293 0	218 1	397 0
Total, public laws	440	395	293	219	397
Private laws	353	131	365	165	252
Grand total, public and private laws	793	526	658	384	649
Committee reports: Union Calendar House Calendar Private Calendar Conference reports Special reports	613 160 508 72 115	595 157 320 59 103	429 281 661 52 47	333 158 370 121	536 214 531
Total	1, 468	1, 234	1, 470	982	1, 297
Reported bills acted upon: Union Calendar House Calendar Private Calendar Conference reports Special reports	545 152 508 71 115	508 146 252 59 65	345 270 585 50 72	260 147 359 61	491 201 529
Total acted upon	1, 391	1, 030	1, 322	827	1, 237
Special reports and reported bills pending	77	204	148	155	60
Total reported	1, 468	1, 234	1, 470	982	1, 297
Resolutions agreed to: Simple House concurrent Senate concurrent	214 24 19	230 21 10	220 29 11	178 12 8	202 16 14
Total agreed to	257	261	260	198	232

For footnotes see p. 382.

FOOTNOTES

In the Seventy-second Congress the total laws numbered 843 which were divided as follows: House bills 474, House joint resolutions 41, Senate bills 294, and Senate joint resolutions 34. Of the 474 House bills which became laws, there was included 1 omnibus pension bill containing 283 House bills and 155 Senate bills (added to the House bill as amendments), making a total of 1,280 bills and resolutions which became laws. The 1,280 laws are subdivided as follows: 756 House bills, 41 House joint resolutions, 449 Senate bills, and 34 Senate joint resolutions. Of the 294 Senate bills and 34 Senate joint resolutions which became laws, 112 bills and 8 joint resolutions were enacted in lieu of House bills, House joint resolutions, and a House concurrent resolution, which had been reported from committees and which were laid on the table to facilitate the enactment of the legislation. Exclusive of bills vetoed and the proposed amendments to the Constitution, the House joint resolutions and 1 Senate bill which did not become laws. There were introduced in the Senate 5,702 bills, 265 joint resolutions, 45 concurrent resolutions, and 380 simple resolutions. The Senate passed 659 Senate bills and 75 Senate joint resolutions. The Senate committees made 1,367 reports. Exclusive of bills vetoed and the proposed amendments to the Constitution, the Senate passed 350 Senate bills and 59 Senate bills and 9 Senate joint resolutions were pending on House calendars; and 159 Senate bills and 19 Senate bills and 9 Senate concurrent resolutions were pending in House committees. One Senate joint resolution was recommitted to committee in the House. Two Senate concurrent resolutions were pending in House committees. Forty-nine Senate bills and 5 Senate joint resolutions in House committees. One Senate joint resolution was recommitted to committee in the House. Two Senate concurrent resolutions were pending in House committees. Forty-nine Senate bills and 5 Senate joint resolutions were indefinitely postponed in the Senate because similar House bills had become laws or were further advanced in the process of becoming laws. The Senate and House also passed Senate Joint Resolution No. 14, proposing an amendment ("lame duck") to the Constitution, which has been ratified; also Senate Joint Resolution No. 211, proposing an amendment to the Constitution, repealing the eighteenth (prohibition) amendment. Vetoes by message numbered 10, of which one act was subsequently passed over the veto. One act failed to become law through lack of signature after adjournment of the Congress, and 7 acts failed to become law through lack of signature after adjournment of the Congress, and 7 acts failed to become laws through lack of Executive approval ("pocket vetoes"). Of the acts vetoed there was 1 omnibus pension bill, containing 186 House bills and 192 Senate bills (added to the House bill as amendments). There were 592 bills entered upon the Consent Calendar, of which 534 were acted upon, leaving 58 upon the calendar. Twelve motions to discharge committees from consideration of bills were filed, of which 5 were entered on the calendar of such motions and 7 did not receive a sufficient number of signatures for such entry. Of the 5 so entered on the calendar, 4 were rejected by the House and 1 prevailed. The President transmitted to the House 88 messages; executive departments transmitted 956 communications. Petitions filed numbered 10,809.

In the Seventy-third Congress the total laws numbered 976, which were divided as follows: House bills 533.

In the Seventy-third Congress the total laws numbered 976, which were divided as follows: House bills 533, House joint resolutions 33, Senate bills 388, and Senate joint resolutions 22. Of the 388 Senate bills and 22 Senate joint resolutions which became laws, 119 bills and 5 joint resolutions were enacted in lieu of House bills, House House joint resolutions 33, Senate bills 388, and Senate joint resolutions 22. Of the 388 Senate bills and 22 Senate joint resolutions which became laws, 119 bills and 5 joint resolutions were enacted in lieu of House bills, House joint resolutions, and a House concurrent resolution, which had been reported from committees and which were laid on the table to facilitate the enactment of the legislation. Exclusive of bills vetoed, the House passed 88 House bills and 6 House joint resolutions and 5 Senate bills which did not become laws. There were introduced in the Senate 3,806 bills, 144 joint resolutions, 24 concurrent resolutions, and 279 simple resolutions. The House passed 660 House bills and 42 House joint resolutions. The Senate passed 808 Senate bills and 38 Senate joint resolutions. The Senate committees made 1,458 reports. Exclusive of bills vetoed, the Senate passed 387 Senate bills and 17 Senate joint resolutions which did not become laws. One hundred and twenty-six Senate bills and 8 Senate joint resolutions were pending on House calendars; and 153 Senate bills and 8 Senate joint resolutions were pending in House committees. Sixty-two Senate bills and 4 Senate joint resolutions were pending in House bills had become laws or were further advanced in the process of becoming laws. Thirty-nine House bills, 1 House joint resolution, 31 Senate bills, and 1 Senate joint resolution were vetoed, of which 1 act was subsequently passed over the veto. There were 492 bills entered upon the Consent Calendar, of which 398 were acted upon, leaving 56 upon the calendar. Thirty-one motions to discharge committees from consideration of bills were filed, of which 6 were entered on the calendar of such motions and 25 did not receive a sufficient number of signatures for such entry. Of the 6 so entered on the calendar, 2 prevailed and 4 remained on the Discharge Calendar. The President transmitted to the House 88 messages; executive departments transmitted 504 communications. Petitions filed numbered 5,201.

In the Sevent

passage and 1 remained on the Discharge Calendar. The President transmitted to the House 121 messages; executive departments transmitted 876 communications. Petitions filed numbered 11,228.

The total laws of the Seventy-fifth Congress numbered 1,759, which were divided as follows: House bills 1,061, House joint resolutions 96, Senate bills 562, and Senate joint resolutions 40. There were introduced in the Senate 4,179 bills, 310 joint resolutions, 41 concurrent resolutions, and 204 simple resolutions. The House passed 1,334 House bills and 103 House joint resolutions. The Senate bills and 65 Senate joint resolutions. The Senate committees made 2,219 reports. Thirty Senate bills and 6 Senate joint resolutions were pending on House calendars. 'Nineteen House bills, 1 House joint resolution, 6 Senate bills, and 3 Senate joint resolutions were vetoed, of which 3 acts were subsequently passed over the veto. Pocket vetoes: 50 House bills, 2 House joint resolutions, 31 Senate bills, and 1 Senate joint resolution. There were 893 bills entered upon the Consent Calendar, of which 869 were acted upon, leaving 24 upon the calendar. Forty-three motions

to discharge committees from consideration of bills were filed, of which 4 were entered on the calendar of such motions and 39 did not receive a sufficient number of signatures for such entry. Of the 4 so entered on the calendar, 3 prevailed and 1 failed of passage. Of the 4 so entered on the calendar, 2 were for the wages-and-hours bill. The President transmitted to the House 53 messages; executive departments transmitted 1,433 communica-Petitions filed numbered 5,369.

The total laws of the Seventy-sixth Congress numbered 1,662, which were divided as follows: House bills,

957; House joint resolutions, 77; Senate bills, 588; and Senate joint resolutions, 40.

There were introduced in the Senate 4,438 bills, 308 joint resolutions, 56 concurrent resolutions, and 342 simple resolutions. There were introduced in the House 10,735 bills, 647 resolutions, 623 joint resolutions, 95 concurrent resolutions.

The House passed 1.329 House bills and 74 House joint resolutions and 635 Senate bills and 42 Senate joint

resolutions.

The Senate committees made 2,226 reports. The House committees made 3,113 reports.

Twenty-one Senate bills and four Senate joint resolutions were pending on House Calendars. Vetoed, 165. House bills vetoed, 78; Senate bills vetoed, 46; House bills pocket vetoed, 22; Senate bills pocket vetoed, 19.

There were 967 bills entered upon the Consent Calendar, of which 945 were acted upon, leaving 22 upon

the calendar.

Thirty-seven motions to discharge committees from consideration of bills were filed, 35 of which did not receive a sufficient number of signatures for entry on the calendar of such motions. Two motions to discharge committees were placed on the Discharge Calendar, and two were agreed to.

The President transmitted to the House 14 messages, executive departments transmitted 2,075 communica-

Petitions filed numbered 9,426.

tions. Petitions filed numbered 9,426.

The total laws of the Seventy-seventh Congress numbered 1,485, which were divided as follows: 1,018 House

bills; 467 Senate bills.

There were introduced in the Senate 2,924 bills, 170 joint resolutions, 42 concurrent resolutions, and 337 simple resolutions. There were introduced in the House 7,869 bills, 371 House joint resolutions, 86 concurrent resolutions, and 587 simple resolutions.

The House passed 1,367 House bills and 482 Senate bills.

The Senate committees made 1,856 reports. The House committees made 2,748 reports.

Twenty-one Senate bills and two Senate joint resolutions were pending on House Calendars.

Vetoed, 74. House bills vetoed, 41; Senate bills vetoed, 33; House bills pocket vetoed, 3; Senate bills pocket vetoed, none.

There were 682 bills entered upon the Consent Calendar, of which 658 were acted upon, leaving 24 upon

the calendar.

Fifteen motions to discharge committees from consideration of bills were filed, fourteen of which did not receive a sufficient number of signatures for entry on the calendar of such motions. One motion to discharge committees was placed on the Discharge Calendar, and one was agreed to.

The President transmitted to the House 10 messages; executive departments transmitted 2,042 communica-

tions. Petitions filed numbered 3,498.

The total laws of the Seventy-eighth Congress numbered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided as follows: House bills are considered 1,157, which were divided 2,157, which were divided 2

and joint resolutions, 788; Senate bills and joint resolutions, 369; public laws 568; private laws, 589.

There were introduced in the Senate 2,217 bills, 165 joint resolutions, 59 concurrent resolutions, and 356 simple resolutions. There were introduced in the House 5,628 bills, 324 House joint resolutions, 104 concurrent resolutions, 683 simple resolutions.

The House passed 935 House bills and 50 House joint resolutions and 358 Senate bills and 13 Senate joint

resolutions

Two House bills were vetoed but failed of passage over Presidential veto.

One House bill and one Senate bill were allowed to become law without the approval by the President.

One House bill and one Senate bill were passed over Presidential veto.

The Senate committees made 1,393 reports. The House committees made 2,099 reports.

Seven Senate bills, one Senate joint resolution, and one Senate concurrent resolution were pending on House calendars.

Vetoed, 46. House bills vetoed, 14; Senate bills vetoed, 14; Senate joint resolution, 1. House bills pocket vetoed, 14; Senate bills pocket vetoed, 3.

There were 451 bills entered upon the Consent Calendar, of which 431 were acted upon, leaving 20 upon the calendar.

Twenty-one motions to discharge committees from consideration of bills were filed, 18 of which did not receive a sufficient number of signatures for entry on the calendar of such motions. Three motions to discharge committees were placed on the Discharge Calendar, and 3 were agreed to.

The President transmitted to the House 7 messages; executive departments transmitted 2,112 communica-

tions. Petitions filed numbered 6,253.

There were 300 roll calls, divided as follows: 144 quorum calls and 156 year and nays.

Cangrees numbered 1,625, which were divided as follows:

The total laws of the Seventy-ninth Congress numbered 1,625, which were divided as follows: House bills, 1118; House joint resolutions, 55; Senate bills, 429; Senate joint resolutions, 23; Public laws, 733; Private

laws, 892.

There were introduced in the Senate 2,509 bills, 189 joint resolutions, 76 concurrent resolutions, and 321 simple resolutions. There were introduced in the House 7 239 bills, 393 House joint resolutions, 169 concurrent resolutions, 760 simple resolutions.

The House passed 1,399 House bills and 64 House joint resolutions and 417 Senate bills and 23 Senate joint

Two House bills (H. R. 4908) (H. R. 6042) and two House joint resolutions (H. J. Res. 106) (H. J. Res. 225) were vetoed but failed of passage over Presidential veto.

One House bill (H. R. 1975) was allowed to become law without the approval by the President.

Fourteen House bills and six Senate bills pocket vetoed.

The Senate committee made 1,929 reports. The House committees made 2,728 reports.

Eleven Senate bills, 3 Senate joint resolutions, and 0 Senate concurrent resolution were pending on House calendars.

Vetoed, 76. House bills vetoed, 43; House joint resolutions, 2; Senate bills vetoed, 11; Senate joint resotion, 0. House bills pocket vetoed, 14; Senate bills pocket vetoed, 6.

There were 603 bills entered upon the Consent Calendar, of which 600 were acted upon, leaving 3 upon

the calendar.

the calendar.

Thirty-five motions to discharge committees from considerations of bills were filed, 32 of which did not receive a sufficient number of signatures for entry on the calendar of such motions. Three motions to discharge committees were placed on the Discharge Calendar, and 1 was agreed to and in 2 instances Discharge Motions No. 23 (H. R. 4051) and Discharge Motion No. 28 (H. R. 1362) received the required number of signatures and were placed on the Discharge Calendar but the bills were considered under special rules (H. Res. 631 and H. Res. 635) prior to being called up under the Discharge Rule.

The President transmitted to the House 7 messages; executive departments transmitted 1,525 communications. Petitions filed numbered 2,144.

There were 489 roll calls, divided as follows: 258 quorum calls and 231 yeas and nays.

The total laws of the Eightieth Congress numbered 1,363, which were divided as follows: House bills, 848; House joint resolutions, 57; Senate bills, 408; Senate joint resolutions, 50; public laws, 906; private laws, 458.

The House passed 1,192 House bills, 67 House joint resolutions, 427 Senate bills, 53 Senate joint resolutions, and 53 House concurrent resolutions.

tions, and 53 House concurrent resolutions.

The Senate passed 900 House bills, 59 House joint resolutions, 633 Senate bills, and 73 Senate joint

resolutions.

Vetoed, 75: House bills vetoed, 25; Senate bills vetoed, 14; Senate joint resolutions vetoed, 1; House joint resolutions, vetoed 2; House bills pocket vetoed, 27; Senate bills pocket vetoed, 5; Senate joint resolutions, 1.

One House bill (H. R. 1) was vetoed but failed of passage over Presidential veto.

One Senate bill (S. 1004) was vetoed but failed of passage in Senate over Presidential veto.

One House bill (H. R. 3950) was vetoed and passed House over veto but failed of passage in the Senate

over Presidential veto.

Four House bills (H. R. 3020, H. R. 4790, H. R. 5052, H. R. 6355), one House joint resolution (H. J. Res. 296), and one Senate bill (S. 110) were vetoed and passed House and Senate over Presidential veto, and became public laws.

There were introduced in the House 7,163 House bills, 448 House joint resolutions, 225 House concurrent

resolutions, and 725 simple resolutions.

There were introduced in the Senate 2,945 bills, 241 joint resolutions, 63 concurrent resolutions, and 282 simple resolutions.

The Senate committees made 1,777 reports.

The House committees made 2,479 reports. Eight Senate bills and no Senate joint resolutions were pending on House calendars

There were 819 bills entered upon the Consent Calendar, of which 786 were acted upon; leaving 33 upon the calendar.

There were 285 roll calls, divided as follows: 122 quorum calls and 163 yeas and nays.

Twenty motions to discharge committees from consideration of bills were filed, one of which received a

sufficient number of signatures for entry on the calendar of such motions. (H. R. 2245) (oleo).

The President transmitted to the House 7 messages which were referred to the Committee of the Whole House on the State of the Union. Executive departments transmitted 1,864 communications. Petitions filed

COMPARISON OF THE WORK OF THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES SEVENTY-FIFTH TO EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESSES, INCLUSIVE

(For Senate statistics, 78th Cong., see note on next page)

			<u> </u>				
	Total, Eighty- first Congress	Total Eightieth Congress	ninth	eighth	seventh	sixth	Total, Seventy- fifth Congress
Calendar days	654 345	712 252	554 346	526 351	715 404	539 373	117 115
House bills introduced	9, 944 558 896 298	7, 163 448 725 225	7, 239 393 760 169	5, 628 324 683 104	7, 869 371 587 86	10, 735 623 647 95	10, 940 724 539 67
Total bills and resolutions	1, 1696	8, 561	8, 561	6, 739	8, 913	12, 100	12, 370
Public laws: Approved Without approval Over veto	918 1 2	901 0 5	657 1 0	564 2 2	850	891	784 1 3
Total public laws	921	906	658	568	850	894	788
Public resolutions: Approved Without approval Over Veto	95 0 0	102 0 1	75 0			111	131
Total public resolutions	95	103	75			111	131
Private laws Private resolutions	1097	453 4	889	589	635	651 6	835 5
Total, laws and resolutions	2024	1, 363	1, 625	1, 157	1, 485	1, 662	1, 759
Committee reports: Union Calendar House Calendar Private Calendar Conference and special reports Presidential messages	1, 139 300 1, 388 423 4	1, 222 273 668 309 7	847 481 1170 223	710 356 802 224 7	1, 002 353 954	1, 145 344 1, 123	1, 011 319 1, 193
Total	3, 254	2, 479	2, 728	2, 099	2, 309	2, 612	2, 523
Reported bills acted upon: Union Calendar House Calendar Private Calendar Conference and special reports	1, 073 285 1, 387 317	993 252 667 133	776 460 1, 155 148	646 339 795	929 335 933	1, 031 333 1, 091	887 304 1, 175
Total acted upon Reported bills pending Special reports Presidential messages	3, 062 82 106 4	2045 258 169 7	2, 539 107 75 7	1,780 88 224 7	2, 197 112	2, 455 157	2, 366 157
Total reported	3, 254	2, 479	2, 728	2, 099	2, 309	2, 612	2, 523
Name of the Control o							·

Note.—Public and Private Resolutions are now carried as Public and Private Laws,

RECAPITULATION AND ANALYSIS OF BILLS AND REGULATIONS

FIRST SESSION—EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESS

The total laws of the first session Eighty-first Congress numbered 793, which were divided as follows: House bills, 534; House joint resolutions, 39; Senate bills, 204; Senate joint resolutions, 16; public laws, 440; private

laws, 353.

The House passed 826 House bills and 49 House joint resolutions and 214 Senate bills and 16 Senate joint resolutions; 24 House concurrent resolutions.

The Senate passed 563 House bills, 41 House joint resolutions, 406 Senate bills, and 25 Senate joint

Vetoed, 32. House bills vetoed, 23; Senate bills vetoed, 7; Senate joint resolutions, 0; House bills pocket vetoed, 0; Senate bills pocket vetoed, 2.

One House bill (H. R. 1036) was vetoed and passed House and Senate over veto, and became Private Law No. 277, Sept. 15, 1949.

There were introduced in the Senate 2,765 bills, 137 joint resolutions, 67 concurrent resolutions, and 191 simple resolutions.

There were introduced in the House 6,532 House bills, 382 House joint resolutions, 149 House concurrent resolutions, and 405 simple resolutions.

The Senate committees made 1,203 reports. The House committees made 1,468 reports.

Six Senate bills and no Senate joint resolution were pending on House calendars.

There were 418 bills entered upon the Consent Calendar, of which 405 were acted upon, leaving 13 upon the calendar.

There were 236 roll calls, divided as follows: 115 quorum calls and 121 yeas and nays.

Nineteen motions to discharge committees from consideration of bills were filed, two (No. 8 and No. 18) of which received a sufficient number of signatures for entry on the calendar of such motions. But the bill (H. R. 4495) and the resolution (H. Res. 319) were considered and passed the House prior to being called up under the discharge calendar.

The President transmitted to the House 2 messages which were referred to the Committee of the Whole House on the State of the Union; executive departments transmitted 1,003 communications. Petitions filed

numbered 1,543.

SECOND SESSION—EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESS

The total laws of the second session of the Eighty-first Congress numbered 1231, which were divided as follows: House bills, 738; House joint resolutions, 29; Senate bills, 447; Senate joint resolutions, 17; public laws, 481; private laws, 750.

The House passed 861 House bills and 33 House joint resolutions, and 466 Senate bills and 17 Senate

joint resolutions, and 26 House concurrent resolutions.

The Senate passed 767 House bills, 33 House joint resolutions,]507 Senate bills, and 20 Senate joint

Vetoed, 47. House bills vetoed, 20; Senate bills vetoed, 18; Senate joint resolutions vetoed, 0; House joint resolutions vetoed, 2; House bills pocket vetoed, 7; Senate bills pocket vetoed, 0; Senate joint resolutions pocket vetoed, 0.

Two House bills (H. R. 6217, H. R. 9490), were vetoed and passed House and Senate over veto and became

public laws

One House bill (H. R. 7916), one Senate bill (S. 2681) became laws without Presidential approval.

One House bill (H. R. 87) was vetoed and passed House over veto, but failed of passage in Senate over veto. One House joint resolution (H. J. Res. 238) was vetoed and passed House over veto, but was placed on table in Senate and no action taken.

There were introduced in the House 3412 House bills, 176 House joint resolutions, 149 House concurrent

resolutions, 491 simple resolutions.

There were introduced in the Senate 1509 Senate bills, 74 Senate joint resolutions, 41 Senate concurrent resolutions, 190 simple resolutions.

The House committees made 1,786 reports. The Senate committees made 1,498 reports.

Six Senate bills and 1 Senate joint resolutions were pending on House clendars.

There were 330 bills entered upon the Consent Calendar, of which 324 ere acted upon, leaving 6 on the calendar.

There were 307 roll calls, divided as follows: 153 quorum calls and 154 yeas and nays.

15 motions to discharge committees from consideration of bills were filed, 1 of which received a sufficient number of signatures for entry on the calendar of such motions (No. 31, H. Res. 667).

The President transmitted to the House 2 messages which were referred to the Committee of the Whole transmitted to the House 2 messages which were referred to the Committee of the Whole transmitted to the House 2 messages which were referred to the Committee of the Whole transmitted to the House 2 messages which were referred to the Committee of the Whole transmitted to the House 2 messages which were referred to the Committee of the Whole transmitted to the House 2 messages which were referred to the Committee of the Whole transmitted to the House 2 messages which were referred to the Committee of the Whole transmitted to the House 2 messages which were referred to the Committee of the Whole transmitted to the House 2 messages which were referred to the Committee of the Whole transmitted to the House 2 messages which were referred to the Committee of the Whole transmitted to the House 2 messages which were referred to the Committee of the Whole transmitted to the House 2 messages which were referred to the Committee of the Whole transmitted to the House 2 messages which were referred to the Committee of the Whole transmitted to the House 2 messages which were referred to the Committee of the Whole transmitted to the House 2 messages which were referred to the Committee of the Whole transmitted to the Committee of the Whole transmittee of th

House on the State of the Union; executive departments transmitted 812 communications. Petitions filed numbered 873.

RECAPITULATION OF THE EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESS

The total laws of the Eighty-first Congress numbered 2,024, which were divided as follows: House bills, 1272; House joint resolutions, 68; Senate bills, 651; Senate joint resolutions, 33; public laws, 921; private laws, 1,103. The House passed 1,687 House bills, 82 House joint resolutions, 680 Senate bills, 33 Senate joint resolutions, 680 Senate bills, 681 Senate joint resolutions, 681 Senate joint resolutions, 681 Senate joint resolutions, 681 Senate joint resolutions, 682 Senate joint resolutions, 682 Senate joint resolutions, 683 Senate joint res

tions, and 50 House concurrent resolutions.

The Senate passed 1,330 House bills, 74 House joint resolutions, 913 Senate bills, and 45 Senate joint

resolutions.

Vetoed, 79: House bills vetoed, 43; Senate bills vetoed, 25; Senate joint resolutions vetoed, 0; House joint resolutions vetoed, 2; House bills pocket vetoed, 7; Senate bills pocket vetoed, 2; Senate joint resolutions, 0.

One House bill (H. R. 7916), one Senate bill (S. 2681) became laws without Presidential approval.

One House joint resolution (H. J. Res. 238) was vetoed and passed House over veto, but was placed on

table in Senate and no action taken.

One House bill (H. R. 87) was vetoed and passed House over veto but failed of passage in the Senate over

Presidential veto.

Three House bills (H. R. 1036) (H. R. 6217) (H. R. 9490), were vetoed and passed House and Senate over Presidential veto, and became laws.

There were introduced in the House 9 944 bills. 558 joint resolutions, 298 concurrent resolutions, and 896

simple resolutions.

There were introduced in the Senate 4,275 bills, 211 joint resolutions, 108 concurrent resolutions, and 381 simple resolutions.

The Senate committees made 2,701 reports.

The House committees made 3,254 reports. Six Senate bills and one Senate joint resolution were pending on House calendars.

There were 749 bills entered upon the Consent Calendar, of which 743 were acted upon; leaving 6 on the calendar.

There were 543 roll calls, divided as follows: 268 quorum calls and 275 yeas and nays.

Thirty-four motions to discharge committees from consideration of bills were filed, 3 of which received a sufficient number of signatures for entry on the calendar of such motions. (No. 8, No. 18 and No. 31.)

The President transmitted to the House four messages which were referred to the Committee of the Whole House on the State of the Union. Executive departments transmitted 1,815 communications. Petitions filed numbered 2,416.

COMPARATIVE STATEMENT, WORK OF THE FIFTY-SECOND TO THE EIGHTY-FIRST CONGRESSES, INCLUSIVE, HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

Congress	Number of bills	Number of reports	Public laws	Private laws	Total laws and resolutions
Fifty-second Fifty-third Fifty-fourth Fifty-fifth Fifty-sixth Fifty-seventh Fifty-eighth Fifty-ninth Sixtieth Sixty-first Sixty-second Sixty-third Sixty-fifth Sixty-fifth Sixty-seconth Sixty-second Sixty-second Sixty-second Sixty-second Seventy-fourth Seventy-fourth Seventy-fourth Seventy-fourth Seventy-fourth Seventy-fourth	12, 223 14, 339 17, 560 19, 209 25, 897 28, 440 33, 015 28, 870 21, 616 21, 104 16, 239 16, 170 14, 475 17, 334 17, 373 14, 799 9, 968 13, 026	2, 613 1, 982 3, 080 2, 364 3, 919 4, 904 8, 174 2, 300 2, 302 1, 628 1, 513 1, 637 1, 420 1, 763 1, 652 2, 3821 2, 946 2, 201 2, 066 3, 087 2, 785	398 463 384 429 443 470 574 692 350 525 530 417 458 404 470 655 707 808 1, 145 1, 009 516 985 985	324 248 564 1, 044 1, 498 2, 311 3, 467 6, 248 285 186 283 226 104 124 276 289 537 577 515 327 436 737 840	722 711 948 1, 473 1, 941 2, 781 4, 041 6, 940 584 810 716 700 684 594 931 996 1, 423 1, 722 1, 524 843 976 1, 722 1, 759
Seventy-sixth Seventy-seventh Seventy-eighth Eightieth Eighty-first	11, 358 7, 867 5, 628 7, 239 7, 163	3, 113 2, 743 2, 099 2, 728 2, 479 3, 254	1, 005 850 568 733 906 921	657 635 589 892 457 1,103	1, 662 1, 485 1, 157 1, 625 1, 363 2, 024

	▽	\ <u>\</u>		▽	1	9	4	9		,	∇	∇	
		JAN	1UA	١R١	Y				J	UL	Y		
Sun	M	Tu	W	Th	F	Sat	Sun	M	Tu	W	Th	F	Sat
2 9 16 23 30	3 10 17 24 31	4 11 18 25	5 12 19 26	6 13 20 27	7 14 21 28	1 8 15 22 29	3 10 17 24 31	4 11 18 25	5 12 19 26	6 13 20 27	7 14 21 28	1 8 15 22 29	2 9 16 23 30
	F	EB	RU	AR	Y				ΑU	GL	JST	•	
6 13 20 27	7 14 21 28	1 8 15 22	2 9 16 23	3 10 17 24	4 11 18 25	5 12 19 26	7 14 21 28	1 8 15 22 29	2 9 16 23 30	3 10 17 24 31	4 11 18 25	5 12 19 26	6 13 20 27
		M	٩R	СН				SI	ΞPΤ	EN	1BE	ER	
6 13 20 27	7 14 21 28	1 8 15 22 29	2 9 16 23 30	3 10 17 24 31	4 11 18 25	5 12 19 26	4 11 18 25	5 12 19 26	6 13 20 27	7 14 21 28	1 8 15 22 29	2 9 16 23 30	3 10 17 24
		Α	PR	IL	<u> </u>	,		C)C]	ГОЕ	3EF	₹	
3 10 17 24	4 11 18 25	5 12 19 26	6 13 20 27	7 14 21 28	1 8 15 22 29	2 9 16 23 30	2 9 16 23 30	3 10 17 24 31	4 11 18 25	5 12 19 26	6 13 20 27	7 14 21 28	1 8 15 22 29
		N	/A	Y	• •			N	ΟV	EM	BE	R	
1 8 15 22 29	2 9 16 23 30	3 10 17 24 31	4 11 18 25	5 12 19 26	6 13 20 27	7 14 21 28	6 13 20 27	7 14 21 28	1 8 15 22 29	2 9 16 23 30	3 10 17 24	4 11 18 25	5 12 19 26
		J	UN	E				D	EC	ΕM	BE	R	
5 12 19 26	6 13 20 27	7 14 21 28	1 8 15 22 29	2 9 16 23 30	3 10 17 24	4 11 18 25	4 11 18 25	5 12 19 26	6 13 20 27	7 14 21 28	1 8 15 22 29	2 9 16 23 30	3 10 17 24 31

	∇	. 🗸		∇ ===	1	9	5	O		,	V .	▽	
	, ;	JAN	IU/	\R\	<u> </u>				J	UL	Y		
Sun	M	Tu	W	Th	F	Sat	Sun	M	Tu	W	Th	F	Sal
1 8 15 22 29	9 16 23 30	3 10 17 24 31	4 11 18 25	5 12 19 26	6 13 20 27	7 14 21 28	2 9 16 23 30	3 10 17 24 31	4 11 18 25	5 12 19 26	6 13 20 27	7 14 21 28	1 8 15 22 29
	F	EB	RU	AR	Y				ΑU	GL	JST	•	
5 12 19 26	6 13 20 27	7 14 21 28	1 8 15 22	2 9 16 23	3 10 17 24	4 11 18 25	6 13 20 27	7 14 21 28	1 8 15 22 29	2 9 16 23 30	3 10 17 24 31	4 11 18 25	12 19 26
		M	٩R	СН				SI	EP7	EN	1BE	ER	
5 12 19 26	6 13 20 27	7 14 21 28	1 8 15 22 29	2 9 16 23 30	3 10 17 24 31	4 11 18 25	3 10 17 24	4 11 18 25	5 12 19 26	6 13 20 27	7 14 21 28	1 8 15 22 29	2 9 16 23 30
	•	Α	PR	IL				(C	ГОЕ	3EF	₹	
2 9 16 23 30	3 10 17 24	4 11 18 25	5 12 19 26	6 13 20 27	7 14 21 28	1 8 15 22 29	1 8 15 22 29	2 9 16 23 30	3 10 17 24 31	4 11 18 25	5 12 19 26	6 13 20 27	7 14 21 28
		N	۸A.	Y				N	ΟV	ΕM	BE	R	
7 14 21 28	1 8 15 22 29	2 9 16 23 30	3 10 17 24 31	4 11 18 25	5 12 19 26	6 13 20 27	5 12 19 26	6 13 20 27	7 14 21 28	1 8 15 22 29	2 9 16 23 30	3 10 17 24	11 18 25
-		J	UN	E				D	EC	EM	BE	R	
4 11 18 25	5 12 19 26	6 13 20 27	7 14 21 28	1 8 15 22 29	2 9 16 23 30	3 10 17 24	3 10 17 24 31	4 11 18 25	5 12 19 26	6 13 20 27	7 14 21 28	1 8 15 22 29	9 16 23 30

STATUS ON MAJOR BILLS—FIRST SESSION

No. o	f bill	Title	Reported	Passed	Reported	Passed	Sent to	Conferen agreed	ce report to in—	Date ap-	Law
				House	in Senate	Senate	ence	House	Senate	proved	No.
		LEGISLATIVE BILLS	1949	1949	1949	1949	1949	1949	1949	1949	
H. R.	1731	Housing and Rent Act of 1947, extend	Mar. 9	Mar. 15	Mar. 17	Mar. 23	Mar. 24	Mar. 29	Mar. 29	Mar. 30	31
H. R.	5856	Fair Labor Standards Act of 1949	Aug. 8	Aug. 11	Aug. 11	Aug. 31	Sept. 22	Oct. 18	Oct. 19	Oct. 26	393
8.	1209	Economic Cooperation Act, extend	Mar. 25	Apr. 12	Mar. 8	Apr 9	Apr. 12	Apr. 14	Apr. 14	Apr. 19	47
H. R.	4617	Veterans, pension	May 12	June 1							
H. R.	1211	Trade Agreements Act of 1949	Feb. 4	Feb. 9	Mar. 11	Sept. 15				Sept. 26	307
8.	249	Labor-Management Relations Act of 1947	.,		Mar. 8	June 30					
8.	1070	Housing Act of 1949	May 16	June 29	Feb. 25	Apr. 21	July 1	July 8	July 8	July 15	171
8.	246	Educational Finance Act of 1949			Mar. 25	May 5					
H. R.	5345	Agricultural Act of 1949	July 7	July 21	Oct. 6	Oct. 12	Oct. 13	Oct. 19	Oct. 19	Oct. 31	439
H. R.	4453	Federal Fair Employment Practice Act	Aug. 2	$\left\{egin{array}{c} 1950 \\ ext{Feb. } 23 \end{array} ight\}$	$\left\{egin{array}{c} 1950 \\ ext{Feb.} & 23 \end{array}\right\}$						
H. R.	5895	Foreign Military Assistance Act of 1949	Aug. 15	Aug. 18	Sept. 13	Sept. 22	Sept. 26	Sept. 28	Sept. 28	Oct. 6	329
H. R.	6000	Social Security amendments of 1949	Aug. 22	Oct. 5	1950 More 17	1950	1950	1950 Aug. 16	1950 } Aug. 17		734
		APPROPRIATION BILLS			May 17	June 20)	Uune 26	Aug. 10	Aug. 17)	(Aug. 20	
H. R.	2632	First Deficiency, 1949 (Report No. 111)	Feb. 14	Feb. 16	Mar. 22	Apr. 13	Apr. 14	May 16	May 16	May 24	71
H. R.	3082	District of Columbia, 1950 (Report No. 167)	Mar. 1	Mar. 2	June 17	June 21	June 22	June 24	June 24	June 29	145
							May 18	June 15	June 22)	1	
H. R.	3083	Treasury and Post Office, 1950 (Report No. 168)	Mar. 1	Mar. 3	Apr. 29	May 11	June 23	June 29	June 30)	June 30	150
H. R.	3333	Labor and Federal Security, 1950 (Report No. 228)	Mar. 8	Mar. 9	Apr. 14	May 17	June 7	June 23	June 24	June 29	141
H. R.	3734	Civil functions, 1950 (Report No. 307)	Mar. 23	Mar. 29	May 10	May 20	June 1	Oct. 6	Oct. 6	Oct. 13	355
H. R.	3838	Interior, 1950 (H. Rept. 324)	Mar. 28	Mar. 30	July 13	Aug. 25	Sept. 21	Oct. 6	Oct. 7	Oct. 12	350
H. R.	3997	Agriculture, 1950 (Report No. 384)		Apr. 5	May 10	May 19	June 7	June 24	June 24	June 29	146
H. R.	4016	State, Justice, Commerce, 1950 (Report No. 386)		Apr. 7	June 1	June 7	June 9	July 14	July 15	July 20	179
H. R.	4046	Second Deficiency, 1949 (Report No. 401)		Apr. 8	June 1	June 2	June 13 Sept. 21	June 15 Oct. 10)	June 20 (Oct. 12)	June 23	119
H. R.	4146	National Military, 1950 (Report No. 417)		Apr. 13	July 22	Aug. 29	Oct. 13	Oct. 18	Oct. 18	Oct. 29	434
H. R.	4177	Independent offices, 1950 (Report No. 425)	Apr. 11	Apr. 14	July 8	Aug. 2	Aug 3	Aug. 15	Aug. 15	Aug. 24	266
H. R.	4830	Foreign Aid, 1950 (Report No. 657)	May 23	May 26	{July 12} July 30}	Aug. 8	Aug. 9	Sept. 29	Sept. 29	Oct. 6	327
H. R.	5060	Legislative, 1950 (Report No. 763)	June 8	June 9	June 14	June 15	(Hous	e agrees to ents June 1	Senate 8. 1949)	June 22	118
H. R.	5300	Third Deficiency, 1949 (Report No. 879)	June 23	June 24	Aug. 5	Aug. 25	Sept. 21	Oct. 6	Oct. 6	Oct. 10	343
H. R.	6008	Supplemental, 1950 (Report No. 1266)	Aug. 16	Aug. 19	Sept. 20	Sept. 26	Sept. 27	Oct. 11	Oct. 11	Oct. 14	358
H. R.	6427	Second supplemental, 1950			i - I	Oct. 18	Oct. 19	Oct. 19	Oct. 19	Oct. 28	430

STATUS ON MAJOR BILLS—SECOND SESSION

No. of bill	Title	Reported	Passed	Reported	Passed	Sent to		ce report to in—	Date ap-	Law
		•	House	in Senate	Senate	ence	House	Senate	proved	No.
	LEGISLATIVE BILLS	1949	1949	1949	1950	1950	1950	1950	1950	
H. R. 4567	Displaced Persons Act of 1948	May 16	June 2	${ egin{array}{l} { m Oct.} & 12 \ 1950 \ { m Jan.} & 25 \ { m } \end{array} }$	Apr. 5	Apr 21	June 6	June 7	June 16	555
S. 247	National Science Foundation Act of 1949	June 14 1950	1950 Mar. 1	1949 Mar. 3	19 49 Mar. 18 1950	Mar. 28	Apr. 27	Apr. 28	May 10	507
S. 2246	Housing, moderate-income families	Feb. 23	Mar. 22	Aug. 11 1950	Mar. 15	Mar. 28	Apr. 6	Apr. 10	Apr. 20	475
H. R. 7797	Foreign Economic Assistance Act of 1950	Mar. 22	Mar. 31	Apr. 3	May 5	May 9	May 23	May 25	June 5	535
S. 3181	Housing and Rent Act of 1950	May 19	June 13	June 6	June 12	June 15	June 21	June 21	June 23	574
H. R. 6826	Selective Service Extension Act of 1950	May 5	May 24	June 9	June 22	June 26	June 27	June 28	June 30	599
H. R. 8920	Excise taxes, reduce	June 23	June 29	Aug. 22	Sept. 1	Sept. 14	Sept. 22	Sept. 22	Sept. 23	814
8. 3809	Mutual Defense Assistance Act of 1949	July 12	July 19	June 21	June 30				July 26	621
S. 3937	Armed Services, Extend enlistment	July 24	July 25	July 21	July 21				July 27	624
H. R. 9178	Armed Services, Personnel ceilings	July 24	July 25	July 21	July 26		ees to Send		Aug. 3	655
H. R. 9176	Defense Production Act of 1950	July 29	Aug. 10	Aug. 11	Aug. 21	Ments. Aug. 22	<i>July 31, 19</i> Sept. 1	50) Sept. 1	Sept. 8	774
H. R. 9490	Communist Party, registration	Aug. 22	Aug. 29	Aug. 30	Sept. 12	Sept. 14	Sept. 20	Sept. 20	(Became No. 831,	Sept.
H. R. 9827	Excess Profits Tax of 1950	Dec. 2	Dec. 5	Dec. 18	Dec. 20	Dec. 21	Jan. 1, 1951	Dec. 22	L 23, 19 Jan. 3, 1951	909
S. 4234	Yugoslavia Emergency Assistance Act of 1950	Dec. 7	Dec. 13	Dec. 7	Dec. 11	Dec. 14	Dec. 18	Dec. 19	Dec. 29	897
H. R. 7207	Urgent Deficiency, 1950 (Report No. 1614)	Feb. 8	Feb. 9	Feb. 27	Mar. 9	Mar. 14	Mar. 20	Mar. 21	Mar. 27	468
H. R. 7786	General, 1951 (Report No. 1797)	Mar. 21	May 10	July 10	Aug. 4	Aug. 8	Aug. 25	Aug. 28	Sept. 6	759
H. J. Res. 476	Temporary (Report No. 2115)	May 19	May 19	May 22	May 23	May 24	May 24	May 24	May 26	529
H. R. 8567	Deficiency, 1950 (Report No. 2113)	May 19	May 22	June 21	June 22	June 22	June 26	June 26	June 29	583
H. R. 8568	District of Columbia, 1951 (Report No. 2114)	May 19	Мау 83	June 27	July 5	July 10	July 13	July 13	July 18	616
H. J. Res 492	Temporary (Report No. 2340)	June 27	June 27	June 28	June 28		ees to Send		June 29	585
H. J. Res. 512	Temporary (Report No. 2748)	July 27	July 27	July 28	July 28	ment	s June 28,	1950	July 31	627
H. R. 9526	Supplemental, 1951 (Report No. 2987)	Aug. 24	Aug. 26	Sept. 13	Sept. 14	Sept. 15	Sept. 20	Sept. 22	Sept. 27	843
H. J. Res. 537	Emergency, 1951	Aug. 31	Aug. 31		Aug. 31				Sept. 2	752
H. R. 9920	Second Supplemental, 1951	Dec. 15	Dec. 15	Dec. 20	Dec. 21	Jan. 1, 1951	Jan. 1, 1951	Jan. 2, 1951	Jan. 6, 1951	911

